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                         MERGER PROPOSED--YOUR VOTE IS
                                 VERY IMPORTANT
 
     The Boards of Directors of BankAmerica Corporation and NationsBank
Corporation have agreed on a merger of our two companies. Before we can complete
this merger, the agreement must be approved by each company's shareholders. We
are sending you this proxy statement-prospectus to ask you to vote in favor of
the merger.
 
     The merger will create the first coast-to-coast United States banking
franchise, under the name "BankAmerica Corporation." We believe the merger will
provide the combined company with unprecedented capabilities in serving
individuals, businesses and corporate, institutional and governmental clients
across the nation and around the world. Taken together, our two companies have
assets of approximately $579 billion and shareholders' equity of approximately
$44 billion.
 
     BankAmerica shareholders will receive 1.1316 shares of common stock in the
combined company for each BankAmerica share they own just before the merger.
NationsBank shareholders will continue to own one share in the combined company
for each NationsBank share they own just before the merger. We estimate that, on
completion of the merger, the former NationsBank shareholders will own about 54%
of the outstanding stock of the combined company and the former BankAmerica
shareholders will own about 46%.
 
     Shortly before the merger between NationsBank and BankAmerica, NationsBank
will reincorporate in Delaware, so that, when BankAmerica then merges with
NationsBank, the combined company will also be a Delaware company. When we
reincorporate NationsBank in Delaware, we will also increase the number of
shares that the combined company will be able to issue. We are asking the
NationsBank shareholders to approve this reincorporation merger as part of their
approval of the merger with BankAmerica.
 
     YOUR VOTE IS VERY IMPORTANT. Whether or not you plan to attend your
shareholder meeting, please take the time to vote by completing and mailing the
enclosed proxy card. If you sign, date and mail your proxy card without
indicating how you want to vote, we will vote your proxy in favor of the merger.
If you do not return your card, the effect will be a vote against the merger.
BankAmerica shareholders may also vote by telephone or Internet, as described in
this proxy statement-prospectus.
 
     The dates, times and places of the meetings are:
 



<TABLE>
<S>                                         <C>
      For NationsBank shareholders:               For BankAmerica shareholders:
            September 24, 1998                          September 24, 1998
         12:00 noon Eastern Time                      9:00 a.m. Pacific Time
        International Trade Center                   Nob Hill Masonic Center
         200 North College Street                     1111 California Street
        Charlotte, North Carolina                   San Francisco, California
</TABLE>
 
     This proxy statement-prospectus provides you with detailed information
about the proposed merger. You can also get information about NationsBank and
BankAmerica from documents we have filed with the Securities and Exchange
Commission. We encourage you to read this entire document carefully.
 
     We are very enthusiastic about this merger and the strength and
capabilities we expect from the combined company. We join all the other members
of each company's Board of Directors in our wholehearted recommendation that you
vote in favor of the merger.
 
<TABLE>
<S>                                                    <C>
[HUGH L. MCCOLL SIG]                                   [DAVID A. COULTER SIG]
Hugh L. McColl, Jr.                                    David A. Coulter
Chief Executive Officer                                Chairman of the Board
NationsBank Corporation                                and Chief Executive Officer
                                                       BankAmerica Corporation
</TABLE>
 
     NEITHER THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION NOR ANY STATE SECURITIES
COMMISSION HAS APPROVED OF THE SECURITIES TO BE ISSUED UNDER THIS PROXY
STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS OR DETERMINED IF THIS PROXY STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS IS
ACCURATE OR ADEQUATE. ANY REPRESENTATION TO THE CONTRARY IS A CRIMINAL OFFENSE.
THESE SECURITIES ARE NOT SAVINGS OR DEPOSIT ACCOUNTS OR OTHER OBLIGATIONS OF ANY
BANK OR NON-BANK SUBSIDIARY OF ANY OF THE PARTIES, AND THEY ARE NOT INSURED BY
THE FEDERAL DEPOSIT INSURANCE CORPORATION, THE BANK INSURANCE FUND OR ANY OTHER
GOVERNMENTAL AGENCY.
 
            THIS PROXY STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS IS DATED AUGUST 4, 1998
       AND WAS FIRST MAILED TO SHAREHOLDERS ON OR ABOUT AUGUST 13, 1998.
 
WE HAVE NOT AUTHORIZED ANYONE TO GIVE ANY INFORMATION OR MAKE ANY REPRESENTATION
ABOUT THE MERGER OR OUR COMPANIES THAT DIFFERS FROM, OR ADDS TO, THE INFORMATION
IN THIS PROXY STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS OR IN OUR DOCUMENTS THAT ARE PUBLICLY FILED
WITH THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION. THEREFORE, IF ANYONE DOES GIVE YOU
DIFFERENT OR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION, YOU SHOULD NOT RELY ON IT.
 
IF YOU ARE IN A JURISDICTION WHERE IT IS UNLAWFUL TO OFFER TO EXCHANGE OR SELL,
OR TO ASK FOR OFFERS TO EXCHANGE OR BUY, THE SECURITIES OFFERED BY THIS PROXY
STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS OR TO ASK FOR PROXIES, OR IF YOU ARE A PERSON TO WHOM IT IS
UNLAWFUL TO DIRECT SUCH ACTIVITIES, THEN THE OFFER PRESENTED BY THIS PROXY
STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS DOES NOT EXTEND TO YOU.
 
THE INFORMATION CONTAINED IN THIS PROXY STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS SPEAKS ONLY AS OF
ITS DATE UNLESS THE INFORMATION SPECIFICALLY INDICATES THAT ANOTHER DATE
APPLIES.
 
INFORMATION IN THIS PROXY STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS ABOUT NATIONSBANK HAS BEEN
SUPPLIED BY NATIONSBANK, AND INFORMATION ABOUT BANKAMERICA HAS BEEN SUPPLIED BY
BANKAMERICA.
 
                   A WARNING ABOUT FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS
 
     Each company makes forward-looking statements in this document, and in our
public documents to which we refer, that are subject to risks and uncertainties.
These forward-looking statements include information about possible or assumed
future results of our operations or the performance of the combined company
after the merger. Also, when we use any of the words "believes," "expects,"
"anticipates" or similar expressions, we are making forward-looking statements.
Many possible events or factors could affect the future financial results and
performance of each of our companies and the combined company after the merger.
This could cause results or performance to differ materially from those
expressed in our forward-looking statements. You should consider these risks
when you vote on the merger. These possible events or factors include the
following:
 
1.  our revenues after the merger are lower than we expect, our restructuring
    charges are higher than we expect, we lose more deposits, customers or
    business than we expect, or our operating costs after the merger are greater
    than we expect;
 
2.  competition among depository and other financial institutions increases
    significantly;
 
3.  we have more trouble obtaining regulatory approvals for the merger than we



    expect;
 
4.  we have more trouble integrating our businesses or retaining key personnel
    than we expect;
 
5.  our costs savings from the merger are less than we expect, or we are unable
    to obtain those cost savings as soon as we expect;
 
6.  changes in the interest rate environment reduce our margins;
 
7.  general economic or business conditions are worse than we expect;
 
8.  legislative or regulatory changes adversely affect our business;
 
9.  technological changes and systems integration are harder to make or more
    expensive than we expect; and
 
10. adverse changes occur in the securities markets.
 
                            NATIONSBANK CORPORATION
                            ------------------------
 
                   NOTICE OF SPECIAL MEETING OF SHAREHOLDERS
                        TO BE HELD ON SEPTEMBER 24, 1998
                            ------------------------
 
     NationsBank Corporation will hold a special meeting of shareholders at the
International Trade Center, 200 North College Street, in Charlotte, North
Carolina, at 12:00 noon local time on September 24, 1998, to vote on:
 
     1. The Agreement and Plan of Reorganization, dated as of April 10, 1998,
        between NationsBank Corporation and BankAmerica Corporation, the related
        Plan of Reincorporation Merger, dated as of August 3, 1998, between
        NationsBank Corporation and its subsidiary NationsBank (DE) Corporation,
        and the transactions contemplated by those documents. These transactions
        include the reincorporation of NationsBank Corporation as a Delaware
        company by means of a merger of NationsBank Corporation into NationsBank
        (DE). They also include the issuance of NationsBank shares, following
        the reincorporation, to BankAmerica shareholders in connection with the
        merger of BankAmerica and NationsBank. The currently outstanding shares
        of NationsBank common stock and preferred stock will automatically
        become shares of NationsBank (DE) in the reincorporation merger, and
        will remain outstanding as shares of the combined company following the
        merger with BankAmerica.
 
     2. An amendment of the NationsBank Corporation Key Employee Stock Plan,
        which will be the stock plan of the combined company following the
        reincorporation merger and the merger with BankAmerica.
 
     3. Any other matters that properly come before the special meeting, or any
        adjournments or postponements of the special meeting.
 
     Record holders of NationsBank common stock, ESOP Convertible Preferred
Stock, Series C, and 7% Cumulative Redeemable Preferred Stock, Series B at the
close of business on August 4, 1998, will receive notice of and may vote at the
special meeting, including any adjournments or postponements. The Agreement and
Plan of Reorganization requires approval by a majority of the votes entitled to
be cast by the NationsBank voting shareholders, voting together as one class.
The amendment of the NationsBank Corporation Key Employee Stock Plan requires
approval by a majority of the votes actually cast at the special meeting by the
NationsBank voting shareholders, voting together as one class.
 
     Holders of NationsBank preferred stock may exercise dissenters' rights,
under Article 13 of the North Carolina Business Corporation Act. We have
attached a copy of that law as an Appendix to the accompanying proxy
statement-prospectus. Holders of shares of NationsBank common stock will not
have dissenters' rights.
 
                                          [HUGH L. MCCOLL SIG]
                                          Hugh L. McColl, Jr.
                                          Chief Executive Officer
 
August 4, 1998
 
PLEASE MARK, SIGN, DATE AND RETURN YOUR PROXY PROMPTLY, WHETHER OR NOT YOU PLAN
                                   TO ATTEND
                              THE SPECIAL MEETING.
YOUR BOARD OF DIRECTORS UNANIMOUSLY RECOMMENDS THAT YOU VOTE FOR APPROVAL OF THE
             MATTERS THAT YOU WILL VOTE ON AT THE SPECIAL MEETING.
 
                            BANKAMERICA CORPORATION
 
                            ------------------------
 
                   NOTICE OF SPECIAL MEETING OF SHAREHOLDERS



                        TO BE HELD ON SEPTEMBER 24, 1998
 
                            ------------------------
 
     BankAmerica Corporation will hold a special meeting of shareholders at Nob
Hill Masonic Center, 1111 California Street, in San Francisco, California, at
9:00 a.m. local time on September 24, 1998, to vote on:
 
     1. The Agreement and Plan of Reorganization, dated as of April 10, 1998, by
        and between NationsBank Corporation and BankAmerica Corporation, and the
        transactions contemplated by that agreement. These transactions include
        the merger of BankAmerica and NationsBank, following the reincorporation
        of NationsBank as a Delaware company.
 
     2. Any other matters that properly come before the special meeting, or any
        adjournments or postponements of the special meeting.
 
     Record holders of BankAmerica common stock at the close of business on
August 4, 1998, will receive notice of and may vote at the special meeting,
including any adjournments or postponements. The Agreement and Plan of
Reorganization requires approval by the holders of a majority of the outstanding
shares of BankAmerica common stock.
 
                                          [DAVID A. COULTER SIG]
                                          David A. Coulter
                                          Chairman of the Board
                                          and Chief Executive Officer
 
August 4, 1998
 
 PLEASE MARK, SIGN, DATE AND RETURN YOUR PROXY PROMPTLY, OR COMPLETE YOUR PROXY
BY TELEPHONE OR INTERNET, WHETHER OR NOT YOU PLAN TO ATTEND THE SPECIAL MEETING.
 
YOUR BOARD OF DIRECTORS UNANIMOUSLY RECOMMENDS THAT YOU VOTE FOR APPROVAL OF THE
                     AGREEMENT AND PLAN OF REORGANIZATION.
 
                      (This page intentionally left blank)
 
     To find any one of the principal sections identified below, simply bend the
document slightly to expose the black tabs and open the document to the tab
which corresponds to the title of the section you wish to read. For your
convenience, we have included an index of frequently used capitalized terms in
this proxy statement in an Index of Defined Terms, which is printed on gold
paper after the summary of this proxy statement to help you locate it quickly.
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                                    SUMMARY
 
     This summary highlights selected information from this joint proxy
statement-prospectus. It does not contain all of the information that is
important to you. You should carefully read this entire document and the other
documents to which we refer. These will give you a more complete description of
the transactions we are proposing. For more information about the two companies,
see "Where You Can Find More Information" (page 85). Each item in this summary
refers to the pages where that subject is discussed more fully.
 
THE COMPANIES (PAGE 64)
 
NATIONSBANK CORPORATION
NationsBank Corporate Center
Charlotte, North Carolina 28255
(704) 386-5000
 



     NationsBank is a multi-bank holding company, providing retail banking
products and services principally in the Southeastern, Mid-Atlantic and
Midwestern United States, as well as in Texas and New Mexico. NationsBank
provides corporate banking products and services throughout the
United States. As of March 31, 1998, NationsBank's total assets were about $315
billion, deposits were about $170 billion and shareholders' equity was about $25
billion.
 
BANKAMERICA CORPORATION
555 California Street
San Francisco, California 94104
(415) 622-3530
 
     BankAmerica is a multi-bank holding company, providing retail banking
products and services principally in the Western United States and in Texas, and
corporate banking products and services throughout the United States and
internationally. As of March 31, 1998, BankAmerica's total assets were about
$265 billion, deposits were about $174 billion and shareholders' equity was
about $19 billion.
 
THE MERGER (PAGE 23)
 
     The merger agreement is the document that governs the reincorporation of
NationsBank and the merger of NationsBank with BankAmerica. Whenever we talk
about NationsBank shareholders approving the merger agreement, we also mean the
Plan of Reincorporation Merger. We encourage you to read the merger agreement
and the Plan of Reincorporation Merger, which are attached as Appendices A and
B.
 
     The merger agreement provides for the following transactions:
1. The reincorporation of NationsBank as a Delaware company. NationsBank will
   become a Delaware company by merging into its recently created Delaware
   subsidiary shortly before the merger between BankAmerica and the
   reincorporated NationsBank. Each NationsBank share outstanding prior to the
   merger will automatically become a share of NationsBank as a Delaware
   company. After the reincorporation, NationsBank will also be authorized to
   issue a greater number of shares than it is currently.
 
2. The merger of BankAmerica and NationsBank. After NationsBank's
   reincorporation, BankAmerica will merge into NationsBank. The combined
   company will be called "BankAmerica Corporation." BankAmerica shareholders
   will receive 1.1316 shares of the combined company for each BankAmerica share
   they own just before the merger.
 
COMPARATIVE PER SHARE MARKET PRICE INFORMATION (PAGE 63)
 
     Shares of NationsBank and BankAmerica trade on the New York Stock Exchange
and other exchanges. On April 9, 1998, the last trading day before we signed the
merger agreement, NationsBank common stock closed at $76.4375 per share and
BankAmerica common stock closed at $86.50 per share. On July 31, 1998,
NationsBank common stock closed at $79.75 per share and BankAmerica common stock
closed at $89.75 per share.
 
     The market value of 1.1316 shares of the combined company would be $86.50
based on NationsBank's April 9, 1998 closing price and $90.245 based on
NationsBank's July 31, 1998 closing price. Of course, the market price of
NationsBank common stock will fluctuate prior to and after completion of the
merger, but the exchange ratio is fixed. You should obtain current stock price
quotations for NationsBank common
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stock and BankAmerica common stock. You can get these quotes from a newspaper,
on the Internet or by calling your broker.
 
OUR REASONS FOR THE MERGER (PAGE 27)
 
     The merger will combine the strengths of our individual companies and will
create a company that will rank number one in domestic bank deposits. We expect
that the combined company resulting from the merger will be able to
achieve strong financial performance, with opportunities to increase revenues by
providing a broader range of products and services to customers. We expect that
within two years we will be able to reduce costs by about $1.3 billion after
taxes each year by eliminating overlapping functions and processes and by
applying the same technology throughout the combined company. We believe that
our combined company will be better able to provide products and services to
customers domestically and internationally, and will therefore create more value
for shareholders.
 
THE SHAREHOLDERS' MEETINGS (PAGE 15)
 
     NationsBank Shareholders.  We will hold the NationsBank special meeting at
the International Trade Center, 200 North College Road, Charlotte, North
Carolina, at 12:00 noon, on September 24, 1998. At this meeting, we will ask
NationsBank shareholders:



 
1. to approve the merger agreement;
 
2. to amend the NationsBank Key Employee Stock Plan, which will then be the
   stock plan of the combined company; and
 
3. to act on any other matters that may be put to a vote at the NationsBank
   special meeting.
 
     BankAmerica Shareholders.  We will hold the BankAmerica special meeting at
Nob Hill Masonic Center, 1111 California Street, San Francisco, California, at
9:00 a.m., on September 24, 1998. At this meeting, we will ask BankAmerica
shareholders:
 
1. to approve the merger agreement; and
 
2. to act on any other matters that may be put to a vote at the BankAmerica
   special meeting.
 
OUR RECOMMENDATIONS TO SHAREHOLDERS
(PAGES 17 AND 21)
 
     NationsBank Shareholders.  The NationsBank Board of Directors believes that
the merger is fair to you and in your best interests, and unanimously recommends
that you vote "FOR" the proposal to approve the merger agreement. The
NationsBank Board also unanimously recommends that you vote "FOR" the amendment
of the NationsBank Key Employee Stock Plan.
 
     BankAmerica Shareholders.  The BankAmerica Board of Directors believes that
the merger is fair to you and in your best interests, and unanimously recommends
that you vote "FOR" the proposal to approve the merger agreement.
 
RECORD DATE; VOTING POWER (PAGES 16 AND 20)
 
     NationsBank Shareholders.  You may vote at the NationsBank special meeting
if you owned NationsBank shares as of the close of business on August 4, 1998.
You will have one vote for each share of NationsBank common stock or NationsBank
Series B preferred stock you owned on August 4, 1998 and two votes for each
share of NationsBank ESOP preferred stock you owned on that date.
 
     BankAmerica Shareholders.  You may vote at the BankAmerica special meeting
if you owned BankAmerica shares as of the close of business on August 4, 1998.
You will have one vote for each share of BankAmerica common stock you owned on
August 4, 1998.
 
VOTES REQUIRED (PAGES 17 AND 21)
 
     NationsBank Shareholders.  In order to approve the merger, NationsBank
shareholders holding a majority of votes of the outstanding shares of
NationsBank common stock, Series B preferred stock and ESOP preferred stock,
voting together as one class, must vote for the agreement. The amendment of the
NationsBank Key Employee Stock Plan must be approved by a majority of the votes
cast at the NationsBank special meeting.
 
     All together, the directors and executive officers of NationsBank and
BankAmerica can cast less than 2.5% of the votes entitled to be cast at the
NationsBank special meeting. We expect that they will vote all of their shares
in favor of the matters to be voted on at the NationsBank special meeting.
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     BankAmerica Shareholders.  In order to approve the merger, BankAmerica
shareholders holding a majority of the outstanding shares of BankAmerica common
stock must vote for the agreement.
 
     All together, the directors and executive officers of NationsBank and
BankAmerica can cast less than 0.1% of the votes entitled to be cast at the
BankAmerica special meeting. We expect that they will vote all of their shares
for the merger agreement.
 
EXCHANGE OF CERTIFICATES (PAGE 42)
 
     If you are a NationsBank shareholder, you do not have to exchange your
stock certificates in connection with the reincorporation of NationsBank or the
merger with BankAmerica. Your existing certificates will continue to represent
the same number of shares of the combined company as you held before the merger.
 
     If you are a holder of BankAmerica stock certificates, you will need to
exchange them for new certificates or a book-entry position. If you do not have
stock certificates but hold BankAmerica shares in the form of a book entry with
BankAmerica's transfer agent, those shares will automatically be exchanged.
These new certificates and book-entry positions will both represent shares of
the combined company. Shortly after we complete the merger, we will send
BankAmerica shareholders detailed instructions on how to exchange their shares.



Please do not send us any stock certificates until you receive these
instructions if you want new stock certificates. However, if you want to
exchange your stock certificates for a book-entry position you may send your
stock certificates to the transfer agent at any time (call 1-800-642-9880 for
instructions).
 
CONDITIONS TO COMPLETION OF THE MERGER
(PAGE 45)
 
     The completion of the merger depends on meeting a number of conditions,
including the following:
 
1. NationsBank shareholders and BankAmerica shareholders must approve the merger
   agreement;
 
2. we must receive all required regulatory approvals and any waiting periods
   required by law must have passed;
3. there must be no governmental order blocking completion of the merger, and no
   proceedings by a government body trying to block the merger;
 
4. we must receive a legal opinion confirming the tax-free nature of the
   transaction;
 
5. the New York Stock Exchange must approve for listing the shares that the
   combined company will issue in the merger; and
 
6. we must receive a letter from each of BankAmerica's and NationsBank's
   independent public accountants stating that the merger will qualify for
   "pooling of interests" accounting treatment.
 
     Unless prohibited by law, either NationsBank or BankAmerica could elect to
waive a condition that has not been satisfied and complete the merger anyway. We
cannot be certain whether or when any of these conditions will be satisfied, or
waived where permissible, or that we will complete the merger.
 
TERMINATION OF THE MERGER AGREEMENT
(PAGE 46)
 
     The two companies can agree at any time to terminate the merger agreement
before completing the merger, even if the shareholders of both our companies
have already voted to approve it.
 
     Either company can also terminate the merger agreement:
 
1. if any government body whose approval is necessary to complete the merger,
   including the Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve System, makes a final
   decision not to approve the merger;
 
2. if we do not complete the merger by April 30, 1999;
 
3. if the NationsBank shareholders or the BankAmerica shareholders do not
   approve the merger agreement; or
 
4. if the other company violates, in a material way, any of its representations,
   warranties or obligations under the merger agreement.
 
     Generally, the company seeking to terminate cannot itself be in violation
of the agreement so as
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to allow the other party to terminate the agreement.
 
FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES (PAGE 47)
 
     We expect that the two companies and their shareholders will not recognize
any gain or loss for U.S. federal income tax purposes in the merger, except in
connection with any cash that BankAmerica shareholders receive instead of
fractional shares. Both companies have received a legal opinion that this will
be the case. This legal opinion is filed as an exhibit to the Registration
Statement of which this joint proxy statement forms a part. Either company has
the right not to complete the merger if it does not receive a confirming legal
opinion at the time of the Merger. The opinion will not bind the Internal
Revenue Service, which could take a different view.
 
     We expect that NationsBank and its shareholders, except perhaps holders of
NationsBank Series B preferred stock, will not recognize any gain or loss for
U.S. federal income tax purposes in the reincorporation.
 
     This tax treatment may not apply to some BankAmerica and NationsBank
shareholders, including the types of shareholders that we describe on page 48,
and will not apply to any NationsBank shareholder who exercises dissenters'
rights under North Carolina law. Determining the actual tax consequences of the



merger to you as an individual taxpayer can be complicated. The tax treatment
will depend on your specific situation and many variables not within our
control. You should consult your own tax advisor for a full understanding of the
merger's tax consequences.
 
ACCOUNTING TREATMENT (PAGE 56)
 
     We expect the merger to qualify as a "pooling of interests," which means
that, for accounting and financial reporting purposes, we will treat our
companies as if they had always been one company. Either company has the right
not to complete the merger if it does not receive a letter from its independent
public accountants that the merger will qualify as a "pooling of interests."
 
OPINIONS OF FINANCIAL ADVISORS (PAGES 31 AND 36)
 
NationsBank Shareholders.  In deciding to approve the merger, the NationsBank
Board of Directors considered the opinion of its financial advisor, Merrill
Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith Incorporated, that, as of the date of the opinion,
the proposed exchange ratio was fair from a financial point of view to
NationsBank shareholders. We have attached as Appendix E the written opinion of
Merrill Lynch dated the date of this proxy statement. You should read it
carefully to understand the assumptions made, matters considered and limitations
of the review undertaken by Merrill Lynch in providing its opinion.
 
     BankAmerica Shareholders.  In deciding to approve the merger, the
BankAmerica Board of Directors considered the opinion of its financial advisor,
Goldman, Sachs & Co., that, as of the date of the opinion, the proposed exchange
ratio was fair from a financial point of view to the shareholders of
BankAmerica. We have attached as Appendix F the written opinion of Goldman Sachs
dated the date of this proxy statement. You should read it carefully to
understand the assumptions made, matters considered and limitations of the
review undertaken by Goldman Sachs in providing its opinion.
 
     If the merger is completed, each of Goldman Sachs and Merrill Lynch will
earn fees, based upon the market value of the combined company, of up to $50
million.
 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND MANAGEMENT OF THE COMBINED COMPANY FOLLOWING THE MERGER
(PAGE 61)
 
     The Board of Directors.  The Board of Directors of the combined company
will initially be comprised of 20 directors. Nine of BankAmerica's directors,
including David A. Coulter, and 11 of NationsBank's directors, including Hugh L.
McColl, Jr., will be appointed to the combined company's Board of Directors.
 
     Management.  Mr. McColl, who is NationsBank's Chief Executive Officer, will
become Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of the combined company after the
merger. Mr. Coulter, who is BankAmerica's Chairman and Chief Executive Officer,
will become President of the combined company after the merger. It is the
present intention of the boards of directors of the two companies and of Mr.
McColl that Mr. Coulter will succeed Mr. McColl as Chairman and Chief
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Executive Officer of the combined company when
Mr. McColl retires from that position. James H. Hance, Jr. of NationsBank will
become Vice Chairman and Chief Financial Officer of the combined company,
Kenneth D. Lewis of NationsBank will become President of Consumer and Commercial
Banking, Michael J. Murray of BankAmerica will become President of Global
Corporate and Investment Banking, and Michael E. O'Neill of BankAmerica will
become President of Wealth Management and Principal Investing. We expect that
other senior executives of both NationsBank and BankAmerica will continue with
the combined company in senior executive positions after the merger.
 
INTERESTS OF PERSONS INVOLVED IN THE MERGER THAT ARE DIFFERENT FROM YOURS (PAGE
49)
 
     Certain executive officers and directors of NationsBank and BankAmerica
have interests in the merger agreement that are different from your interests.
The initial Board of Directors of the combined company will be made up of
directors of NationsBank and BankAmerica. The initial executive officers of the
combined company, some of whom will have employment agreements with the combined
company, are currently executive officers of NationsBank and BankAmerica. The
merger will not be considered a "change of control" under NationsBank's stock
plan. However, the merger will be treated as a "change in control" under
BankAmerica's stock plans and change in control agreements it has in place with
some of its executives. This means that the restrictions on those executives
exercising their stock options or selling their restricted shares will go away
at the time of the merger, even if they would otherwise only have gone away at a
later time, and that some of those executives may receive payments under their
existing change in control agreements if they leave their positions after the
merger. The total number of stock options and restricted shares of the five top
BankAmerica executives that become exercisable or unrestricted earlier than they
would have because of the merger is 6,149,650. In connection with the merger,



two of those executives of BankAmerica have announced that they will terminate
their employment. Under their change in control agreements they will receive
cash payments equal to about $13 million in total. The other three of
BankAmerica's top five executives have waived their rights to receive payments
under their existing agreements, which will be replaced by their new employment
agreements with the combined company. Also, the combined company will honor the
employment and indemnification arrangements and benefit obligations which apply
also to the officers and directors of both companies. The NationsBank and
BankAmerica Boards of Directors were aware of these interests and took them into
account in approving the merger agreement.
 
OPTIONS TO PURCHASE EACH OTHER'S STOCK (PAGE 52)
 
     In connection with the merger agreement, each of NationsBank and
BankAmerica granted a stock option that allows the other company to purchase up
to 19.9% of its common stock. The exercise price of each option is set at the
granting company's closing stock price on the last trading day before the date
of the merger agreement. The exercise price for NationsBank's option to buy
BankAmerica stock is $86.50 per share. The exercise price for BankAmerica's
option to buy NationsBank stock is $76.4375 per share.
 
     Either company can exercise the option only if specific events take place.
These events generally relate to a competing transaction involving a merger,
business combination or other acquisition of the other company or its stock or
assets. As of the date of this document, we do not believe any event of that
kind has occurred. The options could have the effect of discouraging other
companies that might want to combine with or acquire either of the companies. We
have attached the option agreements as Appendices C and D.
 
DISSENTERS' RIGHTS (PAGE 58)
 
     NationsBank Shareholders. North Carolina law permits holders of NationsBank
preferred stock to dissent from the reincorporation merger and to have the fair
value of their stock appraised and paid to them in cash. To do this, the holders
of these preferred shares must follow certain procedures, including filing
notices with us and, if they are entitled to vote, either ABSTAINING OR VOTING
AGAINST the merger. If you hold shares of NationsBank preferred stock and you
dissent from the merger and follow the required formalities, your shares will
not become equivalent shares of preferred stock in the combined company.
Instead, your only right will be to receive the appraised value of your shares
in cash.
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     Holders of shares of NationsBank common stock will not have any dissenters'
rights.
 
     BankAmerica Shareholders.  BankAmerica shareholders will not have any
dissenters' rights.
 
REGULATORY APPROVALS (PAGE 56)
 
     We cannot complete the merger unless we obtain the approval of the Board of
Governors of the Federal Reserve System. The U.S. Department of Justice is able
to provide input into the approval process of the Federal Reserve Board. Federal
law requires us to wait for no less than 15 days and up to 30 days before
completing the merger once the Federal Reserve Board approves it. On May 15,
1998, we filed the application to the Federal Reserve Board seeking approval of
the merger.
 
     In addition, the merger is subject to the approval of or notice to various
state and foreign regulators. We have filed or shortly will file all of the
required notices with these regulatory authorities.
 
     While we do not know of any reason why we should not obtain the regulatory
approvals in a timely manner, we cannot be certain when or if we will obtain
them.
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UNAUDITED COMPARATIVE PER SHARE AND SELECTED FINANCIAL DATA
 
     The following tables show summary historical financial data for each of our
companies and also show similar information reflecting the merger of our two
companies (which we refer to as "pro forma" information). The summary historical
financial data for NationsBank has been restated to reflect its merger with
Barnett Banks, Inc. on January 9, 1998 which was accounted for using the pooling
of interests method of accounting. In presenting the comparative pro forma
information for certain time periods, we assumed that our companies had been
merged throughout those periods. The following tables show information about our
companies' income per share, dividends per share and book value per share, and
similar pro forma information.



 
     We also assumed that we will treat our companies as if they had always been
combined for accounting and financial reporting purposes (a method known as
"pooling of interests" accounting). We computed the information listed as "pro
forma equivalent" for BankAmerica by multiplying the pro forma amounts by the
exchange ratio of 1.1316. We present this information to reflect the fact that
BankAmerica shareholders will receive more than one share of common stock of the
combined company for each share of BankAmerica common stock they own before the
merger. We expect that we will incur reorganization and restructuring expenses
as a result of combining our companies. The unaudited pro forma earnings and
dividends per share data do not reflect any anticipated reorganization and
restructuring expenses resulting from the merger of our companies.
 
     We also anticipate that the merger will provide the combined company with
certain financial benefits that include reduced operating expenses and
opportunities to earn more revenue. However, we do not reflect any of these
anticipated cost savings or benefits in the pro forma information. Therefore,
the pro forma information, while helpful in illustrating the financial
characteristics of the combined company under one set of assumptions, does not
attempt to predict or suggest future results. The pro forma information also
does not attempt to show how the combined company would actually have performed
had the companies been combined throughout these periods. All adjustments,
consisting of only normal recurring adjustments, necessary for a fair statement
of results of the unaudited historical interim periods have been included.
 
     We base the information in the following tables on the historical financial
information of our companies that we have presented in our prior filings with
the Securities and Exchange Commission. When you read the summary financial
information we provide in the following tables, you should also read the
historical financial information and the more detailed financial information we
provide in this document, which you can find beginning at page 87, as well as
the historical financial information in the other documents to which we refer.
See "Where You Can Find More Information" on page 85. NationsBank's audited
historical financial statements were audited by PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP,
independent accountants, and BankAmerica's audited historical financial
statements were audited by Ernst & Young LLP, independent auditors.
 
                                                                         SUMMARY
 
                                        7
 
     The following unaudited comparative per share data is derived from the
historical financial statements of NationsBank and BankAmerica. The historical
financial statements of NationsBank have been restated to reflect its merger
with Barnett Banks, Inc. ("BARNETT") on January 9, 1998, which was accounted for
using the pooling of interests method of accounting.
 
                      UNAUDITED COMPARATIVE PER SHARE DATA
                             (SHARES IN THOUSANDS)
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                                               THREE MONTHS     YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                                                                  ENDED         -----------------------
                                                              MARCH 31, 1998    1997     1996     1995
                                                              --------------    -----    -----    -----
<S>                                                           <C>               <C>      <C>      <C>
Earnings per common share (basic)
  NationsBank
    Historical..............................................      $0.52(1)      $3.53(1) $3.56(1) $3.18
    Pro forma combined for the merger.......................       0.77(2)       3.71(2)  3.42(2)  3.03
  BankAmerica
    Historical..............................................       1.21          4.45     3.72(3)  3.28
    Pro forma equivalent for the merger(4)..................       0.87(5)       4.20(5)  3.87(5)  3.43
Earnings per common share (diluted)
  NationsBank
    Historical..............................................       0.51(6)       3.44(6)  3.50(6)  3.10
    Pro forma combined for the merger.......................       0.75(7)       3.61(7)  3.36(7)  2.98
  BankAmerica
    Historical..............................................       1.17          4.32     3.65(3)  3.24
    Pro forma equivalent for the merger(4)..................       0.85(8)       4.09(8)  3.80(8)  3.37
Cash dividends per common share
  NationsBank
    Historical..............................................       0.38          1.37     1.20     1.04
    Pro forma combined for the merger(9)....................       0.38          1.37     1.20     1.04
  BankAmerica
    Historical..............................................       0.345         1.22     1.08     0.92
    Pro forma equivalent for the merger(4)..................       0.43          1.55     1.36     1.18
</TABLE>
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                                              MARCH 31,    DECEMBER 31,
                                                                1998           1997
                                                              ---------    ------------



<S>                                                           <C>          <C>
Shareholders' equity per common share
  (period-end)
  NationsBank
    Historical..............................................   $26.34         $26.15
    Pro forma combined for the merger(10)...................    25.25          25.02
  BankAmerica
    Historical..............................................    28.23          27.94
    Pro forma equivalent for the merger(4)..................    28.57          28.31
</TABLE>
 
- ---------------
 (1) Excluding merger and restructuring items, NationsBank's basic earnings per
     common share would have been $1.20, $3.81 and $3.65 for the three months
     ended March 31, 1998 and the years ended December 31, 1997 and 1996,
     respectively.
 (2) Excluding merger and restructuring items, pro forma combined basic earnings
     per common share would have been $1.14, $3.86 and $3.57 for the three
     months ended March 31, 1998 and the years ended December 31, 1997 and 1996,
     respectively.
 (3) Excluding restructuring items, BankAmerica's basic and diluted earnings per
     common share would have been $3.95 and $3.88 for the year ended December
     31, 1996, respectively.
 (4) Pro forma equivalent amounts for the merger are calculated by multiplying
     the pro forma combined amounts by the exchange ratio of 1.1316.
 (5) Excluding merger and restructuring items, BankAmerica's pro forma
     equivalent basic earnings per common share would have been $1.29, $4.37 and
     $4.04 for the three months ended March 31, 1998 and the years ended
     December 31, 1997 and 1996, respectively.
 (6) Excluding merger and restructuring items, NationsBank's diluted earnings
     per common share would have been $1.17, $3.71 and $3.59 for the three
     months ended March 31, 1998 and the years ended December 31, 1997 and 1996,
     respectively.
 (7) Excluding merger and restructuring items, pro forma combined diluted
     earnings per common share would have been $1.11, $3.76 and $3.51 for the
     three months ended March 31, 1998 and the years ended December 31, 1997 and
     1996, respectively.
 (8) Excluding restructuring items, BankAmerica's pro forma equivalent diluted
     earnings per common share would have been $1.26, $4.25 and $3.97 for the
     three months ended March 31, 1998 and the years ended December 31, 1997 and
     1996, respectively.
 (9) Pro forma combined dividends per share represent historical dividends per
     share paid by NationsBank.
(10) The number of common shares assumed outstanding in calculating
     shareholders' equity per common share was 1,727,747 and 1,722,537 as of
     March 31, 1998 and December 31, 1997, respectively. Total pro forma
     shareholders' equity as of these dates is disclosed under "Selected Pro
     Forma Financial Data of NationsBank and BankAmerica Combined."
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                       SELECTED PRO FORMA FINANCIAL DATA
 
                    OF NATIONSBANK AND BANKAMERICA COMBINED
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                                             THREE MONTHS           YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                                                                ENDED         ------------------------------------
                                                            MARCH 31, 1998       1997         1996         1995
                       (UNAUDITED)                          --------------    ----------   ----------   ----------
                                                                    (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS, EXCEPT PER SHARE
                                                                                 INFORMATION)
<S>                                                         <C>               <C>          <C>          <C>
Income statement:
  Interest income.........................................    $    9,672      $   37,204   $   33,540   $   32,079
  Interest expense........................................         5,086          18,902       16,687       16,370
  Net interest income.....................................         4,586          18,302       16,853       15,709
  Provision for credit losses.............................           510           1,904        1,645          945
  Gain on sales of debt securities........................           213             181          113           58
  Noninterest income......................................         3,528          11,971        9,744        8,256
  Merger and restructuring items..........................           900             374          398           --
  Foreclosed properties expense (income)..................            (2)            (13)          22           48
  Other noninterest expense...............................         4,708          17,633       15,336       14,653
  Income before income taxes..............................         2,211          10,556        9,309        8,377
  Income tax expense......................................           879           4,014        3,497        3,230
  Net income..............................................         1,332           6,542        5,812        5,147
  Net income available to common shareholders.............         1,320           6,431        5,610        4,896
Per common share:
  Earnings................................................          0.77(1)         3.71(1)      3.42(1)      3.03
  Diluted earnings........................................          0.75(1)         3.61(1)      3.36(1)      2.98
  Cash dividends(2).......................................          0.38            1.37         1.20         1.04
  Shareholders' equity (period-end).......................         25.25           25.02        21.60        20.39
Balance sheet (period-end):



  Total assets............................................       579,325         570,099      477,088      460,684
  Total loans, leases and factored accounts receivable,
    net of unearned income................................       345,006         344,882      318,456      302,892
  Total deposits..........................................       343,936         345,680      308,344      295,419
  Long-term debt..........................................        43,558          42,812       39,997       34,294
  Common shareholders' equity.............................        43,630          43,098       34,627       32,732
  Total shareholders' equity..............................        43,690          43,170       36,378       34,881
Average common shares issued (in thousands)...............     1,724,489       1,733,194    1,638,382    1,613,404
Performance ratios:
  Return on average assets................................         0.93%(3)(4)     1.20%(3)     1.20%(3)       1.13%
  Return on average common shareholders' equity...........        12.46 (3)(4      15.26(3)     16.32(3)      15.66
Risk-based capital ratios:(5)
  Tier 1..................................................          6.84            6.71         7.39         6.90
  Total...................................................         11.01           10.92        11.79        11.12
  Leverage capital ratio..................................          5.96            5.92         6.91         6.24
Total equity to total assets..............................          7.54            7.57         7.63         7.57
Dividend payout ratio(6)..................................         49.35           36.93        35.09        34.32
Average equity to assets..................................          7.54            8.02         7.62         7.51
Asset quality ratios:
  Allowance for credit losses as a percentage of loans,
    leases and factored accounts receivable, net of
    unearned income (period-end)..........................          1.96            1.97         1.98         2.05
  Allowance for credit losses as a percentage of
    nonperforming loans (period-end)......................        279.31          321.03       290.34       225.11
  Net charge-offs as a percentage of average loans, leases
    and factored accounts receivable, net of unearned
    income................................................          0.61(4)         0.54         0.53         0.39
  Nonperforming assets as a percentage of net loans,
    leases, factored accounts receivable and other real
    estate owned (period-end).............................          0.79            0.71         0.86         1.14
</TABLE>
 
- ---------------
(1) Excluding merger and restructuring items, earnings per common share would
    have been $1.14, $3.86 and $3.57 and diluted earnings per common share would
    have been $1.11, $3.76 and $3.51 for the three months ended March 31, 1998
    and the years ended December 31, 1997 and 1996, respectively.
(2) Pro forma combined dividends per common share represent the historical
    dividends per common share paid by NationsBank.
(3) Excluding merger and restructuring items, return on average assets would
    have been 1.38%, 1.25% and 1.25% and return on average common shareholders'
    equity would have been 18.53%, 15.88% and 17.03% for the three months ended
    March 31, 1998 and the years ended December 31, 1997 and 1996, respectively.
(4) Annualized.
(5) Capital ratios for 1997, 1996 and 1995 have not been restated to reflect the
    impact of NationsBank's merger with Barnett. Barnett and its significant
    banking subsidiary were considered "well capitalized" under regulatory
    guidelines on January 9, 1998 upon closing of NationsBank's merger with
    Barnett.
(6) Excluding merger and restructuring items, the pro forma combined dividend
    payout ratio would have been 33.33%, 35.49% and 33.61% for the three months
    ended March 31, 1998 and the years ended December 31, 1997 and 1996,
    respectively.
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               SELECTED HISTORICAL FINANCIAL DATA OF NATIONSBANK
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                          THREE MONTHS ENDED
                                             (UNAUDITED)
                                    ----------------------------                 YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                                    MARCH 31,          MARCH 31,   ------------------------------------------------
----
                                      1998               1997        1997       1996       1995       1994       
1993
                                    ---------          ---------   --------   --------   --------   --------   ---
-----
                                           (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS, EXCEPT PER SHARE INFORMATION)
<S>                                 <C>                <C>         <C>            <C>           <C>          <C>        
<C>
Income statement:
  Interest income.................  $  5,269           $  4,781    $ 19,687       $ 16,832      $ 16,186     $ 
13,084   $ 10,858
  Interest expense................     2,739              2,368       9,970          8,608         8,992        
6,239      4,570
  Net interest income.............     2,530              2,413       9,717          8,224         7,194        
6,845      6,288
  Provision for credit
    losses........................       265                222         954            760           505          
384        550
  Gain (losses) on sales



    of debt securities............       152                 43         155             86            34          
(26)        82
  Noninterest income..............     1,776              1,321       5,929          4,408         3,787        
3,153      2,702
  Merger and restructuring items..       900                 --         374            118            --           -
-         30
  Foreclosed properties
    expense (income)..............         5                 (2)          9             21            30            
5        170
  Other noninterest
    expense.......................     2,452              2,225       9,234          7,283         6,670        
6,290      5,703
  Income before income
    taxes.........................       836              1,332       5,230          4,536         3,810        
3,293      2,619
  Income tax expense..............       339                477       1,898          1,597         1,327        
1,115        897
  Income before effect of
    change in method of
    accounting for income
    taxes.........................       497                855       3,332          2,939         2,483        
2,178      1,722
  Effect of change in
    method of accounting
    for income taxes..............        --                 --          --             --            --           
--        200
  Net income......................       497                855       3,332(1)       2,939(1)      2,483(1)     
2,178      1,922
  Net income available to
    common shareholders...........       495                851       3,321          2,922         2,459        
2,150      1,894
Per common share:
  Earnings........................      0.52(2)            0.90        3.53(1)(2)     3.56(1)(2)    3.18(1)      2.75       
2.53(2)
  Diluted earnings................      0.51(2)            0.88        3.44(1)(2)     3.50(1)(2)    3.10(1)      2.70       
2.48(2)
  Cash dividends..................      0.38               0.33        1.37           1.20          1.04         
0.94       0.82
  Shareholders' equity
    (period-end)..................     26.34              24.94       26.15          21.23         20.59        
17.75      16.19
Balance sheet
  (period-end):
  Total assets....................   314,503            280,755     310,554        226,949       228,852      210,882    
196,017
  Total loans, leases and
    factored accounts
    receivable, net of
    unearned income...............   179,486            179,575     176,778        153,041       147,519      131,892    
117,937
  Total deposits..................   170,046            170,664     173,643        140,329       134,925      135,579    
123,747
  Long-term debt..................    29,547             26,306      28,890         24,212        18,966        
9,265      9,034
  Common shareholders'
    equity........................    25,160             23,400      24,684         16,956        15,933       
13,895     12,518
  Total shareholders'
    equity........................    25,220             23,525      24,747         17,079        16,073       
14,145     12,853
Average common shares
  issued (in  thousands)..........   949,641            945,184     941,992        820,945       773,799      782,255    
749,122
Performance ratios:
  Return on average
    assets........................      0.64%(3)(4)        1.22%(4)    1.16%(3)       1.22%(3)      1.08%        
1.07%      1.00%(3)
  Return on average
    common shareholders'
    equity........................      8.28(3)(4)        14.69(4)    14.12(3)       17.74(3)      16.91        16.23      
15.23(3)
Risk-based capital
  ratios:(5)
  Tier 1..........................      6.80               7.06        6.50           7.76          7.24         
7.43       7.41
  Total...........................     11.19              11.58       10.89          12.66         11.58        
11.47      11.73
Leverage capital ratio............      5.64               6.19        5.57           7.09          6.27         
6.18       6.00
Total equity to total
  assets..........................      8.02               8.38        7.97           7.53          7.02         
6.71       6.56
Dividend payout
  ratio(6)........................     73.08              36.67       38.81          33.71         32.70        
34.18      32.41



Average equity to
  assets..........................      7.72               8.34        8.20           6.85          6.43         
6.61       6.63
</TABLE>
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<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                THREE MONTHS ENDED
                                   (UNAUDITED)
                           ----------------------------                 YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                           MARCH 31,          MARCH 31,   ----------------------------------------------------
                             1998               1997        1997       1996       1995       1994       1993
                           ---------          ---------   --------   --------   --------   --------   --------
                                           (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS, EXCEPT PER SHARE INFORMATION)
<S>                        <C>                <C>         <C>        <C>        <C>        <C>        <C>
Asset quality ratios:
  Allowance for credit
    losses as a
    percentage of loans,
    leases and factored
    accounts receivable,
    net of unearned
    income
    (period-end).........      1.81               1.82        1.85       1.82       1.81       2.04       2.28
  Allowance for credit
    losses as a
    percentage of
    nonperforming loans
    (period-end).........    233.89             263.99      270.05     258.52     304.57     268.16     188.45
  Net charge-offs as a
    percentage of average
    loans, leases and
    factored accounts
    receivable, net of
    unearned income......      0.63(4)            0.49(4)     0.53       0.49       0.39       0.33       0.52
  Nonperforming assets as
    a percentage of net
    loans, leases,
    factored accounts
    receivable and other
    foreclosed properties
    (period-end).........      0.86               0.81        0.77       0.83       0.74       1.08       1.89
</TABLE>
 
- ---------------
(1) NationsBank applies the provisions of Accounting Principles Board Opinion
    No. 25 in accounting for its stock option and award plans and has elected to
    provide SFAS 123 disclosures as if NationsBank had adopted the fair-value
    based method of measuring outstanding employee stock options. If NationsBank
    had adopted the fair-value based method, net income, earnings per share and
    diluted earnings per share would have been $3,148, $3.33 and $3.25 for the
    year ended December 31, 1997, $2,845, $3.44 and $3.39 for the year ended
    December 31, 1996 and $2,466, $3.16 and $3.08 for the year ended December
    31, 1995, respectively.
(2) Excluding merger and restructuring items, earnings per common share would
    have been $1.20, $3.81, $3.65 and $2.55 and diluted earnings per share would
    have been $1.17, $3.71, $3.59 and $2.51 for the three months ended March 31,
    1998 and the years ended December 31, 1997, 1996 and 1993, respectively.
(3) Excluding merger and restructuring items, return on average assets would
    have been 1.47%, 1.25%, 1.25% and 1.01% and return on average common
    shareholders' equity would have been 19.01%, 15.25%, 18.21% and 15.41% for
    the three months ended March 31, 1998 and the years ended December 31, 1997,
    1996 and 1993, respectively.
(4) Annualized.
(5) Capital ratios for all periods prior to March 31, 1998 have not been
    restated to reflect the impact of NationsBank's merger with Barnett. Barnett
    and its significant banking subsidiary were considered "well capitalized"
    under regulatory guidelines on January 9, 1998 upon closing of NationsBank's
    merger with Barnett.
(6) Excluding merger and restructuring items, the dividend payout ratio would
    have been 31.67%, 35.96%, 32.88% and 32.16% for the three months ended March
    31, 1998 and the years ended December 31, 1997, 1996 and 1993 respectively.
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              SELECTED HISTORICAL FINANCIAL DATA OF BANKAMERICA(1)
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                                     THREE MONTHS ENDED



                                                         (UNAUDITED)
                                                    ---------------------                 YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                                                    MARCH 31,   MARCH 31,   ---------------------------------------
-------------
                                                      1998        1997        1997       1996       1995       1994       
1993
                                                    ---------   ---------   --------   --------   --------   -----
---   --------
                                                                (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS, EXCEPT PER SHARE INFORMATION)
<S>                                                 <C>         <C>         <C>        <C>          <C>        <C>        
<C>
Income statement:
 Interest income..................................  $  4,403    $  4,255    $ 17,517   $ 16,708     $ 15,893   $ 
12,384   $ 11,627
 Interest expense.................................     2,347       2,100       8,932      8,079        7,378      
4,842      4,186
 Net interest income..............................     2,056       2,155       8,585      8,629        8,515      
7,542      7,441
 Provision for credit losses......................       245         220         950        885          440        
460        803
 Gain on sales of debt securities.................        61          13          26         27           24         
24         61
 Noninterest income...............................     1,752       1,357       6,042      5,336        4,469      
4,123      4,212
 Restructuring items..............................        --          --          --        280           --         
--         --
 Foreclosed properties expense (income)...........        (7)          3         (22)         1           18         
34        127
 Other noninterest expense........................     2,256       1,996       8,399      8,053        7,983      
7,478      7,356
 Income before income taxes.......................     1,375       1,306       5,326      4,773        4,567      
3,717      3,428
 Income tax expense...............................       540         526       2,116      1,900        1,903      
1,541      1,474
 Net income.......................................       835         780       3,210      2,873        2,664      
2,176      1,954
 Net income available to common shareholders......       825         746       3,110      2,688        2,437      
1,928      1,713
Per common share:
 Earnings.........................................      1.21        1.05        4.45       3.72(2)      3.28       
2.70       2.41
 Diluted earnings.................................      1.17        1.03        4.32       3.65(2)      3.24       
2.68       2.39
 Cash dividends...................................     0.345       0.305        1.22       1.08         0.92       
0.80       0.70
 Shareholders' equity (period-end)................     28.23       26.25       27.94      26.00        23.95      
21.31      19.79
Balance sheet (period end):
 Total assets.....................................   265,436     249,904     260,159    250,753      232,446    
215,475    186,933
 Total loans, leases and factored accounts
   receivable, net of unearned income.............   165,520     168,443     168,104    166,270      156,195    
140,912    126,556
 Total deposits...................................   173,890     168,999     172,037    168,015      160,494    
154,394    141,618
 Long-term debt...................................    14,011      14,725      13,922     15,785       15,328     
15,428     14,115
 Common shareholders' equity......................    19,270      18,501      19,223     18,471       17,599     
15,823     14,165
 Total shareholders' equity.......................    19,884      20,097      19,837     20,713       20,222     
18,891     17,144
Average common shares issued (in thousands).......   684,737     708,585     699,189    722,373      741,963    
714,625    710,213
Performance ratios:
 Return on average assets.........................      1.28%(3)    1.25%(3)    1.25%      1.19%(2)     1.17%      
1.08%      1.05%
 Return on average common shareholders' equity....     17.89(3)    16.50(3)    16.69      15.00(2)     14.58      
13.20      12.88
Risk-based capital ratios:
 Tier 1...........................................      7.49        7.83        7.53       7.77         7.35       
7.27       7.53
 Total............................................     11.41       11.87       11.56      11.79        11.48      
11.69      11.93
Leverage capital ratio............................      6.86        7.36        6.81       7.44         6.92       
6.74       6.58
Total equity to total assets......................      7.49        8.04        7.62       8.26         8.70       
8.77       9.17
Dividend payout ratio(4)..........................     28.51       29.05       27.42      29.03        28.05      
29.63      29.05
Average equity to assets..........................      7.33        7.99        7.82       8.38         8.61       
8.75       8.79
Asset quality ratios:
 Allowance for credit losses as a percentage of
   loans, leases and factored accounts receivable,
   net of unearned income (period-end)............      2.13        2.10        2.08       2.12         2.28       



2.62       2.77
 Allowance for credit losses as a percentage of
   nonperforming loans (period-end)...............    340.46      345.17      390.19     321.74       188.24     
177.49     121.55
 Net charge-offs as a percentage of average loans,
   leases and factored accounts receivable, net of
   unearned income................................      0.58(3)     0.50(3)     0.54       0.58         0.40       
0.37       0.89
 Nonperforming assets as a percentage of net
   loans, leases, factored accounts receivable and
   other real estate owned (period-end)...........      0.72        0.78        0.66       0.88         1.52       
1.86       2.68
</TABLE>
 
- ---------------
(1) Certain amounts in the historical financial statements of BankAmerica have
    been reclassified to conform with the historical financial statement
    presentation of NationsBank.
(2) Excluding restructuring items, earnings per common share, diluted earnings
    per common share, return on average assets and return on average common
    shareholders' equity for the year ended December 31, 1996 would have been
    $3.95, $3.88, 1.26% and 15.94%, respectively.
(3) Annualized.
(4) Excluding restructuring items, the dividend payout ratio would have been
    27.34% for the year ended December 31, 1996.
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                          NATIONSBANK SPECIAL MEETING
 
GENERAL
 
     This Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus is being mailed by NationsBank
Corporation, a North Carolina corporation ("NATIONSBANK") to holders of shares
of its common stock, without par value ("NATIONSBANK COMMON STOCK"), ESOP
Convertible Preferred Stock, Series C ("NATIONSBANK ESOP PREFERRED STOCK") and
7% Cumulative Redeemable Preferred Stock, Series B ("NATIONSBANK SERIES B
PREFERRED STOCK") (collectively, the "NATIONSBANK VOTING SHARES," held by the
"NATIONSBANK VOTING SHAREHOLDERS") on or about August 13, 1998, together with
the Notice of the Special Meeting of NationsBank Shareholders (the "NATIONSBANK
SPECIAL MEETING") and a form of proxy solicited by the NationsBank Board for use
at the NationsBank Special Meeting to be held on September 24, 1998 at 12:00
noon, local time, at the International Trade Center, 200 North College Street,
Charlotte, North Carolina, and at any adjournments or postponements thereof.
 
MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED
 
     At the NationsBank Special Meeting, NationsBank Voting Shareholders will be
asked to consider and vote upon a proposal to approve the Agreement and Plan of
Reorganization, dated as of April 10, 1998 (the "MERGER AGREEMENT"), by and
between NationsBank and BankAmerica Corporation, a Delaware corporation
("BANKAMERICA"), the related Plan of Reincorporation Merger (the
"REINCORPORATION PLAN"), dated as of August 3, 1998 by and between NationsBank
and NationsBank (DE) Corporation, a Delaware corporation and a wholly owned
subsidiary of NationsBank ("NATIONSBANK (DE)"), and the transactions
contemplated by those documents. These transactions will include, among other
things, (a) the merger (the "REINCORPORATION MERGER") of NationsBank with and
into NationsBank (DE), (b) the merger (the "MERGER," and together with the
Reincorporation Merger, the "REORGANIZATION") of BankAmerica with and into
NationsBank (DE), which will be the surviving corporation in the Merger, will be
renamed "BankAmerica Corporation" and is referred to in this Joint Proxy
Statement-Prospectus as the "COMBINED COMPANY," and (c) the issuance of shares
of the Combined Company to shareholders of BankAmerica. At the NationsBank
Special Meeting, NationsBank Voting Shareholders will also vote upon a proposal
to approve an amendment to the NationsBank Corporation Key Employee Stock Plan,
which, as amended, will be the key employee stock plan of the Combined Company
(referred to in this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus as the "STOCK PLAN"). The
proposal to approve the Merger Agreement (which, as used herein with respect to
NationsBank, includes the Reincorporation Plan) and the proposal to approve the
amendments to the Stock Plan are referred to collectively as the "NATIONSBANK



MATTERS." NationsBank shareholders should be aware that, since NationsBank will
become a Delaware corporation as part of the Reorganization, their rights as
shareholders will change. See "Comparative Rights of Shareholders of
NationsBank, BankAmerica and the Combined Company." The NationsBank Shareholders
may also be asked to vote upon a proposal to adjourn or postpone the NationsBank
Special Meeting, which adjournment or postponement could be used for the
purpose, among others, of allowing additional time for the soliciting of
additional votes to approve the NationsBank Matters.
 
PROXIES
 
     If you are a NationsBank Voting Shareholder, you may use the accompanying
form of proxy at the NationsBank Special Meeting if you are unable to attend in
person or wish to have your shares voted by proxy even if you do attend the
NationsBank Special Meeting. You may revoke any proxy given by you pursuant to
this solicitation at any time before it is exercised, either by submitting to
the Corporate Secretary of NationsBank written notice of revocation or a
properly executed proxy of a later date or by attending the NationsBank Special
Meeting and electing to vote in person. You should address written notices of
revocation and other communications with respect to the revocation of
NationsBank proxies to NationsBank Corporation, NationsBank Corporate Center,
100 North Tryon Street, 56th Floor, Charlotte, North Carolina 28255, Attention:
Corporate Secretary.
 
     All shares represented by valid proxies received pursuant to this
solicitation, and not revoked before they are exercised, will be voted in the
manner specified therein. If you do not specify how your proxy is to be voted,
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it will be voted in favor of the approval of the NationsBank Matters. The
NationsBank Board is unaware of any other matters that may be presented for
action at the NationsBank Special Meeting. If other matters do properly come
before the NationsBank Special Meeting, however, it is intended that shares
represented by proxies in the accompanying form will be voted or not voted by
the persons named in the proxies, in their discretion, provided that no proxy
that is voted against any of the NationsBank Matters will be voted in favor of
any adjournment or postponement of the NationsBank Special Meeting for the
purpose of soliciting additional proxies.
 
     Voting by Participants in Certain NationsBank Employee Benefit Plans.  If
you are a participant in the NationsBank 401(k) Plan (the "401(k) PLAN"), the
Barnett Employee Savings and Thrift Plan (the "BEST PLAN"), or the Management
Excess Savings Plan of Barnett and its Affiliates (the "MESP PLAN"), you may
submit a voting instructions card to give voting instructions to the respective
Plan trustees. Unallocated shares and shares for which no voting instructions
are received that are held under the ESOP Trust of the 401(k) Plan or that are
held under the BEST Plan or the MESP Plan will be voted by the respective Plan
trustees in the same proportion as the shares for which voting instructions are
received. Shares for which no voting instructions are received that are held
under the Investment Trust of the 401(k) Plan will not be voted. If you have
questions about your instructions to vote shares under the Plans, you should
contact the respective Plan trustees as follows: NationsBank, N.A., Trustee of
the Investment Trust under the 401(k) Plan, NationsBank Plaza, Charlotte, North
Carolina 28255; State Street Bank and Trust Company, Trustee of the ESOP Trust
under the 401(k) Plan, 225 Franklin Street, Boston, Massachusetts 02110; and
Barnett Bank, N.A., Trustee of the Trusts for the BEST Plan and MESP Plan, Post
Office Box 40200, Jacksonville, Florida 32203.
 
     Confidential Voting by Participants in Certain NationsBank Employee Benefit
Plans.  NationsBank has put in place procedures to maintain confidentiality of
certain votes. NationsBank uses a single proxy card for all voting by
participants in the 401(k) Plan, the BEST Plan, and the MESP Plan. To protect
the confidentiality of votes, NationsBank directs the stock transfer agent to
restrict the access of NationsBank to proxy cards and ballots and to report
voting results to NationsBank and the respective plan trustees only in the
aggregate.
 
SOLICITATION OF PROXIES
 
     The entire cost of soliciting the proxies from the NationsBank Shareholders
will be borne by NationsBank, except that BankAmerica has agreed to pay one-half
of the printing costs. In addition to the solicitation of the proxies by mail,
NationsBank will request banks, brokers and other record holders to send proxies
and proxy material to the beneficial owners of the stock and secure their voting
instructions, if necessary. NationsBank will reimburse the record holders for
their reasonable expenses in so doing. NationsBank has also made arrangements
with Georgeson & Company Inc. to assist it in soliciting proxies from banks,
brokers and nominees and has agreed to pay $15,000, plus expenses, for such
services. If necessary, NationsBank may also use several of its regular
employees, who will not be specially compensated, to solicit proxies from
NationsBank Voting Shareholders, either personally or by telephone, telegram,
facsimile or special delivery letter.



 
RECORD DATE AND VOTING RIGHTS
 
     Record Date.  Pursuant to the provisions of the North Carolina Business
Corporation Act (the "NCBCA"), NationsBank has fixed August 4, 1998 as the
record date for determination of the NationsBank Voting Shareholders entitled to
notice of and to vote at the NationsBank Special Meeting (the "NATIONSBANK
RECORD DATE"). Accordingly, only NationsBank Voting Shareholders of record at
the close of business on the NationsBank Record Date will be entitled to notice
of and to vote at the NationsBank Special Meeting. The number of outstanding
shares of NationsBank Common Stock, NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock and
NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock entitled to vote at the NationsBank Special
Meeting is approximately 962,509,438, 1,972,730 and 8,836, respectively.
 
     Quorum Requirement.  The presence, in person or by proxy, of NationsBank
Voting Shares representing a majority of the total voting power of such shares
entitled to vote on the NationsBank Record Date is necessary to constitute a
quorum at the NationsBank Special Meeting.
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     Voting Rights.  Each share of NationsBank Common Stock and NationsBank
Series B Preferred Stock entitles its holder to one vote, and each share of
NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock entitles its holder to two votes. All such
shares vote together as a single class.
 
     Votes Required.  Under the NCBCA and the Amended and Restated Articles of
Incorporation of NationsBank (the "NATIONSBANK ARTICLES"), the affirmative vote
of a majority of the votes entitled to be cast at the NationsBank Special
Meeting is required to approve the Merger Agreement and the transactions
contemplated thereby. The NCBCA and the NationsBank Articles also specify that
the affirmative vote of a majority of the votes cast at the NationsBank Special
Meeting is required to amend the Stock Plan.
 
     Abstentions and Broker Non-Votes.  In accordance with North Carolina law,
NationsBank intends to count NationsBank Voting Shares present in person at the
NationsBank Special Meeting but not voting, and NationsBank Voting Shares for
which it has received proxies but with respect to which holders of such shares
have abstained, as present at the NationsBank Special Meeting for purposes of
determining the presence or absence of a quorum for the transaction of business.
In addition, under applicable New York Stock Exchange, Inc. ("NYSE") rules,
brokers who hold NationsBank Voting Shares in "street" name for customers who
are the beneficial owners of such shares are prohibited from giving a proxy to
vote shares held for such customers with respect to the Merger Agreement without
specific instructions from such customers. NationsBank Voting Shares represented
by proxies returned by a broker holding such shares in nominee or "street" name
will be counted for purposes of determining whether a quorum exists, even if
such shares are not voted in matters where discretionary voting by the broker is
not allowed ("BROKER NON-VOTES"). Abstentions from voting and broker non-votes
will not be deemed to have been cast either "for" or "against" the NationsBank
Matters at the NationsBank Special Meeting.
 
     BECAUSE APPROVAL OF THE MERGER AGREEMENT REQUIRES THE AFFIRMATIVE VOTE OF A
MAJORITY OF THE VOTES ENTITLED TO BE CAST AT THE NATIONSBANK SPECIAL MEETING,
ABSTENTIONS AND BROKER NON-VOTES WILL HAVE THE SAME EFFECT AS NEGATIVE VOTES.
ACCORDINGLY, THE NATIONSBANK BOARD URGES THE NATIONSBANK VOTING SHAREHOLDERS TO
COMPLETE, DATE AND SIGN THE ACCOMPANYING PROXY AND RETURN IT PROMPTLY IN THE
ENCLOSED, POSTAGE-PAID ENVELOPE.
 
     As of the NationsBank Record Date, approximately 23,615,000 shares of
NationsBank Common Stock, approximately 1,200 shares of NationsBank ESOP
Preferred Stock and no shares of NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock,
equivalent in the aggregate to approximately 2.4% of the votes entitled to be
cast at the NationsBank Special Meeting, were beneficially owned by directors
and executive officers of NationsBank. It is currently expected that each such
director and executive officer of NationsBank will vote the shares of
NationsBank stock beneficially owned by him or her for approval of the
NationsBank Matters. In addition, as of the NationsBank Record Date, directors
and executive officers of BankAmerica beneficially owned shares of NationsBank
Common Stock, NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock and NationsBank Series B
Preferred Stock equivalent in the aggregate to less than 0.01% of the votes
entitled to be cast at the NationsBank Special Meeting. It is currently expected
that each such director and executive officer of BankAmerica will vote the
NationsBank Voting Shares beneficially owned by him or her for approval of the
NationsBank Matters.
 
     Additional information with respect to beneficial ownership of NationsBank
Common Stock, NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock and NationsBank Series B
Preferred Stock by individuals and entities owning more than 5% of the
outstanding shares of each series of such stock and more detailed information
with respect to beneficial ownership of NationsBank Common Stock by directors
and executive officers of NationsBank is incorporated by reference to the
NationsBank Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 1997. See



"Where You Can Find More Information."
 
RECOMMENDATION OF THE NATIONSBANK BOARD
 
     The NationsBank Board has, by the unanimous vote of all directors present,
approved the NationsBank Matters. The NationsBank Board believes that the Merger
Agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby are fair to and in the best
interests of NationsBank and the NationsBank Shareholders. The NationsBank Board
unanimously recommends that the NationsBank Shareholders vote "FOR" the
NationsBank Matters. See "The Merger--Reasons of NationsBank for the Merger."
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                          BANKAMERICA SPECIAL MEETING
 
GENERAL
 
     This Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus is being mailed on or about August
13, 1998 to the holders of record at the close of business on the BankAmerica
Record Date (as defined below) (the "BANKAMERICA SHAREHOLDERS") of the common
stock, par value $1.5625 per share, of BankAmerica ("BANKAMERICA COMMON STOCK")
and is accompanied by the Notice of Special Meeting and a form of proxy that is
solicited by the BankAmerica Board of Directors for use at the Special Meeting
of BankAmerica Shareholders (the "BANKAMERICA SPECIAL MEETING," and together
with the NationsBank Special Meeting, the "MEETINGS") to be held on September
24, 1998, at 9:00 a.m., local time, at Nob Hill Masonic Center, 1111 California
Street, San Francisco, California and at any adjournments or postponements
thereof.
 
MATTERS TO BE CONSIDERED
 
     At the BankAmerica Special Meeting, BankAmerica Shareholders will be asked
to consider and vote upon a proposal to approve the Merger Agreement and the
transactions contemplated thereby. The BankAmerica Shareholders may also be
asked to vote upon a proposal to adjourn or postpone the BankAmerica Special
Meeting, which adjournment or postponement could be used for the purpose, among
others, of allowing additional time for the soliciting of additional votes to
approve the Merger Agreement.
 
PROXIES
 
     If you are a BankAmerica Shareholder, you may use the accompanying proxy if
you are unable to attend the BankAmerica Special Meeting in person or wish to
have your shares voted by proxy even if you do attend the BankAmerica Special
Meeting. You may revoke any proxy given by you pursuant to this solicitation by
delivering to the Corporate Secretary of BankAmerica, prior to or at the
BankAmerica Special Meeting, a written notice revoking the proxy or a duly
executed proxy relating to the same shares bearing a later date or by attending
the BankAmerica Special Meeting and electing to vote in person; however, your
attendance at the BankAmerica Special Meeting will not in and of itself
constitute a revocation of a proxy. You should address any written notice of
revocation and other communications with respect to the revocation of
BankAmerica proxies to BankAmerica Corporation, Bank of America Center, 555
California Street, 6th Floor, San Francisco, California 94104, Attention:
Corporate Secretary's Office #13018. You may also revoke a proxy through the
telephone or Internet proxy procedures discussed below. In all cases, the latest
dated proxy revokes an earlier dated proxy, regardless of which method is used
(mail, telephone or Internet) to give or revoke a proxy, or if different methods
are used to give and revoke a proxy. For such notice of revocation or later
proxy to be valid, however, it must actually be received by BankAmerica prior to
the vote of the BankAmerica Shareholders at the BankAmerica Special Meeting.
 
     All shares represented by valid proxies received pursuant to this
solicitation, and not revoked before they are exercised, will be voted in the
manner specified therein. If you do not specify how your proxy is to be voted,
it will be voted in favor of adoption of the Merger Agreement. The BankAmerica
Board is unaware of any other matters that may be presented for action at the
BankAmerica Special Meeting. If other matters do properly come before the
BankAmerica Special Meeting, however, it is intended that shares represented by
proxies in the accompanying form will be voted or not voted by the persons named
in the proxies, in their discretion, provided that no proxy that is voted
against approval of the Merger Agreement will be voted in favor of any
adjournment or postponement of the BankAmerica Special Meeting for the purpose
of soliciting additional proxies.
 
     Telephone Proxies--An Additional Voting Choice.  As a BankAmerica
Shareholder, you may use a toll-free telephone line to authorize the
proxyholders to vote your shares. The telephone procedures are designed to
authenticate your identity, to allow you to vote your shares and to confirm that
your instructions have been properly recorded. The enclosed proxy card contains



the specific instructions to be followed if you want to use telephone voting.
These telephone procedures are not available to BankAmerica shareholders who own
shares in "street name" through a broker or in certain limited instances as
described below for participants in the
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BankAmerica 401(k) Investment Plan ("BANKAMERICA 401(k) INVESTMENT PLAN").
BankAmerica has been advised by counsel that these procedures comply with
Delaware law.
 
     Internet Voting by BankAmerica Shareholders -- An Additional Voting
Choice.  As a BankAmerica Shareholder, you may submit a proxy by Internet in
lieu of returning an executed proxy card. In order to use this voting feature,
log onto BankAmerica's voting site ("http://www.eproxy.com/bac/") and follow the
instructions. The enclosed proxy card also contains instructions for Internet
voting. BankAmerica employees who hold shares in their BankAmerica 401(k)
Investment Plan account may also use the Internet. If you participate in the
BankAmerica 401(k) Investment Plan and you wish to have your plan shares voted
differently than your shares held directly, you must do so by mail and may not
use Internet voting. BankAmerica has been advised by counsel that these
procedures comply with Delaware law.
 
     Voting by BankAmerica 401(k) Investment Plan Participants.  If you
participate in the BankAmerica 401(k) Investment Plan, you may submit a proxy
card (or use the Internet or telephone proxy) to give voting instructions to the
plan trustee, if you have BankAmerica Common Stock in your plan account. If you
hold shares directly in your name alone and have shares in your plan account,
your voting choices apply to both. If you wish to have your plan shares voted
differently than your shares held directly, you must say so on your proxy card.
In that case, you cannot use the telephone proxy procedure or the Internet
voting procedures to give or revoke a proxy.
 
     The plan trustee will vote only those shares for which voting instructions
are received. If you have questions about your instructions to the trustee or
about your plan shares, contact Business Retirement Programs, Unit #9260, 315
Montgomery Street, Mezzanine Level, San Francisco, California 94104, (415)
622-3237.
 
     Confidential Voting.  BankAmerica has put in place procedures to maintain
confidentiality of votes. BankAmerica uses a single proxy card for all
BankAmerica Shareholder voting, including voting by participants in the
BankAmerica 401(k) Investment Plan. To protect the confidentiality of votes,
BankAmerica directs the stock transfer agent to restrict BankAmerica's access to
proxy cards, ballots and certain records relating to telephone and Internet
proxies and to report voting results to BankAmerica and the plan trustee only in
the aggregate.
 
SOLICITATION OF PROXIES
 
     The entire cost of soliciting the proxies from the BankAmerica Shareholders
will be borne by BankAmerica except that NationsBank has agreed to pay one-half
of the printing costs. In addition to the solicitation of the proxies by mail,
BankAmerica will request banks, brokers and other record holders to send proxies
and proxy material to the beneficial owners of the stock and secure their voting
instructions, if necessary. BankAmerica will reimburse such record holders for
their reasonable expenses in so doing. BankAmerica has also made arrangements
with D. F. King & Co., Inc. to assist it in soliciting proxies from banks,
brokers and nominees and has agreed to pay approximately $15,000, plus expenses,
for such services. Directors, officers and employees of BankAmerica who will not
be specially compensated, may also solicit proxies from BankAmerica
Shareholders, either personally or by telephone, telegram, facsimile or mail.
 
RECORD DATE AND VOTING RIGHTS
 
     Record Date.  The BankAmerica Board has fixed August 4, 1998 as the record
date for the determination of the BankAmerica Shareholders entitled to receive
notice of and to vote at the BankAmerica Special Meeting (the "BANKAMERICA
RECORD DATE"). Accordingly, only BankAmerica Shareholders of record at the close
of business on the BankAmerica Record Date will be entitled to notice of and to
vote at the BankAmerica Special Meeting. At the close of business on the
BankAmerica Record Date, there were approximately 686,450,826 shares of
BankAmerica Common Stock entitled to vote at the BankAmerica Special Meeting.
 
     Quorum Requirement.  The presence, in person or by proxy, of shares of
BankAmerica Common Stock representing a majority of the total voting power of
such shares entitled to vote on the BankAmerica Record Date is necessary to
constitute a quorum at the BankAmerica Special Meeting.
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     Voting Rights.  Each share of BankAmerica Common Stock outstanding on the
BankAmerica Record Date entitles its holder to one vote as to (i) the proposal
to adopt the Merger Agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby and (ii)
any other proposal that may properly come before the BankAmerica Special
Meeting.
 
     Vote Required.  Under the Delaware General Corporation Law (the "DGCL"),
approval of the Merger Agreement requires the affirmative vote of the holders of
a majority of the outstanding shares of BankAmerica Common Stock.
 
     Abstentions and Broker Non-Votes.  In accordance with Delaware law,
BankAmerica intends to count shares of BankAmerica Common Stock present in
person at the BankAmerica Special Meeting but not voting, and shares of
BankAmerica Common Stock for which it has received proxies but with respect to
which holders of such shares have abstained, as present at the BankAmerica
Special Meeting for purposes of determining the presence or absence of a quorum
for the transaction of business. In addition, under applicable NYSE rules,
brokers who hold shares of BankAmerica Common Stock in "street" name for
customers who are the beneficial owners of such shares are prohibited from
giving a proxy to vote shares held for such customers with respect to the
matters to be considered and voted upon at the BankAmerica Special Meeting
without specific instructions from such customers. Shares of BankAmerica Common
Stock represented by proxies returned by a broker holding such shares in nominee
or "street" name will be counted for purposes of determining whether a quorum
exists, even if such shares are broker non-votes. Abstentions from voting and
broker non-votes will not be deemed to have been cast either "for" or "against"
the Merger Agreement at the BankAmerica Special Meeting.
 
     BECAUSE ADOPTION OF THE MERGER AGREEMENT REQUIRES THE AFFIRMATIVE VOTE OF A
MAJORITY OF OUTSTANDING SHARES OF BANKAMERICA COMMON STOCK, ABSTENTIONS AND
BROKER NON-VOTES WILL HAVE THE SAME EFFECT AS NEGATIVE VOTES. ACCORDINGLY, THE
BANKAMERICA BOARD URGES BANKAMERICA SHAREHOLDERS TO COMPLETE, DATE AND SIGN THE
ACCOMPANYING PROXY AND RETURN IT PROMPTLY IN THE ENCLOSED, POSTAGE-PAID ENVELOPE
OR TO VOTE BY TELEPHONE OR INTERNET.
 
     As of the BankAmerica Record Date, approximately 533,071 shares of
BankAmerica Common Stock, or approximately 0.08% of the shares entitled to vote
at the BankAmerica Special Meeting, were beneficially owned by directors and
executive officers of BankAmerica. It is currently expected that each such
director and executive officer of BankAmerica will vote the shares of
BankAmerica Common Stock beneficially owned by him or her for approval of the
Merger Agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby. In addition, as of
the BankAmerica Record Date, directors and executive officers of NationsBank
beneficially owned less than 0.01% of the shares of BankAmerica Common Stock
entitled to vote at the BankAmerica Special Meeting. It is currently expected
that each such director and executive officer of NationsBank will vote the
shares of BankAmerica Common Stock he or she is entitled to vote for approval of
the Merger Agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby.
 
     Additional information with respect to beneficial ownership of BankAmerica
Common Stock by persons and entities owning more than 5% of the outstanding
shares of BankAmerica Common Stock and more detailed information with respect to
beneficial ownership of BankAmerica Common Stock by directors and executive
officers of BankAmerica is incorporated by reference to the BankAmerica Annual
Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 1997. See "Where You Can
Find More Information."
 
RECOMMENDATION OF THE BANKAMERICA BOARD
 
     The BankAmerica Board has, by the unanimous vote of all directors present,
approved the Merger Agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby. The
BankAmerica Board believes that the Merger Agreement and the transactions
contemplated thereby are fair to and in the best interests of BankAmerica and
the BankAmerica Shareholders, and unanimously recommends that the BankAmerica
Shareholders vote "FOR" approval of the Merger Agreement and the transactions
contemplated thereby. See "The Merger--Reasons of BankAmerica for the Merger."
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                                   THE MERGER
 
     THE FOLLOWING SUMMARY OF THE MATERIAL TERMS AND PROVISIONS OF THE MERGER
AGREEMENT IS QUALIFIED IN ITS ENTIRETY BY REFERENCE TO THE MERGER AGREEMENT AND
THE REINCORPORATION PLAN, WHICH ARE INCORPORATED HEREIN BY REFERENCE AND, WITH
THE EXCEPTION OF CERTAIN EXHIBITS TO THE MERGER AGREEMENT, ARE ATTACHED AS
APPENDICES A AND B, RESPECTIVELY, TO THIS JOINT PROXY STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS.
 
DESCRIPTION OF THE REINCORPORATION MERGER AND THE MERGER
 



     At the date and time when the Reincorporation Merger becomes effective (the
"REINCORPORATION MERGER EFFECTIVE TIME"), NationsBank will merge with and into
NationsBank (DE) pursuant to the Reincorporation Merger and thereafter, at the
time when the Merger becomes effective (the "EFFECTIVE TIME") BankAmerica will
merge with and into NationsBank (DE) pursuant to the Merger. The Combined
Company will be renamed "BankAmerica Corporation." Subject to the satisfaction
or waiver of certain conditions set forth in the Merger Agreement and described
more fully in "--Conditions to the Merger," the Reincorporation Merger will
become effective upon the filing of a certificate of merger in the office of the
Secretary of State of Delaware and articles of merger in the office of the
Secretary of State of North Carolina, or at such later date and time as may be
set forth in such certificate of merger and articles of merger, in accordance
with Section 55-11-05 of the NCBCA and Section 252 of the DGCL, respectively,
and the Merger will become effective upon the filing of a certificate of merger
in the office of the Secretary of State of Delaware, or at such later date and
time as may be set forth in such certificate of merger, in accordance with
Section 251 of the DGCL. The Reincorporation Merger will have the effects
prescribed in Section 55-11-06 of the NCBCA and Sections 259 and 261 of the
DGCL, and the Merger will have the effects prescribed in Sections 259 and 261 of
the DGCL. The certificate of incorporation (the "COMBINED COMPANY CERTIFICATE")
and by-laws (the "COMBINED COMPANY BY-LAWS") of the Combined Company will be
those of NationsBank (DE), as in effect immediately prior to the Effective Time,
except that the name of the Combined Company shall be "BankAmerica Corporation."
 
     The Reincorporation Merger.  At the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time,
automatically by virtue of the Reincorporation Merger and without any action on
the part of any party or any NationsBank Shareholder, and with respect to issued
and outstanding NationsBank Stock (as defined herein) (i) each share of
NationsBank Common Stock shall be converted into one share of common stock, par
value $0.01 per share, of NationsBank (DE) ("COMBINED COMPANY COMMON STOCK"),
(ii) each share of NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock (excluding Dissenting
Shares) shall be converted into one share of 7% Cumulative Redeemable Preferred
Stock, Series B, of NationsBank (DE) ("COMBINED COMPANY SERIES B PREFERRED
STOCK"), (iii) each share of NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock (excluding
Dissenting Shares) shall be converted into one share of ESOP Convertible
Preferred Stock, Series C, of NationsBank (DE) ("COMBINED COMPANY ESOP PREFERRED
STOCK") and (iv) each share of $2.50 Cumulative Convertible Preferred Stock,
Series BB, of NationsBank ("NATIONSBANK SERIES BB PREFERRED STOCK") shall be
converted into one share of $2.50 Cumulative Convertible Preferred Stock, Series
BB, of NationsBank (DE) ("COMBINED COMPANY SERIES BB PREFERRED STOCK").
(Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock, Combined Company Series B Preferred
Stock and Combined Company Series BB Preferred Stock will be referred to
collectively from time to time as "COMBINED COMPANY PREFERRED STOCK";
NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock, NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock and
NationsBank Series BB Preferred Stock will be referred to collectively from time
to time as "NATIONSBANK PREFERRED STOCK"; NationsBank Preferred Stock and
NationsBank Common Stock will, from time to time, be referred to collectively as
"NATIONSBANK STOCK" and holders thereof will, from time to time, be referred to
collectively as "NATIONSBANK SHAREHOLDERS".)
 
     At the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, each option granted by
NationsBank to purchase NationsBank Common Stock that is outstanding and
unexercised immediately prior to the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time shall
be converted automatically into a substantially identical option to purchase an
equal number of shares of Combined Company Common Stock at an exercise price per
share of Combined Company Common Stock equal to the exercise price per share of
NationsBank Common Stock in effect
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immediately prior to the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time and otherwise
subject to the terms of the stock plans of NationsBank under which such options
were issued and the agreements evidencing grants thereunder.
 
     The Merger.  At the Effective Time, automatically by virtue of the Merger
and without any action on the part of any party, or any BankAmerica Shareholder,
each share of BankAmerica Common Stock issued and outstanding (excluding shares
of BankAmerica Common Stock held in BankAmerica's treasury or, directly or
indirectly, by NationsBank or BankAmerica or any of their respective wholly
owned subsidiaries, except for any shares held in a fiduciary or custodial
capacity for the benefit of third parties, any shares held in respect of a debt
or other obligation previously contracted, and any shares held by BankAmerica or
its affiliates that the parties reasonably determine prior to the Merger should
be converted in the Merger ("BANKAMERICA TREASURY SHARES")) shall be converted
into the right to receive 1.1316 shares (the "EXCHANGE RATIO") of Combined
Company Common Stock.
 
     At the Effective Time, each option granted by BankAmerica to purchase
shares of BankAmerica Common Stock that is outstanding and unexercised
immediately prior thereto shall cease to represent a right to acquire shares of
BankAmerica Common Stock and shall be converted automatically into an option to
purchase shares of Combined Company Common Stock in an amount and at an exercise
price determined as provided below (and otherwise, subject to the terms of the



stock plans of BankAmerica under which they were issued and the agreements
evidencing grants thereunder):
 
          (i) the number of shares of Combined Company Common Stock to be
     subject to the new option shall be equal to the product of the number of
     shares of BankAmerica Common Stock subject to the original option
     immediately prior to the Effective Time and the Exchange Ratio, provided
     that any fractional shares of Combined Company Common Stock resulting from
     such multiplication shall be rounded to the nearest whole share; and
 
          (ii) the exercise price per share of Combined Company Common Stock
     under the new option shall be equal to the exercise price per share of
     BankAmerica Common Stock under the original option immediately prior to the
     Effective Time divided by the Exchange Ratio, provided that such exercise
     price shall be rounded down to the nearest whole cent.
 
     It is expected that the market price of NationsBank Common Stock will
fluctuate between the date of this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus and the date
on which the Merger is consummated and thereafter. Because the number of shares
of Combined Company Common Stock to be received by BankAmerica Shareholders in
the Merger is fixed and because the market price of NationsBank Common Stock is
subject to fluctuation, the value of the shares of Combined Company Common Stock
that BankAmerica Shareholders and NationsBank Shareholders will receive in the
Merger may increase or decrease prior to the Merger. For further information
concerning the historical market prices of NationsBank and BankAmerica Common
Stock, see "Price Range of Common Stock and Dividends--Market Prices." No
assurance can be given concerning the market price of NationsBank Common Stock
before the Effective Time, or the market price of Combined Company Common Stock
after the Effective Time.
 
     Notwithstanding the foregoing, any adjustment with respect to any options
to purchase NationsBank Common Stock or BankAmerica Common Stock, respectively,
that are "incentive stock options" (as defined in Section 422(a) of the Internal
Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "CODE")) and that shall be converted into
an option to acquire Combined Company Common Stock at the Reincorporation Merger
Effective Time and the Effective Time, respectively, shall be effected in a
manner that is consistent with Section 424(a) of the Code. In connection with
the conversion of options in the Merger, the Combined Company will reserve a
sufficient number of shares of Combined Company Common Stock, register such
Combined Company Common Stock under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the
"SECURITIES ACT"), and comply with applicable state securities or "blue sky"
laws.
 
     In the event NationsBank changes (or establishes a record date for
changing) the number of shares of NationsBank Common Stock issued and
outstanding prior to the Effective Date as a result of a stock split, stock
dividend, recapitalization or similar transaction with respect to the
outstanding NationsBank Common
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Stock and the record date of such transaction is set prior to the Effective
Date, the Exchange Ratio will be proportionately adjusted.
 
BACKGROUND OF THE MERGER
 
     The managements of each of NationsBank and BankAmerica have, over time,
regularly considered the possibility of acquisitions and strategic combinations
with a variety of financial institutions, and the potential strategic fit with
such institutions based on their lines of businesses, their management and
employee cultures, their geographic locations and the breadth of their
businesses. As part of their operations, NationsBank and BankAmerica also
regularly scrutinize the financial services industry environment, including the
recent wave of consolidation in the industry, and hold discussions with various
financial institutions. NationsBank and BankAmerica have each had a goal of
creating a coast-to-coast banking franchise, and each has viewed the other as an
obvious potential partner with whom it might achieve this goal.
 
     During February and early March 1998, the BankAmerica Board met on several
occasions to discuss broad strategic options available to BankAmerica. These
discussions included a review of changes in the industry, the industry's
financial performance, the financial services consolidation trend,
characteristics of recent mergers and acquisitions of banks and non-bank
entities, and the status of BankAmerica as a competitive acquiror and as a
desirable target or partner in a business combination. During that same period,
senior management of BankAmerica met with Goldman, Sachs & Co. ("GOLDMAN SACHS")
to discuss generally the possibility of a merger of equals involving
BankAmerica.
 
     In mid-March 1998, during the course of a telephone conversation regarding
legislative developments affecting the banking industry, Michael E. O'Neill,
Vice Chairman and Chief Financial Officer of BankAmerica, and James H. Hance,
Jr., Vice Chairman and Chief Financial Officer of NationsBank, agreed to meet



later in the month to discuss their two companies. At their meeting on March 27,
1998, Mr. Hance and Mr. O'Neill discussed the strategic plans of each of the two
companies and their compatibility, the balance sheets, earnings and credit
quality of each company and the benefits and cost savings that such a
transaction might provide. They also identified the following issues to be
discussed by the chief executive officers of the companies: how the board of
directors of a combined company would be constituted; who would manage a
combined company; where the principal offices of a combined company would be
located; and what the name of a combined company would be. Over the next few
days Mr. Hance and Mr. O'Neill had several telephone conversations to discuss
further the possible terms of a merger. During their discussions, Messrs. Hance
and O'Neill expressed the view that such a merger of equals could be beneficial
for each company and its respective shareholders in view of the characteristics
of the companies' businesses, the accelerating trend toward consolidation in
these businesses and in the financial services industry generally, and the
nationwide franchise, centered in high growth markets, that a merger would
create.
 
     On April 1, 1998, Hugh L. McColl, Jr., Chief Executive Officer of
NationsBank, and David A. Coulter, Chairman, President and Chief Executive
Officer of BankAmerica, met to discuss a possible merger of the two companies.
Messrs. Hance and O'Neill also continued their discussions with respect to the
possible terms of a merger. On April 2, 1998, Messrs. McColl and Coulter
preliminarily agreed, subject to conducting due diligence and finalizing terms
and conditions, to recommend a "merger of equals," with no premium to either
party, to their respective Boards of Directors. The recommendation that there be
no premium to either party reflected the parties' commitment to a true merger of
equals in which control is shared, so that no control premium would be
appropriate. In addition, by structuring the transaction so that no premium
would be paid to either party, the parties intended that the shareholders of
both parties share the financial benefits of the combination, rather than
providing for the shareholders of only one party to enjoy the benefit of a
premium.
 
     On April 6, 1998, NationsBank engaged Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith
Incorporated ("MERRILL LYNCH") to render to the NationsBank Board its opinion as
to the fairness from a financial point of view to the NationsBank Shareholders
of the Exchange Ratio. Over the next few days, the two companies, and their
respective legal and financial advisors, conducted mutual due diligence. During
the same period, senior management of the two companies, and their respective
legal representatives, negotiated the terms of the proposed Merger Agreement,
Stock Option Agreements (as described herein) and other related agreements.
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     On Monday, April 6, 1998, the Executive Committee of the NationsBank Board
(the "NATIONSBANK EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE") and certain members of NationsBank's
senior management reviewed a proposal to enter into a merger agreement with
BankAmerica. At the meeting, NationsBank senior management discussed the
contacts with BankAmerica to date and the proposed terms for such a merger
according to the preliminary understanding reached between Messrs. McColl and
Coulter on April 2, 1998. NationsBank senior management discussed the historical
performance and strategies of BankAmerica and NationsBank and the preliminary
financial and other terms of the proposed transaction, including the potential
pro forma impact of the merger (taking into account possible expense savings and
operating efficiencies that might be generated by such a transaction) and the
composition of the Combined Company's board of directors. At the conclusion of
the meeting, the NationsBank Executive Committee adopted a resolution approving
the merger proposal and recommending its approval to the NationsBank Board.
 
     On April 9, 1998, the BankAmerica Board held a special meeting to consider
the proposed merger with NationsBank. At this meeting, senior management of
BankAmerica, together with BankAmerica's legal and financial advisors, reviewed
for the BankAmerica Board the strategic investigation and due diligence
BankAmerica had conducted, the discussions and contacts with NationsBank to
date, previous discussions relating to the proposed merger by the Executive
Committee of the BankAmerica Board, the historical performance and strategies of
BankAmerica and NationsBank, the financial and other terms of the proposed
transaction (including the potential pro forma impact of the merger and the
proposed composition of the Combined Company's board of directors), and the
other terms of the proposed Merger Agreement, Stock Option Agreements and other
agreements. BankAmerica's financial advisor presented to the BankAmerica Board
the financial analysis described under "--Opinion of BankAmerica's Financial
Advisor," and stated its oral opinion that, as of the date of the meeting, an
at-market exchange ratio in the merger was fair, from a financial point of view,
to BankAmerica's shareholders. BankAmerica's legal advisor also discussed with
the BankAmerica Board the proposed Employment Agreements (as defined herein)
with certain members of senior management in connection with the proposed
merger. See "--Interests of Certain Persons in the Merger." In addition, Mr.
McColl addressed the BankAmerica Board at this meeting and answered questions
from the members of the BankAmerica Board. Following further discussion and
questions, the members of the BankAmerica Board voted, by unanimous vote of the
eleven directors present at the meeting, subject to approval of the transactions



by the NationsBank Board, to approve the proposed Merger Agreement and the
transactions contemplated thereby including the Stock Option Agreements and the
Employment Agreements.
 
     On April 10, 1998, the NationsBank Board held a special meeting to consider
the proposed merger with BankAmerica. At this meeting, senior management of
NationsBank, together with its financial and legal advisors, reviewed for the
NationsBank Board the strategic investigation and due diligence NationsBank had
conducted, the discussions and contacts with BankAmerica to date, previous
discussions relating to the proposed merger by the Executive Committee of the
NationsBank Board, the historical performance and strategies of BankAmerica and
NationsBank, the financial and other terms of the proposed transaction
(including the potential pro forma impact of the merger (taking into account
possible expense savings and operating efficiencies that might be generated by
such a transaction) and the proposed composition of the Combined Company's board
of directors), and the other terms of the proposed Merger Agreement, Stock
Option Agreements and other agreements. NationsBank's financial advisor, based
on the financial analysis described under "--Opinion of NationsBank's Financial
Advisor," gave its oral opinion to the NationsBank Board that, as of the date of
the meeting, the proposed exchange ratio in the merger was fair, from a
financial point of view, to the shareholders of NationsBank. The NationsBank
Board also reviewed the proposed employment agreements with certain members of
senior management in connection with the proposed merger. See "--Interests of
Certain Persons in the Merger." In addition, Mr. Coulter addressed the
NationsBank Board at this meeting and answered questions from the members of the
NationsBank Board. Following further discussion and questions, the members of
the NationsBank Board voted, by unanimous vote of the 25 directors present at
the meeting, to approve the proposed Merger Agreement and the transactions
contemplated thereby including the Stock Option Agreements and the Employment
Agreements.
 
     Following conclusion of the meeting of the NationsBank Board, on April 10,
1998, BankAmerica and NationsBank executed and delivered the Merger Agreement
and the Stock Option Agreements, and
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NationsBank executed employment agreements, to be effective upon completion of
the Merger, with certain executive officers of BankAmerica and of NationsBank.
 
REASONS OF NATIONSBANK FOR THE MERGER
 
     In reaching its determination to approve the Merger Agreement, the Stock
Option Agreements and the related transactions (including the Reincorporation
Merger and the Merger), the NationsBank Board considered a number of factors, of
which the following are the material factors:
 
          (i) (a) its knowledge and analysis of the financial services industry
     environment, including rapid consolidation, trends in technology and
     increasing nationwide competition in the financial services industry and
     the need to anticipate, and best position NationsBank in light of, industry
     trends, (b) its belief that a combination of NationsBank and BankAmerica
     will enhance the Combined Company's ability to compete effectively with
     other bank holding companies and other financial service providers and
     expand its banking franchise to serve a significantly greater number of
     customers, and (c) BankAmerica's unique franchise, especially its
     positioning in Arizona, California, Nevada and Washington locations, long
     desirable to NationsBank because of their dynamic population growth
     environment and position to create a truly coast-to-coast franchise;
 
          (ii) its evaluation of the financial terms of the merger-of-equals
     structure and the effect of those financial terms on the shareholders of
     NationsBank; the belief that such terms are fair to and in the best
     interests of NationsBank and the shareholders of NationsBank and are
     consistent with NationsBank's long-term strategy of enhancing shareholder
     value through expansion, including its long-term goal of creating a
     coast-to-coast franchise; and the expectation that the Merger will be
     non-dilutive and accretive to earnings per share in 1999 (with pro forma
     fully diluted combined earnings per share projected at $4.49 for 1998 and
     $5.59 for 1999), based on consensus "street" earnings per share estimates
     published by Institutional Brokers Estimate System ("IBES") for both
     NationsBank and BankAmerica; however, the NationsBank Board noted that the
     Combined Company's ability to achieve such results would be dependent upon
     various factors, a number of which would be beyond its control, including
     the regulatory environment, economic conditions and unanticipated changes
     in business conditions and inflation, and there could be no assurance in
     this regard;
 
          (iii) its knowledge and review of the financial condition, results of
     operations and business operations and prospects of BankAmerica, as well as
     the results of NationsBank's due diligence review of BankAmerica, and its
     belief that BankAmerica is a high quality franchise with a respected and
     capable management team and a compatible approach to customer service and



     shareholder value;
 
          (iv) its belief that the Merger represents an opportunity to leverage
     NationsBank's technology, management, infrastructure, products, marketing,
     and lines of business over a large consumer, business and corporate
     customer base through BankAmerica's geographically diverse distribution
     network, and the possibility of achieving significant expense savings and
     operating efficiencies (estimated to grow over two years to $1.3 billion
     per year on an after-tax basis) through, among other things, the
     elimination of duplicate efforts, as well as the belief that the Merger
     could provide revenue growth opportunities based on the Combined Company's
     leadership in the rapidly growing Arizona, California, Nevada and
     Washington markets and the potential cross-selling opportunities available
     to the Combined Company;
 
          (v) the non-financial terms of the Merger Agreement and related
     agreements, including that nine members of the BankAmerica Board, including
     Mr. Coulter, and eleven members of the NationsBank Board, including Mr.
     McColl, would comprise the Combined Company's board of directors; that Mr.
     McColl would be Chairman and Chief Executive Officer and Mr. Coulter would
     be President of the Combined Company; that the Combined Company will have
     greater depth of management talent than either company on its own (see
     "Management and Operations after Merger"); that the corporate headquarters
     would be in Charlotte, North Carolina and the wholesale bank headquarters
     would be in San Francisco, California; the employment agreements with
     Messrs. Coulter, Hance, Lewis, Murray and O'Neill and benefits potentially
     realizable by other employees of BankAmerica (see "--Interests of Certain
     Persons in the Merger"); that the corporate name would be BankAmerica
     Corporation and that both companies have strong brand names that can be
     leveraged in building the Combined Company; and
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     the terms of the Stock Option Agreements (see "--NationsBank and
     BankAmerica Stock Option Agreements");
 
          (vi) the fact that the Combined Company will be incorporated in
     Delaware which is widely regarded to have the most developed body of
     corporate law among U.S. states;
 
          (vii) the belief that the Merger would receive requisite regulatory
     approvals (see "--Regulatory Matters"); and
 
          (viii) the expectation that the Reincorporation Merger and the Merger
     would each constitute a "reorganization" under Section 368(a) of the Code
     and that the Merger would be accounted for as a "pooling-of-interests" for
     accounting and financial reporting purposes (see "--Material Federal Income
     Tax Consequences" and "--Accounting Treatment").
 
     In recommending the approval of the Merger Agreement and the transactions
contemplated thereby, including the Reincorporation Merger and the Merger, the
NationsBank Board also considered the opinion of Merrill Lynch that, as of the
date of such opinion, the Exchange Ratio was fair from a financial point of view
to the NationsBank Shareholders. Such opinion was delivered to the NationsBank
Board orally on April 10, 1998 and subsequently confirmed in writing. Because of
its familiarity with and knowledge of the banking industry, BankAmerica and the
terms of and strategic rationale for the proposed merger (including the absence
of a premium to either party), and because of Merrill Lynch's ability to provide
such opinion orally, the NationsBank Board did not require any written materials
from Merrill Lynch at the time of delivery of such oral opinion. Merrill Lynch's
delivery of its oral opinion was accompanied by a brief oral presentation. The
NationsBank Board was advised that, in arriving at such opinion, Merrill Lynch
relied upon publicly available information and certain financial information
provided to Merrill Lynch by the senior management of each of BankAmerica and
NationsBank. The material financial information provided to Merrill Lynch by the
senior management of each of BankAmerica and NationsBank, and discussed during
due diligence conversations, related to the expected synergies and cost savings
to be generated by the Merger, as set forth above, as well as anticipated merger
and restructuring items, as set forth in the pro forma financial information
contained herein. Although the senior management of NationsBank and BankAmerica
also provided Merrill Lynch with 1998 management earnings projections (including
underlying credit quality analysis and capital ratio projections), such
management earnings projections were materially consistent with median IBES
forecasts. The senior management of NationsBank indicated to Merrill Lynch that
they expected NationsBank's stand-alone 1998 earnings per share to be $4.62 on a
diluted basis (compared with the median IBES estimate at that time of $4.73).
The senior management of BankAmerica indicated to Merrill Lynch that they
expected BankAmerica's stand-alone 1998 earnings per share to be $5.03 on a
diluted basis (compared with the median IBES estimate at that time of $4.90). In
light of this consistency, only median IBES earnings forecasts were used by
Merrill Lynch in connection with its quantitative analyses performed in arriving
at its opinion, and management earnings projections were relied upon by Merrill
Lynch for the purpose of confirming such consistency. Management earnings



projections were not included in the presentations of Merrill Lynch or senior
management to the NationsBank Board in connection with the NationsBank Board's
consideration of the Merger Agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby.
See "--Opinion of NationsBank's Financial Advisor."
 
     The foregoing discussion of the information and factors considered by the
NationsBank Board is not intended to be exhaustive but includes all material
factors considered by the NationsBank Board. In reaching its determination to
approve the Reincorporation Merger and the Merger, the NationsBank Board did not
assign any relative or specific weights to the foregoing factors, and individual
directors may have given differing weights to differing factors. After
deliberating with respect to the Reincorporation Merger, the Merger and other
transactions contemplated by the Merger Agreement and the Stock Option
Agreements, and considering, among other things, the matters discussed above,
the 25 members of the NationsBank Board in attendance at the meeting unanimously
approved the Merger Agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby,
including the Reincorporation Merger and the Merger, as being in the best
interests of NationsBank and its shareholders.
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     BASED ON THE FOREGOING, AND THE OPINION OF MERRILL LYNCH REFERRED TO ABOVE,
THE NATIONSBANK BOARD UNANIMOUSLY RECOMMENDS THAT NATIONSBANK SHAREHOLDERS VOTE
"FOR" THE APPROVAL OF THE MERGER AGREEMENT AND THE TRANSACTIONS CONTEMPLATED
THEREBY, INCLUDING THE REINCORPORATION MERGER AND THE MERGER.
 
REASONS OF BANKAMERICA FOR THE MERGER
 
     The BankAmerica Board believes that the consummation of the Merger presents
a unique opportunity to create a premier financial services company with a truly
national banking franchise. In reaching its conclusion that the Merger is fair
to and in the best interests of BankAmerica Shareholders, the BankAmerica Board
consulted with BankAmerica management as well as with its financial and legal
advisors, and considered a number of factors, of which the following are the
material factors:
 
          (i) the BankAmerica Board's familiarity with and review of
     BankAmerica's business, operations, financial condition, earnings and
     prospects;
 
          (ii) the anticipated effectiveness of the Merger in furthering
     BankAmerica's strategy to be a national financial services provider with
     the expected concomitant creation of value for BankAmerica Shareholders,
     and the benefits associated with NationsBank's franchise in the Southeast,
     Southwest, Midwest and Mid-Atlantic, as well as its strong consumer banking
     and commercial banking franchises, the depth of its management team and the
     quality of its operations;
 
          (iii) a review of the business, operations, financial condition,
     earnings and general and financial prospects (based upon IBES forecasts) of
     each of NationsBank and BankAmerica, including the results of BankAmerica's
     due diligence review of NationsBank's businesses;
 
          (iv) the scale, scope and strength of the banking operations of the
     Combined Company, including that the Combined Company would rank first
     among banking franchises in its service of 29 million household customers
     with approximately 4,800 offices and approximately 14,700 ATMs, rank first
     with $212 billion in mortgage servicing and $160 billion in consumer loans,
     and rank second with $51 billion in mutual funds;
 
          (v) the global wholesale banking market of the Combined Company as a
     premier international services provider to United States corporations, with
     offices in 38 countries;
 
          (vi) the expected improved stability of and creation of value for the
     Combined Company's businesses and earnings relative to BankAmerica on a
     stand-alone basis made possible by the Merger, as a result of substantially
     greater geographic, asset and line-of-business diversification;
 
          (vii) the anticipated financial impact of the proposed transaction on
     the Combined Company's future financial performance and on BankAmerica
     Shareholders, including, without limitation, that the transaction is
     expected to be accretive to the Combined Company's earnings (with pro forma
     fully diluted combined earnings per share projected at $4.49 for 1998 and
     $5.59 for 1999); however, the BankAmerica Board noted that the Combined
     Company's ability to achieve such results would depend on various factors,
     a number of which would be beyond its control, including the regulatory
     environment, economic conditions, unanticipated changes in business
     conditions and inflation, and that there could be no assurance in this
     regard; the BankAmerica Board was also informed that the tangible book
     value per share of BankAmerica Common Stock at December 31, 1997 would
     decrease by 13.3% on a pro forma basis, compared with a 3.6% increase in
     the tangible book value per share of NationsBank Common Stock;



 
          (viii) the expectation that the Merger will result in synergies for
     the Combined Company's operations, including an advantageous cost structure
     relative to competitors and to BankAmerica on a stand-alone basis. The
     BankAmerica Board noted that, although no assurances could be given that
     any particular level of cost synergies will be achieved, the managements of
     NationsBank and BankAmerica had identified potential after-tax synergies in
     the form of broad-based, after-tax cost savings of approximately $1.3
     billion, representing 10% of combined expenses, fully phased in over two
     years. The BankAmerica Board also noted, without attempting to quantify,
     the possibility of enhancing revenues through cross-selling opportunities.
     See "Management and Operations After the Merger;"
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          (ix) the structure of the Merger and the terms of the Merger Agreement
     and the Stock Option Agreements, which were reciprocal in nature, and the
     expectation that the Merger will qualify as a reorganization under Section
     368(a) of the Code and as a "pooling of interests" for accounting purposes;
 
          (x) the non-financial terms of the Merger Agreement and related
     agreements, including that nine members of the BankAmerica Board, including
     Mr. Coulter, and that 11 members of the NationsBank Board, including Mr.
     McColl, would comprise the Combined Company's board of directors; that Mr.
     McColl would be Chairman and Chief Executive Officer and Mr. Coulter would
     be President of the Combined Company; that it is the present intention of
     the BankAmerica Board and the NationsBank Board and of Mr. McColl that Mr.
     Coulter will succeed Mr. McColl as Chairman and Chief Executive Officer
     upon Mr. McColl's retirement from that position; that the Combined Company
     will have greater depth of management talent than either company on its own
     (see "Management and Operations After the Merger"); that the corporate
     headquarters would be in Charlotte, North Carolina and the wholesale bank
     headquarters would be in San Francisco, California; the employment
     agreements with Messrs. Coulter, Hance, Lewis, Murray and O'Neill and
     benefits potentially realizable by other employees of BankAmerica (see
     "--Interests of Certain Persons in the Merger"); that the corporate name
     would be BankAmerica Corporation and that both companies have strong brand
     names that can be leveraged in building the Combined Company; and the terms
     of the Stock Option Agreements (see "--NationsBank and BankAmerica Stock
     Option Agreements");
 
          (xi) the belief of BankAmerica's senior management and of the
     BankAmerica Board that NationsBank and BankAmerica share a compatible
     culture and that their managements possess complementary skills and
     expertise. In this regard, the BankAmerica Board took into account the fact
     that the managements of NationsBank and BankAmerica had each demonstrated
     the ability to successfully integrate substantial combinations in a timely
     manner;
 
          (xii) the fact that the Combined Company will be incorporated in
     Delaware which is widely regarded to have the most developed body of
     corporate law among U.S. states; and
 
          (xiii) the belief that the Merger would receive requisite regulatory
     approvals (see "--Regulatory Matters").
 
     In recommending the approval of the Merger Agreement, including the Merger,
the BankAmerica Board also considered the opinion of Goldman Sachs (including
the assumptions and financial information relied upon by Goldman Sachs in
arriving at such opinion, some of which financial information was provided to
Goldman Sachs by the senior management of each of BankAmerica and NationsBank)
that, as of the date of such opinion, the Exchange Ratio was fair from a
financial point of view to BankAmerica's Shareholders. The assumptions and
financial information relied upon by Goldman Sachs in arriving at its opinion
were derived from publicly available information and internal information
received by Goldman Sachs from senior management of BankAmerica and NationsBank.
The material financial information provided to Goldman Sachs by the senior
management of each of BankAmerica and NationsBank, and discussed during due
diligence conversations, related to the expected synergies and cost savings to
be generated by the Merger, as set forth above, as well as anticipated merger
and restructuring items, as set forth in the pro forma financial information
contained herein. Although the senior management of NationsBank and BankAmerica
also provided Goldman Sachs with 1998 management earnings projections (including
underlying credit quality analysis and capital ratio projections), such
management earnings projections were materially consistent with median IBES
forecasts. The senior management of BankAmerica indicated to Goldman Sachs that
they expected BankAmerica's stand-alone 1998 earnings per share to be $5.03 on a
diluted basis (compared with the median IBES estimate at that time of $4.90).
The senior management of NationsBank indicated to Goldman Sachs that they
expected NationsBank's stand-alone 1998 earnings per share to be $4.62 on a
diluted basis (compared with the median IBES estimate at that time of $4.73). In
light of this consistency, only median IBES earnings forecasts were used by
Goldman Sachs in connection with its quantitative analyses performed in arriving



at its opinion, and management earnings projections were relied upon by Goldman
Sachs for the purpose of confirming such consistency. Management earnings
projections were not included in the presentations of Goldman Sachs or senior
management to the BankAmerica Board in connection with the
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BankAmerica Board's consideration of the Merger Agreement and the transactions
contemplated thereby. See "--Opinion of BankAmerica's Financial Advisor."
 
     The foregoing discussion of the information and factors considered by the
BankAmerica Board is not intended to be exhaustive but includes all material
factors it considered. In view of the factors considered in connection with its
evaluation of the Merger, the BankAmerica Board did not find it practicable to
and did not quantify or otherwise assign relative weights to the factors
considered in reaching its determination. In addition, individual members of the
BankAmerica Board may have given different weights to different factors.
 
     BASED ON THE FOREGOING, AND THE OPINION OF GOLDMAN SACHS REFERRED TO ABOVE,
THE BANKAMERICA BOARD UNANIMOUSLY RECOMMENDS THAT BANKAMERICA SHAREHOLDERS VOTE
"FOR" ADOPTION OF THE MERGER AGREEMENT AND THE TRANSACTIONS CONTEMPLATED
THEREBY, INCLUDING THE MERGER.
 
OPINION OF NATIONSBANK'S FINANCIAL ADVISOR
 
     NationsBank retained Merrill Lynch to render to the NationsBank Board its
opinion as to the fairness from a financial point of view to the NationsBank
Shareholders of the Exchange Ratio. On April 10, 1998, Merrill Lynch stated to
the NationsBank Board its oral opinion that, as of such date and based upon and
subject to the factors and assumptions set forth therein, the Exchange Ratio was
fair from a financial point of view to the NationsBank Shareholders. Such
opinion was confirmed in writing on April 13, 1998 and again as of the date of
this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus (the "MERRILL LYNCH OPINION").
 
     THE FULL TEXT OF THE MERRILL LYNCH OPINION, WHICH SETS FORTH THE
ASSUMPTIONS MADE, MATTERS CONSIDERED, AND QUALIFICATIONS AND LIMITATIONS ON THE
REVIEW UNDERTAKEN BY MERRILL LYNCH, IS ATTACHED AS APPENDIX E TO THIS JOINT
PROXY STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS AND IS INCORPORATED HEREIN BY REFERENCE. THE SUMMARY
OF THE MERRILL LYNCH OPINION SET FORTH IN THIS JOINT PROXY STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS
IS QUALIFIED IN ITS ENTIRETY BY REFERENCE TO THE FULL TEXT OF THE MERRILL LYNCH
OPINION. NATIONSBANK SHAREHOLDERS ARE URGED TO READ SUCH OPINION IN ITS
ENTIRETY. THE MERRILL LYNCH OPINION WAS PROVIDED TO THE NATIONSBANK BOARD FOR
ITS INFORMATION AND IS DIRECTED ONLY TO THE FAIRNESS FROM A FINANCIAL POINT OF
VIEW OF THE EXCHANGE RATIO TO THE NATIONSBANK SHAREHOLDERS, DOES NOT ADDRESS THE
MERITS OF THE UNDERLYING DECISION BY NATIONSBANK TO ENGAGE IN THE REORGANIZATION
AND DOES NOT CONSTITUTE A RECOMMENDATION TO ANY NATIONSBANK SHAREHOLDER AS TO
HOW SUCH NATIONSBANK SHAREHOLDER SHOULD VOTE ON THE MERGER AGREEMENT AND THE
TRANSACTIONS CONTEMPLATED THEREBY. MERRILL LYNCH CONSENTS TO THE SUMMARIZATION
OF ITS OPINION IN, AND ATTACHMENT OF ITS OPINION TO, THIS JOINT PROXY
STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS.
 
     The summary set forth below does not purport to be a complete description
of the analyses underlying the Merrill Lynch Opinion. The preparation of a
fairness opinion is a complex analytic process involving various determinations
as to the most appropriate and relevant methods of financial analysis and the
application of those methods to the particular circumstances and, therefore,
such an opinion is not readily susceptible to partial analysis or summary
description. In arriving at its opinion, Merrill Lynch did not attribute any
particular weight to any analysis or factor considered by it, but, rather, made
qualitative judgments as to the significance and relevance of each analysis and
factor. Accordingly, Merrill Lynch believes that its analyses must be considered
as a whole and that selecting portions of its analyses, without considering all
analyses, would create an incomplete view of the process underlying the Merrill
Lynch Opinion.
 
     In performing its analyses, numerous assumptions were made with respect to
industry performance, general business, economic, market and financial
conditions and other matters, many of which are beyond the control of Merrill
Lynch, NationsBank or BankAmerica. Any estimates contained in the analyses
performed by Merrill Lynch are not necessarily indicative of actual values or
future results, which may be significantly more or less favorable than suggested
by such analyses. Additionally, estimates of the value of businesses or
securities do not purport to be appraisals or to reflect the prices at which
such businesses or securities might actually be sold. Accordingly, such analyses
and estimates are inherently subject to substantial uncertainty. In addition,
the Merrill Lynch Opinion was among several factors taken into consideration by
the NationsBank Board in making its determination to approve the Merger
Agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby, including the Merger.
Consequently, the Merrill Lynch analyses described below should not be viewed as
determinative of the decision of the NationsBank Board or NationsBank's
management with respect to the fairness of the Exchange Ratio.
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     In arriving at the Merrill Lynch Opinion, Merrill Lynch, among other
things, (i) reviewed certain publicly available business and financial
information relating to BankAmerica and NationsBank that Merrill Lynch deemed to
be relevant, (ii) reviewed certain information, including financial forecasts
(which were materially consistent with median IBES forecasts), relating to the
respective businesses, earnings, cash flow, assets, liabilities and prospects of
BankAmerica and NationsBank as well as the amount and timing of the cost
savings, related expenses and synergies expected to result from the Merger (the
"EXPECTED SYNERGIES"), furnished to Merrill Lynch by senior management of each
of NationsBank and BankAmerica, respectively, (iii) conducted discussions with
members of senior management and representatives of BankAmerica and NationsBank
concerning the matters described in clauses (i) and (ii) above, including the
respective businesses, prospects, regulatory conditions and contingencies of
BankAmerica and NationsBank before and after giving effect to the Merger and the
Expected Synergies, (iv) reviewed the market prices and valuation multiples for
BankAmerica Common Stock and NationsBank Common Stock and compared them with
those of certain publicly traded companies that Merrill Lynch deemed to be
relevant, (v) reviewed the results of operations of BankAmerica and NationsBank
and compared them with those of certain publicly traded companies that Merrill
Lynch deemed to be relevant, (vi) compared the proposed financial terms of the
Merger with the financial terms of certain other transactions that Merrill Lynch
deemed to be relevant, (vii) reviewed the potential pro forma impact of the
Merger, (viii) reviewed the Merger Agreement, and (ix) reviewed such other
financial studies and analyses and took into account such other matters as
Merrill Lynch deemed necessary, including Merrill Lynch's assessment of general
economic, market and monetary conditions. Because the internal forecasts
provided to Merrill Lynch by the management of NationsBank and BankAmerica were
materially consistent with median IBES forecasts, Merrill Lynch used median IBES
forecasts in its analyses and relied upon the fact that they were materially
consistent with those provided to it by management.
 
     In preparing the Merrill Lynch Opinion, Merrill Lynch assumed and relied on
the accuracy and completeness of all information supplied or otherwise made
available to Merrill Lynch, discussed with or reviewed by or for Merrill Lynch,
or publicly available, and Merrill Lynch did not assume any responsibility for
independently verifying such information and Merrill Lynch has not undertaken an
independent evaluation or appraisal of any of the assets or liabilities of
BankAmerica or NationsBank or been furnished with any such evaluation or
appraisal. Merrill Lynch is not an expert in the evaluation of the allowance for
loan losses, and neither made an independent evaluation of the adequacy of the
allowance for loan losses of BankAmerica or NationsBank, nor reviewed any
individual credit files relating to BankAmerica or NationsBank, and, as a
result, Merrill Lynch assumed that the aggregate allowance for loan losses for
both BankAmerica and NationsBank is adequate to cover such losses and will be
adequate on a pro forma basis for the Combined Company. In addition, Merrill
Lynch did not assume any obligation to conduct, nor has it conducted, any
physical inspection of the properties or facilities of BankAmerica or
NationsBank. With respect to the financial forecast information and the Expected
Synergies furnished to or discussed with Merrill Lynch by BankAmerica or
NationsBank, Merrill Lynch assumed that they have been reasonably prepared or
reviewed and reflect the best currently available estimates and judgment of
BankAmerica's or NationsBank's management as to the expected future financial
performance of BankAmerica, NationsBank or the Combined Company, as the case may
be, and the Expected Synergies. Merrill Lynch further assumed that the Merger
will be accounted for as a "pooling of interests" under generally accepted
accounting principles ("GAAP") and that it will qualify as a tax-free
reorganization for U.S. federal income tax purposes.
 
     The Merrill Lynch Opinion is necessarily based upon market, economic and
other conditions as they existed on, and could be evaluated as of, the date of
such opinion. For the purposes of rendering the Merrill Lynch Opinion, Merrill
Lynch assumed, in all respects material to its analysis, that the
representations and warranties of each party in the Merger Agreement and all
related documents and instruments contained therein are true and correct, that
NationsBank and BankAmerica will each perform all of the covenants and
agreements required to be performed by it under the Merger Agreement, and that
all conditions to the consummation of the Merger will be satisfied without
waiver thereof. Merrill Lynch assumed that, in the course of obtaining the
necessary regulatory or other consents or approvals (contractual or otherwise)
for the Merger, no restrictions, including any divestiture requirements or
amendments or modifications, will be
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imposed that will have a material adverse effect on the contemplated benefits of
the Merger, including the Expected Synergies.
 
     The Merger provides for a fixed Exchange Ratio of 1.1316 shares of
NationsBank Common Stock for each share of BankAmerica Common Stock. Based on
the $76.4375 closing price of NationsBank Common Stock on April 9, 1998 (the



last trading day prior to the rendering of the oral opinion to the NationsBank
Board by Merrill Lynch), the Exchange Ratio resulted in an implied price per
BankAmerica Share of $86.50. After giving effect to the Merger, NationsBank
Shareholders would have a fully diluted ownership interest of approximately
54.7% in the pro forma Combined Company, based on the Exchange Ratio.
 
     The following is a brief summary of the material analyses underlying the
Merrill Lynch Opinion.
 
     Discounted Dividend Stream Analysis--BankAmerica.  Using a discounted
dividend stream analysis, Merrill Lynch estimated the present value of
BankAmerica's net income from which dividends can be paid from 1999 through 2003
on a stand-alone basis. The analysis assumed earnings estimates for BankAmerica
based on publicly available analysts' estimates of $4.90 per share for 1998 and
$5.54 per share for 1999 and a long-term annual growth rate of 12%. Merrill
Lynch assumed that BankAmerica's tangible common equity to tangible asset ratio
would be maintained at a minimum 5.5% level. Based on a current BankAmerica
Common Stock price of $86.50 (as of the close of trading on April 9, 1998), 2004
terminal multiples of 14.0x, 15.0x and 16.0x for the BankAmerica Common Stock
and discount rates of 13%, 14% and 15% (chosen to reflect different assumptions
regarding required rates of return of holders or prospective buyers of
BankAmerica Common Stock), the discounted dividend stream analysis indicated a
reference range of between $78.93 and $95.66 per share for BankAmerica Common
Stock. As indicated above, this analysis is not necessarily indicative of actual
values or actual future results and does not purport to reflect the prices at
which any securities may trade at the present or at any time in the future.
Discounted dividend stream analysis is a widely used valuation methodology, but
the results of such methodology are highly dependent upon the numerous
assumptions that must be made, including earnings growth rates, dividend payout
rates, terminal values and discount rates.
 
     Discounted Dividend Stream Analysis--NationsBank.  Using a discounted
dividend stream analysis, Merrill Lynch estimated the present value of
NationsBank's net income from which dividends can be paid from 1999 through 2003
on a stand-alone basis. The analysis assumed earnings estimates for NationsBank
based on publicly available analysts' estimates of $4.73 per share for 1998 and
$5.49 per share for 1999 and a long-term annual growth rate of 12%. Merrill
Lynch assumed that NationsBank's tangible common equity to tangible asset ratio
would be maintained at a minimum 5.5% level. Based on a current NationsBank
Common Stock price of $76.44 (as of the close of trading on April 9, 1998), 2004
terminal multiples of 14.0x, 15.0x and 16.0x for the NationsBank Common Stock
and discount rates of 13%, 14% and 15% (chosen to reflect different assumptions
regarding required rates of return of holders or prospective buyers of
NationsBank Common Stock), the discounted dividend stream analysis indicated a
reference range of between $77.11 and $93.84 per share for NationsBank Common
Stock. As indicated above, this analysis is not necessarily indicative of actual
values or actual future results and does not purport to reflect the prices at
which any securities may trade at the present or at any time in the future.
Discounted dividend stream analysis is a widely used valuation methodology, but
the results of such methodology are highly dependent upon the numerous
assumptions that must be made, including earnings growth rates, dividend payout
rates, terminal values and discount rates.
 
     Pro Forma Discounted Dividend Stream Analysis.  Merrill Lynch estimated the
present value of the Combined Company's net income from which dividends can be
paid from 1999 through 2003. The analysis assumed earnings estimates for the
Combined Company based on publicly available analysts' estimates of $9.92
billion for 1999, $10.4 billion for 2001, $11.6 billion for 2001, $13.0 billion
for 2002 and $14.6 billion for 2003. Merrill Lynch assumed that the combined
institution's tangible equity to asset ratio would be maintained at a minimum
5.5% level and that the Merger would yield after-tax synergies of approximately
$661 million in 1999, $1.322 billion in 2000 and a long-term growth rate of 8%
thereafter. Merrill Lynch further assumed that the Combined Company would incur
after-tax merger and reorganization charges of approximately $800 million. Based
on a current NationsBank Common Stock price of $76.44 (as of the close of
trading on April 9, 1998), 2004 terminal multiples of 14.0x, 15.0x and 16.0x and
a discount rate of 14%, the
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discounted dividend stream analysis indicated a reference range of between
$86.02 and $95.34, compared to $80.73 and $89.55 in the case of NationsBank
alone. As indicated above, this analysis is not necessarily indicative of actual
values or actual future results and does not purport to reflect the prices at
which any securities may trade at the present or at any time in the future.
Discounted dividend stream analysis is a widely used valuation methodology, but
the results of such methodology are highly dependent upon the numerous
assumptions that must be made, including earnings growth rates, dividend payout
rates, terminal values and discount rates.
 
     Analysis of Average Historical Exchange Ratios.  Merrill Lynch reviewed a
range of implied average exchange ratios (1.1141 to 1.1796) based on a
market-to-market deal utilizing average stock prices for NationsBank and



BankAmerica over selected trading periods.
 
     Contribution Analysis.  Merrill Lynch reviewed the relative contributions
of NationsBank (pro forma for pending acquisitions) and BankAmerica to the
Combined Company based on financial data as of December 31, 1997 and the
NationsBank Common Stock price and BankAmerica Common Stock price of $76.4375
and $86.50, respectively, as of April 9, 1998. Merrill Lynch compared the pro
forma fully diluted equity ownership interests of NationsBank and BankAmerica of
54.7% and 45.3%, respectively, with NationsBank's and BankAmerica's percentage
contributions to (i) total assets of 54.4% and 45.6%, respectively, (ii) total
loans (gross) of 51.3% and 48.7%, respectively, (iii) total deposits of 50.2%
and 49.8%, respectively, (iv) common equity of 56.2% and 43.8%, respectively,
(v) tangible common equity of 50.2% and 49.8%, respectively, (vi) fully diluted
market capitalization (based on stated shares outstanding and options accounted
for under the treasury-stock method at current market price) of 54.7% and 45.3%,
respectively, (vii) 1998 estimated net income (based on publicly available
analysts' earnings estimates) of 56.8% and 43.2%, respectively, and (viii) 1999
estimated net income (based on publicly available analysts' earnings estimates)
of 57.5% and 42.5%, respectively. The average contributions of NationsBank and
BankAmerica were 53.9% and 46.1%, respectively.
 
     Comparison of Selected Comparable Companies.  Merrill Lynch compared
selected operating and stock market results of NationsBank and BankAmerica to
the publicly available corresponding data of certain other companies that
Merrill Lynch deemed to be relevant, including First Union Corporation, Norwest
Corporation, Wells Fargo & Co., Fleet Financial Group, Inc., National City
Corporation, PNC Bank Corporation, Wachovia Corporation, U.S. Bancorp, Mellon
Bank Corporation, Sun Trust Bank Inc., Banc One Corporation, First Chicago NBD
Corporation, and BankBoston Corporation (collectively, the "PEER GROUP"). This
comparison showed, among other things, that for the year ended December 31,
1997, (i) NationsBank's and BankAmerica's net interest margins were 3.79% and
4.06%, respectively, compared with a mean of 4.66% for the Peer Group, (ii)
NationsBank's and BankAmerica's "efficiency ratios" (defined as non-interest
expenses divided by the sum of non-interest income and net interest income
before provision for loan losses) were 53.83% and 56.46%, respectively, compared
with a mean of 56.34% for the Peer Group, and (iii) NationsBank's and
BankAmerica's returns on average equity were 15.26% and 15.88%, respectively,
compared to a mean of 17.96% for the Peer Group. The comparison also indicated
that (i) at December 31, 1997, (a) NationsBank's and BankAmerica's equity to
asset ratios were 7.97% and 7.62%, respectively, compared with a mean of 8.42%
for the Peer Group, (b) NationsBank's and BankAmerica's tangible equity to
tangible asset ratios were 4.73% and 5.79%, respectively, compared with a mean
of 6.63% for the Peer Group, (c) NationsBank's and BankAmerica's Tier 1 capital
(as defined herein) ratios were 6.50% and 7.53%, respectively, compared with a
mean of 7.98% for the Peer Group, (d) NationsBank's and BankAmerica's total
capital (as defined herein) ratios were 10.89% and 11.56%, respectively,
compared with a mean of 12.01% for the Peer Group, (e) NationsBank's and
BankAmerica's ratios of non-performing assets to total assets were 0.43% and
0.53%, respectively, compared with a mean of 0.39% for the Peer Group, (f)
NationsBank's and BankAmerica's ratios of non-performing loans to total loans
were 0.71% and 0.72%, respectively, compared with a mean of 0.39% for the Peer
Group, (g) NationsBank's and BankAmerica's ratios of loan loss reserves to
non-performing loans were 270.05% and 390.19%, respectively, compared with a
mean of 421.06% for the Peer Group, (h) NationsBank's and BankAmerica's ratios
of loan loss reserves to non-performing assets were 245.11% and 253.99%,
respectively, compared with a mean of 353.02% for the Peer Group; and (ii) as of
April 9, 1998, (a) NationsBank's and BankAmerica's ratios of market prices to
52-week high were 100.00% and 92.89%, respectively, compared with the mean and
median for the Peer Group of 98.01% and 98.24%,
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respectively, (b) NationsBank's and BankAmerica's market prices as multiples of
stated book value were 2.94x and 3.10x, respectively, compared with the mean and
median for Peer Group of 3.69x and 3.62x, respectively, (c) NationsBank's and
BankAmerica's market prices as multiples of stated tangible book value were
5.14x and 4.20x, respectively, compared with the mean and median for the Peer
Group of 5.00x and 4.23x, respectively, (d) NationsBank's and BankAmerica's
market prices per share as multiples of 1998 estimated earnings per share
("EPS") (calculated in accordance with GAAP) were 16.16x and 17.65x,
respectively, compared with the mean and median for the Peer Group of 18.96x and
18.80x, respectively, (e) NationsBank's and BankAmerica's market prices per
share as multiples of 1999 estimated EPS (calculated in accordance with GAAP)
were 13.92x and 15.61x, respectively, compared with the mean and median for the
Peer Group of 16.65x and 16.01x, respectively, (f) NationsBank's and
BankAmerica's market prices per share as multiples of 1998 estimated EPS
(calculated in accordance with the cash method) were 14.74x and 16.00x,
respectively, compared with the mean and median for the Peer Group of 17.38x and
17.16x, respectively, (g) NationsBank's and BankAmerica's market prices per
share as multiples of 1999 estimated EPS (calculated in accordance with the cash
method) were 12.86x and 14.31x, respectively, compared with the mean and median
for the Peer Group of 15.44x and 15.48x, respectively, (h) NationsBank's and



BankAmerica's dividend yields per share were 2.22% and 1.59%, respectively,
compared with the mean and median for the Peer Group of 2.17% and 2.21%,
respectively, and (i) NationsBank's and BankAmerica's dividend per share payout
were 32.14% and 28.16%, respectively, compared with the mean and median for the
Peer Group of 37.04% and 37.98%, respectively.
 
     Pro Forma Financial Impact.  Merrill Lynch analyzed the pro forma financial
impact of the Merger on the EPS during calendar years 1999 and 2000, the book
value, the tangible book value and the dividend of NationsBank and BankAmerica.
Based on publicly available analysts' earnings estimates and management
estimates of after-tax synergies of approximately $661 million in 1999 and $1.3
billion in 2000, the analysis indicated that the Merger would result in EPS
accretion of 1.9% and 14.3% in 1999 for NationsBank and BankAmerica,
respectively, and EPS accretion of 7.2% and 20.2% in 2000 for NationsBank and
BankAmerica, respectively. Assuming an after-tax merger and reorganization
charge of $800 million, the Merger would result in book value per share dilution
of 4.1% for NationsBank and book value per share accretion of 1.5% for
BankAmerica. The analysis also indicated that the Merger would result in
tangible book value per share accretion of 4.4% for NationsBank and tangible
book value per share dilution of 9.3% for BankAmerica. The analysis further
indicated that the Merger would result in dividend per share accretion of 13.8%
for BankAmerica, but would have no dividend per share impact on NationsBank.
 
     Review of Selected Merger-of-Equals Transactions.  Merrill Lynch reviewed
the financial terms, to the extent publicly available, of ten selected
merger-of-equals transactions in the banking industry. Merrill Lynch reviewed
the premiums offered in the selected merger-of-equals transactions relative to
market value contributions, assuming a constant market capitalization based on
closing stock prices prior to the announcement of such transactions. The
analysis indicated that the premium paid in the selected merger-of-equals
transactions ranged from 0.7% to 9.0%. No premium is being paid to either party
in the Merger.
 
     None of the selected merger-of-equals transactions reviewed was identical
to the Merger, and, accordingly, an analysis of the foregoing necessarily
involves complex considerations and judgments concerning differences in
financial and operational characteristics of the companies involved in the
selected merger-of-equals transactions and other factors that could affect the
acquisition of the transactions selected compared to the Merger.
 
     Pursuant to a letter agreement, dated as of April 7, 1998, between
NationsBank and Merrill Lynch, NationsBank agreed to pay Merrill Lynch, up to a
maximum of $50 million, (i) a fee of $5 million contingent upon and payable upon
the earlier of either the date that Merrill Lynch delivers the Merrill Lynch
Opinion or the execution of the Merger Agreement, and (ii) if, during the period
Merrill Lynch is retained by NationsBank or within two years thereafter,
NationsBank and BankAmerica consummate a merger transaction, an additional fee
of $20 million plus 0.20% of the increased "market capitalization" (calculated
as the greater of (a) zero, and (b) the difference between (1) the combined
market capitalization at the market close on the trading day immediately
preceding the consummation of the transaction, minus (2) the combined market
capitalization at the market close on April 9, 1998). The "combined market
capitalization" on any
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date is the sum of the market capitalizations of NationsBank and BankAmerica
based on the closing share price of each entity's common stock on such date and
the number of fully diluted shares of common stock outstanding for each entity
on April 9, 1998. Assuming that the Merger was consummated on June 26, 1998, the
total fee payable to Merrill Lynch would equal approximately $28.3 million. Any
fees previously paid to Merrill Lynch pursuant to clause (i) above will be
deducted from any fee to which Merrill Lynch is entitled pursuant to clause
(ii).
 
     Additionally, NationsBank agreed to reimburse Merrill Lynch for reasonable
out-of-pocket expenses, including, without limitation, reasonable fees and
disbursements of its legal counsel. NationsBank has also agreed to indemnify
Merrill Lynch and certain related persons for certain liabilities related to or
arising out of its engagement.
 
     NationsBank retained Merrill Lynch based upon Merrill Lynch's experience
and expertise. Merrill Lynch is an internationally recognized investment banking
and advisory firm. Merrill Lynch, as part of its investment banking business, is
continuously engaged in the valuation of businesses and securities in connection
with mergers and acquisitions, negotiated underwritings, competitive biddings,
secondary distributions of listed and unlisted securities, private placements
and valuations for corporate and other purposes.
 
     Merrill Lynch has in the past two years provided financial advisory,
investment banking and other services to BankAmerica and NationsBank and
received customary fees for the rendering of such services. The total amount
received by Merrill Lynch from NationsBank in the past two years for financial



advisory, investment banking and other services was approximately $35.5 million.
In addition, in the ordinary course of its securities business, Merrill Lynch
may actively trade debt and equity securities of BankAmerica and NationsBank and
their respective affiliates for its own account and for the accounts of
customers and, therefore, may from time to time hold a long or short position in
such securities.
 
OPINION OF BANKAMERICA'S FINANCIAL ADVISOR
 
     BankAmerica retained Goldman Sachs in connection with its consideration of
the Merger, because of Goldman Sachs' qualifications, expertise and reputation,
as well as its prior investment banking relationship with BankAmerica.
 
     Presentation by Goldman Sachs.  The following summarizes the material
financial analyses presented by Goldman Sachs to the BankAmerica Board at its
meeting on April 9, 1998, which analyses were considered by Goldman Sachs in
rendering the opinion described below. This summary is not a complete
description of the analyses underlying the opinion of Goldman Sachs or of
information presented at meetings between Goldman Sachs and representatives of
BankAmerica held in advance of the consideration by the BankAmerica Board of the
Merger transaction. See "The Merger--Background of the Merger."
 
     Summary Financial Comparison.  Goldman Sachs presented a summary financial
comparison of BankAmerica, NationsBank and other super-regional banks and bank
holding companies, consisting of Citicorp, The Chase Manhattan Corporation,
First Union Corporation, Banc One Corporation, Norwest Corporation, U.S.
Bancorp, Wells Fargo & Company, and First Chicago NBD Corporation (the "SUPER-
REGIONALS"), on the basis of various financial ratios and other indicators,
including price to EPS ratios, five-year EPS growth rates, historical price to
stated book value and tangible book value ratios, historical dividend yield and
compound annual rates of return. The Super-Regionals were selected for
comparison purposes through discussions with BankAmerica management and a review
of comparably sized banking institutions. Unless otherwise noted, financial
information presented was at or for the year ended December 31, 1997. Pro forma
adjustments were made for pending acquisitions. Market information presented was
as of April 8, 1998. EPS and price to EPS ratios were based upon median IBES
earnings estimates as of April 8, 1998. In its decision to use median IBES
estimates in its analyses, Goldman Sachs relied on the fact that they were
materially consistent with internal forecasts provided to it by senior
management of BankAmerica and NationsBank.
 
     Goldman Sachs compared estimated ratios of price to EPS and price to cash
EPS (EPS before goodwill amortization) for BankAmerica and NationsBank with the
median ratios for the Super-Regionals for 1998 and 1999. The estimated price to
EPS ratios for 1998 for BankAmerica and NationsBank were 17.3x and
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15.8x, respectively. The median price to EPS ratio for the Super-Regionals for
the same period was 18.7x. The estimated price to EPS ratios for 1999 for
BankAmerica and NationsBank were 15.3x and 13.5x, respectively. The median price
to EPS ratio for the Super-Regionals for the same period was 16.1x. The
estimated price to cash EPS ratios for 1998 for BankAmerica and NationsBank were
15.7x and 14.1x, respectively. The median price to cash EPS ratio for the
Super-Regionals for the same period was 16.4x. The estimated price to cash EPS
ratios for 1999 for BankAmerica and NationsBank were 14.0x and 12.3x,
respectively. The median price to cash EPS ratio for the Super-Regionals for the
same period was 14.6x.
 
     The IBES five-year EPS growth estimates for BankAmerica and NationsBank
were 13.0% and 12.0%, respectively. The median IBES five-year EPS growth
estimate for the Super-Regionals was 13.0%.
 
     The price to stated book value ratios for BankAmerica and NationsBank were
3.1x and 3.0x, respectively. The median price to stated book value ratio for the
Super-Regionals was 3.7x. The price to tangible book value ratios for
BankAmerica and NationsBank were 4.2x and 5.2x, respectively. The median price
to tangible book value ratio for the Super-Regionals was 4.5x. Dividend yields
for BankAmerica and NationsBank were 1.6% and 2.0%, respectively, and the median
dividend yield for the Super-Regionals was 1.8%.
 
     The compound annual rates of return for BankAmerica and NationsBank for the
year ending March 31, 1998 were 67% and 34%, respectively, and the mean compound
annual rate of return for the Super-Regionals for such period was 56%. The
compound annual rates of return for BankAmerica and NationsBank for the
three-year period ending March 31, 1998 were 55% and 46%, respectively, and the
mean compound annual rate of return for the Super-Regionals for such period was
46%. The compound annual rates of return for BankAmerica and NationsBank for the
five-year period ending March 31, 1998 were 31% and 26%, respectively, and the
mean compound annual rate of return for the Super-Regionals for such period was
29%. The compound annual rates of return for the S&P 500 for such periods were
46%, 30% and 20%, respectively.
 



     Discounted Cash Flow Analyses.  Using a discounted cash flow analysis,
Goldman Sachs estimated the present value of future dividend streams, share
repurchases and terminal values which BankAmerica could produce for the period
from March 31, 1998 to December 31, 2002. The estimate of BankAmerica's future
net income assumed earnings growth for this period based on (i) median IBES
earnings estimates for 1998 and 1999 and (ii) the IBES long-term growth rate for
BankAmerica of 13% thereafter. Using assumed discount rates of 13.7%, 14.5% and
15.3% and terminal values based on multiples of price to forward cash earnings
for the 12-month period ending December 31, 2003 ranging from 14.7x to 16.7x,
Goldman Sachs calculated present values ranging from $78 to $91 per share of
BankAmerica Common Stock at March 31, 1998. This compares with the April 8, 1998
closing price of $84.50 per share of BankAmerica Common Stock.
 
     Using a similar discounted cash flow analysis, Goldman Sachs estimated the
present value of future dividend streams, share repurchases and terminal values
which NationsBank could produce for the period from March 31, 1998 to December
31, 2002. The estimate of NationsBank's future net income assumed earnings
growth for this period based on (i) median IBES earnings estimates for 1998 and
1999 and (ii) the IBES long-term growth rate for NationsBank of 12% thereafter.
Using assumed discount rates of 12.6%, 13.3% and 14.0% and terminal values based
on multiples of price to forward cash earnings for the 12-month period ending
December 31, 2003 ranging from 13.1x to 15.1x, Goldman Sachs calculated present
values ranging from $73 to $86 per share of NationsBank Common Stock at March
31, 1998. This compares with the April 8, 1998 closing price of $74.25 per share
of NationsBank Common Stock.
 
     These discounted cash flow analyses assumed (i) common dividends based on
the current cash payout ratio and (ii) ongoing repurchases consistent with the
consensus of Wall Street analysts' views.
 
     Analysis of Average Historical Exchange Ratios.  Goldman Sachs described
for the BankAmerica Board the relative range of pro forma ownership percentages
by BankAmerica Shareholders which would have resulted from the application of
average exchange ratios (ranging from 0.9628 to 1.1853) in relation to average
prices per share for BankAmerica Common Stock and NationsBank Common Stock for
selected trading periods. The pro forma ownership percentages by BankAmerica
Shareholders for these trading periods ranged, on a diluted basis, from 41% to
46%.
 
     Pro Forma Financial Analysis.  Goldman Sachs presented the pro forma impact
of the Merger on a variety of financial measures. Earnings estimates for this
pro forma analysis were based on the median IBES
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estimates for BankAmerica and NationsBank, after giving effect to an estimated
$1.3 billion of after-tax cost savings. The pro forma analysis assumed common
dividends based on NationsBank's current indicated dividend and the suspension
of share repurchases by the Combined Company.
 
     Goldman Sachs analyzed the pro forma net income and pro forma cash net
income of the combined companies for the four-year period ending December 31,
2001. Taking into account the synergies and excess capital utilization resulting
from the Merger, pro forma net income after the Merger for these four years was
estimated at $8.1 billion, $9.9 billion, $11.6 billion and $13.0 billion,
respectively. After amortization of goodwill resulting from previous
acquisitions by BankAmerica and NationsBank, pro forma cash net income for the
same four years was estimated at $8.9 billion, $10.7 billion, $12.4 billion and
$13.8 billion, respectively.
 
     Goldman Sachs also analyzed the pro forma impact of the Merger from the
perspectives of BankAmerica and NationsBank on a variety of per share measures,
including, among others things, EPS, cash EPS and tangible book value per share.
This pro forma per share analysis was based on the assumption that no cost
savings would be realized in 1998, that 50% of the $1.3 billion of after-tax
cost savings would be realized in 1999, and that 100% of the $1.3 billion of
after-tax cost savings would be realized in the year 2000 and each year
thereafter. Share prices for BankAmerica and NationsBank were based upon closing
prices on April 8, 1998.
 
     The pro forma per share analysis indicated that, from BankAmerica's
perspective, the Merger would be (i) accretive to estimated EPS in 1998 by 5%,
(ii) accretive in 1999 by 13.1%, (iii) accretive in 2000 by 18.1% and (iv)
accretive in 2001 by 17.2%. The analysis also indicated that the Merger would be
accretive to BankAmerica's estimated cash EPS in 1998, 1999, 2000 and 2001 by
7.5%, 14.6%, 18.9% and 17.8%, respectively.
 
     From a NationsBank perspective, the Merger was estimated to be dilutive to
NationsBank's estimated EPS by 4.2% in 1998. The Merger was indicated to be
accretive to NationsBank's estimated EPS in 1999, 2000 and 2001 by 0.3%, 5.6%
and 5.8%, respectively. The Merger was estimated to be dilutive to NationsBank's
estimated cash EPS in 1998 and 1999 by 5.8% and 1.7%, respectively. The Merger
was indicated to be accretive to NationsBank's estimated cash EPS in 2000 and



2001 by 3.2% and 3.3%, respectively.
 
     The indicated impact of the Merger on tangible book value per share from
BankAmerica's perspective based upon December 31, 1997 data reflected a decrease
of 13.3%. It was estimated that NationsBank's tangible book value per share
based upon December 31, 1997 data would increase by 3.6%.
 
     Goldman Sachs also presented data concerning the pro forma impact of the
Merger on various profitability measures, including reported and cash return on
average assets, reported and cash return on average common equity and efficiency
ratios. Analysis of these profitability measures was made on the basis of fully
phased-in cost savings assumptions, as if the Merger had been consummated on
December 31, 1997. For the quarter ended December 31, 1997, the pro forma
reported return on average assets was 1.53%, compared with 1.26% and 1.34% for
BankAmerica and NationsBank, respectively. For the quarter ended December 31,
1997, the pro forma cash return on average assets was 1.69%, compared with 1.39%
and 1.52% for BankAmerica and NationsBank, respectively. For the quarter ended
December 31, 1997, the pro forma reported return on average common equity was
20.1%, compared with 16.8% and 16.4% for BankAmerica and NationsBank,
respectively. For the quarter ended December 31, 1997, the pro forma cash return
on average common equity was 22.2%, compared with 18.7% and 18.6% for
BankAmerica and NationsBank, respectively. For the quarter ended December 31,
1997, the pro forma efficiency ratio (defined as non-interest expense divided by
the sum of non-interest income and net interest income before provision for loan
losses) was 50%, compared with 57% and 55% for BankAmerica and NationsBank,
respectively.
 
     Pro Forma Discounted Cash Flow Analysis.  Using a pro forma discounted cash
flow analysis from BankAmerica's perspective, Goldman Sachs estimated the
present value of future dividend streams, share repurchases and terminal values
which could be produced after consummation of the Merger for the period from
March 31, 1998 to December 31, 2002. The estimate of pro forma future net income
assumed earnings growth for this period based on median IBES earnings estimates
for both BankAmerica and NationsBank, giving effect to $1.3 billion of after-tax
cost savings to be realized beginning in the year 1999 at 50% of such
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cost savings and continuing in the year 2000 and each year thereafter at 100% of
such cost savings. Using assumed discount rates of 13.1%, 13.8% and 14.6% and
terminal values based on multiples of price to forward cash earnings for the
12-month period ending December 31, 2003 ranging from 13.1x to 16.7x, Goldman
Sachs calculated present values ranging from $83 to $110 per share of
BankAmerica Common Stock at March 31, 1998. This compares with the April 8, 1998
closing price of $84.50 per share of BankAmerica Common Stock. This pro forma
discounted cash flow analysis assumed common dividends based on NationsBank's
current indicated dividend and the suspension of share repurchases by the
Combined Company.
 
     Comparison of Projected Cost Savings.  Goldman Sachs presented comparative
information about the projected cost savings indicated by the participants in
selected bank merger transactions, both adjacent market and in-market, which
were announced during the last three years. Goldman Sachs compared cost savings
as a percentage of non-interest expense for BankAmerica and NationsBank with the
median of such percentage for both the adjacent market and the in-market bank
merger groups. The Merger's assumed cost savings was estimated at 22% of
BankAmerica's stand-alone, pre-Merger non-interest expense and 20% of
NationsBank's stand-alone, pre-Merger non-interest expense, compared with a
median cost savings of 25% and 44% of seller's non-interest expense for the
adjacent market and the in-market bank merger groups, respectively. The
approximate period to achieve these cost savings following a transaction was
assumed to be two years for BankAmerica/NationsBank and a median of two years
for each of the adjacent market and the in-market bank merger groups.
 
     Summary Analysis of Selected Recent Bank and other Financial Institution
Mergers.  Goldman Sachs also presented summary comparative information
concerning selected recent financial institution merger-of-equals transactions
announced during the last three years. These bank mergers consisted of:
Travelers Group Inc./Citicorp, Royal Bank of Canada/Bank of Montreal, Union Bank
of Switzerland/Swiss Bank Corporation, Dean Witter, Discover & Co./Morgan
Stanley Group Inc., Chemical Bank/The Chase Manhattan Corporation, and NBD
Bancorp, Inc./First Chicago Corporation. Pro forma ownership percentages of the
two parties involved in the selected merger-of-equals transactions ranged from
40%/60% to 50%/50%. This compared with pro forma ownership percentages of
BankAmerica and NationsBank in the Combined Company of 45% and 55%,
respectively. In the selected merger-of-equals transactions, representation of
the respective merged financial institutions on the resulting combined company's
board of directors ranged from 44%/56% to 50%/50%. This compares with
representation of BankAmerica and NationsBank on the Combined Company's board of
directors of 45% and 55%, respectively.
 
     On the first day after announcement of each of these merger-of-equals
transactions (adding as a comparison the Chemical Bank/Manufacturers Hanover



merger), market capitalization increases, calculated as a percentage of
pre-announcement market capitalization, ranged from 3% to 22%. These market
capitalization increases, calculated as a percentage of the net present value of
synergies afforded by these merger-of-equals transactions, ranged from 4% to
49%. The net present value of synergies for this purpose was computed as the
estimated after-tax synergies, increasing at 2% per year, phased-in over two to
three years, and discounted at 10%, less restructuring charges.
 
     The preparation of a fairness opinion is a complex process and is not
necessarily susceptible to a partial analysis or summary description. Goldman
Sachs believes that its analyses must be considered as a whole and that
selecting portions of its analyses, without considering the analyses taken as a
whole, would create an incomplete view of the process underlying the analyses
set forth in its opinion. In addition, Goldman Sachs considered the results of
all such analyses and did not assign relative weights to any of the analyses, so
the ranges of valuations resulting from any particular analysis described above
should not be taken to be Goldman Sachs' view of the actual value of BankAmerica
or a combination of BankAmerica and NationsBank.
 
     In performing its analyses, Goldman Sachs made numerous assumptions with
respect to industry performance, general business, economic and regulatory
conditions and other matters, many of which are beyond the control of
BankAmerica or NationsBank. The analyses performed by Goldman Sachs are not
necessarily indicative of actual values, trading values or actual future results
which might be achieved, all of which may be significantly more or less
favorable than suggested by such analyses. Such analyses were prepared solely as
part of Goldman Sachs' analysis of the fairness of the Merger to BankAmerica
Shareholders from a financial point of view and were provided to the BankAmerica
Board. The analyses do not purport to be appraisals or to reflect the
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prices at which a company might be sold. In addition, as described above, the
opinion of Goldman Sachs was one of many factors taken into consideration by the
BankAmerica Board in making its determination to approve the Merger.
Consequently, the analyses described above should not be viewed as determinative
of the BankAmerica Board's or BankAmerica management's opinion with respect to
the value of BankAmerica or a combination of BankAmerica and NationsBank, or of
whether the BankAmerica Board or BankAmerica management would have been willing
to agree to a different exchange ratio. BankAmerica placed no limits on the
scope of the analysis performed, or opinion expressed, by Goldman Sachs.
 
     Goldman Sachs is an internationally recognized investment banking and
advisory firm. As part of its investment banking business, Goldman Sachs is
continuously engaged in the valuation of businesses and securities in connection
with mergers and acquisitions, negotiated underwritings, competitive biddings,
secondary distributions of listed and unlisted securities, private placements
and valuations for corporate and other purposes. In the course of its
market-making and other trading activities, Goldman Sachs may, from time to
time, have a long or short position in, and may buy and sell, securities of
BankAmerica, NationsBank and other financial institutions. In the past, Goldman
Sachs and certain of its affiliates have provided financial advisory and
financial services to BankAmerica and NationsBank. Since June 1, 1996, Goldman
Sachs has received aggregate fees of approximately $13.4 million in respect of
such financial advisory and financial services provided to BankAmerica and
aggregate fees of approximately $18.6 million in respect of such financial
advisory and financial services provided to NationsBank. Goldman Sachs
contemplates receiving customary fees for rendering such financial advisory and
financial services in the future to BankAmerica, NationsBank, the Combined
Company, or any of their respective affiliates.
 
     BankAmerica has agreed to pay Goldman Sachs a transaction fee of $27.5
million, $7.5 million payable in cash upon execution of the Merger Agreement and
the remainder payable in cash upon consummation of the Merger. An additional
fee, equal to 0.20% of the increase in combined market capitalization of
BankAmerica and NationsBank from the trading date immediately preceding
execution of the Merger Agreement to the trading date immediately preceding
consummation of the Merger, will also be payable upon consummation of the
Merger. Assuming that the Merger was consummated on June 26, 1998, the total fee
payable to Goldman Sachs, including the transaction fee and the additional fee,
would equal approximately $30.8 million. In no event may the aggregate of all
compensation paid to Goldman Sachs exceed $50 million. In addition, BankAmerica
has agreed to reimburse Goldman Sachs for its reasonable out-of-pocket expenses
incurred in connection with the services provided by it and to indemnify and
hold harmless Goldman Sachs and certain related parties, to the full extent
lawful, from and against certain liabilities and expenses, including certain
liabilities under the federal securities laws, incurred in connection with its
engagement.
 
     Opinion of Goldman, Sachs & Co.  At the April 9, 1998 meeting of the
BankAmerica Board, Goldman Sachs gave its oral opinion that, as of such date and
based upon and subject to various qualifications and assumptions described with
respect to its opinion, the proposed exchange ratio was fair from a financial



point of view to the BankAmerica Shareholders. Goldman Sachs subsequently
delivered a written opinion to BankAmerica on April 10, 1998 that, as of such
date and based upon and subject to various qualifications and assumptions
described in its opinion, the Exchange Ratio was fair from a financial point of
view to the BankAmerica Shareholders. Goldman Sachs has confirmed its written
opinion dated April 10, 1998 by delivery of a written opinion to BankAmerica
dated the date of this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus.
 
     THE FULL TEXT OF THE WRITTEN OPINION OF GOLDMAN SACHS, DATED THE DATE OF
THIS JOINT PROXY STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS, WHICH SETS FORTH ASSUMPTIONS MADE,
MATTERS CONSIDERED AND LIMITS ON THE SCOPE OF REVIEW UNDERTAKEN, IS ATTACHED AS
APPENDIX F TO THIS JOINT PROXY STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS. BANKAMERICA SHAREHOLDERS
ARE URGED TO READ THIS OPINION IN ITS ENTIRETY. NO LIMITATIONS WERE IMPOSED BY
THE BANKAMERICA BOARD UPON GOLDMAN SACHS WITH RESPECT TO THE INVESTIGATIONS MADE
OR PROCEDURES FOLLOWED BY IT IN RENDERING ITS OPINION. GOLDMAN SACHS' OPINION,
WHICH IS ADDRESSED TO THE BANKAMERICA BOARD, IS DIRECTED ONLY TO THE FAIRNESS OF
THE EXCHANGE RATIO TO BANKAMERICA SHAREHOLDERS FROM A FINANCIAL POINT OF VIEW
AND DOES NOT CONSTITUTE A RECOMMENDATION TO ANY BANKAMERICA SHAREHOLDERS AS TO
HOW SUCH SHAREHOLDER SHOULD VOTE AT THE BANKAMERICA SPECIAL MEETING AND DOES NOT
ADDRESS ANY OTHER ASPECT OF THE PROPOSED MERGER OR ANY RELATED TRANSACTION.
GOLDMAN SACHS CONSENTS TO THE SUMMARIZATION OF ITS OPINION IN, AND ATTACHMENT OF
ITS OPINION TO, THIS JOINT PROXY STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS. THE SUMMARY OF THE
OPINION OF GOLDMAN SACHS SET FORTH
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IN THIS JOINT PROXY STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS IS QUALIFIED IN ITS ENTIRETY BY
REFERENCE TO THE FULL TEXT OF SUCH OPINION.
 
     In connection with rendering its opinion, Goldman Sachs has reviewed, among
other things: the Merger Agreement; the Registration Statement on Form S-4 of
which this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus is a part; Annual Reports to
Shareholders and Annual Reports on Form 10-K of BankAmerica and NationsBank for
the five years ended December 31, 1997; certain interim reports to shareholders
and Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q of BankAmerica and NationsBank; certain other
communications from BankAmerica and NationsBank to their respective
shareholders; and certain internal financial analyses and forecasts for
BankAmerica and NationsBank prepared by their respective managements, including
forecasts of certain cost savings (the "SYNERGIES") expected to be achieved as a
result of the Merger. Such management financial analyses and forecasts included
1998 projections of pre-tax earnings, net income to common equity, average
number of diluted shares and diluted earnings per share which were materially
consistent with median IBES forecasts. Because the internal forecasts provided
to Goldman Sachs by the management of NationsBank and BankAmerica were
materially consistent with median IBES forecasts, Goldman Sachs used median IBES
forecasts in its analyses and relied upon the fact that they were materially
consistent with those provided to it by management. Furthermore, Goldman Sachs
has held discussions with BankAmerica management regarding projected share
repurchases and targeted capital ratios. Goldman Sachs has also held discussions
with members of the senior management of BankAmerica and NationsBank regarding
the strategic rationale for, and the potential benefits of, the Merger and the
past and current business operations, regulatory relationships, financial
condition and prospects of BankAmerica and NationsBank. In addition, Goldman
Sachs has reviewed the reported price and trading activity for BankAmerica
Common Stock and NationsBank Common Stock, compared certain financial and stock
market information for BankAmerica and NationsBank with similar information for
certain other companies the securities of which are publicly traded, reviewed
the financial terms of certain recent business combinations in the commercial
banking industry specifically and in other industries generally and performed
such other studies and analyses as it considered appropriate.
 
     Goldman Sachs has relied upon the accuracy and completeness of all of the
financial and other information reviewed by it and has assumed such accuracy and
completeness for purposes of rendering its opinion. In that regard, Goldman
Sachs has assumed, with the BankAmerica Board's consent, that the financial
forecasts, including without limitation the Synergies and projections regarding
under-performing and non-performing assets and net charge-offs, have been
reasonably prepared on a basis reflecting the best currently available judgments
and estimates of BankAmerica and NationsBank and that such forecasts will be
realized in the amounts and at the times contemplated thereby. Goldman Sachs is
not an expert in the evaluation of loan and lease portfolios for purposes of
assessing the adequacy of allowances for losses with respect thereto and has
assumed, with the BankAmerica Board's consent, that such allowances for each of
BankAmerica and NationsBank are in the aggregate adequate to cover all such
losses. Similarly, Goldman Sachs has assumed that the obligations of BankAmerica
and NationsBank pursuant to derivatives, swaps, foreign exchange, financial
instruments and off-balance-sheet lending-related financial instruments will not
have an adverse effect which would be relevant to its analysis. In addition,
Goldman Sachs has not reviewed individual credit files nor has it made an
independent evaluation or appraisal of the assets and liabilities of
BankAmerica, NationsBank or any of their respective subsidiaries, and Goldman
Sachs has not been furnished with any such evaluation or appraisal. Goldman
Sachs has also assumed, with the BankAmerica Board's consent, that the Merger



will be accounted for as a pooling of interests under generally accepted
accounting principles and that obtaining any necessary regulatory approvals and
third party consents for the Merger or otherwise will not have an adverse effect
on BankAmerica, NationsBank or the Combined Company pursuant to the Merger.
 
     Goldman Sachs' opinion was based on economic, market and other conditions
as in effect on, and the information available to it as of, the date of its
opinion. Goldman Sachs did not express any opinion as to the price or range of
prices at which the Combined Company Common Stock might trade subsequent to the
Merger. In addition, Goldman Sachs' opinion did not address the relative merits
of the Merger and alternative potential transactions. Goldman Sachs rendered no
opinion as to the fairness of the Merger to the holders of any series of
BankAmerica Preferred Stock.
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THE REINCORPORATION MERGER
 
     As a result of the Reincorporation Merger, NationsBank will become a
Delaware corporation, and the rights of NationsBank shareholders will cease
being governed by North Carolina law and will, instead, be governed by Delaware
law. It is expected that the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time will occur
several days prior to the Effective Time. In addition to reincorporating
NationsBank from North Carolina to Delaware, the Reincorporation Merger will
also increase the number of authorized shares under NationsBank's charter from
1.25 billion shares of common stock and 45 million shares of preferred stock to
5 billion shares of common stock and 100 million shares of preferred stock. See
"Comparative Rights of Shareholders of NationsBank, BankAmerica and the Combined
Company."
 
THE EFFECTIVE TIME
 
     Subject to the satisfaction or waiver of certain conditions contained in
the Merger Agreement, the parties will cause the Effective Time to occur no
later than (i) the fifth business day after the last to occur of the
satisfaction or waiver of the conditions described under "--Conditions to the
Merger," including, without limitation: (a) the receipt of the required
shareholder approvals of NationsBank and BankAmerica, (b) the receipt of all
regulatory approvals required to consummate the transactions contemplated by the
Merger Agreement and the expiration of any required waiting periods, (c) the
receipt of all consents or approvals of third parties (other than regulatory
authorities) required for consummation of the Merger other than those that, if
not received, would not reasonably be likely to have a material adverse effect
on BankAmerica or NationsBank, and (d) the listing on the NYSE of the Combined
Company Common Stock to be issued in the Merger; or (ii) such other date to
which the parties may agree.
 
     At the Effective Time, BankAmerica Shareholders will cease to be
BankAmerica Shareholders, and will have no rights as BankAmerica Shareholders,
other than the right to receive (i) the number of shares of Combined Company
Common Stock and cash in lieu of fractional shares, if any, to which they may be
entitled and (ii) any dividend or other distribution with respect to such
BankAmerica Common Stock with a record date occurring prior to the Effective
Time. After the Effective Time, there will be no transfers on the stock transfer
books of BankAmerica or of shares of BankAmerica Common Stock.
 
EXCHANGE OF CERTIFICATES
 
     At or prior to the Effective Time, NationsBank (DE) will deposit, or will
cause to be deposited, with ChaseMellon Shareholder Services, LLC (the "EXCHANGE
AGENT") certificates representing the shares of Combined Company Common Stock
("COMBINED COMPANY CERTIFICATES"), and an estimated amount of cash to be paid in
lieu of fractional shares to which a holder of record of shares formerly
representing BankAmerica Common Stock would otherwise be entitled based on the
Exchange Ratio (such cash and Combined Company Certificates, together with any
dividends or distributions with respect thereto (without any interest thereon),
are referred to as the "EXCHANGE FUND").
 
     As promptly as practicable after the Effective Time, NationsBank or the
Combined Company, as applicable, will send or cause to be sent to each holder of
record of certificates formerly representing BankAmerica Common Stock
("BANKAMERICA CERTIFICATES") transmittal materials for use in exchanging such
BankAmerica Shareholder's BankAmerica Certificates for the consideration due in
respect thereof. After the Effective Time, a BankAmerica Shareholder's shares of
BankAmerica Common Stock will become the right to receive (i) Combined Company
Certificates into which BankAmerica Shareholder's shares of BankAmerica Common
Stock are converted and (ii) a check in respect of any fractional share
interests or dividends or distributions that such person will be entitled to
receive. The Combined Company Certificates and any checks will be delivered to
such BankAmerica Shareholder upon delivery to the Exchange Agent of BankAmerica
Certificates (or indemnity reasonably satisfactory to the Combined Company and
the Exchange Agent, if any of such BankAmerica Certificates are lost, stolen or
destroyed) owned by such BankAmerica Shareholder. No interest will be paid on



any such cash to be paid upon such delivery.
 
     BANKAMERICA SHAREHOLDERS SHOULD NOT SEND IN THEIR BANKAMERICA CERTIFICATES
UNTIL THEY RECEIVE THE TRANSMITTAL MATERIALS FROM THE EXCHANGE AGENT (EXCEPT TO
CONVERT TO A BOOK-ENTRY POSITION, IN WHICH CASE YOU MAY CALL THE TRANSFER AGENT
AT 1-800-642-9880).
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     No fractional shares of Combined Company Common Stock and no certificates
or scrip therefor, or other evidence of ownership thereof, will be issued in the
Merger; instead, the Combined Company will pay to each BankAmerica Shareholder
who would otherwise be entitled to a fractional share of Combined Company Common
Stock (after taking into account all BankAmerica shares owned by such
BankAmerica Shareholder) an amount in cash to be paid in lieu of fractional
shares (without interest) determined by multiplying such fraction (rounded to
the nearest thousandth) by the average of the last sale prices of NationsBank
Common Stock on the NYSE as reported in The Wall Street Journal, for the five
trading days immediately preceding the date of the Effective Time.
 
     Notwithstanding the foregoing, neither the Exchange Agent nor any party to
the Merger Agreement will be liable to any holder of BankAmerica Common Stock
(or, if after the Effective Time, former BankAmerica Shareholder) for any amount
delivered in good faith to a public official pursuant to applicable abandoned
property, escheat or similar laws.
 
     No dividends or other distributions with respect to Combined Company Common
Stock with a record date occurring after the Effective Time will be paid to the
holder of any unsurrendered BankAmerica Certificate until the holder thereof
will surrender such BankAmerica Certificate in accordance with the terms of the
Merger Agreement. After the proper surrender of a BankAmerica Certificate, the
record holder thereof will be entitled to receive any such dividends or other
distributions, without any interest thereon, which theretofore had become
payable with respect to shares of Combined Company Common Stock represented by
such BankAmerica Certificate.
 
     Holders of BankAmerica Certificates will need to exchange them for new
certificates or a book-entry position in Combined Company Common Stock. Holders
of BankAmerica Certificates who surrender those certificates without requesting
that their shares be issued in certificated form will have their Combined
Company Common Stock issued in book-entry form. Book-entry holdings of
BankAmerica Common Stock will automatically be exchanged into book-entry
holdings of Combined Company Common Stock unless the holders thereof
affirmatively request the issuance of Combined Company Certificates.
 
     After the Effective Time, certificates representing NationsBank Common
Stock and NationsBank Preferred Stock will continue to represent the same number
of shares of Combined Company Common Stock and Combined Company Preferred Stock.
 
     NATIONSBANK SHAREHOLDERS SHOULD NOT SEND IN THEIR NATIONSBANK STOCK
CERTIFICATES.
 
CONDUCT OF BUSINESS PRIOR TO THE MERGER AND OTHER COVENANTS
 
     Prior to the Effective Time, except as expressly contemplated by the Merger
Agreement, (i) without the prior written consent of NationsBank (which consent
will not be unreasonably withheld or delayed), BankAmerica will not, and will
cause each of its subsidiaries not to, and (ii) without the prior written
consent of BankAmerica (which consent will not be unreasonably withheld or
delayed), NationsBank will not, and will cause each of its subsidiaries not to:
 
          (a) conduct the business of it and its subsidiaries other than in the
     ordinary and usual course or, to the extent consistent therewith, fail to
     use reasonable efforts to preserve intact their business organizations and
     assets and maintain their rights, franchises and existing relations with
     customers, suppliers, employees and business associates, or take any action
     that would (1) adversely affect the ability of any party to obtain any
     necessary approvals of any regulatory authorities required for the
     transactions contemplated by the Merger Agreement or (2) adversely affect
     its ability to perform any of its material obligations under the Merger
     Agreement;
 
          (b) other than pursuant to rights or other stock options or
     stock-based awards previously disclosed to NationsBank, the Stock Option
     Agreements (as defined herein), upon conversion of shares of NationsBank
     Preferred Stock, pursuant to their terms, or as otherwise previously
     disclosed to the other party, (1) issue, sell or otherwise permit to become
     outstanding, or authorize the creation of, any additional shares of capital
     stock, any stock appreciation rights or any convertible, exchangeable or
     derivative securities, (2) enter into any agreement with respect to the
     foregoing, or (3) permit any
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     additional shares of capital stock to become subject to new grants of
     employee stock options, stock appreciation rights, or similar stock-based
     employee rights;
 
          (c) (1) adjust, split, combine or reclassify any capital stock, or (2)
     make, declare or pay any dividend (other than (A) in the case of
     BankAmerica, (x) quarterly cash dividends on BankAmerica Common Stock at a
     rate not to exceed the rate payable as of the date of the Merger Agreement
     (with any increase as is consistent with past practice), (y) dividends
     payable on BankAmerica Preferred Stock in accordance with the terms
     thereof, and (z) dividends from greater than 95% owned subsidiaries to
     BankAmerica or another greater than 95% owned subsidiary of BankAmerica, as
     applicable, and (B) in the case of NationsBank, (x) quarterly cash
     dividends on NationsBank Common Stock at a rate not to exceed the rate
     payable as of the date of the Merger Agreement (with any increase as is
     consistent with past practice), (y) dividends payable on NationsBank
     Preferred Stock in accordance with the terms thereof, and (z) dividends
     from greater than 95% owned subsidiaries to NationsBank or to another
     greater than 95% owned subsidiary of NationsBank, as applicable), or (2)
     directly or indirectly, combine, redeem, reclassify, purchase or otherwise
     acquire any shares of its capital stock, other than (A) as previously
     disclosed to the other party, or (B) in the ordinary course pursuant to
     employee benefit plans (and, after the date of the Merger Agreement, each
     of NationsBank and BankAmerica will coordinate with the other the
     declaration of any dividends on NationsBank Common Stock and BankAmerica
     Common Stock, respectively, and the record dates and payment dates relating
     thereto, it being the intention of the parties that holders of NationsBank
     Common Stock or BankAmerica Common Stock will not receive two dividends, or
     fail to receive one dividend, for any single calendar quarter with respect
     to their shares of NationsBank Common Stock and/or BankAmerica Common Stock
     and any shares of Combined Company Common Stock any such holder receives in
     exchange therefor in the Reorganization);
 
          (d) except as otherwise agreed by BankAmerica and NationsBank, enter
     into or amend any written employment, severance or similar agreements or
     arrangements with any of its directors, executive officers or employees, or
     grant any salary or wage increase or increase any employee benefit
     (including incentive or bonus payments), except for (1) normal individual
     increases in compensation to employees in the ordinary course of business
     consistent with past practice, or (2) other changes as are provided for in
     the Merger Agreement or as may be required by law or to satisfy contractual
     obligations existing as of the date of the Merger Agreement or additional
     grants of awards to newly hired employees consistent with past practice;
 
          (e) except as otherwise agreed to by BankAmerica and NationsBank,
     enter into or amend (except as may be required by applicable law, to
     satisfy contractual obligations existing as of the date of the Merger
     Agreement or amendments that, either individually or in the aggregate,
     would not reasonably be expected to result in a material liability) any
     pension, retirement, stock option, stock purchase, savings, profit sharing,
     deferred compensation, consulting, bonus, group insurance or other employee
     benefit, incentive or welfare contract, plan or arrangement, or any trust
     agreement related thereto, with respect to any of its directors, officers
     or other employees, including, without limitation, taking any action that
     accelerates the vesting or exercise of any benefits payable thereunder;
 
          (f) dispose of or discontinue any portion of its assets, business or
     properties that is material to it and its subsidiaries taken as a whole, or
     acquire (other than by way of foreclosures or acquisitions of control in a
     bona fide fiduciary capacity or in satisfaction of debts previously
     contracted in good faith, in each case, in the ordinary and usual course of
     business consistent with past practice) all or any portion of the business
     or property of any other entity which is material to it and its
     subsidiaries taken as a whole;
 
          (g) amend either company's corporate governance documents, with
     certain exceptions;
 
          (h) implement or adopt any change in its accounting principles,
     practices or methods, other than as may be required by GAAP; or
 
          (i) knowingly take any action that would, or would be reasonably
     likely to, prevent or impede the Reorganization from qualifying as a
     "reorganization" within the meaning of Section 368(a) of the Code or for
     "pooling of interests" accounting treatment under GAAP, or knowingly take
     any action that is
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     intended or is reasonably likely to result in (1) any of its



     representations and warranties set forth in the Merger Agreement being or
     becoming untrue in any material respect at any time prior to the Effective
     Time, (2) any of the conditions to the Reorganization not being satisfied
     or (3) a material violation of any provision of the Merger Agreement
     except, in each case, as may be required by applicable law.
 
     The Merger Agreement also contains certain other agreements relating to the
conduct of the parties prior to the Effective Time, including those requiring
the parties (i) to use their reasonable best efforts in good faith to take the
necessary actions to effect the Reorganization; (ii) to take all actions
necessary to obtain all necessary shareholder approvals; (iii) to cooperate in
the preparation of the Registration Statement (as defined herein) and this Joint
Proxy Statement-Prospectus; (iv) to cooperate in preparing, filing and obtaining
all necessary regulatory approvals; (v) to refrain from issuing press releases
regarding the Reorganization without the other party's prior approval (except as
otherwise required by applicable law, regulation or NYSE rules); (vi) to provide
the other party with reasonable access to information regarding such party
(except insofar as such access would violate or prejudice the rights of
customers, jeopardize the attorney-client privilege or contravene certain legal,
fiduciary or contractual obligations) under the condition that no such
confidential information be shared with any third party except as required by
applicable law; (vii) to refrain from soliciting or encouraging any alternative
business combination transactions; and (viii) to take steps necessary to ensure
that the Merger Agreement and the Reorganization will not trigger any special
shareholder rights contained in the corporate governance documents of such party
and will not trigger the anti-takeover laws of the DGCL or the NCBCA.
 
     The Combined Company has agreed to provide indemnification to the officers,
directors and employees of NationsBank and BankAmerica for six years after the
Effective Time against certain liabilities in connection with such individual's
status. The Combined Company has also agreed that all rights to indemnification
provided in BankAmerica's and NationsBank's governing documents shall continue
in effect for six years following the Effective Time with respect to events
occurring before the Effective Time, and that it will use its best efforts to
cause directors and officers of NationsBank and BankAmerica immediately prior to
the Effective Time to be covered with respect to events occurring before the
Effective Time by BankAmerica's directors and officers liability insurance
policy (or a substantially similar policy) for six years following the Effective
Time. NationsBank has also agreed to list the shares of Combined Company Common
Stock to be issued in the Merger on the NYSE.
 
CONDITIONS TO THE REORGANIZATION
 
     The obligation of each of the parties to consummate the Reorganization is
conditioned upon the satisfaction at or prior to the Effective Time of each of
the following: (i) approval of the Merger Agreement and the transactions
contemplated by that Agreement by the requisite vote of the BankAmerica
Shareholders and the NationsBank Voting Shareholders; (ii) the receipt of all
regulatory approvals required to consummate the transactions contemplated by the
Merger Agreement; (iii) all consents or approvals of all persons required for
the consummation of the Reorganization will have been obtained and will be in
full force and effect, unless the failure to obtain any such consent or approval
is not reasonably likely to have, individually or in the aggregate, a material
adverse effect on BankAmerica or NationsBank; (iv) no order, decree or
injunction of any court or agency of competent jurisdiction will be in effect,
and no law, statute or regulation will have been enacted or adopted, that
enjoins, prohibits or makes illegal consummation of any of the transactions
contemplated by the Merger Agreement, provided that each of NationsBank and
BankAmerica will have used its best efforts to prevent any such rule,
regulation, injunction, decree or other order, and to appeal as promptly as
possible any injunction, decree or other order that may be entered; (v) the
representations and warranties of each party contained in the Merger Agreement
will be true and correct at the time of the Merger Agreement and at the Closing
Date (as defined herein) except for any such representations and warranties made
as of a specified date, which shall be true and correct as of such date, and
other than any inaccuracies which would not be reasonably likely, individually
or in the aggregate, to have a material adverse effect on the financial
condition or results of operations of the party by whom such representations and
warranties were made (and the covenants of the other party will have been
performed or complied with in all material respects); (vi) no stop order
suspending the effectiveness of the Registration Statement will have been issued
and no proceedings for that purpose will have been initiated or threatened by
the Securities and Exchange Commission (the
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"COMMISSION") or any other regulatory authority; (vii) NationsBank and
BankAmerica shall have received from Wachtell, Lipton, Rosen & Katz, an opinion,
dated in each case as of the date of the closing of the Merger (the "CLOSING
DATE") as described under "--Certain Federal Income Tax Consequences"; (viii)
the shares of Combined Company Common Stock issuable pursuant to the Merger
Agreement will have been approved for listing on the NYSE, subject to official
notice of issuance; and (ix) NationsBank and BankAmerica shall have received



from PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP and Ernst & Young LLP, their respective
independent certified public accountants, their respective opinions that the
Reorganization will qualify for "pooling of interests" accounting treatment.
 
     No assurance can be provided as to if or when the regulatory approvals
necessary to consummate the Reorganization will be obtained or whether all of
the other conditions precedent to the Reorganization will be satisfied or waived
by the party permitted to do so.
 
TERMINATION OF THE MERGER AGREEMENT
 
     The Merger Agreement may be terminated, and the Reorganization may be
abandoned: (i) at any time prior to the Effective Time, by the mutual written
consent of the parties, if the Board of Directors of each so determines by vote
of a majority of the members of its entire Board of Directors; (ii) at any time
prior to the Effective Time, by either party if its Board of Directors so
determines by vote of a majority of the members of its entire Board of
Directors, in the event of either a significant breach by the other party of any
of its representations or warranties contained in the Merger Agreement, which
breach cannot be or has not been cured within 45 days after the giving of
written notice to the breaching party of such breach, or a material breach by
the other party of any of its covenants or agreements contained in the Merger
Agreement, which breach cannot be or has not been cured within 45 days after the
giving of written notice to the breaching party of such breach (provided that
the terminating party is not then in material breach of the Merger Agreement);
(iii) at any time prior to the Effective Time, by either party, if its Board of
Directors so determines by vote of a majority of the members of its entire Board
of Directors, in the event that the Merger is not consummated by April 30, 1999,
except to the extent that the failure of the Merger then to be consummated
arises out of or results from the failure of the party seeking to terminate the
Merger Agreement to perform or observe the covenants and agreements of such
party set forth in the Merger Agreement; and (iv) by either party, if its Board
of Directors so determines by a vote of a majority of the members of its entire
Board of Directors, in the event (a) the approval of the Board of Governors of
the Federal Reserve System (the "FEDERAL RESERVE BOARD") required for
consummation of the Reorganization and the other transactions contemplated by
the Reorganization shall have been denied by final nonappealable action or any
governmental entity of competent jurisdiction shall have issued a final order
enjoining the consummation of the transactions contemplated by the Merger
Agreement, or (b) any required shareholder approval is not obtained at the
BankAmerica Special Meeting or the NationsBank Special Meeting, respectively.
 
     In the event of termination of the Merger Agreement pursuant to its terms
and the abandonment of the Merger, no party to the Merger Agreement will have
any liability or further obligation to any other party except (i) for the breach
of certain representations, warranties and covenants that survive termination
and (ii) that termination will not relieve a breaching party from liability for
any willful breach of the Merger Agreement giving rise to such termination.
 
WAIVER; AMENDMENT; EXPENSES
 
     Prior to the Effective Time, and subject to compliance with applicable law,
any provision of the Merger Agreement may be (i) waived by the party benefited
by the provision, or (ii) amended or modified at any time, by an agreement in
writing among the parties approved by their respective Boards of Directors and
executed in the same manner as the Merger Agreement. Delaware law prohibits any
amendment to any of the terms and conditions of the Merger Agreement subsequent
to shareholder approval which would, among other things, change the amount or
kind of consideration to be received by the BankAmerica Shareholders in the
Reorganization.
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     Each party to the Merger Agreement will bear all expenses incurred by it in
connection with the Merger Agreement and the transactions contemplated thereby,
except that printing expenses and Commission registration fees will be shared
equally between BankAmerica and NationsBank.
 
MATERIAL FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES
 
     The following is a summary of the material U.S. federal income tax
consequences of the Merger to holders of BankAmerica Common Stock and
NationsBank Stock who hold such stock as a capital asset. This summary is based
on the Code, Treasury regulations thereunder, and administrative rulings and
court decisions in effect as of the date hereof, all of which are subject to
change at any time, possibly with retroactive effect. This summary is not a
complete description of all of the consequences of the Merger and, in
particular, may not address U.S. federal income tax considerations applicable to
BankAmerica Shareholders or NationsBank Shareholders subject to special
treatment under U.S. federal income tax law (including, for example, non-U.S.
persons, financial institutions, dealers in securities, insurance companies or
tax-exempt entities, holders who acquired BankAmerica Common Stock or
NationsBank Stock pursuant to the exercise of an employee stock option or right



or otherwise as compensation, holders of Dissenting Shares and holders of
BankAmerica Common Stock or NationsBank Stock as part of a hedge, straddle or
conversion transaction). In addition, no information is provided herein with
respect to the tax consequences of the Merger under applicable foreign, state or
local laws. HOLDERS OF BANKAMERICA COMMON STOCK AND NATIONSBANK STOCK ARE URGED
TO CONSULT WITH THEIR TAX ADVISORS REGARDING THE PARTICULAR TAX CONSEQUENCES OF
THE MERGER TO THEM, INCLUDING THE EFFECTS OF U.S. FEDERAL, STATE AND LOCAL,
FOREIGN AND OTHER TAX LAWS.
 
     In connection with the filing of the Registration Statement, the law firm
of Wachtell, Lipton, Rosen & Katz, has delivered to BankAmerica and NationsBank
its opinion, dated the date hereof and based upon certain customary assumptions
and representations (including representations of NationsBank, BankAmerica and
NationsBank (DE) with respect to certain aspects of their assets, liabilities,
expenses and capital structures prior to and at the Reincorporation Merger
Effective Time and the Effective Time and with respect to their plans concerning
certain aspects of the Combined Company's assets, liabilities, expenses and
capital structure following the Reorganization), and Wachtell, Lipton, Rosen &
Katz will, subject to the qualifications discussed in the following paragraph,
deliver to NationsBank and BankAmerica its opinion, dated as of the Closing Date
(the "TAX OPINION"), to the effect that each of the Reincorporation Merger and
the Merger will be treated for U.S. federal income tax purposes as a
"reorganization" within the meaning of Section 368(a) of the Code and that,
accordingly:
 
          (i) no gain or loss will be recognized by NationsBank, the Combined
     Company or BankAmerica as a result of the Reincorporation Merger or the
     Merger;
 
          (ii) no gain or loss will be recognized by the BankAmerica
     Shareholders who exchange all of their BankAmerica Common Stock solely for
     Combined Company Common Stock pursuant to the Merger (except with respect
     to cash received in lieu of a fractional share interest in Combined Company
     Common Stock);
 
          (iii) no gain or loss will be recognized by the NationsBank
     Shareholders who exchange all of their NationsBank Common Stock solely for
     Combined Company Common Stock pursuant to the Reincorporation Merger;
 
          (iv) the aggregate tax basis of the Combined Company Common Stock
     received by BankAmerica Shareholders who exchange all of their BankAmerica
     Common Stock solely for Combined Company Common Stock pursuant to the
     Merger will be the same as the aggregate tax basis of the BankAmerica
     Common Stock surrendered in exchange therefor (reduced by any amount
     allocable to a fractional share interest for which cash is received); and
 
          (v) the aggregate tax basis of the Combined Company Common Stock
     received by NationsBank Shareholders who exchange all of their NationsBank
     Common Stock solely for Combined Company Common Stock in the
     Reincorporation Merger will be the same as the aggregate tax basis of the
     NationsBank Common Stock surrendered in exchange therefor.
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     The obligations of the parties to consummate the Reorganization are
conditioned upon the receipt by NationsBank and BankAmerica of the Tax Opinion.
Wachtell, Lipton, Rosen & Katz will render the Tax Opinion on the basis of
facts, representations and assumptions set forth or referred to in such Tax
Opinion that are consistent with the state of facts existing at the
Reincorporation Merger Effective Time and at the Effective Time. In rendering
the Tax Opinion, Wachtell, Lipton, Rosen & Katz may require and rely upon
representations and covenants, including those contained in certificates of
officers of NationsBank, NationsBank (DE), BankAmerica and others, reasonably
satisfactory in form and substance to Wachtell, Lipton, Rosen & Katz. The Tax
Opinion is not binding on the Internal Revenue Service (the "IRS") or the
courts, and the parties do not intend to request a ruling from the IRS with
respect to the Reorganization. Accordingly, there can be no assurance that the
IRS will not challenge such conclusion or that a court will not sustain such
challenge.
 
     In the event that (i) the Tax Opinion is not received, (ii) BankAmerica and
NationsBank determine to waive the condition to their obligations to consummate
the Reorganization relating thereto, and (iii) the material federal income tax
consequences to holders of BankAmerica Common Stock or NationsBank Common Stock
are different from those described above, BankAmerica and NationsBank will
resolicit the approval of such holders prior to proceeding with the consummation
of the Reorganization.
 
     Based upon the current ruling position of the IRS, cash received by a
BankAmerica Shareholder in lieu of a fractional share interest in Combined
Company Common Stock will be treated as received in redemption of such
fractional share interest, and a BankAmerica Shareholder should generally
recognize capital gain or loss for U.S. federal income tax purposes measured by



the difference between the amount of cash received and the portion of the tax
basis of the share of BankAmerica Common Stock allocable to such fractional
share interest. Such gain or loss should be a long-term capital gain or loss if
the holding period for such share of BankAmerica Common Stock is greater than
one year at the Effective Time. The holding period of a share of Combined
Company Common Stock received in the Merger (including fractional share
interests deemed received and redeemed as described above) will include the
holder's holding period in the BankAmerica Common Stock surrendered in exchange
therefor.
 
     Holders of NationsBank Preferred Stock (other than NationsBank Series B
Preferred Stock, which is addressed in the following paragraph) will not
recognize any gain or loss on the exchange of all of their NationsBank ESOP
Preferred Stock or NationsBank Series BB Preferred Stock solely for Combined
Company Preferred Stock pursuant to the Reincorporation Merger, provided that,
as is expected to be the case, such Combined Company Preferred Stock is treated
for tax purposes as participating in corporate growth to a significant extent by
virtue of its conversion rights. If so, the aggregate tax basis of such Combined
Company Preferred Stock received by NationsBank shareholders who exchange all of
their NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock or NationsBank Series BB Preferred Stock
solely for Combined Company Preferred Stock will equal the aggregate tax basis
of the NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock or NationsBank Series BB Preferred Stock
surrendered in exchange therefor.
 
     Assuming that it is not more likely than not that the Combined Company will
exercise its right to redeem or purchase the Combined Company Series B Preferred
Stock within the 20-year period beginning on the date of the Reincorporation
Merger Effective Time, (i) no gain or loss will be recognized by the holders of
NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock who exchange all of their NationsBank
Series B Preferred Stock solely for Combined Company Series B Preferred Stock
pursuant to the Reincorporation Merger, and (ii) the aggregate tax basis of the
Combined Company Series B Preferred Stock received by holders of NationsBank
Series B Preferred Stock who exchange all of their NationsBank Series B
Preferred Stock solely for Combined Company Series B Preferred Stock pursuant to
the Reincorporation Merger will be the same as the aggregate tax basis of the
NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock surrendered in exchange therefor. This
determination is made as of the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time. No
authorities provide clear guidance with respect to determining, as a legal
matter, whether the Combined Company is more likely than not to redeem the
Combined Company Series B Preferred Stock, and, therefore, it is possible that
the IRS could treat the
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exchange of NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock for Combined Company Series B
Preferred Stock as a taxable exchange. NationsBank (DE), however, has no present
plan or intention to redeem the Combined Company Series B Preferred Stock.
Holders of NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock are urged to consult their own
tax advisors with respect to the tax treatment of their receipt of Combined
Company Series B Preferred Stock in the Reincorporation Merger, including the
character and amount of any gain or loss in the event that the exchange of
NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock for Combined Company Series B Preferred
Stock is treated as a taxable exchange.
 
INTERESTS OF CERTAIN PERSONS IN THE MERGER
 
     General.  In connection with their approval of the Merger Agreement and the
transactions contemplated thereby, the BankAmerica Board and the NationsBank
Board considered the proposed post-Merger participation by certain members of
BankAmerica and NationsBank management and of the BankAmerica Board and the
NationsBank Board in the management of the Combined Company or on its Board of
Directors. Each Board concluded that it was in the best interests of the
shareholders to assure that BankAmerica or NationsBank, as the case may be, have
the continued dedication of certain key members of executive management pending
the completion of the Merger and that the Combined Company have continuity of
management after the Merger. Therefore, each Board approved the employment
agreements with key members of BankAmerica and NationsBank management that are
described below.
 
     The Boards also considered the interests of officers and directors of
BankAmerica, NationsBank or their respective subsidiaries under existing
employment agreements and severance and benefit plans. In addition, the Merger
Agreement contains provisions relating to the indemnification of such directors
and officers and directors' and officers' liability insurance.
 
     Board Composition and Related Matters Post-Merger.  After the Effective
Time, the Board of Directors of the Combined Company will consist of 20
directors, eleven of whom will be appointed from among the current directors of
NationsBank and nine of whom will be appointed from among the current directors
of BankAmerica. The only members of the Board of Directors of the Combined
Company named to date are Mr. McColl and Mr. Coulter. See "Management and
Operations after the Merger."
 



     Employment Agreements with the Combined Company.  In connection with the
execution of the Merger Agreement, employment agreements (the "EMPLOYMENT
AGREEMENTS") were entered into with each of David A. Coulter, James H. Hance,
Jr., Kenneth D. Lewis, Michael J. Murray and Michael E. O'Neill (the
"EXECUTIVES"). Each Employment Agreement is for a term of three years (five
years in the case of Mr. Coulter) commencing at the Effective Time and
terminating on the third (fifth in the case of Mr. Coulter) anniversary thereof
(the "EMPLOYMENT PERIOD"). During the Employment Period, Messrs. Hance, Lewis,
Murray and O'Neill will each serve as a member of the Policy Committee of the
Combined Company, reporting directly to the Chief Executive Officer of the
Combined Company (the "CEO"), and Mr. Coulter will serve as President of the
Combined Company and as a member of its Board of Directors and of the Policy
Committee. During the Employment Period, the Executives will receive an annual
base salary of not less than $1 million ($1.5 million or, if greater, 100% of
the annual base salary paid to the CEO, in the case of Mr. Coulter). During the
Employment Period, each Executive will be eligible to receive an annual bonus
and other benefits on a basis no less favorable than peer executives of the
Combined Company. As of the Effective Time, each Executive will be granted
200,000 shares of restricted stock of the Combined Company (300,000 shares in
the case of Mr. Coulter) (in the case of each Executive, the "RESTRICTED
STOCK"). The Restricted Stock will vest in five equal installments on each of
the first, second, third, fourth and fifth anniversaries of the Effective Time
(subject to accelerated vesting upon a change of control of the Combined Company
and upon certain qualifying terminations as described therein). Pursuant to the
Employment Agreements, upon an Executive's termination of employment for any
reason, the Executive will be paid an annual retirement benefit of 60% of his
"final average compensation" (as defined in NationsBank's Supplemental Executive
Retirement Plan (the "SERP")), less benefits payable under BankAmerica's and
NationsBank's tax-qualified retirement plans and social security, and in lieu of
any benefits the Executive is entitled to receive under any non-qualified
defined benefit plan (the "RETIREMENT BENEFIT"), provided that the Executive's
Retirement Benefit will not be less than $2 million (in the case of
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Mr. Coulter, 95% of his 1997 "base salary" and "bonus" (as such terms are
defined in the SERP)). The Employment Agreements further provide that, upon the
termination of an Executive's employment with the Combined Company other than
for "cause" (as defined in the Employment Agreements), death or "disability" (as
defined in the Employment Agreements), or if the Executive terminates employment
for "good reason" (as defined in the Employment Agreements), each Executive is
entitled to a lump-sum cash payment equal to the sum of (i) any unpaid base
salary, (ii) a pro rata annual bonus, based on the highest bonus earned in the
three years prior to the date of termination (the "RECENT ANNUAL BONUS") and
(iii) the product of (a) the number of months from the date of termination until
the end of the Employment Period, divided by 12 and (b) the sum of the
Executive's base salary and the Recent Annual Bonus. Upon any such termination,
the Restricted Stock will vest immediately, and each Executive, his spouse and
dependents will be entitled to receive medical and dental benefits coverage for
the remainder of the Executive's life and that of his current spouse on the same
basis as such benefits are provided to peer executives of the Combined Company.
If any amounts payable to an Executive under the Employment Agreement or
otherwise would subject such Executive to the excise tax under section 4999 of
the Code, the Combined Company will make a payment to the Executive such that
after the payment of all income and excise taxes, the Executive will be in the
same after-tax position as if no excise tax under section 4999 had been imposed,
provided that, if such payments (excluding additional amounts payable due to the
excise tax) do not exceed 110% of the greatest amount that could be paid without
giving rise to the excise tax, no additional payments will be made with respect
to the excise tax, and the payments otherwise due to the Executive will be
reduced to an amount necessary to prevent the application of the excise tax.
Each Employment Agreement contains a restrictive covenant which prohibits the
Executive from disclosing confidential information during the Employment Period
and thereafter.
 
     Change In Control Agreements with BankAmerica.  In February 1996,
BankAmerica adopted a change in control severance program, pursuant to which
individual change in control agreements (the "EXECUTIVE AGREEMENTS") were
entered into between BankAmerica and each of Eugene Lockhart and Martin Stein
and Messrs. Coulter, Murray and O'Neill (the "COVERED EXECUTIVES"). The
Executive Agreements provide that, if within one year following a Change in
Control (as defined in the Executive Agreements), a Covered Executive's
employment is terminated other than for "cause" (as defined in the Executive
Agreements), death or "disability" (as defined in the Executive Agreements), or
by the Executive for "good reason" (as defined in the Executive Agreements),
such Covered Executive will be entitled to a lump sum payment equal to (i) any
unpaid base salary, (ii) a pro rata annual bonus, based on the higher of (a) the
lowest annual bonus earned in the three years prior to the Change in Control and
(b) the annual bonus paid to peer executives for such year, (iii) the product of
(a) three and (b) the sum of the Covered Executive's base salary and the average
of the actual annual bonuses earned by the Covered Executive in the three fiscal
years prior to the Change of Control, (iv) the value of any benefits forfeited
under the BankAmerica 401(k) Investment Plan and Pension Plan and (v) the



product of (a) three and (b) the annual company contribution for the Covered
Executive's welfare benefits (multiplied by 191% to compensate for the payment
being taxable). In addition, upon any such termination, the Covered Executive
will become 100% vested in the BankAmerica Supplemental Retirement Plan, and, if
the Covered Executive qualifies as a retiree, he will be eligible for the
retiree benefits available to peer executives. The Executive Agreements provide
the Covered Executives with outplacement services and, for the calendar year of
the date of termination and for one additional calendar year thereafter,
continued financial counseling services on the same basis as provided to peer
executives, each at BankAmerica's cost. The consummation of the transactions
contemplated by the Merger Agreement will constitute a Change in Control for
purposes of the Executive Agreements. If any amounts payable to a Covered
Executive under the Executive Agreements or otherwise would subject the Covered
Executive to the excise tax under section 4999 of the Code, BankAmerica will
make a payment to the Covered Executive such that after the payment of all
income and excise taxes, the Covered Executive will be in the same after-tax
position as if no excise tax under section 4999 had been imposed. The severance
payments under the Executive Agreements are conditioned upon the execution and
non-revocation of a general release of claims by the Covered Executive in favor
of BankAmerica and its affiliates. The Executive Agreements contain restrictive
covenants relating to confidentiality and non-disparagement. In the case of
Messrs. Coulter, Murray and O'Neill, the Employment Agreements (described above)
supersede the Executive Agreements, and as
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such, these Covered Executives will not be entitled to receive the payments and
benefits described herein. Messrs. Lockhart and Stein will be terminating their
employment in connection with the transactions contemplated by the Merger
Agreement and, under their Executive Agreements, will be entitled to receive
approximately $7.9 million and $5 million, respectively, upon such termination
(plus, in each case, the pro rata annual bonus to be determined as described
above). Additionally, BankAmerica has agreed with Mr. Lockhart that, in return
for providing services for a period of time, he will receive, whether or not the
Merger is consummated, the benefits provided by his Executive Agreement,
stock-based rights substantially the same as those described below and certain
relocation benefits. Approximately 1,000 additional members of senior management
also receive benefits under the change in control severance program that are
comparable to those for the Covered Executives, except that the multiple of base
salary and bonus is generally one and one-half or two, rather than three.
 
     Stock-Based Rights.  The Merger Agreement provides that at the Effective
Time each outstanding and unexercised stock option to purchase shares of
BankAmerica Common Stock (and any related LSAR (as defined below)) granted under
the BankAmerica 1992 Management Stock Plan, the BankAmerica 1987 Management
Stock Plan, the BankAmerica Performance Equity Program, the Continental Bank
Corporation 1982 Performance, Restricted Stock and Stock Option Plan and the
Continental Bank Corporation 1991 Equity Performance Incentive Plan (the
"BANKAMERICA STOCK PLANS") will cease to represent the right to acquire shares
of BankAmerica Common Stock and will be converted into and become a right with
respect to Combined Company Common Stock, adjusted for the Exchange Ratio.
Generally, pursuant to the terms of the BankAmerica Stock Plans, at the
Effective Time, the unvested stock options and the restricted stock awards and
restricted stock units held by executive officers and employee directors will
become fully vested and exercisable and all restrictions on any such awards will
lapse. In addition, pursuant to the terms of the award agreements granting
premium priced options to certain officers under the BankAmerica Performance
Equity Program, at the Effective Time the premium priced options will become
vested (without regard to the achievement of the target exercise price) and/or
fully exercisable (certain premium priced options vested due to the achievement
of the target exercise price prior to the Effective Time but remained subject to
restrictions on exercisability) and the holders thereof, upon their election
within a 60-day period following the Effective Time, will have the right, to
exercise the limited stock appreciation rights ("LSARs") granted in conjunction
with the premium price options, in cancellation of the options. Upon the
exercise of an LSAR after the Effective Time, the holder thereof will be
entitled to receive Combined Company Common Stock with a value equal to the
amount by which a share of Combined Company Common Stock on the date of exercise
exceeds the exercise price (as adjusted) of the LSAR. The number of unvested
stock options (excluding premium priced options) to acquire shares of
BankAmerica Common Stock held by Messrs. Coulter, Lockhart, Murray, O'Neill and
Stein that will become vested and fully exercisable as a result of the Merger is
99,999, 284,926, 51,665, 53,331, and 33,333, respectively. The number of premium
priced options (and related LSARs) to acquire shares of BankAmerica Common Stock
held by Messrs. Coulter, Lockhart, Murray, O'Neill and Stein that will become
vested and/or fully exercisable as a result of the Merger is 1,941,500
(719,898), 1,019,300 (377,948), 1,019,300 (377,948), 849,500 (314,990) and
776,700 (288,000), respectively. The number of shares of BankAmerica Common
Stock underlying awards of restricted stock and restricted stock units held by
Messrs. Coulter, Murray, O'Neill, Stein and Lockhart that will become
transferable as a result of the Merger is 0, 0, 0, 0, and 20,096, respectively.
 
     Indemnification and Insurance.  The Merger Agreement provides that the



Combined Company will, for six years after the Effective Time, indemnify
directors, officers and employees of BankAmerica, NationsBank or any of their
respective subsidiaries against certain liabilities in connection with such
persons' status as such or in connection with the Merger Agreement, the Stock
Option Agreements or any of the transactions contemplated thereby. Pursuant to
the Merger Agreement, the Combined Company will also, for six years after the
Effective Time and with respect to events occurring prior to the Effective Time,
honor all rights to indemnification and limitations of liability existing in
favor of the foregoing persons as provided in the governing documents of
NationsBank, BankAmerica or their respective subsidiaries. NationsBank and
BankAmerica have also agreed that, for six years after the Effective Time, the
Combined Company will use its best efforts to cause the directors and officers
of BankAmerica and NationsBank to be covered (with respect to acts or omissions
taking place prior to the Effective Time) by directors and officers liability
insurance
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policies as favorable as BankAmerica's and NationsBank's current policies, or by
substantially similar policies in substitution therefor. See "--Conduct of
Business Prior to the Merger and Other Covenants."
 
NATIONSBANK AND BANKAMERICA STOCK OPTION AGREEMENTS
 
     Concurrently with the execution of the Merger Agreement, NationsBank
executed and delivered a stock option agreement, dated April 10, 1998 (the
"NATIONSBANK STOCK OPTION AGREEMENT"), pursuant to which NationsBank granted to
BankAmerica an option to purchase NationsBank Common Stock from NationsBank
under the conditions set forth below (the "NATIONSBANK OPTION"). At the same
time, BankAmerica executed and delivered a stock option agreement, dated April
10, 1998 (the "BANKAMERICA STOCK OPTION AGREEMENT" and, with the NationsBank
Stock Option Agreement, the "STOCK OPTION AGREEMENTS"), pursuant to which
BankAmerica granted to NationsBank an option to purchase BankAmerica Common
Stock from BankAmerica under the conditions set forth below (the "BANKAMERICA
OPTION"). NationsBank and BankAmerica approved and entered into the NationsBank
Stock Option Agreement and the BankAmerica Stock Option Agreement, respectively,
as an inducement to the other to enter into the Merger Agreement.
 
     Except as otherwise noted below, the terms and conditions of the
NationsBank Stock Option Agreement and the BankAmerica Stock Option Agreement
are identical in all material respects. For purposes of this section, except as
otherwise noted, (i) the NationsBank Stock Option Agreement or the BankAmerica
Stock Option Agreement, as the case may be, is sometimes referred to as the
"ISSUER OPTION AGREEMENT," (ii) NationsBank, as issuer of the NationsBank Common
Stock, and BankAmerica, as issuer of the BankAmerica Common Stock, upon the
exercise of the NationsBank Option and the BankAmerica Option, respectively, are
sometimes individually referred to as the "ISSUER," (iii) NationsBank and
BankAmerica, as the holder of the BankAmerica Option and the NationsBank Option,
respectively, are sometimes individually referred to as the "OPTIONEE," (iv) the
NationsBank Option or the BankAmerica Option, as the case may be, is sometimes
referred to as the "ISSUER OPTION" and (v) NationsBank Common Stock and
BankAmerica Common Stock is referred to as "ISSUER COMMON STOCK."
 
     The Stock Option Agreements are intended to increase the likelihood that
the Merger will be consummated in accordance with the terms of the Merger
Agreement. Consequently, certain aspects of the Stock Option Agreements may have
the effect of discouraging persons who might now or at any other time prior to
the Effective Time be interested in acquiring all of or a significant interest
in NationsBank or BankAmerica from considering or proposing such an acquisition,
even if any such person was prepared to offer to pay consideration that had a
higher current market price. The acquisition of NationsBank or BankAmerica could
cause the NationsBank Option or the BankAmerica Option, as the case may be, to
become exercisable. The existence of the Issuer Options could significantly
increase the cost to a potential acquiror of acquiring either Issuer compared to
its cost had the Stock Option Agreements and the Merger Agreement not been
entered into. Such increased cost might discourage a potential acquiror from
considering or proposing an acquisition or might result in a potential acquiror
proposing to pay a lower per share price to acquire such Issuer than it might
otherwise have proposed to pay. Moreover, following consultation with their
respective independent accountants, BankAmerica and NationsBank believe that the
exercise or repurchase of either of the Issuer Options is likely to prohibit any
other acquiror of an Issuer from accounting for an acquisition of such Issuer
using the "pooling of interests" accounting method for a period of two years.
 
     The NationsBank Stock Option Agreement gives BankAmerica an option to
purchase 191,975,012 shares (the "NATIONSBANK OPTION SHARES" or the "ISSUER
OPTION SHARES," as the case may be) of NationsBank Common Stock at an exercise
price of $76.4375 per share (the closing price of NationsBank Common Stock on
the last trading day preceding the execution of the Merger Agreement), payable
in cash. The NationsBank Option Shares, if issued pursuant to the NationsBank
Stock Option Agreement, will in no event exceed 19.9% of the NationsBank Common
Stock issued and outstanding without giving effect to the issuance of any
NationsBank Common Stock subject to the NationsBank Option.



 
     The BankAmerica Stock Option Agreement gives NationsBank an option to
purchase 135,840,487 shares (the "BANKAMERICA OPTION SHARES" or the "ISSUER
OPTION SHARES," as the case may be) of BankAmerica Common Stock at an exercise
price of $86.50 per share (the closing price of BankAmerica Common Stock on the
last trading day preceding the execution of the Merger Agreement), payable in
cash. The BankAmerica
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Option Shares, if issued pursuant to the BankAmerica Stock Option Agreement,
will in no event exceed 19.9% of the BankAmerica Common Stock issued and
outstanding without giving effect to the issuance of any BankAmerica Common
Stock subject to the BankAmerica Option.
 
     The number of shares of Issuer Common Stock subject to the applicable
Issuer Option will be increased or decreased, as appropriate, to the extent that
additional shares of Issuer Common Stock are either (i) issued or otherwise
become outstanding (other than pursuant to the Issuer Option Agreement or as
permitted under the Merger Agreement) or (ii) redeemed, repurchased, retired or
otherwise cease to be outstanding after April 10, 1998, such that, after such
issuance, the number of BankAmerica Option Shares will continue to equal 19.9%
of the BankAmerica Common Stock then issued and outstanding in the case of the
BankAmerica Stock Option and the number of NationsBank Option Shares will
continue to equal 19.9% of the NationsBank Common Stock then issued and
outstanding in the case of the NationsBank Option, in each case, without giving
effect to the issuance of any stock subject to the applicable Issuer Option. In
the event of any change in, or distributions in respect of, the number of shares
of Issuer Common Stock by reason of a stock dividend, split-up, merger,
recapitalization, combination, subdivision, conversion, exchange of shares,
distribution on or in respect of such Issuer Common Stock that would be
prohibited by the Merger Agreement, or similar transaction, the type and number
of Issuer Option Shares purchasable upon exercise of the applicable Issuer
Option, and the applicable option price will also be adjusted in such a manner
as will fully preserve the economic benefits of the Issuer Option.
 
     Each Issuer Option Agreement provides that the Optionee or any other holder
or holders of the Issuer Option (as used in this section, collectively, the
"HOLDER") may exercise the Issuer Option, in whole or in part, subject to
regulatory approval, only if both an Initial Triggering Event (as defined
herein) and a Subsequent Triggering Event (as defined herein) has occurred prior
to the occurrence of an Exercise Termination Event (as defined herein); provided
that the Holder has sent to the Issuer written notice of such exercise within 90
days following such Subsequent Triggering Event (subject to extension as
provided in each Issuer Option Agreement). The terms "Initial Triggering Event"
and "Subsequent Triggering Event" generally relate to attempts by one or more
third parties to acquire a significant interest in the Issuer. Any exercise of
the Issuer Option will be deemed to occur on the date such notice is sent.
 
     For purposes of each Issuer Option Agreement:
 
          (i) The term "INITIAL TRIGGERING EVENT" means the occurrence of any of
     the following events or transactions after April 10, 1998: (a) the Issuer
     or any subsidiary of the Issuer, without the Optionee's prior written
     consent, enters into an agreement to engage in, or the Issuer's Board of
     Directors recommends that shareholders of the Issuer approve or accept, an
     Acquisition Transaction (as defined herein) with any person or group (other
     than as contemplated by the Merger Agreement); (b) the Issuer or any
     subsidiary of the Issuer, without the Optionee's prior written consent,
     authorizes, recommends, proposes or publicly announces its intention to
     authorize, recommend or propose to engage in an Acquisition Transaction, or
     the Issuer's Board of Directors publicly withdraws or modifies, or publicly
     announces its intention to withdraw or modify, in any manner adverse to the
     Optionee, its recommendation that its shareholders approve the Agreement in
     anticipation of engaging in an Acquisition Transaction; (c) any person,
     other than the Optionee, any subsidiary of the Optionee or any Issuer
     subsidiary acting in a fiduciary capacity in the ordinary course of
     business acquires beneficial ownership, or the right to acquire beneficial
     ownership, of 10% or more of the outstanding shares of the Issuer's Common
     Stock; (d) any person other than the Optionee or any subsidiary of the
     Optionee made a bona fide proposal to the Issuer or its shareholders by
     public announcement or written communication that becomes the subject of
     public disclosure to engage in an Acquisition Transaction; (e) the Issuer
     breaches any covenant or obligation in the Agreement after any person,
     other than the Optionee or any subsidiaries of the Optionee, has proposed
     an Acquisition Transaction, and such breach (1) would entitle the Optionee
     to terminate the Agreement and (2) is not remedied prior to the date of the
     Optionee's notice to the Issuer of the exercise of the Option; or (f) any
     person other than the Optionee or any subsidiary of the Optionee, other
     than in connection with a transaction to which the Optionee has given its
     prior written consent, files an application or notice with the Federal
     Reserve Board, or other federal or state
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     bank regulatory authority, which application or notice has been accepted
     for processing, for approval to engage in an Acquisition Transaction.
 
          (ii) For purposes of each Issuer Option Agreement, the term
     "ACQUISITION TRANSACTION" means (a) a merger or consolidation, or any
     similar transaction with the Issuer or any of its Significant Subsidiaries
     (as defined in Rule 1-02 of Regulation S-X of the Commission); (b) a
     purchase, lease or other acquisition or assumption of all or substantially
     all of the assets or deposits of the Issuer or any of its Significant
     Subsidiaries; (c) a purchase or other acquisition of securities
     representing 10% or more of the voting power of the Issuer; or (d) any
     substantially similar transaction, provided, however, that in no event will
     any merger, consolidation, purchase or similar transaction involving only
     the Issuer and one or more of its subsidiaries or involving only any two or
     more of such subsidiaries, be deemed to be an Acquisition Transaction,
     provided that any such transaction is not entered into in violation of the
     terms of the Merger Agreement.
 
          (iii) The term "SUBSEQUENT TRIGGERING EVENT" means the occurrence of
     either of the following events or transactions after April 10, 1998: (a)
     the acquisition by any person of beneficial ownership of 20% or more of the
     then-outstanding shares of Issuer Common Stock; or (b) the occurrence of
     the Initial Triggering Event described above in clause (i)(a), except that
     the percentage referred to in clause (ii)(c) of the definition of
     "Acquisition Transaction" set forth above will be 20%.
 
     Each Issuer Option will expire upon the occurrence of an "EXERCISE
TERMINATION EVENT," which includes: (i) the Effective Time; (ii) termination of
the Merger Agreement in accordance with the provisions thereof if such
termination occurs prior to the occurrence of an Initial Triggering Event,
except in the case of the termination of the Merger Agreement by the Optionee as
a result of an uncured material breach by the Issuer of any of its
representations, warranties, covenants or agreements unless the breach by the
Issuer is non-volitional; or (iii) the date that is 12 months after the
termination of the Merger Agreement if such termination occurs after the
occurrence of an Initial Triggering Event or is a termination by the Optionee as
a result of an uncured material breach by the Issuer of any of its
representations, warranties, covenants or agreements unless the breach by the
Issuer is non-volitional (provided that, if an Initial Triggering Event
continues or occurs beyond such termination of the Merger Agreement and prior to
the passage of such 12-month period, the Issuer Option will terminate 12 months
from the expiration of the last Initial Triggering Event to expire, but in no
event more than 18 months after such termination of the Merger Agreement).
 
     As of the date of this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus, to the best
knowledge of NationsBank and BankAmerica, no Initial Triggering Event or
Subsequent Triggering Event has occurred.
 
     Each Issuer Option Agreement binds the Issuer to repurchase the Issuer
Option upon occurrence of a Repurchase Event. A "REPURCHASE EVENT" is deemed to
have occurred (i) upon the consummation of an Acquisition Transaction or (ii)
upon the acquisition by any person of the beneficial ownership of 50% or more of
the then outstanding Issuer Common Stock, provided that a Subsequent Triggering
Event has occurred prior to an Exercise Termination Event.
 
     Immediately prior to the occurrence of a Repurchase Event (as defined
herein), (i) following a request of a Holder, delivered prior to an Exercise
Termination Event, the Issuer (or any successor thereto) will repurchase the
Issuer Option from the Holder at a price (the "ISSUER OPTION REPURCHASE PRICE")
equal to the amount by which (a) the market/offer price (as defined herein)
exceeds (b) the option price, multiplied by the number of shares for which the
Issuer Option may then be exercised and (ii) at the request of the owner of
Issuer Option Shares from time to time (the "OWNER"), delivered within 90 days
of such occurrence (or such later period as provided in Section 10 of each of
the Stock Option Agreements), the Issuer will repurchase such number of the
Issuer Option Shares from the Owner as the Owner will designate at a price (the
"ISSUER OPTION SHARE REPURCHASE PRICE") equal to the market/offer price
multiplied by the number of Option Shares so designated. Any repurchase by
BankAmerica of the BankAmerica Option, any Substitute Option (as defined
herein), or any BankAmerica Common Stock underlying the BankAmerica Option may
require the approval of the BankAmerica Shareholders in accordance with the
provisions of the BankAmerica Certificate of Incorporation. See "Comparative
Rights of Shareholders of NationsBank, BankAmerica and the Combined Company."
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     The term "MARKET/OFFER PRICE" means the highest of (i) the price per share
of Issuer Common Stock at which a tender offer or exchange offer therefor has
been made, (ii) the price per share of Issuer Common Stock to be paid by any



third party pursuant to an agreement with Issuer, (iii) the highest closing
price for shares of Issuer Common Stock within the six-month period immediately
preceding the date the Holder gives notice of the required repurchase of the
Issuer Option or the Owner gives notice of the required repurchase of Issuer
Option Shares, as the case may be, or (iv) in the event of a sale of all or a
substantial portion of the Issuer's assets, the sum of the price paid in such
sale for such assets and the current market value of the remaining assets of the
Issuer as determined by a nationally recognized investment banking firm selected
by the Holder or the Owner, as the case may be, and the Issuer, divided by the
number of shares of Issuer Common Stock outstanding at the time of such sale. In
determining the market/offer price, the value of consideration other than cash
will be determined by a nationally recognized investment banking firm selected
by the Holder or Owner, as the case may be, who is reasonably acceptable to the
Issuer. However, if the Issuer at any time after delivery of a notice of
repurchase as described in this paragraph is prohibited under applicable law or
regulation from delivering to the Holder and/or the Owner, as appropriate, the
Issuer Option Repurchase Price and the Issuer Option Share Repurchase Price,
respectively, in full, the Holder or Owner may revoke its notice of repurchase
of the Issuer Option or the Issuer Option Shares, either in whole or to the
extent of the prohibition, whereupon, in the latter case, the Issuer will
promptly (i) deliver to the Holder and/or the Owner, as appropriate, that
portion of the Issuer Option Repurchase Price or the Issuer Option Share
Repurchase Price that the Issuer is not prohibited from delivering and (ii)
deliver, as appropriate, (a) to the Holder, a new Issuer Option Agreement
evidencing the right of the Holder to purchase that number of shares of the
Issuer Common Stock obtained by multiplying the number of shares of the Issuer
Common Stock for which the surrendered Issuer Option Agreement was exercisable
at the time of delivery of the notice of repurchase by a fraction, the numerator
of which is the Issuer Option Repurchase Price less the portion thereof
theretofore delivered to the Holder and the denominator of which is the Issuer
Option Repurchase Price, and (b) to the Owner, a certificate for the Issuer
Option Shares it is then so prohibited from repurchasing.
 
     If, prior to an Exercise Termination Event, the Issuer enters into any
agreement (i) to consolidate with or merge into any person, other than the
Optionee or one of its subsidiaries, such that Issuer is not the continuing or
surviving corporation of such consolidation or merger; (ii) to permit any
person, other than the Optionee or one of its subsidiaries, to merge into the
Issuer and the Issuer is the continuing or surviving corporation, but, in
connection with such consolidation or merger, the outstanding shares of the
Issuer Common Stock are changed into or exchanged for stock or other securities
of any other person or cash or any other property, or the then-outstanding
shares of Issuer Common Stock after such merger will represent less than 50% of
the outstanding voting shares and voting share equivalents of the merged
corporation; or (iii) to sell or otherwise transfer all or substantially all of
its assets to any person, other than the Optionee or any of its subsidiaries,
then, and in each such case, the agreement governing such transaction must
provide that, upon consummation of such transaction and upon terms and
conditions set forth in the Issuer Option Agreement, the Option will be
converted into, or exchanged for, an option having substantially the same terms
as the Option (the "SUBSTITUTE OPTION") to purchase securities, at the election
of the Holder, of either the acquiring person or any person that controls the
acquiring person. At the request of the Holder of the Substitute Option, the
issuer of the Substitute Option will repurchase it at a price, and subject to
such other terms and conditions, as set forth in the Issuer Option Agreement.
 
     Within 90 days after the occurrence of a Subsequent Triggering Event that
occurs prior to an Exercise Termination Date (subject to extension as provided
in the Issuer Option Agreement), the Optionee may request the Issuer to prepare,
file and keep current with respect to the Option Shares, a registration
statement with the Commission. The Issuer is required to use its reasonable best
efforts to cause such registration statement to become effective and then to
remain effective for 180 days or such shorter time as may be reasonably
necessary to effect such sales or other disposition of Option Shares. The
Optionee has the right to demand two such registrations.
 
     Neither the Issuer nor the Optionee may assign any of its rights and
obligations under the Issuer Option Agreements or the Issuer Option to any other
person without the express written consent of the other party, except that, if a
Subsequent Triggering Event occurs prior to an Exercise Termination Event, the
Optionee,
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subject to the terms of the Issuer Option Agreement, may assign, in whole or in
part, its rights and obligations thereunder, within 90 days (subject to
extension as provided in the Issuer Option Agreement) of such Subsequent
Triggering Event; provided that, until the date 15 days after the date on which
the Federal Reserve Board approves an application by the Optionee to acquire the
Issuer Option Shares, the Optionee may not assign its rights under the Issuer
Option except in (i) a widely dispersed public distribution, (ii) a private
placement in which no one party acquires the right to purchase in excess of 2%
of the voting shares of the Issuer, (iii) an assignment to a single party for
the purpose of conducting a widely dispersed public distribution on the



Optionee's behalf, or (iv) any other manner approved by the Federal Reserve
Board.
 
     Certain rights and obligations of the Optionee and the Issuer under the
Stock Option Agreements are subject to receipt of required regulatory approvals.
The approval of the Federal Reserve Board is required for the acquisition by the
Optionee of more than 5% of the outstanding shares of Issuer Common Stock.
Accordingly, the Optionee has included or will include in its applications with
the Federal Reserve Board a request for approval of the right of the Optionee to
exercise its rights under the Issuer Option Agreement, including its right to
purchase more than 5% of the outstanding shares of Issuer Common Stock. See
"-- Regulatory Matters."
 
ACCOUNTING TREATMENT
 
     It is intended that the Reorganization will be accounted for as a "pooling
of interests" under GAAP and the receipt by each party of an opinion of its
independent certified public accountants that the Reorganization will qualify
for such accounting treatment is a condition to the parties' obligations to
consummate the Reorganization. In conjunction with the Merger Agreement,
BankAmerica rescinded its share repurchase program. NationsBank has not had a
share repurchase program in effect since its August 1997 announcement of its
agreement to merge with Barnett. The unaudited pro forma financial information
included in this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus reflects the Reorganization
using the "pooling of interests" method of accounting. See "Comparative
Unaudited Per Share Data," "Selected Financial Data" and "Unaudited Pro Forma
Condensed Financial Information."
 
REGULATORY MATTERS
 
     Federal Reserve Board.  The Merger is subject to prior approval by the
Federal Reserve Board under the Bank Holding Company Act of 1956, as amended
(the "BHCA"). The BHCA requires the Federal Reserve Board, when approving a
transaction such as the Merger, to take into consideration the financial and
managerial resources (including the competence, experience and integrity of the
officers, directors and principal shareholders) and future prospects of the
existing and proposed institutions and the convenience and needs of the
communities to be served. In considering financial resources and future
prospects, the Federal Reserve Board will, among other things, evaluate the
adequacy of the capital levels of the parties to a proposed transaction.
 
     The BHCA prohibits the Federal Reserve Board from approving a merger if it
would result in a monopoly or be in furtherance of any combination or conspiracy
to monopolize or to attempt to monopolize the business of banking in any part of
the United States, or if its effect in any section of the country would be
substantially to lessen competition or to tend to create a monopoly, or if it
would in any other manner result in a restraint of trade, unless the Federal
Reserve Board finds that the anti-competitive effects of a merger are clearly
outweighed in the public interest by the probable effect of the transaction in
meeting the convenience and needs of the communities to be served. In addition,
under the Community Reinvestment Act of 1977, as amended, the Federal Reserve
Board must take into account the record of performance of the existing
depository institutions in meeting the credit needs of the entire community,
including low- and moderate-income neighborhoods, served by such institutions.
 
     The Merger generally may not be consummated until 30 days (which may be
shortened to 15 days with the consent of the U.S. Department of Justice (the
"DOJ")) following the date of Federal Reserve Board approval, during which time
the DOJ may challenge the Merger on antitrust grounds. The commencement of an
antitrust action by the DOJ would stay the effectiveness of the Federal Reserve
Board's approval unless a court specifically ordered otherwise. NationsBank and
BankAmerica expect that a small level of divestitures
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may be required in connection with antitrust review by the DOJ and the Federal
Reserve Board. Other than the foregoing, NationsBank and BankAmerica believe
that the Merger does not raise substantial antitrust or other significant
regulatory concerns and that any divestitures that may be required in order to
consummate the Merger will not be material to the financial condition or results
of operations of the Combined Company after the Effective Time.
 
     Other Authorities.  The Merger may be subject to the approval of or notice
to certain other state and foreign regulatory authorities.
 
     Status of Regulatory Approvals and Other Information.  NationsBank and
BankAmerica have filed (or will promptly file) all applications and notices and
have taken (or will promptly take) other appropriate action with respect to any
requisite approvals or other action of any governmental authority. The Merger
Agreement provides that the obligation of each of NationsBank and BankAmerica to
consummate the Reorganization is conditioned upon the receipt of all requisite
regulatory approvals, including the approvals of the Federal Reserve Board and
certain state and foreign regulatory authorities. There can be no assurance that



any governmental agency will approve or take any required action with respect to
the Reorganization, and, if approvals are received or action is taken, there can
be no assurance as to the date of such approvals or action, that such approvals
or action will not be conditioned upon matters that would cause the parties to
mutually consent to abandon the Reorganization or that no action will be brought
challenging such approvals or action, including a challenge by the DOJ or, if
such a challenge is made, the result thereof. To date, applications or
notifications have been filed with the Federal Reserve Board, the Texas
Department of Banking, and the Georgia Commissioner of Banking, among others.
All of the foregoing domestic applications are pending at this time.
 
     NationsBank and BankAmerica are not aware of any governmental approvals or
actions that may be required for consummation of the Merger other than as
described above. Should any other approval or action be required, NationsBank
and BankAmerica currently contemplate that such approval or action would be
sought.
 
     THE MERGER CANNOT PROCEED IN THE ABSENCE OF THE REQUISITE REGULATORY
APPROVALS. THERE CAN BE NO ASSURANCE THAT THE REGULATORY APPROVALS WILL BE
OBTAINED OR AS TO THE DATES OF ANY SUCH APPROVALS. SEE "--CONDITIONS TO THE
MERGER." THERE CAN LIKEWISE BE NO ASSURANCE THAT THE DOJ OR OTHER GOVERNMENTAL
AUTHORITIES WILL NOT CHALLENGE THE MERGER, OR, IF SUCH A CHALLENGE IS MADE, AS
TO THE RESULT THEREOF.
 
     See "--The Effective Time," "--Conditions to the Merger" and "--Termination
of the Agreement."
 
RESTRICTIONS ON RESALES BY AFFILIATES
 
     The shares of Combined Company Common Stock issuable to BankAmerica
Shareholders upon consummation of the Merger have been registered under the
Securities Act and the shares of Combined Company Common Stock and Combined
Company Preferred Stock issuable to NationsBank Shareholders in the
Reincorporation Merger are not required to be registered under the Securities
Act. Such securities may be traded freely without restriction by those
shareholders who are not deemed to be "affiliates" (as defined in the rules
promulgated under the Securities Act) of NationsBank or BankAmerica.
 
     Shares of Combined Company Common Stock received by those BankAmerica
Shareholders and NationsBank Shareholders who are deemed to be affiliates of
BankAmerica or NationsBank at the time of the Meetings may be resold without
registration under the Securities Act only as permitted by Rule 145 under the
Securities Act or as otherwise permitted thereunder. Shares of Combined Company
Common Stock received by persons who are deemed to be "affiliates" of the
Combined Company may be sold by them only in transactions permitted under the
provisions of Rule 144 under the Securities Act, or as otherwise permitted under
the Securities Act.
 
     Commission guidelines regarding qualifying for the "pooling of interests"
method of accounting also limit sales of shares of the acquiring and acquired
company by affiliates of either company in a business combination. Commission
guidelines also indicate that the "pooling of interests" method of accounting
generally will not be challenged on the basis of sales by affiliates of the
acquiring or acquired company if such
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affiliates do not dispose of any of the shares of the corporation they own, or
shares of a corporation they receive in connection with a merger, during the
period beginning 30 days before the merger is consummated and ending when
financial results covering at least 30 days of post-merger operations of the
combined companies have been published.
 
     Each of NationsBank and BankAmerica has agreed to use its reasonable best
efforts to cause each person who is an "affiliate" (for purposes of Rule 145
under the Securities Act and for purposes of qualifying the Merger for "pooling
of interests" accounting treatment) of such party to deliver to the other party
a written agreement intended to ensure compliance with the Securities Act (in
the case of BankAmerica affiliates) and to preserve the ability of the Merger to
be accounted for as a "pooling of interests."
 
DIVIDEND REINVESTMENT AND STOCK PURCHASE PLANS
 
     NationsBank has a dividend reinvestment and stock purchase plan called the
"NationsBank SharesDirect Plan" that provides, for those NationsBank
Shareholders who elect to participate, that dividends on NationsBank Common
Stock will be used to purchase either original issue shares or shares in the
open market at the market value of NationsBank Common Stock on a quarterly
basis. The plan also permits participants to invest in additional shares of
NationsBank Common Stock through optional cash payments, within certain dollar
limitations, at the then-current market price of such stock at the time of
purchase. Optional cash investment purchases will be made on behalf of plan
participants by the plan administrator at least once each week. It is



anticipated that the NationsBank SharesDirect Plan will be continued by the
Combined Company and that BankAmerica Shareholders who receive shares of
Combined Company Common Stock in the Merger will be eligible to participate in
this plan.
 
     BankAmerica has a Shareholder Investment Plan which allows BankAmerica
Shareholders to elect to reinvest dividends on BankAmerica Common Stock. Shares
may be purchased either in the open market or directly from BankAmerica.
Participants may also elect to invest in additional shares of BankAmerica Common
Stock through optional cash payments, within certain dollar limitations.
Participants pay fair market value per share and pay no brokerage commissions or
service charges. It is anticipated that BankAmerica will suspend or terminate
the plan at or prior to the Effective Time and that participants will be
enrolled in the successor plan of the Combined Company referred to above unless
they choose not to participate in the successor plan.
 
RIGHTS OF DISSENTING SHAREHOLDERS
 
     Under Article 13 of the NCBCA, certain shareholders of North Carolina
corporations are permitted to dissent from, and obtain the value of, his or her
shares in the event of certain corporate actions. Only holders of NationsBank
ESOP Preferred Stock, NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock, and NationsBank
Series BB Preferred Stock ("ELIGIBLE DISSENTERS") may exercise such dissenters'
rights with respect to the Reorganization.
 
     The following is a summary of the rights of Eligible Dissenters under
Article 13 of the NCBCA. Any Eligible Dissenter who intends to dissent from the
Merger should carefully review the text and comply with the requirements of
Article 13 of the NCBCA (attached as Appendix G to this Joint Proxy Statement-
Prospectus), as well as consult with an attorney. FAILURE TO COMPLY WITH THE
PROCEDURES PRESCRIBED BY APPLICABLE LAW WILL RESULT IN THE LOSS OF DISSENTERS'
RIGHTS. No further notice of the events giving rise to dissenters' rights or any
steps associated therewith will be furnished to Eligible Dissenters and no
notice of approval of the Merger will be given to a NationsBank Dissenter (as
defined below).
 
     The Reorganization gives rise to shareholder dissenter's rights which may
be summarized as follows:
 
          (i) An Eligible Dissenter who intends to dissent from the
     Reorganization must give NationsBank, and NationsBank must actually
     receive, before the vote is taken, written notice of his or her intent to
     demand payment for his or her shares if the Reorganization is effected
     ("DISSENTING SHARES," held by "NATIONSBANK DISSENTERS"). An Eligible
     Dissenter's notice to NationsBank should be mailed to Corporate Secretary,
     NationsBank Corporation, 100 North Tryon Street, Charlotte, North Carolina
     28255. A vote against the Merger Agreement will not be deemed to satisfy
     the notice requirement.
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          (ii) A NationsBank Dissenter must not vote his or her Dissenting
     Shares in favor of the Merger Agreement but must instead either vote
     against or abstain from voting on the Merger Agreement. Any Eligible
     Dissenter who returns a signed proxy but fails to provide instructions as
     to the manner in which such shares are to be voted will be deemed to have
     voted in favor of the Merger Agreement and will not be entitled to assert
     dissenters' rights of appraisal.
 
          (iii) No later than ten days after the Reorganization is effected,
     NationsBank must send to NationsBank Dissenters, by registered or certified
     mail, return receipt requested, (a) a written dissenters' notice stating
     where the payment demand must be sent and where and when certificates for
     certificated Dissenting Shares must be deposited, (b) information as to the
     restrictions on transfer of Dissenting Shares, (c) a form for demanding
     payment, and (d) a date by which NationsBank must receive the payment
     demand, which shall not be fewer than 30 nor more than 60 days after the
     date such notice is mailed. NationsBank must also provide NationsBank
     Dissenters with a copy of Article 13 of the NCBCA. NationsBank Dissenters
     receiving such notice must then demand payment and deposit their
     certificates in accordance with the terms of the notice provided by
     NationsBank. NationsBank Dissenters who demand payment and deposit their
     share certificates in accordance with Article 13 of the NCBCA retain all
     other rights of a shareholder until the rights are cancelled or modified by
     the Merger being effected. A shareholder who does not demand payment or
     deposit his or her share certificates where required, each by the date set
     in the dissenters' notice, is not entitled to payment for his or her shares
     under Article 13 of the NCBCA.
 
          (iv) As soon as the Reorganization is effected, or within 30 days
     after receipt of a payment demand, NationsBank shall pay each NationsBank
     Dissenter who has complied with the requirements of the statute the amount
     NationsBank estimates to be the fair value of the NationsBank Dissenter's
     Dissenting Shares, plus interest accrued to the date of payment. The



     payment must be accompanied by (a) NationsBank's balance sheet as of
     December 31, 1997, (b) an income statement for the fiscal year ending
     December 31, 1997, (c) a statement of cash flows for the fiscal year ending
     December 31, 1997, (d) the latest available interim financial statements,
     if any, (e) an explanation of how NationsBank estimated the fair value of
     the Dissenting Shares, (f) an explanation of how the interest was
     calculated, (g) a statement of the NationsBank Dissenter's rights to demand
     payment and (h) a copy of Article 13 of the NCBCA.
 
          (v) If the NationsBank Dissenter believes the amount paid by
     NationsBank is less than the fair value of his or her Dissenting Shares or
     the interest was incorrectly calculated or NationsBank fails to make
     payment as soon as the Reorganization is effected or within 30 days of
     receipt of a payment demand, the NationsBank Dissenter may notify
     NationsBank in writing of his or her own estimate of the fair value of his
     or her Dissenting Shares and the amount of interest due, and demand payment
     of the amount in excess of the payment by NationsBank for the fair value of
     his or her shares and interest due. The notice must be given within 30 days
     after NationsBank makes payment or fails to perform. A NationsBank
     Dissenter who fails to notify NationsBank in writing of his or her demand
     for payment within the 30 day period shall be deemed to have withdrawn his
     or her dissent and demand for payment.
 
          (vi) If demand for payment remains unsettled, the NationsBank
     Dissenter may commence a proceeding by filing a complaint with the North
     Carolina Superior Court Division of the General Court of Justice to
     determine the fair value of the shares and accrued interest. The complaint
     must be filed 60 days after the earlier of (a) the date payment is made or
     (b) the date of the NationsBank Dissenter's payment demand. A NationsBank
     Dissenter who takes no action within the 60-day period shall be deemed to
     have withdrawn his or her dissent and demand for payment.
 
     Under North Carolina law, holders of NationsBank Common Stock are not
entitled to dissenters' rights. Under Delaware law, BankAmerica Shareholders are
not entitled to dissenters' rights.
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                   MANAGEMENT AND OPERATIONS AFTER THE MERGER
 
DIRECTORS AFTER THE MERGER
 
     As of the Effective Time, the Board of Directors of the Combined Company
will consist of 20 directors, consisting of 11 of the current directors of
NationsBank and nine of the current directors of BankAmerica. The directors of
the Combined Company will be elected annually. The only members of the Board of
Directors of the Combined Company named to date are Mr. McColl and Mr. Coulter.
 
MANAGEMENT AFTER THE MERGER
 
     NationsBank and BankAmerica expect that Mr. McColl will be Chairman and
Chief Executive Officer and Mr. Coulter will be President of the Combined
Company after the Effective Time. It is the present intention of the boards of
directors and of Mr. McColl that Mr. Coulter will succeed Mr. McColl as Chairman
and Chief Executive Officer of the Combined Company when Mr. McColl retires from
that position. In addition, the following persons will hold the offices in the
Combined Company as follows: James H. Hance, Jr., Vice Chairman and Chief
Financial Officer; Kenneth D. Lewis, President of Consumer and Commercial
Banking; Michael J. Murray, President of Global Corporate and Investment
Banking; and Michael E. O'Neill, President of Wealth Management and Principal
Investing.
 
     The Policy Committee of the Combined Company will consist of Messrs.
McColl, Coulter, Hance, Lewis, Murray and O'Neill.
 
CONSOLIDATION OF OPERATIONS; ANTICIPATED COST SAVINGS
 
     Although no assurance can be given either that any specific level of cost
savings will be achieved or as to the timing thereof, NationsBank and
BankAmerica currently expect to achieve savings in operating costs by
consolidating certain operations and eliminating redundant expenses. Such
savings are expected to be realized over time as such consolidation is
completed. Currently, the combined global work force within NationsBank and
BankAmerica is approximately 180,000 employees. NationsBank and BankAmerica
expect that the combined work force will be reduced by 5,000 to 8,000 positions
in addition to some positions reduced as a result of attrition.
 
     Delivery systems optimization is maximizing the efficiency of the branch
network by sale of overlapping facilities and increasing usage of alternative



delivery channels such as ATMs and in-store facilities. It also includes
leveraging the combined call centers. Corporate overhead cost savings are
expected to result from combining staff areas such as finance, accounting, human
resources and legal, and consolidating marketing and risk management staff
areas. The pay scale for these positions is typically higher than the average
position. Business line consolidations generate savings from combining
businesses where economies of scale can be gained. These areas include treasury
management, trading, mortgage, credit card, asset management and consumer, small
business and corporate lending. Infrastructure leverage is obtained in the
transaction processing and technology units. Savings are generated by running
the combined volumes through the existing infrastructure while downsizing the
overlapping facilities. Examples include check processing, wire transfer,
Automated Clearing House, transportation networks, data processing, systems
support and telecommunications. Vendor leverage savings are generated by working
with suppliers to obtain a lower per unit cost resulting from increased volume
of the combined entities. Specific areas are checks, ATMs, record storage and
real estate management services.
 
     A projected annual after-tax expense savings of $1.3 billion is expected to
be realized from the Reorganization as a result of consolidation of the consumer
and commercial banking businesses, the global corporate and investment banking
businesses, corporate operations, and the consolidation of other duplicative
operations of NationsBank and BankAmerica.
 
     The extent to which such expense savings will be achieved is dependent upon
various factors, a number of which are beyond the control of NationsBank and
BankAmerica, including regulatory requirements attendant
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to the consummation of the Reorganization, the general regulatory environment,
economic conditions, and unanticipated changes in business conditions and
inflation, and no assurances can be given with respect to the ultimate level and
composition of expense savings to be realized or that such savings will be
realized in the time frame currently anticipated. These amounts have not been
included in any of the unaudited pro forma financial information included in
this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus.
 
     In connection with the Reorganization, the Combined Company expects to
incur pre-tax merger and restructuring items of approximately $1.3 billion ($800
million after-tax), which will include severance and change in control expenses,
conversion and related costs and occupancy and equipment expenses (primarily
lease exit costs and the elimination of duplicate facilities and other
capitalized assets), exit costs related to contract terminations and other
Reorganization costs (including legal and investment banking fees). The pro
forma adjustments represent management's best estimates based on available
information at this time. Actual adjustments will differ from those reflected in
the unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Financial Information. See "Unaudited Pro
Forma Condensed Financial Information".
 
     For additional information regarding management and operations of the
Combined Company, see "Information About NationsBank and NationsBank (DE)" and
"Information About BankAmerica."
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                   PRICE RANGE OF COMMON STOCK AND DIVIDENDS
 
MARKET PRICES
 
     NationsBank Common Stock is listed on the NYSE and the Pacific Stock
Exchange, Inc. (the "PCX") under the trading symbol "NB." NationsBank Common
Stock is also listed on the London Stock Exchange (the "LSE") and certain shares
are listed on the Tokyo Stock Exchange (the "TSE"). As of July 29, 1998,
NationsBank Common Stock was held of record by approximately 173,273 persons.
The following table sets forth the high and low closing market prices of the
NationsBank Common Stock as reported on the NYSE Composite Transactions List for
the periods indicated.
 
     BankAmerica Common Stock is listed on the NYSE, the PCX, and the Chicago
Stock Exchange, Inc. under the symbol "BAC." BankAmerica Common Stock is also
listed on the LSE. As of July 29, 1998, BankAmerica Common Stock was held of
record by approximately 136,968 persons. The following table sets forth the high
and low market prices for BankAmerica Common Stock as reported by the NYSE
Composite Transactions List for the periods indicated.
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                                                NATIONSBANK            BANKAMERICA
                                                             MARKET PRICES(1)       MARKET PRICES(2)
                                                             -----------------      -----------------



                                                              HIGH        LOW        HIGH        LOW
                                                             ------      -----      ------      -----
<S>                                                          <C>         <C>        <C>         <C>
YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 1995:
  First Quarter............................................    $25 7/8    $22 5/16    $24 13/16  $19 3/4
  Second Quarter...........................................     28 7/8     24 13/16    27 5/8     24 3/16
  Third Quarter............................................     34 7/16    26 7/8      30 9/16    26 1/4
  Fourth Quarter...........................................     37 3/8     32          34 1/4     28 1/2
YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 1996:
  First Quarter............................................     40 11/16   32 3/16     39 9/16    29 3/8
  Second Quarter...........................................     42 5/16    37 3/8      40 3/16    34 7/8
  Third Quarter............................................     47 1/16    38 3/16     42 5/8     36
  Fourth Quarter...........................................     52 5/8     43 1/8      51 15/16   41 1/16
YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 1997:
  First Quarter............................................     65         48          61 7/8     47 11/16
  Second Quarter...........................................     70         54          69         49 9/16
  Third Quarter............................................     71 11/16   56 5/8      77 7/8     64 9/16
  Fourth Quarter...........................................     66 3/8     55          81 15/16   66 1/4
YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 1998:
  First Quarter............................................     75 1/8     56 1/4      87 1/8     61 1/2
  Second Quarter...........................................     85         72 1/16     96         79 1/2
  Third Quarter (through July 31, 1998)....................     88 7/16    77         100 1/8     86 3/4
</TABLE>
 
- ---------------
(1) Adjusted to reflect 2-for-1 stock split completed in February 1997.
 
(2) Adjusted to reflect 2-for-1 stock split completed in June 1997.
 
                                       63
 
DIVIDENDS
 
     The following table sets forth dividends declared per share of NationsBank
Common Stock and BankAmerica Common Stock, respectively, for the periods
indicated. The ability of either NationsBank or BankAmerica to pay dividends to
its respective shareholders is subject to certain restrictions. See "Supervision
and Regulation of NationsBank and BankAmerica."
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                                              NATIONSBANK     BANKAMERICA
                                                              DIVIDENDS(1)    DIVIDENDS(2)
                                                              ------------    ------------
<S>                                                           <C>             <C>
YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 1995:
  First Quarter.............................................      $.25           $ .23
  Second Quarter............................................       .25             .23
  Third Quarter.............................................       .25             .23
  Fourth Quarter............................................       .29             .23
YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 1996:
  First Quarter.............................................       .29             .27
  Second Quarter............................................       .29             .27
  Third Quarter.............................................       .29             .27
  Fourth Quarter............................................       .33             .27
YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 1997:
  First Quarter.............................................       .33             .305
  Second Quarter............................................       .33             .305
  Third Quarter.............................................       .33             .305
  Fourth Quarter............................................       .38             .305
YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 1998:
  First Quarter.............................................       .38             .345
  Second Quarter............................................       .38             .345
  Third Quarter (through July 31, 1998).....................       N/A          N/A
</TABLE>
 
- ---------------
(1) Adjusted to reflect 2-for-1 stock split completed in February 1997.
 
(2) Adjusted to reflect 2-for-1 stock split completed in June 1997.
 
               INFORMATION ABOUT NATIONSBANK AND NATIONSBANK (DE)
 
GENERAL
 
     NationsBank is a multi-bank holding company established as a North Carolina
corporation in 1968 and is registered under the BHCA, with its principal assets
being the stock of its subsidiaries. Through its banking subsidiaries and its
various nonbanking subsidiaries, NationsBank provides banking and
banking-related services, primarily throughout the Mid-Atlantic, Midwest,
Southeast and Southwest. The principal executive offices of NationsBank are
located at NationsBank Corporate Center in Charlotte, North Carolina 28255. Its
telephone number is (704) 386-5000.
 
     NationsBank and its subsidiaries are subject to regulation by various U.S.



federal and state regulatory authorities. NationsBank (DE) is a wholly owned
subsidiary of NationsBank organized in 1998 under the laws of the State of
Delaware to effect the Reorganization. It has not conducted any substantial
business activities to date. The business of NationsBank (DE) at the
consummation of the Reorganization will be the combined businesses of
NationsBank and BankAmerica immediately prior to the Merger, and NationsBank
(DE) will be renamed "BankAmerica Corporation" at the consummation of the
Reorganization. See "Supervision and Regulation of NationsBank and BankAmerica."
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BUSINESS SEGMENT OPERATIONS
 
     NationsBank provides a diversified range of banking and certain nonbanking
financial services and products through its various subsidiaries. Management
reports the results of NationsBank's operations through four business segments:
Consumer Banking, Middle Market, Asset Management, and Corporate Finance.
 
     The Consumer Banking segment provides comprehensive retail banking services
through multiple delivery channels including approximately 3,000 banking centers
and 7,000 automated teller machines ("ATMs") providing fully automated, 24 hour
cash dispensing and deposit services. These delivery channels are located
throughout NationsBank's franchise and serve 16 million households in 15 states
and the District of Columbia. In addition, this segment provides specialized
services such as the origination and servicing of residential mortgage loans,
issuance and servicing of credit cards, direct banking via telephone and
personal computer, student lending and certain insurance services. The consumer
finance component provides personal, mortgage, home equity and automobile loans
to consumers, retail finance programs to dealers and lease financing to
purchasers of new and used cars. Consumer Banking also provides commercial
banking services to companies and other commercial entities with annual revenues
of less than $10 million.
 
     The Middle Market segment provides a broad array of commercial banking
services for companies and other commercial entities with revenues between $10
million and $250 million annually including: commercial lending, treasury and
cash management services, asset-backed lending, leasing and factoring. Also
included in this segment is NationsCredit Commercial Corporation, which provides
commercial financing activities including: equipment loans and leases, loans for
debt restructuring, mergers and working capital, real estate and health care
financing and inventory financing to manufacturers, distributors and dealers.
 
     The Asset Management segment includes businesses that provide full service
and discount brokerage, investment advisory, investment management and advisory
services for the Nations Funds family of mutual funds. Within the Asset
Management segment, the Private Client Group provides asset management, banking
and trust services for wealthy individuals, business owners and corporate
executives and the private foundations established by them.
 
     Corporate Finance provides a broad array of banking and investment banking
products and services to domestic and international corporations, institutions
and other customers through its Capital Markets, Real Estate and Transaction
Products units. The Corporate Finance segment serves as a principal lender and
investor, as well as an advisor, and manages treasury and trade transactions for
clients and customers. Loan origination and syndication, asset-backed lending,
project finance and mergers and acquisitions consulting are representative of
the services provided. These services are provided through various domestic and
international offices. Through its Section 20 subsidiary, NationsBanc Montgomery
Securities LLC, Corporate Finance is a primary dealer of U.S. Government
Securities and underwrites, distributes and makes markets in high-grade and
high-yield debt securities and equity securities. Additionally, Corporate
Finance is a market maker in derivative products which include swap agreements,
option contracts, forward settlement contracts, financial futures and other
derivative products in certain interest rate, foreign exchange, commodity and
equity markets. In support of these activities, Corporate Finance takes
positions to support client demands and its own account. Major centers for the
above activities are Charlotte, Chicago, London, New York, San Francisco,
Singapore and Tokyo.
 
MANAGEMENT AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION
 
     Certain information relating to executive compensation, various benefit
plans (including stock option plans), voting securities and the principal
holders thereof, certain relationships and related transactions and other
related matters as to NationsBank is incorporated by reference or set forth in
the NationsBank Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 1997,
and is incorporated herein by reference, as amended by the NationsBank Current
Report on Form 8-K filed April 16, 1998 and the NationsBank Current Report on
Form 8-K filed April 17, 1998. NationsBank Shareholders or BankAmerica
Shareholders desiring copies of such documents may contact NationsBank at its
address or telephone number indicated under "Where You Can Find More
Information."
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                         INFORMATION ABOUT BANKAMERICA
 
GENERAL
 
     BankAmerica is a bank holding company registered under the BHCA,
incorporated in Delaware on October 7, 1968. At March 31, 1998, BankAmerica,
including its consolidated subsidiaries, was the fifth largest bank holding
company in the United States, based on total assets of $265.4 billion.
 
     BankAmerica's largest subsidiary, based on total assets, is Bank of America
National Trust and Savings Association, a national banking association ("BANK OF
AMERICA"). Bank of America was founded by A. P. Giannini in San Francisco,
California, and began business in San Francisco, California as "Bank of Italy"
on October 17, 1904, offering banking services to individuals and small
businesses in the community. Bank of America adopted its present name on
November 1, 1930, and became a subsidiary of BankAmerica on April 1, 1969. The
capital stock of Bank of America is the principal asset of BankAmerica.
 
     BankAmerica's principal executive offices are located at 555 California
Street, San Francisco, California 94104 (telephone (415) 622-3530).
 
BUSINESS SEGMENT OPERATIONS
 
     BankAmerica, through its various subsidiaries, provides a diversified range
of banking and other financial services throughout the United States and in
selected international markets. BankAmerica manages its business activities
through two principal business groups: the Global Retail Bank and the Global
Wholesale Bank.
 
     The Global Retail Bank offers retail deposit, credit card, home mortgage,
auto loan and various other consumer finance products. It provides a full range
of deposit and loan products to individuals and small businesses through
full-service branches and ATMs as well as telephone and other delivery channels.
The Global Retail Bank operates approximately 1,800 full-service branches in the
states of Alaska, Arizona, California, Idaho, Illinois, Nevada, New Mexico,
Oregon, Texas, and Washington. It also offers remote account access services
through a network of almost 7,700 ATMs in 34 states. In California,
BankAmerica's largest market, the Global Retail Bank operates approximately 970
branches and 7,000 ATMs. The Global Retail Bank also conducts retail banking
operations in Asia.
 
     The Global Wholesale Bank provides wholesale banking and financial products
and services throughout the United States and selected overseas markets to
business customers, including large corporations, middle market companies,
governments and other institutions. These products and services encompass
corporate lending, capital-raising, leasing, cash management services, and trade
finance products, investment banking services (including interest rate risk and
foreign exchange management products), capital markets products, and financial
advisory and venture capital services. These services are provided through 69
offices located in 38 countries in North and South America, Europe, Africa, the
Middle East, Asia and Australia.
 
MANAGEMENT AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION
 
     Certain information relating to executive compensation, various benefit
plans (including stock option plans), voting securities and the principal
holders thereof, certain relationships and related transactions and other
related matters as to BankAmerica is set forth in the BankAmerica Annual Report
on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 1997, and is incorporated herein by
reference. Shareholders of BankAmerica or NationsBank desiring copies of such
documents may contact BankAmerica at its address or telephone number indicated
under "Where You Can Find More Information."
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                   SUPERVISION AND REGULATION OF NATIONSBANK
                                AND BANKAMERICA
 
     General.  As registered bank holding companies, NationsBank and BankAmerica
are subject to the supervision of, and to regular inspection by, the Federal
Reserve Board. The bank subsidiaries of both NationsBank and BankAmerica are
organized as national banking associations, which are subject to regulation,
supervision and examination by the Officer of the Comptroller of Currency (the
"COMPTROLLER"), or as state chartered banks, which are subject to regulation,
supervision and examination by the relevant state regulators. These banks are
also subject to regulation by the Federal Reserve Board and the Federal Deposit
Insurance Corporation (the "FDIC"), and other U.S. federal regulatory agencies.
BankAmerica also owns a federal savings bank subject to supervision, regulation
and examination by the Office of Thrift Supervision (the "OTS"). In addition to
banking laws, regulations and regulatory agencies, NationsBank and BankAmerica
and their subsidiaries and affiliates are subject to various other laws and
regulations and supervision and examination by other regulatory agencies, all of
which, directly or indirectly, affect the operations and management of
NationsBank and BankAmerica and their ability to make distributions. The
following discussion summarizes certain aspects of those laws and regulations



that affect NationsBank and BankAmerica.
 
     The activities of NationsBank and BankAmerica and those of companies that
each controls or in which either holds more than 5% of the voting stock are
limited to banking, managing or controlling banks, furnishing services to or
performing services for their subsidiaries or any other activity that the
Federal Reserve Board determines to be so closely related to banking or managing
or controlling banks as to be a proper incident thereto. In making such
determinations, the Federal Reserve Board is required to consider whether the
performance of such activities by a bank holding company or its subsidiaries can
reasonably be expected to produce benefits to the public such as greater
convenience, increased competition or gains in efficiency that outweigh possible
adverse effects, such as undue concentration of resources, decreased or unfair
competition, conflicts of interest or unsound banking practices. Generally, bank
holding companies, such as NationsBank and BankAmerica, are required to obtain
prior approval of the Federal Reserve Board to engage in any new activity or to
acquire more than 5% of any class of voting stock of any company.
 
     Bank holding companies are also required to obtain the prior approval of
the Federal Reserve Board before acquiring more than 5% of any class of voting
stock of any bank that is not already majority owned by the bank holding
company. Pursuant to the Riegle-Neal Interstate Banking and Branching Efficiency
Act of 1994 (the "INTERSTATE BANKING AND BRANCHING ACT"), bank holding companies
became able to acquire banks in states other than its home state beginning
September 29, 1995, without regard to the permissibility of such acquisitions
under state law, but subject to any state requirement that the bank has been
organized and operating for a minimum period of time, not to exceed five years,
and the requirement that the bank holding company, prior to or following the
proposed acquisition, controls no more than 10% of the total amount of deposits
of insured depository institutions in the United States and less than 30% of
such deposits in that state (or such lesser or greater amount set by state law).
 
     The Interstate Banking and Branching Act also authorizes banks to merge
across state lines, subject to certain restrictions, thereby creating interstate
branches. Pursuant to the Interstate Banking and Branching Act, a bank is now
able to open new branches in a state in which it does not already have banking
operations if the state enacts a law permitting such de novo branching.
 
     NationsBank currently operates two interstate banks (i.e., banks with
banking centers in more than one state): NationsBank, N.A., headquartered in
Charlotte, North Carolina, with offices in Arkansas, Florida, Georgia, Illinois,
Iowa, Kansas, Maryland, Missouri, New Mexico, North Carolina, Oklahoma, South
Carolina, Texas, Virginia and the District of Columbia; and Barnett Bank, N.A.,
headquartered in Jacksonville, Florida (which NationsBank expects to merge into
NationsBank, N.A. in the fourth quarter of 1998), with offices in Florida and
Georgia. Separate banks continue to operate in Delaware, Florida, Kentucky
(which NationsBank has agreed to sell), and Tennessee.
 
     BankAmerica currently operates one interstate bank, Bank of America
National Trust and Savings Association, headquartered in San Francisco,
California, with offices in Alaska, Arizona, California, Florida,
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Idaho, Illinois, Nevada, New Mexico, New York, Oregon and Washington.
BankAmerica also has separate banks that operate in Arizona, California and
Texas and a federal savings bank with offices in numerous states.
 
     Proposals to change the laws and regulations governing the banking industry
are frequently introduced in the U.S. Congress, in the state legislatures and
before the various bank regulatory agencies. The likelihood and timing of any
such proposals or bills being enacted and the impact they might have on the
Combined Company, NationsBank, BankAmerica and their subsidiaries cannot be
determined at this time.
 
     Capital and Operational Requirements.  The Federal Reserve Board, the
Comptroller, the OTS and the FDIC have issued substantially similar risk-based
and leverage capital guidelines applicable to U.S. banking organizations. In
addition, those regulatory agencies may from time to time require that a banking
organization maintain capital above the minimum levels, whether because of its
financial condition or actual or anticipated growth. The Federal Reserve Board
risk-based guidelines define a two-tier capital framework. "TIER 1 CAPITAL"
consists of common and qualifying preferred shareholders' equity, less certain
intangibles and other adjustments. "TIER 2 CAPITAL" consists of subordinated and
other qualifying debt, and the allowance for credit losses up to 1.25% of
risk-weighted assets. The sum of Tier 1 capital and Tier 2 capital less
investments in unconsolidated subsidiaries represents qualifying "total
capital," at least 50% of which must consist of Tier 1 capital. Risk-based
capital ratios are calculated by dividing Tier 1 capital and total capital by
risk-weighted assets. Assets and off-balance sheet exposures are assigned to one
of four categories of risk weights, based primarily on relative credit risk. The
minimum Tier 1 capital ratio is 4% and the minimum total capital ratio is 8%.
NationsBank's Tier 1 capital and total risk-based capital ratios under these
guidelines at March 31, 1998 were 6.80% and 11.19%, respectively, and
BankAmerica's were 7.49% and 11.41%, respectively.



 
     The "LEVERAGE RATIO" is determined by dividing Tier 1 capital by adjusted
average total assets. Although the stated minimum ratio is 3%, most banking
organizations are required to maintain ratios of at least 100 to 200 basis
points above 3%. NationsBank's and BankAmerica's leverage ratios at March 31,
1998 were 7.61% and 11.56%, respectively.
 
     The Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation Improvement Act of 1991
("FDICIA"), among other things, identifies five capital categories for insured
depository institutions (well capitalized, adequately capitalized,
undercapitalized, significantly undercapitalized and critically
undercapitalized) and requires the respective U.S. federal regulatory agencies
to implement systems for "prompt corrective action" for insured depository
institutions that do not meet minimum capital requirements within such
categories. FDICIA imposes progressively more restrictive constraints on
operations, management and capital distributions, depending on the category in
which an institution is classified. Failure to meet the capital guidelines could
also subject a banking institution to capital raising requirements. An
"undercapitalized" bank must develop a capital restoration plan and its parent
holding company must guarantee that bank's compliance with the plan. The
liability of the parent holding company under any such guarantee is limited to
the lesser of 5% of the bank's assets at the time it became undercapitalized or
the amount needed to comply with the plan. Furthermore, in the event of the
bankruptcy of the parent holding company, such guarantee would take priority
over the parent's general unsecured creditors. In addition, FDICIA requires the
various regulatory agencies to prescribe certain non-capital standards for
safety and soundness related generally to operations and management, asset
quality and executive compensation and permits regulatory action against a
financial institution that does not meet such standards.
 
     The various regulatory agencies have adopted substantially similar
regulations that define the five capital categories identified by FDICIA, using
the total risk-based capital, Tier 1 risk-based capital and leverage capital
ratios as the relevant capital measures. Such regulations establish various
degrees of corrective action to be taken when an institution is considered
undercapitalized. Under the regulations, a "well capitalized" institution must
have a Tier 1 capital ratio of at least 6%, a total capital ratio of at least
10% and a leverage ratio of a least 5% and not be subject to a capital directive
order. An "adequately capitalized" institution must have a Tier 1 capital ratio
of at least 4%, a total capital ratio of at least 8% and a leverage ratio of at
least 4%, or 3% in some cases. Under these guidelines, each of the banking
subsidiaries of NationsBank and BankAmerica is considered "well capitalized."
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     Banking agencies have also adopted regulations which mandate that
regulators take into consideration concentrations of credit risk and risks from
non-traditional activities, as well as an institution's ability to manage those
risks, when determining the adequacy of an institution's capital. That
evaluation will be made as a part of the institution's regular safety and
soundness examination. Banking agencies also have adopted final regulations
requiring regulators to consider interest rate risk (when the interest rate
sensitivity of an institution's assets does not match the sensitivity of its
liabilities or its off-balance sheet position) in the determination of a bank's
capital adequacy. Concurrently, banking agencies have proposed a methodology for
evaluating interest rate risk. After gaining experience with the proposed
measurement process, those banking agencies intend to propose further
regulations to establish an explicit risk-based capital charge for interest rate
risk.
 
     Distributions.  NationsBank and BankAmerica both derive funds for cash
distributions to their respective shareholders from a variety of sources,
including cash and temporary investments. The primary source of such funds,
however, is dividends received from their banking subsidiaries. Each of their
banking subsidiaries is subject to various general regulatory policies and
requirements relating to the payment of dividends, including requirements to
maintain capital above regulatory minimums. The appropriate U.S. federal
regulatory authority is authorized to determine under certain circumstances
relating to the financial condition of the bank or bank holding company that the
payment of dividends would be an unsafe or unsound practice and to prohibit
payment thereof.
 
     In addition to the foregoing, the ability of NationsBank, BankAmerica, the
Combined Company and their respective banking subsidiaries to pay dividends may
be affected by the various minimum capital requirements and the capital and
non-capital standards established under FDICIA, as described above. The right of
NationsBank, BankAmerica, the Combined Company, their respective shareholders
and their respective creditors to participate in any distribution of the assets
or earnings of their respective subsidiaries is further subject to the prior
claims of creditors of the respective subsidiaries.
 
     "Source of Strength" Policy.  According to Federal Reserve Board policy,
bank holding companies are expected to act as a source of financial strength to
each subsidiary bank and to commit resources to support each such subsidiary.
This support may be required at times when a bank holding company may not be



able to provide such support. Similarly, under the cross-guarantee provisions of
the Federal Deposit Insurance Act, in the event of a loss suffered or
anticipated by the FDIC -- either as a result of default of a banking or thrift
subsidiary of a bank holding company such as the Combined Company, NationsBank
or BankAmerica or related to FDIC assistance provided to a subsidiary in danger
of default -- the other banking subsidiaries of such bank holding company may be
assessed for the FDIC's loss, subject to certain exceptions.
 
                     CAPITAL STOCK OF THE COMBINED COMPANY
 
     General.  The Combined Company Certificate will be substantially the same
as the NationsBank Articles, except as described herein, including the fact that
the authorized capitalization of the Combined Company will be increased from its
current level. As of the Effective Time, the authorized capital stock of the
Combined Company will consist of 5,000,000,000 shares of Combined Company Common
Stock, par value $0.01 per share, and 100,000,000 shares of Combined Company
Preferred Stock. As of July 29, 1998, there were issued and outstanding
962,509,438 shares of NationsBank Common Stock and 1,988,134 shares of
NationsBank Preferred Stock, which will be converted in the Reincorporation
Merger into the same number of shares of Combined Company Common Stock and
Combined Company Preferred Stock, and 686,450,826 shares of BankAmerica Common
Stock, which will be converted in the Merger at the Exchange Ratio into
approximately 776,787,755 shares of Combined Company Common Stock. As of July
29, 1998, 105,907,211 shares of NationsBank Common Stock were reserved for
issuance under various employee and director benefit plans of NationsBank and
upon conversion of the 6.25% Convertible Debentures, due 2011, the NationsBank
ESOP Preferred Stock or NationsBank Series BB Preferred Stock, and pursuant to
the NationsBank SharesDirect Plan, and 129,213,998 shares of BankAmerica Common
Stock (equivalent to 146,218,560 shares of Combined Company Common Stock at the
Exchange Ratio) were reserved for issuance under various employee benefit plans
of BankAmerica and pursuant to the BankAmerica Shareholder Investment
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Plan. After taking into account the shares reserved as described above, the
Combined Company will have approximately 3,000,000,000 authorized shares of
Combined Company Common Stock available for other corporate purposes as of the
Effective Time. The availability for issue of shares by the directors of the
Combined Company without further action by shareholders (except as may be
required by applicable stock exchange requirements) would enable the Board of
the Combined Company to consider additional transactions, including mergers and
acquisitions, in which shares of the Combined Company are to be issued, and
could also be viewed as enabling the directors to take certain actions,
including issuing shares, warrants or rights to acquire shares which might make
it more difficult for persons seeking to obtain control of the Combined Company.
NationsBank and BankAmerica have no present plans for the Combined Company to
issue any shares other than as described herein, pursuant to the Merger
Agreement and employee benefit plans of the Combined Company.
 
COMBINED COMPANY COMMON STOCK
 
     NationsBank Common Stock is listed on the NYSE and the PCX under the
trading symbol "NB," and BankAmerica Common Stock is listed on the NYSE, the PCX
and the Chicago Stock Exchange under the trading symbol "BAC." NationsBank
Common Stock is also listed on the LSE and certain shares of NationsBank Common
Stock are listed on the Tokyo Stock Exchange. BankAmerica Common Stock is also
listed on the LSE. It is contemplated that the Combined Company Common Stock
will be listed on the NYSE and the PCX and certain other stock exchanges.
 
     Voting and Other Rights.  The holders of Combined Company Common Stock are
entitled to one vote per share, and, in general, a majority of votes cast with
respect to a matter will be sufficient to authorize action upon routine matters.
Directors are to be elected by a plurality of the votes cast, and shareholders
do not have the right to cumulate their votes in the election of directors. In
general, however, (i) amendments to the Combined Company Certificate must be
approved by the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the voting
power of the outstanding voting shares and the affirmative vote of the holders
of a majority of the outstanding shares of each class entitled to vote thereon
as a class, and (ii) a merger or dissolution of the Combined Company, or the
sale of all or substantially all of its assets, must be approved by the
affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the voting power of the
outstanding voting shares.
 
     In the event of liquidation, holders of Combined Company Common Stock would
be entitled to receive pro rata any assets legally available for distribution to
shareholders of the Combined Company with respect to shares held by them,
subject to any prior rights of any Combined Company Preferred Stock (as
described below) then outstanding.
 
     Combined Company Common Stock does not have any preemptive rights,
redemption privileges, sinking fund privileges or conversion rights. Upon
issuance in the Reincorporation Merger and the Merger, the shares of Combined
Company Common Stock to be issued will be validly issued, fully paid and
nonassessable.
 



     ChaseMellon Shareholder Services, L.L.C. will act as transfer agent and
registrar for the Combined Company Common Stock.
 
     Distributions.  The holders of Combined Company Common Stock are entitled
to receive such dividends or distributions as the Combined Company's Board of
Directors may declare out of funds legally available for such payments. The
payment of distributions by the Combined Company is subject to the restrictions
of Delaware law applicable to the declaration of distributions by a corporation.
A corporation generally may not authorize and make distributions if, after
giving effect thereto, it would be unable to meet its debts as they become due
in the usual course of business or if the corporation's total assets would be
less than the sum of its total liabilities plus the amount that would be needed,
if it were to be dissolved at the time of distribution, to satisfy claims upon
dissolution of shareholders who have preferential rights superior to the rights
of the holders of its common stock. In addition, the payment of distributions to
shareholders is subject to any prior rights of outstanding preferred stock.
 
     As a bank holding company, the ability of the Combined Company to pay
distributions will be affected by the ability of its banking subsidiaries to pay
dividends. The ability of such banking subsidiaries, as well as of
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the Combined Company, to pay dividends in the future currently is, and could be
further, influenced by bank regulatory requirements and capital guidelines. See
"Supervision and Regulation of NationsBank and BankAmerica."
 
COMBINED COMPANY PREFERRED STOCK
 
     The Combined Company will have authorized 100,000,000 shares of Combined
Company Preferred Stock and may issue such preferred stock in one or more
series, each with such preferences, limitations, designations, conversion
rights, voting rights, distribution rights, voluntary and involuntary
liquidation rights and other rights as it may determine. NationsBank has
designated (i) 35,045 shares of NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock, of which
8,836 shares were issued and outstanding as of July 29, 1998, (ii) 3,000,000
shares of NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock, of which 1,972,730 shares were
issued and outstanding as of July 29, 1998 and (iii) 20,000,000 shares of
NationsBank Series BB Preferred Stock, of which 6,568 shares were issued and
outstanding as of July 29, 1998. In the Reincorporation Merger, each share of
NationsBank Preferred Stock (less Dissenting Shares) will be converted into a
share of Combined Company Preferred Stock with identical preferences, rights and
designations (except that the Combined Company Preferred Stock will be issued
under and governed by Delaware law instead of North Carolina law).
 
     THE FOLLOWING SUMMARIES OF THE COMBINED COMPANY ESOP PREFERRED STOCK,
COMBINED COMPANY SERIES B PREFERRED STOCK AND COMBINED COMPANY SERIES BB
PREFERRED STOCK, WHICH SUMMARIES DESCRIBE THEIR MATERIAL PROVISIONS, ARE
QUALIFIED IN THEIR ENTIRETY BY REFERENCE TO THEIR COMPLETE TERMS CONTAINED IN
THE COMBINED COMPANY CERTIFICATE THE FORM OF WHICH IS ATTACHED AS APPENDIX H TO
THIS JOINT PROXY STATEMENT-PROSPECTUS, AND INCORPORATED HEREIN BY REFERENCE.
 
COMBINED COMPANY ESOP PREFERRED STOCK
 
     Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock will be issued in the Reincorporation
Merger in exchange for NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock. All shares of
NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock are, and shares of Combined Company ESOP
Preferred Stock will be, held by the trustee of the ESOP Trust under the 401(k)
Plan, which will be assumed by the Combined Company. Combined Company ESOP
Preferred Stock ranks senior to Combined Company Common Stock, but ranks junior
to Combined Company Series B Preferred Stock with respect to dividends and
distributions upon liquidation.
 
     Preferential Rights.  Shares of Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock have
no preemptive or preferential rights to purchase or subscribe for shares of
Combined Company capital stock of any class, and are not subject to any sinking
fund or other obligation of Combined Company to repurchase or retire the series,
except as discussed below.
 
     Dividends.  Each share of Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock is entitled
to an annual dividend, subject to certain adjustments, of $3.30 per share,
payable semiannually. Unpaid dividends accumulate as of the date on which they
first became payable, without interest. So long as any shares of Combined
Company ESOP Preferred Stock are outstanding, no dividend may be declared, paid
or set apart for payment on any other series of stock ranking on a parity with
Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock as to dividends, unless like dividends
have been declared and paid, or set apart for payment, on Combined Company ESOP
Preferred Stock for all dividend payment periods ending on or before the
dividend payment date for such parity stock, ratably in proportion to their
respective amounts of accumulated and unpaid dividends. The Combined Company
generally may not declare, pay or set apart for payment any dividends (except
for, among other things, dividends payable solely in shares of stock ranking
junior to Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock as to dividends or upon
liquidation) on, make any other distribution on, or make payment on account of
the purchase, redemption or other retirement of, any other class or series of



Combined Company capital stock ranking junior to Combined Company ESOP Preferred
Stock as to dividends or upon liquidation, until full cumulative dividends on
the Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock have been declared and paid or set
apart for payment when due.
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     Voting Rights.  A holder of Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock is
entitled to vote on all matters submitted to a vote of the holders of Combined
Company Common Stock and votes together with the holders of Combined Company
Common Stock as one class. Except as otherwise required by applicable law, the
holder of Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock has no special voting rights. To
the extent that the holder of such shares is entitled to vote, each share is
entitled to the number of votes equal to the number of shares of Combined
Company Common Stock into which such share of Combined Company ESOP Preferred
Stock could be converted on the record date for determining the shareholders
entitled to vote, rounded to the nearest whole vote.
 
     Shares of the NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock currently are convertible
into NationsBank Common Stock (and, unless the conversion rate is adjusted,
after the Effective Time shares of Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock will be
convertible into Combined Company Common Stock) at a conversion rate equal to
1.68 shares of NationsBank Common Stock per share of NationsBank ESOP Preferred
Stock, subject to certain customary anti-dilution adjustments. Accordingly, each
share of NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock is (and, unless the conversion rate is
adjusted, each share of Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock will be) entitled
to two votes on all matters submitted to a vote of shareholders.
 
     Distributions.  In the event of any voluntary or involuntary dissolution,
liquidation or winding-up of Combined Company, a holder of the Combined Company
ESOP Preferred Stock will be entitled to receive out of the assets of the
Combined Company available for distribution to shareholders, subject to the
rights of the holders of any Combined Company Preferred Stock ranking senior to
or on a parity with Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock as to distributions
upon liquidation, dissolution or winding-up but before any amount will be paid
or distributed among the holders of Combined Company Common Stock or any other
shares ranking junior to Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock as to such
distributions, liquidating distributions of $42.50 per share plus all accrued
and unpaid dividends thereon to the date fixed for distribution. If, upon any
voluntary or involuntary dissolution, liquidation or winding-up of the Combined
Company, the amounts payable with respect to Combined Company ESOP Preferred
Stock and any other stock ranking on a parity therewith as to any such
distribution are not paid in full, the holder of Combined Company ESOP Preferred
Stock and such other stock will share ratably in any distribution of assets in
proportion to the full respective preferential amounts to which they are
entitled. After payment of the full amount of the liquidating distribution to
which it is entitled, a holder of Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock will not
be entitled to any further distribution of assets by the Combined Company.
Neither a merger or consolidation of the Combined Company with or into any other
corporation, nor a merger or consolidation of any other corporation with or into
the Combined Company nor a sale, transfer or lease of all or any portion of the
Combined Company's assets, will be deemed to be a dissolution, liquidation or
winding-up of the Combined Company.
 
     Redemption.  Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock is redeemable, in whole
or in part, at the option of the Combined Company, at any time. The redemption
price for the shares of Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock will depend upon
the time of redemption. Specifically, the redemption price for the 12-month
period that began on July 1, 1998 is $42.83 per share and, on and after July 1,
1999, the redemption price will be $42.50 per share. The redemption price may be
paid in cash or shares of Combined Company Common Stock. In each case, the
redemption price also must include all accrued and unpaid dividends to the date
of redemption. To the extent that Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock is
treated as Tier 1 capital for bank regulatory purposes, the approval of the
Federal Reserve Board may be required for redemption of Combined Company ESOP
Preferred Stock.
 
     The Combined Company is required to redeem shares of Combined Company ESOP
Preferred Stock at the option of the holder of such shares to the extent
necessary either to provide for distributions required to be made under the
401(k) Plan or to make payments of principal, interest or premium due and
payable on any indebtedness incurred by the holder of the shares for the benefit
of the ESOP Trust under the 401(k) Plan. The redemption price in such case will
be the greater of $42.50 per share plus accrued and unpaid dividends to the date
of redemption or the fair market value of the aggregate number of shares of
Combined Company Common Stock into which a share of Combined Company ESOP
Preferred Stock then is convertible.
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COMBINED COMPANY SERIES B PREFERRED STOCK
 
     The Combined Company Series B Preferred Stock will be issued in the
Reincorporation Merger in exchange for NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock,
which was issued in connection with the merger of NationsBank and Boatmen's



Bancshares, Inc. ("BOATMEN'S").
 
     Preferential Rights.  The Combined Company may, without the consent of
holders of Combined Company Series B Preferred Stock, issue preferred stock with
superior or equal rights or preferences. The shares of Combined Company Series B
Preferred Stock rank prior to Combined Company ESOP Preferred Stock and Combined
Company Common Stock.
 
     Dividends.  Holders of shares of Combined Company Series B Preferred Stock
are entitled to receive, when and as declared by the Combined Company Board, out
of any funds legally available for such purpose, cumulative cash dividends at an
annual dividend rate per share of 7% of the stated value thereof, payable
quarterly. Dividends on Combined Company Series B Preferred Stock are
cumulative, and no cash dividends can be declared or paid on any shares of
Combined Company Common Stock unless full cumulative dividends on Combined
Company Series B Preferred Stock have been paid or declared and funds sufficient
for the payment thereof set apart.
 
     Voting Rights.  Each share of Combined Company Series B Preferred Stock has
equal voting rights, share for share, with each share of Combined Company Common
Stock.
 
     Distributions.  In the event of the dissolution, liquidation or winding up
of the Combined Company, the holders of Combined Company Series B Preferred
Stock are entitled to receive, after payment of the full liquidation preference
on shares of any class of preferred stock ranking superior to Combined Company
Series B Preferred Stock (if any such shares are then outstanding) but before
any distribution on shares of Combined Company Common Stock, liquidating
dividends of $100 per share plus accumulated dividends.
 
     Redemption.  Shares of Combined Company Series B Preferred Stock are
redeemable, in whole or in part, at the option of the holders thereof, at the
redemption price of $100 per share plus accumulated dividends, provided that (i)
full cumulative dividends have been paid, or declared and funds sufficient for
payment set apart, upon any class or series of preferred stock ranking superior
to Combined Company Series B Preferred Stock; and (ii) the Combined Company is
not then in default or arrears with respect to any sinking or analogous fund or
call for tenders obligation or agreement for the purchase or any class or series
of preferred stock ranking superior to Combined Company Series B Preferred
Stock.
 
COMBINED COMPANY SERIES BB PREFERRED STOCK
 
     Combined Company Series BB Preferred Stock will be issued in the
Reincorporation Merger in exchange for NationsBank Series BB Preferred Stock,
which was issued in connection with the merger of NationsBank and Barnett.
 
     Dividends.  Holders of the Combined Company Series BB Preferred Stock are
entitled to receive, when and as declared by the Combined Company Board, out of
assets of the Combined Company legally available for payment, an annual dividend
of $2.50 per share. Dividends are payable quarterly on January 1, April 1, July
1, and October 1 of each year. Dividends on the Combined Company Series BB
Preferred Stock are cumulative from the date of issue. Each dividend is payable
to holders of record as it appears on the stock register of the Combined Company
on the record dates fixed by the Combined Company Board. No interest, or sum of
money in lieu of interest, is payable in respect of any dividend payment or
payments on the Combined Company Series BB Preferred Stock which may be in
arrears.
 
     Conversion Rights.  Subject to the terms and conditions set forth below,
holders of shares of Combined Company Series BB Preferred Stock have the right,
at their option, to convert such shares into shares of Combined Company Common
Stock at any time into fully paid and nonassessable shares of Combined Company
Common Stock (calculated as to each conversion to the nearest 1/1,000 of a
share) at the rate of 6.17215 shares of Combined Company Common Stock for each
share of Combined Company Series BB Preferred Stock surrendered for conversion
(the "CONVERSION RATE"). The Conversion Rate is subject to
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adjustment from time to time to reflect Combined Company Common Stock splits and
similar alterations in Combined Company Common Stock.
 
     Redemption.  Shares of Combined Company Series BB Preferred Stock are
redeemable at the option of the Combined Company, in whole or in part, at a
redemption price of $25 per share plus accrued and unpaid dividends to the
redemption date. Shares of Combined Company Series BB Preferred Stock are not
subject to a sinking fund.
 
     Liquidation Rights.  In the event of any liquidation, dissolution or
winding up of the affairs of the Combined Company, whether voluntary or
involuntary, holders of Combined Company Series BB Preferred Stock will be
entitled to receive out of the assets of the Combined Company available for
distribution to shareholders an amount equal to $25 per share plus an amount
equal to accrued and unpaid dividends thereon to and including the date of such



distribution, and no more, before any distribution will be made to the holders
of any class of stock of the Combined Company ranking junior to the Combined
Company Series BB Preferred Stock as to the distribution of assets.
 
     Voting.  Holders of Combined Company Series BB Preferred Stock have no
voting rights except as required by law or if any quarterly dividend payable on
the Combined Company Series BB Preferred Stock is in arrears, in which case
holders of Combined Company Series BB Preferred Stock are entitled to vote
together with the holders of Combined Company Common Stock at the next meeting
of Combined Company Shareholders and at each subsequent meeting of Combined
Company Shareholders unless all dividends in arrears have been paid or declared
and set apart for payment prior to the date of the meeting. In those cases where
holders of Combined Company Series BB Preferred Stock are entitled to vote, each
holder is entitled to cast the number of votes equal to the number of whole
shares of Combined Company Common Stock into which his or her Combined Company
Series BB Preferred Stock is then convertible.
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                       COMPARATIVE RIGHTS OF SHAREHOLDERS
              OF NATIONSBANK, BANKAMERICA AND THE COMBINED COMPANY
 
     The Combined Company will be a Delaware corporation governed by the DGCL.
The Combined Company Certificate will be substantially the same as the
NationsBank Articles, except as described herein. The form of the Combined
Company Certificate is attached as Appendix H to this Joint Proxy Statement-
Prospectus and is incorporated herein by reference.
 
     NationsBank is currently a North Carolina corporation subject to the
provisions of the NCBCA, and BankAmerica is a Delaware corporation subject to
the provisions of the DGCL. Both BankAmerica Shareholders, whose rights are
currently governed by the Certificate of Incorporation of BankAmerica, the
By-laws of BankAmerica (the "BANKAMERICA BY-LAWS") and the DGCL, and NationsBank
Shareholders, whose rights are currently governed by the NationsBank Articles,
the By-laws of NationsBank (the "NATIONSBANK BY-LAWS") and the NCBCA, will, upon
consummation of the Merger, become shareholders of the Combined Company, and
their rights will be governed by the Combined Company Certificate, the Combined
Company By-laws and the DGCL.
 
     Set forth below are the material differences between the rights of
BankAmerica Shareholders under the BankAmerica Certificate of Incorporation, the
BankAmerica By-laws and the DGCL, and the rights of NationsBank Shareholders
under the NationsBank Articles, the NationsBank By-laws and the NCBCA, in each
case as compared with the rights that holders of Combined Company stock will
have following the Reorganization. The description set forth below summarizes
the material differences which may affect the rights of shareholders of
BankAmerica and NationsBank but does not purport to be a complete statement of
all such differences, and is qualified in its entirety by reference to the
relevant provisions of the laws and documents discussed below.
 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS
 
     Election.  The rights of Combined Company Shareholders with respect to
election of directors will not differ materially from the rights of current
shareholders of NationsBank and BankAmerica. As is currently the case for
BankAmerica and NationsBank, at the Effective Time the Board of Directors of the
Combined Company will not be classified; each director must be elected at the
annual meeting of directors by a plurality of the votes cast, and votes cast in
the election of directors may not be cumulated.
 
     Removal.  The DGCL provides that, in the absence of cumulative voting or a
classified board, unless the certificate of incorporation provides that any
director or the entire board of directors may be removed only for cause, any
director or the entire board may be removed, with or without cause, by the
holders of a majority of the shares then entitled to vote in an election of
directors. Since the Combined Company Certificate does not include any such
limitation, shareholders may remove one or all of the directors of the Combined
Company with or without cause.
 
     NationsBank.  Under the NCBCA and the NationsBank Articles, a director may
be removed with or without cause by the affirmative vote of the holders of a
majority of votes cast for such purpose. Additionally, the entire board of
directors may be removed with or without cause by the holders of a majority of
the shares entitled to elect such directors. In addition, the NCBCA provides
that an appropriate court can remove a director upon petition of the holders of
at least 10% of the outstanding shares of any class of stock of a corporation
upon certain findings by such court.
 
     BankAmerica.  The BankAmerica Certificate of Incorporation does not include
any limitation on the removal of directors without cause. Accordingly, the
shareholders of BankAmerica may remove one or all of the directors of
BankAmerica with or without cause by the vote of the holders of a majority of
the shares then entitled to vote.
 
SHAREHOLDER VOTE REQUIRED FOR BUSINESS COMBINATIONS



 
     The DGCL generally requires that any merger, consolidation or sale of
substantially all the assets of a corporation be approved by a vote of the
holders of a majority of all outstanding shares entitled to vote thereon.
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Although the certificate of incorporation of a Delaware corporation may provide
for a greater vote, the Combined Company Certificate does not require a greater
vote.
 
     NationsBank.  The NCBCA provides that, unless a corporation's governance
documents provide otherwise, certain business combinations (including mergers)
require the approval of a majority of the outstanding shares of each voting
group of the corporation entitled to vote on the subject transaction. The
NationsBank Articles and the NationsBank By-laws do not require a greater vote.
 
     BankAmerica.  The BankAmerica Certificate of Incorporation does not require
a greater vote for the approval of such fundamental transactions.
 
SHAREHOLDER RIGHTS PLAN
 
     On April 22, 1998, the Rights Agreement dated as of April 11, 1988, by and
between BankAmerica and Manufacturers Hanover Trust Company of California, as
rights agent, expired in accordance with its terms. NationsBank does not have a
shareholder rights plan.
 
SHAREHOLDER PROPOSAL AND NOMINATION PROCEDURES
 
     Combined Company.  The DGCL does not contain any specific provisions
regarding notice of shareholders' proposals or nominations for directors. The
Combined Company By-laws require that any Shareholder proposals submitted
outside of the processes of Rule 14a-8 under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934
be received at least 75 days before the date the proxy materials for the prior
year's annual shareholders meeting were mailed.
 
     NationsBank.  Neither the NCBCA nor the NationsBank Articles or NationsBank
By-laws contain any specific provisions regarding notice of NationsBank
shareholders' proposals or nominations for directors.
 
     BankAmerica.  The BankAmerica By-laws establish certain procedures that
must be followed for BankAmerica Shareholders to nominate individuals to the
BankAmerica Board or to propose business at an annual meeting of shareholders.
 
DISSENTERS' RIGHTS
 
     Under the DGCL, which governs dissenters' appraisal rights for the Combined
Company and for BankAmerica, appraisal rights are available in connection with
the consummation of a plan of merger or consolidation that requires a
shareholder vote. However, unless otherwise provided in the certificate of
incorporation, no appraisal rights are available in connection with a plan of
merger to holders of shares of any class or series that is either: (i) listed on
a national securities exchange or designated as a national market system
security on an inter-dealer quotation system by the National Association of
Securities Dealers, Inc. or (ii) held of record by more than 2,000 shareholders.
The BankAmerica Certificate of Incorporation has no provisions regarding
appraisal rights, and, because the BankAmerica Common Stock was listed on the
NYSE on the BankAmerica Record Date, BankAmerica Shareholders will not have
appraisal rights in connection with the Merger.
 
     The NCBCA generally provides dissenters' rights for mergers and share
exchanges that require shareholder approval, sales of substantially all the
assets (other than sales that are in the usual and regular course of business
and certain liquidations and court-ordered sales), and certain types of
amendments to the articles of incorporation of a North Carolina corporation.
However, unless otherwise provided in the articles of incorporation, no
dissenters' rights are available in connection with a plan of merger, share
exchange, or sale or exchange of property, to holders of shares of any class or
series that is either: (i) listed on a national securities exchange or (ii) held
of record by more than 2,000 shareholders. The NationsBank Articles have no
provisions regarding dissenters' rights, and, because the NationsBank Common
Stock was listed on the NYSE on the NationsBank Record Date, holders of
NationsBank Common Stock will not have dissenters' rights in connection with the
Reincorporation Merger or the Merger, although certain holders of NationsBank
Preferred Stock will have dissenters' rights in connection with the
Reincorporation Merger. See "The Merger -- Rights of Dissenting Shareholders."
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TAKEOVER STATUTES
 



     North Carolina has two anti-takeover statutes, the North Carolina
Shareholder Protection Act and the North Carolina Control Share Acquisition Act,
which restrict business combinations with, and the accumulation of shares of
voting stock of, North Carolina corporations. NationsBank has taken action to
irrevocably "opt out" of the restrictions imposed by these statutes. Neither the
NCBCA nor the NationsBank Articles or the NationsBank By-laws contain any
similar provisions.
 
     Under Section 203 of the DGCL, certain business combinations (as defined
below) between a Delaware corporation, whose stock generally is publicly traded
or held of record by more than 2,000 shareholders, and an "interested
stockholder" (as defined below) are prohibited for a three-year period following
the date that the shareholder became an interested stockholder, unless (i) the
business combination was approved by the board of directors of the corporation
before the other party to the transaction became an interested stockholder, (ii)
upon consummation of the transaction that made it an interested stockholder, the
interested stockholder owned at least 85% of the voting stock of the corporation
outstanding at the commencement of the transaction (excluding voting stock owned
by directors who are also officers or held in employee benefit plans in which
the employees do not have a confidential right to tender or vote stock held by
the plan), or (iii) the business combination was approved by the board of
directors of the corporation and ratified by holders of 66 2/3% of the voting
stock which the interested stockholder did not own. The three-year prohibition
also does not apply to certain business combinations proposed by an interested
stockholder following the announcement or notification of certain extraordinary
transactions involving the corporation and a person who had not been an
interested stockholder during the previous three years or who became an
interested stockholder with the approval of a majority of the corporation's
directors.
 
     The term "BUSINESS COMBINATION" includes mergers or consolidations between
a Delaware corporation and an interested stockholder, transactions with an
interested stockholder involving the assets or stock of the corporation or its
majority-owned subsidiaries and transactions which increase an interested
stockholder's percentage ownership of stock. The term "INTERESTED STOCKHOLDER"
means any shareholder who becomes the beneficial owner of 15% or more of a
Delaware corporation's outstanding voting stock.
 
SPECIAL MEETING OF SHAREHOLDERS
 
     Combined Company.  Under the DGCL, special shareholder meetings of a
corporation may be called by its board of directors, or by any person or persons
authorized to do so by its certificate of incorporation or by-laws. The Combined
Company By-laws provide that a special meeting of Combined Company Shareholders
may be called for any purpose by the Combined Company Board, or by the Chairman,
the Chief Executive Officer or President of the Combined Company.
 
     NationsBank.  Under the NCBCA, unless provided in the articles of
incorporation or by-laws of a corporation, shareholders of the corporation do
not have the right to call a special meeting of shareholders. The NationsBank
Articles and the NationsBank By-laws provide that a special meeting of
NationsBank Shareholders may be called for any purpose by the NationsBank Board,
by the Chairman of NationsBank or by the NationsBank Chief Executive Officer or
President.
 
     BankAmerica.  The BankAmerica By-laws provides that a special meeting of
BankAmerica Shareholders may be called only by BankAmerica's Chairman or
President, and shall be called by the Chairman of the Board or the President or
Secretary at the request in writing of a majority of the Board of Directors, or
at the request in writing of shareholders owning a majority in amount of the
entire capital stock of the Corporation issued and outstanding and entitled to
vote.
 
SHAREHOLDER ACTION BY WRITTEN CONSENT
 
     Combined Company.  The DGCL provides that, unless otherwise specified in a
company's certificate of incorporation, its shareholders may take action by the
written consent of holders of outstanding shares having not less than the
minimum number of votes that would be necessary to take such action at a meeting
of shareholders at which all shares eligible to vote were present and voting.
The Combined Company Certificate
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provides that shareholders of the Combined Company may take action by written
consent without a meeting only if consents are signed by all shareholders
entitled to vote on the action.
 
     NationsBank.  Under the NCBCA, shareholders may take action by written
consent without a meeting only if consents are signed by all shareholders
entitled to vote on the action.
 
     BankAmerica.  The BankAmerica Certificate of Incorporation precludes the



taking of shareholder action by written consent.
 
DIRECTOR'S LIABILITY
 
     Combined Company.  Under the DGCL, a corporation's certificate of
incorporation may eliminate or limit a director's personal liability to the
corporation or its shareholders for monetary damages for breach of fiduciary
duty as a director, except for (i) any breach of the director's duty of loyalty
to the corporation or its shareholders; (ii) acts or omissions not in good faith
or which involve intentional misconduct or a knowing violation of the law; (iii)
unlawful distributions; or (iv) any transaction from which the director derived
an improper personal benefit. The Combined Company Certificate provides that to
the fullest extent permitted by the DGCL, a director of the Combined Company
shall not be personally liable to the Combined Company, its shareholders or
otherwise for monetary damages for breach of his duty as a director.
 
     NationsBank.  Under the NCBCA, a corporation, through its articles of
incorporation or by-laws or by contract or resolution, may eliminate or limit a
director's personal liability to the corporation or its shareholders for any
monetary damages for breach of duty, except for (i) acts or omissions that the
director at the time of such breach knew or believed were clearly in conflict
with the best interests of the corporation, (ii) unlawful distributions, (iii)
any transaction from which the director derived an improper personal benefit, or
(iv) a proceeding by or in the right of the corporation in which the director
was adjudged liable to the corporation. The NationsBank Articles provide that to
the fullest extent permitted by the NCBCA, a director of NationsBank shall not
be personally liable to NationsBank, its shareholders or otherwise for monetary
damages for breach of his or her duty as a director.
 
     BankAmerica.  The BankAmerica Certificate of Incorporation provides that to
the fullest extent permitted by the DGCL, a director of BankAmerica shall not be
personally liable to BankAmerica, its shareholders or otherwise.
 
AMENDMENTS TO ARTICLES OF INCORPORATION
 
     Combined Company.  Under the DGCL, a corporation may amend its certificate
of incorporation upon the submission of a proposed amendment to shareholders by
the board of directors and the subsequent receipt of the affirmative vote of the
holders of a majority of its outstanding voting shares and the affirmative vote
of the holders of a majority of the outstanding shares of each class entitled to
vote thereon as a class. The Combined Company Certificate provides that the
Combined Company reserves the right at any time from time to time to amend or
repeal any provision of the Combined Company Certificate and that all rights
conferred thereby are granted subject to such right of the Combined Company, but
does not contain any provisions altering the standards for amendment.
 
     NationsBank.  The NCBCA provides that a corporation's board of directors
may adopt certain minor amendments to a corporation's articles of incorporation
without a shareholder vote. Other proposed amendments to the articles of
incorporation must be submitted to the shareholders by the board of directors
and such amendments must be approved by (i) a majority of the votes entitled to
be cast on the amendment by any voting group with respect to which the amendment
would create dissenters rights; and (ii) for shares entitled to vote as a
separate voting group, a majority of those shares, provided that a quorum of the
voting group is present. The NationsBank Articles do not contain any special
provisions regarding their amendment.
 
     BankAmerica.  The BankAmerica Certificate of Incorporation does not contain
any special provisions regarding its amendment.
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                    AMENDMENT TO THE NATIONSBANK CORPORATION
                            KEY EMPLOYEE STOCK PLAN
 
     NationsBank maintains the Stock Plan. The Stock Plan reserves a number of
shares of NationsBank Common Stock for issuance to certain key employees of
NationsBank in the form of stock options, stock appreciation rights ("SARS"),
restricted stock and performance shares. After the Effective Time, the Stock
Plan will be the Stock Plan of the Combined Company.
 
     When the Merger occurs, the number of key employees will be significantly
increased. As a result, the Stock Plan's formula for determining the number of
shares reserved for issuance (which was designed without the Merger in mind)
would not result in an adequate pool of shares. The NationsBank Board has
therefore approved, subject to shareholder approval, an amendment and
restatement of the Stock Plan that would add 11.5 million additional shares to
the shares otherwise available for issuance for grants under the Stock Plan
(which represents the approximate number of shares currently available for
grants under the BankAmerica Stock Plans after adjustment for the Exchange
Ratio) and would also increase the current Stock Plan formula for adding more
shares in future years. NationsBank's obligation to consummate the Merger is not
conditioned upon shareholder approval of the Stock Plan.



 
     The following is a summary of the material terms of the Stock Plan as
proposed to be amended.
 
NUMBER OF SHARES
 
     Under the Stock Plan as presently approved by the NationsBank Voting
Shareholders, the number of shares of NationsBank Common Stock authorized for
issuance under the Stock Plan is 0.75% of the outstanding shares of NationsBank
Common Stock as of the first business day of each calendar year beginning with
calendar year 1995 and continuing through calendar year 2004. An additional
7,224,102 shares of NationsBank Common Stock were authorized for issuance under
the Stock Plan in connection with the termination of the NationsBank Corporation
1986 Restricted Stock Award Plan (the "RESTRICTED STOCK PLAN") effective January
31, 1995. An additional 10 million shares of NationsBank Common Stock were
authorized for issuance under the Stock Plan in connection with the acquisition
of Boatmen's and another 10 million shares were authorized in connection with
the merger with Barnett.
 
     Under the Stock Plan as amended and restated, an additional 11.5 million
shares (which represents the approximate number of shares currently available
for grants under the BankAmerica Stock Plans after adjustment for the Exchange
Ratio) would be authorized for issuance under the Stock Plan for the reasons
discussed above. Also, for calendar years 1999 through 2004, the formula for
adding shares would be increased to 1.5% of the outstanding shares of Combined
Company Common Stock as of the last day of the immediately preceding calendar
year as reported in the Combined Company's annual report to shareholders or
annual report on Form 10-K.
 
     All shares available for granting awards in any year that are not used, as
well as shares allocated to awards under both the Stock Plan and the Restricted
Stock Plan that are canceled or forfeited, are available for use in subsequent
years.
 
ADMINISTRATION
 
     The Stock Plan is administered by the Stock Option Committee of the
NationsBank Board (the Combined Company Board after the Effective Time) (the
"COMMITTEE"). It is intended that all of the members of the Committee be
"non-employee directors" within the meaning of Rule 16b-3 promulgated under
Section 16(b) of the Exchange Act and "outside directors" within the meaning of
Code Section 162(m). The amendment and restatement would allow the Committee to
designate an individual or committee of individuals (who need not be directors)
to act as the "Committee" under the Stock Plan for awards to key employees who
are not "insiders" subject to Section 16 of the Exchange Act or "covered
employees" subject to Code Section 162(m). Under the Stock Plan, the Committee
(i) selects the key employees to receive awards from time to time, (ii) makes
awards in such amounts as it determines,
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(iii) imposes such limitations, restrictions and conditions upon awards as it
deems appropriate, (iv) establishes performance targets and allocation formulas
for awards of restricted stock or performance shares intended to be "qualified
performance-based compensation" under Code Section 162(m), (v) certifies the
attainment of performance goals, if applicable, as required by Code Section
162(m), (vi) interprets the Stock Plan and adopts, amends and rescinds
administrative guidelines and other rules and regulations relating to the Stock
Plan, (vii) corrects any defect or omission or reconciles any inconsistency in
the Stock Plan or any award granted thereunder and (viii) makes all other
determinations and takes all other actions necessary or advisable for the
implementation and administration of the Stock Plan. The Committee also has the
authority to accelerate the vesting and/or waive any restrictions of any
outstanding awards. No awards would be made under the Stock Plan after December
31, 2004. Under the amended and restated Stock Plan, in no event could an
individual receive awards under the Stock Plan for a given calendar year
covering in excess of 2.0 million shares.
 
ELIGIBILITY
 
     Only "key employees" may participate in the Stock Plan. "KEY EMPLOYEES" are
those employees who occupy managerial or other important positions and who have
made, or who are expected to make, important business contributions, as
determined by the Committee, including persons employed outside the United
States. After the consummation of the Merger, approximately 20,000 employees are
expected to be eligible to participate. As mentioned above, the Committee in its
discretion selects which key employees would in fact receive any awards from
time to time.
 
AWARDS OF STOCK OPTIONS AND STOCK APPRECIATION RIGHTS
 
     The Stock Plan provides for the grant of options to purchase shares of
stock at option prices which are not less than the fair market value of the



shares at the close of business on the date of grant. (The fair market value of
a share of NationsBank Common Stock as of July 31, 1998 was $79.75.) The Stock
Plan also provides for the grant of SARs (either in tandem with stock options or
freestanding), which entitle holders upon exercise to receive either cash or
shares or a combination thereof, as the Committee in its discretion shall
determine, with a value equal to the difference between (i) the fair market
value on the exercise date of the shares with respect to which an SAR is
exercised and (ii) fair market value of such shares on the date of grant (or, if
different, the exercise price of the related option in the case of a tandem
SAR).
 
     Awards of options under the Stock Plan, which may be either incentive stock
options (which qualify for special tax treatment) or non-qualified stock
options, are determined by the Committee. However, under the Stock Plan as
amended and restated, over the ten-year term of the Stock Plan the total number
of shares that may be issued in the aggregate as incentive stock options would
be limited to 1.5% of the outstanding shares of NationsBank Common Stock as of
the first business day of 1998 multiplied by ten. The terms and conditions of
each option and of any SAR are to be determined by the Committee at the time of
grant.
 
     Exercise of an option (or SAR) will result in the cancellation of any
related SAR (or option) to the extent of the number of shares in respect of
which such option or SAR has been exercised. Options and SARs granted under the
Stock Plan will expire not more than ten years from the date of grant, and the
option agreements entered into with the optionees will specify the extent to
which options and SARs may be exercised during their respective terms, including
in the event of the optionee's death, disability or termination of employment.
 
     Payment for shares issuable pursuant to the exercise of an option may be
made either in cash or by tendering shares of NationsBank Common Stock (after
the Merger, Combined Company Common Stock) with a fair market value at the date
of the exercise equal to the portion of the exercise price which is not paid in
cash.
 
AWARDS OF RESTRICTED STOCK AND PERFORMANCE SHARES
 
     The Stock Plan provides for the issuance of shares of Restricted Stock to
such key employees and on such terms and conditions as determined from time to
time by the Committee. The Restricted Stock award agreement with the participant
will set forth the terms of the award, including the applicable restrictions.
The
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restrictions may include the continued service of the participant with the
company, the attainment of specified performance goals or any other conditions
deemed appropriate by the Committee. For Restricted Stock intended to vest
solely on the basis of the passage of time, the shares will not vest more
quickly than ratably over a three-year period beginning on the anniversary of
the award, except that the shares may vest more quickly in the event of the
employee's death, disability or retirement, as a result of a "Change in Control"
of NationsBank (after the Merger, the Combined Company) or in connection with
establishing the terms and conditions of employment of a key employee as the
result of a business acquisition or combination.
 
     The stock certificates evidencing the Restricted Stock will bear an
appropriate legend and will be held in custody until the applicable restrictions
have been satisfied. The participant cannot sell, transfer, pledge, assign or
otherwise alienate or hypothecate shares of Restricted Stock until the
applicable restrictions have been satisfied. Once the restrictions are
satisfied, the shares of stock will be delivered to the participant. During the
period of restriction, the participant may exercise full voting rights with
respect to the Restricted Stock. The participant will also be credited with
dividends with respect to the Restricted Stock. Such dividends may be payable
currently or subject to additional restrictions as determined by the Committee
and set forth in the award agreement.
 
     In addition to Restricted Stock, the Committee may award performance shares
("PERFORMANCE SHARES") to selected key employees. The value of a Performance
Share will equal the fair market value of a share of stock of the employee's
company at the time of the award. The Stock Plan provides that the number of
Performance Shares granted and/or the vesting of granted Performance Shares can
be contingent on the attainment of certain goals or other conditions over a
period of time (called the "performance period"), all as determined by the
Committee and evidenced by an award agreement. During the performance period,
the Committee would determine what number (if any) of Performance Shares have
been earned. Earned Performance Shares may be paid in cash, shares or a
combination thereof having an aggregate fair market value equal to the value of
the earned Performance Shares as of the payment date. Shares used to pay earned
Performance Shares may have additional restrictions as determined by the
Committee. In addition, the Committee may cancel any earned Performance Shares
and replace them with stock options determined by the Committee to be of



equivalent value based on a conversion formula specified in the participant's
Performance Share award agreement. Earned but unpaid Performance Shares may have
dividend equivalents rights as determined by the Committee and evidenced in the
award agreement.
 
CERTAIN STOCK PLAN AWARDS
 
     The following persons have entered into employment agreements with
NationsBank to become effective upon consummation of the Merger, pursuant to
which they will receive shares of Restricted Stock as follows: David A. Coulter,
300,000 shares; James H. Hance, Jr., 200,000 shares; Kenneth D. Lewis, 200,000
shares; Michael J. Murray, 200,000 shares; and Michael E. O'Neill, 200,000
shares. The Restricted Stock will vest in five equal annual installments
beginning on the first anniversary of the consummation of the Merger, subject to
accelerated vesting upon a change in control of the Combined Company or in the
event of certain qualifying terminations as described in the employment
agreements. See "The Merger--Interests of Certain Persons in the Merger." During
1998, the Committee granted the following non-qualified stock option awards
under the existing Stock Plan to the following NationsBank executive officers:
Mr. Hance, 300,000 shares; Mr. Lewis, 300,000 shares; and Mr. F. William
Vandiver, Jr., 200,000 shares. Because awards under the Stock Plan are
discretionary, no other awards are determinable at this time.
 
CODE SECTION 162(m)
 
     Code Section 162(m) precludes a publicly held corporation from claiming a
compensation deduction for compensation in excess of $1.0 million paid to the
chief executive officer or any of the four most highly compensated officers
other than the chief executive officer. This limitation does not apply, however,
to "qualified performance-based compensation." Because stock options and SARs
granted under the Stock Plan must have an exercise price equal at least to the
fair market value at the date of grant and because the Stock Plan limits the
number of shares that may be the subject of awards granted to any employee
during any
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calendar year, compensation from the exercise of stock options and SARs should
be treated as "qualified performance-based compensation" for Code Section 162(m)
purposes.
 
     In addition, the Stock Plan authorizes the Committee to make awards of
Restricted Stock or Performance Shares that are conditioned on the satisfaction
of certain performance criteria. For awards intended to result in "qualified
performance-based compensation," the Committee will establish prior to or within
90 days after the start of the applicable performance period the applicable
performance conditions. The Committee may select from the following performance
measures: (i) return on average common shareholders' equity, (ii) return on
average assets, (iii) net income, (iv) earnings per common share and (v) total
shareholder return. The performance conditions will be stated in the form of an
objective, nondiscretionary formula, and the Committee will certify in writing
the attainment of performance conditions prior to any payout with respect to
awards. The Committee in its discretion may reduce the amount of any
performance-based award.
 
WITHHOLDING FOR PAYMENT OF TAXES
 
     The Stock Plan provides for the withholding and payment by a participant of
any payroll or withholding taxes required by applicable law. The Stock Plan
permits a participant to satisfy this requirement, with the approval of the
Committee and subject to the terms of the Stock Plan, by withholding from the
participant a number of shares otherwise issuable under the award having a fair
market value equal to the amount of applicable payroll and withholding taxes.
 
CHANGES IN CAPITALIZATION AND SIMILAR CHANGES
 
     In the event of any change in the outstanding shares by reason of any stock
dividend, split, spin-off, recapitalization, merger, consolidation, combination,
exchange of shares or otherwise, the aggregate number of shares with respect to
which awards may be made under the Stock Plan, the annual limit on individual
awards and the limit on incentive stock options and the terms, types of shares
and number of shares of any outstanding awards under the Stock Plan may be
equitably adjusted by the Committee in its discretion to preserve the benefit of
the award for the company and the participant.
 
CHANGES IN CONTROL
 
     The Stock Plan provides that in the event of a change in control of the
company, all options and SARs will be fully exercisable as of the date of the
change in control and shall remain exercisable through their full term.
Outstanding awards of Restricted Stock and Performance Shares will become
immediately vested, and any applicable performance conditions shall be deemed
satisfied (at the target performance condition, if applicable) as of the date of



the change in control. The Merger would not constitute a change in control under
the Stock Plan.
 
AMENDMENT AND TERMINATION OF THE PLAN
 
     The NationsBank Board (after the Merger, the Combined Company Board) has
the power to amend, modify or terminate the Stock Plan on a prospective basis.
Shareholder approval will be obtained for any change to the material terms of
the Stock Plan to the extent required by Code Section 162(m) or other applicable
law.
 
FEDERAL INCOME TAX TREATMENT
 
     Incentive Stock Options.  Incentive stock options ("ISOS") granted under
the Stock Plan will be subject to the applicable provisions of the Code,
including Code Section 422. If shares of stock issued to an optionee upon the
exercise of an ISO, and if no "disqualifying disposition" of the shares is made
by such optionee within one year after the exercise of the ISO or within two
years after the date the ISO was granted, then (i) no income will be recognized
by the optionee at the time of the grant of the ISO, (ii) no income, for regular
income tax purposes, will be realized by the optionee at the date of exercise,
(iii) upon sale of the
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shares acquired by exercise of the ISO, any amount realized in excess of the
option price will be taxed to the optionee, for regular income tax purposes, as
a capital gain (at varying rates depending upon the optionee's holding period in
the shares and income level) and any loss sustained will be a capital loss, and
(iv) no deduction will be allowed to NationsBank for federal income tax
purposes. If a "disqualifying disposition" of the shares is made, the optionee
will realize taxable ordinary income in an amount equal to the excess of the
fair market value of the shares purchased at the time of exercise over the
option price (the bargain purchase element) and NationsBank will be entitled to
a federal income tax deduction equal to that amount. The amount of any gain in
excess of the bargain purchase element realized upon a "disqualifying
disposition" will be taxable as capital gain to the holder (at varying rates
depending upon such holder's holding period in the shares and income level), for
which NationsBank will not be entitled a federal tax deduction. Upon exercise of
an ISO, the optionee may be subject to alternative minimum tax.
 
     Nonqualified Stock Options.  With respect to nonqualified stock options
("NQSOS") granted to optionees under the Stock Plan, (i) no income is realized
by the optionee at the time the NQSO is granted, (ii) at exercise, ordinary
income is realized by the optionee in an amount equal to the difference between
the option price and the fair market value of the shares on the date of
exercise, and NationsBank receives a tax deduction for the same amount, and
(iii) on disposition, appreciation or depreciation after the date of exercise is
treated as capital gain or loss and taxed at varying rates depending upon the
holder's holding period in the shares and income level.
 
     Restricted Stock.  Upon becoming entitled to receive shares at the end of
the applicable restriction period without a forfeiture, the recipient has
ordinary income in an amount equal to the fair market value of the shares at
that time. However, a recipient who wishes to be taxed as of the date of grant
may make an election under Code Section 83(b) within 30 days of the date of the
grant. The recipient will then have ordinary income on the date of the grant
equal to the fair market value of the shares of Restricted Stock as if the
shares were unrestricted and could be sold immediately. If the shares subject to
such election are forfeited, the recipient will not be entitled to any
deduction, refund or loss for tax purposes. Upon the sale of the shares after
the forfeiture period has expired, the holding period to determine whether the
recipient has long-term or short-term capital gain or loss begins when the
restriction period expires, and the tax basis will be equal to the fair market
value of the shares when the restricted period expires. However, if the
recipient timely elects to be taxed as of the date of grant, the holding period
commences on the date of the grant and the tax basis will be equal to the fair
market value of the shares on the date of the grant as if the shares were then
unrestricted and could be sold immediately. The company generally will be
entitled to a deduction equal to the amount that is taxable as ordinary
compensation income to the recipient.
 
     Performance Shares.  A participant who is awarded Performance Shares will
not recognize income and the company will not be allowed a deduction at the time
the award is made. When a participant receives payment for Performance Shares in
cash or shares, the amount of the cash and the fair market value of the shares
received will be ordinary income to the participant and will be allowed as a
deduction for federal income tax purposes to the company. However, if there is a
substantial risk that any shares used to pay out earned Performance Shares will
be forfeited (for example, because the Committee conditions such shares on the
performance of future services), the taxable event is deferred until the risk of
forfeiture lapses. In this case, the participant can elect to make a Code
Section 83(b) election as previously described. The company can take the



deduction at the time the income is recognized by the participant.
 
     The affirmative vote of a majority of the votes cast is required for
approval of the Plan amendment, subject to the applicable quorum requirements.
See "NationsBank Special Meeting."
 
THE NATIONSBANK BOARD UNANIMOUSLY RECOMMENDS THAT SHAREHOLDERS VOTE FOR THE
PROPOSAL TO AMEND AND RESTATE THE STOCK PLAN.
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                                 LEGAL OPINION
 
     The legality of the Combined Company Common Stock to be issued in
connection with the Merger will be passed upon by Paul J. Polking, Executive
Vice President and General Counsel of NationsBank. As of the date of this Joint
Proxy Statement-Prospectus, Mr. Polking beneficially owned approximately 140,000
shares of NationsBank Common Stock.
 
                                    EXPERTS
 
     The consolidated financial statements of NationsBank incorporated in this
Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus by reference to the NationsBank Current Report
on Form 8-K filed April 16, 1998 that contains the financial statements of
NationsBank for the years ended December 31, 1997 and 1996, and for each of the
three years ended December 31, 1997, restated to give effect to the merger with
Barnett on January 9, 1998, have been so incorporated in reliance on the report
of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, independent accountants, given on the authority
of the firm as experts in auditing and accounting.
 
     The consolidated financial statements of BankAmerica at December 31, 1997
and 1996, and for each of the three years in the period ended December 31, 1997
incorporated in this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus by reference to the
BankAmerica Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 1997,
have been audited by Ernst & Young LLP, independent auditors, as set forth in
their report with respect thereto, and are included herein by reference in
reliance upon that report, given on the authority of the firm as experts in
accounting and auditing.
 
     Representatives of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP are expected to be present at
the NationsBank Special Meeting, and representatives of Ernst & Young LLP are
expected to be present at the BankAmerica Special Meeting. In each case, such
representatives will have the opportunity to make a statement if they desire to
do so and are expected to be available to respond to appropriate questions.
 
                             SHAREHOLDER PROPOSALS
 
     Shareholders of NationsBank (or the Combined Company) who intend to present
proposals for consideration at the 1999 Annual Meeting of the shareholders of
NationsBank (or the Combined Company) are hereby advised that any such proposals
must be received by the Secretary of NationsBank (or the Combined Company) no
later than the close of business on November 23, 1998, if such proposal is to be
considered for inclusion in the 1999 proxy materials of NationsBank (or the
Combined Company).
 
     BankAmerica will hold a 1999 Annual Meeting of BankAmerica Shareholders
only if the Merger is not consummated before the time of such meeting. In the
event that such a meeting is held, any proposals of BankAmerica Shareholders
intended to be presented at the 1999 Annual Meeting of BankAmerica Shareholders
must have been received by the Secretary of BankAmerica no later than November
23, 1998 in order to be considered for inclusion in the BankAmerica 1999 proxy
materials.
 
                                 OTHER MATTERS
 
     As of the date of this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus, the BankAmerica
Board and the NationsBank Board know of no matters that will be presented for
consideration at the Meetings other than as described in this Joint Proxy
Statement-Prospectus. If any other matters shall properly come before either the
NationsBank Special Meeting or the BankAmerica Special Meeting or any
adjournments or postponements thereof and be voted upon, the enclosed proxies
will be deemed to confer discretionary authority on the individuals named as
proxies therein to vote the shares represented by such proxies as to any such
matters. The persons named as proxies intend to vote or not to vote in
accordance with the recommendation of the respective managements of BankAmerica
and NationsBank.
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                      WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION
 
     NationsBank and BankAmerica file annual, quarterly and special reports,
proxy statements and other information with the Commission. You may read and



copy any reports, statements or other information that the companies file with
the Commission at the Commission's public reference rooms in Washington, D.C.,
New York, New York and Chicago, Illinois. Please call the Commission at
1-800-SEC-0330 for further information on the public reference rooms. These
Commission filings are also available to the public from commercial document
retrieval services and at the Internet world wide web site maintained by the
Commission at "http://www.sec.gov." Reports, proxy statements and other
information should also be available for inspection at the offices of the NYSE.
 
     NationsBank filed a Registration Statement on Form S-4 (the "REGISTRATION
STATEMENT") to register with the Commission the Combined Company Common Stock to
be issued to BankAmerica Shareholders in the Merger. This Joint Proxy
Statement-Prospectus is a part of that Registration Statement and constitutes a
prospectus of NationsBank. As allowed by Commission rules, this Joint Proxy
Statement-Prospectus does not contain all the information you can find in
NationsBank's Registration Statement or the exhibits to that Registration
Statement.
 
     The Commission allows BankAmerica and NationsBank to "incorporate by
reference" information into this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus, which means
that the companies can disclose important information to you by referring you to
another document filed separately with the Commission. The information
incorporated by reference is considered part of this Joint Proxy
Statement-Prospectus, except for any information superseded by information
contained directly in this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus or in later filed
documents incorporated by reference in this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus.
 
     This Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus incorporates by reference the
documents set forth below that BankAmerica and NationsBank have previously filed
with the Commission. These documents contain important information about
BankAmerica and NationsBank and their finances. Some of these filings have been
amended by later filings, which are also listed.
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
BANKAMERICA COMMISSION FILINGS (FILE NO. 1-7377)                  PERIOD/AS OF DATE
- ------------------------------------------------                  -----------------
<S>                                               <C>
         Annual Report on Form 10-K               Year ended December 31, 1997
         Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q            Quarter ended March 31, 1998
         Current Reports on Form 8-K              January 21, 1998; February 2, 1998; March 4, 1998;
                                                  April 10, 1998 (as amended on May 14, 1998 and May
                                                  20, 1998); April 15, 1998; and July 15, 1998
</TABLE>
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
NATIONSBANK COMMISSION FILINGS (FILE NO. 1-6523)                  PERIOD/AS OF DATE
- ------------------------------------------------                  -----------------
<S>                                               <C>
         Annual Report on Form 10-K               Year ended December 31, 1997
         Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q            Quarter ended March 31, 1998
         Current Reports on Form 8-K              January 14, 1998; January 22, 1998;
                                                  February 3, 1998; March 13, 1998;
                                                  March 23, 1998; April 15, 1998;
                                                  April 16, 1998; April 17, 1998
                                                  (as amended on April 24, 1998 and May 18, 1998);
                                                  May 6, 1998; May 13, 1998; July 7, 1998; July 13,
                                                  1998; and July 23, 1998
</TABLE>
 
     BankAmerica and NationsBank also incorporate by reference additional
documents that may be filed with the Commission between the date of this Joint
Proxy Statement-Prospectus and the consummation of the Merger or the termination
of the Merger Agreement. These include periodic reports, such as Annual Reports
on Form 10-K, Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q and Current Reports on Form 8-K, as
well as proxy statements.
 
     NationsBank has supplied all information contained or incorporated by
reference in this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus relating to NationsBank, and
BankAmerica has supplied all such information relating to BankAmerica.
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     As noted in the "Exchange of Certificates" section of this Joint Proxy
Statement/Prospectus, BankAmerica Shareholders should not send in their
BankAmerica certificates until they receive the transmittal materials from the
exchange agent. Registered BankAmerica Shareholders who have further questions
about their share certificates, the conversion of certificates into book-entry
form or the exchange of their BankAmerica Common Stock for Combined Company
Common Stock should call the stock transfer agent at 1-800-642-9880.
 
     If you are a shareholder, we may have sent you some of the documents
incorporated by reference, but you can obtain any of them through the companies,
the Commission or the Commission's Internet web site as described above.



Documents incorporated by reference are available from the companies without
charge, excluding all exhibits, except that if the companies have specifically
incorporated by reference an exhibit in this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus,
the exhibit will also be available without charge. Shareholders may obtain
documents incorporated by reference in this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus by
requesting them in writing or by telephone from the appropriate company at the
following addresses:
 
<TABLE>
<S>                                            <C>
           NationsBank Corporation                        BankAmerica Corporation
        NationsBank Corporate Center                      Bank of America Center
           100 North Tryon Street                          555 California Street
       Charlotte, North Carolina 28255                San Francisco, California 94104
              Attn.: Treasurer                  Attn.: Corporate Secretary's Office #13018
          Telephone: (704) 386-5972                      Telephone: (415) 622-3530
</TABLE>
 
     You should rely only on the information contained or incorporated by
reference in this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus. We have not authorized
anyone to provide you with information that is different from what is contained
in this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus. This Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus
is dated August 4, 1998. You should not assume that the information contained in
this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus is accurate as of any date other than that
date. Neither the mailing of this Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus to
shareholders nor the issuance of Combined Company Common Stock in the Merger
creates any implication to the contrary.
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                         UNAUDITED PRO FORMA CONDENSED
                             FINANCIAL INFORMATION
 
     The following Unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Balance Sheet as of March 31,
1998 combines the historical consolidated balance sheets of NationsBank and
BankAmerica as if the Reorganization had been effective on March 31, 1998, after
giving effect to certain adjustments described in the attached Notes to the
Unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Financial Information. NationsBank's historical
financial statements, restated to give retroactive effect to the merger of
NationsBank with Barnett on January 9, 1998, are included in NationsBank's
Current Report on Form 8-K filed with the Commission on April 16, 1998. In
addition, NationsBank's historical interim financial statements for the three
months ended March 31, 1998 are included in NationsBank's Form 10-Q as filed
with the Commission on May 15, 1998. BankAmerica's historical financial
statements are incorporated by reference in its Annual Report on Form 10-K for
the year ended December 31, 1997 as filed with the Commission on March 16, 1998
and its Form 10-Q for the three months ended March 31, 1998 as filed with the
Commission on May 14, 1998. The unaudited pro forma condensed financial
information should be read in conjunction with the historical financial
statements of NationsBank and BankAmerica.
 
     The Unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Statements of Income for the three months
ended March 31, 1998 and the years ended December 31, 1997, 1996 and 1995
present the combined results of operations of NationsBank and BankAmerica as if
the Reorganization had been effective at January 1, 1995, after giving effect to
certain adjustments described in the attached Notes to the Unaudited Pro Forma
Condensed Financial Information.
 
     The unaudited pro forma condensed financial information and accompanying
notes to the Unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Financial Information reflect the
application of the pooling of interests method of accounting for the
Reorganization. Under this method of accounting, the recorded assets,
liabilities, shareholders' equity, income and expenses of NationsBank and
BankAmerica are combined and reflected at their historical amounts.
 
     NationsBank's acquisition of Boatmen's on January 7, 1997 was accounted for
using the purchase method of accounting. Accordingly, the results of operations
of Boatmen's have been included in the NationsBank historical financial
statements from the date of acquisition. Under the purchase method of
accounting, the purchase price was allocated to assets acquired and liabilities
assumed based on their estimated fair values at the closing date of the
transaction.
 
     The Combined Company expects to achieve certain Merger benefits in the form
of operating cost savings that may be significant. The pro forma earnings, which
do not reflect any direct costs or potential savings that are expected to result
from the consolidation of operations of NationsBank and BankAmerica, may not be
indicative of the results of future operations. The unaudited pro forma earnings
for the years ended December 31, 1997, 1996 and 1995 do not reflect any direct
costs or potential savings from the consolidation of operations of Barnett. No
assurance can be given with respect to the ultimate level of expense savings.
The merger and restructuring items reflected in the pro forma condensed balance
sheet include severance and change in control and other employee-related
expenses, conversion and related costs and occupancy and equipment expenses
(primarily lease exit costs and the elimination of duplicate facilities and



other capitalized assets), exit costs related to contract terminations and other
merger and restructuring costs (including legal and investment banking fees).
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                            NATIONSBANK/BANKAMERICA
                       PRO FORMA CONDENSED BALANCE SHEET
                                  (Unaudited)
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                                                  AT MARCH 31, 1998
                                                ------------------------------------------------------
                                                                                           NATIONSBANK
                                                                             PRO FORMA     BANKAMERICA
                                                NATIONSBANK   BANKAMERICA   ADJUSTMENTS     COMBINED
                                                -----------   -----------   -----------    -----------
                                                                (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS)
<S>                                             <C>           <C>           <C>            <C>
ASSETS
Cash and cash equivalents.....................   $ 13,421      $ 14,699       $  (614)(5)   $ 27,506
Time deposits placed..........................      1,841         5,737            --          7,578
Investment securities.........................     51,299        15,973            --         67,272
Federal funds sold and securities purchased
  under agreements to resell..................     10,914        12,927            --         23,841
Trading account assets........................     23,751        30,675            --         54,426
Loans, leases and factored accounts
  receivable, net of unearned income..........    179,486       165,520            --        345,006
Allowance for credit losses...................     (3,245)       (3,517)           --         (6,762)
                                                 --------      --------       -------       --------
Loans, leases and factored accounts
  receivable, net of unearned income and
  allowance for credit losses.................    176,241       162,003            --        338,244
Premises and equipment, net...................      4,272         3,831            --          8,103
Customers' acceptance liability...............      1,089         3,374            --          4,463
Intangible assets.............................     11,757         6,032            --         17,789
Other assets..................................     19,918        10,185            --         30,103
                                                 --------      --------       -------       --------
Total assets..................................   $314,503      $265,436       $  (614)      $579,325
                                                 ========      ========       =======       ========
LIABILITIES
Deposits......................................   $170,046      $173,890       $    --       $343,936
Borrowed funds................................     57,956        28,422            --         86,378
Trading account liabilities...................     17,991        13,013            --         31,004
Acceptances outstanding.......................      1,089         3,374            --          4,463
Accrued expenses and other liabilities........      9,949        10,630           800(2)      21,379
Trust preferred securities....................      2,705         2,212            --          4,917
Long-term debt................................     29,547        14,011            --         43,558
                                                 --------      --------       -------       --------
Total liabilities.............................    289,283       245,552           800        535,635
 
SHAREHOLDERS' EQUITY
Preferred stock...............................         91           614          (614)(5)         91
Common stock..................................     10,202         1,210         3,702(4)      15,114
Additional paid-in capital....................         --         7,994        (7,994)(4)         --
Retained earnings.............................     14,724        14,292          (800)(2)     28,216
Common stock in treasury, at cost.............         --        (4,292)        4,292(4)          --
Other, including loan to ESOP trust...........        203            66            --            269
                                                 --------      --------       -------       --------
Total shareholders' equity....................     25,220        19,884        (1,414)        43,690
                                                 --------      --------       -------       --------
Total liabilities and shareholders' equity....   $314,503      $265,436       $  (614)      $579,325
                                                 ========      ========       =======       ========
</TABLE>
 
    See "Notes to the Unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Financial Information."
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                            NATIONSBANK/BANKAMERICA
                      PRO FORMA CONDENSED INCOME STATEMENT
                                  (Unaudited)
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                                        FOR THE THREE MONTHS ENDED MARCH 31, 1998
                                                  -----------------------------------------------------
                                                                                            NATIONSBANK
                                                                               PRO FORMA    BANKAMERICA
                                                  NATIONSBANK   BANKAMERICA   ADJUSTMENTS    COMBINED
                                                  -----------   -----------   -----------   -----------
                                                     (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS, EXCEPT PER SHARE AMOUNTS)



<S>                                               <C>           <C>           <C>           <C>
INTEREST INCOME
Interest and fees on loans and leases...........   $  3,775      $  3,388       $    --     $    7,163
Interest and dividends on securities............        842           283            --          1,125
Federal funds sold and securities purchased
  under agreements to resell....................        176           241            --            417
Trading account securities......................        356           383            --            739
Other interest income...........................        120           108            --            228
                                                   --------      --------       -------     ----------
     Total interest income......................      5,269         4,403            --          9,672
INTEREST EXPENSE
Deposits........................................      1,203         1,489            --          2,692
Borrowed funds..................................        821           491            --          1,312
Trading account liabilities.....................        194            80            --            274
Long-term debt..................................        521           287            --            808
                                                   --------      --------       -------     ----------
     Total interest expense.....................      2,739         2,347            --          5,086
                                                   --------      --------       -------     ----------
Net interest income.............................      2,530         2,056            --          4,586
Provision for credit losses.....................        265           245            --            510
                                                   --------      --------       -------     ----------
NET CREDIT INCOME...............................      2,265         1,811            --          4,076
Gains on sales of debt securities...............        152            61            --            213
Noninterest income..............................      1,776         1,752            --          3,528
Foreclosed properties expense (income)..........          5            (7)           --             (2)
Merger and restructuring items..................        900            --            --            900
Other noninterest expense.......................      2,452         2,256            --          4,708
                                                   --------      --------       -------     ----------
INCOME BEFORE INCOME TAXES......................        836         1,375            --          2,211
Income tax expense..............................        339           540            --            879
                                                   --------      --------       -------     ----------
NET INCOME BEFORE PREFERRED DIVIDENDS...........        497           835            --          1,332
Preferred dividends.............................          2            10            --             12
                                                   --------      --------       -------     ----------
NET INCOME AVAILABLE TO COMMON SHAREHOLDERS.....   $    495      $    825       $    --     $    1,320
                                                   ========      ========       =======     ==========
Basic earnings per share........................   $   0.52      $   1.21                   $     0.77
                                                   ========      ========                   ==========
Diluted earnings per share......................   $   0.51      $   1.17                   $     0.75
                                                   ========      ========                   ==========
Average common shares--Basic (in thousands).....    949,641       684,737                    1,724,489
                                                   ========      ========                   ==========
Average common shares--Diluted (in thousands)...    973,561       706,481                    1,773,015
                                                   ========      ========                   ==========
</TABLE>
 
    See "Notes to the Unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Financial Information."
                             UNAUDITED PRO FORMA CONDENSED FINANCIAL INFORMATION
 
                                       89
 
                            NATIONSBANK/BANKAMERICA
                      PRO FORMA CONDENSED INCOME STATEMENT
                                  (Unaudited)
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                                              FOR THE YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 1997
                                                      -----------------------------------------------------
                                                                                                NATIONSBANK
                                                                                   PRO FORMA    BANKAMERICA
                                                      NATIONSBANK   BANKAMERICA   ADJUSTMENTS    COMBINED
                                                      -----------   -----------   -----------   -----------
                                                         (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS, EXCEPT PER SHARE AMOUNTS)
<S>                                                   <C>           <C>           <C>           <C>
INTEREST INCOME
Interest and fees on loans and leases...............   $ 15,270      $ 13,932      $     --      $  29,202
Interest and dividends on securities................      2,140         1,123            --          3,263
Federal funds sold and securities purchased under
  agreements to resell..............................        699           817            --          1,516
Trading account securities..........................      1,352         1,230            --          2,582
Other interest income...............................        226           415            --            641
                                                       --------      --------      --------      ---------
          Total interest income.....................     19,687        17,517            --         37,204
INTEREST EXPENSE
Deposits............................................      4,891         5,793            --         10,684
Borrowed funds......................................      2,435         1,676            --          4,111
Trading account liabilities.........................        678           297            --            975
Long-term debt......................................      1,966         1,166            --          3,132
                                                       --------      --------      --------      ---------
          Total interest expense....................      9,970         8,932            --         18,902
                                                       --------      --------      --------      ---------
NET INTEREST INCOME.................................      9,717         8,585            --         18,302
Provision for credit losses.........................        954           950            --          1,904
                                                       --------      --------      --------      ---------



NET CREDIT INCOME...................................      8,763         7,635            --         16,398
Gains on sales of debt securities...................        155            26            --            181
Noninterest income..................................      5,929         6,042            --         11,971
Foreclosed properties expense (income)..............          9           (22)           --            (13)
Merger and restructuring charge.....................        374            --            --            374
Other noninterest expense...........................      9,234         8,399            --         17,633
                                                       --------      --------      --------      ---------
INCOME BEFORE INCOME TAXES..........................      5,230         5,326            --         10,556
Income tax expense..................................      1,898         2,116            --          4,014
                                                       --------      --------      --------      ---------
NET INCOME BEFORE PREFERRED DIVIDENDS...............      3,332         3,210            --          6,542
Preferred dividends.................................         11           100            --            111
                                                       --------      --------      --------      ---------
NET INCOME AVAILABLE TO COMMON SHAREHOLDERS.........   $  3,321      $  3,110      $     --      $   6,431
                                                       ========      ========      ========      =========
Basic earnings per share............................   $   3.53      $   4.45                    $    3.71
                                                       ========      ========                    =========
Diluted earnings per share..........................   $   3.44      $   4.32                    $    3.61
                                                       ========      ========                    =========
Average common shares--Basic (in thousands).........    941,992       699,189                    1,733,194
                                                       ========      ========                    =========
Average common shares--Diluted (in thousands).......    967,672       719,777                    1,782,172
                                                       ========      ========                    =========
</TABLE>
 
    See "Notes to the Unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Financial Information."
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                            NATIONSBANK/BANKAMERICA
                      PRO FORMA CONDENSED INCOME STATEMENT
                                  (Unaudited)
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                                       FOR THE YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 1996
                                             --------------------------------------------------------
                                                                                          NATIONSBANK
                                                                            PRO FORMA     BANKAMERICA
                                             NATIONSBANK    BANKAMERICA    ADJUSTMENTS     COMBINED
                                             -----------    -----------    -----------    -----------
                                                 (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS, EXCEPT PER SHARE AMOUNTS)
<S>                                          <C>            <C>            <C>            <C>
INTEREST INCOME
Interest and fees on loans and leases......   $ 13,121       $ 13,412       $     --      $   26,533
Interest and dividends on securities.......      1,618          1,160             --           2,778
Federal funds sold and securities purchased
  under agreements to resell...............        689            682             --           1,371
Trading account securities.................      1,228          1,001             --           2,229
Other interest income......................        176            453             --             629
                                              --------       --------       --------      ----------
     Total interest income.................     16,832         16,708             --          33,540
INTEREST EXPENSE
Deposits...................................      4,246          5,359             --           9,605
Borrowed funds.............................      2,274          1,430             --           3,704
Trading account liabilities................        653            227             --             880
Long-term debt.............................      1,435          1,063             --           2,498
                                              --------       --------       --------      ----------
     Total interest expense................      8,608          8,079             --          16,687
                                              --------       --------       --------      ----------
NET INTEREST INCOME........................      8,224          8,629             --          16,853
Provision for credit losses................        760            885             --           1,645
NET CREDIT INCOME..........................      7,464          7,744             --          15,208
Gains on sales of debt securities..........         86             27             --             113
Noninterest income.........................      4,408          5,336             --           9,744
Foreclosed properties expense..............         21              1             --              22
Merger and restructuring charge............        118            280             --             398
Other noninterest expense..................      7,283          8,053             --          15,336
                                              --------       --------       --------      ----------
INCOME BEFORE INCOME TAXES.................      4,536          4,773             --           9,309
Income tax expense.........................      1,597          1,900             --           3,497
                                              --------       --------       --------      ----------
NET INCOME BEFORE PREFERRED DIVIDENDS......      2,939          2,873             --           5,812
Preferred dividends........................         17            185             --             202
                                              --------       --------       --------      ----------
NET INCOME AVAILABLE TO COMMON
  SHAREHOLDERS.............................   $  2,922       $  2,688       $     --      $    5,610
                                              ========       ========       ========      ==========
Basic earnings per share...................   $   3.56       $   3.72                     $     3.42
                                              ========       ========                     ==========
Diluted earnings per share.................   $   3.50       $   3.65                     $     3.36
                                              ========       ========                     ==========
Average common shares -- Basic (in
  thousands)...............................    820,945        722,373                      1,638,382



                                              ========       ========                     ==========
Average common shares -- Diluted (in
  thousands)...............................    837,706        736,055                      1,670,626
                                              ========       ========                     ==========
</TABLE>
 
    See "Notes to the Unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Financial Information."
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                            NATIONSBANK/BANKAMERICA
                      PRO FORMA CONDENSED INCOME STATEMENT
                                  (Unaudited)
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                                                      FOR THE YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 1995
                                            --------------------------------------------------------
                                                                                         NATIONSBANK
                                                                           PRO FORMA     BANKAMERICA
                                            NATIONSBANK    BANKAMERICA    ADJUSTMENTS     COMBINED
                                            -----------    -----------    -----------    -----------
                                                (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS, EXCEPT PER SHARE AMOUNTS)
<S>                                         <C>            <C>            <C>            <C>
INTEREST INCOME
Interest and fees on loans and leases.....   $ 12,134       $ 12,760       $     --      $   24,894
Interest and dividends on securities......      1,844          1,276             --           3,120
Federal funds sold and securities
  purchased
  under agreements to resell..............        942            650             --           1,592
Trading account securities................      1,100            741             --           1,841
Other interest income.....................        166            466             --             632
                                             --------       --------       --------      ----------
     Total interest income................     16,186         15,893             --          32,079
INTEREST EXPENSE
Deposits..................................      4,274          4,923             --           9,197
Borrowed funds............................      2,858          1,160             --           4,018
Trading account liabilities...............        896            182             --           1,078
Long-term debt............................        964          1,113             --           2,077
                                             --------       --------       --------      ----------
     Total interest expense...............      8,992          7,378             --          16,370
                                             --------       --------       --------      ----------
NET INTEREST INCOME.......................      7,194          8,515             --          15,709
Provision for credit losses...............        505            440             --             945
                                             --------       --------       --------      ----------
NET CREDIT INCOME.........................      6,689          8,075             --          14,764
Gains on sales of debt securities.........         34             24             --              58
Noninterest income........................      3,787          4,469             --           8,256
Foreclosed properties expense.............         30             18             --              48
Merger and restructuring charge...........         --             --             --              --
Other noninterest expense.................      6,670          7,983             --          14,653
                                             --------       --------       --------      ----------
INCOME BEFORE INCOME TAXES................      3,810          4,567             --           8,377
Income tax expense........................      1,327          1,903             --           3,230
                                             --------       --------       --------      ----------
NET INCOME BEFORE PREFERRED DIVIDENDS.....      2,483          2,664             --           5,147
Preferred dividends.......................         24            227             --             251
                                             --------       --------       --------      ----------
NET INCOME AVAILABLE TO COMMON
  SHAREHOLDERS............................   $  2,459       $  2,437       $     --      $    4,896
                                             ========       ========       ========      ==========
Basic earnings per share..................   $   3.18       $   3.28                     $     3.03
                                             ========       ========                     ==========
Diluted earnings per share................   $   3.10       $   3.24                     $     2.98
                                             ========       ========                     ==========
Average common shares -- Basic (in
  thousands)..............................    773,799        741,963                      1,613,404
                                             ========       ========                     ==========
Average common shares -- Diluted (in
  thousands)..............................    800,104        751,112                      1,650,062
                                             ========       ========                     ==========
</TABLE>
 
    See "Notes to the Unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Financial Information."
 
UNAUDITED PRO FORMA CONDENSED FINANCIAL INFORMATION
 
                                       92
 
                        NOTES TO THE UNAUDITED PRO FORMA
                        CONDENSED FINANCIAL INFORMATION
 
NOTE 1--BASIS OF PRESENTATION
 



     On April 10, 1998, NationsBank entered into the Merger Agreement with
BankAmerica. The Reorganization will create a new Delaware holding company that
will be headquartered in Charlotte, North Carolina. Each outstanding share of
BankAmerica Common Stock will be converted into 1.1316 shares of the Combined
Company Common Stock and each share of NationsBank Common Stock will continue as
one share of Combined Company Common Stock.
 
     The unaudited pro forma condensed financial information has been prepared
assuming that the Reorganization will be accounted for under the "pooling of
interests" method of accounting and is based on the historical consolidated
financial statements of NationsBank and BankAmerica. Certain amounts in the
historical financial statements of BankAmerica have been reclassified to conform
with NationsBank's historical financial statement presentation.
 
     The pro forma adjustments represent management's best estimates based on
available information at this time. Actual adjustments will differ from those
reflected in the unaudited pro forma condensed financial information.
NationsBank and BankAmerica are still in the process of reviewing their
respective accounting policies relative to those followed by the other entity.
As a result of this review, it may be necessary to restate certain amounts in
NationsBank's or BankAmerica's financial statements to conform to those
accounting policies that are most appropriate. In management's opinion, any such
restatements will not be material.
 
     On January 9, 1998, NationsBank completed its merger with Barnett,
headquartered in Jacksonville, Florida, resulting in the issuance of
approximately 233 million shares of NationsBank Common Stock. The transaction
was accounted for under the "pooling of interests" method of accounting, and,
accordingly, the historical financial statements of NationsBank reflect the
merger with Barnett for all periods presented.
 
     On January 7, 1997, NationsBank completed the acquisition of Boatmen's,
headquartered in St. Louis, Missouri, resulting in the issuance of approximately
195 million shares of NationsBank Common Stock valued at $9.4 billion and
aggregate cash payments of $371 million to Boatmen's shareholders. At the
acquisition date, Boatmen's total assets and deposits were approximately $41.2
billion and $32.0 billion, respectively. The acquisition was accounted for under
the purchase method of accounting, and, accordingly, is included in
NationsBank's historical financial statements from the date of acquisition.
 
     The unaudited pro forma condensed financial information should be read in
conjunction with the historical consolidated financial statements and the
related notes thereto of each of NationsBank and BankAmerica. NationsBank's
historical financial statements, restated to give retroactive effect to the
merger of NationsBank with Barnett, are included in NationsBank's Current Report
on Form 8-K filed with the Commission on April 16, 1998. In addition,
NationsBank's historical interim financial statements for the three months ended
March 31, 1998 are included in NationsBank's Form 10-Q as filed with the
Commission on May 15, 1998. BankAmerica's historical financial statements are
incorporated by reference in the BankAmerica Annual Report on Form 10-K for the
year ended December 31, 1997 as filed with the Commission on March 16, 1998 and
its Form 10-Q for the three months ended March 31, 1998 as filed with the
Commission on May 14, 1998.
 
NOTE 2--MERGER AND RESTRUCTURING ITEMS
 
     In connection with the Reorganization, the Combined Company expects to
incur pre-tax merger and restructuring items of approximately $1.3 billion ($800
million after-tax), which will include severance and change in control and other
employee-related items, conversion and related costs and occupancy and equipment
expenses (primarily lease exit costs and the elimination of duplicate facilities
and other capitalized assets), exit costs related to contract terminations and
other Reorganization costs (including legal and investment banking fees). The
pro forma adjustments represent management's best estimates based on
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available information at this time. Actual adjustments will differ from those
reflected in the unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Financial Information.
 
     The following table presents the major components of the estimated pre-tax
merger and restructuring items (dollars in millions):
 
<TABLE>
<S>                                                           <C>
Severance, change in control and other employee-related
  items.....................................................  $       450
Occupancy and equipment expenses............................  $       250
Conversion and related costs................................  $       200
Contract terminations.......................................  $       200
Other.......................................................  $       200
                                                              -----------
                                                              $     1,300



</TABLE>
 
NOTE 3--DIVESTITURES
 
     The Combined Company anticipates that, to comply with what the Federal
Reserve Board, the DOJ and certain state authorities may require in connection
with their review of the Reorganization, certain branches of NationsBank and
BankAmerica may need to be divested in various markets where each of NationsBank
and BankAmerica have a combined share of deposits. The impact of anticipated
branch divestitures on the Combined Company's financial condition and results of
operations is not expected to be material.
 
NOTE 4--SHAREHOLDERS' EQUITY
 
     In conjunction with the Reorganization, a new holding company will be
established, NationsBank (DE). Each outstanding share of BankAmerica Common
Stock will be converted into 1.1316 shares of Combined Company Common Stock and
each share of NationsBank Common Stock will continue as one share of the
Combined Company Common Stock. Each share of the Combined Company Common Stock
will have a par value of $0.01 per share. NationsBank and BankAmerica had
approximately 955 million and 683 million shares of common stock outstanding as
of March 31, 1998, respectively. The pro forma average common share amounts used
to calculate pro forma basic and diluted earnings per share were derived from
the actual average share amounts for NationsBank and the average share amounts
for BankAmerica as adjusted for the exchange ratio of 1.1316. The common stock
in the Unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Balance Sheet has been adjusted to reflect
the reclassification of BankAmerica's additional paid-in capital and treasury
stock to conform to NationsBank's presentation. Unaudited pro forma retained
earnings reflects the estimated adjustment for anticipated merger and
restructuring costs as described above.
 
NOTE 5--PREFERRED STOCK REDEMPTION
 
     In April 1998, the BankAmerica Board authorized the redemption of
BankAmerica Preferred Stock. All 5,178,000 shares of BankAmerica Series A
Preferred Stock and 3,546,100 shares of the BankAmerica Series B Preferred Stock
were redeemed at $50.00 per share and $100.00 per share, respectively, on June
29, 1998. The BankAmerica Preferred Stock has certain voting rights in only
specific limited situations and is not convertible into BankAmerica Common
Stock.
 
NOTE 6--OPERATING COST SAVINGS
 
     The Combined Company expects to achieve a certain level of cost savings
through the optimization of delivery systems, reduction of corporate overhead,
elimination of redundant staff functions, consolidation of business lines, data
processing and back office operations, infrastructure and vendor leverage and
the elimination of certain duplicate or excess facilities. No adjustment has
been included in the unaudited Pro Forma Condensed Financial Information for the
anticipated operating cost savings. There can be no assurance that anticipated
operating cost savings will be achieved in the expected amounts or at the times
anticipated.
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     AGREEMENT AND PLAN OF REORGANIZATION, dated as of April 10, 1998 (this
"Agreement"), by and between BankAmerica Corporation, a Delaware corporation
("BankAmerica"), and NationsBank Corporation, a North Carolina corporation
("NationsBank").
 
                                  WITNESSETH:
 
     WHEREAS, the Boards of Directors of BankAmerica and NationsBank have
determined that it is in the best interests of their respective companies and
their stockholders to consummate the strategic business combination transaction
provided for herein in which, subject to the terms and conditions set forth
herein, (i) NationsBank will form a new Delaware subsidiary ("NationsBank (DE)")
and will merge (the "Reincorporation Merger") with and into NationsBank (DE),
with NationsBank (DE) as the surviving corporation in the Reincorporation Merger
and (ii) BankAmerica will thereafter merge (the "Merger," and together with the
Reincorporation Merger, the "Reorganization") with and into NationsBank (DE),
with NationsBank (DE) as the surviving corporation in the Merger;
 
     WHEREAS, in connection with the execution of this Agreement, BankAmerica
and NationsBank will enter into a stock option agreement, with BankAmerica as
issuer and NationsBank as grantee (the "BankAmerica Stock Option Agreement") in
the form attached hereto as Exhibit A; and
 
     WHEREAS, in connection with the execution of this Agreement, NationsBank
and BankAmerica will enter into a stock option agreement, with NationsBank as
issuer and BankAmerica as Grantee (the "NationsBank Stock Option Agreement," and
together with the BankAmerica Stock Option Agreement, the "Stock Option
Agreements") in the form attached hereto as Exhibit B; and
 
     WHEREAS, the parties desire to make certain representations, warranties and
agreements in connection with the Reorganization and also to prescribe certain
conditions to the Reorganization;
 
     NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual covenants, representations,
warranties and agreements contained herein, and intending to be legally bound
hereby, the parties agree as follows:
 
                                   ARTICLE I
 
                              CERTAIN DEFINITIONS
 
     As used in this Agreement, the following terms shall have the meanings set
forth below:
 
     "BankAmerica Preferred Stock" shall mean, collectively, BankAmerica Series
A Preferred Stock and BankAmerica Series B Preferred Stock.
 
     "BankAmerica Rights Agreement" shall mean the Rights Agreement, dated as of
April 11, 1988, by and between BankAmerica and Manufacturers Hanover Trust
Company of California, as rights agent, as amended.
 
     "BankAmerica Series A Preferred Stock" shall mean the Cumulative Adjustable
Preferred Stock, Series A, of BankAmerica.
 
     "BankAmerica Series B Preferred Stock" shall mean the Cumulative Adjustable
Preferred Stock, Series B, of BankAmerica.
 
     "BankAmerica Stock" shall mean BankAmerica Common Stock and BankAmerica
Preferred Stock.
 
     "Code" shall mean the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended.
 
     "Confidentiality Agreement" shall mean the Confidentiality Agreement, dated
April 3, 1998, between BankAmerica and NationsBank.
 



     "ERISA" shall mean the Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, as
amended.
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     "Exchange Act" shall mean the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended,
and the rules and regulations thereunder.
 
     "FDIC" shall mean the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation.
 
     "Federal Reserve Board" shall mean the Board of Governors of the Federal
Reserve System.
 
     "Liens" shall mean any charge, mortgage, pledge, security interest,
restriction, claim, lien, or encumbrance.
 
     "Material Adverse Effect" shall mean with respect to BankAmerica or
NationsBank, respectively, any effect that (i) is material and adverse to the
financial position, results of operations or business of BankAmerica and its
Subsidiaries taken as a whole, or NationsBank and its Subsidiaries taken as a
whole, respectively, or (ii) would materially impair the ability of BankAmerica
or NationsBank, respectively, to perform its obligations under this Agreement or
otherwise materially threaten or materially impede the consummation of the
Reorganization and the other transactions contemplated by this Agreement;
provided, however, that Material Adverse Effect shall not be deemed to include
the impact of (A) changes in banking and similar laws of general applicability
or interpretations thereof by courts or governmental authorities, (B) changes in
generally accepted accounting principles or regulatory accounting requirements
applicable to banks or savings associations and their holding companies
generally, (C) actions or omissions of BankAmerica or NationsBank taken with the
prior written consent of BankAmerica or NationsBank, as applicable, in
contemplation of the transactions contemplated hereby, (D) circumstances
affecting banks or savings associations and their holding companies generally,
and (E) the effects of the Reorganization and compliance by either party with
the provisions of this Agreement on the business, financial condition or results
of operations of such party and its Subsidiaries, or the other party and its
Subsidiaries, as the case may be.
 
     "NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock" shall mean the ESOP Convertible
Preferred Stock, Series C, of NationsBank.
 
     "NationsBank Preferred Stock" shall mean, collectively, NationsBank ESOP
Preferred Stock, NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock, and NationsBank Series BB
Preferred Stock.
 
     "NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock" shall mean the 7% Cumulative
Redeemable Preferred Stock, Series B, of NationsBank.
 
     "NationsBank Series BB Preferred Stock" shall mean the $2.50 Cumulative
Convertible Preferred Stock, Series BB, of NationsBank.
 
     "NationsBank Stock" shall mean NationsBank Common Stock and NationsBank
Preferred Stock.
 
     "NationsBank (DE) ESOP Preferred Stock" shall mean the ESOP Convertible
Preferred Stock, Series C, of NationsBank (DE).
 
     "NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock" shall mean, collectively, the
NationsBank (DE) ESOP Preferred Stock, NationsBank (DE) Series A Preferred
Stock, NationsBank (DE) Series B Preferred Stock, NationsBank (DE) Series BB
Preferred Stock, and NationsBank (DE) Series D Preferred Stock.
 
     "NationsBank (DE) Series A Preferred Stock" shall mean the Cumulative
Adjustable Preferred Stock, Series A, of NationsBank (DE).
 
     "NationsBank (DE) Series B Preferred Stock" shall mean the 7% Cumulative
Redeemable Preferred Stock, Series B, of NationsBank (DE).
 
     "NationsBank (DE) Series BB Preferred Stock" shall mean the $2.50
Cumulative Convertible Preferred Stock, Series BB, of NationsBank (DE).
 
     "NationsBank (DE) Series D Preferred Stock" shall mean the Cumulative
Adjustable Preferred Stock, Series D, of NationsBank (DE).
 
     "OCC" shall mean the Office of the Comptroller of the Currency.
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     "OTS" shall mean the Office of Thrift Supervision.
 
     "Person" or "person" shall mean any individual, bank, corporation,



partnership, association, joint-stock company, business trust or unincorporated
organization.
 
     "Previously Disclosed" by a party shall mean information set forth in its
Disclosure Schedule.
 
     "Rights" shall mean, with respect to any person, securities or obligations
convertible into or exchangeable for, or giving any person any right to
subscribe for or acquire, or any options, calls or commitments relating to,
shares of capital stock of such person.
 
     "SEC" shall mean the Securities and Exchange Commission.
 
     "Securities Act" shall mean the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and the
rules and regulations thereunder.
 
     "Subsidiary" and "Significant Subsidiary" shall have the meanings ascribed
to them in Rule 1-02 of Regulation S-X of the SEC.
 
     "Taxes" shall mean all taxes, charges, fees, levies or other assessments,
including, without limitation, all net income, gross income, gross receipts,
sales, use, ad valorem, goods and services, capital, transfer, franchise,
profits, license, withholding, payroll, employment, employer health, excise,
estimated, severance, stamp, occupation, property or other taxes, custom duties,
fees, assessments or charges of any kind whatsoever, together with any interest
and any penalties, additions to tax or additional amounts imposed by any taxing
authority.
 
     Each of the following terms is defined in the Section of this Agreement set
forth opposite such term:
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
TERM                                                        SECTION
- ----                                                        -------
<S>                                                         <C>
Affiliate.................................................  7.7(a)
Agreement.................................................  Preamble
BankAmerica...............................................  Preamble
BankAmerica Common Stock..................................  3.4(a)
BankAmerica Meeting.......................................  7.2
BankAmerica Rights........................................  6.3(n)
BankAmerica Stock Option Agreement........................  Recitals
BankAmerica Treasury Shares...............................  3.4(a)
Certificate...............................................  3.4(e)
Certificate of Merger.....................................  3.2
Claim.....................................................  7.12(a)
Closing...................................................  4.1
Closing Date..............................................  4.1
Common Certificate........................................  3.4(c)
Compensation and Benefit Plans............................  6.3(l)
Delaware Secretary........................................  2.2
DGCL......................................................  2.1
Disclosure Schedule.......................................  6.1
Dissenting Shares.........................................  2.6
DPC Shares................................................  3.4(a)
Effective Time............................................  3.2
Environmental Laws........................................  6.3(o)
ERISA Affiliate...........................................  6.3(l)
Exchange Agent............................................  4.2
Exchange Fund.............................................  4.2
Exchange Ratio............................................  3.4(a)
</TABLE>
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<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                           TERM                             SECTION
                           ----                             -------
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NationsBank...............................................  Preamble
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NationsBank Common Certificate............................  2.4(b)
NationsBank Common Stock..................................  2.4(a)
NationsBank Meeting.......................................  7.2
NationsBank Preferred Stock Certificates..................  2.4(e)



NationsBank Stock Option Agreement........................  Recitals
NationsBank Treasury Shares...............................  2.4(a)
NationsBank (DE)..........................................  Recitals
NationsBank (DE) Common Stock.............................  2.4(a)
NationsBank (DE) Stock....................................  3.4(a)
NCBCA.....................................................  2.1
North Carolina Secretary..................................  2.2
NYSE......................................................  4.3(e)
Pension Plan..............................................  6.3(1)
Plans.....................................................  5.3(1)
Preferred Stock Certificate...............................  3.4(e)
Registration Statement....................................  7.3
Regulatory Authorities....................................  6.3(h)
Reincorporation Merger....................................  Recitals
Reincorporation Merger Effective Time.....................  2.2
Reincorporation Merger Exchange Ratio.....................  2.4(a)
Reorganization............................................  Recitals
SEC Documents.............................................  6.3(g)
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Takeover Laws.............................................  6.3(n)
Tax Returns...............................................  6.3(p)
Trust Account Shares......................................  3.4(a)
Year 2000 Issues..........................................  6.3(s)
</TABLE>
 
                                   ARTICLE II
 
                           THE REINCORPORATION MERGER
 
     2.1 The Reincorporation Merger.  Subject to the terms and conditions of
this Agreement, in accordance with the Business Corporation Act of the State of
North Carolina (the "NCBCA") and the General Corporation Law of the State of
Delaware (the "DGCL"), at the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, NationsBank
shall merge with and into NationsBank (DE). NationsBank (DE) shall be the
surviving corporation in the Reincorporation Merger, and shall continue its
corporate existence under the laws of the State of Delaware. Upon consummation
of the Reincorporation Merger, the separate corporate existence of NationsBank
shall terminate.
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     2.2 Effective Time.  The Reincorporation Merger shall become effective as
set forth in the articles of merger which shall be filed with the Secretary of
State of the State of North Carolina (the "North Carolina Secretary") and the
certificate of merger which shall be filed with the Secretary of State of the
State of Delaware (the "Delaware Secretary") on the Closing Date. The term
"Reincorporation Merger Effective Time" shall be the date and time when the
Reincorporation Merger becomes effective, as set forth in the certificate of
merger and articles of merger referred to in this Section 2.2.
 
     2.3 Effects of the Reincorporation Merger.  At and after the
Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, the Reincorporation Merger shall have the
effects set forth in Section 11-06 of the NCBCA and Sections 259 and 261 of the
DGCL.
 
     2.4 Conversion of NationsBank Common Stock; NationsBank Preferred
Stock.  (a) At the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, by virtue of the
Reincorporation Merger and without any action on the part of NationsBank,
NationsBank (DE) or the holder of capital stock of NationsBank or NationsBank
(DE), each share of the common stock, without par value, of NationsBank (the
"NationsBank Common Stock") issued and outstanding immediately prior to the
Reincorporation Merger Effective Time (other than Dissenting Shares) shall be
converted into one share (the "Reincorporation Merger Exchange Ratio") of the
common stock, without par value, of NationsBank (DE) (the "NationsBank (DE)
Common Stock").
 
     (b) All of the shares of NationsBank Common Stock converted into
NationsBank (DE) Common Stock pursuant to this Article II shall no longer be
outstanding and shall automatically be canceled and shall cease to exist as of
the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, and each certificate (each a
"NationsBank Common Certificate") previously representing any such shares of
NationsBank Common Stock shall thereafter represent, without the requirement of
any exchange thereof, only the number of shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock
into which the shares of NationsBank Common Stock represented by such
NationsBank Common Certificate have been converted pursuant to this Section 2.4.
 
     (c) Each share of NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock, excluding
Dissenting Shares, issued and outstanding immediately prior to the
Reincorporation Merger Effective Time shall be converted into one share of
NationsBank (DE) Series B Preferred Stock. The terms of the NationsBank (DE)
Series B Preferred Stock shall be substantially identical to the terms of the
NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock.
 



     (d) Each share of NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock and NationsBank Series
BB Preferred Stock, excluding Dissenting Shares, issued and outstanding
immediately prior to the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, shall become and
be converted into the right to receive one share of NationsBank (DE) ESOP
Convertible Preferred Stock or NationsBank (DE) Series BB Preferred Stock,
respectively, in each case having terms substantially identical to those of the
NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock and the NationsBank Series BB Preferred Stock,
respectively, except that each share of NationsBank (DE) ESOP Preferred Stock
and NationsBank (DE) Series BB Preferred shall be convertible into shares of
NationsBank (DE) Common Stock at a conversion rate adjusted to take into account
the Reincorporation Merger Exchange Ratio, pursuant to and subject to the rights
of the holders thereof set forth in Article 3 of the Amended and Restated
Articles of Incorporation of NationsBank (the "NationsBank Articles").
 
     (e) All of the shares of NationsBank Preferred Stock converted into the
right to receive NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock pursuant to this Article II
shall no longer be outstanding and shall automatically be canceled and shall
cease to exist as of the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, and the
certificates (the "NationsBank Preferred Stock Certificates") previously
representing such shares of NationsBank Preferred Stock shall thereafter
represent, without the requirement of any exchange thereof, only the right to
receive the number of shares and series of NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock into
which the shares of NationsBank Preferred Stock represented by such NationsBank
Preferred Stock Certificates have been converted pursuant to this Section 2.4.
 
     2.5 NationsBank (DE) Common Stock.  At and after the Reincorporation Merger
Effective Time, each share of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock issued and
outstanding immediately prior to the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time shall
be canceled and retired and shall resume the status of authorized and unissued
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shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock, and no shares of NationsBank (DE)
Common Stock or other securities of NationsBank (DE) shall be issued in respect
thereof.
 
     2.6 Dissenting Shares.  Notwithstanding anything in this Agreement to the
contrary, shares of NationsBank Common Stock, NationsBank Series B Preferred
Stock and NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock which are outstanding immediately
prior to the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time and with respect to which
dissenters' rights shall have been properly demanded in accordance with Article
13 of the NCBCA("Dissenting Shares") shall not be converted into NationsBank
(DE) Common Stock, NationsBank (DE) Series B Preferred Stock or NationsBank (DE)
ESOP Preferred Stock, as the case may be; instead, the holders thereof shall be
entitled to payment of the appraised value of such Dissenting Shares in
accordance with the provisions of Article 13 of the NCBCA; provided, however,
that (i) if any holder of Dissenting Shares shall subsequently deliver a written
withdrawal of such holder's demand for appraisal of such shares, or (ii) if any
holder fails to establish such holder's entitlement to dissenters' rights as
provided in Article 13 of the NCBCA, such holder or holders (as the case may be)
shall forfeit the right to appraisal of such shares of NationsBank Common Stock
or NationsBank Preferred Stock, as the case may be, and each of such shares
shall thereupon be deemed to have been converted into the right to receive, and
to have become exchangeable for, as of the Effective Time, shares of NationsBank
(DE) Common Stock or NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock, as provided in Section
2.4.
 
     2.7 Options.  At the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, each option
granted by NationsBank to purchase shares of NationsBank Common Stock which is
outstanding and unexercised immediately prior thereto shall cease to represent a
right to acquire shares of NationsBank Common Stock and shall be converted
automatically into an option to purchase a number of shares of NationsBank (DE)
Common Stock equal to the number of shares of NationsBank Common Stock subject
to such option immediately prior to the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time at
an exercise price per share of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock equal to the
exercise price per share of NationsBank Common Stock in effect immediately prior
to the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time and otherwise subject to the terms
of the NationsBank Stock Plans under which such options were issued and the
agreements evidencing grants thereunder. The adjustment provided herein with
respect to any options which are "incentive stock options" (as defined in
Section 422 of the Code shall be and is intended to be effected in a manner
which is consistent with Section 424(a) of the Code. The duration and other
terms of the new option shall be the same as the original option except that all
references to NationsBank shall be deemed to be references to NationsBank (DE).
 
     2.8 Certificate of Incorporation.  Subject to the terms and conditions of
this Agreement, at the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, the Certificate of
Incorporation of NationsBank (DE) (which shall be in substantially the form
attached hereto as Exhibit C with such modifications as BankAmerica and
NationsBank shall mutually determine and shall include provisions for the
NationsBank (DE) Stock as contemplated by this Agreement) shall be the
Certificate of Incorporation of the surviving corporation in the Reincorporation
Merger until thereafter amended in accordance with applicable law.



 
     2.9 By-Laws.  Subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement, at the
Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, the By-laws of NationsBank (DE) (which
shall be in substantially the form attached hereto as Exhibit D with such
modifications as BankAmerica and NationsBank shall mutually determine) shall be
the By-laws of the surviving corporation in the Reincorporation Merger until
thereafter amended in accordance with applicable law.
 
     2.10 Board of Directors; Management.  From and after the Reincorporation
Merger Effective Time, until duly altered pursuant hereto or otherwise in
accordance with applicable law, the directors of NationsBank shall be the
directors of Nations Bank (DE), and the officers of NationsBank shall be the
officers of NationsBank (DE).
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                                  ARTICLE III
 
                                   THE MERGER
 
     3.1 The Merger.  Subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement, in
accordance with the DGCL, at the Effective Time, BankAmerica shall merge with
and into NationsBank (DE). NationsBank (DE) shall be the surviving corporation
in the Merger, and shall continue its corporate existence under the laws of the
State of Delaware. Upon consummation of the Merger, the separate corporate
existence of BankAmerica shall terminate.
 
     3.2 Effective Time.  The Merger shall become effective as set forth in the
certificate of merger (the "Certificate of Merger") which shall be filed with
the Delaware Secretary on the Closing Date. The term "Effective Time" shall be
the date and time when the Merger becomes effective, as set forth in the
Certificate of Merger. The Effective Time shall be immediately following the
Reincorporation Merger Effective Time.
 
     3.3 Effects of the Merger.  At and after the Effective Time, the Merger
shall have the effects set forth in Sections 259 and 261 of the DGCL.
 
     3.4 Conversion of BankAmerica Common Stock; BankAmerica Preferred
Stock.  At the Effective Time, by virtue of the Merger and without any action on
the part of NationsBank (DE), BankAmerica or the holder of any of the following
securities:
 
     (a) Subject to Section 4.3(e), each share of the common stock, par value
$1.5625 per share, of BankAmerica (the "BankAmerica Common Stock") issued and
outstanding immediately prior to the Effective Time (other than BankAmerica
Treasury Shares) shall be converted into the right to receive 1.1316 shares (the
"Exchange Ratio") of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock (the NationsBank (DE) Common
Stock and the NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock being referred to herein as the
"NationsBank (DE) Stock"). The term "BankAmerica Treasury Shares" shall mean
shares of BankAmerica Stock held in BankAmerica's treasury or directly or
indirectly by NationsBank or BankAmerica or any of their respective wholly owned
Subsidiaries, except for any shares held in a fiduciary or custodial capacity
for the benefit of third parties ("Trust Account Shares"), any shares held in
respect of a debt or other obligation previously contracted ("DPC Shares"), and
any shares held by BankAmerica or its affiliates which the parties reasonably
determine prior to the Effective Time ought to be converted in the Merger.
 
     (b) Each share of BankAmerica Series A Preferred Stock and each share of
BankAmerica Series B Preferred Stock, excluding BankAmerica Treasury Shares,
issued and outstanding immediately prior to the Effective Time shall be
converted into the right to receive one share of NationsBank (DE) Series A
Preferred Stock and one share of NationsBank (DE) Series D Preferred Stock,
respectively. The terms of the NationsBank (DE) Series A Preferred Stock and the
NationsBank (DE) Series D Preferred Stock shall be substantially the same as the
terms of the BankAmerica Series A Preferred Stock and the BankAmerica Series B
Preferred Stock, respectively.
 
     (c) All of the shares of BankAmerica Common Stock converted into the right
to receive NationsBank (DE) Common Stock pursuant to this Article III shall no
longer be outstanding and shall automatically be canceled and shall cease to
exist as of the Effective Time, and each certificate (each a "Common
Certificate") previously representing any such shares of BankAmerica Common
Stock shall thereafter represent only the right to receive (i) a certificate
representing the number of whole shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock and
(ii) cash in lieu of fractional shares into which the shares of BankAmerica
Common Stock represented by such Common Certificate have been converted pursuant
to this Section 3.4 and Section 4.3(e). Common Certificates previously
representing shares of BankAmerica Common Stock shall be exchanged for
certificates representing whole shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock and cash
in lieu of fractional shares issued in consideration therefor upon the surrender
of such Common Certificates in accordance with Section 4.3, without any interest
thereon. If, prior to the Effective Time, the outstanding shares of BankAmerica
Common Stock or NationsBank Common Stock (or, following the consummation of the



Reincorporation Merger, the outstanding shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock)
shall have been increased, decreased, changed into or exchanged for a different
number or kind of shares or securities as a
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result of a reorganization, recapitalization, reclassification, stock dividend,
stock split, reverse stock split, or other similar change in capitalization
(other than solely as a result of the Reincorporation Merger), an appropriate
and proportionate adjustment shall be made to the Exchange Ratio.
 
     (d) At the Effective Time, all BankAmerica Treasury Shares shall be
canceled and shall cease to exist and no stock of NationsBank (DE) or other
consideration shall be delivered in exchange therefor. All shares of NationsBank
(DE) Common Stock that are owned by BankAmerica or any of its wholly-owned
Subsidiaries (other than Trust Account Shares, DPC Shares, and any shares held
by BankAmerica or its affiliates which the parties reasonably determine prior to
the Effective Time ought to be converted in the Merger) shall become treasury
stock of NationsBank (DE).
 
     (e) All of the shares of BankAmerica Preferred Stock converted into
NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock pursuant to this Article III shall no longer be
outstanding and shall automatically be canceled and shall cease to exist as of
the Effective Time, and each certificate (each a "Preferred Stock Certificate";
and together with a Common Certificate, a "Certificate") previously representing
any such shares of BankAmerica Preferred Stock shall thereafter represent the
right to receive a certificate representing the number of shares of
corresponding NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock into which the shares of
BankAmerica Preferred Stock represented by such Preferred Stock Certificate have
been converted pursuant to this Section 3.4. Preferred Stock Certificates
previously representing shares of BankAmerica Preferred Stock shall be exchanged
for certificates representing shares of corresponding NationsBank (DE) Preferred
Stock issued in consideration therefor upon the surrender of such Preferred
Stock Certificates in accordance with Section 4.3 hereof, without any interest
thereon.
 
     3.5 NationsBank (DE) Common Stock.  At and after the Effective Time, each
share of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock issued and outstanding immediately prior
to the Effective Time shall remain an issued and outstanding share of common
stock of the Surviving Corporation and shall not be affected by the Merger.
 
     3.6 Options.  (a) At the Effective Time, each option granted by BankAmerica
to purchase shares of BankAmerica Common Stock which is outstanding and
unexercised immediately prior thereto shall cease to represent a right to
acquire shares of BankAmerica Common Stock and shall be converted automatically
into an option to purchase shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock in an amount
and at an exercise price determined as provided below (and otherwise, in the
case of options, subject to the terms of the BankAmerica Stock plans under which
they were issued and the agreements evidencing grants thereunder):
 
          (i) The number of shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock to be
     subject to the new option shall be equal to the product of the number of
     shares of BankAmerica Common Stock subject to the original option
     immediately prior to the Effective Time and the Exchange Ratio, provided
     that any fractional shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock resulting from
     such multiplication shall be rounded to the nearest whole share; and
 
          (ii) The exercise price per share of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock
     under the new option shall be equal to the exercise price per share of
     BankAmerica Common Stock under the original option immediately prior to the
     Effective Time divided by the Exchange Ratio, provided that such exercise
     price shall be rounded down to the nearest whole cent.
 
     (b) The adjustment provided herein with respect to any options which are
"incentive stock options" (as defined in Section 422 of the Code) shall be and
is intended to be effected in a manner which is consistent with Section 424(a)
of the Code. The duration and other terms of the new option shall be the same as
the original option except that all references to BankAmerica shall be deemed to
be references to NationsBank (DE).
 
     3.7 Certificate of Incorporation.  Subject to the terms and conditions of
this Agreement, at the Effective Time, the Certificate of Incorporation of
NationsBank (DE) shall be the Certificate of Incorporation of the Surviving
Corporation until thereafter amended in accordance with applicable law, except
that the Certificate of Incorporation of NationsBank (DE) shall be amended in
connection with the Merger to provide that the name of the Surviving Corporation
shall be "BankAmerica Corporation."
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     3.8 By-laws.  Subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement, at the



Effective Time, the Bylaws of NationsBank (DE) shall be the By-laws of the
Surviving Corporation until thereafter amended in accordance with applicable
law.
 
     3.9 Tax and Accounting Consequences.  It is intended that the
Reincorporation Merger and the Merger shall each constitute a "reorganization"
within the meaning of Section 368(a) of the Code, that this Agreement shall
constitute a "plan of reorganization" for the purposes of Sections 354 and 361
of the Code and that the Reorganization be accounted for as a "pooling of
interests" under generally accepted accounting principles ("GAAP").
 
     3.10 Board of Directors.  As of the Effective Time, the board of directors
of NationsBank (DE) shall be determined as set forth on Schedule 3.10.
 
                                   ARTICLE IV
 
                         CLOSING AND EXCHANGE OF SHARES
 
     4.1 Closing.  Subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement and the
Stock Option Agreements, the closing of the Merger (the "Closing") shall take
place at 10:00 a.m. on a date (the "Closing Date") and at a place to be
specified by the parties, which shall be (i) no later than five business days
after the satisfaction or waiver (subject to applicable law) of the latest to
occur of the conditions (other than those conditions to be satisfied or waived
at the Closing) set forth in Article VIII hereof; or (ii) at such other time as
mutually agreed by the parties.
 
     4.2 NationsBank (DE) to Make Shares Available.  At or prior to the
Effective Time, NationsBank (DE) shall deposit, or shall cause to be deposited,
with a bank or trust company reasonably acceptable to each of NationsBank and
BankAmerica (the "Exchange Agent"), for the benefit of the holders of
Certificates, for exchange in accordance with this Article IV, certificates
representing the shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock and NationsBank (DE)
Preferred Stock, and cash in lieu of any fractional shares (such cash and
certificates for shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock and NationsBank (DE)
Preferred Stock, together with any dividends or distributions with respect
thereto (the "Exchange Fund"), to be issued pursuant to Section 3.4 and paid
pursuant to Section 4.3(a) in exchange for outstanding shares of BankAmerica
Stock.
 
     4.3 Exchange of Shares.  (a) As soon as practicable after the Effective
Time, and in no event later than five business days thereafter, the Exchange
Agent shall mail to each holder of record of one or more Certificates a letter
of transmittal (which shall specify that delivery shall be effected, and risk of
loss and title to the Certificates shall pass, only upon delivery of the
Certificates to the Exchange Agent) and instructions for use in effecting the
surrender of the Certificates in exchange for certificates representing the
shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock, NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock and
any cash in lieu of fractional shares into which the shares of BankAmerica
Common Stock or BankAmerica Preferred Stock represented by such Certificate or
Certificates shall have been converted pursuant to this Agreement. Upon proper
surrender of a Certificate for exchange and cancellation to the Exchange Agent,
together with such properly completed letter of transmittal, duly executed, the
holder of such Certificate shall be entitled to receive in exchange therefor, as
applicable, (i) a certificate representing that number of whole shares of
NationsBank (DE) Common Stock or NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock to which such
holder of BankAmerica Common Stock or BankAmerica Preferred Stock shall have
become entitled pursuant to the provisions of Article III and (ii) a check
representing the amount of any cash in lieu of fractional shares which such
holder has the right to receive in respect of the Certificate surrendered
pursuant to the provisions of this Article IV, and the Certificate so
surrendered shall forthwith be canceled. No interest will be paid or accrued on
any cash in lieu of fractional shares or on any unpaid dividends and
distributions payable to holders of Certificates.
 
     (b) No dividends or other distributions declared with respect to
NationsBank (DE) Common Stock or NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock shall be paid
to the holder of any unsurrendered Certificate until the holder thereof shall
surrender such Certificate in accordance with this Article IV. After the
surrender of a
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Certificate in accordance with this Article IV, the record holder thereof shall
be entitled to receive any such dividends or other distributions, without any
interest thereon, which theretofore had become payable with respect to shares of
NationsBank (DE) Common Stock or NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock represented by
such Certificate.
 
     (c) If any certificate representing shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock
or NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock is to be issued in a name other than that in
which the Certificate surrendered in exchange therefor is registered, it shall
be a condition of the issuance thereof that the Certificate so surrendered shall



be properly endorsed (or accompanied by an appropriate instrument of transfer)
and otherwise in proper form for transfer, and that the person requesting such
exchange shall pay to the Exchange Agent in advance any transfer or other taxes
required by reason of the issuance of a certificate representing shares of
NationsBank (DE) Common Stock or NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock in any name
other than that of the registered holder of the Certificate surrendered, or
required for any other reason, or shall establish to the satisfaction of the
Exchange Agent that such tax has been paid or is not payable.
 
     (d) After the Effective Time, there shall be no transfers on the stock
transfer books of BankAmerica of the shares of BankAmerica Common Stock or
BankAmerica Preferred Stock which were issued and outstanding immediately prior
to the Effective Time. If, after the Effective Time, Certificates representing
such shares are presented for transfer to the Exchange Agent, they shall be
canceled and exchanged for certificates representing shares of NationsBank (DE)
Common Stock or NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock as provided in this Article IV.
 
     (e) Notwithstanding anything to the contrary contained herein, no
certificates or scrip representing fractional shares of NationsBank (DE) Common
Stock shall be issued upon the surrender for exchange of Certificates, no
dividend or distribution with respect to NationsBank (DE) Common Stock shall be
payable on or with respect to any fractional share, and such fractional share
interests shall not entitle the owner thereof to vote or to any other rights of
a stockholder of NationsBank (DE). In lieu of the issuance of any such
fractional share, NationsBank (DE) shall pay to each former stockholder of
BankAmerica who otherwise would be entitled to receive such fractional share an
amount in cash determined by multiplying (i) the average of the closing sale
prices of NationsBank Common Stock on the New York Stock Exchange, Inc. (the
"NYSE") as reported by The Wall Street Journal for the five trading days
immediately preceding the date of the Effective Time by (ii) the fraction of a
share (rounded to the nearest thousandth when expressed in decimal form) of
NationsBank (DE) Common Stock to which such holder would otherwise be entitled
to receive pursuant to Section 3.4.
 
     (f) Any portion of the Exchange Fund that remains unclaimed by the
stockholders of BankAmerica for 12 months after the Effective Time shall be paid
to NationsBank (DE). Any former stockholders of BankAmerica who have not
theretofore complied with this Article IV shall thereafter look only to
NationsBank (DE) for payment of the shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock or
NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock, cash in lieu of any fractional shares and any
unpaid dividends and distributions on the NationsBank (DE) Common Stock or
NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock deliverable in respect of each share of
BankAmerica Common Stock or BankAmerica Preferred Stock, as the case may be,
such stockholder holds as determined pursuant to this Agreement, in each case,
without any interest thereon. Notwithstanding the foregoing, none of
NationsBank, NationsBank (DE), BankAmerica, the Exchange Agent or any other
person shall be liable to any former holder of shares of BankAmerica Common
Stock or BankAmerica Preferred Stock for any amount delivered in good faith to a
public official pursuant to applicable abandoned property, escheat or similar
laws.
 
     (g) In the event any Certificate shall have been lost, stolen or destroyed,
upon the making of an affidavit of that fact by the person claiming such
Certificate to be lost, stolen or destroyed and, if reasonably required by
NationsBank (DE), the posting by such person of a bond in such amount as
NationsBank (DE) may determine is reasonably necessary as indemnity against any
claim that may be made against it with respect to such Certificate, the Exchange
Agent will issue in exchange for such lost, stolen or destroyed Certificate the
shares of NationsBank (DE) Stock and any cash in lieu of fractional shares
deliverable in respect thereof pursuant to this Agreement.
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                                   ARTICLE V
 
                             ACTIONS PENDING MERGER
 
     From the date hereof until the Effective Time, except as expressly
contemplated by this Agreement, without the prior written consent of NationsBank
(which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld or delayed) BankAmerica will
not, and will cause each of its Subsidiaries not to, and (ii) without the prior
written consent of BankAmerica (which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld
or delayed) NationsBank will not, and will cause each of its Subsidiaries not
to:
 
     5.1 Ordinary Course.  Conduct the business of it and its Subsidiaries other
than in the ordinary and usual course or, to the extent consistent therewith,
fail to use reasonable efforts to preserve intact their business organizations
and assets and maintain their rights, franchises and existing relations with
customers, suppliers, employees and business associates, or take any action that
would (i) adversely affect the ability of any party to obtain any necessary
approvals of any Regulatory Authorities required for the transactions
contemplated hereby or (ii) adversely affect its ability to perform any of its



material obligations under this Agreement.
 
     5.2 Capital Stock.  Other than (i) pursuant to Rights or other stock
options or stock-based awards Previously Disclosed in its Disclosure Schedule,
(ii) upon conversion of shares of BankAmerica Preferred Stock or NationsBank
Preferred Stock pursuant to the terms thereof, (iii) pursuant to the BankAmerica
Stock Option Agreement or the NationsBank Stock Option Agreement, (iv) pursuant
to the BankAmerica Rights Agreement, (v) trust originated preferred stock issued
in the ordinary course of business or (vi) as otherwise set forth in Section 5.2
of the BankAmerica Disclosure Schedule or Section 5.2 of the NationsBank
Disclosure Schedule, (x) issue, sell or otherwise permit to become outstanding,
or authorize the creation of, any additional shares of capital stock, any stock
appreciation rights or any Rights, (y) enter into any agreement with respect to
the foregoing, or (z) permit any additional shares of capital stock to become
subject to new grants of employee stock options, stock appreciation rights, or
similar stock-based employee rights.
 
     5.3 Dividends, Stock Splits, Etc.  (i) Adjust, split, combine or reclassify
any capital stock, (ii) make, declare or pay any dividend on or in respect of,
or declare or make any distribution on any shares of its capital stock (other
than (A) in the case of BankAmerica, (1) quarterly cash dividends on BankAmerica
Common Stock in an amount not to exceed the rate payable on such BankAmerica
Common Stock as of the date hereof (with any increase in such dividend as is
consistent with past practice) and dividends payable on BankAmerica Preferred
Stock at a rate not exceeding the rate provided for in the terms thereof, and
(2) dividends from greater than 95%-owned Subsidiaries to BankAmerica or to
another greater than 95%-owned Subsidiary of BankAmerica, as applicable, and (B)
in the case of NationsBank, (1) quarterly cash dividends on NationsBank Common
Stock in an amount not to exceed the rate payable on such NationsBank Common
Stock as of the date hereof (with any increase in such dividend as is consistent
with past practice) and dividends payable on NationsBank Preferred Stock at a
rate not exceeding the rate provided for in the terms thereof, and (2) dividends
from greater than 95%-owned Subsidiaries to NationsBank or to another greater
than 95%-owned Subsidiary of NationsBank, as applicable), or (iii) other than
(A) as Previously Disclosed in its Disclosure Schedule, or (B) in the ordinary
course pursuant to employee benefit plans, directly or indirectly combine,
redeem, reclassify, purchase or otherwise acquire, any shares of its capital
stock. After the date of this Agreement, each of NationsBank and BankAmerica
shall coordinate with the other the declaration of any dividends in respect of
NationsBank Common Stock and BankAmerica Common Stock and the record dates and
payment dates relating thereto, it being the intention of the parties hereto
that holders of NationsBank Common Stock or BankAmerica Common Stock shall not
receive two dividends, or fail to receive one dividend, for any single calendar
quarter with respect to their shares of NationsBank Common Stock and/or
BankAmerica Common Stock and any shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock any
such holder receives in exchange therefor in the Reorganization.
 
     5.4 Compensation; Employment Agreements; Etc.  Except as set forth on
Section 5.4 of the BankAmerica Disclosure Schedule and Section 5.4 of the
NationsBank Disclosure Schedule, (i) enter into or amend any written employment,
severance or similar agreements or arrangements with any of its directors or
executive officers, (ii) enter into or amend any material written employment,
severance or similar agreements or
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arrangements with any of its officers or employees, or (iii) grant any salary or
wage increase or increase any employee benefit (including incentive or bonus
payments), except for (A) normal individual increases in compensation to
employees in the ordinary course of business consistent with past practice or
(B) other changes as are provided for herein or as may be required by law or to
satisfy contractual obligations existing as of the date hereof or additional
grants of awards to newly hired employees consistent with past practice.
 
     5.5 Benefit Plans.  Except as set forth on Section 5.5 of the BankAmerica
Disclosure Schedule and Section 5.5 of the NationsBank Disclosure Schedule,
enter into or amend (except as may be required by applicable law, to satisfy
contractual obligations existing as of the date hereof or amendments which,
either individually or in the aggregate, would not reasonably be expected to
result in a material liability to BankAmerica, NationsBank or their respective
Subsidiaries) any pension, retirement, stock option, stock purchase, savings,
profit sharing, deferred compensation, consulting, bonus, group insurance or
other employee benefit, incentive or welfare contract, plan or arrangement, or
any trust agreement related thereto, in respect of any of its directors,
officers or other employees, including, without limitation, taking any action
that accelerates the vesting or exercise of any benefits payable thereunder.
 
     5.6 Acquisitions And Dispositions.  Except as Previously Disclosed in its
Disclosure Schedule, dispose of or discontinue any portion of its assets,
business or properties, which is material to it and its Subsidiaries taken as a
whole, or acquire (other than by way of foreclosures or acquisitions of control
in a bona fide fiduciary capacity or in satisfaction of debts previously
contracted in good faith, in each case, in the ordinary and usual course of



business consistent with past practice) all or any portion of, the business or
property of any other entity which is material to it and its Subsidiaries taken
as a whole.
 
     5.7 Amendments.  Amend its Articles of Incorporation or by-laws or, except
as provided in Section 6.3(n) and 7.9, amend or waive any rights under the
BankAmerica Rights Agreement.
 
     5.8 Accounting Methods.  Implement or adopt any change in its accounting
principles, practices or methods, other than as may be required by GAAP.
 
     5.9 Adverse Actions.  (i) Knowingly take any action that would, or would be
reasonably likely to, prevent or impede the Reorganization from qualifying as a
"reorganization" within the meaning of Section 368(a) of the Code or for
"pooling of interests" accounting treatment under GAAP; or (ii) knowingly take
any action that is intended or is reasonably likely to result in (A) any of its
representations and warranties set forth in this Agreement being or becoming
untrue in any material respect at any time prior to the Effective Time, (B) any
of the conditions to the Reorganization set forth in Article VIII not being
satisfied or (C) a material violation of any provision of this Agreement except,
in each case, as may be required by applicable law.
 
     5.10 Claims.  Settle any material claim, action or proceeding, except in
the ordinary course of business consistent with past practice.
 
     5.11 Agreements.  Agree or commit to do anything prohibited by Sections 5.1
through 5.10.
 
                                   ARTICLE VI
 
                         REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES
 
     6.1 Disclosure Schedules.  On or prior to the date hereof, each of
NationsBank and BankAmerica has delivered to the other a schedule (respectively,
its "Disclosure Schedule") setting forth, among other things, items the
disclosure of which is necessary or appropriate in relation to any or all of its
representations and warranties set forth in this Agreement; provided, that (i)
no such item is required to be set forth in a Disclosure Schedule as an
exception to a representation or warranty if its absence is not reasonably
likely to result in the related representation or warranty being deemed untrue
or incorrect under the standard established by Section 6.2, and (ii) the mere
inclusion of an item in a Disclosure Schedule shall not be deemed an admission
by a party that such item represents a material exception or fact, event or
circumstance or that such item is reasonably likely to result in a Material
Adverse Effect.
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     6.2 Standard.  No representation or warranty of NationsBank or BankAmerica
contained in Section 6.3 shall be deemed untrue or incorrect, and no party
hereto shall be deemed to have breached any such representation or warranty, as
a consequence of the existence of any fact, circumstance or event unless such
fact, circumstance or event, individually or taken together with all other
facts, circumstances or events inconsistent with any paragraph of Section 6.3,
has had or is reasonably expected to have a Material Adverse Effect.
 
     6.3 Representations and Warranties.  Subject to Sections 6.1 and 6.2 and
except as Previously Disclosed in its Disclosure Schedule, BankAmerica hereby
represents and warrants to NationsBank, and NationsBank hereby represents and
warrants to BankAmerica, to the extent applicable, in each case with respect to
itself and its Subsidiaries, as follows:
 
     (a) Organization, Standing and Authority.  Such party is a corporation duly
organized, validly existing and in good standing under the laws of the
jurisdiction of its organization. Such party is duly qualified to do business
and is in good standing in the states of the United States and foreign
jurisdictions where its ownership or leasing of property or the conduct of its
business requires it to be so qualified. It has in effect all federal, state,
local, and foreign governmental authorizations necessary for it to own or lease
its properties and assets and to carry on its business as it is now conducted.
 
     (b) Shares.  (i) As of March 31, 1998, the authorized capital stock of
BankAmerica consists solely of 1,400,000,000 shares of BankAmerica Common Stock,
of which, as of March 31, 1998, 682,615,512 shares were outstanding, and
70,000,000 shares of BankAmerica Preferred Stock, of which 8,724,100 shares were
outstanding as of March 31, 1998. As of March 31, 1998, the authorized capital
stock of NationsBank consists solely of 1,250,000,000 shares of NationsBank
Common Stock, of which, as of March 31, 1998, 964,698,552 shares were
outstanding, and 45,000,000 shares of NationsBank Preferred Stock, of which
2,133,127 shares were outstanding as of March 31, 1998. As of March 31, 1998, no
shares of NationsBank Common Stock and no shares of NationsBank Preferred Stock
were held in treasury, and 92,077,391 shares of BankAmerica Common Stock and no
shares of BankAmerica Preferred Stock were held in treasury. The outstanding



shares of such party's capital stock are validly issued and outstanding, fully
paid and nonassessable, and subject to no preemptive rights (and were not issued
in violation of any preemptive rights). As of the date hereof, except as
Previously Disclosed, there are no shares of such party's capital stock
authorized and reserved for issuance, such party does not have any Rights issued
or outstanding with respect to its capital stock, and such party does not have
any commitment to authorize, issue or sell any such shares or Rights, except
pursuant to this Agreement, the Stock Option Agreements and the BankAmerica
Rights Agreement, as the case may be. Since March 31, 1998, neither NationsBank
nor BankAmerica has issued shares of its capital stock or rights in respect
thereof or reserved any shares for such purposes except pursuant to plans or
commitments Previously Disclosed in its Disclosure Schedule.
 
          (ii) The number of shares of BankAmerica Common Stock which are
     issuable and reserved for issuance upon exercise of stock options and other
     rights (other than the BankAmerica Stock Option Agreement) of BankAmerica
     as of March 31, 1998 has been Previously Disclosed in BankAmerica's
     Disclosure Schedule, and the number of shares of NationsBank Common Stock
     which are issuable and reserved for issuance upon exercise of stock options
     and other rights (other than the NationsBank Stock Option Agreement) of
     NationsBank as of March 31, 1998 has been Previously Disclosed in
     NationsBank's Disclosure Schedule.
 
     (c) Subsidiaries.  (i) (A) Except as otherwise Previously Disclosed in its
Disclosure Schedule, such party has listed in its Annual Report on Form 10-K for
the fiscal year ended December 31, 1997 all of its Subsidiaries, (B) it owns,
directly or indirectly at least 99% of the issued and outstanding shares of each
of its Significant Subsidiaries, (C) no equity securities of any of its
Significant Subsidiaries are or may become required to be issued (other than to
it or a Subsidiary of it) by reason of any Rights, (D) there are no contracts,
commitments, understandings or arrangements by which any of such Significant
Subsidiaries is or may be bound to sell or otherwise transfer any shares of the
capital stock of any such Significant Subsidiaries (other than to it or a
Subsidiary of it), (E) there are no contracts, commitments, understandings, or
arrangements relating to its rights to vote or to dispose of such shares (other
than to it or a Subsidiary of it),
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and (F) all of the shares of capital stock of each such Significant Subsidiary
held by it or its Subsidiaries are fully paid and (except pursuant to 12 U.S.C.
Sec. 55 or equivalent state statutes in the case of bank Subsidiaries)
nonassessable and are owned by it or its Subsidiaries free and clear of any
Liens.
 
          (ii) Each of such party's Significant Subsidiaries has been duly
     organized and is validly existing in good standing under the laws of the
     jurisdiction of its organization, and is duly qualified to do business and
     in good standing in the jurisdictions where its ownership or leasing of
     property or the conduct of its business requires it to be so qualified.
     Each of such Significant Subsidiaries has in effect all federal, state,
     local, and foreign governmental authorizations necessary for it to own or
     lease its properties and assets and to carry on its business as it is now
     conducted.
 
     (d) Corporate Power.  Such party and each of its Significant Subsidiaries
has the corporate power and authority to carry on its business as it is now
being conducted and to own all its properties and assets; and it has the
corporate power and authority to execute, deliver and perform its obligations
under this Agreement and the Stock Option Agreements and to consummate the
transactions contemplated hereby and thereby.
 
     (e) Corporate Authority.  Subject, in the case of this Agreement, to
approval by the holders of a majority of the shares of BankAmerica Common Stock
entitled to vote (in the case of BankAmerica) and by the holders of a majority
of the shares of NationsBank Common Stock, NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock
and NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock entitled to vote thereon, voting as a
single group (in the case of NationsBank), each of this Agreement and the Stock
Option Agreements and the transactions contemplated hereby and thereby have been
authorized by all necessary corporate action of it, and each of this Agreement
and the Stock Option Agreements is a legal, valid and binding agreement of it,
enforceable in accordance with its terms (except as such enforceability may be
limited by applicable bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, moratorium,
fraudulent transfer and similar laws of general applicability relating to or
affecting creditors' rights or by general equity principles).
 
     (f) No Defaults.  Subject to receipt of the regulatory approvals and
expiration of the waiting periods referred to in Section 8.2 and the required
filings under federal and state securities laws, the execution, delivery and
performance of this Agreement and the Stock Option Agreements and the
consummation of the transactions contemplated hereby and thereby by it do not
and will not (i) constitute a breach or violation of, or a default under, any
law, rule or regulation or any judgment, decree, order, governmental permit or



license, or agreement, indenture or instrument of it or of any of its
Significant Subsidiaries or to which it or any of its Significant Subsidiaries
or properties is subject or bound, (ii) constitute a breach or violation of, or
a default under, its articles or certificate of incorporation or by-laws, or
(iii) require any consent or approval under any such law, rule, regulation,
judgment, decree, order, governmental permit or license agreement, indenture,
contract, agreement or instrument.
 
     (g) Financial Reports and SEC Documents.  Its Annual Report on Form 10-K,
as amended through the date hereof, for the fiscal year ended December 31, 1997,
and all other reports, registration statements, definitive proxy statements or
information statements filed or to be filed by it or any of its Subsidiaries
subsequent to December 31, 1995 under the Securities Act, or under Sections
13(a), 13(c), 14 and 15(d) of the Exchange Act, in the form filed, or to be
filed (collectively, its "SEC Documents"), with the SEC (i) complied or will
comply in all material respects as to form with the applicable requirements
under the Securities Act or the Exchange Act, as the case may be, and (ii) did
not and will not contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to
state a material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the
statements made therein, in light of the circumstances under which they were
made, not misleading; and each of the balance sheets contained in or
incorporated by reference into any such SEC Document (including the related
notes and schedules thereto) fairly presents and will fairly present the
financial position of the entity or entities to which it relates as of its date,
and each of the statements of income and changes in stockholders' equity and
cash flows or equivalent statements in such SEC Documents (including any related
notes and schedules thereto) fairly presents and will fairly present the results
of operations, changes in stockholders' equity and changes in cash flows, as the
case may be, of the entity or entities to which it relates for the periods to
which it relates, in each case in accordance with GAAP consistently applied
during the
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periods involved, except, in each case, as may be noted therein, subject to
normal year-end audit adjustments in the case of unaudited statements.
 
     (h) Litigation; Regulatory Action.  (i) No litigation, claim or other
proceeding before any court or governmental agency is pending against it or any
of its Subsidiaries, and, to the best of its knowledge, no such litigation,
claim or other proceeding has been threatened.
 
          (ii) Neither it nor any of its Subsidiaries or properties is a party
     to or is subject to any order, decree, agreement, memorandum of
     understanding or similar arrangement with, or a commitment letter or
     similar submission to, any federal or state court or any federal or state
     governmental agency or authority charged with the supervision or regulation
     of financial institutions or issuers of securities or engaged in the
     insurance of deposits (including, without limitation, the OCC, the Federal
     Reserve Board, the FDIC and the OTS) or the supervision or regulation of it
     or any of its Subsidiaries (collectively, the "Regulatory Authorities").
 
          (iii) Neither it nor any of its Subsidiaries has been advised by any
     Regulatory Authority that such Regulatory Authority is contemplating
     issuing or requesting (or is considering the appropriateness of issuing or
     requesting) any such order, decree, agreement, memorandum of understanding,
     commitment letter or similar submission.
 
     (i) Compliance With Laws.  It and each of its Subsidiaries:
 
          (i) in the conduct of its business, is in compliance with all
     applicable federal, state, local and foreign statutes, laws, regulations,
     ordinances, rules, judgments, orders or decrees applicable thereto or to
     the employees conducting such businesses, including, without limitation,
     the Equal Credit Opportunity Act, the Fair Housing Act, the Community
     Reinvestment Act, the Home Mortgage Disclosure Act and all other applicable
     fair lending laws and other laws relating to discriminatory business
     practices;
 
          (ii) has all permits, licenses, authorizations, orders and approvals
     of, and has made all filings, applications and registrations with, all
     Regulatory Authorities that are required in order to permit them to conduct
     their businesses substantially as presently conducted, and all such
     permits, licenses, certificates of authority, orders and approvals are in
     full force and effect and, to the best of its knowledge, no suspension or
     cancellation of any of them is threatened; and
 
          (iii) has received, since December 31, 1994, no notification or
     communication from any Regulatory Authority (A) asserting that it or any of
     its Subsidiaries is not in compliance with any of the statutes,
     regulations, or ordinances which such Regulatory Authority enforces, (B)
     threatening to revoke any license, franchise, permit, or governmental
     authorization, (C) threatening or contemplating revocation or limitation



     of, or which would have the effect of revoking or limiting, federal deposit
     insurance (nor, to its knowledge, do any grounds for any of the foregoing
     exist) or (D) failing to approve any proposed acquisition, or stating its
     intention not to approve acquisitions proposed to be effected by it within
     a certain time period or indefinitely.
 
     (j) Defaults.  Neither it nor any of its Subsidiaries is in default under
any contract, agreement, commitment, arrangement, lease, insurance policy, or
other instrument to which it is a party, by which its respective assets,
business, or operations may be bound or affected, or under which it or its
respective assets, business, or operations receives benefits, and there has not
occurred any event that, with the lapse of time or the giving of notice or both,
would constitute such a default.
 
     (k) No Brokers.  No action has been taken by it that would give rise to any
valid claim against any party hereto for a brokerage commission, finder's fee or
other like payment with respect to the transactions contemplated by this
Agreement, excluding, in the case of BankAmerica, fees to be paid to Goldman,
Sachs & Co. and, in the case of NationsBank, fees to be paid to Merrill Lynch,
Pierce, Fenner & Smith Incorporated, in each case pursuant to letter agreements
which have been heretofore disclosed to the other party.
 
     (l) Employee Benefit Plans.  (i) Each party has made available to the other
all material written bonus, vacation, deferred compensation, pension,
retirement, profit-sharing, thrift, savings, employee stock ownership, stock
bonus, stock purchase, restricted stock and stock option plans, all material
employment or severance
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contracts, all material medical, dental, disability, health and life insurance
plans, all other material employee benefit and fringe benefit plans, contracts
or arrangements and any material applicable "change of control" or similar
provisions in any plan, contract or arrangement maintained or contributed to by
it or any of its Subsidiaries for the benefit of officers, employees, directors,
or the beneficiaries of any of the foregoing (collectively, "Compensation and
Benefit Plans").
 
          (ii) True and complete copies of its Compensation and Benefit Plans,
     including, but not limited to, any trust instruments and/or insurance
     contracts, if any, forming a part thereof, and all amendments thereto have
     been made available to the other party.
 
          (iii) Each of its Compensation and Benefit Plans has been administered
     in all material respects in accordance with the terms thereof. All
     "employee benefit plans" within the meaning of Section 3(3) of ERISA, other
     than "multiemployer plans" within the meaning of Section 3(37) of ERISA
     ("Multiemployer Plans"), covering employees or former employees of it and
     its Subsidiaries (its "Plans"), to the extent subject to ERISA, are in
     material compliance with ERISA, the Code, the Age Discrimination in
     Employment Act and other applicable laws. Each Compensation and Benefit
     Plan of it or its Subsidiaries which is an "employee pension benefit plan"
     within the meaning of Section 3(2) of ERISA ("Pension Plan") and which is
     intended to be qualified under Section 401(a) of the Code has received a
     favorable determination letter from the Internal Revenue Service, and it is
     not aware of any circumstances reasonably likely to result in the
     revocation or denial of any such favorable determination letter. There is
     no pending or, to its knowledge, threatened litigation or governmental
     audit, examination or investigation relating to the Plans.
 
          (iv) No material liability under Title IV of ERISA has been or is
     expected to be incurred by it or any of its Subsidiaries with respect to
     any ongoing, frozen or terminated "single-employer plan," within the
     meaning of Section 4001(a)(5) of ERISA, currently or formerly maintained by
     any of them, or the single-employer plan of any entity which is considered
     one employer with it under Section 4001(a)(5) of ERISA or Section 414 of
     the Code (an "ERISA Affiliate"). Neither it nor any of its Subsidiaries
     presently contributes to a Multiemployer Plan, nor have they contributed to
     such a plan within the past five calendar years. No notice of a "reportable
     event," within the meaning of Section 4043 of ERISA for which the 30-day
     reporting requirement has not been waived, has been required to be filed
     for any Pension Plan of it or any of its Subsidiaries or by any ERISA
     Affiliate within the past 12 months.
 
          (v) All contributions, premiums and payments required to be made under
     the terms of any Compensation and Benefit Plan of it or any of its
     Subsidiaries have been made. Neither any Pension Plan of it or any of its
     Subsidiaries nor any single-employer plan of an ERISA Affiliate of it or
     any of its Subsidiaries has an "accumulated funding deficiency" (whether or
     not waived) within the meaning of Section 412 of the Code or Section 302 of
     ERISA. Neither it nor any of its Subsidiaries has provided, or is required
     to provide, security to any Pension Plan or to any single-employer plan of



     an ERISA Affiliate pursuant to Section 401(a)(29) of the Code.
 
          (vi) Under each Pension Plan of it or any of its Subsidiaries which is
     a single-employer plan, as of the last day of the most recent plan year
     ended prior to the date hereof, the actuarially determined present value of
     all "benefit liabilities", within the meaning of Section 4001(a)(16) of
     ERISA (as determined on the basis of the actuarial assumptions contained in
     the Plan's most recent actuarial valuation) did not exceed the then current
     value of the assets of such Plan, and there has been no adverse change in
     the financial condition of such Plan (with respect to either assets or
     benefits) since the last day of the most recent Plan year.
 
          (vii) Neither it nor any of its Subsidiaries has any obligations under
     any Compensation and Benefit Plans to provide benefits, including death or
     medical benefits, with respect to employees of it or its Subsidiaries
     beyond their retirement or other termination of service other than (A)
     coverage mandated by Part 6 of Title I of ERISA or Section 4980B of the
     Code, (B) retirement or death benefits under any employee pension benefit
     plan (as defined under Section 3(2) of ERISA), (C) disability benefits
     under any employee welfare plan that have been fully provided for by
     insurance or otherwise, or (D) benefits in the nature of severance pay.
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          (viii) Neither the execution and delivery of this Agreement nor the
     consummation of the transactions contemplated hereby will (A) result in any
     payment (including, without limitation, severance, unemployment
     compensation, golden parachute or otherwise) becoming due to any director
     or any employee of it or any of its Subsidiaries under any Compensation and
     Benefit Plan or otherwise from it or any of its Subsidiaries, (B) increase
     any benefits otherwise payable under any Compensation and Benefit Plan or
     (C) result in any acceleration of the time of payment or vesting of any
     such benefit.
 
     (m) Labor Matters.  Neither it nor any of its Subsidiaries is a party to,
or is bound by any collective bargaining agreement, contract or other agreement
or understanding with a labor union or labor organization, nor is it or any of
its Subsidiaries the subject of a proceeding asserting that it or any such
Subsidiaries has committed an unfair labor practice (within the meaning of the
National Labor Relations Act) or seeking to compel it or such Subsidiaries to
bargain with any labor organization as to wages and conditions of employment.
 
     (n) Takeover Laws; Rights Plans.  (i) It has taken all action required to
be taken by it in order to exempt this Agreement and the Stock Option Agreements
and the transactions contemplated hereby and thereby from, and this Agreement
and the Stock Option Agreements and the transactions contemplated hereby and
thereby are exempt from, the requirements of any "moratorium," "control share,"
"fair price" or other anti-takeover laws and regulations (collectively,
"Takeover Laws") of (A) the State of Delaware, in the case of the
representations and warranties of BankAmerica, including Section 203 of the
DGCL, and (B) the State of North Carolina, in the case of the representations
and warranties of NationsBank, including Sections 55-9-02 and 55-9A-01 of the
NCBCA.
 
          (ii) In the case of the representations and warranties of BankAmerica,
     it has (A) duly approved an appropriate amendment to the BankAmerica Rights
     Agreement and (B) taken all other action necessary or appropriate so that
     the entering into of this Agreement, and the consummation of the
     transactions contemplated hereby (including, without limitation, the
     Reorganization) do not and will not result in the ability of any person to
     exercise any Rights, as defined in the BankAmerica Rights Agreement (the
     "BankAmerica Rights"), or enable or require the BankAmerica Rights to
     separate from the shares of BankAmerica Common Stock to which they are
     attached or to be triggered or become exercisable.
 
          (iii) In the case of the representations and warranties of
     BankAmerica, no "Distribution Date" or "Shares Acquisition Date" (as such
     terms are defined in the BankAmerica Rights Plan) has occurred, and the
     "Final Expiration Date" (as such term is defined in the BankAmerica Rights
     Plan) is April 22, 1998.
 
     (o) Environmental Matters.  (i) As used in this Agreement, "Environmental
Laws" means all applicable local, state and federal environmental, health and
safety laws and regulations, including, without limitation, the Resource
Conservation and Recovery Act, the Comprehensive Environmental Response,
Compensation, and Liability Act, the Clean Water Act, the Federal Clean Air Act,
and the Occupational Safety and Health Act, each as amended, regulations
promulgated thereunder, and state counterparts.
 
          (ii) Neither the conduct nor operation of such party or its
     Subsidiaries nor any condition of any property presently or previously
     owned, leased or operated by any of them violates or violated Environmental
     Laws and no condition has existed or event has occurred with respect to any



     of them or any such property that, with notice or the passage of time, or
     both, is reasonably likely to result in liability under Environmental Laws.
     Neither such party nor any of its Subsidiaries has received any notice from
     any person or entity that it or its Subsidiaries or the operation or
     condition of any property ever owned, leased, operated, held as collateral
     or held as a fiduciary by any of them are or were in violation of or
     otherwise are alleged to have liability under any Environmental Law,
     including, but not limited to, responsibility (or potential responsibility)
     for the cleanup or other remediation of any pollutants, contaminants, or
     hazardous or toxic wastes, substances or materials at, on, beneath, or
     originating from any such property.
 
     (p) Tax Matters.  (i) All material returns, declarations, reports,
estimates, information returns and statements required to be filed under
federal, state, local or any foreign tax laws ("Tax Returns") with respect
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to it or any of its Subsidiaries, have been timely filed, or requests for
extensions have been timely filed and have not expired; (ii) all Tax Returns
filed by it are complete and accurate in all material respects; (iii) all Taxes
shown to be due on such Tax Returns have been paid or adequate reserves have
been established for the payment of such Taxes; and (iv) except as previously
disclosed, there is no audit, examination, deficiency or refund litigation or
matter in controversy with respect to any Taxes that might reasonably be
expected to result in a determination, the effect of which would be a Material
Adverse Effect.
 
     (q) Tax Treatment; Accounting Treatment.  As of the date hereof, it is
aware of no reason why the Reorganization will fail to qualify as a
"reorganization" under Section 368(a) of the Code or may not be accounted for as
a "pooling of interests" under GAAP.
 
     (r) Regulatory Approvals.  The approval of the following regulatory
authorities (among others) is necessary to consummate the Reorganization: the
Federal Reserve Board, OTS, and the regulatory authorities of the states and
foreign jurisdictions in which BankAmerica, NationsBank, and their respective
Subsidiaries operate. As of the date hereof, neither of BankAmerica nor
NationsBank is aware of any reason why the approvals of such regulatory
authorities will not be received.
 
     (s) Year 2000.  None of BankAmerica, NationsBank, or any of their
respective Subsidiaries has received, or reasonably expects to receive, a "Year
2000 Deficiency Notification Letter" (as such term is employed in the Federal
Reserve's Supervision and Regulation Letter No. SR-98-3(SUP), dated March 4,
1998). NationsBank has made available to BankAmerica, and BankAmerica has made
available to NationsBank, a complete and accurate copy of their respective
plans, including an estimate of the anticipated associated costs, for addressing
the issues ("Year 2000 Issues") set forth in the statements of the Federal
Financial Institutions Examination Council, dated May 5, 1997, entitled "Year
2000 Project Management Awareness," and December 1997, entitled "Safety and
Soundness Guidelines Concerning the Year 2000 Business Risk," as such issues
affect BankAmerica, NationsBank and their respective Subsidiaries. Between the
date hereof and the Effective Time, NationsBank and BankAmerica shall use their
commercially practicable efforts to implement their respective plans.
 
     (t) No Material Adverse Effect.  Since December 31, 1997, except as
disclosed in its SEC Documents filed with the SEC on or before the date hereof,
(i) it and its Subsidiaries have conducted their respective businesses in the
ordinary and usual course (excluding the incurrence of expenses related to this
Agreement and the transactions contemplated hereby) and (ii) no event has
occurred or circumstance arisen that, individually or taken together with all
other facts, circumstances and events (described in any paragraph of this
Section 6.3 or otherwise), is reasonably likely to have a Material Adverse
Effect with respect to it.
 
                                  ARTICLE VII
 
                                   COVENANTS
 
     BankAmerica hereby covenants to and agrees with NationsBank, and
NationsBank hereby covenants to and agrees with BankAmerica, that:
 
     7.1 Reasonable Best Efforts.  Subject to the terms and conditions of this
Agreement, it shall use its reasonable best efforts in good faith to take, or
cause to be taken, all actions, and to do, or cause to be done, all things
necessary, proper or desirable, or advisable under applicable laws, so as to
permit consummation of the Reorganization as promptly as practicable and
otherwise to enable consummation of the transactions contemplated hereby
including, without limitation, using its reasonable best efforts to obtain (and
cooperating with the other party hereto to obtain) any consent, authorization,
order or approval of, or any exemption by, any Regulatory Authority and any
other third party that is required to be obtained by BankAmerica or NationsBank



or any of their respective Subsidiaries in connection with the Reorganization
and the other transactions contemplated by this Agreement, and using reasonable
best efforts to lift or rescind any injunction or restraining order or other
order adversely affecting the ability of the parties to consummate the
transactions contemplated hereby, and using reasonable best efforts to defend
any litigation seeking to enjoin, prevent or delay the consummation of the
transactions contemplated hereby or seeking material damages, and each shall
cooperate fully with the other parties hereto to that end. NationsBank shall
incorporate NationsBank (DE) as
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a subsidiary, and NationsBank shall cause NationsBank (DE) to adopt and ratify
this Agreement and to take all action necessary to consummate the transaction
contemplated hereby.
 
     7.2 Stockholder Approvals.  Each of them shall take, in accordance with
applicable law, applicable stock exchange rules and its respective articles or
certificate of incorporation and by-laws, all action necessary to convene,
respectively, an appropriate meeting of shareholders of NationsBank to consider
and vote upon the approval of this Agreement and any other matters required to
be approved by NationsBank shareholders for consummation of the Reorganization
(including any adjournment or postponement, the "NationsBank Meeting"), and an
appropriate meeting of stockholders of BankAmerica to consider and vote upon the
approval of this Agreement and any other matters required to be approved by
BankAmerica's stockholders for consummation of the Reorganization (including any
adjournment or postponement, the "BankAmerica Meeting"; and each of the
NationsBank Meeting and BankAmerica Meeting, a "Meeting"), respectively, as
promptly as practicable after the date hereof. The Board of Directors of each of
NationsBank and BankAmerica shall recommend such approval, and each of
NationsBank and BankAmerica shall take all reasonable lawful action to solicit
such approval by its respective stockholders. Prior to the Reincorporation
Merger Effective Time, NationsBank shall approve this Agreement and the
transactions contemplated thereby as sole stockholder of NationsBank (DE).
 
     7.3 Registration Statement.  (a) Each of NationsBank and BankAmerica agrees
to cooperate in the preparation of a registration statement on Form S-4 (the
"Registration Statement") to be filed by NationsBank and NationsBank (DE) with
the SEC in connection with the issuance of NationsBank (DE) Stock in the
Reorganization (including the joint proxy statement and prospectus and other
proxy solicitation materials of NationsBank and BankAmerica constituting a part
thereof (the "Joint Proxy Statement") and all related documents). BankAmerica
and NationsBank agree to use their reasonable best efforts to file the
Registration Statement with the SEC as promptly as practicable. Each of
BankAmerica and NationsBank agrees to use, and NationsBank agrees to cause
NationsBank (DE) to use, reasonable best efforts to cause the Registration
Statement to be declared effective under the Securities Act as promptly as
reasonably practicable after filing thereof. NationsBank also agrees to use, and
to cause NationsBank (DE) to use, reasonable best efforts to obtain all
necessary state securities law or "Blue Sky" permits and approvals required to
carry out the transactions contemplated by this Agreement.
 
     (b) Each of BankAmerica and NationsBank agrees, as to itself and its
Subsidiaries, that none of the information supplied or to be supplied by it for
inclusion or incorporation by reference in (i) the Registration Statement will,
at the time the Registration Statement and each amendment or supplement thereto,
if any, becomes effective under the Securities Act, contain any untrue statement
of a material fact or omit to state any material fact required to be stated
therein or necessary to make the statements therein not misleading, and (ii) the
Joint Proxy Statement and any amendment or supplement thereto will, at the date
of mailing to stockholders and at the times of the NationsBank Meeting and
BankAmerica Meeting, contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to
state any material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the
statements therein not misleading or any statement which, in the light of the
circumstances under which such statement is made, will be false or misleading
with respect to any material fact, or which will omit to state any material fact
necessary in order to make the statements therein not false or misleading or
necessary to correct any statement in any earlier statement in the Joint Proxy
Statement or any amendment or supplement thereto. Each of BankAmerica and
NationsBank further agrees that if it shall become aware prior to the Effective
Time of any information that would cause any of the statements in the Joint
Proxy Statement to be false or misleading with respect to any material fact, or
to omit to state any material fact necessary to make the statements therein not
false or misleading, to promptly inform the other party thereof and to take the
necessary steps to correct the Joint Proxy Statement.
 
     (c) In the case of NationsBank, NationsBank will advise BankAmerica,
promptly after NationsBank receives notice thereof, of the time when the
Registration Statement has become effective or any supplement or amendment has
been filed, of the issuance of any stop order or the suspension of the
qualification of the NationsBank Stock for offering or sale in any jurisdiction,
of the initiation or threat of any proceeding for any such purpose, or of any
request by the SEC for the amendment or supplement of the Registration Statement
or for additional information.
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     7.4 Press Releases.  Neither party will, without the prior approval of the
other party hereto, issue any press release or written statement for general
circulation relating to the transactions contemplated hereby, except as
otherwise required by applicable law or regulation or the rules of the NYSE.
 
     7.5 Access; Information.  (a) Upon reasonable notice and subject to
applicable laws relating to the exchange of information, it shall, and shall
cause its Subsidiaries to, afford the other parties and their officers,
employees, counsel, accountants and other authorized representatives, access,
during normal business hours throughout the period prior to the Closing Date, to
all of its properties, books, contracts, commitments and records, and to its
officers, employees, accountants, counsel or other representatives, and, during
such period, it shall, and shall cause its Subsidiaries to, furnish promptly to
such other parties and representatives (i) a copy of each material report,
schedule and other document filed by it pursuant to the requirements of federal
or state securities or banking laws (other than reports or documents that
NationsBank or BankAmerica, or their respective Subsidiaries, as the case may
be, are not permitted to disclose under applicable law), and (ii) all other
information concerning the business, properties and personnel of it as the other
may reasonably request. Neither NationsBank nor BankAmerica nor any of their
respective Subsidiaries shall be required to provide access to or to disclose
information where such access or disclosure would violate or prejudice the
rights of its customers, jeopardize the attorney-client privilege of the
institution in possession or control of such information or contravene any law,
rule, regulation, order, judgment, decree, fiduciary duty or binding agreement
entered into prior to the date of this Agreement. The parties hereto will make
appropriate substitute disclosure arrangements under the circumstances in which
the restrictions of the preceding sentence apply.
 
     (b) It will not use any information obtained pursuant to this Section 7.5
for any purpose unrelated to the consummation of the transactions contemplated
by this Agreement and, if this Agreement is terminated, will hold all
information and documents obtained pursuant to this paragraph in confidence (as
provided in, and subject to the provisions of, the Confidentiality Agreement, as
if it were the Receiving Party (as defined therein)). No investigation by either
party of the business and affairs of the other shall affect or be deemed to
modify or waive any representation, warranty, covenant or agreement in this
Agreement, or the conditions to either party's obligation to consummate the
transactions contemplated by this Agreement.
 
     7.6 Acquisition Proposals.  Without the prior written consent of the other
party hereto, it shall not, and shall cause its Subsidiaries and its and its
Subsidiaries' officers, directors, agents, advisors and affiliates not to,
solicit or encourage inquiries or proposals with respect to, or engage in any
negotiations concerning, or provide any confidential information to, or have any
discussions with, any such person relating to any tender offer or exchange offer
for, or any proposal for the acquisition of a substantial equity interest in, or
a substantial portion of the assets of, or any merger or consolidation with, it
or any of its Subsidiaries.
 
     7.7 Affiliate Agreements.  (a) Not later than the 15th day prior to the
mailing of the Joint Proxy Statement, BankAmerica shall deliver to NationsBank
and NationsBank shall deliver to BankAmerica, a schedule of each person that, to
the best of its knowledge, is or is reasonably likely to be, as of the date of
the relevant Meeting, deemed to be an "affiliate" of it (each, an "Affiliate")
as that term is used in SEC Accounting Series Releases 130 and 135 and, in the
case of BankAmerica only, in Rule 145 under the Securities Act.
 
     (b) BankAmerica and NationsBank shall each use its respective reasonable
best efforts to cause each person who may be deemed to be an Affiliate of
BankAmerica or NationsBank, as the case may be, to execute and deliver to
BankAmerica and NationsBank on or before the date of mailing of the Joint Proxy
Statement an agreement to comply with SEC Accounting Series Releases 130 and 135
and, in the case of a BankAmerica Affiliate only, with Rule 145 under the
Securities Act. Such agreements shall be in the forms set forth in Exhibit E (in
the case of BankAmerica) and Exhibit F (in the case of NationsBank).
 
     7.8 Takeover Laws.  Neither party shall take any action that would cause
the transactions contemplated by this Agreement and the Stock Option Agreements
to be subject to requirements imposed by any Takeover Law and each of them shall
take all necessary steps within its control to exempt (or ensure the continued
exemption of) the transactions contemplated by this Agreement and the Stock
Option Agreements from, or if necessary challenge the validity or applicability
of, any applicable Takeover Law, as now or hereafter in effect,
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including, without limitation, Section 203 of the DGCL, Sections 55-9-02 and
55-9A-01 of the NCBCA and Takeover Laws of any other state that purport to apply



to this Agreement, the Stock Option Agreements or the transactions contemplated
hereby or thereby.
 
     7.9 No Rights Triggered.  Each of BankAmerica and NationsBank shall take
all steps necessary to ensure that the entering into of this Agreement and the
consummation of the transactions contemplated hereby and any other action or
combination of actions, or any other transactions contemplated hereby, do not
and will not result in the grant of any rights to any person (i) under its
articles or certificate of incorporation or by-laws, (ii) under any material
agreement to which it or any of its Subsidiaries is a party (including, without
limitation, in the case of BankAmerica, the BankAmerica Rights Agreement) or
(iii) in the case of BankAmerica, to exercise or receive certificates for
Rights, or acquire any property in respect of Rights, under the BankAmerica
Rights Agreement.
 
     7.10 Shares Listed.  NationsBank and BankAmerica shall use, and NationsBank
shall cause NationsBank (DE) to use, their reasonable best efforts to list,
prior to the Closing Date, on the NYSE, upon official notice of issuance, (i)
the shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock to be issued in the Reorganization
and (ii) the shares of NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock into which shares of
BankAmerica Preferred Stock which are listed on the NYSE are to be converted.
 
     7.11 Regulatory Applications.  (a) NationsBank and BankAmerica and their
respective Subsidiaries shall cooperate and use their respective reasonable best
efforts (i) to prepare and execute all documentation (including, in the case of
NationsBank, such documentation on behalf of NationsBank (DE) as may be
necessary in connection with the Reincorporation Merger), to effect all filings,
and to obtain all permits, consents, approvals and authorizations of all third
parties and Regulatory Authorities necessary to consummate the transactions
contemplated by this Agreement, including, without limitation, any such
approvals or authorizations required by the Federal Reserve Board, the OTS and
the regulatory authorities of the states and foreign jurisdictions in which
BankAmerica, NationsBank and their respective Subsidiaries operate, (ii) to
comply with the terms and conditions of such permits, consents, approvals and
authorizations, and (iii) to cause the Reorganization to be consummated as
expeditiously as practicable. NationsBank agrees to use its reasonable best
efforts to file the requisite applications to be filed by it with the Federal
Reserve Board and the regulatory authorities of the states and foreign
jurisdictions in which BankAmerica and its Subsidiaries operate as promptly as
practicable. Each of NationsBank and BankAmerica shall have the right to review
in advance, and, to the extent practicable, each will consult with the other, in
each case, subject to applicable laws relating to the exchange of information,
with respect to, all material written information submitted to any third party
or any Regulatory Authorities in connection with the transactions contemplated
by this Agreement. In exercising the foregoing right, each of the parties hereto
agrees to act reasonably and as promptly as practicable. Each party hereto
agrees that it will consult with the other parties hereto with respect to the
obtaining of all material permits, consents, approvals and authorizations of all
third parties and Regulatory Authorities necessary or advisable to consummate
the transactions contemplated by this Agreement and each party will keep the
other parties apprised of the status of material matters relating to completion
of the transactions contemplated hereby.
 
     (b) Each party agrees, upon request, to furnish the other party with all
information concerning itself, its Subsidiaries, directors, officers and
stockholders and such other matters as may be reasonably necessary or advisable
in connection with the Registration Statement, the Joint Proxy Statement or any
filing, notice or application made by or on behalf of such other party or any of
its Subsidiaries to any Regulatory Authority in connection with the transactions
contemplated hereby.
 
     7.12 Indemnification; Directors' and Officers' Insurance.  (a) In the event
of any threatened or actual claim, action, suit, proceeding or investigation,
whether civil, criminal or administrative, including, without limitation, any
such claim, action, suit, proceeding or investigation in which any person who is
now, or has been at any time prior to the date of this Agreement, or who becomes
prior to the Effective Time, a director, officer or employee of BankAmerica,
NationsBank or any of their respective Subsidiaries (the "Indemnified Parties")
is, or is threatened to be, made a party based in whole or in part on, or
arising in whole or in part out of, or pertaining to (i) the fact that he or she
is or was a director, officer or employee of BankAmerica,
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NationsBank, their respective Subsidiaries or any of their respective
predecessors or was prior to the Effective Time serving at the request of any
such party as a director, officer, employee, fiduciary or agent of another
corporation, partnership, trust or other enterprise or (ii) this Agreement, the
Stock Option Agreements, or any of the transactions contemplated hereby and
thereby and all actions taken by an Indemnified Party in connection herewith or
therewith, whether in any case asserted or arising before or after the Effective
Time, the parties hereto agree to cooperate and use their best efforts to defend
against and respond thereto. It is understood and agreed that after the



Effective Time, NationsBank (DE) shall indemnify and hold harmless, as and to
the fullest extent permitted by law, each such Indemnified Party against any
losses, claims, damages, liabilities, costs, expenses (including reasonable
attorneys' fees and expenses in advance of the final disposition of any claim,
suit, proceeding or investigation to each Indemnified Party to the fullest
extent permitted by law upon receipt of an undertaking from such Indemnified
Party to repay such advanced expenses if it is finally determined (with no
further rights of appeal) that such Indemnified Party was not entitled to
indemnification hereunder), judgments, fines and amounts paid in settlement in
connection with any such threatened or actual claim, action, suit, proceeding or
investigation, and in the event of any such threatened or actual claim, action,
suit, proceeding or investigation (whether asserted or arising before or after
the Effective Time), the Indemnified Parties may retain counsel reasonably
satisfactory to them after consultation with NationsBank (DE); provided,
however, that (A) NationsBank (DE) shall have the right to assume the defense
thereof and upon such assumption NationsBank (DE) shall not be liable to any
Indemnified Party for any legal expenses of other counsel or any other expenses
subsequently incurred by any Indemnified Party in connection with the defense
thereof, except that if NationsBank (DE) elects not to assume such defense, or
counsel for the Indemnified Parties reasonably advises the Indemnified Parties
that there are or may be (whether or not any have yet actually arisen) issues
which raise conflicts of interest between NationsBank (DE) and the Indemnified
Parties, the Indemnified Parties may retain counsel reasonably satisfactory to
them, and NationsBank (DE) shall pay the reasonable fees and expenses of such
counsel for the Indemnified Parties, (B) NationsBank (DE) shall be obligated
pursuant to this paragraph to pay for only one firm of counsel for all
Indemnified Parties, (C) NationsBank (DE) shall not be liable for any settlement
effected without its prior written consent (which consent shall not be
unreasonably withheld) and (D) NationsBank (DE) shall have no obligation
hereunder to any Indemnified Party when and if a court of competent jurisdiction
shall ultimately determine, and such determination shall have become final and
nonappealable, that indemnification of such Indemnified Party in the manner
contemplated hereby is prohibited by applicable law. Any Indemnified Party
wishing to claim indemnification under this Section 7.12, upon learning of any
such claim, action, suit, proceeding or investigation, shall notify NationsBank
(DE) thereof, provided that the failure to so notify shall not affect the
obligations of NationsBank (DE) under this Section 7.12 except (and only) to the
extent such failure to notify materially prejudices NationsBank (DE).
NationsBank (DE)'s obligations under this Section 7.12 shall continue in full
force and effect for a period of six (6) years from the Effective Time;
provided, however, that all rights to indemnification in respect of any claim (a
"Claim") asserted or made within such period shall continue until the final
disposition of such Claim.
 
     (b) Without limiting any of the obligations under paragraph (a) of this
Section 7.12, NationsBank (DE) agrees that all rights to indemnification and all
limitations of liability existing in favor of the Indemnified Parties as
provided in BankAmerica's Amended and Restated Articles of Incorporation or
Bylaws or in the similar governing documents of any of BankAmerica's
Subsidiaries as in effect as of the date of this Agreement with respect to
matters occurring on or prior to the Effective Time shall survive the
Reorganization and shall continue in full force and effect, without any
amendment thereto, for a period of six (6) years from the Effective Time;
provided, however, that all rights to indemnification in respect of any Claim
asserted or made within such period shall continue until the final disposition
of such Claim; provided further, however, that nothing contained in this Section
7.12(b) shall be deemed to preclude the liquidation, consolidation or merger of
BankAmerica or any BankAmerica Subsidiary, in which case all of such rights to
indemnification and limitations on liability shall be deemed to so survive and
continue notwithstanding any such liquidation, consolidation or merger and shall
constitute rights which may be asserted against NationsBank (DE). Nothing
contained in this Section 7.12(b) shall be deemed to preclude any rights to
indemnification or limitations on liability provided in BankAmerica's Amended
and Restated Articles of Incorporation or Bylaws or the similar governing
documents of any of BankAmerica's Subsidiaries with respect to matters occurring
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subsequent to the Effective Time to the extent that the provisions establishing
such rights or limitations are not otherwise amended to the contrary.
 
     (c) NationsBank (DE) shall use its best efforts to cause the persons
serving as officers and directors of BankAmerica and NationsBank immediately
prior to the Effective Time (or, in the case of NationsBank, the Reincorporation
Merger Effective Time) to be covered for a period of six (6) years from the
Effective Time by a directors' and officers' liability insurance policy (which
policy shall provide for at least the same coverage and amounts as the greater
of BankAmerica's and NationsBank's existing policies and shall contain terms and
conditions which are not less advantageous to such directors and officers of
BankAmerica and NationsBank than the terms and conditions of BankAmerica's and
NationsBank's existing policies) with respect to acts or omissions occurring
prior to the Effective Time.
 



     (d) In the event NationsBank (DE) or any of its successors or assigns (i)
consolidates with or merges into any other person and shall not be the
continuing or surviving corporation or entity of such consolidation or merger,
or (ii) transfers or conveys all or substantially all of its properties and
assets to any person, then, and in each such case, to the extent necessary,
proper provision shall be made so that the successors and assigns of NationsBank
(DE) shall assume the obligations set forth in this Section 7.12.
 
     (e) The provisions of this Section 7.12 are intended to be for the benefit
of, and shall be enforceable by, each Indemnified Party and his or her heirs and
representatives.
 
     7.13 Benefits Plans.  (a) Subject to Section 7.13 (c), NationsBank (DE)
shall honor, in accordance with their terms, all benefit obligations to, and
contractual rights of, current and former employees of NationsBank and
BankAmerica existing as of the Effective Time (or, in the case of NationsBank,
the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time), as well as all employment or
severance agreements, plans or policies of NationsBank or BankAmerica.
 
     (b) NationsBank (DE) shall cause each employee benefit plan, program,
policy or arrangement of the combined company to take into account for purposes
of eligibility and vesting thereunder the service of employees of NationsBank
and BankAmerica to the same extent as such service was credited for such purpose
by BankAmerica and NationsBank, respectively, under comparable compensation and
benefit plans.
 
     (c) NationsBank and BankAmerica agree to cooperate to establish for the
combined company benefit plans which are appropriate for the nature of the
combined company's organization with respect to periods after the Effective
Time.
 
     7.14 Notification of Certain Matters.  Each of BankAmerica and NationsBank
shall give prompt notice to the other of any fact, event or circumstance known
to it that (i) is reasonably likely, individually or taken together with all
other facts, events and circumstances known to it, to result in any Material
Adverse Effect with respect to it or (ii) would cause or constitute a material
breach of any of its representations, warranties, covenants or agreements
contained herein.
 
                                  ARTICLE VIII
 
                CONDITIONS TO CONSUMMATION OF THE REORGANIZATION
 
     The obligations of each of the parties to consummate the Reorganization are
conditioned upon the satisfaction at or prior to the Effective Time of each of
the following:
 
     8.1 Shareholder Vote.  Approval of the transactions contemplated by this
Agreement by the requisite votes of the stockholders of BankAmerica and of
NationsBank, respectively.
 
     8.2 Regulatory Approvals.  All regulatory approvals required to consummate
the transactions contemplated hereby, including, without limitation, those
specified in Section 6.3(r), shall have been obtained and shall remain in full
force and effect and all statutory waiting periods in respect thereof shall have
expired.
 
     8.3 Third-Party Consents.  All consents or approvals of all persons (other
than Regulatory Authorities) required for the consummation of the Reorganization
shall have been obtained and shall be in full force and
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effect, unless the failure to obtain any such consent or approval is not
reasonably likely to have, individually or in the aggregate, a Material Adverse
Effect on BankAmerica or NationsBank, as the case may be.
 
     8.4 No Injunction, Etc.  No order, decree or injunction of any court or
agency of competent jurisdiction shall be in effect, and no law, statute or
regulation shall have been enacted or adopted, that enjoins, prohibits or makes
illegal consummation of any of the transactions contemplated hereby; provided,
however, that each of NationsBank and BankAmerica shall have used its reasonable
best efforts to prevent any such rule, regulation, injunction, decree or other
order, and to appeal as promptly as possible any injunction, decree or other
order that may be entered.
 
     8.5 Representations, Warranties and Covenants of NationsBank.  In the case
of BankAmerica's obligation to consummate the Reorganization: (i) each of the
representations and warranties contained herein of NationsBank shall be true and
correct as of the date of this Agreement and upon the Closing Date with the same
effect as though all such representations and warranties had been made on the
Closing Date, except for any such representations and warranties made as of a
specified date, which shall be true and correct as of such date, in any case,



subject to the standard set forth in Section 6.2, (ii) each and all of the
agreements and covenants of NationsBank to be performed and complied with
pursuant to this Agreement on or prior to the Closing Date shall have been duly
performed and complied with in all material respects, and (iii) BankAmerica
shall have received a certificate signed by the Chief Financial Officer of
NationsBank, dated the Closing Date, to the effect set forth in clauses (i) and
(ii) of this Section 8.5.
 
     8.6 Representations, Warranties and Covenants of BankAmerica.  In the case
of NationsBank's obligation to consummate the Reorganization: (i) each of the
representations and warranties contained herein of BankAmerica shall be true and
correct as of the date of this Agreement and upon the Closing Date with the same
effect as though all such representations and warranties had been made on the
Closing Date, except for any such representations and warranties made as of a
specified date, which shall be true and correct as of such date, in any case,
subject to the standard set forth in Section 6.2, (ii) each and all of the
agreements and covenants of BankAmerica to be performed and complied with
pursuant to this Agreement on or prior to the Closing Date shall have been duly
performed and complied with in all material respects, and (iii) NationsBank
shall have received a certificate signed by the Chief Financial Officer of
BankAmerica, dated the Closing Date, to the effect set forth in clauses (i) and
(ii) of this Section 8.6.
 
     8.7 Effective Registration Statement.  The Registration Statement shall
have become effective and no stop order suspending the effectiveness of the
Registration Statement shall have been issued and no proceedings for that
purpose shall have been initiated or threatened by the SEC or any other
Regulatory Authority.
 
     8.8 Tax Opinion.  NationsBank and BankAmerica shall have received an
opinion from Wachtell, Lipton, Rosen & Katz dated in each case as of the Closing
Date, substantially to the effect that, on the basis of the facts,
representations and assumptions set forth in such opinion which are consistent
with the state of facts existing at the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time
and at the Effective Time, each of the Reincorporation Merger and the Merger
will be treated for Federal income tax purposes as a reorganization within the
meaning of Section 368(a) of the Code and that accordingly:
 
          (i) No gain or loss will be recognized by NationsBank, NationsBank
     (DE) or BankAmerica as a result of the Reincorporation Merger or the
     Merger;
 
          (ii) No gain or loss will be recognized by the stockholders of
     BankAmerica who exchange all of their BankAmerica Common Stock solely for
     NationsBank (DE) Common Stock pursuant to the Merger (except with respect
     to cash received in lieu of a fractional share interest in NationsBank (DE)
     Common Stock);
 
          (iii) No gain or loss will be recognized by the stockholders of
     NationsBank who exchange all of their NationsBank Common Stock solely for
     NationsBank (DE) Common Stock pursuant to the Reincorporation Merger;
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          (iv) The aggregate tax basis of the NationsBank (DE) Common Stock
     received by stockholders who exchange all of their BankAmerica Common Stock
     solely for NationsBank (DE) Common Stock in the Merger will be the same as
     the aggregate tax basis of BankAmerica Common Stock surrendered in exchange
     therefor (reduced by any amount allocable to a fractional share interest
     for which cash is received); and
 
          (v) the aggregate tax basis of the NationsBank (DE) Common Stock
     received by stockholders who exchange all of their NationsBank Common Stock
     solely for NationsBank (DE) Common Stock in the Reincorporation Merger will
     be the same as the aggregate tax basis of the NationsBank Common Stock
     surrendered in exchange therefor.
 
     In rendering such opinions, such counsel may require and rely upon
representations and covenants including those contained in certificates of
officers of NationsBank, NationsBank (DE), BankAmerica and others, reasonably
satisfactory in form and substance to such counsel.
 
     8.9 NYSE Listing.  The shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock issuable
pursuant to this Agreement shall have been approved for listing on the NYSE,
subject to official notice of issuance.
 
     8.10 Accounting Treatment.  BankAmerica and NationsBank shall have received
letters stating that, in its opinion, the Reorganization shall qualify for
"pooling of interests" accounting treatment, dated as of or shortly before the
Closing Date, from (i) in the case of NationsBank, Price Waterhouse LLP,
independent public accountants for NationsBank, and (ii) in the case of
BankAmerica, Ernst & Young LLP, independent public accountants for BankAmerica.
 



     It is specifically provided, however, that a failure to satisfy any of the
conditions set forth in Section 8.6 shall only constitute a condition if
asserted by NationsBank, and a failure to satisfy the condition set forth in
Section 8.5 shall only constitute a condition if asserted by BankAmerica.
 
                                   ARTICLE IX
 
                                  TERMINATION
 
     9.1 Termination.  This Agreement may be terminated, and the Reorganization
may be abandoned:
 
     (a) Mutual Consent.  At any time prior to the Effective Time, by the mutual
consent of NationsBank and BankAmerica in a written instrument, if the Board of
Directors of each so determines by vote of a majority of the members of its
entire Board.
 
     (b) Breach.  At any time prior to the Effective Time, by NationsBank or
BankAmerica (provided that the terminating party is not then in material breach
of any representation, warranty, covenant or other agreement contained herein),
if its Board of Directors so determines by vote of a majority of the members of
its entire Board of Directors, in the event of either: (i) a breach by the other
party of any representation or warranty contained herein (subject to the
standard set forth in Section 6.2), which breach cannot be or has not been cured
within 45 days after the giving of written notice to the breaching party of such
breach; or (ii) a material breach by the other party of any of the covenants or
agreements contained herein, which breach cannot be or has not been cured within
45 days after the giving of written notice to the breaching party of such
breach.
 
     (c) Delay.  At any time prior to the Effective Time, by NationsBank or
BankAmerica, if its Board of Directors so determines by vote of a majority of
the members of its entire Board, in the event that the Reorganization is not
consummated by April 30, 1999, except to the extent that the failure of the
Reorganization then to be consummated arises out of or results from the failure
of the party seeking to terminate this Agreement to perform or observe the
covenants and agreements of such party set forth herein.
 
     (d) No Approval.  By BankAmerica or NationsBank, if its Board of Directors
so determines by a vote of a majority of the members of its entire Board of
Directors, in the event (i) the approval of the Federal Reserve Board required
for consummation of the Reorganization and the other transactions contemplated
by the Reorganization shall have been denied by final nonappealable action of
such Regulatory Authority or any
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governmental entity of competent jurisdiction shall have issued a final
nonappealable order enjoining or otherwise prohibiting the consummation of the
transactions contemplated by this Agreement; or (ii) any stockholder approval
required by Section 8.1 is not obtained at the BankAmerica Meeting or the
NationsBank Meeting.
 
     9.2 Effect of Termination and Abandonment.  In the event of termination of
this Agreement and the abandonment of the Reorganization pursuant to this
Article IX, no party to this Agreement shall have any liability or further
obligation to any other party hereunder except (i) as set forth in Section 10.1
and (ii) that termination will not relieve a breaching party from liability for
any willful breach of this Agreement giving rise to such termination.
 
                                   ARTICLE X
 
                                 MISCELLANEOUS
 
     10.1 Survival.  All representations, warranties, agreements and covenants
contained in this Agreement shall not survive the Effective Time or termination
of this Agreement if this Agreement is terminated prior to the Effective Time;
provided, however, if the Effective Time occurs, the agreements of the parties
in Articles III and IV, Sections 7.12 and 7.13, and Article X shall survive the
Effective Time, and if this Agreement is terminated prior to the Effective Time,
the agreements of the parties in Sections 7.5(b) and 9.2, and Article X, shall
survive such termination.
 
     10.2 Waiver; Amendment.  Subject to compliance with applicable law, prior
to the Effective Time, any provision of this Agreement may be (i) waived by the
party benefited by the provision, or (ii) amended or modified at any time, by an
agreement in writing between the parties hereto approved by their respective
Boards of Directors and executed in the same manner as this Agreement.
 
     10.3 Counterparts.  This Agreement may be executed in one or more
counterparts, each of which shall be deemed to constitute an original.
 
     10.4 Governing Law.  This Agreement shall be governed by, and interpreted



in accordance with, the laws of the State of Delaware, without regard to the
conflict of law principles thereof (except to the extent that mandatory
provisions of Federal law govern).
 
     10.5 Expenses.  Each party hereto will bear all expenses incurred by it in
connection with this Agreement and the transactions contemplated hereby, except
that printing expenses and SEC filing and registration fees shall be shared
equally between BankAmerica and NationsBank.
 
     10.6 Confidentiality.  Each of the parties hereto and their respective
agents, attorneys and accountants will maintain the confidentiality of all
information provided in connection herewith in accordance, and subject to the
limitations of, the Confidentiality Agreement.
 
     10.7 Notices.  All notices, requests and other communications hereunder to
a party shall be in writing and shall be deemed given if personally delivered,
telecopied (with confirmation) or mailed by registered or certified mail (return
receipt requested) to such party at its address set forth below or such other
address as such party may specify by notice to the parties hereto.
 
                       If to NationsBank, to:
 
                       NationsBank Corporation
                       NationsBank Corporate Center
                       Charlotte, North Carolina 28255
                       Attention: Paul J. Polking, Esq.
                       Telecopier: (704) 386-6453
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                       With copy to:
 
                       Smith, Helms, Mulliss & Moore L.L.P.
                       201 North Tryon Street
                       Charlotte, North Carolina 28231
                       Attention: Boyd C. Campbell, Jr., Esq.
 
                       If to BankAmerica, to:
 
                       BankAmerica Corporation
                       Bank of America Center
                       San Francisco, California 94104
                       Attention: James N. Roethe, Esq.
                       Telecopier: (415) 622-6291
 
                       With copy to:
 
                       Wachtell, Lipton, Rosen & Katz
                       51 West 52nd Street
                       New York, New York 10019
                       Attention: Edward D. Herlihy, Esq.
 
     10.8 Entire Understanding; No Third Party Beneficiaries.  Except for the
Confidentiality Agreement, which shall remain in effect, and the Stock Option
Agreements, this Agreement (including the Exhibits and Schedules hereto)
represents the entire understanding of the parties hereto with reference to the
transactions contemplated hereby and thereby and supersedes any and all other
oral or written agreements heretofore made. Except for Section 7.12, nothing in
this Agreement, expressed or implied, is intended to confer upon any person,
other than the parties hereto or their respective successors, any rights,
remedies, obligations or liabilities under or by reason of this Agreement.
 
     10.9 Interpretations.  When a reference is made in this Agreement to
Sections, Exhibits or Schedules, such reference shall be to a Section of,
Exhibit or Schedule to, this Agreement unless otherwise indicated. The headings
contained in this Agreement are for reference purposes only and are not part of
this Agreement. Whenever the words "include," "includes" or "including" are used
in this Agreement, they shall be deemed to be followed by the words "without
limitation." No provision of this Agreement shall be construed to require
NationsBank, BankAmerica or any of their respective Subsidiaries, Affiliates, or
directors to take any action which would violate applicable law (whether
statutory or common law), rule or regulation.
 
     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this instrument to be
executed in counterparts by their duly authorized officers, all as of the day
and year first above written.
 
<TABLE>
<S>                                                    <C>
BANKAMERICA CORPORATION                                NATIONSBANK CORPORATION
              By: /s/ DAVID A. COULTER                              By: /s/ HUGH L. MCCOLL, JR.
  -------------------------------------------------      -------------------------------------------------
               Name: David A. Coulter                                Name: Hugh L. McColl, Jr.



           Title:  Chairman of the Board,                         Title:  Chief Executive Officer
                 President, and Chief
                   Executive Officer
</TABLE>
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     PLAN OF REINCORPORATION MERGER dated as of August 3, 1998, by and between
NationsBank Corporation, a North Carolina corporation ("NationsBank"), and
NationsBank (DE) Corporation, a Delaware corporation ("NationsBank (DE)").
 
                                  WITNESSETH:
 
     WHEREAS, NationsBank and BankAmerica Corporation, a Delaware corporation
("BankAmerica") have entered into an Agreement and Plan of Reorganization dated
as of April 10, 1998 (the "Merger Agreement"), pursuant to which (i) NationsBank
agreed to form NationsBank (DE) and to merge (the "Reincorporation Merger") with
and into NationsBank (DE), with NationsBank (DE) as the surviving corporation in
the Reincorporation Merger and (ii) BankAmerica agreed to merge (the "Merger")
with and into NationsBank (DE) after the Reincorporation Merger, with
NationsBank (DE) as the surviving corporation in the Merger;
 
     WHEREAS, the Boards of Directors of NationsBank and NationsBank (DE) have
approved and adopted this Plan of Reincorporation Merger and submitted it to
their respective shareholders for approval.
 
     NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual covenants, representations,
warranties and agreements contained herein, and intending to be legally bound
hereby, the parties agree as follows:
 
                                   ARTICLE I
 
                              CERTAIN DEFINITIONS
 
     As used in this Agreement, the following terms shall have the meanings set
forth below, and all capitalized terms used without definition herein, shall
have the meanings ascribed to them in the Merger Agreement:
 
     "NationsBank Common Stock" shall mean the Common Stock, without par value,
of NationsBank.
 
     "NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock" shall mean the ESOP Convertible
Preferred Stock, Series C, of NationsBank.
 
     "NationsBank Preferred Stock" shall mean, collectively, the NationsBank
ESOP Preferred Stock, NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock and NationsBank
Series BB Preferred Stock.
 
     "NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock" shall mean the 7% Cumulative
Redeemable Preferred Stock, Series B, of NationsBank.
 
     "NationsBank Series BB Preferred Stock" shall mean the $2.50 Cumulative
Convertible Preferred Stock, Series BB, of NationsBank.
 
     "NationsBank Stock" shall mean the NationsBank Common Stock and NationsBank
Preferred Stock.
 
     "NationsBank (DE) ESOP Preferred Stock" shall mean the ESOP Convertible
Preferred Stock, Series C, of NationsBank (DE).
 
     "NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock" shall mean, collectively, the
NationsBank (DE) ESOP Preferred Stock, NationsBank (DE) Series B Preferred
Stock, and NationsBank (DE) Series BB Preferred Stock.
 
     "NationsBank (DE) Series B Preferred Stock" shall mean the 7% Cumulative
Redeemable Preferred Stock, Series B, of NationsBank (DE).
 



     "NationsBank (DE) Series BB Preferred Stock" shall mean the $2.50
Cumulative Convertible Preferred Stock, Series BB, of NationsBank (DE).
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                                   ARTICLE II
 
                           THE REINCORPORATION MERGER
 
     2.1 The Reincorporation Merger.  Subject to the terms and conditions of the
Merger Agreement, in accordance with the Business Corporation Act of the State
of North Carolina (the "NCBCA") and the General Corporation Law of the State of
Delaware (the "DGCL"), at the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time (as defined
below), NationsBank shall merge with and into NationsBank (DE). Upon
consummation of the Reincorporation Merger, the separate corporate existence of
NationsBank shall terminate. NationsBank (DE) shall be the surviving corporation
in the Reincorporation Merger, and shall continue its corporate existence under
the laws of the State of Delaware.
 
     2.2 Effective Time.  The Reincorporation Merger shall become effective as
set forth in the articles of merger which shall be filed with the Secretary of
State of the State of North Carolina (the "North Carolina Secretary") and the
certificate of merger which shall be filed with the Secretary of State of the
State of Delaware (the "Delaware Secretary") on or before the Closing Date. The
term "Reincorporation Merger Effective Time" shall be the date and time when the
Reincorporation Merger becomes effective, as set forth in the certificate of
merger and articles of merger referred to in this Section 2.2.
 
     2.3 Effects of the Reincorporation Merger.  At and after the
Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, the Reincorporation Merger shall have the
effects set forth in Section 55-11-06 of the NCBCA and Sections 259 and 261 of
the DGCL.
 
     2.4 Conversion of NationsBank Common Stock; NationsBank Preferred
Stock.  (a) At the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, by virtue of the
Reincorporation Merger and without any action on the part of NationsBank,
NationsBank (DE) or the holders of capital stock of NationsBank or NationsBank
(DE), each share of NationsBank Common Stock issued and outstanding immediately
prior to the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time shall be converted into one
share (the "Reincorporation Merger Exchange Ratio") of the common stock, par
value $.01 per share, of NationsBank (DE) (the "NationsBank (DE) Common Stock").
 
     (b) All of the shares of NationsBank Common Stock converted into
NationsBank (DE) Common Stock pursuant to this Article II shall no longer be
outstanding and shall automatically be canceled and shall cease to exist as of
the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, and each certificate (each a
"NationsBank Common Certificate") previously representing any such shares of
NationsBank Common Stock shall thereafter represent, without the requirement of
any exchange thereof, only the number of shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock
into which the shares of NationsBank Common Stock represented by such
NationsBank Common Certificate have been converted pursuant to this Section 2.4.
 
     (c) Each share of NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock, excluding
Dissenting Shares (as defined below), issued and outstanding immediately prior
to the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time shall be converted into one share
of NationsBank (DE) Series B Preferred Stock. The terms of the NationsBank (DE)
Series B Preferred Stock shall be substantially identical to the terms of the
NationsBank Series B Preferred Stock.
 
     (d) Each share of NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock and NationsBank Series
BB Preferred Stock, excluding Dissenting Shares, issued and outstanding
immediately prior to the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, shall become and
be converted into the right to receive one share of NationsBank (DE) ESOP
Convertible Preferred Stock or NationsBank (DE) Series BB Preferred Stock,
respectively, in each case having terms substantially identical to those of the
NationsBank ESOP Preferred Stock and the NationsBank Series BB Preferred Stock,
respectively, except that each share of NationsBank (DE) ESOP Preferred Stock
and NationsBank (DE) Series BB Preferred shall be convertible into shares of
NationsBank (DE) Common Stock at a conversion rate adjusted to take into account
the Reincorporation Merger Exchange Ratio, pursuant to and subject to the rights
of the holders thereof set forth in Article 3 of the Amended and Restated
Articles of Incorporation of NationsBank (the "NationsBank Articles").
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     (e) All of the shares of NationsBank Preferred Stock converted into the
right to receive NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock pursuant to this Article II
shall no longer be outstanding and shall automatically be canceled and shall
cease to exist as of the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, and the
certificates (the "NationsBank Preferred Stock Certificates") previously
representing such shares of NationsBank Preferred Stock shall thereafter



represent, without the requirement of any exchange thereof, only the right to
receive the number of shares and series of NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock into
which the shares of NationsBank Preferred Stock represented by such NationsBank
Preferred Stock Certificates have been converted pursuant to this Section 2.4.
 
     2.5 NationsBank (DE) Common Stock.  At and after the Reincorporation Merger
Effective Time, each share of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock issued and
outstanding immediately prior to the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time shall
be canceled and retired and shall resume the status of authorized and unissued
shares of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock, and no shares of NationsBank (DE)
Common Stock or other securities of NationsBank (DE) shall be issued in respect
thereof.
 
     2.6 Dissenting Shares.  Notwithstanding anything in this Agreement to the
contrary, shares of NationsBank Preferred Stock which are outstanding
immediately prior to the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time and with respect
to which dissenters' rights shall have been properly demanded in accordance with
Article 13 of the NCBCA("Dissenting Shares") shall not be converted into a
corresponding series of NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock; instead, the holders
thereof shall be entitled to payment of the appraised value of such Dissenting
Shares in accordance with the provisions of Article 13 of the NCBCA; provided,
however, that (i) if any holder of Dissenting Shares shall subsequently deliver
a written withdrawal of such holder's demand for appraisal of such shares, or
(ii) if any holder fails to establish such holder's entitlement to dissenters'
rights as provided in Article 13 of the NCBCA, such holder or holders (as the
case may be) shall forfeit the right to appraisal of such shares of NationsBank
Preferred Stock, and each of such shares shall thereupon be deemed to have been
converted into the right to receive, and to have become exchangeable for, as of
the Effective Time, shares of NationsBank (DE) Preferred Stock, as provided in
Section 2.4.
 
     2.7 Options.  At the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, each option
granted by NationsBank to purchase shares of NationsBank Common Stock which is
outstanding and unexercised immediately prior thereto shall cease to represent a
right to acquire shares of NationsBank Common Stock and shall be converted
automatically into an option to purchase a number of shares of NationsBank (DE)
Common Stock equal to the number of shares of NationsBank Common Stock subject
to such option immediately prior to the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time at
an exercise price per share of NationsBank (DE) Common Stock equal to the
exercise price per share of NationsBank Common Stock in effect immediately prior
to the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time and otherwise subject to the terms
of the NationsBank Stock Plans under which such options were issued and the
agreements evidencing grants thereunder. The adjustment provided herein with
respect to any options which are "incentive stock options" (as defined in
Section 422 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code")) shall
be and is intended to be effected in a manner which is consistent with Section
424(a) of the Code. The duration and other terms of the new option shall be the
same as the original option except that all references to NationsBank shall be
deemed to be references to NationsBank (DE).
 
     2.8 Certificate of Incorporation.  Subject to the terms and conditions of
this Agreement, at the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time, the Certificate of
Incorporation of NationsBank (DE) (which shall be in substantially the form
attached hereto as Exhibit A with such modifications as BankAmerica and
NationsBank shall mutually determine and shall include provisions for the
NationsBank (DE) Stock as contemplated by this Agreement) shall be the
Certificate of Incorporation of the surviving corporation in the Reincorporation
Merger until thereafter amended in accordance with applicable law.
 
     2.9 Board of Directors; Management.  From and after the Reincorporation
Merger Effective Time, until duly altered in accordance with applicable law, the
directors of NationsBank shall be the directors of NationsBank (DE), and the
officers of NationsBank shall be the officers of NationsBank (DE).
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                                    *  *  *
 
     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this instrument to be
executed in counterparts by their duly authorized officers, all as of the day
and year first above written.
 
NATIONSBANK CORPORATION                 NATIONSBANK (DE) CORPORATION
 
By: /s/ HUGH L. MCCOLL, JR.             By: /s/ HUGH L. MCCOLL, JR.
    -------------------------------         ------------------------------
    Name: Hugh L. McColl, Jr.               Name: Hugh L. McColl, Jr. 
    Title: Chief Executive Officer          Title: Chief Executive Officer
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                  THE TRANSFER OF THIS AGREEMENT IS SUBJECT TO
                   CERTAIN PROVISIONS CONTAINED HEREIN AND TO
                         RESALE RESTRICTIONS UNDER THE
                       SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED
 
     STOCK OPTION AGREEMENT, dated April 10, 1998, between BankAmerica
Corporation, a Delaware corporation ("Issuer"), and NationsBank Corporation, a
North Carolina corporation ("Grantee").
 
                                  WITNESSETH:
 
     WHEREAS, Grantee and Issuer have entered into an Agreement and Plan of
Reorganization of even date herewith (the "Merger Agreement"), which agreement
has been executed by the parties hereto immediately prior to this Stock Option
Agreement (the "Agreement"); and
 
     WHEREAS, as a condition to Grantee's entering into the Merger Agreement and
in consideration therefor, Issuer has agreed to grant Grantee the Option (as
hereinafter defined);
 
     NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the foregoing and the mutual covenants
and agreements set forth herein and in the Merger Agreement, the parties hereto
agree as follows:
 
     1. (a) Issuer hereby grants to Grantee an unconditional, irrevocable option
(the "Option") to purchase, subject to the terms hereof, up to 135,840,487 fully
paid and non-assessable shares of Issuer's Common Stock, without par value
("Common Stock"), at a price of $86.50 per share (the "Option Price"); provided,
however, that in no event shall the number of shares of Common Stock for which
this Option is exercisable exceed 19.9% of the Issuer's issued and outstanding
shares of Common Stock without giving effect to any shares subject to or issued
pursuant to the Option. The number of shares of Common Stock that may be
received upon the exercise of the Option and the Option Price are subject to
adjustment as herein set forth.
 
     (b) In the event that any additional shares of Common Stock are either (i)
issued or otherwise become outstanding after the date of this Agreement (other
than pursuant to this Agreement) or (ii) redeemed, repurchased, retired or
otherwise cease to be outstanding after the date of the Agreement, the number of
shares of Common Stock subject to the Option shall be increased or decreased, as
appropriate, so that, after such issuance, such number equals 19.9% of the
number of shares of Common Stock then issued and outstanding without giving
effect to any shares subject or issued pursuant to the Option. Nothing contained
in this Section 1(b) or elsewhere in this Agreement shall be deemed to authorize
Issuer or Grantee to breach any provision of the Merger Agreement.
 
     2. (a) The Holder (as hereinafter defined) may exercise the Option, in
whole or part, and from time to time, if, but only if, both an Initial
Triggering Event (as hereinafter defined) and a Subsequent Triggering Event (as
hereinafter defined) shall have occurred prior to the occurrence of an Exercise
Termination Event (as hereinafter defined), provided that the Holder shall have
sent the written notice of such exercise (as provided in subsection (e) of this
Section 2) within 90 days following such Subsequent Triggering Event. Each of
the following shall be an "Exercise Termination Event": (i) the Effective Time
(as defined in the Merger Agreement) of the Merger; (ii) termination of the
Merger Agreement in accordance with the provisions thereof if such termination
occurs prior to the occurrence of an Initial Triggering Event except a
termination by Grantee pursuant to Section 9.1(b) of the Merger Agreement



(unless the breach by Issuer giving rise to such right of termination is
non-volitional); or (iii) the passage of 12 months after termination of the
Merger Agreement if such termination follows the occurrence of an Initial
Triggering Event or is a termination by Grantee pursuant to Section 9.1(b) of
the Merger Agreement (unless the breach by Issuer giving rise to such right of
termination is non-volitional) (provided that if an Initial Triggering Event
continues or occurs beyond such termination and prior to the passage of such
12-month period, the Exercise Termination Event shall be 12 months from the
expiration of the Last Triggering Event but in no event more than 18 months
after such termination). The "Last Triggering Event" shall mean the last Initial
Triggering Event to expire. The term "Holder" shall mean the holder or holders
of the Option.
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     (b) The term "Initial Triggering Event" shall mean any of the following
events or transactions occurring after the date hereof:
 
          (i) Issuer or any of its Subsidiaries (each an "Issuer Subsidiary"),
     without having received Grantee's prior written consent, shall have entered
     into an agreement to engage in an Acquisition Transaction (as hereinafter
     defined) with any person (the term "person" for purposes of this Agreement
     having the meaning assigned thereto in Sections 3(a)(9) and 13(d)(3) of the
     Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "1934 Act"), and the rules
     and regulations thereunder) other than Grantee or any of its Subsidiaries
     (each a "Grantee Subsidiary") or the Board of Directors of Issuer shall
     have recommended that the stockholders of Issuer approve or accept any
     Acquisition Transaction. For purposes of this Agreement, "Acquisition
     Transaction" shall mean (w) a merger or consolidation, or any similar
     transaction, involving Issuer or any Significant Subsidiary (as defined in
     Rule 1-02 of Regulation S-X promulgated by the Securities and Exchange
     Commission (the "SEC")) of Issuer, (x) a purchase, lease or other
     acquisition or assumption of all or a substantial portion of the assets or
     deposits of Issuer or any Significant Subsidiary of Issuer, (y) a purchase
     or other acquisition (including by way of merger, consolidation, share
     exchange or otherwise) of securities representing 10% or more of the voting
     power of Issuer, or (z) any substantially similar transaction; provided,
     however, that in no event shall any merger, consolidation, purchase or
     similar transaction involving only the Issuer and one or more of its
     Subsidiaries or involving only any two or more of such Subsidiaries, be
     deemed to be an Acquisition Transaction, provided that any such transaction
     is not entered into in violation of the terms of the Merger Agreement;
 
          (ii) Issuer or any Issuer Subsidiary, without having received
     Grantee's prior written consent, shall have authorized, recommended,
     proposed or publicly announced its intention to authorize, recommend or
     propose, to engage in an Acquisition Transaction with any person other than
     Grantee or a Grantee Subsidiary, or the Board of Directors of Issuer shall
     have publicly withdrawn or modified, or publicly announced its intention to
     withdraw or modify, in any manner adverse to Grantee, its recommendation
     that the stockholders of Issuer approve the transactions contemplated by
     the Merger Agreement in anticipation of engaging in an Acquisition
     Transaction;
 
          (iii) Any person other than Grantee, any Grantee Subsidiary or any
     Issuer Subsidiary acting in a fiduciary capacity in the ordinary course of
     its business shall have acquired beneficial ownership or the right to
     acquire beneficial ownership of 10% or more of the outstanding shares of
     Common Stock (the term "beneficial ownership" for purposes of this
     Agreement having the meaning assigned thereto in Section 13(d) of the 1934
     Act, and the rules and regulations thereunder);
 
          (iv) Any person other than Grantee or any Grantee Subsidiary shall
     have made a bona fide proposal to Issuer or its stockholders by public
     announcement or written communication that is or becomes the subject of
     public disclosure to engage in an Acquisition Transaction;
 
          (v) After an overture is made by a third party to Issuer or its
     stockholders to engage in an Acquisition Transaction, Issuer shall have
     breached any covenant or obligation contained in the Merger Agreement and
     such breach (x) would entitle Grantee to terminate the Merger Agreement and
     (y) shall not have been cured prior to the Notice Date (as defined below);
     or
 
          (vi) Any person other than Grantee or any Grantee Subsidiary, other
     than in connection with a transaction to which Grantee has given its prior
     written consent, shall have filed an application or notice with the Federal
     Reserve Board, or other federal or state bank regulatory authority, which
     application or notice has been accepted for processing, for approval to
     engage in an Acquisition Transaction.
 
     (c) The term "Subsequent Triggering Event" shall mean either of the
following events or transactions occurring after the date hereof:



 
          (i) The acquisition by any person of beneficial ownership of 20% or
     more of the then outstanding Common Stock; or
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          (ii) The occurrence of the Initial Triggering Event described in
     paragraph (i) of subsection (b) of this Section 2, except that the
     percentage referred to in clause (y) shall be 20%.
 
     (d) Issuer shall notify Grantee promptly in writing of the occurrence of
any Initial Triggering Event or Subsequent Triggering Event of which it has
notice (together, a "Triggering Event"), it being understood that the giving of
such notice by Issuer shall not be a condition to the right of the Holder to
exercise the Option.
 
     (e) In the event the Holder is entitled to and wishes to exercise the
Option, it shall send to Issuer a written notice (the date of which being herein
referred to as the "Notice Date") specifying (i) the total number of shares it
will purchase pursuant to such exercise and (ii) a place and date not earlier
than three business days nor later than 60 business days from the Notice Date
for the closing of such purchase (the "Closing Date"); provided that if prior
notification to or approval of the Federal Reserve Board or any other regulatory
agency is required in connection with such purchase, the Holder shall promptly
file the required notice or application for approval and shall expeditiously
process the same and the period of time that otherwise would run pursuant to
this sentence shall run instead from the date on which any required notification
periods have expired or been terminated or such approvals have been obtained and
any requisite waiting period or periods shall have passed. Any exercise of the
Option shall be deemed to occur on the Notice Date relating thereto.
 
     (f) At the closing referred to in subsection (e) of this Section 2, the
Holder shall pay to Issuer the aggregate purchase price for the shares of Common
Stock purchased pursuant to the exercise of the Option in immediately available
funds by wire transfer to a bank account designated by Issuer, provided that
failure or refusal of Issuer to designate such a bank account shall not preclude
the Holder from exercising the Option.
 
     (g) At such closing, simultaneously with the delivery of immediately
available funds as provided in subsection (f) of this Section 2, Issuer shall
deliver to the Holder a certificate or certificates representing the number of
shares of Common Stock purchased by the Holder and, if the Option should be
exercised in part only, a new Option evidencing the rights of the Holder thereof
to purchase the balance of the shares purchasable hereunder, and the Holder
shall deliver to Issuer a copy of this Agreement and a letter agreeing that the
Holder will not offer to sell or otherwise dispose of such shares in violation
of applicable law or the provisions of this Agreement.
 
     (h) Certificates for Common Stock delivered at a closing hereunder may be
endorsed with a restrictive legend that shall read substantially as follows:
 
     "The transfer of the shares represented by this certificate is subject
     to certain provisions of an agreement between the registered holder
     hereof and Issuer and to resale restrictions arising under the
     Securities Act of 1933, as amended. A copy of such agreement is on
     file at the principal office of Issuer and will be provided to the
     holder hereof without charge upon receipt by Issuer of a written
     request therefor."
 
It is understood and agreed that: (i) the reference to the resale restrictions
of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "1933 Act"), in the above legend
shall be removed by delivery of substitute certificate(s) without such reference
if the Holder shall have delivered to Issuer a copy of a letter from the staff
of the SEC, or an opinion of counsel, in form and substance reasonably
satisfactory to Issuer, to the effect that such legend is not required for
purposes of the 1933 Act; (ii) the reference to the provisions of this Agreement
in the above legend shall be removed by delivery of substitute certificate(s)
without such reference if the shares have been sold or transferred in compliance
with the provisions of this Agreement and under circumstances that do not
require the retention of such reference; and (iii) the legend shall be removed
in its entirety if the conditions in the preceding clauses (i) and (ii) are both
satisfied. In addition, such certificates shall bear any other legend as may be
required by law.
 
     (i) Upon the giving by the Holder to Issuer of the written notice of
exercise of the Option provided for under subsection (e) of this Section 2 and
the tender of the applicable purchase price in immediately available funds, the
Holder shall be deemed to be the holder of record of the shares of Common Stock
issuable upon such exercise, notwithstanding that the stock transfer books of
Issuer shall then be closed or that certificates representing such shares of
Common Stock shall not then be actually delivered to the Holder. Issuer shall
pay
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all expenses, and any and all United States federal, state and local taxes and
other charges that may be payable in connection with the preparation, issue and
delivery of stock certificates under this Section 2 in the name of the Holder or
its assignee, transferee or designee.
 
     3. Issuer agrees:  (i) that it will not, by charter amendment or through
reorganization, consolidation, merger, dissolution or sale of assets, or by any
other voluntary act, avoid or seek to avoid the observance or performance of any
of the covenants, stipulations or conditions to be observed or performed
hereunder by Issuer; (ii) promptly to take all action as may from time to time
be required (including (x) complying with all premerger notification, reporting
and waiting period requirements specified in 15 U.S.C. sec. 18a and regulations
promulgated thereunder and (y) in the event, under the Bank Holding Company Act
of 1956, as amended (the "BHCA"), or the Change in Bank Control Act of 1978, as
amended, or any state banking law, prior approval of or notice to the Federal
Reserve Board or to any state regulatory authority is necessary before the
Option may be exercised, cooperating fully with the Holder in preparing such
applications or notices and providing such information to the Federal Reserve
Board or such state regulatory authority as they may require) in order to permit
the Holder to exercise the Option and Issuer duly and effectively to issue
shares of Common Stock pursuant hereto; (iii) that if both an Initial Triggering
Event and a Subsequent Triggering Event shall have occurred prior to the
occurrence of an Exercise Termination Event, the Issuer shall use its best
efforts to obtain additional authorized but unissued shares which are free of
preemptive rights so that the Option may be exercised without additional
authorization of Common Stock after giving effect to all other options,
warrants, convertible securities and other rights to purchase Common Stock and
(iv) promptly to take all action provided herein to protect the rights of the
Holder against dilution.
 
     4. This Agreement (and the Option granted hereby) are exchangeable, without
expense, at the option of the Holder, upon presentation and surrender of this
Agreement at the principal office of Issuer, for other Agreements providing for
Options of different denominations entitling the holder thereof to purchase, on
the same terms and subject to the same conditions as are set forth herein, in
the aggregate the same number of shares of Common Stock purchasable hereunder.
The terms "Agreement" and "Option" as used herein include any Stock Option
Agreements and related Options for which this Agreement (and the Option granted
hereby) may be exchanged. Upon receipt by Issuer of evidence reasonably
satisfactory to it of the loss, theft, destruction or mutilation of this
Agreement, and (in the case of loss, theft or destruction) of reasonably
satisfactory indemnification, and upon surrender and cancellation of this
Agreement, if mutilated, Issuer will execute and deliver a new Agreement of like
tenor and date. Any such new Agreement executed and delivered shall constitute
an additional contractual obligation on the part of Issuer, whether or not the
Agreement so lost, stolen, destroyed or mutilated shall at any time be
enforceable by anyone.
 
     5. In addition to the adjustment in the number of shares of Common Stock
that are purchasable upon exercise of the Option pursuant to Section 1 of this
Agreement, the number of shares of Common Stock purchasable upon the exercise of
the Option and the Option Price shall be subject to adjustment from time to time
as provided in this Section 5. In the event of any change in, or distributions
in respect of, the Common Stock by reason of stock dividends, splitups, mergers,
recapitalizations, combinations, subdivisions, conversions, exchanges of shares,
distributions on or in respect of the Common Stock that would be prohibited
under the terms of the Merger Agreement, or the like, the type and number of
shares of Common Stock purchasable upon exercise hereof and the Option Price
shall be appropriately adjusted in such manner as shall fully preserve the
economic benefits provided hereunder and proper provision shall be made in any
agreement governing any such transaction to provide for such proper adjustment
and the full satisfaction of the Issuer's obligations hereunder.
 
     6. Upon the occurrence of a Subsequent Triggering Event that occurs prior
to an Exercise Termination Event, Issuer shall, at the request of Grantee
delivered within 90 days of such Subsequent Triggering Event (whether on its own
behalf or on behalf of any subsequent holder of this Option (or part thereof) or
any of the shares of Common Stock issued pursuant hereto), promptly prepare,
file and keep current a shelf registration statement under the 1933 Act covering
this Option and any shares issued and issuable pursuant to this Option and shall
use its reasonable best efforts to cause such registration statement to become
effective and remain current in order to permit the sale or other disposition of
this Option and any shares of Common Stock issued upon total or partial exercise
of this Option ("Option Shares") in accordance with any plan of disposition
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requested by Grantee. Issuer will use its reasonable best efforts to cause such
registration statement first to become effective and then to remain effective



for such period not in excess of 180 days from the day such registration
statement first becomes effective or such shorter time as may be reasonably
necessary to effect such sales or other dispositions. Grantee shall have the
right to demand two such registrations. The foregoing notwithstanding, if, at
the time of any request by Grantee for registration of the Option or Option
Shares as provided above, Issuer is in registration with respect to an
underwritten public offering of shares of Common Stock, and if in the good faith
judgment of the managing underwriter or managing underwriters, or, if none, the
sole underwriter or underwriters, of such offering the inclusion of the Holder's
Option or Option Shares would interfere with the successful marketing of the
shares of Common Stock offered by Issuer, the number of Option Shares otherwise
to be covered in the registration statement contemplated hereby may be reduced;
and provided, however, that after any such required reduction the number of
Option Shares to be included in such offering for the account of the Holder
shall constitute at least 25% of the total number of shares to be sold by the
Holder and Issuer in the aggregate; and provided further, however, that if such
reduction occurs, then the Issuer shall file a registration statement for the
balance as promptly as practicable and no reduction shall thereafter occur. Each
such Holder shall provide all information reasonably requested by Issuer for
inclusion in any registration statement to be filed hereunder. If requested by
any such Holder in connection with such registration, Issuer shall become a
party to any underwriting agreement relating to the sale of such shares, but
only to the extent of obligating itself in respect of representations,
warranties, indemnities and other agreements customarily included in secondary
offering underwriting agreements for the Issuer. Upon receiving any request
under this Section 6 from any Holder, Issuer agrees to send a copy thereof to
any other person known to Issuer to be entitled to registration rights under
this Section 6, in each case by promptly mailing the same, postage prepaid, to
the address of record of the persons entitled to receive such copies.
Notwithstanding anything to the contrary contained herein, in no event shall
Issuer be obligated to effect more than two registrations pursuant to this
Section 6 by reason of the fact that there shall be more than one Grantee as a
result of any assignment or division of this Agreement.
 
     7. (a) Immediately prior to the occurrence of a Repurchase Event (as
defined below), (i) following a request of the Holder, delivered prior to an
Exercise Termination Event, Issuer (or any successor thereto) shall repurchase
the Option from the Holder at a price (the "Option Repurchase Price") equal to
the amount by which (A) the Market/Offer Price (as defined below) exceeds (B)
the Option Price, multiplied by the number of shares for which this Option may
then be exercised (provided that, notwithstanding anything to the contrary, if
the Issuer shall not have sufficient additional authorized but unissued shares
or treasury shares of Common Stock so that the Option may be exercised in full,
the Option Repurchase Price shall be calculated as if there were sufficient
shares which were authorized but unissued so that the Option could be exercised
in full) and (ii) at the request of the owner of Option Shares from time to time
(the "Owner"), delivered within 90 days of such occurrence (or such later period
as provided in Section 10), Issuer shall repurchase such number of the Option
Shares from the Owner as the Owner shall designate at a price (the "Option Share
Repurchase Price") equal to the Market/Offer Price multiplied by the number of
Option Shares so designated. The term "Market/Offer Price" shall mean the
highest of (i) the price per share of Common Stock at which a tender offer or
exchange offer therefor has been made, (ii) the price per share of Common Stock
to be paid by any third party pursuant to an agreement with Issuer, (iii) the
highest closing price for shares of Common Stock within the six-month period
immediately preceding the date the Holder gives notice of the required
repurchase of this Option or the Owner gives notice of the required repurchase
of Option Shares, as the case may be, or (iv) in the event of a sale of all or a
substantial portion of Issuer's assets, the sum of the price paid in such sale
for such assets and the current market value of the remaining assets of Issuer
as determined by a nationally recognized investment banking firm selected by the
Holder or the Owner, as the case may be, and reasonably acceptable to the
Issuer, divided by the number of shares of Common Stock of Issuer outstanding at
the time of such sale. In determining the Market/Offer Price, the value of
consideration other than cash shall be determined by a nationally recognized
investment banking firm selected by the Holder or Owner, as the case may be, and
reasonably acceptable to the Issuer.
 
     (b) The Holder and the Owner, as the case may be, may exercise its right to
require Issuer to repurchase the Option and any Option Shares pursuant to this
Section 7 by surrendering for such purpose to Issuer, at its principal office, a
copy of this Agreement or certificates for Option Shares, as applicable,
accompanied by a
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written notice or notices stating that the Holder or the Owner, as the case may
be, elects to require Issuer to repurchase this Option and/or the Option Shares
in accordance with the provisions of this Section 7. Within the latter to occur
of (x) five business days after the surrender of the Option and/or certificates
representing Option Shares and the receipt of such notice or notices relating
thereto and (y) the time that is immediately prior to the occurrence of a
Repurchase Event, Issuer shall deliver or cause to be delivered to the Holder



the Option Repurchase Price and/or to the Owner the Option Share Repurchase
Price therefor or the portion thereof, if any, that Issuer is not then
prohibited under applicable law and regulation from so delivering.
 
     (c) To the extent that Issuer is prohibited under applicable law or
regulation from repurchasing the Option and/or the Option Shares in full, Issuer
shall immediately so notify the Holder and/or the Owner and thereafter deliver
or cause to be delivered, from time to time, to the Holder and/or the Owner, as
appropriate, the portion of the Option Repurchase Price and the Option Share
Repurchase Price, respectively, that it is no longer prohibited from delivering,
within five business days after the date on which Issuer is no longer so
prohibited; provided, however, that if Issuer at any time after delivery of a
notice of repurchase pursuant to paragraph (b) of this Section 7 is prohibited
under applicable law or regulation from delivering to the Holder and/or the
Owner, as appropriate, the Option Repurchase Price and the Option Share
Repurchase Price, respectively, in full (and Issuer hereby undertakes to use its
best efforts to obtain all required regulatory and legal approvals and to file
any required notices, in each case as promptly as practicable in order to
accomplish such repurchase), the Holder or Owner may revoke its notice of
repurchase of the Option or the Option Shares either in whole or to the extent
of the prohibition, whereupon, in the latter case, Issuer shall promptly (i)
deliver to the Holder and/or the Owner, as appropriate, that portion of the
Option Repurchase Price or the Option Share Repurchase Price that Issuer is not
prohibited from delivering; and (ii) deliver, as appropriate, either (A) to the
Holder, a new Stock Option Agreement evidencing the right of the Holder to
purchase that number of shares of Common Stock obtained by multiplying the
number of shares of Common Stock for which the surrendered Stock Option
Agreement was exercisable at the time of delivery of the notice of repurchase by
a fraction, the numerator of which is the Option Repurchase Price less the
portion thereof theretofore delivered to the Holder and the denominator of which
is the Option Repurchase Price, or (B) to the Owner, a certificate for the
Option Shares it is then so prohibited from repurchasing.
 
     (d) For purposes of this Section 7, a Repurchase Event shall be deemed to
have occurred (i) upon the consummation of any merger, consolidation or similar
transaction involving Issuer or any purchase, lease or other acquisition of all
or a substantial portion of the assets of Issuer, other than any such
transaction which would not constitute an Acquisition Transaction pursuant to
the provisos to Section 2(b)(i) hereof or (ii) upon the acquisition by any
person of beneficial ownership of 50% or more of the then outstanding shares of
Common Stock, provided that no such event shall constitute a Repurchase Event
unless a Subsequent Triggering Event shall have occurred prior to an Exercise
Termination Event. The parties hereto agree that Issuer's obligations to
repurchase the Option or Option Shares under this Section 7 shall not terminate
upon the occurrence of an Exercise Termination Event unless no Subsequent
Triggering Event shall have occurred prior to the occurrence of an Exercise
Termination Event.
 
     8. (a) In the event that prior to an Exercise Termination Event, Issuer
shall enter into an agreement (i) to consolidate with or merge into any person,
other than Grantee or one of its Subsidiaries, and shall not be the continuing
or surviving corporation of such consolidation or merger, (ii) to permit any
person, other than Grantee or one of its Subsidiaries, to merge into Issuer and
Issuer shall be the continuing or surviving corporation, but, in connection with
such merger, the then outstanding shares of Common Stock shall be changed into
or exchanged for stock or other securities of any other person or cash or any
other property or the then outstanding shares of Common Stock shall after such
merger represent less than 50% of the outstanding voting shares and voting share
equivalents of the merged company, or (iii) to sell or otherwise transfer all or
substantially all of its assets to any person, other than Grantee or one of its
Subsidiaries, then, and in each such case, the agreement governing such
transaction shall make proper provision so that the Option shall, upon the
consummation of any such transaction and upon the terms and conditions set forth
herein, be converted into, or exchanged for, an option (the "Substitute
Option"), at the election of the Holder, of either (x) the Acquiring Corporation
(as hereinafter defined) or (y) any person that controls the Acquiring
Corporation.
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     (b) The following terms have the meanings indicated:
 
          (1) "Acquiring Corporation" shall mean (i) the continuing or surviving
     corporation of a consolidation or merger with Issuer (if other than
     Issuer), (ii) Issuer in a merger in which Issuer is the continuing or
     surviving person, and (iii) the transferee of all or substantially all of
     Issuer's assets.
 
          (2) "Substitute Common Stock" shall mean the common stock issued by
     the issuer of the Substitute Option upon exercise of the Substitute Option.
 
          (3) "Assigned Value" shall mean the Market/Offer Price, as defined in
     Section 7.



 
          (4) "Average Price" shall mean the average closing price of a share of
     the Substitute Common Stock for the one year immediately preceding the
     consolidation, merger or sale in question, but in no event higher than the
     closing price of the shares of Substitute Common Stock on the day preceding
     such consolidation, merger or sale; provided that if Issuer is the issuer
     of the Substitute Option, the Average Price shall be computed with respect
     to a share of common stock issued by the person merging into Issuer or by
     any company which controls or is controlled by such person, as the Holder
     may elect.
 
     (c) The Substitute Option shall have the same terms as the Option,
provided, that if the terms of the Substitute Option cannot, for legal reasons,
be the same as the Option, such terms shall be as similar as possible and in no
event less advantageous to the Holder. The issuer of the Substitute Option shall
also enter into an agreement with the then Holder or Holders of the Substitute
Option in substantially the same form as this Agreement, which shall be
applicable to the Substitute Option.
 
     (d) The Substitute Option shall be exercisable for such number of shares of
Substitute Common Stock as is equal to the Assigned Value multiplied by the
number of shares of Common Stock for which the Option is then exercisable,
divided by the Average Price. The exercise price of the Substitute Option per
share of Substitute Common Stock shall then be equal to the Option Price
multiplied by a fraction, the numerator of which shall be the number of shares
of Common Stock for which the Option is then exercisable and the denominator of
which shall be the number of shares of Substitute Common Stock for which the
Substitute Option is exercisable.
 
     (e) In no event, pursuant to any of the foregoing paragraphs, shall the
Substitute Option be exercisable for more than 19.9% of the shares of Substitute
Common Stock outstanding prior to exercise of the Substitute Option. In the
event that the Substitute Option would be exercisable for more than 19.9% of the
shares of Substitute Common Stock outstanding prior to exercise but for this
clause (e), the issuer of the Substitute Option (the "Substitute Option Issuer")
shall make a cash payment to Holder equal to the excess of (i) the value of the
Substitute Option without giving effect to the limitation in this clause (e)
over (ii) the value of the Substitute Option after giving effect to the
limitation in this clause (e). This difference in value shall be determined by a
nationally recognized investment banking firm selected by the Holder or the
Owner, as the case may be, and reasonably acceptable to the Acquiring
Corporation.
 
     (f) Issuer shall not enter into any transaction described in subsection (a)
of this Section 8 unless the Acquiring Corporation and any person that controls
the Acquiring Corporation assume in writing all the obligations of Issuer
hereunder.
 
     9. (a) At the request of the holder of the Substitute Option (the
"Substitute Option Holder"), the Substitute Option Issuer shall repurchase the
Substitute Option from the Substitute Option Holder at a price (the "Substitute
Option Repurchase Price") equal to (x) the amount by which (i) the Highest
Closing Price (as hereinafter defined) exceeds (ii) the exercise price of the
Substitute Option, multiplied by the number of shares of Substitute Common Stock
for which the Substitute Option may then be exercised plus (y) Grantee's
reasonable out-of-pocket expenses (to the extent not previously reimbursed), and
at the request of the owner (the "Substitute Share Owner") of shares of
Substitute Common Stock (the "Substitute Shares"), the Substitute Option Issuer
shall repurchase the Substitute Shares at a price (the "Substitute Share
Repurchase Price") equal to (x) the Highest Closing Price multiplied by the
number of Substitute Shares so designated plus (y) Grantee's reasonable
Out-of-Pocket Expenses (to the extent not previously reimbursed). The term
"Highest Closing Price" shall mean the highest closing price for shares of
Substitute
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Common Stock within the six-month period immediately preceding the date the
Substitute Option Holder gives notice of the required repurchase of the
Substitute Option or the Substitute Share Owner gives notice of the required
repurchase of the Substitute Shares, as applicable.
 
     (b) The Substitute Option Holder and the Substitute Share Owner, as the
case may be, may exercise its respective right to require the Substitute Option
Issuer to repurchase the Substitute Option and the Substitute Shares pursuant to
this Section 9 by surrendering for such purpose to the Substitute Option Issuer,
at its principal office, the agreement for such Substitute Option (or, in the
absence of such an agreement, a copy of this Agreement) and certificates for
Substitute Shares accompanied by a written notice or notices stating that the
Substitute Option Holder or the Substitute Share Owner, as the case may be,
elects to require the Substitute Option Issuer to repurchase the Substitute
Option and/or the Substitute Shares in accordance with the provisions of this
Section 9. As promptly as practicable, and in any event within five business



days after the surrender of the Substitute Option and/or certificates
representing Substitute Shares and the receipt of such notice or notices
relating thereto, the Substitute Option Issuer shall deliver or cause to be
delivered to the Substitute Option Holder the Substitute Option Repurchase Price
and/or to the Substitute Share Owner the Substitute Share Repurchase Price
therefor or, in either case, the portion thereof which the Substitute Option
Issuer is not then prohibited under applicable law and regulation from so
delivering.
 
     (c) To the extent that the Substitute Option Issuer is prohibited under
applicable law or regulation from repurchasing the Substitute Option and/or the
Substitute Shares in part or in full, the Substitute Option Issuer following a
request for repurchase pursuant to this Section 9 shall immediately so notify
the Substitute Option Holder and/or the Substitute Share Owner and thereafter
deliver or cause to be delivered, from time to time, to the Substitute Option
Holder and/or the Substitute Share Owner, as appropriate, the portion of the
Substitute Share Repurchase Price, respectively, which it is no longer
prohibited from delivering, within five business days after the date on which
the Substitute Option Issuer is no longer so prohibited; provided, however, that
if the Substitute Option Issuer is at any time after delivery of a notice of
repurchase pursuant to subsection (b) of this Section 9 prohibited under
applicable law or regulation from delivering to the Substitute Option Holder
and/or the Substitute Share Owner, as appropriate, the Substitute Option
Repurchase Price and the Substitute Share Repurchase Price, respectively, in
full (and the Substitute Option Issuer shall use its best efforts to obtain all
required regulatory and legal approvals, in each case as promptly as practicable
in order to accomplish such repurchase), the Substitute Option Holder or
Substitute Share Owner may revoke its notice of repurchase of the Substitute
Option or the Substitute Shares either in whole or to the extent of the
prohibition, whereupon, in the latter case, the Substitute Option Issuer shall
promptly (i) deliver to the Substitute Option Holder or Substitute Share Owner,
as appropriate, that portion of the Substitute Option Repurchase Price or the
Substitute Share Repurchase Price that the Substitute Option Issuer is not
prohibited from delivering; and (ii) deliver, as appropriate, either (A) to the
Substitute Option Holder, a new Substitute Option evidencing the right of the
Substitute Option Holder to purchase that number of shares of the Substitute
Common Stock obtained by multiplying the number of shares of the Substitute
Common Stock for which the surrendered Substitute Option was exercisable at the
time of delivery of the notice of repurchase by a fraction, the numerator of
which is the Substitute Option Repurchase Price less the portion thereof
theretofore delivered to the Substitute Option Holder and the denominator of
which is the Substitute Option Repurchase Price, or (B) to the Substitute Share
Owner, a certificate for the Substitute Common Shares it is then so prohibited
from repurchasing.
 
     10. The 90-day period for exercise of certain rights under Sections 2, 6, 7
and 13 shall be extended: (i) to the extent necessary to obtain all regulatory
approvals for the exercise of such rights, and for the expiration of all
statutory waiting periods; and (ii) to the extent necessary to avoid liability
under Section 16(b) of the 1934 Act by reason of such exercise.
 
     11. Issuer hereby represents and warrants to Grantee as follows:
 
          (a) Issuer has full corporate power and authority to execute and
     deliver this Agreement and to consummate the transactions contemplated
     hereby. The execution and delivery of this Agreement and the consummation
     of the transactions contemplated hereby have been duly and validly
     authorized by the Board of Directors of Issuer and no other corporate
     proceedings on the part of Issuer are necessary to
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     authorize this Agreement or to consummate the transactions so contemplated.
     This Agreement has been duly and validly executed and delivered by Issuer.
 
          (b) Subject to Section 3, Issuer has taken all necessary corporate
     action to authorize and reserve and to permit it to issue, and at all times
     from the date hereof through the termination of this Agreement in
     accordance with its terms will have reserved for issuance upon the exercise
     of the Option, that number of shares of Common Stock equal to the maximum
     number of shares of Common Stock at any time and from time to time issuable
     hereunder, and all such shares, upon issuance pursuant hereto, will be duly
     authorized, validly issued, fully paid, nonassessable, and will be
     delivered free and clear of all claims, liens, encumbrance and security
     interests and not subject to any preemptive rights.
 
          (c) Issuer has taken all action (including if required redeeming all
     of the Rights or amending or terminating the Rights Agreement) so that the
     entering into of this Option Agreement, the acquisition of shares of Common
     Stock hereunder and the other transactions contemplated hereby do not and
     will not result in the grant of any rights to any person under the Rights
     Agreement or enable or require the Rights to be exercised, distributed or
     triggered.



 
     12. Grantee hereby represents and warrants to Issuer that:
 
          (a) Grantee has all requisite corporate power and authority to enter
     into this Agreement and, subject to any approvals or consents referred to
     herein, to consummate the transactions contemplated hereby. The execution
     and delivery of this Agreement and the consummation of the transactions
     contemplated hereby have been duly authorized by all necessary corporate
     action on the part of Grantee. This Agreement has been duly executed and
     delivered by Grantee.
 
          (b) The Option is not being, and any shares of Common Stock or other
     securities acquired by Grantee upon exercise of the Option will not be,
     acquired with a view to the public distribution thereof and will not be
     transferred or otherwise disposed of except in a transaction registered or
     exempt from registration under the Securities Act.
 
     13. Neither of the parties hereto may assign any of its rights or
obligations under this Option Agreement or the Option created hereunder to any
other person, without the express written consent of the other party, except
that in the event a Subsequent Triggering Event shall have occurred prior to an
Exercise Termination Event, Grantee, subject to the express provisions hereof,
may assign in whole or in part its rights and obligations hereunder within 90
days following such Subsequent Triggering Event (or such later period as
provided in Section 10); provided, however, that until the date 15 days
following the date on which the Federal Reserve Board approves an application by
Grantee under the BHCA to acquire the shares of Common Stock subject to the
Option, Grantee may not assign its rights under the Option except in (i) a
widely dispersed public distribution, (ii) a private placement in which no one
party acquires the right to purchase in excess of 2% of the voting shares of
Issuer, (iii) an assignment to a single party (e.g., a broker or investment
banker) for the purpose of conducting a widely dispersed public distribution on
Grantee's behalf, or (iv) any other manner approved by the Federal Reserve
Board.
 
     14. Each of Grantee and Issuer will use its best efforts to make all
filings with, and to obtain consents of, all third parties and governmental
authorities necessary to the consummation of the transactions contemplated by
this Agreement, including without limitation making application to list the
shares of Common Stock issuable hereunder on the New York Stock Exchange upon
official notice of issuance and applying to the Federal Reserve Board under the
BHCA for approval to acquire the shares issuable hereunder, but Grantee shall
not be obligated to apply to state banking authorities for approval to acquire
the shares of Common Stock issuable hereunder until such time, if ever, as it
deems appropriate to do so.
 
     15. The parties hereto acknowledge that damages would be an inadequate
remedy for a breach of this Agreement by either party hereto and that the
obligations of the parties hereto shall be enforceable by either party hereto
through injunctive or other equitable relief.
 
     16. If any term, provision, covenant or restriction contained in this
Agreement is held by a court or a federal or state regulatory agency of
competent jurisdiction to be invalid, void or unenforceable, the remainder
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of the terms, provisions and covenants and restrictions contained in this
Agreement shall remain in full force and effect, and shall in no way be
affected, impaired or invalidated. If for any reason such court or regulatory
agency determines that the Holder is not permitted to acquire, or Issuer is not
permitted to repurchase pursuant to Section 7, the full number of shares of
Common Stock provided in Section 1(a) hereof (as adjusted pursuant to Section
1(b) or 5 hereof), it is the express intention of Issuer to allow the Holder to
acquire or to require Issuer to repurchase such lesser number of shares as may
be permissible, without any amendment or modification hereof.
 
     17. All notices, requests, claims, demands and other communications
hereunder shall be deemed to have been duly given when delivered in person, by
cable, telegram, telecopy or telex, or by registered or certified mail (postage
prepaid, return receipt requested) at the respective addresses of the parties
set forth in the Merger Agreement.
 
     18. This Agreement shall be governed by and construed in accordance with
the laws of the State of Delaware, regardless of the laws that might otherwise
govern under applicable principles of conflicts of laws thereof.
 
     19. This Agreement may be executed in two or more counterparts, each of
which shall be deemed to be an original, but all of which shall constitute one
and the same agreement.
 
     20. Except as otherwise expressly provided herein, each of the parties
hereto shall bear and pay all costs and expenses incurred by it or on its behalf



in connection with the transactions contemplated hereunder, including fees and
expenses of its own financial consultants, investment bankers, accountants and
counsel.
 
     21. Except as otherwise expressly provided herein or in the Merger
Agreement, this Agreement contains the entire agreement between the parties with
respect to the transactions contemplated hereunder and supersedes all prior
arrangements or understandings with respect thereof, written or oral. The terms
and conditions of this Agreement shall inure to the benefit of and be binding
upon the parties hereto and their respective successors and permitted assigns.
Nothing in this Agreement, expressed or implied, is intended to confer upon any
party, other than the parties hereto, and their respective successors except as
assigns, any rights, remedies, obligations or liabilities under or by reason of
this Agreement, except as expressly provided herein.
 
     22. Capitalized terms used in this Agreement and not defined herein shall
have the meanings assigned thereto in the Merger Agreement.
 
     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, each of the parties has caused this Agreement to be
executed on its behalf by its officers thereunto duly authorized, all as of the
date first above written.
 
<TABLE>
<S>                                             <C>
BANKAMERICA CORPORATION                         NATIONSBANK CORPORATION
 
By: /s/ DAVID A. COULTER                        By: /s/ HUGH L. MCCOLL, JR.
    ---------------------------------------         ------------------------------
    Name:  David A. Coulter                         Name:  Hugh L. McColl, Jr.
    Title: Chairman of the Board, President         Title: Chief Executive Officer
           and Chief Executive Officer
</TABLE>
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                  THE TRANSFER OF THIS AGREEMENT IS SUBJECT TO
                   CERTAIN PROVISIONS CONTAINED HEREIN AND TO
                         RESALE RESTRICTIONS UNDER THE
                       SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED
 
     STOCK OPTION AGREEMENT, dated April 10, 1998, between NationsBank
Corporation, a North Carolina corporation ("Issuer"), and BankAmerica
Corporation, a Delaware corporation ("Grantee").
 
                              W I T N E S S E T H:
 
     WHEREAS, Grantee and Issuer have entered into an Agreement and Plan of
Reorganization of even date herewith (the "Merger Agreement"), which agreement
has been executed by the parties hereto immediately prior to this Stock Option
Agreement (the "Agreement"); and
 
     WHEREAS, as a condition to Grantee's entering into the Merger Agreement and
in consideration therefor, Issuer has agreed to grant Grantee the Option (as
hereinafter defined);
 
     NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the foregoing and the mutual covenants
and agreements set forth herein and in the Merger Agreement, the parties hereto
agree as follows:
 
     1. (a) Issuer hereby grants to Grantee an unconditional, irrevocable option
(the "Option") to purchase, subject to the terms hereof, up to 191,975,012 fully



paid and non-assessable shares of Issuer's Common Stock, without par value
("Common Stock"), at a price of $76.4375 per share (the "Option Price");
provided, however, that in no event shall the number of shares of Common Stock
for which this Option is exercisable exceed 19.9% of the Issuer's issued and
outstanding shares of Common Stock without giving effect to any shares subject
to or issued pursuant to the Option. The number of shares of Common Stock that
may be received upon the exercise of the Option and the Option Price are subject
to adjustment as herein set forth.
 
     (b) In the event that any additional shares of Common Stock are either (i)
issued or otherwise become outstanding after the date of this Agreement (other
than pursuant to this Agreement) or (ii) redeemed, repurchased, retired or
otherwise cease to be outstanding after the date of the Agreement, the number of
shares of Common Stock subject to the Option shall be increased or decreased, as
appropriate, so that, after such issuance, such number equals 19.9% of the
number of shares of Common Stock then issued and outstanding without giving
effect to any shares subject or issued pursuant to the Option. Nothing contained
in this Section 1(b) or elsewhere in this Agreement shall be deemed to authorize
Issuer or Grantee to breach any provision of the Merger Agreement.
 
     2. (a) The Holder (as hereinafter defined) may exercise the Option, in
whole or part, and from time to time, if, but only if, both an Initial
Triggering Event (as hereinafter defined) and a Subsequent Triggering Event (as
hereinafter defined) shall have occurred prior to the occurrence of an Exercise
Termination Event (as hereinafter defined), provided that the Holder shall have
sent the written notice of such exercise (as provided in subsection (e) of this
Section 2) within 90 days following such Subsequent Triggering Event. Each of
the following shall be an "Exercise Termination Event": (i) the Effective Time
(as defined in the Merger Agreement) of the Merger; (ii) termination of the
Merger Agreement in accordance with the provisions thereof if such termination
occurs prior to the occurrence of an Initial Triggering Event except a
termination by Grantee pursuant to Section 9.1(b) of the Merger Agreement
(unless the breach by Issuer giving rise to such right of termination is
non-volitional); or (iii) the passage of 12 months after termination of the
Merger Agreement if such termination follows the occurrence of an Initial
Triggering Event or is a termination by Grantee pursuant to Section 9.1(b) of
the Merger Agreement (unless the breach by Issuer giving rise to such right of
termination is non-volitional) (provided that if an Initial Triggering Event
continues or occurs beyond such termination and prior to the passage of such
12-month period, the Exercise Termination Event shall be 12 months from the
expiration of the Last Triggering Event but in no event more than 18 months
after such termination). The "Last Triggering Event" shall mean the last Initial
Triggering Event to expire. The term "Holder" shall mean the holder or holders
of the Option.
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     (b) The term "Initial Triggering Event" shall mean any of the following
events or transactions occurring after the date hereof:
 
          (i) Issuer or any of its Subsidiaries (each an "Issuer Subsidiary"),
     without having received Grantee's prior written consent, shall have entered
     into an agreement to engage in an Acquisition Transaction (as hereinafter
     defined) with any person (the term "person" for purposes of this Agreement
     having the meaning assigned thereto in Sections 3(a)(9) and 13(d)(3) of the
     Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "1934 Act"), and the rules
     and regulations thereunder) other than Grantee or any of its Subsidiaries
     (each a "Grantee Subsidiary") or the Board of Directors of Issuer shall
     have recommended that the stockholders of Issuer approve or accept any
     Acquisition Transaction. For purposes of this Agreement, "Acquisition
     Transaction" shall mean (w) a merger or consolidation, or any similar
     transaction, involving Issuer or any Significant Subsidiary (as defined in
     Rule 1-02 of Regulation S-X promulgated by the Securities and Exchange
     Commission (the "SEC")) of Issuer, (x) a purchase, lease or other
     acquisition or assumption of all or a substantial portion of the assets or
     deposits of Issuer or any Significant Subsidiary of Issuer, (y) a purchase
     or other acquisition (including by way of merger, consolidation, share
     exchange or otherwise) of securities representing 10% or more of the voting
     power of Issuer, or (z) any substantially similar transaction; provided,
     however, that in no event shall any merger, consolidation, purchase or
     similar transaction involving only the Issuer and one or more of its
     Subsidiaries or involving only any two or more of such Subsidiaries, be
     deemed to be an Acquisition Transaction, provided that any such transaction
     is not entered into in violation of the terms of the Merger Agreement;
 
          (ii) Issuer or any Issuer Subsidiary, without having received
     Grantee's prior written consent, shall have authorized, recommended,
     proposed or publicly announced its intention to authorize, recommend or
     propose, to engage in an Acquisition Transaction with any person other than
     Grantee or a Grantee Subsidiary, or the Board of Directors of Issuer shall
     have publicly withdrawn or modified, or publicly announced its intention to
     withdraw or modify, in any manner adverse to Grantee, its recommendation
     that the stockholders of Issuer approve the transactions contemplated by



     the Merger Agreement in anticipation of engaging in an Acquisition
     Transaction;
 
          (iii) Any person other than Grantee, any Grantee Subsidiary or any
     Issuer Subsidiary acting in a fiduciary capacity in the ordinary course of
     its business shall have acquired beneficial ownership or the right to
     acquire beneficial ownership of 10% or more of the outstanding shares of
     Common Stock (the term "beneficial ownership" for purposes of this
     Agreement having the meaning assigned thereto in Section 13(d) of the 1934
     Act, and the rules and regulations thereunder);
 
          (iv) Any person other than Grantee or any Grantee Subsidiary shall
     have made a bona fide proposal to Issuer or its stockholders by public
     announcement or written communication that is or becomes the subject of
     public disclosure to engage in an Acquisition Transaction;
 
          (v) After an overture is made by a third party to Issuer or its
     stockholders to engage in an Acquisition Transaction, Issuer shall have
     breached any covenant or obligation contained in the Merger Agreement and
     such breach (x) would entitle Grantee to terminate the Merger Agreement and
     (y) shall not have been cured prior to the Notice Date (as defined below);
     or
 
          (vi) Any person other than Grantee or any Grantee Subsidiary, other
     than in connection with a transaction to which Grantee has given its prior
     written consent, shall have filed an application or notice with the Federal
     Reserve Board, or other federal or state bank regulatory authority, which
     application or notice has been accepted for processing, for approval to
     engage in an Acquisition Transaction.
 
     (c) The term "Subsequent Triggering Event" shall mean either of the
following events or transactions occurring after the date hereof:
 
          (i) The acquisition by any person of beneficial ownership of 20% or
     more of the then outstanding Common Stock; or
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          (ii) The occurrence of the Initial Triggering Event described in
     paragraph (i) of subsection (b) of this Section 2, except that the
     percentage referred to in clause (y) shall be 20%.
 
     (d) Issuer shall notify Grantee promptly in writing of the occurrence of
any Initial Triggering Event or Subsequent Triggering Event of which it has
notice (together, a "Triggering Event"), it being understood that the giving of
such notice by Issuer shall not be a condition to the right of the Holder to
exercise the Option.
 
     (e) In the event the Holder is entitled to and wishes to exercise the
Option, it shall send to Issuer a written notice (the date of which being herein
referred to as the "Notice Date") specifying (i) the total number of shares it
will purchase pursuant to such exercise and (ii) a place and date not earlier
than three business days nor later than 60 business days from the Notice Date
for the closing of such purchase (the "Closing Date"); provided that if prior
notification to or approval of the Federal Reserve Board or any other regulatory
agency is required in connection with such purchase, the Holder shall promptly
file the required notice or application for approval and shall expeditiously
process the same and the period of time that otherwise would run pursuant to
this sentence shall run instead from the date on which any required notification
periods have expired or been terminated or such approvals have been obtained and
any requisite waiting period or periods shall have passed. Any exercise of the
Option shall be deemed to occur on the Notice Date relating thereto.
 
     (f) At the closing referred to in subsection (e) of this Section 2, the
Holder shall pay to Issuer the aggregate purchase price for the shares of Common
Stock purchased pursuant to the exercise of the Option in immediately available
funds by wire transfer to a bank account designated by Issuer, provided that
failure or refusal of Issuer to designate such a bank account shall not preclude
the Holder from exercising the Option.
 
     (g) At such closing, simultaneously with the delivery of immediately
available funds as provided in subsection (f) of this Section 2, Issuer shall
deliver to the Holder a certificate or certificates representing the number of
shares of Common Stock purchased by the Holder and, if the Option should be
exercised in part only, a new Option evidencing the rights of the Holder thereof
to purchase the balance of the shares purchasable hereunder, and the Holder
shall deliver to Issuer a copy of this Agreement and a letter agreeing that the
Holder will not offer to sell or otherwise dispose of such shares in violation
of applicable law or the provisions of this Agreement.
 
     (h) Certificates for Common Stock delivered at a closing hereunder may be
endorsed with a restrictive legend that shall read substantially as follows:
 



     "The transfer of the shares represented by this certificate is subject
     to certain provisions of an agreement between the registered holder
     hereof and Issuer and to resale restrictions arising under the
     Securities Act of 1933, as amended. A copy of such agreement is on
     file at the principal office of Issuer and will be provided to the
     holder hereof without charge upon receipt by Issuer of a written
     request therefor."
 
     It is understood and agreed that: (i) the reference to the resale
restrictions of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "1933 Act"), in the
above legend shall be removed by delivery of substitute certificate(s) without
such reference if the Holder shall have delivered to Issuer a copy of a letter
from the staff of the SEC, or an opinion of counsel, in form and substance
reasonably satisfactory to Issuer, to the effect that such legend is not
required for purposes of the 1933 Act; (ii) the reference to the provisions of
this Agreement in the above legend shall be removed by delivery of substitute
certificate(s) without such reference if the shares have been sold or
transferred in compliance with the provisions of this Agreement and under
circumstances that do not require the retention of such reference; and (iii) the
legend shall be removed in its entirety if the conditions in the preceding
clauses (i) and (ii) are both satisfied. In addition, such certificates shall
bear any other legend as may be required by law.
 
     (i) Upon the giving by the Holder to Issuer of the written notice of
exercise of the Option provided for under subsection (e) of this Section 2 and
the tender of the applicable purchase price in immediately available funds, the
Holder shall be deemed to be the holder of record of the shares of Common Stock
issuable upon such exercise, notwithstanding that the stock transfer books of
Issuer shall then be closed or that certificates representing such shares of
Common Stock shall not then be actually delivered to the Holder. Issuer shall
pay
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all expenses, and any and all United States federal, state and local taxes and
other charges that may be payable in connection with the preparation, issue and
delivery of stock certificates under this Section 2 in the name of the Holder or
its assignee, transferee or designee.
 
     3. Issuer agrees:  (i) that it will not, by charter amendment or through
reorganization, consolidation, merger, dissolution or sale of assets, or by any
other voluntary act, avoid or seek to avoid the observance or performance of any
of the covenants, stipulations or conditions to be observed or performed
hereunder by Issuer; (ii) promptly to take all action as may from time to time
be required (including (x) complying with all premerger notification, reporting
and waiting period requirements specified in 15 U.S.C. sec. 18a and regulations
promulgated thereunder and (y) in the event, under the Bank Holding Company Act
of 1956, as amended (the "BHCA"), or the Change in Bank Control Act of 1978, as
amended, or any state banking law, prior approval of or notice to the Federal
Reserve Board or to any state regulatory authority is necessary before the
Option may be exercised, cooperating fully with the Holder in preparing such
applications or notices and providing such information to the Federal Reserve
Board or such state regulatory authority as they may require) in order to permit
the Holder to exercise the Option and Issuer duly and effectively to issue
shares of Common Stock pursuant hereto; (iii) that if both an Initial Triggering
Event and a Subsequent Triggering Event shall have occurred prior to the
occurrence of an Exercise Termination Event, the Issuer shall use its best
efforts to obtain additional authorized but unissued shares which are free of
preemptive rights so that the Option may be exercised without additional
authorization of Common Stock after giving effect to all other options,
warrants, convertible securities and other rights to purchase Common Stock and
(iv) promptly to take all action provided herein to protect the rights of the
Holder against dilution.
 
     4. This Agreement (and the Option granted hereby) are exchangeable, without
expense, at the option of the Holder, upon presentation and surrender of this
Agreement at the principal office of Issuer, for other Agreements providing for
Options of different denominations entitling the holder thereof to purchase, on
the same terms and subject to the same conditions as are set forth herein, in
the aggregate the same number of shares of Common Stock purchasable hereunder.
The terms "Agreement" and "Option" as used herein include any Stock Option
Agreements and related Options for which this Agreement (and the Option granted
hereby) may be exchanged. Upon receipt by Issuer of evidence reasonably
satisfactory to it of the loss, theft, destruction or mutilation of this
Agreement, and (in the case of loss, theft or destruction) of reasonably
satisfactory indemnification, and upon surrender and cancellation of this
Agreement, if mutilated, Issuer will execute and deliver a new Agreement of like
tenor and date. Any such new Agreement executed and delivered shall constitute
an additional contractual obligation on the part of Issuer, whether or not the
Agreement so lost, stolen, destroyed or mutilated shall at any time be
enforceable by anyone.
 
     5. In addition to the adjustment in the number of shares of Common Stock
that are purchasable upon exercise of the Option pursuant to Section 1 of this



Agreement, the number of shares of Common Stock purchasable upon the exercise of
the Option and the Option Price shall be subject to adjustment from time to time
as provided in this Section 5. In the event of any change in, or distributions
in respect of, the Common Stock by reason of stock dividends, splitups, mergers,
recapitalizations, combinations, subdivisions, conversions, exchanges of shares,
distributions on or in respect of the Common Stock that would be prohibited
under the terms of the Merger Agreement, or the like, the type and number of
shares of Common Stock purchasable upon exercise hereof and the Option Price
shall be appropriately adjusted in such manner as shall fully preserve the
economic benefits provided hereunder and proper provision shall be made in any
agreement governing any such transaction to provide for such proper adjustment
and the full satisfaction of the Issuer's obligations hereunder.
 
     6. Upon the occurrence of a Subsequent Triggering Event that occurs prior
to an Exercise Termination Event, Issuer shall, at the request of Grantee
delivered within 90 days of such Subsequent Triggering Event (whether on its own
behalf or on behalf of any subsequent holder of this Option (or part thereof) or
any of the shares of Common Stock issued pursuant hereto), promptly prepare,
file and keep current a shelf registration statement under the 1933 Act covering
this Option and any shares issued and issuable pursuant to this Option and shall
use its reasonable best efforts to cause such registration statement to become
effective and remain current in order to permit the sale or other disposition of
this Option and any shares of Common Stock issued upon total or partial exercise
of this Option ("Option Shares") in accordance with any plan of disposition
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requested by Grantee. Issuer will use its reasonable best efforts to cause such
registration statement first to become effective and then to remain effective
for such period not in excess of 180 days from the day such registration
statement first becomes effective or such shorter time as may be reasonably
necessary to effect such sales or other dispositions. Grantee shall have the
right to demand two such registrations. The foregoing notwithstanding, if, at
the time of any request by Grantee for registration of the Option or Option
Shares as provided above, Issuer is in registration with respect to an
underwritten public offering of shares of Common Stock, and if in the good faith
judgment of the managing underwriter or managing underwriters, or, if none, the
sole underwriter or underwriters, of such offering the inclusion of the Holder's
Option or Option Shares would interfere with the successful marketing of the
shares of Common Stock offered by Issuer, the number of Option Shares otherwise
to be covered in the registration statement contemplated hereby may be reduced;
and provided, however, that after any such required reduction the number of
Option Shares to be included in such offering for the account of the Holder
shall constitute at least 25% of the total number of shares to be sold by the
Holder and Issuer in the aggregate; and provided further, however, that if such
reduction occurs, then the Issuer shall file a registration statement for the
balance as promptly as practical and no reduction shall thereafter occur. Each
such Holder shall provide all information reasonably requested by Issuer for
inclusion in any registration statement to be filed hereunder. If requested by
any such Holder in connection with such registration, Issuer shall become a
party to any underwriting agreement relating to the sale of such shares, but
only to the extent of obligating itself in respect of representations,
warranties, indemnities and other agreements customarily included in secondary
offering underwriting agreements for the Issuer. Upon receiving any request
under this Section 6 from any Holder, Issuer agrees to send a copy thereof to
any other person known to Issuer to be entitled to registration rights under
this Section 6, in each case by promptly mailing the same, postage prepaid, to
the address of record of the persons entitled to receive such copies.
Notwithstanding anything to the contrary contained herein, in no event shall
Issuer be obligated to effect more than two registrations pursuant to this
Section 6 by reason of the fact that there shall be more than one Grantee as a
result of any assignment or division of this Agreement.
 
     7. (a) Immediately prior to the occurrence of a Repurchase Event (as
defined below), (i) following a request of the Holder, delivered prior to an
Exercise Termination Event, Issuer (or any successor thereto) shall repurchase
the Option from the Holder at a price (the "Option Repurchase Price") equal to
the amount by which (A) the Market/Offer Price (as defined below) exceeds (B)
the Option Price, multiplied by the number of shares for which this Option may
then be exercised (provided that, notwithstanding anything to the contrary, if
the Issuer shall not have sufficient additional authorized but unissued shares
or treasury shares of Common Stock so that the Option may be exercised in full,
the Option Repurchase Price shall be calculated as if there were sufficient
shares which were authorized but unissued so that the Option could be exercised
in full) and (ii) at the request of the owner of Option Shares from time to time
(the "Owner"), delivered within 90 days of such occurrence (or such later period
as provided in Section 10), Issuer shall repurchase such number of the Option
Shares from the Owner as the Owner shall designate at a price (the "Option Share
Repurchase Price") equal to the Market/Offer Price multiplied by the number of
Option Shares so designated. The term "Market/Offer Price" shall mean the
highest of (i) the price per share of Common Stock at which a tender offer or
exchange offer therefor has been made, (ii) the price per share of Common Stock
to be paid by any third party pursuant to an agreement with Issuer, (iii) the
highest closing price for shares of Common Stock within the six-month period



immediately preceding the date the Holder gives notice of the required
repurchase of this Option or the Owner gives notice of the required repurchase
of Option Shares, as the case may be, or (iv) in the event of a sale of all or a
substantial portion of Issuer's assets, the sum of the price paid in such sale
for such assets and the current market value of the remaining assets of Issuer
as determined by a nationally recognized investment banking firm selected by the
Holder or the Owner, as the case may be, and reasonably acceptable to the
Issuer, divided by the number of shares of Common Stock of Issuer outstanding at
the time of such sale. In determining the Market/Offer Price, the value of
consideration other than cash shall be determined by a nationally recognized
investment banking firm selected by the Holder or Owner, as the case may be, and
reasonably acceptable to the Issuer.
 
     (b) The Holder and the Owner, as the case may be, may exercise its right to
require Issuer to repurchase the Option and any Option Shares pursuant to this
Section 7 by surrendering for such purpose to Issuer, at its principal office, a
copy of this Agreement or certificates for Option Shares, as applicable,
accompanied by a
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written notice or notices stating that the Holder or the Owner, as the case may
be, elects to require Issuer to repurchase this Option and/or the Option Shares
in accordance with the provisions of this Section 7. Within the latter to occur
of (x) five business days after the surrender of the Option and/or certificates
representing Option Shares and the receipt of such notice or notices relating
thereto and (y) the time that is immediately prior to the occurrence of a
Repurchase Event, Issuer shall deliver or cause to be delivered to the Holder
the Option Repurchase Price and/or to the Owner the Option Share Repurchase
Price therefor or the portion thereof, if any, that Issuer is not then
prohibited under applicable law and regulation from so delivering.
 
     (c) To the extent that Issuer is prohibited under applicable law or
regulation from repurchasing the Option and/or the Option Shares in full, Issuer
shall immediately so notify the Holder and/or the Owner and thereafter deliver
or cause to be delivered, from time to time, to the Holder and/or the Owner, as
appropriate, the portion of the Option Repurchase Price and the Option Share
Repurchase Price, respectively, that it is no longer prohibited from delivering,
within five business days after the date on which Issuer is no longer so
prohibited; provided, however, that if Issuer at any time after delivery of a
notice of repurchase pursuant to paragraph (b) of this Section 7 is prohibited
under applicable law or regulation from delivering to the Holder and/or the
Owner, as appropriate, the Option Repurchase Price and the Option Share
Repurchase Price, respectively, in full (and Issuer hereby undertakes to use its
best efforts to obtain all required regulatory and legal approvals and to file
any required notices, in each case as promptly as practicable in order to
accomplish such repurchase), the Holder or Owner may revoke its notice of
repurchase of the Option or the Option Shares either in whole or to the extent
of the prohibition, whereupon, in the latter case, Issuer shall promptly (i)
deliver to the Holder and/or the Owner, as appropriate, that portion of the
Option Repurchase Price or the Option Share Repurchase Price that Issuer is not
prohibited from delivering; and (ii) deliver, as appropriate, either (A) to the
Holder, a new Stock Option Agreement evidencing the right of the Holder to
purchase that number of shares of Common Stock obtained by multiplying the
number of shares of Common Stock for which the surrendered Stock Option
Agreement was exercisable at the time of delivery of the notice of repurchase by
a fraction, the numerator of which is the Option Repurchase Price less the
portion thereof theretofore delivered to the Holder and the denominator of which
is the Option Repurchase Price, or (B) to the Owner, a certificate for the
Option Shares it is then so prohibited from repurchasing.
 
     (d) For purposes of this Section 7, a Repurchase Event shall be deemed to
have occurred (i) upon the consummation of any merger, consolidation or similar
transaction involving Issuer or any purchase, lease or other acquisition of all
or a substantial portion of the assets of Issuer, other than any such
transaction which would not constitute an Acquisition Transaction pursuant to
the provisos to Section 2(b)(i) hereof or (ii) upon the acquisition by any
person of beneficial ownership of 50% or more of the then outstanding shares of
Common Stock, provided that no such event shall constitute a Repurchase Event
unless a Subsequent Triggering Event shall have occurred prior to an Exercise
Termination Event. The parties hereto agree that Issuer's obligations to
repurchase the Option or Option Shares under this Section 7 shall not terminate
upon the occurrence of an Exercise Termination Event unless no Subsequent
Triggering Event shall have occurred prior to the occurrence of an Exercise
Termination Event.
 
     8. (a) In the event that prior to an Exercise Termination Event, Issuer
shall enter into an agreement (i) to consolidate with or merge into any person,
other than Grantee or one of its Subsidiaries, and shall not be the continuing
or surviving corporation of such consolidation or merger, (ii) to permit any
person, other than Grantee or one of its Subsidiaries, to merge into Issuer and
Issuer shall be the continuing or surviving corporation, but, in connection with
such merger, the then outstanding shares of Common Stock shall be changed into
or exchanged for stock or other securities of any other person or cash or any



other property or the then outstanding shares of Common Stock shall after such
merger represent less than 50% of the outstanding voting shares and voting share
equivalents of the merged company, or (iii) to sell or otherwise transfer all or
substantially all of its assets to any person, other than Grantee or one of its
Subsidiaries, then, and in each such case, the agreement governing such
transaction shall make proper provision so that the Option shall, upon the
consummation of any such transaction and upon the terms and conditions set forth
herein, be converted into, or exchanged for, an option (the "Substitute
Option"), at the election of the Holder, of either (x) the Acquiring Corporation
(as hereinafter defined) or (y) any person that controls the Acquiring
Corporation.
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     (b) The following terms have the meanings indicated:
 
          (1) "Acquiring Corporation" shall mean (i) the continuing or surviving
     corporation of a consolidation or merger with Issuer (if other than
     Issuer), (ii) Issuer in a merger in which Issuer is the continuing or
     surviving person, and (iii) the transferee of all or substantially all of
     Issuer's assets.
 
          (2) "Substitute Common Stock" shall mean the common stock issued by
     the issuer of the Substitute Option upon exercise of the Substitute Option.
 
          (3) "Assigned Value" shall mean the Market/Offer Price, as defined in
     Section 7.
 
          (4) "Average Price" shall mean the average closing price of a share of
     the Substitute Common Stock for the one year immediately preceding the
     consolidation, merger or sale in question, but in no event higher than the
     closing price of the shares of Substitute Common Stock on the day preceding
     such consolidation, merger or sale; provided that if Issuer is the issuer
     of the Substitute Option, the Average Price shall be computed with respect
     to a share of common stock issued by the person merging into Issuer or by
     any company which controls or is controlled by such person, as the Holder
     may elect.
 
     (c) The Substitute Option shall have the same terms as the Option,
provided, that if the terms of the Substitute Option cannot, for legal reasons,
be the same as the Option, such terms shall be as similar as possible and in no
event less advantageous to the Holder. The issuer of the Substitute Option shall
also enter into an agreement with the then Holder or Holders of the Substitute
Option in substantially the same form as this Agreement, which shall be
applicable to the Substitute Option.
 
     (d) The Substitute Option shall be exercisable for such number of shares of
Substitute Common Stock as is equal to the Assigned Value multiplied by the
number of shares of Common Stock for which the Option is then exercisable,
divided by the Average Price. The exercise price of the Substitute Option per
share of Substitute Common Stock shall then be equal to the Option Price
multiplied by a fraction, the numerator of which shall be the number of shares
of Common Stock for which the Option is then exercisable and the denominator of
which shall be the number of shares of Substitute Common Stock for which the
Substitute Option is exercisable.
 
     (e) In no event, pursuant to any of the foregoing paragraphs, shall the
Substitute Option be exercisable for more than 19.9% of the shares of Substitute
Common Stock outstanding prior to exercise of the Substitute Option. In the
event that the Substitute Option would be exercisable for more than 19.9% of the
shares of Substitute Common Stock outstanding prior to exercise but for this
clause (e), the issuer of the Substitute Option (the "Substitute Option Issuer")
shall make a cash payment to Holder equal to the excess of (i) the value of the
Substitute Option without giving effect to the limitation in this clause (e)
over (ii) the value of the Substitute Option after giving effect to the
limitation in this clause (e). This difference in value shall be determined by a
nationally recognized investment banking firm selected by the Holder or the
Owner, as the case may be, and reasonably acceptable to the Acquiring
Corporation.
 
     (f) Issuer shall not enter into any transaction described in subsection (a)
of this Section 8 unless the Acquiring Corporation and any person that controls
the Acquiring Corporation assume in writing all the obligations of Issuer
hereunder.
 
     9. (a) At the request of the holder of the Substitute Option (the
"Substitute Option Holder"), the Substitute Option Issuer shall repurchase the
Substitute Option from the Substitute Option Holder at a price (the "Substitute
Option Repurchase Price") equal to (x) the amount by which (i) the Highest
Closing Price (as hereinafter defined) exceeds (ii) the exercise price of the
Substitute Option, multiplied by the number of shares of Substitute Common Stock
for which the Substitute Option may then be exercised plus (y) Grantee's
reasonable out-of-pocket expenses (to the extent not previously reimbursed), and



at the request of the owner (the "Substitute Share Owner") of shares of
Substitute Common Stock (the "Substitute Shares"), the Substitute Option Issuer
shall repurchase the Substitute Shares at a price (the "Substitute Share
Repurchase Price") equal to (x) the Highest Closing Price multiplied by the
number of Substitute Shares so designated plus (y) Grantee's reasonable
Out-of-Pocket Expenses (to the extent not previously reimbursed). The term
"Highest Closing Price" shall mean the highest closing price for shares of
Substitute
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Common Stock within the six-month period immediately preceding the date the
Substitute Option Holder gives notice of the required repurchase of the
Substitute Option or the Substitute Share Owner gives notice of the required
repurchase of the Substitute Shares, as applicable.
 
     (b) The Substitute Option Holder and the Substitute Share Owner, as the
case may be, may exercise its respective right to require the Substitute Option
Issuer to repurchase the Substitute Option and the Substitute Shares pursuant to
this Section 9 by surrendering for such purpose to the Substitute Option Issuer,
at its principal office, the agreement for such Substitute Option (or, in the
absence of such an agreement, a copy of this Agreement) and certificates for
Substitute Shares accompanied by a written notice or notices stating that the
Substitute Option Holder or the Substitute Share Owner, as the case may be,
elects to require the Substitute Option Issuer to repurchase the Substitute
Option and/or the Substitute Shares in accordance with the provisions of this
Section 9. As promptly as practicable, and in any event within five business
days after the surrender of the Substitute Option and/or certificates
representing Substitute Shares and the receipt of such notice or notices
relating thereto, the Substitute Option Issuer shall deliver or cause to be
delivered to the Substitute Option Holder the Substitute Option Repurchase Price
and/or to the Substitute Share Owner the Substitute Share Repurchase Price
therefor or, in either case, the portion thereof which the Substitute Option
Issuer is not then prohibited under applicable law and regulation from so
delivering.
 
     (c) To the extent that the Substitute Option Issuer is prohibited under
applicable law or regulation from repurchasing the Substitute Option and/or the
Substitute Shares in part or in full, the Substitute Option Issuer following a
request for repurchase pursuant to this Section 9 shall immediately so notify
the Substitute Option Holder and/or the Substitute Share Owner and thereafter
deliver or cause to be delivered, from time to time, to the Substitute Option
Holder and/or the Substitute Share Owner, as appropriate, the portion of the
Substitute Share Repurchase Price, respectively, which it is no longer
prohibited from delivering, within five business days after the date on which
the Substitute Option Issuer is no longer so prohibited; provided, however, that
if the Substitute Option Issuer is at any time after delivery of a notice of
repurchase pursuant to subsection (b) of this Section 9 prohibited under
applicable law or regulation from delivering to the Substitute Option Holder
and/or the Substitute Share Owner, as appropriate, the Substitute Option
Repurchase Price and the Substitute Share Repurchase Price, respectively, in
full (and the Substitute Option Issuer shall use its best efforts to obtain all
required regulatory and legal approvals, in each case as promptly as practicable
in order to accomplish such repurchase), the Substitute Option Holder or
Substitute Share Owner may revoke its notice of repurchase of the Substitute
Option or the Substitute Shares either in whole or to the extent of the
prohibition, whereupon, in the latter case, the Substitute Option Issuer shall
promptly (i) deliver to the Substitute Option Holder or Substitute Share Owner,
as appropriate, that portion of the Substitute Option Repurchase Price or the
Substitute Share Repurchase Price that the Substitute Option Issuer is not
prohibited from delivering; and (ii) deliver, as appropriate, either (A) to the
Substitute Option Holder, a new Substitute Option evidencing the right of the
Substitute Option Holder to purchase that number of shares of the Substitute
Common Stock obtained by multiplying the number of shares of the Substitute
Common Stock for which the surrendered Substitute Option was exercisable at the
time of delivery of the notice of repurchase by a fraction, the numerator of
which is the Substitute Option Repurchase Price less the portion thereof
theretofore delivered to the Substitute Option Holder and the denominator of
which is the Substitute Option Repurchase Price, or (B) to the Substitute Share
Owner, a certificate for the Substitute Common Shares it is then so prohibited
from repurchasing.
 
     10. The 90-day period for exercise of certain rights under Sections 2, 6, 7
and 13 shall be extended: (i) to the extent necessary to obtain all regulatory
approvals for the exercise of such rights, and for the expiration of all
statutory waiting periods; and (ii) to the extent necessary to avoid liability
under Section 16(b) of the 1934 Act by reason of such exercise.
 
     11. Issuer hereby represents and warrants to Grantee as follows:
 
          (a) Issuer has full corporate power and authority to execute and
     deliver this Agreement and to consummate the transactions contemplated
     hereby. The execution and delivery of this Agreement and the consummation



     of the transactions contemplated hereby have been duly and validly
     authorized by the Board of Directors of Issuer and no other corporate
     proceedings on the part of Issuer are necessary to
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     authorize this Agreement or to consummate the transactions so contemplated.
     This Agreement has been duly and validly executed and delivered by Issuer.
 
          (b) Subject to Section 3, Issuer has taken all necessary corporate
     action to authorize and reserve and to permit it to issue, and at all times
     from the date hereof through the termination of this Agreement in
     accordance with its terms will have reserved for issuance upon the exercise
     of the Option, that number of shares of Common Stock equal to the maximum
     number of shares of Common Stock at any time and from time to time issuable
     hereunder, and all such shares, upon issuance pursuant hereto, will be duly
     authorized, validly issued, fully paid, nonassessable, and will be
     delivered free and clear of all claims, liens, encumbrance and security
     interests and not subject to any preemptive rights.
 
          (c) Issuer has taken all action (including if required redeeming all
     of the Rights or amending or terminating the Rights Agreement) so that the
     entering into of this Option Agreement, the acquisition of shares of Common
     Stock hereunder and the other transactions contemplated hereby do not and
     will not result in the grant of any rights to any person under the Rights
     Agreement or enable or require the Rights to be exercised, distributed or
     triggered.
 
     12. Grantee hereby represents and warrants to Issuer that:
 
          (a) Grantee has all requisite corporate power and authority to enter
     into this Agreement and, subject to any approvals or consents referred to
     herein, to consummate the transactions contemplated hereby. The execution
     and delivery of this Agreement and the consummation of the transactions
     contemplated hereby have been duly authorized by all necessary corporate
     action on the part of Grantee. This Agreement has been duly executed and
     delivered by Grantee.
 
          (b) The Option is not being, and any shares of Common Stock or other
     securities acquired by Grantee upon exercise of the Option will not be,
     acquired with a view to the public distribution thereof and will not be
     transferred or otherwise disposed of except in a transaction registered or
     exempt from registration under the Securities Act.
 
     13. Neither of the parties hereto may assign any of its rights or
obligations under this Option Agreement or the Option created hereunder to any
other person, without the express written consent of the other party, except
that in the event a Subsequent Triggering Event shall have occurred prior to an
Exercise Termination Event, Grantee, subject to the express provisions hereof,
may assign in whole or in part its rights and obligations hereunder within 90
days following such Subsequent Triggering Event (or such later period as
provided in Section 10); provided, however, that until the date 15 days
following the date on which the Federal Reserve Board approves an application by
Grantee under the BHCA to acquire the shares of Common Stock subject to the
Option, Grantee may not assign its rights under the Option except in (i) a
widely dispersed public distribution, (ii) a private placement in which no one
party acquires the right to purchase in excess of 2% of the voting shares of
Issuer, (iii) an assignment to a single party (e.g., a broker or investment
banker) for the purpose of conducting a widely dispersed public distribution on
Grantee's behalf, or (iv) any other manner approved by the Federal Reserve
Board.
 
     14. Each of Grantee and Issuer will use its best efforts to make all
filings with, and to obtain consents of, all third parties and governmental
authorities necessary to the consummation of the transactions contemplated by
this Agreement, including without limitation making application to list the
shares of Common Stock issuable hereunder on the New York Stock Exchange upon
official notice of issuance and applying to the Federal Reserve Board under the
BHCA for approval to acquire the shares issuable hereunder, but Grantee shall
not be obligated to apply to state banking authorities for approval to acquire
the shares of Common Stock issuable hereunder until such time, if ever, as it
deems appropriate to do so.
 
     15. The parties hereto acknowledge that damages would be an inadequate
remedy for a breach of this Agreement by either party hereto and that the
obligations of the parties hereto shall be enforceable by either party hereto
through injunctive or other equitable relief.
 
     16. If any term, provision, covenant or restriction contained in this
Agreement is held by a court or a federal or state regulatory agency of
competent jurisdiction to be invalid, void or unenforceable, the remainder
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of the terms, provisions and covenants and restrictions contained in this
Agreement shall remain in full force and effect, and shall in no way be
affected, impaired or invalidated. If for any reason such court or regulatory
agency determines that the Holder is not permitted to acquire, or Issuer is not
permitted to repurchase pursuant to Section 7, the full number of shares of
Common Stock provided in Section 1(a) hereof (as adjusted pursuant to Section
1(b) or 5 hereof), it is the express intention of Issuer to allow the Holder to
acquire or to require Issuer to repurchase such lesser number of shares as may
be permissible, without any amendment or modification hereof.
 
     17. All notices, requests, claims, demands and other communications
hereunder shall be deemed to have been duly given when delivered in person, by
cable, telegram, telecopy or telex, or by registered or certified mail (postage
prepaid, return receipt requested) at the respective addresses of the parties
set forth in the Merger Agreement.
 
     18. This Agreement shall be governed by and construed in accordance with
the laws of the State of North Carolina, regardless of the laws that might
otherwise govern under applicable principles of conflicts of laws thereof.
 
     19. This Agreement may be executed in two or more counterparts, each of
which shall be deemed to be an original, but all of which shall constitute one
and the same agreement.
 
     20. Except as otherwise expressly provided herein, each of the parties
hereto shall bear and pay all costs and expenses incurred by it or on its behalf
in connection with the transactions contemplated hereunder, including fees and
expenses of its own financial consultants, investment bankers, accountants and
counsel.
 
     21. Except as otherwise expressly provided herein or in the Merger
Agreement, this Agreement contains the entire agreement between the parties with
respect to the transactions contemplated hereunder and supersedes all prior
arrangements or understandings with respect thereof, written or oral. The terms
and conditions of this Agreement shall inure to the benefit of and be binding
upon the parties hereto and their respective successors and permitted assigns.
Nothing in this Agreement, expressed or implied, is intended to confer upon any
party, other than the parties hereto, and their respective successors except as
assigns, any rights, remedies, obligations or liabilities under or by reason of
this Agreement, except as expressly provided herein.
 
     22. Capitalized terms used in this Agreement and not defined herein shall
have the meanings assigned thereto in the Merger Agreement.
 
     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, each of the parties has caused this Agreement to be
executed on its behalf by its officers thereunto duly authorized, all as of the
date first above written.
 
<TABLE>
<S>                                  <C>
NATIONSBANK CORPORATION              BANKAMERICA CORPORATION
 
By: /s/ HUGH L. MCCOLL, JR.          By: /s/ DAVID A. COULTER
    ------------------------------       ---------------------------------------
    Name:  Hugh L. McColl, Jr.           Name:  David A. Coulter
    Title: Chief Executive Officer       Title: Chairman of the Board, President
                                                and Chief Executive Officer
</TABLE>
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                           [MERRILL LYNCH LETTERHEAD]
 
                                                                  August 4, 1998
Board of Directors
NationsBank Corporation
100 North Tryon
Charlotte, NC 28255
 
Members of the Board:
 
     We understand that NationsBank Corporation ("NationsBank") and BankAmerica
Corporation ("BankAmerica") have entered into an Agreement and Plan of
Reorganization (the "Agreement"), dated April 10, 1998, pursuant to which



NationsBank will be merged with and into a newly formed subsidiary of
NationsBank incorporated in Delaware ("NationsBank (DE)") and, thereafter
BankAmerica is to be merged with and into NationsBank (DE) (collectively, such
mergers are referred to herein as the "Merger"). Pursuant to the Merger, each
outstanding share of NationsBank's common stock, no par value (the "NationsBank
Shares"), other than shares with respect to which dissenter's rights have been
properly demanded ("Dissenting Shares"), will be converted into one share of the
common stock, no par value, of NationsBank (DE) (the "NationsBank (DE) Shares"),
each outstanding share of NationsBank's 7% Cumulative Redeemable Preferred
Stock, Series B (other than Dissenting Shares), will be converted into the right
to receive one share of 7% Cumulative Redeemable Preferred Stock, Series B, of
NationsBank (DE), each outstanding share of NationsBank's ESOP Convertible
Preferred Stock, Series C (other than Dissenting Shares), will be converted into
the right to receive one share of ESOP Convertible Preferred Stock, Series C, of
NationsBank (DE), each outstanding share of NationsBank's $2.50 Cumulative
Convertible Preferred Stock, Series BB (other than Dissenting Shares), will be
converted into the right to receive one share of $2.50 Cumulative Convertible
Preferred Stock, Series BB, of NationsBank (DE), each outstanding share of
BankAmerica's common stock, par value $1.5625 per share (the "BankAmerica
Shares") other than certain shares held in treasury and shares held by
NationsBank or BankAmerica or any of their respective subsidiaries (subject to
certain exceptions set forth in the Agreement) (the "Excluded Shares"), will be
converted into the right to receive 1.1316 shares (the "Exchange Ratio") of
NationsBank (DE) Shares, each outstanding share of BankAmerica's Cumulative
Adjustable Preferred Stock, Series A (other than Excluded Shares), will be
converted into the right to receive one share of Cumulative Adjustable Preferred
Stock, Series A, of NationsBank (DE) and each outstanding share of BankAmerica's
Cumulative Adjustable Preferred Stock Series B (other than Excluded Shares),
will be converted into the right to receive one share of Cumulative Adjustable
Preferred Stock, Series D, of NationsBank (DE), all as set forth more fully in
the Agreement.
 
     You have asked us whether, in our opinion, the Exchange Ratio is fair to
the shareholders of NationsBank from a financial point of view.
 
     In arriving at the opinion set forth below, we have, among other things:
 
          (1) Reviewed certain publicly available business and financial
     information relating to BankAmerica and NationsBank that we deemed to be
     relevant;
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          (2) Reviewed certain information, including financial forecasts,
     relating to the respective businesses, earnings, assets, liabilities and
     prospects of BankAmerica and NationsBank furnished to us by senior
     management of BankAmerica and NationsBank as well as the amount and timing
     of the cost savings and related expenses expected to result from the Merger
     furnished to us by senior management of BankAmerica and NationsBank (the
     "Expected Synergies");
 
          (3) Conducted discussions with members of senior management of
     BankAmerica and NationsBank concerning the matters described in clauses (1)
     and (2), including the respective businesses, prospects, regulatory
     condition and contingencies of BankAmerica and NationsBank before and after
     giving effect to the Merger and the Expected Synergies;
 
          (4) Reviewed the market prices and valuation multiples for the
     BankAmerica Shares and the NationsBank Shares and compared them with those
     of certain publicly traded companies which we deemed to be relevant;
 
          (5) Reviewed the results of operations of BankAmerica and NationsBank
     and compared them with those of certain publicly traded companies which we
     deemed to be relevant;
 
          (6) Compared the proposed financial terms of the Merger with the
     financial terms of certain other transactions which we deemed to be
     relevant;
 
          (7) Reviewed the potential pro forma impact of the Merger;
 
          (8) Reviewed the Agreement dated April 10, 1998; and
 
          (9) Reviewed such other financial studies and analyses and took into
     account such other matters as we deemed necessary under the circumstances,
     including our assessment of general economic, market and monetary
     conditions.
 
     In preparing our opinion, we have assumed and relied on the accuracy and
completeness of all information supplied or otherwise made available to us,
discussed with or reviewed by or for us, or publicly available, and we have not
assumed responsibility for independently verifying such information or
undertaken an independent evaluation or appraisal of the assets or liabilities



of BankAmerica or NationsBank or been furnished any such evaluation or
appraisal. We are not experts in the evaluation of allowances for loan losses,
and we have neither made an independent evaluation of the adequacy of the
allowance for loan losses of BankAmerica or NationsBank, nor reviewed any
individual credit files relating to BankAmerica or NationsBank, and, as a
result, we have assumed that the aggregate allowance for loan losses for both
BankAmerica and NationsBank is adequate to cover such losses and will be
adequate on a pro forma basis for the combined entity. In addition, we have not
assumed any obligation to conduct, nor have we conducted, any physical
inspection of the properties or facilities of BankAmerica or NationsBank. With
respect to the financial forecast information and Expected Synergies furnished
to or discussed with us by BankAmerica or NationsBank, we have assumed that they
have been reasonably prepared and reflect the best currently available estimates
and judgements of the senior management of BankAmerica and NationsBank as to the
future financial performance of BankAmerica, NationsBank or the combined entity,
as the case may be, and the Expected Synergies. We have further assumed that the
Merger will be accounted for as a pooling-of-interests under generally accepted
accounting principles and that it will qualify as a tax-free reorganization for
U.S. federal income tax purposes.
 
     Our opinion is necessarily based upon market, economic and other conditions
as in effect, and on the information made available to us as of, the date
hereof. For the purposes of rendering this opinion, we have assumed, in all
respects material to our analysis, that the representations and warranties of
each party in the Agreement and all related documents and instruments
(collectively, the "Documents") contained therein are true and correct, that
each party to the Documents will perform all of the covenants and agreements
required to be performed by such party under such Documents, and that all
conditions to the consummation of the
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Merger will be satisfied without waiver thereof. We have also assumed that in
the course of obtaining the necessary regulatory or other consents or approvals
(contractual or otherwise) for the Merger, no restrictions, including any
divestiture requirements or amendment or modifications, will be imposed that
will have a material adverse affect on the contemplated benefits of the Merger,
including the Expected Synergies.
 
     We have been retained by the Board of Directors of NationsBank to act as
financial advisor to NationsBank in connection with the Merger and will receive
a fee for our services, a significant portion of which is contingent upon the
consummation of the Merger. In addition, NationsBank has agreed to indemnify us
for certain liabilities arising out of our engagement. We have in the past two
years provided financial advisory, investment banking and other services to
BankAmerica and NationsBank and received customary fees for the rendering of
such services. In the ordinary course of our securities business, we also may
actively trade debt and/or equity securities of BankAmerica and NationsBank and
their respective affiliates for our own account and the accounts of our
customers, and we therefore may from time to time hold a long or short position
in such securities.
 
     This opinion is for the use and benefit of the Board of Directors of
NationsBank. Our opinion does not address the merits of the underlying decision
by NationsBank to engage in the Merger and does not constitute a recommendation
to any shareholder as to how such shareholder should vote on the proposed
Merger.
 
     We are not expressing any opinion herein as to the prices at which
NationsBank Shares will trade following the announcement of the Merger or the
prices at which NationsBank (DE) Shares will trade following the consummation of
the Merger.
 
     On the basis of and subject to the foregoing, we are of the opinion that,
as the date hereof, the Exchange Ratio is fair to the shareholders of
NationsBank from a financial point of view.
 
                                 Very truly yours,
 
                                 MERRILL LYNCH, PIERCE, FENNER & SMITH
                                              INCORPORATED
 
                                 /s/
                                  MERRILL LYNCH, PIERCE, FENNER & SMITH
                                             INCORPORATED
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- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------
 
(GOLDMAN, SACHS & CO. LETTERHEAD)
 
                                                           (GOLDMAN, SACHS LOGO)
 
- --------------------------------------------------------------------------------
 
August 4, 1998
 
Board of Directors
BankAmerica Corporation
555 California Street
San Francisco, California 94104
 
Ladies and Gentlemen:
 
     You have requested our opinion as to the fairness from a financial point of
view to the holders of the outstanding shares of Common Stock, par value $1.5625
per share (the "Company Shares"), of BankAmerica Corporation (the "Company") of
the exchange ratio of 1.1316 shares of common stock, without par value, (the
"NationsBank Shares") of NationsBank Corporation ("NationsBank") to be received
for each Company Share (the "Exchange Ratio") pursuant to the merger (the
"Merger") contemplated by the Agreement and Plan of Reorganization by and
between the Company and NationsBank dated as of April 10, 1998 (the
"Agreement").
 
     Goldman, Sachs & Co., as part of its investment banking business, is
continually engaged in the valuation of businesses and their securities in
connection with mergers and acquisitions, negotiated underwritings, competitive
biddings, secondary distributions of listed and unlisted securities, private
placements and valuations for estate, corporate and other purposes. We are
familiar with the Company having provided certain investment banking services to
the Company from time to time including having acted as a lead manager of the
initial public offering of BA Merchant Services, Inc. in December 1996, as
financial advisor in connection with the sale of BankAmerica Housing Services
announced in April 1998, as financial advisor in connection with the sale of
BancAmerica Robertson Stephens announced in May 1998, as lead or co-manager of
selected senior and subordinated debt and capital securities offerings with
varying maturities and coupons and having acted as its financial advisor in
connection with, and having participated in certain of the negotiations leading
to, the Agreement. We also have provided certain investment banking services to
NationsBank from time to time including having acted as financial advisor to
NationsBank in its acquisition of Barnett Banks, Inc. and as lead or co-manager
of selected senior and subordinated debt offerings with varying maturities and
coupons. We may provide investment banking services to NationsBank in the
future.
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BankAmerica Corporation
August 4, 1998
Page Two
     In connection with this opinion, we have reviewed, among other things, the
Registration Statement on Form S-4 of NationsBank dated August 4, 1998 which
includes the Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus relating to the Merger; the
Agreement; Annual Reports to Stockholders and Annual Reports on Form 10-K of the
Company and NationsBank for the five years ended December 31, 1997; certain
interim reports to stockholders and Quarterly Reports on Form 10-Q of the
Company and NationsBank; certain other communications from the Company and
NationsBank to their respective stockholders; and certain internal financial
analyses and forecasts for the Company and NationsBank prepared by their
respective managements including forecasts of certain cost savings (the
"Synergies") expected to be achieved as a result of the Merger. We also have
held discussions with members of the senior management of the Company and
NationsBank regarding the strategic rationale for, and the potential benefits
of, the Merger and the past and current business operations, regulatory
relationships, financial condition and future prospects of their respective
companies. In addition, we have reviewed the reported price and trading activity
for the Company Shares and the NationsBank Shares, compared certain financial
and stock market information for the Company and NationsBank with similar
information for certain other companies the securities of which are publicly
traded, reviewed the financial terms of certain recent business combinations in
the commercial banking industry specifically and in other industries generally
and performed such other studies and analyses as we considered appropriate.
 
     We have relied upon the accuracy and completeness of all of the financial
and other information reviewed by us and have assumed such accuracy and
completeness for purposes of rendering this opinion. In that regard, we have
assumed, with your consent, that the financial forecasts, including, without
limitation, the Synergies and projections regarding under-performing and
non-performing assets and net charge-offs have been reasonably prepared on a



basis reflecting the best currently available judgments and estimates of the
Company and NationsBank and that such forecasts will be realized in the amounts
and at the times contemplated thereby. We are not experts in the evaluation of
loan and lease portfolios for purposes of assessing the adequacy of the
allowances for losses with respect thereto and have assumed, with your consent,
that such allowances for each of the Company and NationsBank are in the
aggregate adequate to cover all such losses. In addition, we have not reviewed
individual credit files nor have we made an independent evaluation or appraisal
of the assets and liabilities of the Company, NationsBank or any of their
subsidiaries and we have not been furnished with any such evaluation or
appraisal. We also have assumed, with your consent, that the Merger will be
accounted for as a pooling of interests under generally accepted accounting
principles and that obtaining any necessary regulatory approvals and third party
consents for the Merger or otherwise will not have an adverse effect on the
Company, NationsBank or the combined company pursuant to the Merger.
 
     Our advisory services and the opinion expressed herein are provided for the
information and assistance of the Board of Directors of the Company in
connection with its consideration of the Merger and such opinion does not
constitute a recommendation as to how any holder of Company Shares should vote
with respect to such transaction.
 
     Based upon and subject to the foregoing and based upon such other matters
as we consider relevant, it is our opinion that as of the date hereof the
Exchange Ratio pursuant to the Agreement is fair from a financial point of view
to the holders of Company Shares.
 
Very truly yours,
 
/s/ Goldman, Sachs & Co.
- ---------------------------------------------------------
GOLDMAN, SACHS & CO.
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                                                                      APPENDIX G
 
                                  ARTICLE 13.
 
                              DISSENTERS' RIGHTS.
            PART 1. RIGHT TO DISSENT AND OBTAIN PAYMENT FOR SHARES.
 
SS. 55-13-01. DEFINITIONS.
 
In this Article:
 
     (1) "Corporation" means the issuer of the shares held by a dissenter before
the corporate action, or the surviving or acquiring corporation by merger or
share exchange of that issuer.
 
     (2) "Dissenter" means a shareholder who is entitled to dissent from
corporate action under G.S. 55-13-02 and who exercises that right when and in
the manner required by G.S. 55-13-20 through 55-13-28.
 
     (3) "Fair value", with respect to a dissenter's shares, means the value of
the shares immediately before the effectuation of the corporate action to which
the dissenter objects, excluding any appreciation or depreciation in
anticipation of the corporate action unless exclusion would be inequitable.
 
     (4) "Interest" means interest from the effective date of the corporate
action until the date of payment, at a rate that is fair and equitable under all
the circumstances, giving due consideration to the rate currently paid by the
corporation on its principal bank loans, if any, but not less than the rate
provided in G.S. 24-l.
 
     (5) "Record shareholder" means the person in whose name shares are
registered in the records of a corporation or the beneficial owner of shares to
the extent of the rights granted by a nominee certificate on file with a
corporation.
 
     (6) "Beneficial shareholder" means the person who is a beneficial owner of
shares held in a voting trust or by a nominee as the record shareholder.
 
     (7) "Shareholder" means the record shareholder or the beneficial
shareholder. (1925, c. 77, s. 1; 1943, c. 270; G.S., s. 55-167; 1955, c. 1371,
s. 1; 1969, c. 751. s. 39; 1973, c. 469, ss. 36, 37; 1989, c. 265, s. 1.)
 
SS. 55-13-02. RIGHT TO DISSENT.
 
     (a) In addition to any rights granted under Article 9, a shareholder is
entitled to dissent from, and obtain payment of the fair value of his shares in
the event of, any of the following corporate actions:
 



          (1) Consummation of a plan of merger to which the corporation (other
     than a parent corporation in a merger under G.S. 55-11-04) is a party
     unless (i) approval by the shareholders of that corporation is not required
     under G.S. 55-1l-03(g) or (ii) such shares are then redeemable by the
     corporation at a price not greater than the cash to be received in exchange
     for such shares;
 
          (2) Consummation of a plan of share exchange to which the corporation
     is a party as the corporation whose shares will be acquired, unless such
     shares are then redeemable by the corporation at a price not greater than
     the cash to be received in exchange for such shares;
 
          (3) Consummation of a sale or exchange of all, or substantially all,
     of the property of the corporation other than as permitted by G.S.
     55-12-01, including a sale in dissolution, but not including a sale
     pursuant to court order or a sale pursuant to a plan by which all or
     substantially all of the net proceeds of the sale will be distributed in
     cash to the shareholders within one year after the date of sale;
 
          (4) An amendment of the articles of incorporation that materially and
     adversely affects rights in respect of a dissenter's shares because it (i)
     alters or abolishes a preferential right of the shares; (ii) creates,
     alters, or abolishes a right in respect of redemption, including a
     provision respecting a sinking fund for the redemption or repurchase, of
     the shares; (iii) alters or abolishes a preemptive right of the
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     holder of the shares to acquire shares or other securities; (iv) excludes
     or limits the right of the shares to vote on any matter, or to cumulate
     votes; (v) reduces the number of shares owned by the shareholder to a
     fraction of a share if the fractional share so created is to be acquired
     for cash under G.S. 55-6-04; or (vi) changes the corporation into a
     nonprofit corporation or cooperative organization;
 
          (5) Any corporate action taken pursuant to a shareholder vote to the
     extent the articles of incorporation, bylaws, or a resolution of the board
     of directors provides that voting or nonvoting shareholders are entitled to
     dissent and obtain payment for their shares.
 
     (b) A shareholder entitled to dissent and obtain payment for his shares
under this Article may not challenge the corporate action creating his
entitlement, including without limitation a merger solely or partly in exchange
for cash or other property, unless the action is unlawful or fraudulent with
respect to the shareholder or the corporation.
 
     (c) Notwithstanding any other provision of this Article, there shall be no
right of dissent in favor of holders of shares of any class or series which, at
the record date fixed to determine the shareholders entitled to receive notice
of and to vote at the meeting at which the plan of merger or share exchange or
the sale or exchange of property is to be acted on, were (i) listed on a
national securities exchange or (ii) held by at least 2,000 record shareholders,
unless in either case:
 
          (1) The articles of incorporation of the corporation issuing the
     shares provide otherwise;
 
          (2) In the case of a plan of merger or share exchange, the holders of
     the class or series are required under the plan of merger or share exchange
     to accept for the shares anything except:
 
             a. Cash;
 
             b. Shares, or shares and cash in lieu of fractional shares of the
        surviving or acquiring corporation, or of any other corporation which,
        at the record date fixed to determine the shareholders entitled to
        receive notice of and vote at the meeting at which the plan of merger or
        share exchange is to be acted on, were either listed subject to notice
        of issuance on a national securities exchange or held of record by at
        least 2,000 record shareholders; or
 
             c. A combination of cash and shares as set forth in
        sub-subdivisions a. and b. of this subdivision.
 
(1925, c. 77, s. 1; c. 235; 1929, c. 269; 1939, c. 279; 1943, c. 270; G.S., ss.
55-26, 55-167; 1955, c. 1371, s. 1; 1959, c. 1316, ss. 30, 31; 1969, c. 751, ss.
36, 39; 1973, c. 469, ss. 36, 37; c. 476, s. 193; 1989, c. 265, s. 1; 1989 (Reg.
Sess., 1990), c. 1024, s. 12.18; 1991, c. 645, s. 12, 1997-202, s. 1.)
 
SS. 55-13-03. DISSENT BY NOMINEES AND BENEFICIAL OWNERS.
 
     (a) A record shareholder may assert dissenters' rights as to fewer than all
the shares registered in his name only if he dissents with respect to all shares



beneficially owned by any one person and notifies the corporation in writing of
the name and address of each person on whose behalf he asserts dissenters'
rights. The rights of a partial dissenter under this subsection are determined
as if the shares as to which he dissents and his other shares were registered in
the names of different shareholders.
 
     (b) A beneficial shareholder may assert dissenters' rights as to shares
held on his behalf only if:
 
          (1) He submits to the corporation the record shareholder's written
     consent to the dissent not later than the time the beneficial shareholder
     asserts dissenters' rights; and
 
          (2) He does so with respect to all shares of which he is the
     beneficial shareholder. (1925, c. 77, s. 1; 1943, ss. c. 270; G.S., s.
     55-167; 1955, c. 1371, s. 1; 1969, c. 751, s. 39; 1973, c. 469, ss. 36, 37;
     1988, c. 265, s. 1.)
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SS. 55-13-04 TO 55-13-19. Reserved for future codification purposes.
 
             PART 2. PROCEDURES FOR EXERCISE OF DISSENTERS' RIGHTS.
 
SS. 55-13-20. NOTICE OF DISSENTERS' RIGHTS.
 
     (a) If proposed corporate action creating dissenters' rights under G.S.
55-13-02 is submitted to a vote at a shareholders' meeting, the meeting notice
must state that shareholders are or may be entitled to assert dissenters' rights
under this Article and be accompanied by a copy of this Article.
 
     (b) If corporate action creating dissenters' rights under G.S. 55-13-02 is
taken without a vote of shareholders, the corporation shall no later than 10
days thereafter notify in writing all shareholders entitled to assert
dissenters' rights that the action was taken and send them the dissenters'
notice described in G.S. 55-13-22.
 
     (c) If a corporation fails to comply with the requirements of this section,
such failure shall not invalidate any corporate action taken; but any
shareholder may recover from the corporation any damage which he suffered from
such failure in a civil action brought in his own name within three years after
the taking of the corporate action creating dissenters' rights under G.S.
55-13-02 unless he voted for such corporate action. (1925, c. 77, s. 1; c. 235;
1929, c. 269; 1939, c. 5; c. 279; 1943, c. 270, G.S., ss. 55-26, 55-165, 55-167,
1955, c. 1371, s. 1; 1969, c. 751, s. 39; 1973, c. 469, ss. 36, 37; 1989, c.
265, s. 1.)
 
SS. 55-13-21. NOTICE OF INTENT TO DEMAND PAYMENT.
 
     (a) If proposed corporate action creating dissenters' rights under G.S.
55-13-02 is submitted to a vote at a shareholders' meeting, a shareholder who
wishes to assert dissenters' rights:
 
          (1) Must give to the corporation, and the corporation must actually
     receive, before the vote is taken written notice of his intent to demand
     payment for his shares if the proposed action is effectuated; and
 
          (2) Must not vote his shares in favor of the proposed action.
 
     (b) A shareholder who does not satisfy the requirements of subsection (a)
is not entitled to payment for his shares under this Article. (1925, c. 77, s.
1; 1943, c. 270; G.S., s. 55-167; 1955, c. 1371, s. 1; 1969, c. 751, s. 39;
1973, c. 469, ss. 36, 37; 1989, c. 265, s. 1.)
 
SS. 55-13-22. DISSENTERS' NOTICE.
 
     (a) If proposed corporate action creating dissenters' rights under G.S.
55-13-02 is authorized at a shareholders' meeting, the corporation shall mail by
registered or certified mail, return receipt requested, a written dissenters'
notice to all shareholders who satisfied the requirements of G.S. 55-13-21.
 
     (b) The dissenters' notice must be sent no later than 10 days after
shareholder approval, or if no shareholder approval is required, after the
approval of the board of directors, of the corporate action creating dissenters'
rights under G.S. 55-13-02, and must:
 
          (1) State where the payment demand must be sent and where and when
     certificates for certificated shares must be deposited;
 
          (2) Inform holders of uncertificated shares to what extent transfer of
     the shares will be restricted after the payment demand is received;
 
          (3) Supply a form for demanding payment;



 
          (4) Set a date by which the corporation must receive the payment
     demand, which date may not be fewer than 30 nor more than 60 days after the
     date the subsection (a) notice is mailed; and
 
                                                                      APPENDIX G
 
                                       G-3
 
          (5) Be accompanied by a copy of this Article. (1925, c. 77, s. 1;
     1943, c. 270; G.S., s. 55-167; 1955, c. 1371, s. 1; 1969, c. 751, s. 39;
     1973, c. 469, ss. 36, 37; 1989, c. 265, s. 1; 1997-485, s. 4.)
 
SS. 55-13-23. DUTY TO DEMAND PAYMENT.
 
     (a) A shareholder sent a dissenters' notice described in G.S. 55-13-22 must
demand payment and deposit his share certificates in accordance with the terms
of the notice.
 
     (b) The shareholder who demands payment and deposits his share certificates
under subsection (a) retains all other rights of a shareholder until these
rights are cancelled or modified by the taking of the proposed corporate action.
 
     (c) A shareholder who does not demand payment or deposit his share
certificates where required, each by the date set in the dissenters' notice, is
not entitled to payment for his shares under this Article. (1925, c. 77, s. 1;
1943, c. 270; G.S., s. 55-167; 1955, c. 1371, s. 1; 1969, c. 751, s. 39; 1973,
c. 469, ss. 36, 37; 1989, c. 265, s. 1.)
 
SS. 55-13-24. SHARE RESTRICTIONS.
 
     (a) The corporation may restrict the transfer of uncertificated shares from
the date the demand for their payment is received until the proposed corporate
action is taken or the restrictions released under G.S. 55-13-26.
 
     (b) The person for whom dissenters' rights are asserted as to
uncertificated shares retains all other rights of a shareholder until these
rights are cancelled or modified by the taking of the proposed corporate action.
(1925, c. 77, s. 1; 1943, c. 270; G.S., s. 55-167; 1955, c. 1371, s. 1; 1969, c.
751, s. 39; 1973, c. 469, ss. 36, 37; 1989, c. 265, s. 1.)
 
SS. 55-13-25. PAYMENT.
 
     (a) As soon as the proposed corporate action is taken, or within 30 days
after receipt of a payment demand, the corporation shall pay each dissenter who
complied with G.S. 55-13-23 the amount the corporation estimates to be the fair
value of his shares, plus interest accrued to the date of payment.
 
     (b) The payment shall be accompanied by:
 
          (1) The corporation's most recent available balance sheet as of the
     end of a fiscal year ending not more than 16 months before the date of
     payment, an income statement for that year, a statement of cash flows for
     that year, and the latest available interim financial statements, if any;
 
          (2) An explanation of how the corporation estimated the fair value of
     the shares;
 
          (3) An explanation of how the interest was calculated;
 
          (4) A statement of the dissenter's right to demand payment under G.S.
     55-13-28; and
 
          (5) A copy of this Article. (1925, c. 77, s. 1; 1943, c. 270; G.S., s.
     55-167; 1955, c. 1371, s. 1; 1969, c. 751, s. 39; 1973, c. 469, ss. 36, 37;
     1989, c. 265, s. 1; c. 770, s. 69; 1997-202, s. 2.)
 
SS. 55-13-26. FAILURE TO TAKE ACTION.
 
     (a) If the corporation does not take the proposed action within 60 days
after the date set for demanding payment and depositing share certificates, the
corporation shall return the deposited certificates and release the transfer
restrictions imposed on uncertificated shares.
 
     (b) If after returning deposited certificates and releasing transfer
restrictions, the corporation takes the proposed action, it must send a new
dissenters' notice under G.S. 55-13-22 and repeat the payment demand procedure.
(1925, c. 77 s. 1; 1943; c. 270; G.S., s. 55-167; 1955, c. 1371, s. 1; 1969, c.
751, s. 39; 1973, c. 469, ss. 36, 37; 1989, c. 265, s. 1.)
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SS. 55-13-27. Reserved for future codification purposes.



 
SS. 55-13-28. PROCEDURE IF SHAREHOLDER DISSATISFIED WITH CORPORATION'S PAYMENT
OR FAILURE TO PERFORM.
 
     (a) A dissenter may notify the corporation in writing of his own estimate
of the fair value of his shares and amount of interest due, and demand payment
of the amount in excess of the payment by the corporation under G.S. 55-13-25
for the fair value of his shares and interest due, if:
 
          (1) The dissenter believes that the amount paid under G.S. 55-13-25 is
     less than the fair value of his shares or that the interest due is
     incorrectly calculated;
 
          (2) The corporation fails to make payment under G.S. 55-13-25; or
 
          (3) The corporation, having failed to take the proposed action, does
     not return the deposited certificates or release the transfer restrictions
     imposed on uncertificated shares within 60 days after the date set for
     demanding payment.
 
     (b) A dissenter waives his right to demand payment under this section
unless he notifies the corporation of his demand in writing (i) under
subdivision (a)(1) within 30 days after the corporation made payment for his
shares or (ii) under subdivisions (a)(2) and (a)(3) within 30 days after the
corporation has failed to perform timely. A dissenter who fails to notify the
corporation of his demand under subsection (a) within such 30-day period shall
be deemed to have withdrawn his dissent and demand for payment. (1925, c. 77, s.
1; 1943, c. 270; G.S., s. 55-167; 1955, c. 1371, s. 1; 1969, c. 751, s. 39;
1973, c. 469. ss. 36, 37; 1989, c. 265, s. 1; 1997-202, s. 3.)
 
SS. 55-13-29. Restricted for future codification purposes.
 
                     PART 3. JUDICIAL APPRAISAL OF SHARES.
 
SS. 55-13-30. COURT ACTION.
 
     (A) (SEE EDITOR'S NOTE) If a demand for payment under G.S. 55-13-28 remains
unsettled, the dissenter may commence a proceeding within 60 days after the
earlier of (i) the date payment is made under G.S. 55-13-25, or (ii) the date of
the dissenter's payment demand under G.S. 55-13-28 by filing a complaint with
the Superior Court Division of the General Court of Justice to determine the
fair value of the shares and accrued interest. A dissenter who takes no action
within the 60-day period shall be deemed to have withdrawn his dissent and
demand for payment.
 
     (a) Repealed by Session Laws 1997-202, s. 4, effective October 1, 1997.
 
     (b) Reserved for future codification purposes.
 
     (c) The court shall have the discretion to make all dissenters (whether or
not residents of this State) whose demands remain unsettled parties to the
proceeding as in an action against their shares and all parties must be served
with a copy of the complaint. Nonresidents may be served by registered or
certified mail or by publication as provided by law.
 
     (d) The jurisdiction of the superior court in which the proceeding is
commenced under subsection (a) is plenary and exclusive. The court may appoint
one or more persons as appraisers to receive evidence and recommend decision on
the question of fair value. The appraisers have the powers described in the
order appointing them, or in any amendment to it. The parties are entitled to
the same discovery rights as parties in other civil proceedings. The proceeding
shall be tried as in other civil actions. However, in a proceeding by a
dissenter in a corporation that was a public corporation immediately prior to
consummation of the corporate action giving rise to the right of dissent under
G.S. 55-13-02, there is no right to a trial by jury.
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     (e) Each dissenter made a party to the proceeding is entitled to judgment
for the amount, if any, by which the court finds the fair value of his shares,
plus interest, exceeds the amount paid by the corporation. (1925, c. 77, s. 1;
1943, c. 270; G.S., s. 55-167; 1955, c. 1371, s. 1; 1969, c. 751, s. 39; 1973,
c. 469, ss. 36, 37; 1989, c. 265, s. 1; 1997-202, s. 4; 1997-485, ss. 5, 51.)
 
SS. 55-13-31. COURT COSTS AND COUNSEL FEES.
 
     (a) The court in an appraisal proceeding commenced under G.S. 55-13-30
shall determine all costs of the proceeding, including the reasonable
compensation and expenses of appraisers appointed by the court, and shall assess
the costs as it finds equitable.
 
     (b) The court may also assess the fees and expenses of counsel and experts
for the respective parties, in amounts the court finds equitable:



 
          (1) Against the corporation and in favor of any or all dissenters if
     the court finds the corporation did not substantially comply with the
     requirements of G.S. 55-13-20 through 55-13-28; or
 
          (2) Against either the corporation or a dissenter, in favor of either
     or any other party, if the court finds that the party against whom the fees
     and expenses are assessed acted arbitrarily, vexatiously, or not in good
     faith with respect to the rights provided by this Article.
 
     (c) If the court finds that the services of counsel for any dissenter were
of substantial benefit to other dissenters similarly situated, and that the fees
for those services should not be assessed against the corporation, the court may
award to those counsel reasonable fees to be paid out of the amounts awarded the
dissenters who were benefited. (1925, c. 77, s. 1; 1943, c. 270; G.S., s.
55-167; 1955, c. 1371, s. 1; 1969. c. 751, s. 39; 1973, c. 469, ss. 36, 37;
1989, c. 265, s. 1.)
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                          CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION
 
                                       OF
                         NATIONSBANK (DE) CORPORATION*
                            ------------------------
 
     I, the undersigned, for the purpose of incorporating and organizing a
corporation (which is hereinafter referred to as the "Corporation") under the
General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware, do hereby execute this
Certificate of Incorporation and do hereby certify as follows:
 
     1. The name of the Corporation is NationsBank (DE) Corporation.
 
     2. The purposes for which the Corporation is organized are to engage in any
lawful act or activity for which corporations may be organized and incorporated
under the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware.
 
     3. The number of shares, par value $.01 per share, the Corporation is
authorized to issue is Five Billion One Hundred Million (5,100,000,000), divided
into the following classes:
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                        CLASS                          NUMBER OF SHARES
                        -----                          ----------------
<S>                                                    <C>
Common...............................................   5,000,000,000
Preferred............................................     100,000,000
</TABLE>
 
     The class of common ("Common Stock") has unlimited voting rights and, after
satisfaction of claims, if any, of the holders of preferred shares, is entitled
to receive the net assets of the Corporation upon distribution.
 
     The Board of Directors of the Corporation shall have full power and
authority to establish one or more series within the class of preferred shares
(the "Preferred Shares"), to define the designations, preferences, limitations
and relative rights (including conversion rights) of shares within such class
and to determine all variations between series.
 
     The Board of Directors of the Corporation has designated, established and
authorized the following series of Preferred Shares:
 
(a) 7% Cumulative Redeemable Preferred Stock, Series B.
 
  A.  Designation.
 



     The designation of this series is "7% Cumulative Redeemable Preferred
Stock, Series B" (hereinafter referred to as the "Series B Preferred Stock") and
the number of shares constituting such series is Thirty-Five Thousand Forty-Five
(35,045). Shares of Series B Preferred Stock shall have a stated value of
$100.00 per share.
 
  B.  Dividends.
 
     The holders of record of the shares of the Series B Preferred Stock shall
be entitled to receive, when and as declared by the Board of Directors of the
Corporation, out of any funds legally available for such purpose, cumulative
cash dividends at an annual dividend rate per share of 7% of the stated value
thereof, which amount is $7.00 per annum, per share, and no more. Such dividends
shall be payable each calendar quarter at the rate of $1.75 per share on such
dates as shall be fixed by resolution of the Board of Directors of the
Corporation. The date from which dividends on such shares shall be cumulative
shall be the first day after said shares are issued. Accumulations of dividends
shall not bear interest. No cash dividend shall be declared, paid or set apart
for any shares of Common Stock unless all dividends on all shares of the Series
B Preferred Stock at the time outstanding for all past dividend periods and for
the then current dividend shall have been paid, or shall have been declared and
a sum sufficient for the payment thereof, shall have been set apart. Subject to
the foregoing provisions of this paragraph B, cash dividends or other cash
distributions as may be determined by
 
- ---------------
 
     * At the Effective Time of the Merger, the Combined Company's name will be
"BankAmerica Corporation."
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the Board of Directors of the Corporation may be declared and paid upon the
shares of the Common Stock of the Corporation from time to time out of funds
legally available therefor, and the shares of the Series B Preferred Stock shall
not be entitled to participate in any such cash dividend or other such cash
distribution so declared and paid or made on such shares of Common Stock.
 
  C.  Redemption.
 
     From and after October 31, 1988, any holder may, by written request, call
upon the Corporation to redeem all or any part of said holder's shares of said
Series B Preferred Stock at a redemption price of $100.00 per share plus
accumulated unpaid dividends to the date said request for redemption is received
by the Corporation and no more (the "Redemption Price"). Any such request for
redemption shall be accompanied by the certificates for which redemption is
requested, duly endorsed or with appropriate stock power attached, in either
case with signature guaranteed. Upon receipt by the Corporation of any such
request for redemption from any holder of the Series B Preferred Stock, the
Corporation shall forthwith redeem said stock at the Redemption Price, provided
that: (i) full cumulative dividends have been paid or declared and set apart for
payment upon all shares of any series of preferred stock ranking superior to the
Series B Preferred Stock as to dividends or other distributions (collectively
the "Superior Stock"); and (ii) the Corporation is not then in default or in
arrears with respect to any sinking or analogous fund or call for tenders
obligation or agreement for the purchase, redemption or retirement of any shares
of Superior Stock. In the event that, upon receipt of a request for redemption,
either or both of the conditions set forth in clauses (i) and (ii) above are not
met, the Corporation shall forthwith return said request to the submitting
shareholder along with a statement that the Corporation is unable to honor such
request and explanation of the reasons therefor. From and after the receipt by
the Corporation of a request for redemption from any holder of said Series B
Preferred Stock, which request may be honored consistent with the foregoing
provisions, all rights of such holder in the Series B Preferred Stock for which
redemption is requested shall cease and terminate, except only the right to
receive the Redemption Price thereof, but without interest.
 
  D.  Liquidation Preference.
 
     In the event of any voluntary or involuntary liquidation, dissolution or
winding up of the Corporation, the holders of the Series B Preferred Stock shall
be entitled to receive, subject to the provisions of paragraph G and before any
payment shall be made to the holders of the shares of Common Stock, the amount
of $100.00 per share, plus accumulated dividends. After payment to the holders
of the Series B Preferred Stock of the full amount as aforesaid, the holders of
the Series B Preferred Stock as such shall have no right or claim to any of the
remaining assets which shall be distributed ratably to the holders of the Common
Stock. If, upon any such liquidation, dissolution or winding up, the assets
available therefor are not sufficient to permit payments to the holders of
Series B Preferred Stock of the full amount as aforesaid, then subject to the
provisions of paragraph G, the holders of the Series B Preferred Stock then
outstanding shall share ratably in the distribution of assets in accordance with
the sums which would be payable if such holders were to receive the full amounts
as aforesaid.



 
  E.  Sinking Fund.
 
     There shall be no sinking fund applicable to the shares of Series B
Preferred Stock.
 
  F.  Conversion.
 
     The shares of Series B Preferred Stock shall not be convertible into any
shares of Common Stock or any other class of shares, nor exchanged for any
shares of Common Stock or any other class of shares.
 
  G.  Superior Stock.
 
     The Corporation may issue stock with preferences superior or equal to the
shares of the Series B Preferred Stock without the consent of the holders
thereof.
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  H.  Voting Rights.
 
     Each share of the Series B Preferred Stock shall be entitled to equal
voting rights, share for share, with each share of the Common Stock.
 
(b) ESOP Convertible Preferred Stock, Series C.
 
     The shares of the ESOP Convertible Preferred Stock, Series C, of the
Corporation shall be designated "ESOP Convertible Preferred Stock, Series C,"
and the number of shares constituting such series shall be 3,000,000. The ESOP
Convertible Preferred Stock, Series C, shall hereinafter be referred to as the
"ESOP Preferred Stock."
 
  A.  Special Purpose Restricted Transfer Issue.
 
     Shares of ESOP Preferred Stock shall be issued only to a trustee acting on
behalf of an employee stock ownership plan or other employee benefit plan of the
Corporation or any subsidiary of the Corporation. In the event of any transfer
of shares of ESOP Preferred Stock to any person other than any such plan trustee
or the Corporation, the shares of ESOP Preferred Stock so transferred, upon such
transfer and without any further action by the Corporation or the holder, shall
be automatically converted into shares of Common Stock on the terms otherwise
provided for the conversion of shares of ESOP Preferred Stock into shares of
Common Stock pursuant to paragraph E hereof and no such transferee shall have
any of the voting powers, preferences and relative, participating, optional or
special rights ascribed to shares of ESOP Preferred Stock hereunder but, rather,
only the powers and rights pertaining to the Common Stock into which such shares
of ESOP Preferred Stock shall be so converted. Certificates representing shares
of ESOP Preferred Stock shall be legended to reflect such restrictions on
transfer. Notwithstanding the foregoing provisions of this paragraph A, shares
of ESOP Preferred Stock (i) may be converted into shares of Common Stock as
provided by paragraph E hereof and the shares of Common Stock issued upon such
conversion may be transferred by the holder thereof as permitted by law and (ii)
shall be redeemable by the Corporation upon the terms and conditions provided by
paragraphs F, G and H hereof.
 
  B.  Dividends and Distributions.
 
     (1) Subject to the provisions for adjustment hereinafter set forth, the
holders of shares of ESOP Preferred Stock shall be entitled to receive, when, as
and if declared by the Board of Directors out of funds legally available
therefor, cash dividends ("Preferred Dividends") in an amount equal to $3.30 per
share per annum, and no more, payable semi-annually, one-half on the first day
of January and one-half on the first day of July of each year (each a "Dividend
Payment Date") to holders of record at the start of business on such Dividend
Payment Date. Preferred Dividends shall accrue on a daily basis whether or not
the Corporation shall have earnings or surplus at the time, but Preferred
Dividends on the shares of ESOP Preferred Stock for any period less than a full
semi-annual period between Dividend Payment Dates shall be computed on the basis
of a 360-day year of 30-day months. Accumulated but unpaid Preferred Dividends
shall accumulate as of the Dividend Payment Date on which they first become
payable, but no interest shall accrue on accumulated but unpaid Preferred
Dividends.
 
     (2) So long as any ESOP Preferred Stock shall be outstanding, no dividend
shall be declared or paid or set apart for payment on any other series of stock
ranking on a parity with the ESOP Preferred Stock as to dividends, unless there
shall also be or have been declared and paid or set apart for payment on the
ESOP Preferred Stock, like dividends for all dividend payment periods of the
ESOP Preferred Stock ending on or before the dividend payment date of such
parity stock, ratably in proportion to the respective amounts of dividends
accumulated and unpaid through such dividend payment period on the ESOP
Preferred Stock and accumulated and unpaid or payable on such parity stock



through the dividend payment period on such parity stock next preceding such
Dividend Payment Date. In the event that full cumulative dividends on the ESOP
Preferred Stock have not been declared and paid or set apart for payment when
due, the Corporation shall not declare or pay or set apart for payment any
dividends or make any other distributions on, or make any payment on account of
the purchase, redemption or other retirement of any other class of stock or
series thereof of the Corporation ranking, as to dividends or as to
distributions in the event of a liquidation, dissolution or winding-
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up of the Corporation, junior to the ESOP Preferred Stock until full cumulative
dividends on the ESOP Preferred Stock shall have been paid or declared and
provided for; provided, however, that the foregoing shall not apply to (i) any
dividend payable solely in any shares of any stock ranking, as to dividends or
as to distributions in the event of the liquidation, dissolution or winding-up
of the Corporation, junior to the ESOP Preferred Stock, or (ii) the acquisition
of shares of any stock ranking, as to dividends or as to distributions in the
event of a liquidation, dissolution or winding-up of the Corporation, junior to
the ESOP Preferred Stock either (A) pursuant to any employee or director
incentive or benefit plan or arrangement (including any employment, severance or
consulting agreement) of the Corporation or any subsidiary of the Corporation
heretofore or hereafter adopted or (B) in exchange solely for shares of any
other stock ranking junior to the ESOP Preferred Stock.
 
  C.  Voting Rights.
 
     The holders of shares of ESOP Preferred Stock shall have the following
voting rights:
 
     (1) The holders of ESOP Preferred Stock shall be entitled to vote on all
matters submitted to a vote of the holders of Common Stock of the Corporation,
voting together with the holders of Common Stock as one class. Each share of the
ESOP Preferred Stock shall be entitled to the number of votes equal to the
number of shares of Common Stock into which such share of ESOP Preferred Stock
could be converted on the record date for determining the shareholders entitled
to vote, rounded to the nearest whole vote; it being understood that whenever
the "Conversion Ratio" (as defined in paragraph E hereof) is adjusted as
provided in paragraph I hereof, the voting rights of the ESOP Preferred Stock
shall also be similarly adjusted.
 
     (2) Except as otherwise required by the General Corporation Law of the
State of Delaware or set forth in paragraph C(l), holders of ESOP Preferred
Stock shall have no special voting rights and their consent shall not be
required for the taking of any corporate action.
 
  D.  Liquidation, Dissolution or Winding-Up.
 
     (1) Upon any voluntary or involuntary liquidation, dissolution or
winding-up of the Corporation, the holders of ESOP Preferred Stock shall be
entitled to receive out of the assets of the Corporation which remain after
satisfaction in full of all valid claims of creditors of the Corporation and
which are available for payment to shareholders and subject to the rights of the
holders of any stock of the Corporation ranking senior to or on a parity with
the ESOP Preferred Stock in respect of distributions upon liquidation,
dissolution or winding-up of the Corporation, before any amount shall be paid or
distributed among the holders of Common Stock or any other shares ranking junior
to the ESOP Preferred Stock in respect of the distributions upon liquidation,
dissolution or winding-up of the Corporation, liquidating distributions in the
amount of $42.50 per share, plus an amount equal to all accrued and unpaid
dividends thereon to the date fixed for distribution, and no more. If upon any
liquidation, dissolution or winding-up of the Corporation, the amounts payable
with respect to the ESOP Preferred Stock and any other stock ranking as to any
such distribution on a parity with the ESOP Preferred Stock are not paid in
full, the holders of the ESOP Preferred Stock and such other stock shall share
ratably in any distribution of assets in proportion to the full respective
preferential amounts to which they are entitled. After payment of the full
amount to which they are entitled as provided by the foregoing provisions of
this paragraph D(l), the holders of shares of ESOP Preferred Stock shall not be
entitled to any further right or claim to any of the remaining assets of the
Corporation.
 
     (2) Neither the merger or consolidation of the Corporation with or into any
other corporation, nor the merger or consolidation of any other corporation with
or into the Corporation, nor the sale, transfer or lease of all or any portion
of the assets of the Corporation, shall be deemed to be a dissolution,
liquidation or winding-up of the affairs of the Corporation for purposes of this
paragraph D, but the holders of ESOP Preferred Stock shall nevertheless be
entitled in the event of any such merger or consolidation to the rights provided
by paragraph H hereof.
 
     (3) Written notice of any voluntary or involuntary liquidation, dissolution
or winding-up of the Corporation, stating the payment date or dates when, and
the place or places where, the amounts distributable to holders of ESOP



Preferred Stock in such circumstances shall be payable, shall be given by
first-class mail,
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postage prepaid, mailed not less than twenty (20) days prior to any payment date
stated therein, to the holders of ESOP Preferred Stock, at the address shown on
the books of the Corporation or any transfer agent for the ESOP Preferred Stock.
 
  E.  Conversion into Common Stock.
 
     (1) A holder of shares of ESOP Preferred Stock shall be entitled, at any
time prior to the close of business on the date fixed for redemption of such
shares pursuant to paragraph F, G or H hereof, to cause any or all of such
shares to be converted into shares of Common Stock at a conversion rate equal to
the ratio of 1.0 share of ESOP Preferred Stock to 1.68 shares of Common Stock
(as adjusted as hereinafter provided, the "Conversion Ratio"). The Conversion
Ratio set forth above is subject to adjustment pursuant to this Certificate of
Incorporation.
 
     (2) Any holder of shares of ESOP Preferred Stock desiring to convert such
shares into shares of Common Stock shall surrender the certificate or
certificates representing the shares of ESOP Preferred Stock being converted,
duly assigned or endorsed for transfer to the Corporation (or accompanied by
duly executed stock powers relating thereto), at the principal executive office
of the Corporation or the offices of the transfer agent for the ESOP Preferred
Stock or such office or offices in the continental United States of an agent for
conversion as may from time to time be designated by notice to the holders of
the ESOP Preferred Stock by the Corporation or the transfer agent for the ESOP
Preferred Stock, accompanied by written notice of conversion. Such notice of
conversion shall specify (i) the number of shares of ESOP Preferred Stock to be
converted and the name or names in which such holder wishes the certificate or
certificates for Common Stock and for any shares of ESOP Preferred Stock not to
be so converted to be issued, and (ii) the address to which such holder wishes
delivery to be made of such new certificates to be issued upon such conversion.
 
     (3) Upon surrender of a certificate representing a share or shares of ESOP
Preferred Stock for conversion, the Corporation shall issue and send by hand
delivery (with receipt to be acknowledged) or by first-class mail, postage
prepaid, to the holder thereof or to such holder's designee, at the address
designated by such holder, a certificate or certificates for the number of
shares of Common Stock to which such holder shall be entitled upon conversion.
In the event that there shall have been surrendered a certificate or
certificates representing shares of ESOP Preferred Stock, only part of which are
to be converted, the Corporation shall issue and deliver to such holder or such
holder's designee a new certificate or certificates representing the number of
shares of ESOP Preferred Stock which shall not have been converted.
 
     (4) The issuance by the Corporation of shares of Common Stock upon a
conversion of shares of ESOP Preferred Stock into shares of Common Stock made at
the option of the holder thereof shall be effective as of the earlier of (i) the
delivery to such holder or such holder's designee of the certificate or
certificates representing the shares of Common Stock issued upon conversion
thereof or (ii) the commencement of business on the second business day after
the surrender of the certificate or certificates for the shares of ESOP
Preferred Stock to be converted, duly assigned or endorsed for transfer to the
corporation (or accompanied by duly executed stock powers relating thereto) as
provided hereby. On and after the effective date of conversion, the person or
persons entitled to receive the Common Stock issuable upon such conversion shall
be treated for all purposes as the record holder or holders of such shares of
Common Stock, but no allowance or adjustment shall be made in respect of
dividends payable to holders of Common Stock in respect of any period prior to
such effective date. The Corporation shall not be obligated to pay any dividends
which shall have been declared and shall be payable to holders of shares of ESOP
Preferred Stock on a Dividend Payment Date if such Dividend Payment Date for
such dividend shall coincide with or be on or subsequent to the effective date
of conversion of such shares.
 
     (5) The Corporation shall not be obligated to deliver to holders of ESOP
Preferred Stock any fractional share or shares of Common Stock issuable upon any
conversion of such shares of ESOP Preferred Stock, but in lieu thereof may make
a cash payment in respect thereof in any manner permitted by law.
 
     (6) The Corporation shall at all times reserve and keep available out of
its authorized and unissued Common Stock, solely for issuance upon the
conversion of shares of ESOP Preferred Stock as herein provided, free from any
preemptive rights, such number of shares of Common Stock as shall from time to
time
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be issuable upon the conversion of all shares of ESOP Preferred Stock then
outstanding. The Corporation shall prepare and shall use its best efforts to



obtain and keep in force such governmental or regulatory permits or other
authorizations as may be required by law, and shall comply with all requirements
as to registration or qualification of the Common Stock, in order to enable the
Corporation lawfully to issue and deliver to each holder of record of ESOP
Preferred Stock such number of shares of its Common Stock as shall from time to
time be sufficient to effect the conversion of all shares of ESOP Preferred
Stock then outstanding and convertible into shares of Common Stock.
 
  F.  Redemption At the Option of the Corporation.
 
     (1) The ESOP Preferred Stock shall be redeemable, in whole or in part, at
the option of the Corporation at any time, at a redemption price per share
(except as to redemption pursuant to paragraph F(3)) of $42.83 prior to July 1,
1999 and $42.50 thereafter, plus, in each case, an amount equal to all accrued
and unpaid dividends thereon to the date fixed for redemption. Payment of the
redemption price shall be made by the Corporation in cash or shares of Common
Stock, or a combination thereof, as permitted by paragraph F(5). From and after
the date fixed for redemption, dividends on shares of ESOP Preferred Stock
called for redemption will cease to accrue, such shares will no longer be deemed
to be outstanding and all rights in respect of such shares of the Corporation
shall cease, except the right to receive the redemption price. If less than all
of the outstanding shares of ESOP Preferred Stock are to be redeemed, the
Corporation shall either redeem a portion of the shares of each holder
determined pro rata based on the number of shares held by each holder or shall
select the shares to be redeemed by lot, as may be determined by the Board of
Directors of the Corporation.
 
     (2) Unless otherwise required by law, notice of redemption will be sent to
the holders of ESOP Preferred Stock at the address shown on the books of the
Corporation or any transfer agent for the ESOP Preferred Stock by first-class
mail, postage prepaid, mailed not less than twenty (20) days nor more than sixty
(60) days prior to the redemption date. Each such notice shall state: (i) the
redemption date; (ii) the total number of shares of the ESOP Preferred Stock to
be redeemed and, if fewer than all the shares held by such holder are to be
redeemed, the number of such shares to be redeemed from such holder; (iii) the
redemption price; (iv) the place or places where certificates for such shares
are to be surrendered for payment of the redemption price; (v) that dividends on
the shares to be redeemed will cease to accrue on such redemption date; and (vi)
the conversion rights of the shares to be redeemed, the period within which
conversion rights may be exercised, and the Conversion Ratio and number of
shares of Common Stock issuable upon conversion of a share of ESOP Preferred
Stock at the time. These notice provisions may be supplemented if necessary in
order to comply with optional redemption provisions for preferred stock which
may be required under the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended, or the
Employee Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, as amended ("ERISA"). Upon
surrender of the certificates for any shares so called for redemption and not
previously converted (properly endorsed or assigned for transfer, if the Board
of Directors of the Corporation shall so require and the notice shall so state),
such shares shall be redeemed by the Corporation at the date fixed for
redemption and at the applicable redemption price set forth in this paragraph F.
 
     (3) In the event of a change in the federal tax law of the United States of
America which has the effect of precluding the Corporation from claiming any of
the tax deductions for dividends paid on the ESOP Preferred Stock when such
dividends are used as provided under Section 404(k)(2) of the Internal Revenue
Code of 1986, as amended and in effect on the date shares of ESOP Preferred
Stock are initially issued, the Corporation may, within 180 days following the
effective date of such tax legislation and implementing regulations of the
Internal Revenue Service, if any, in its sole discretion and notwithstanding
anything to the contrary in paragraph F(l), elect to redeem any or all such
shares for the amount payable in respect of the shares upon liquidation of the
Corporation pursuant to paragraph D.
 
     (4) In the event the C&S/Sovran Retirement Savings, ESOP and Profit Sharing
Plan (as amended, together with any successor plan, the "Plan") is terminated,
the Corporation shall, notwithstanding anything to the contrary in paragraph
F(l), redeem all shares of ESOP Preferred Stock for the amount payable in
respect of the shares upon redemption of the ESOP Preferred Stock pursuant to
paragraph F(1) hereof.
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     (5) The Corporation, at its option, may make payment of the redemption
price required upon redemption of shares of ESOP Preferred Stock in cash or in
shares of Common Stock, or in a combination of such shares and cash, any such
shares to be valued for such purpose at their Fair Market Value (as defined in
paragraph I(7) hereof).
 
  G.  Other Redemption Rights.
 
     Shares of ESOP Preferred Stock shall be redeemed by the Corporation at a
price which is the greater of the Conversion Value (as defined in paragraph I)
of the ESOP Preferred Stock on the date fixed for redemption or a redemption



price of $42.50 per share plus accrued and unpaid dividends thereon to the date
fixed for redemption, for shares of Common Stock (any such shares of Common
Stock to be valued for such purpose as provided by paragraph F(5) hereof), at
the option of the holder, at any time and from time to time upon notice to the
Corporation given not less than five (5) business days prior to the date fixed
by the Corporation in such notice for such redemption, when and to the extent
necessary (i) to provide for distributions required to be made under, or to
satisfy an investment election provided to participants in accordance with, the
Plan to participants in the Plan or (ii) to make payment of principal, interest
or premium due and payable (whether as scheduled or upon acceleration) on any
indebtedness incurred by the holder or Trustee under the Plan for the benefit of
the Plan.
 
  H.  Consolidation, Merger, etc.
 
     (1) In the event that the Corporation shall consummate any consolidation or
merger or similar transaction, however named, pursuant to which the outstanding
shares of Common Stock are by operation of law exchanged solely for or changed,
reclassified or converted solely into stock of any successor or resulting
company (including the Corporation and any company that directly or indirectly
owns all of the outstanding capital stock of such successor or resulting
company) that constitutes "qualifying employer securities" with respect to a
holder of ESOP Preferred Stock within the meaning of Section 409(1) of the
Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended, and Section 407(d)(5) of ERISA, or
any successor provisions of law, and, if applicable, for a cash payment in lieu
of fractional shares, if any, the shares of ESOP Preferred Stock of such holder
shall be assumed by and shall become preferred stock of such successor or
resulting company, having in respect of such company insofar as possible the
same powers, preferences and relative, participating, optional or other special
rights (including the redemption rights provided by paragraphs F, G and H
hereof), and the qualifications, limitations or restrictions thereon, that the
ESOP Preferred Stock had immediately prior to such transaction, except that
after such transaction each share of the ESOP Preferred Stock shall be
convertible, otherwise on the terms and conditions provided by paragraph E
hereof, into the qualifying employer securities so receivable by a holder of the
number of shares of Common Stock into which such shares of ESOP Preferred Stock
could have been converted immediately prior to such transaction if such holder
of Common Stock failed to exercise any rights of election to receive any kind or
amount of stock, securities, cash or other property (other than such qualifying
employer securities and a cash payment, if applicable, in lieu of fractional
shares) receivable upon such transaction (provided that, if the kind or amount
of qualifying employer securities receivable upon such transaction is not the
same for each non-electing share, then the kind and amount of qualifying
employer securities receivable upon such transaction for each non-electing share
shall be the kind and amount so receivable per share by a plurality of the
non-electing shares). The rights of the ESOP Preferred Stock as preferred stock
of such successor or resulting company shall successively be subject to
adjustments pursuant to paragraph I hereof after any such transaction as nearly
equivalent to the adjustments provided for by such paragraph prior to such
transaction. The Corporation shall not consummate any such merger, consolidation
or similar transaction unless all then outstanding shares of the ESOP Preferred
Stock shall be assumed and authorized by the successor or resulting company as
aforesaid.
 
     (2) In the event that the Corporation shall consummate any consolidation or
merger or similar transaction, however named, pursuant to which the outstanding
shares of Common Stock are by operation of law exchanged for or changed,
reclassified or converted into other stock or securities or cash or any other
property, or any combination thereof, other than any such consideration which is
constituted solely of qualifying employer securities (as referred to in
paragraph H(l)) and cash payments, if applicable, in lieu of
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fractional shares, all outstanding shares of ESOP Preferred Stock shall, without
any action on the part of the Corporation or any holder thereof (but subject to
paragraph H(3)), be deemed converted by virtue of such merger, consolidation or
similar transaction immediately prior to such consummation into the number of
shares of Common Stock into which such shares of ESOP Preferred Stock could have
been converted at such time, and each share of ESOP Preferred Stock shall, by
virtue of such transaction and on the same terms as apply to the holders of
Common Stock, be converted into or exchanged for the aggregate amount of stock,
securities, cash or other property (payable in like kind) receivable by a holder
of the number of shares of Common Stock into which such shares of ESOP Preferred
Stock could have been converted immediately prior to such transaction if such
holder of Common Stock failed to exercise any rights of election as to the kind
or amount of stock, securities, cash or other property receivable upon such
transaction (provided that, if the kind or amount of stock, securities, cash or
other property receivable upon such transaction is not the same for each
non-electing share, then the kind and amount of stock, securities, cash or other
property receivable upon such transaction for each non-electing share shall be
the kind and amount so receivable per share by a plurality of the non-electing
shares).



 
     (3) In the event the Corporation shall enter into any agreement providing
for any consolidation or merger or similar transaction described in paragraph
H(2), then the Corporation shall as soon as practicable thereafter (and in any
event at least ten (10) business days before consummation of such transaction)
give notice of such agreement and the material terms thereof to each holder of
ESOP Preferred Stock and each such holder shall have the right to elect, by
written notice to the Corporation, to receive, upon consummation of such
transaction (if and when such transaction is consummated), from the Corporation
or the successor of the Corporation, in redemption and retirement of such ESOP
Preferred Stock, a cash payment equal to the amount payable in respect of shares
of ESOP Preferred Stock upon redemption pursuant to paragraph F(l) hereof. No
such notice of redemption shall be effective unless given to the Corporation
prior to the close of business on the second business day prior to consummation
of such transaction, unless the Corporation or the successor of the Corporation
shall waive such prior notice, but any notice of redemption so given prior to
such time may be withdrawn by notice of withdrawal given to the Corporation
prior to the close of business on the second business day prior to consummation
of such transaction.
 
  I.  Anti-dilution Adjustments.
 
     (1) In the event the Corporation shall, at any time or from time to time
while any of the shares of the ESOP Preferred Stock are outstanding, (i) pay a
dividend or make a distribution in respect of the Common Stock in shares of
Common Stock, (ii) subdivide the outstanding shares of Common Stock, or (iii)
combine the outstanding shares of Common Stock into a smaller number of shares,
in each case whether by reclassification of shares, recapitalization of the
Corporation (including a recapitalization effected by a merger or consolidation
to which paragraph H hereof does not apply) or otherwise, the Conversion Ratio
in effect immediately prior to such action shall be adjusted by multiplying such
Conversion Ratio by the fraction the numerator of which is the number of shares
of Common Stock outstanding immediately before such event and the denominator of
which is the number of shares of Common Stock outstanding immediately after such
event. An adjustment made pursuant to this paragraph I(1) shall be given effect,
upon payment of such a dividend or distribution, as of the record date for the
determination of shareholders entitled to receive such dividend or distribution
(on a retroactive basis) and in the case of a subdivision or combination shall
become effective immediately as of the effective date thereof.
 
     (2) In the event that the Corporation shall, at any time or from time to
time while any of the shares of ESOP Preferred Stock are outstanding, issue to
holders of shares of Common Stock as a dividend or distribution, including by
way of a reclassification of shares or a recapitalization of the Corporation,
any right or warrant to purchase shares of Common Stock (but not including as
such a right or warrant any security convertible into or exchangeable for shares
of Common Stock) at a purchase price per share less than the Fair Market Value
(as hereinafter defined) of a share of Common Stock on the date of issuance of
such right or warrant, then, subject to the provisions of paragraphs I(5) and
I(6), the Conversion Ratio shall be adjusted by multiplying such Conversion
Ratio by the fraction the numerator of which shall be the number of shares of
Common Stock outstanding immediately before such issuance of rights or warrants
plus the number of shares
 
                                                                      APPENDIX H
 
                                       H-9
 
of Common Stock which could be purchased at the Fair Market Value of a share of
Common Stock at the time of such issuance for the maximum aggregate
consideration payable upon exercise in full of all such rights or warrants and
the denominator of which shall be the number of shares of Common Stock
outstanding immediately before such issuance of rights or warrants plus the
maximum number of shares of Common Stock that could be acquired upon exercise in
full of all such rights and warrants.
 
     (3) In the event the Corporation shall, at any time and from time to time
while any of the shares of ESOP Preferred Stock are outstanding, issue, sell or
exchange shares of Common Stock (other than pursuant to any right or warrant to
purchase or acquire shares of Common Stock (including as such a right or warrant
any security convertible into or exchangeable for shares of Common Stock) and
other than pursuant to any dividend reinvestment plan or employee or director
incentive or benefit plan or arrangement, including any employment, severance or
consulting agreement, of the Corporation or any subsidiary of the Corporation
heretofore or hereafter adopted) for a consideration having a Fair Market Value
on the date of such issuance, sale or exchange less than the Fair Market Value
of such shares on the date of such issuance, sale or exchange, then, subject to
the provisions of paragraphs I(5) and (6), the Conversion Ratio shall be
adjusted by multiplying such Conversion Ratio by the fraction the numerator of
which shall be the sum of (i) the Fair Market Value of all the shares of Common
Stock outstanding on the day immediately preceding the first public announcement
of such issuance, sale or exchange plus (ii) the Fair Market Value of the
consideration received by the Corporation in respect of such issuance, sale or
exchange of shares of Common Stock, and the denominator of which shall be the
product of (i) the Fair Market Value of a share of Common Stock on the day



immediately preceding the first public announcement of such issuance, sale or
exchange multiplied by (ii) the sum of the number of shares of Common Stock
outstanding on such day plus the number of shares of Common Stock so issued,
sold or exchanged by the Corporation. In the event the Corporation shall, at any
time or from time to time while any shares of ESOP Preferred Stock are
outstanding, issue, sell or exchange any right or warrant to purchase or acquire
shares of Common Stock (including as such a right or warrant any security
convertible into or exchangeable for shares of Common Stock), other than any
such issuance to holders of shares of Common Stock as a dividend or distribution
(including by way of a reclassification of shares or a recapitalization of the
Corporation) and other than pursuant to any dividend reinvestment plan or
employee or director incentive or benefit plan or arrangement (including any
employment, severance or consulting agreement) of the Corporation or any
subsidiary of the Corporation heretofore or hereafter adopted, for a
consideration having a Fair Market Value on the date of such issuance, sale or
exchange less than the Non-Dilutive Amount (as hereinafter defined), then,
subject to the provisions of paragraphs I(5) and (6), the Conversion Ratio shall
be adjusted by multiplying such Conversion Ratio by a fraction the numerator of
which shall be the sum of (a) the Fair Market Value of all the shares of Common
Stock outstanding on the day immediately preceding the first public announcement
of such issuance, sale or exchange plus (b) the Fair Market Value of the
consideration received by the Corporation in respect of such issuance, sale or
exchange of such right or warrant plus (c) the Fair Market Value at the time of
such issuance of the consideration which the Corporation would receive upon
exercise in full of all such rights or warrants, and the denominator of which
shall be the product of (a) the Fair Market Value of a share of Common Stock on
the day immediately preceding the first public announcement of such issuance,
sale or exchange multiplied by (b) the sum of the number of shares of Common
Stock outstanding on such day plus the maximum number of shares of Common Stock
which could be acquired pursuant to such right or warrant at the time of the
issuance, sale or exchange of such right or warrant (assuming shares of Common
Stock could be acquired pursuant to such right or warrant at such time).
 
     (4) In the event the Corporation shall, at any time or from time to time
while any of the shares of ESOP Preferred Stock are outstanding, make any
Extraordinary Distribution (as hereinafter defined) in respect of the Common
Stock, whether by dividend, distribution, reclassification of shares or
recapitalization of the Corporation (including a recapitalization or
reclassification effected by a merger or consolidation to which paragraph H
hereof does not apply) or effect a Pro Rata Repurchase (as hereinafter defined)
of Common Stock, the Conversion Ratio in effect immediately prior to such
Extraordinary Distribution or Pro Rata Repurchase shall, subject to paragraphs
I(5) and (6), be adjusted by multiplying such Conversion Ratio by a fraction the
numerator of which shall be (a) the product of (i) the number of shares of
Common Stock outstanding immediately before such Extraordinary Distribution or
Pro Rata Repurchase multiplied by
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(ii) the Fair Market Value (as herein defined) of a share of Common Stock on the
Valuation Date (as hereinafter defined) with respect to an Extraordinary
Distribution, or on the applicable expiration date (including all extensions
thereof) of any tender offer which is a Pro Rata Repurchase, or on the date of
purchase with respect to any Pro Rata Repurchase which is not a tender offer, as
the case may be, minus (b) the Fair Market Value of the Extraordinary
Distribution or the aggregate purchase price of the Pro Rata Repurchase, as the
case may be, and the denominator of which shall be the product of (i) the number
of shares of Common Stock outstanding immediately before such Extraordinary
Distribution or Pro Rata Repurchase minus, in the case of a Pro Rata Repurchase,
the number of shares of Common Stock repurchased by the Corporation multiplied
by (ii) the Fair Market Value of a share of Common Stock on the record date with
respect to an Extraordinary Distribution or on the applicable expiration date
(including all extensions thereof) of any tender offer which is a Pro Rata
Repurchase or on the date of purchase with respect to any Pro Rata Repurchase
which is not a tender offer, as the case may be. The Corporation shall send each
holder of ESOP Preferred Stock (x) notice of its intent to make any
Extraordinary Distribution and (y) notice of any offer by the Corporation to
make a Pro Rata Repurchase, in each case at the same time as, or as soon as
practicable after, such offer is first communicated (including by announcement
of a record date in accordance with the rules of any stock exchange on which the
Common Stock is listed or admitted to trading) to holders of Common Stock. Such
notice shall indicate the intended record date and the amount and nature of such
dividend or distribution, or the number of shares subject to such offer for a
Pro Rata Repurchase and the purchase price payable by the Corporation pursuant
to such offer, as well as the Conversion Ratio and the number of shares of
Common Stock into which a share of ESOP Preferred Stock may be converted at such
time.
 
     (5) Notwithstanding any other provisions of this paragraph I, the
Corporation shall not be required to make any adjustment of the Conversion Ratio
unless such adjustment would require an increase or decrease of at least one
percent (1%) in the Conversion Ratio. Any lesser adjustment shall be carried
forward and shall be made no later than the time of, and together with, the next
subsequent adjustment which, together with any adjustment or adjustments so



carried forward, shall amount to an increase or decrease of at least one percent
(1%) in the Conversion Ratio.
 
     (6) If the Corporation shall make any dividend or distribution on the
Common Stock or issue any Common Stock, other capital stock or other security of
the Corporation or any rights or warrants to purchase or acquire any such
security, which transaction does not result in an adjustment to the Conversion
Ratio pursuant to the foregoing provisions of this paragraph I, the Board of
Directors of the Corporation shall consider whether such action is of such a
nature that an adjustment to the Conversion Ratio should equitably be made in
respect of such transaction. If in such case the Board of Directors of the
Corporation determines that the adjustment to the Conversion Ratio should be
made, an adjustment shall be made effective as of such date, as determined by
the Board of Directors of the Corporation. The determination of the Board of
Directors of the Corporation as to whether an adjustment to the Conversion Ratio
should be made pursuant to the foregoing provisions of this paragraph I(6), and,
if so, as to what adjustment should be made and when, shall be final and binding
on the Corporation and all shareholders of the Corporation. The Corporation
shall be entitled to make such additional adjustments in the Conversion Ratio,
in addition to those required by the foregoing provisions of this paragraph I,
as shall be necessary in order that any dividend or distribution in shares of
capital stock of the Corporation, subdivision, reclassification or combination
of shares of stock of the Corporation or any recapitalization of the Corporation
shall not be taxable to holders of the Common Stock.
 
     (7) For purposes of this paragraph I, the following definitions shall
apply:
 
          "Conversion Value" shall mean the Fair Market Value of the aggregate
     number of shares of Common Stock into which a share of ESOP Preferred Stock
     is convertible.
 
          "Extraordinary Distribution" shall mean any dividend or other
     distribution (effected while any of the shares of ESOP Preferred Stock are
     outstanding) (a) of cash, where the aggregate amount of such cash dividend
     and distribution together with the amount of all cash dividends and
     distributions made during the preceding period of 12 months, when combined
     with the aggregate amount of all Pro Rata Repurchases (for this purpose,
     including only that portion of the aggregate purchase price of such Pro
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     Rata Repurchase which is in excess of the Fair Market Value of the Common
     Stock repurchased as determined on the applicable expiration date
     (including all extensions thereof) of any tender offer or exchange offer
     which is a Pro Rata Repurchase, or the date of purchase with respect to any
     other Pro Rata Repurchase which is not a tender offer or exchange offer
     made during such period), exceeds Twelve and One-Half percent (12.5%) of
     the aggregate Fair Market Value of all shares of Common Stock outstanding
     on the record date for determining the shareholders entitled to receive
     such Extraordinary Distribution and (b) any shares of capital stock of the
     Corporation (other than shares of Common Stock), other securities of the
     Corporation (other than securities of the type referred to in paragraph
     I(2)), evidence of indebtedness of the Corporation or any other person or
     any other property (including shares of any subsidiary of the Corporation),
     or any combination thereof. The Fair Market Value of an Extraordinary
     Distribution for purposes of paragraph I(4) shall be the sum of the Fair
     Market Value of such Extraordinary Distribution plus the amount of any cash
     dividends which are not Extraordinary Distributions made during such
     twelve-month period and not previously included in the calculation of an
     adjustment pursuant to paragraph I(4).
 
          "Fair Market Value" shall mean, as to shares of Common Stock or any
     other class of capital stock or securities of the Corporation or any other
     issuer which are publicly traded, the average of the Current Market Prices
     (as hereinafter defined) of such shares or securities for each day of the
     Adjustment Period (as hereinafter defined). "Current Market Price" of
     publicly traded shares of Common Stock or any other class of capital stock
     or other security of the Corporation or any other issuer for a day shall
     mean the last reported sales price, regular way, or, in case no sale takes
     place on such day, the average of the reported closing bid and asked
     prices, regular way, in either case as reported on the New York Stock
     Exchange Composite Tape or, if such security is not listed or admitted to
     trading on the New York Stock Exchange, on the principal national
     securities exchange on which such security is listed or admitted to trading
     or, if not listed or admitted to trading on any national securities
     exchange, on The Nasdaq National Market or, if such security is not quoted
     on Nasdaq, the average of the closing bid and asked prices on each such day
     in the over-the-counter market as reported by Nasdaq or, if bid and asked
     prices for such security on each such day shall not have been reported
     through Nasdaq, the average of the bid and asked prices for such day as
     furnished by any New York Stock Exchange member firm selected for such
     purpose by the Board of Directors of the Corporation or a committee thereof



     on each trading day during the Adjustment Period. "Adjustment Period" shall
     mean the period of five (5) consecutive trading days preceding the date as
     of which the Fair Market Value of a security is to be determined. The "Fair
     Market Value" of any security which is not publicly traded or of any other
     property shall mean the fair value thereof as determined by an independent
     investment banking or appraisal firm experienced in the valuation of such
     securities or property selected in good faith by the Board of Directors of
     the Corporation or a committee thereof, or, if no such investment banking
     or appraisal firm is in the good faith judgment of the Board of Directors
     or such committee available to make such determination, as determined in
     good faith by the Board of Directors of the Corporation or such committee.
 
          "Non-Dilutive Amount" in respect of an issuance, sale or exchange by
     the Corporation of any right or warrant to purchase or acquire shares of
     Common Stock (including any security convertible into or exchangeable for
     shares of Common Stock) shall mean the remainder of (a) the product of the
     Fair Market Value of a share of Common Stock on the day preceding the first
     public announcement of such issuance, sale or exchange multiplied by the
     maximum number of shares of Common Stock which could be acquired on such
     date upon the exercise in full of such rights and warrants (including upon
     the conversion or exchange of all such convertible or exchangeable
     securities), whether or not exercisable (or convertible or exchangeable) at
     such date, minus (b) the aggregate amount payable pursuant to such right or
     warrant to purchase or acquire such maximum number of shares of Common
     Stock; provided, however, that in no event shall the Non-Dilutive Amount be
     less than zero. For purposes of the foregoing sentence, in the case of a
     security convertible into or exchangeable for shares of Common Stock, the
     amount payable pursuant to a right or warrant to purchase or acquire shares
     of Common Stock shall be the Fair Market Value of such security on the date
     of the issuance, sale or exchange of such security by the Corporation.
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          "Pro Rata Repurchase" shall mean any purchase of shares of Common
     Stock by the Corporation or any subsidiary thereof, whether for cash,
     shares of capital stock of the Corporation, other securities of the
     Corporation, evidences of indebtedness of the Corporation or any other
     person or any other property (including shares of a subsidiary of the
     Corporation), or any combination thereof, effected while any of the shares
     of ESOP Preferred Stock are outstanding, pursuant to any tender offer or
     exchange offer subject to Section 13(e) of the Securities Exchange Act of
     1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act"), or any successor provision of law,
     or pursuant to any other offer available to substantially all holders of
     Common Stock; provided, however, that no purchase of shares by the
     Corporation or any subsidiary thereof made in open market transactions
     shall be deemed a Pro Rata Repurchase. For purposes of this paragraph I(7),
     shares shall be deemed to have been purchased by the Corporation or any
     subsidiary thereof "in open market transactions" if they have been
     purchased substantially in accordance with the requirements of Rule 10b-18
     as in effect under the Exchange Act, on the date shares of ESOP Preferred
     Stock are initially issued by the Corporation or on such other terms and
     conditions as the Board of Directors of the Corporation or a committee
     thereof shall have determined are reasonably designed to prevent such
     purchases from having a material effect on the trading market for the
     Common Stock.
 
          "Valuation Date" with respect to an Extraordinary Distribution shall
     mean the date that is five (5) business days prior to the record date for
     such Extraordinary Distribution.
 
     (8) Whenever an adjustment to the Conversion Ratio is required pursuant
hereto, the Corporation shall forthwith place on file with the transfer agent
for the Common Stock and the ESOP Preferred Stock if there be one, and with the
Secretary of the Corporation, a statement signed by two officers of the
Corporation, stating the adjusted Conversion Ratio determined as provided herein
and the voting rights (as appropriately adjusted) of the ESOP Preferred Stock.
Such statement shall set forth in reasonable detail such facts as shall be
necessary to show the reason and the manner of computing such adjustment,
including any determination of Fair Market Value involved in such computation.
Promptly after each adjustment to the Conversion Ratio and the related voting
rights of the ESOP Preferred Stock, the Corporation shall mail a notice thereof
to each holder of shares of the ESOP Preferred Stock.
 
  J.  Ranking; Retirement of Shares.
 
     (1) The ESOP Preferred Stock shall rank (a) senior to the Common Stock as
to the payment of dividends and the distribution of assets on liquidation,
dissolution and winding-up of the Corporation and (b) unless otherwise provided
in the Articles of Incorporation of the Corporation or an amendment to such
Articles of Incorporation relating to a subsequent series of Preferred Shares,
junior to all other series of Preferred Shares as to the payment of dividends
and the distribution of assets on liquidation, dissolution or winding-up.
 



     (2) Any shares of ESOP Preferred Stock acquired by the Corporation by
reason of the conversion or redemption of such shares as provided hereby, or
otherwise so acquired, shall be retired as shares of ESOP Preferred Stock and
restored to the status of authorized but unissued shares of Preferred Shares,
undesignated as to series, and may thereafter be reissued as part of a new
series of such Preferred Shares as permitted by law.
 
  K.  Miscellaneous.
 
     (1) All notices referred to herein shall be in writing, and all notices
hereunder shall be deemed to have been given upon the earlier of receipt thereof
or three (3) business days after the mailing thereof if sent by registered mail
(unless first-class mail shall be specifically permitted for such notice under
the terms hereof) with postage prepaid, addressed: (a) if to the Corporation, to
its office at NationsBank Corporate Center, Charlotte, North Carolina 28255
(Attention: Treasurer) or to the transfer agent for the ESOP Preferred Stock, or
other agent of the Corporation designated as permitted hereby or (b) if to any
holder of the ESOP Preferred Stock or Common Stock, as the case may be, to such
holder at the address of such holder as listed in the stock record books of the
Corporation (which may include the records of any transfer agent for the ESOP
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Preferred Stock or Common Stock, as the case may be) or (c) to such other
address as the Corporation or any such holder, as the case may be, shall have
designated by notice similarly given.
 
     (2) The term "Common Stock" as used herein means the Corporation's Common
Stock, as the same existed at the date of filing of the Amendment to the
Corporation's Articles of Incorporation relating to the ESOP Preferred Stock or
any other class of stock resulting from successive changes or reclassification
of such Common Stock consisting solely of changes in par value, or from par
value to no par value. In the event that, at any time as a result of an
adjustment made pursuant to paragraph I hereof, the holder of any share of the
ESOP Preferred Stock upon thereafter surrendering such shares for conversion
shall become entitled to receive any shares or other securities of the
Corporation other than shares of Common Stock, the Conversion Ratio in respect
of such other shares or securities so receivable upon conversion of shares of
ESOP Preferred Stock shall thereafter be adjusted, and shall be subject to
further adjustment from time to time, in a manner and on terms as nearly
equivalent as practicable to the provisions with respect to Common Stock
contained in paragraph I hereof, and the provisions of paragraphs A through H,
J, and K hereof with respect to the Common Stock shall apply on like or similar
terms to any such other shares or securities.
 
     (3) The Corporation shall pay any and all stock transfer and documentary
stamp taxes that may be payable in respect of any issuance or delivery of shares
of ESOP Preferred Stock or shares of Common Stock or other securities issued on
account of ESOP Preferred Stock pursuant hereto or certificates representing
such shares or securities. The Corporation shall not, however, be required to
pay any such tax which may be payable in respect of any transfer involved in the
issuance or delivery of shares of ESOP Preferred Stock or Common Stock or other
securities in a name other than that in which the shares of ESOP Preferred Stock
with respect to which such shares or other securities are issued or delivered
were registered, or in respect of any payment to any person with respect to any
such shares or securities other than a payment to the registered holder thereof,
and shall not be required to make any such issuance, delivery or payment unless
and until the person otherwise entitled to such issuance, delivery or payment
has paid to the Corporation the amount of any such tax or has established, to
the satisfaction of the Corporation, that such tax has been paid or is not
payable.
 
     (4) In the event that a holder of shares of ESOP Preferred Stock shall not
by written notice designate the name in which shares of Common Stock to be
issued upon conversion of such shares should be registered or to whom payment
upon redemption of shares of ESOP Preferred Stock should be made or the address
to which the certificate or certificates representing such shares, or such
payment, should be sent, the Corporation shall be entitled to register such
shares, and make such payment, in the name of the holder of such ESOP Preferred
Stock as shown on the records of the Corporation and to send the certificate or
certificates representing such shares, or such payment, to the address of such
holder shown on the records of the Corporation.
 
     (5) The Corporation may appoint, and from time to time discharge and
change, a transfer agent for the ESOP Preferred Stock. Upon any such appointment
or discharge of a transfer agent, the Corporation shall send notice thereof by
first-class mail, postage prepaid, to each holder of record of ESOP Preferred
Stock.
 
APPENDIX H
 
                                      H-14
 



(c) $2.50 Cumulative Convertible Preferred Stock, Series BB.
 
  A.  Designation.
 
     The designation of this series is "$2.50 Cumulative Convertible Preferred
Stock, Series BB" (hereinafter referred to as the "Series BB Preferred Stock"),
and the initial number of shares constituting such series shall be 20,000,000,
which number may be increased or decreased (but not below the number of shares
then outstanding) from time to time by the Board of Directors. The Series BB
Preferred Stock shall rank prior to each of the Common Stock, the Series B
Preferred Stock and the ESOP Preferred Stock with respect to the payment of
dividends and the distribution of assets.
 
  B.  Dividend Rights.
 
     (1) The holders of shares of Series BB Preferred Stock shall be entitled to
receive, when and as declared by the Board of Directors, out of funds legally
available therefor, cumulative preferential cash dividends, accruing from
January 1, 1998, at the annual rate of $2.50 per share, and no more, payable
quarterly on the first day of January, April, July and October of each year
(each of the quarterly periods ending on the last day of March, June, September
and December being hereinafter referred to as a "dividend period"). Dividends on
the Series BB Preferred Stock shall first become payable on the first day of
January, April, July or October, as the case may be, next following the date of
issuance; provided, however, that if the first dividend period ends within 20
days of the date of issuance, such initial dividend shall be payable at the
completion of the first full dividend period.
 
     (2) Dividends on shares of Series BB Preferred Stock shall be cumulative
from January 1, 1998, whether or not there shall be funds legally available for
the payment thereof. Accumulations of dividends on the Series BB Preferred Stock
shall not bear interest. The Corporation shall not (i) declare or pay or set
apart for payment any dividends or distributions on any stock ranking as to
dividends junior to the Series BB Preferred Stock (other than dividends paid in
shares of such junior stock) or (ii) make any purchase or redemption of, or any
sinking fund payment for the purchase or redemption of, any stock ranking as to
dividends junior to the Series BB Preferred Stock (other than a purchase or
redemption made by issue or delivery of such junior stock) unless all dividends
payable on all outstanding shares of Series BB Preferred Stock for all past
dividend periods shall have been paid in full or declared and a sufficient sum
set apart for payment thereof; provided, however, that any moneys theretofore
deposited in any sinking fund with respect to any preferred stock of the
Corporation in compliance with the provisions of such sinking fund may
thereafter be applied to the purchase or redemption of such preferred stock in
accordance with the terms of such sinking fund regardless of whether at the time
of such application all dividends payable on all outstanding shares of Series BB
Preferred Stock for all past dividend periods shall have been paid in full or
declared and a sufficient sum set apart for payment thereof.
 
     (3) All dividends declared on shares of Series BB Preferred Stock and any
other class of preferred stock or series thereof ranking on a parity as to
dividends with the Series BB Preferred Stock shall be declared pro rata, so that
the amounts of dividends declared on the Series BB Preferred Stock and such
other preferred stock for the same dividend period, or for the dividend period
of the Series BB Preferred Stock ending within the dividend period of such other
stock, shall, in all cases, bear to each other the same ratio that accrued
dividends on the shares of Series BB Preferred Stock and such other stock bear
to each other.
 
  C.  Liquidation Preference.
 
     (1) In the event of any liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the
affairs of the Corporation, whether voluntary or involuntary, the holders of
Series BB Preferred Stock shall be entitled to receive out of the assets of the
Corporation available for distribution to shareholders an amount equal to $25
per share plus an amount equal to accrued and unpaid dividends thereon to and
including the date of such distribution, and no more, before any distribution
shall be made to the holders of any class of stock of the Corporation ranking
junior to the Series BB Preferred Stock as to the distribution of assets.
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     (2) In the event the assets of the Corporation available for distribution
to shareholders upon any liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the affairs
of the Corporation, whether voluntary or involuntary, shall be insufficient to
pay in full the amounts payable with respect to the Series BB Preferred Stock
and any other shares of preferred stock of the Corporation ranking on a parity
with the Series BB Preferred Stock as to the distribution of assets, the holders
of Series BB Preferred Stock and the holders of such other preferred stock shall
share ratably in any distribution of assets of the Corporation in proportion to
the full respective preferential amounts to which they are entitled.
 
     (3) The merger or consolidation of the Corporation into or with any other



corporation, the merger or consolidation of any other corporation into or with
the Corporation or the sale of the assets of the Corporation substantially as an
entirety shall not be deemed a liquidation, dissolution or winding up of the
affairs of the Corporation within the meaning of this paragraph C.
 
  D.  Redemption.
 
     (1) The Corporation, at its option, may redeem all or any shares of the
Series BB Preferred Stock at any time at a redemption price (the "Redemption
Price") consisting of the sum of (i) $25 per share and (ii) an amount equal to
accrued and unpaid dividends thereon to and including the date of redemption.
 
     (2) If less than all the outstanding shares of Series BB Preferred Stock
are to be redeemed, the shares to be redeemed shall be selected pro rata as
nearly as practicable or by lot, as the Board of Directors may determine.
 
     (3) Notice of any redemption shall be given by first class mail, postage
prepaid, mailed not less than 60 nor more than 90 days prior to the date fixed
for redemption to the holders of record of the shares of Series BB Preferred
Stock to be redeemed, at their respective addresses appearing on the books of
the Corporation. Notice so mailed shall be conclusively presumed to have been
duly given whether or not actually received. Such notice shall state: (1) the
date fixed for redemption; (2) the Redemption Price; (3) the right of the
holders of Series BB Preferred Stock to convert such stock into Common Stock
until the close of business on the 15th day prior to the redemption date (or the
next succeeding business day, if the 15th day is not a business day); (4) if
less than all the shares held by such holder are to be redeemed, the number of
shares to be redeemed from such holder; and (5) the place(s) where certificates
for such shares are to be surrendered for payment of the Redemption Price. If
such notice is mailed as aforesaid, and if on or before the date fixed for
redemption funds sufficient to redeem the shares called for redemption are set
aside by the Corporation in trust for the account of the holders of the shares
to be redeemed, notwithstanding the fact that any certificate for shares called
for redemption shall not have been surrendered for cancellation, on and after
the redemption date the shares represented thereby so called for redemption
shall be deemed to be no longer outstanding, dividends thereon shall cease to
accrue, and all rights of the holders of such shares as shareholders of the
corporation shall cease, except the right to receive the Redemption Price,
without interest, upon surrender of the certificate(s) representing such shares.
Upon surrender in accordance with the aforesaid notice of the certificate(s) for
any shares so redeemed (duly endorsed or accompanied by appropriate instruments
of transfer, if so required by the Corporation in such notice), the holders of
record of such shares shall be entitled to receive the Redemption Price, without
interest.
 
     (4) At the option of the Corporation, if notice of redemption is mailed as
aforesaid, and if prior to the date fixed for redemption funds sufficient to pay
in full the Redemption Price are deposited in trust, for the account of the
holders of the shares to be redeemed, with a bank or trust company named in such
notice doing business in the Borough of Manhattan, the City of New York, State
of New York or the City of Charlotte, State of North Carolina and having
capital, surplus and undivided profits of at least $3 million, which bank or
trust company also may be the Transfer Agent and/or Paying Agent for the Series
BB Preferred Stock, notwithstanding the fact that any certificate for shares
called for redemption shall not have been surrendered for cancellation, on and
after such date of deposit the shares represented thereby so called for
redemption shall be deemed to be no longer outstanding, and all rights of the
holders of such shares as shareholders of the Corporation shall cease, except
the right of the holders thereof to convert such shares in accordance with the
provisions of paragraph F at any time prior to the close of business on the 15th
day prior to the redemption
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date (or the next succeeding business day, if the 15th day is not a business
day), and the right of the holders thereof to receive out of the funds so
deposited in trust the Redemption Price, without interest, upon surrender of the
certificate(s) representing such shares. Any funds so deposited with such bank
or trust company in respect of shares of Series BB Preferred Stock converted
before the close of business on the 15th day prior to the redemption date (or
the next succeeding business day, if the 15th day is not a business day) shall
be returned to the Corporation upon such conversion. Any funds so deposited with
such a bank or trust company which shall remain unclaimed by the holders of
shares called for redemption at the end of six years after the redemption date
shall be repaid to the Corporation, on demand, and thereafter the holder of any
such shares shall look only to the Corporation for the payment, without
interest, of the Redemption Price.
 
     (5) Any provisions of paragraph D or E to the contrary notwithstanding, in
the event that any quarterly dividend payable on the Series BB Preferred Stock
shall be in arrears and until all such dividends in arrears shall have been paid
or declared and set apart for payment, the Corporation shall not redeem any
shares of Series BB Preferred Stock unless all outstanding shares of Series BB



Preferred Stock are simultaneously redeemed and shall not purchase or otherwise
acquire any shares of Series BB Preferred Stock except in accordance with a
purchase offer made by the Corporation on the same terms to all holders of
record of Series BB Preferred Stock for the purchase of all outstanding shares
thereof.
 
  E.  Purchase by the Corporation.
 
     (1) Except as provided in paragraph D(5), the Corporation shall be
obligated to purchase shares of Series BB Preferred Stock tendered by the holder
thereof for purchase hereunder, at a purchase price consisting of the sum of (i)
$25 per share and (ii) an amount equal to accrued and unpaid dividends thereon
to and including the date of purchase. In order to exercise his right to require
the Corporation to purchase his shares of Series BB Preferred Stock, the holder
thereof shall surrender the Certificate(s) therefor duly endorsed if the
Corporation shall so require or accompanied by appropriate instruments of
transfer satisfactory to the Corporation, at the office of the Transfer Agent(s)
for the Series BB Preferred Stock, or at such other office as may be designated
by the Corporation, together with written notice that such holder irrevocably
elects to sell such shares to the Corporation. Shares of Series BB Preferred
Stock shall be deemed to have been purchased by the Corporation immediately
prior to the close of business on the date such shares are tendered for sale to
the Corporation and notice of election to sell the same is received by the
Corporation in accordance with the foregoing provisions. As of such date the
shares so tendered for sale shall be deemed to be no longer outstanding,
dividends thereon shall cease to accrue and all rights of the holder of such
shares as a shareholder of the Corporation shall cease, except the right to
receive the purchase price.
 
  F.  Conversion Rights.
 
     The holders of shares of Series BB Preferred Stock shall have the right, at
their option, to convert such shares into shares of Common Stock on the
following terms and conditions:
 
     (1) Shares of Series BB Preferred Stock shall be convertible at any time
into fully paid and nonassessable shares of Common Stock (calculated as to each
conversion to the nearest 1/1,000 of a share) at the initial rate of 6.17215
shares of Common Stock for each share of Series BB Preferred Stock surrendered
for conversion (the "Conversion Rate"). The Conversion Rate shall be subject to
adjustment from time to time as hereinafter provided. No payment or adjustment
shall be made on account of any accrued and unpaid dividends on shares of Series
BB Preferred Stock surrendered for conversion prior to the record date for the
determination of shareholders entitled to such dividends or on account of any
dividends on the Common Stock issued upon such conversion subsequent to the
record date for the determination of shareholders entitled to such dividends. If
any shares of Series BB Preferred Stock shall be called for redemption, the
right to convert the shares designated for redemption shall terminate at the
close of business on the 15th day prior to the redemption date (or the next
succeeding business day, if the 15th day is not a business day) unless default
be made in the payment of the Redemption Price. In the event of default in the
payment of the Redemption Price, the right to convert the shares designated for
redemption shall terminate at the close of business on the business day
immediately preceding the date that such default is cured.
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     (2) In order to convert shares of Series BB Preferred Stock into Common
Stock, the holder thereof shall surrender the certificate(s) therefor, duly
endorsed if the Corporation shall so require, or accompanied by appropriate
instruments of transfer satisfactory to the Corporation, at the office of the
Transfer Agent(s) for the Series BB Preferred Stock, or at such other office as
may be designated by the Corporation, together with written notice that such
holder irrevocably elects to convert such shares. Such notice shall also state
the name(s) and address(es) in which such holder wishes the certificate(s) for
the shares of Common Stock issuable upon conversion to be issued. As soon as
practicable after receipt of the certificate(s) representing the shares of
Series BB Preferred Stock to be converted and the notice of election to convert
the same, the Corporation shall issue and deliver at said office a certificate
or certificates for the number of whole shares of Common Stock issuable upon
conversion of the shares of Series BB Preferred Stock surrendered for
conversion, together with a cash payment in lieu of any fraction of a share, as
hereinafter provided, to the person(s) entitled to receive the same. Shares of
Series BB Preferred Stock shall be deemed to have been converted immediately
prior to the close of business on the date such shares are surrendered for
conversion and notice of election to convert the same is received by the
Corporation in accordance with the foregoing provisions, and the person(s)
entitled to receive the Common Stock issuable upon such conversion shall be
deemed for all purposes as record holder(s) of such Common Stock as of such
date.
 
     (3) No fractional shares of Common Stock shall be issued upon conversion of
any shares of Series BB Preferred Stock. If more than one share of Series BB



Preferred Stock is surrendered at one time by the same holder, the number of
full shares issuable upon conversion thereof shall be computed on the basis of
the aggregate number of shares so surrendered. If the conversion of any shares
of Series BB Preferred Stock results in a fractional share of Common Stock, the
Corporation shall pay cash in lieu thereof in an amount equal to such fraction
multiplied times the closing price of the Common Stock on the date on which the
shares of Series BB Preferred Stock were duly surrendered for conversion, or if
such date is not a trading date, on the next succeeding trading date. The
closing price of the Common Stock for any day shall mean the last reported sales
price regular way on such day or, in case no such sale takes place on such day,
the average of the reported closing bid and asked prices, regular way, on the
New York Stock Exchange, or, if the Common Stock is not then listed on such
Exchange, on the principal national securities exchange on which the Common
Stock is listed for trading, or, if not then listed for trading on any national
securities exchange, the average of the closing bid and asked prices of the
Common Stock as furnished by the National Quotation Bureau, Inc., or if the
National Quotation Bureau, Inc. ceases to furnish such information, by a
comparable independent securities quotation service.
 
     (4) In the event the Corporation shall at any time (i) pay a dividend or
make a distribution to holders of Common Stock in shares of Common Stock, (ii)
subdivide its outstanding shares of Common Stock into a larger number of shares,
or (iii) combine its outstanding shares of Common Stock into a smaller number of
shares, the Conversion Rate in effect at the time of the record date for such
dividend or distribution or the effective date of such subdivision or
combination shall be adjusted so that the holder of any shares of Series BB
Preferred Stock surrendered for conversion after such record date or effective
date shall be entitled to receive the number of shares of Common Stock which he
would have owned or have been entitled to receive immediately following such
record date or effective date had such shares of Series BB Preferred Stock been
converted immediately prior thereto.
 
     (5) Whenever the Conversion Rate shall be adjusted as herein provided (i)
the Corporation shall forthwith keep available at the office of the Transfer
Agent(s) for the Series BB Preferred Stock a statement describing in reasonable
detail the adjustment, the facts requiring such adjustment and the method of
calculation used; and (ii) the Corporation shall cause to be mailed by first
class mail, postage prepaid, as soon as practicable to each holder of record of
shares of Series BB Preferred Stock a notice stating that the Conversion Rate
has been adjusted and setting forth the adjusted Conversion Rate.
 
     (6) In the event of any consolidation of the Corporation with or merger of
the Corporation into any other corporation (other than a merger in which the
Corporation is the surviving corporation) or a sale of the assets of the
Corporation substantially as an entirety, the holder of each share of Series BB
Preferred Stock shall have the right, after such consolidation, merger or sale
to convert such share into the number and kind of shares of stock or other
securities and the amount and kind of property receivable upon such
consolidation,
APPENDIX H
 
                                      H-18
 
merger or sale by a holder of the number of shares of Common Stock issuable upon
conversion of such share of Series BB Preferred Stock immediately prior to such
consolidation, merger or sale. Provision shall be made for adjustments in the
Conversion Rate which shall be as nearly equivalent as may be practicable to the
adjustments provided for in paragraph F(4). The provisions of this paragraph
F(6) shall similarly apply to successive consolidations, mergers and sales.
 
     (7) The Corporation shall pay any taxes that may be payable in respect of
the issuance of shares of Common Stock upon conversion of shares of Series BB
Preferred Stock, but the Corporation shall not be required to pay any taxes
which may be payable in respect of any transfer involved in the issuance of
shares of Common Stock in a name other than that in which the shares of Series
BB Preferred Stock so converted are registered, and the Corporation shall not be
required to issue or deliver any such shares unless and until the person(s)
requesting such issuance shall have paid to the Corporation the amount of any
such taxes, or shall have established to the satisfaction of the Corporation
that such taxes have been paid.
 
     (8) The Corporation shall at all times reserve and keep available out of
its authorized but unissued Common Stock the full number of shares of Common
Stock issuable upon the conversion of all shares of Series BB Preferred Stock
then outstanding.
 
     (9) In the event that:
 
          (i) The Corporation shall declare a dividend or any other distribution
     on its Common Stock, payable otherwise than in cash out of retained
     earnings; or
 
          (ii) The Corporation shall authorize the granting to the holders of
     its Common Stock of rights to subscribe for or purchase any shares of
     capital stock of any class or of any other rights; or



 
          (iii) The Corporation shall propose to effect any consolidation of the
     Corporation with or merger of the Corporation with or into any other
     corporation or a sale of the assets of the company substantially as an
     entirety which would result in an adjustment under paragraph F(6),
 
the Corporation shall cause to be mailed to the holders of record of Series BB
Preferred Stock at least 20 days prior to the applicable date hereinafter
specified a notice stating (x) the date on which a record is to be taken for the
purpose of such dividend, distribution or rights or, if a record is not to be
taken, the date as of which the holders of Common Stock of record to be entitled
to such dividend, distribution or rights are to be determined or (y) the date on
which such consolidation, merger or sale is expected to become effective, and
the date as of which it is expected that holders of Common Stock of record shall
be entitled to exchange their shares of Common Stock for securities or other
property deliverable upon such consolidation, merger or sale. Failure to give
such notice, or any defect therein, shall not affect the legality or validity of
such dividend, distribution, consolidation, merger or sale.
 
  G.  Voting Rights.
 
     Holders of Series BB Preferred Stock shall have no voting rights except as
required by law and as follows: in the event that any quarterly dividend payable
on the Series BB Preferred Stock is in arrears, the holders of Series BB
Preferred Stock shall be entitled to vote together with the holders of Common
Stock at the Corporation's next meeting of shareholders and at each subsequent
meeting of shareholders unless all dividends in arrears have been paid or
declared and set apart for payment prior to the date of such meeting. For the
purpose of this paragraph G, each holder of Series BB Preferred Stock shall be
entitled to cast the number of votes equal to the number of whole shares of
Common Stock into which his Series BB Preferred Stock is then convertible.
 
  H.  Reacquired Shares.
 
     Shares of Series BB Preferred Stock converted, redeemed, or otherwise
purchased or acquired by the Corporation shall be restored to the status of
authorized but unissued shares of preferred stock without designation as to
series.
 
                                                                      APPENDIX H
 
                                      H-19
 
  I.  No Sinking Fund.
 
     Shares of Series BB Preferred Stock are not subject to the operation of a
sinking fund.
 
     4. The address of the Corporation's registered office in the State of
Delaware is Corporation Trust Center, 1209 Orange Street in the City of
Wilmington, County of New Castle. The name of the Corporation's registered agent
at such address is The Corporation Trust Company.
 
     5. No holder of any stock of the Corporation of any class now or hereafter
authorized shall have any preemptive right to purchase, subscribe for, or
otherwise acquire any shares of stock of the Corporation of any class now or
hereafter authorized, or any securities exchangeable for or convertible into any
such shares, or any warrants or other instruments evidencing rights or options
to subscribe for, purchase or otherwise acquire any such shares whether such
shares, securities, warrants or other instruments be unissued, or issued and
thereafter acquired by the Corporation.
 
     6. To the fullest extent permitted by the General Corporation Law of the
State of Delaware, as the same exists or may hereafter be amended, a director of
the Corporation shall not be personally liable to the Corporation, its
shareholders or otherwise for monetary damage for breach of his duty as a
director. Any repeal or modification of this Article shall be prospective only
and shall not adversely affect any limitation on the personal liability of a
director of the Corporation existing at the time of such repeal or modification.
 
     7. In furtherance and not in limitation of the powers conferred by law, the
Board of Directors of the Corporation is expressly authorized and empowered to
make, alter and repeal the By-Laws of the Corporation by a majority vote at any
regular or special meeting of the Board of Directors or by written consent,
subject to the power of the stockholders of the Corporation to alter or repeal
any By-Laws made by the Board of Directors.
 
     8. The Corporation reserves the right at any time from time to time to
amend or repeal any provision contained in this Certificate of Incorporation,
and to add any other provisions authorized by the laws of the State of Delaware
at the time in force; and all rights, preferences and privileges conferred upon
stockholders, directors or any other persons by and pursuant to this Certificate
of Incorporation in its present form or as hereafter amended are granted subject
to the rights reserved in this Article.
 



     9. Unless and except to the extent that the By-Laws of the Corporation
shall so require, the election of directors of the Corporation need not be by
written ballot.
 
     10. Any action required or permitted to be taken by the stockholders of the
Corporation must be effected at a duly called annual or special meeting of
stockholders of the Corporation or may be effected by consent in writing in lieu
of a meeting of such stockholders if consents are signed by all stockholders of
the Corporation entitled to vote on such action.
 
     11. The name and mailing address of the incorporator
is                                             .
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                          NAME                                      ADDRESS
                          ----                                      -------
        <S>                                        <C>
        Trevor Norwitz                             c/o Wachtell, Lipton, Rosen & Katz
                                                   51 West 52nd Street
                                                   New York, New York 10019
</TABLE>
 
     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I, the undersigned, being the incorporator hereinbefore
named, do hereby further certify that the facts hereinabove stated are truly set
forth and, accordingly, I have hereunto set my hand this 31st day of July, 1998.
 
                                          /s/ TREVOR S. NORWITZ
                                          --------------------------------------
                                          Incorporator
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                                    PART II
                     INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS
 
ITEM 20.  INDEMNIFICATION OF DIRECTORS AND OFFICERS
 
     The Registrant is currently incorporated in North Carolina. Sections
55-8-50 through 55-8-58 of the North Carolina Business Corporation Act (the
"NCBCA") contain provisions prescribing the extent to which directors and
officers shall or may be indemnified. Section 55-8-51 of the NCBCA permits a
corporation, with certain exceptions, to indemnify a present or former director
against liability if (i) the director conducted himself or herself in good
faith, (ii) the director reasonably believed (x) that the director's conduct in
the director's official capacity with the corporation was in its best interests
and (y) in all other cases the director's conduct was at least not opposed to
the corporation's best interests, and (iii) in the case of any criminal
proceeding, the director had no reasonable cause to believe the director's
conduct was unlawful. A corporation may not indemnify a director in connection
with a proceeding by or in the right of the corporation in which the director
was adjudged liable to the corporation or in connection with a proceeding
charging improper personal benefit to the director in which the director was
adjudged liable. The above standard of conduct is determined by the board of
directors, or a committee or special legal counsel or the shareholders as
prescribed in Section 55-8-55.
 
     Sections 55-8-52 and 55-8-56 of the NCBCA require a corporation to
indemnify a director or officer for reasonable expenses incurred in the defense
of any proceeding to which the director or officer was a party when the director
or officer is wholly successful in the director's or officer's defense, unless
the articles of incorporation provide otherwise. Upon application, the court may
order indemnification of the director or officer if the director or officer is
adjudged fairly and reasonably so entitled under Section 55-8-54. In addition,
Section 55-8-57 permits a corporation to provide for indemnification of
directors, officers, employees or agents, in its articles of incorporation or
by-laws or by contract or resolution, against liability in various proceedings,
provided that the corporation may not indemnify such person against liability
for expenses incurred on account of activities that such person knew or believed
to be clearly in conflict with the best interests of the corporation. In
addition, a corporation may purchase and maintain insurance policies on behalf
of these individuals whether or not the corporation would have the power to
indemnify them against the same liability.
 
     The foregoing is only a general summary of certain aspects of North
Carolina law dealing with indemnification of directors and officers and does not
purport to be complete. It is qualified in its entirety by reference to the
relevant statutes, which contain detailed specific provisions regarding the
circumstances under which and the person for whose benefit indemnification shall
or may be made.
 
     The Registrant's Articles of Incorporation prevent the recovery by the
Registrant of monetary damages against its directors to the fullest extent



permitted by the NCBCA. However, in accordance with the provisions of the NCBCA,
the Registrant's By-laws provide that, in addition to the indemnification of
directors and officers otherwise provided by the NCBCA, the Registrant shall,
under certain circumstances, indemnify its current or former directors and
officers against any and all liability and expenses, including reasonable
attorney's fees, in any proceeding arising out of their status or activities as
directors and officers, except for liability or litigation expense incurred on
account of activities that were at the time known or believed by such director
or officer to be clearly in conflict with the best interests of the Registrant.
Pursuant to such By-laws, the Registrant may also maintain, and the Registrant
does maintain, insurance on behalf of its directors and officers against
liability asserted against such persons in such capacity whether or not such
directors or officers have the right to indemnification pursuant to the By-laws
or otherwise.
 
     If the Reincorporation Merger and the Merger with BankAmerica are approved,
the Registrant will reincorporate from North Carolina to Delaware and will be
governed by the Delaware General Corporation Law (the "DGCL") and the
Certificate of Incorporation and By-laws of the Combined Company. Subsection (a)
of Section 145 of the DGCL empowers a corporation to indemnify any person who
was or is a party or is threatened to be made a party to any threatened, pending
or completed action, suit or proceeding, whether civil, criminal, administrative
or investigative (other than an action by or in the right of the corporation) by
reason of the fact that such person is or was a director, officer, employee or
agent of the corporation, or is or
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was serving at the request of the corporation as a director, officer, employee
or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other
enterprise, against expenses (including attorneys' fees), judgments, fines and
amounts paid in settlement actually and reasonably incurred by such person in
connection with such action, suit or proceeding if such person acted in good
faith and in a manner such person reasonably believed to be in or not opposed to
the best interests of the corporation, and, with respect to any criminal action
or proceeding, had no reasonable cause to believe his or her conduct was
unlawful. Subsection (b) of Section 145 of the DGCL empowers a corporation to
indemnify any person who was or is a party or is threatened to be made a party
to any threatened, pending or completed action or suit by or in the right of the
corporation to procure a judgment in its favor by reason of the fact that such
person acted in any of the capacities set forth above, against expenses
(including attorneys' fees) actually and reasonably incurred by such person in
connection with the defense or settlement of such action or suit if such person
acted in accordance with the above standards, except that no indemnification may
be made in respect to any claim, issue or matter as to which such person shall
have been adjudged to be liable to the corporation unless and only to the extent
that the Court of Chancery or the court in which the action or suit was brought
shall determine upon application that, despite the adjudication of liability but
in view of all the circumstances of the case, such person is fairly and
reasonably entitled to indemnification for such expenses which the Court of
Chancery or such other court shall deem proper.
 
     Section 145 of the DGCL further provides that, to the extent that a
director or officer of a corporation has been successful on the merits or
otherwise in defense of any action, suit or proceeding referred to in
subsections (a) and (b) of Section 145, or in the defense of any claim, issue or
matter therein, such person shall be indemnified against expenses (including
attorneys' fees) actually and reasonably incurred by him or her in connection
therewith; and that indemnification provided by, or granted pursuant to, Section
145 shall not be deemed exclusive of any other rights to which those seeking
indemnification may be entitled. Section 145 further empowers the corporation to
purchase and maintain insurance on behalf of any person who is or was a
director, officer, employee or agent of the corporation or is or was serving at
the request of the corporation as a director, officer, employee or agent of
another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or other enterprise,
against any liability asserted against him or her and incurred by him or her in
any such capacity, or arising out of such person's status as such, whether or
not the corporation would have the power to indemnify such person against such
liabilities under Section 145 of the DGCL.
 
     Section 102(b)(7) of the DGCL provides that provisions in a corporation's
certificate of incorporation eliminating or limiting the personal liability of a
director to the corporation or its stockholders for monetary damages for breach
of fiduciary duty as a director shall not eliminate or limit the liability of a
director for (i) any breach of the director's duty of loyalty to the corporation
or its stockholders; (ii) acts or omissions not in good faith or which involved
intentional misconduct or a knowing violation of law; (iii) willful or negligent
unlawful payment of a dividend or stock purchase or redemption; or (iv) any
transaction from which the director derived an improper personal benefit.
 
     The foregoing is only a general summary of certain aspects of Delaware law
dealing with indemnification of directors and officers and does not purport to
be complete. It is qualified in its entirety by reference to the relevant
statutes, which contain detailed specific provisions regarding the circumstances
under which and the person for whose benefit indemnification shall or may be



made.
 
     The Certificate of Incorporation of the Combined Company that will be in
effect if the Reincorporation Merger is consummated will prevent the recovery by
the Combined Company of monetary damages against its directors to the fullest
extent permitted by the DGCL. The By-laws of the Combined Company that will be
in effect if the Reincorporation Merger is consummated will provide for the
indemnification of directors and officers of the Combined Company in the same
manner as the current By-laws and board resolutions of the Registrant, except as
otherwise required by applicable law. In addition, the Merger Agreement provides
that the Combined Company will, for six years after the Effective Time,
indemnify directors, officers and employees of BankAmerica, the Registrant, or
any of their respective subsidiaries against certain liabilities in connection
with such persons' status as such or in connection with the Merger Agreement,
the Stock Option Agreements or any of the transactions contemplated thereby.
Pursuant to the Merger Agreement, the Combined Company will also, for six years
after the Effective Time and with respect to events occurring prior
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to the Effective Time, honor all rights to indemnification and limitations of
liability existing in favor of the foregoing persons as provided in the
governing documents of the Registrant, BankAmerica or their respective
subsidiaries. The By-laws of BankAmerica provide for indemnification of
directors and officers to the fullest extent permitted by the DGCL as a contract
right.
 
     The Registrant and BankAmerica have also agreed that, for six years after
the Effective Time, the Combined Company will use its best efforts to cause the
directors and officers of BankAmerica and the Registrant to be covered (with
respect to acts or omissions taking place prior to the Effective Time) by
directors' and officers' liability insurance policies as favorable as
BankAmerica's and the Registrant's current policies, or by substantially similar
policies in substitution therefor.
 
ITEM 21.  EXHIBITS AND FINANCIAL STATEMENT SCHEDULES
 
     The following exhibits are filed herewith or incorporated herein by
reference.
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
EXHIBIT
NUMBER                                 DESCRIPTION
- -------                                -----------
<C>       <S>  <C>
   2.1    --   Agreement and Plan of Reorganization by and between
               BankAmerica Corporation and NationsBank Corporation, dated
               as of April 10, 1998. (Included as Appendix A to the
               accompanying Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus.)
   2.2    --   Plan of Reincorporation Merger by and between NationsBank
               Corporation and NationsBank (DE) Corporation, dated as of
               August 3, 1998. (Included as Appendix B to the accompanying
               Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus.)
   3.1    --   Certificate of Incorporation of the Combined Company,
               executed on July 31, 1998. (Included as Appendix H to the
               accompanying Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus.)
   3.2    --   By-laws of the Combined Company.
   5.1    --   Opinion of Paul J. Polking, Esq., Executive Vice President
               and General Counsel of NationsBank Corporation, as to the
               validity of the shares of Combined Company Common Stock.
   8.1    --   Opinion of Wachtell, Lipton, Rosen & Katz as to certain tax
               matters.
  10.1    --   Employment Agreement, dated as of April 10, 1998, by and
               between NationsBank Corporation and David A. Coulter.
  10.2    --   Employment Agreement, dated as of April 10, 1998, by and
               between NationsBank Corporation and Michael J. Murray.
  10.3    --   Employment Agreement, dated as of April 10, 1998, by and
               between NationsBank Corporation and Michael E. O'Neill.
  10.4    --   Employment Agreement, dated as of April 10, 1998, by and
               between NationsBank Corporation and James H. Hance, Jr.
  10.5    --   Employment Agreement, dated as of April 10, 1998, by and
               between NationsBank Corporation and Kenneth D. Lewis.
  10.6    --   Form of Amended and Restated NationsBank Corporation Key
               Employee Stock Plan.
  23.1    --   Consent of Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith
               Incorporated.
  23.2    --   Consent of Goldman, Sachs & Co.
  23.3    --   Consent of Paul J. Polking, Esq., Executive Vice President
               and General Counsel of NationsBank Corporation. (Included in
               Exhibit 5.1 to this Registration Statement.)
  23.4    --   Consent of Wachtell, Lipton, Rosen & Katz. (Included in
               Exhibit 8.1 to this Registration Statement.)
  23.5    --   Consent of Ernst & Young LLP.
  23.6    --   Consent of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP.



</TABLE>
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<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
EXHIBIT
NUMBER                                 DESCRIPTION
- -------                                -----------
<C>       <S>  <C>
  24.1    --   Power of Attorney and Certified Resolutions.
  99.1    --   Stock Option Agreement, dated as of April 10, 1998, by and
               between BankAmerica Corporation (as issuer) and NationsBank
               Corporation (as grantee). (Included as Appendix C to the
               accompanying Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus.)
  99.2    --   Stock Option Agreement, dated as of April 10, 1998, by and
               between NationsBank Corporation (as issuer) and BankAmerica
               Corporation (as grantee). (Included as Appendix D to the
               accompanying Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus.)
  99.3    --   Notice of Special Meeting of Shareholders of NationsBank
               Corporation. (Included in the accompanying Joint Proxy
               Statement-Prospectus.)
  99.4    --   Chief Executive Officer's Letter to Shareholders of
               NationsBank Corporation. (Included in the accompanying Joint
               Proxy Statement-Prospectus.)
  99.5    --   Notice of Special Meeting of Shareholders of BankAmerica
               Corporation. (Included in the accompanying Joint Proxy
               Statement-Prospectus.)
  99.6    --   Chairman's Letter to Shareholders of BankAmerica
               Corporation. (Included in the accompanying Joint Proxy
               Statement-Prospectus.)
  99.7    --   Form of Proxy for Special Meeting of Shareholders of
               NationsBank Corporation.
  99.8    --   Form of Proxy for Special Meeting of Shareholders of
               BankAmerica Corporation.
</TABLE>
 
ITEM 22.  UNDERTAKINGS
 
     (a) The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes:
 
          (1) To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being
     made, a post-effective amendment to this registration statement:
 
             (i) To include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of the
        Securities Act;
 
             (ii) To reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising after
        the effective date of the registration statement (or the most recent
        post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in the
        aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the information set forth
        in the registration statement;
 
             (iii) To include any material information with respect to the plan
        of distribution not previously disclosed in the registration statement
        or any material change in such information in the registration
        statement.
 
          (2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the
     Securities Act, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be a
     new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and
     the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the
     initial bona fide offering thereof.
 
          (3) To remove from registration by means of a post-effective amendment
     any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the
     termination of the offering.
 
     (b) The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes that, for purposes of
determining any liability under the Securities Act, each filing of the
registrant's annual report pursuant to Section 13(a) or Section 15(d) of the
Exchange Act (and, where applicable, each filing of an employee benefit plan's
annual report pursuant to Section 15(d) of the Exchange Act) that is
incorporated by reference in the registration statement shall be deemed to be a
new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the
offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona
fide offering thereof.
 
     (c) The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes as follows: that prior to
any public reoffering of the securities registered hereunder through use of a
prospectus which is a part of this registration statement, by
 
                                      II-4
 
any person or party who is deemed to be an underwriter within the meaning of



Rule 145(c), the issuer undertakes that such reoffering prospectus will contain
the information called for by the applicable registration form with respect to
reofferings by persons who may be deemed underwriters, in addition to the
information called for by the other items of the applicable form.
 
     (d) The registrant undertakes that every prospectus: (i) that is filed
pursuant to paragraph (c) immediately preceding, or (ii) that purports to meet
the requirements of Sections 10(a)(3) of the Securities Act and is used in
connection with an offering of securities subject to Rule 415, will be filed as
a part of an amendment to the registration statement and will not be used until
such amendment is effective, and that, for purposes of determining any liability
under the Securities Act, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to
be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and
the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial
bona fide offering thereof.
 
     (e) Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities
Act may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of the
registrant pursuant to the foregoing provisions, or otherwise, the registrant
has been advised that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission
such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Act and is,
therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for indemnification against
such liabilities (other than the payment by the registrant of expenses incurred
or paid by a director, officer or controlling person of the registrant in the
successful defense of any action, suit or proceeding) is asserted by such
director, officer or controlling person in connection with the securities being
registered, the registrant will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the matter
has been settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate
jurisdiction the question whether such indemnification by it is against public
policy as expressed in the Act and will be governed by the final adjudication of
such issue.
 
     (f) The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes to respond to requests for
information that is incorporated by reference into the prospectus pursuant to
Item 4, 10(b), 11 or 13 of this form, within one business day of receipt of such
request, and to send the incorporated documents by first class mail or other
equally prompt means. This includes information contained in documents filed
subsequent to the effective date of the registration statement through the date
of responding to the request.
 
     (g) The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes to supply by means of a
post-effective amendment all information concerning a transaction, and the
company being acquired involved therein, that was not the subject of and
included in the registration statement when it became effective.
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                                   SIGNATURES
 
     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the Registrant
has duly caused this Registration Statement to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned, thereunto duly authorized, in the City of Charlotte, State of North
Carolina, this 4th day of August, 1998.
 
                                          NATIONSBANK CORPORATION
 
                                          (Registrant)
 
                                          By:                  *
                                            ------------------------------------
                                                    Hugh L. McColl, Jr.
                                                  Chief Executive Officer
 
     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this
Registration Statement has been signed by the following persons in the
capacities indicated on this 4th day of August, 1998.
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                     SIGNATURE                                           CAPACITY
                     ---------                                           --------
<C>                                                  <S>
 
                         *                           Chief Executive Officer and Director
- ---------------------------------------------------    (Principal Executive Officer)
                Hugh L. McColl, Jr.
 
                         *                           Director, Vice Chairman and Chief Financial
- ---------------------------------------------------    Officer
                James H. Hance, Jr.                    (Principal Financial Officer)
 
                         *                           Executive Vice President and Chief Accounting
- ---------------------------------------------------    Officer (Principal Accounting Officer)
                   Marc D. Oken
 



                         *                           Chairman of the Board and Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                  Charles E. Rice
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                  Ray C. Anderson
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                  Rita Bornstein
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
               B.A. Bridgewater, Jr.
 
                                                     Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                  Thomas E. Capps
 
                                                     Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                Alvin R. Carpenter
 
                                                     Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                 Charles W. Coker
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                 Thomas G. Cousins
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
               Andrew B. Craig, III
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                  Alan T. Dickson
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                    Paul Fulton
</TABLE>
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<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
                     SIGNATURE                                           CAPACITY
                     ---------                                           --------
<C>                                                  <S>
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                   C. Ray Holman
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                   W. W. Johnson
 
                         *                           President and Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                 Kenneth D. Lewis
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
               Russell W. Meyer, Jr.
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                 Richard B. Priory
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                   John C. Slane
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
               O. Temple Sloan, Jr.
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
               Meredith R. Spangler
 
                         *                           Director



- ---------------------------------------------------
                  Albert E. Suter
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                  Ronald Townsend
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                  Jackie M. Ward
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                 John A. Williams
 
                         *                           Director
- ---------------------------------------------------
                Virgil R. Williams
 
            * By: /s/ CHARLES M. BERGER
   --------------------------------------------
        Charles M. Berger, Attorney-in-fact
</TABLE>
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                               INDEX TO EXHIBITS
 
<TABLE>
<CAPTION>
EXHIBIT
NUMBER                                 DESCRIPTION
- -------                                -----------
<C>       <S>  <C>
   2.1    --   Agreement and Plan of Reorganization by and between
               BankAmerica Corporation and NationsBank Corporation, dated
               as of April 10, 1998. (Included as Appendix A to the
               accompanying Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus.)
   2.2    --   Plan of Reincorporation Merger by and between NationsBank
               Corporation and NationsBank (DE) Corporation, dated as of
               August 3, 1998. (Included as Appendix B to the accompanying
               Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus.)
   3.1    --   Certificate of Incorporation of the Combined Company,
               executed on July 31, 1998. (Included as Appendix H to the
               accompanying Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus.)
   3.2    --   By-laws of the Combined Company.
   5.1    --   Opinion of Paul J. Polking, Esq., Executive Vice President
               and General Counsel of NationsBank Corporation, as to the
               validity of the shares of Combined Company Common Stock.
   8.1    --   Opinion of Wachtell, Lipton, Rosen & Katz as to certain tax
               matters.
  10.1    --   Employment Agreement, dated as of April 10, 1998, by and
               between NationsBank Corporation and David A. Coulter.
  10.2    --   Employment Agreement, dated as of April 10, 1998, by and
               between NationsBank Corporation and Michael J. Murray.
  10.3    --   Employment Agreement, dated as of April 10, 1998, by and
               between NationsBank Corporation and Michael E. O'Neill.
  10.4    --   Employment Agreement, dated as of April 10, 1998, by and
               between NationsBank Corporation and James H. Hance, Jr.
  10.5    --   Employment Agreement, dated as of April 10, 1998, by and
               between NationsBank Corporation and Kenneth D. Lewis.
  10.6    --   Form of Amended and Restated NationsBank Corporation Key
               Employee Stock Plan.
  23.1    --   Consent of Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & Smith
               Incorporated.
  23.2    --   Consent of Goldman, Sachs & Co.
  23.3    --   Consent of Paul J. Polking, Esq., Executive Vice President
               and General Counsel of NationsBank Corporation. (Included in
               Exhibit 5.1 to this Registration Statement.)
  23.4    --   Consent of Wachtell, Lipton, Rosen & Katz. (Included in
               Exhibit 8.1 to this Registration Statement.)
  23.5    --   Consent of Ernst & Young LLP.
  23.6    --   Consent of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP.
  24.1    --   Power of Attorney and Certified Resolutions.
  99.1    --   Stock Option Agreement, dated as of April 10, 1998, by and
               between BankAmerica Corporation (as issuer) and NationsBank
               Corporation (as grantee). (Included as Appendix C to the
               accompanying Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus.)
  99.2    --   Stock Option Agreement, dated as of April 10, 1998, by and
               between NationsBank Corporation (as issuer) and BankAmerica
               Corporation (as grantee). (Included as Appendix D to the
               accompanying Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus.)
  99.3    --   Notice of Special Meeting of Shareholders of NationsBank
               Corporation. (Included in the accompanying Joint Proxy
               Statement-Prospectus.)



  99.4    --   Chief Executive Officer's Letter to Shareholders of
               NationsBank Corporation. (Included in the accompanying Joint
               Proxy Statement-Prospectus.)
  99.5    --   Notice of Special Meeting of Shareholders of BankAmerica
               Corporation. (Included in the accompanying Joint Proxy
               Statement-Prospectus.)
  99.6    --   Chairman's Letter to Shareholders of BankAmerica
               Corporation. (Included in the accompanying Joint Proxy
               Statement-Prospectus.)
  99.7    --   Form of Proxy for Special Meeting of Shareholders of
               NationsBank Corporation.
  99.8    --   Form of Proxy for Special Meeting of Shareholders of
               BankAmerica Corporation.
</TABLE>
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                                   ARTICLE I

                                   DEFINITIONS

            Section 1. Definitions. In these Bylaws, unless otherwise
specifically provided:

            (a)   "Certificate of Incorporation" means the Certificate of
                  Incorporation of the Corporation, as amended and restated from
                  time to time, including any amendments or statements of
                  classification adopted in connection with the Corporation's
                  outstanding shares of preferred stock.

            (b)   "Common Stock" means the common stock of the Corporation.

            (c)   "Corporation" means NationsBank (DE) Corporation, a Delaware
                  corporation, and any successor thereto.

            (d)   DGCL" means the General Corporation Law of the State of
                  Delaware, as the same now exists or may hereafter be amended.

            (e)   "Principal office" means the office (in or out of the State of
                  Delaware) so designated in the Corporation's annual report
                  filed pursuant to the DGCL where the principal executive
                  offices of the Corporation are located.

            (f)   "Public corporation" means any corporation that has a class of
                  shares registered under Section 12 of the Securities Exchange



                  Act of 1934, as amended (15 U.S.C. ss.781).

            (g)   "Shares" means the Common Stock and other units into which the
                  proprietary interests in the Corporation are divided.

            (h)   "Shareholder" means the person in whose name shares are
                  registered in the records of the Corporation or the beneficial
                  owner of shares to the extent of the rights granted by a
                  nominee certificate on file with the Corporation.

            (i)   "Voting group" means all shares of one or more classes or
                  series that under the Certificate of Incorporation or the DGCL
                  are entitled to vote and be counted together collectively on a
                  matter at a meeting of stockholders. All shares entitled by
                  the Certificate of Incorporation or the DGCL to vote generally
                  on a matter are for that purpose a single voting group.

            Section 2. Cross-Reference to the DGCL. If any term used in these
Bylaws and not otherwise defined herein is defined for purposes of the DGCL,
such definition shall apply for purposes of these Bylaws, unless the context
shall otherwise clearly require.
                                   ARTICLE II

                                     OFFICES

            Section 1. Principal Place of Business. The principal place of
business of the Corporation shall be located in the City of Charlotte, County of
Mecklenburg, State of North Carolina.

            Section 2. Registered Office. The registered office of the
Corporation required by the DGCL to be maintained in the State of Delaware is
The Corporation Trust Center 1209 Orange Street, in the City of Wilmington
County of New Castle. The name of the corporation's registered agent at such
address is The Corporation Trust Company.

            Section 3. Other Offices. The Corporation may have offices at such
other places, either within or without the State of Delaware, as the Board of
Directors may from time to time determine or as the affairs of the Corporation
may require from time to time.

                                  ARTICLE III

                                  SHAREHOLDERS

            Section 1. Annual Meeting. The annual meeting of the stockholders
shall be held during the month of April of each year at a date and an hour fixed
by the Board of Directors for the purpose of electing directors and for the
transaction of such other business as may come before the meeting.

            Section 2. Substitute Annual Meeting. If the annual meeting shall
not be held within the period designated by these Bylaws, a substitute annual
meeting may be called in accordance with the provisions of Section 3 of this
Article III. A meeting so called shall be designated and treated for all
purposes as the annual meeting.

            Section 3. Special Meetings. Special meetings of the stockholders,
for any purpose or purposes, unless otherwise prescribed by the DGCL, may be
called by the Chairman of the Board, the Chief Executive Officer, the President
or by the Secretary acting under instructions of the Chairman of the Board or
the Chief Executive Officer, or by the Board of Directors.

            Section 4. Place of Meeting. The Board of Directors or the Chairman
of the Board, the Chief Executive Officer or the President of the Corporation,
or the Secretary acting under instructions of the Chairman of the Board, the
Chief Executive Officer or President may designate any place, either within or
without the State of Delaware, as the place of meeting for any annual meeting of
stockholders or for any special meeting of stockholders called by the Board of
Directors or the Chairman of the Board, the Chief Executive Officer or President
or Secretary. If no designation is made, or if a special meeting of stockholders
is otherwise called, the place of meeting shall be the principal place of
business of the Corporation in the State of North Carolina.
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            Section 5. Notice of Meeting. Written or printed notice stating the
date, time and place of the meeting shall be delivered not less than 10 nor more
than 60 days before the date of the meeting, either personally or by mail, to
each stockholder of record entitled to vote at such meeting. If mailed, such
notice shall be deemed to be effective when deposited in the United States mail
with postage thereon prepaid and correctly addressed to the stockholder at such
stockholder's address as shown in the Corporation's current record of
stockholders.

            In the case of an annual or substitute annual meeting, the notice of
meeting need not specifically state the business to be transacted thereat unless



it is a matter, other than election of directors, on which the vote of
stockholders is expressly required by the provisions of the DGCL. In the case of
a special meeting, the notice of meeting shall state the purpose or purposes for
which the meeting is called.

            If a meeting is adjourned to a date more than 30 days after the date
fixed for the original meeting, or if a new record date is fixed for the
adjourned meeting, or if the new date, time or place for an adjourned meeting is
not announced at the meeting before adjournment, notice of the adjourned meeting
shall be given as in the case of an original meeting. Otherwise, it is not
necessary to give any notice of the adjourned meeting other than by announcement
at the meeting at which the adjournment is taken.

            Section 6. Fixing of Record Date. For the purpose of determining
stockholders entitled to notice of or to vote at any meeting of stockholders or
any adjournment thereof, or stockholders entitled to receive payment of any
dividend or other distribution, or in order to make a determination of
stockholders for any other proper purpose, the Board of Directors may fix in
advance a date for any such determination of stockholders, such date in any case
to be not more than 60 days and, in case of a meeting of stockholders, not less
than 10 days prior to the date on which the particular action, requiring such
determination of stockholders, is to be taken. If no record date is fixed for
the determination of stockholders entitled to notice of or to vote at a meeting
of stockholders, or for determination of the stockholders entitled to receive
payment of a dividend or other distribution, the close of business on the day
before the first notice is delivered to stockholders or the date on which the
resolution of the Board of Directors declaring or authorizing such dividend or
distribution is adopted, as the case may be, shall be the record date for such
determination. When a determination of stockholders entitled to vote at any
meeting of stockholders has been made as provided in this section, such
determination shall apply to any adjournment thereof unless the Board of
Directors fixes a new record date, which it must do if the meeting is adjourned
to a date more than 120 days after the date fixed for the original meeting.

            Section 7. Shareholders List. After the record date for a meeting of
stockholders is fixed or determined, the officer or agent having charge of the
stock transfer books for shares of the Corporation shall prepare an alphabetical
list of the names of all stockholders of the Corporation who are entitled to
notice of such stockholders meeting. The list will be arranged by voting group
(and within each voting group by class or series of shares) and show the address
of and number of shares held by each stockholder. Such stockholders list will be
available for inspection by any stockholder, beginning two business days after
notice of the meeting is given
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for which the list was prepared (and at least 10 days before such meeting) and
continuing through the meeting, at the Corporation's principal place of business
or at a place identified in the meeting notice in the city where the meeting
will be held. A stockholder, or a stockholder's agent or attorney, is entitled
on written demand to inspect and, subject to compliance with the applicable
provisions of the DGCL, to copy the list, during regular business hours and at
the stockholder's expense, during the period it is available for inspection.
Such list shall also be available at the meeting of stockholders, and any
stockholder, or such stockholder's agent or attorney, is entitled to inspect the
list at any time during the meeting or any adjournment thereof.

            Section 8. Quorum. A majority of the votes entitled to be cast on a
particular matter by a voting group constitutes a quorum of that voting group
for action on that matter unless the DGCL provides otherwise. Shares entitled to
vote as a separate voting group may take action on a matter at a meeting of
stockholders only if a quorum of those shares exists with respect to that
matter, except that, in the absence of a quorum at the opening of any meeting of
stockholders, such meeting may be adjourned from time to time by the vote of a
majority of the shares voting on the motion to adjourn. Once a share is
represented for any purpose at a meeting, it is deemed present for quorum
purposes for the remainder of the meeting and for any adjournment of that
meeting unless a new record date is or must be set for that adjourned meeting.

            Section 9. Proxies. A stockholder may vote his or her shares in
person or by proxy. A stockholder may appoint a proxy to vote or otherwise act
for the stockholder by signing an appointment form, either personally or by such
stockholder's attorney-in-fact. A telegram, telex, facsimile or other form of
wire or wireless communication appearing to have been transmitted by a
stockholder, or a photocopy or equivalent reproduction of a writing appointing
one or more proxies, shall be deemed a valid appointment form within the meaning
of these Bylaws.

            An appointment of a proxy is effective when received by the
Secretary or other officer or agent authorized to tabulate votes. An appointment
is valid for 11 months unless a different period is expressly provided in the
appointment form. An appointment of a proxy is revocable by the stockholder
unless the appointment form conspicuously states that it is irrevocable and the
appointment is coupled with an interest, which may include any such interest
specified in the DGCL.



            Section 10. Voting of Shares. Each outstanding share of Common Stock
is entitled to one vote on each matter voted on at a stockholders meeting. Other
shares are entitled to vote only as provided in the Certificate of Incorporation
or the DGCL. If a quorum exists, action on a matter (other than election of
directors) by a voting group is approved if the votes cast within the voting
group favoring the action exceed the votes cast opposing the action, unless the
Certificate of Incorporation or the DGCL requires a greater number of
affirmative votes. Classes or series of shares shall not be entitled to vote
separately by voting group unless expressly required by the Certificate of
Incorporation or as otherwise provided in the DGCL.

            Section 11. Voting for Directors. The directors of the Corporation
shall be elected by a plurality of the votes cast by the shares entitled to vote
in the election at the meeting
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at which a quorum is present unless otherwise provided in the Certificate of
Incorporation. The stockholders do not have a right to cumulate their votes for
directors.

            Section 12. Conduct of Meetings. The Chairman of the Board shall
preside at each meeting of stockholders or, in the Chairman's absence, the Chief
Executive Officer shall preside. At the request of the Chairman of the Board or
the Chief Executive Officer, in both their absences, such other officer as the
Board of Directors shall designate shall preside at any such meeting. In the
absence of a presiding officer determined in accordance with the preceding
sentence, any person may be designated to preside at a stockholders meeting by a
plurality vote of the shares represented and entitled to vote at the meeting.
The Secretary or, in the absence or at the request of the Secretary, any person
designated by the person presiding at a stockholders meeting shall act as
secretary of such meeting.

         Section 13.  Advance Notice Provision For Non-Rule 14a-8 Proposals. Any
stockholder proposal to be submitted outside the processes of Rule 14a-8 under
the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, must be received by the
Secretary of the Corporation no later than seventy-five (75) days before the
date the Corporation mailed its proxy materials for the prior year's annual
meeting of stockholders.

                                   ARTICLE IV

                               BOARD OF DIRECTORS

            Section 1. General Powers. All corporate powers shall be exercised
by or under the authority of, and the business and affairs of the Corporation
shall be managed under the direction of, its Board of Directors, except as
otherwise provided in the Certificate of Incorporation or permitted under the
DGCL.

            Section 2. Number and Qualifications. The number of directors of the
Corporation shall be not less than 5 nor more than 30, which number may be fixed
or changed from time to time, within the minimum and maximum, by the Board of
Directors. Directors need not be residents of the State of Delaware or
stockholders of the Corporation. A director of the Corporation shall at all
times meet all statutory and regulatory qualifications for a director of a
publicly held bank holding company.

            Section 3. Terms of Directors. The terms of all directors shall
expire at the next annual stockholders meeting following their election. A
decrease in the number of directors does not shorten an incumbent director's
term. The term of a director elected to fill a vacancy shall expire at the next
stockholders meeting at which directors are elected. Despite the expiration of a
director's term, however, such director shall continue to serve until the
director's successor is elected and qualified.

            Section 4. Removal. Any director may be removed at any time with or
without cause by a vote of the stockholders if the number of votes cast to
remove such director exceeds the number of votes cast not to remove him or her
unless otherwise provided in the Certificate of Incorporation. A director may
not be removed by the stockholders at a meeting unless the notice of the meeting
states that the purpose, or one of the purposes, of the meeting is removal of
the director. If any directors are so removed, new directors may be elected at
the same meeting.
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            Any director may be removed by the Board of Directors if a director
no longer meets the qualification requirements of Section 2 of this Article IV
or as otherwise prescribed by law.

            Section 5. Vacancies. Except in those instances where the
Certificate of Incorporation provide otherwise, the Board of Directors may fill



a vacancy on the Board of Directors. A vacancy that will occur at a specific
later date (by reason of a resignation effective at a later date or otherwise)
may be filled before the vacancy occurs, but the new director may not take
office until the vacancy occurs.

            Section 6. Compensation. The Board of Directors may provide for the
compensation of directors for their services as such and may provide for the
payment or reimbursement of any or all expenses reasonably incurred by them in
attending meetings of the Board or of any committee of the Board or in the
performance of their other duties as directors. Nothing herein contained,
however, shall prevent any director from serving the corporation in any other
capacity or receiving compensation therefor.

            Section 7. Executive Committee. The Board of Directors, by
resolution adopted by a majority of the number of directors fixed in the manner
provided in Section 2 of this Article IV, may designate five or more directors
who shall constitute the Executive Committee of the Corporation. The Executive
Committee, between meetings of the Board of Directors and subject to such
limitations as may be required by law or imposed by resolution of the Board of
Directors, shall have and may exercise all of the authority of the Board of
Directors in the management of the Corporation. The designation of the Executive
Committee and the delegation thereto of authority shall not operate to relieve
the Board of Directors, or any member thereof, of any responsibility or
liability imposed upon it or such director by law.

            Meetings of the Executive Committee may be held at any time on call
of its Chairman or any two members of the Committee. A majority of the members
shall constitute a quorum at all meetings. The Executive Committee shall keep
minutes of its proceedings and shall report its actions to the next succeeding
meeting of the Board of Directors.

            Section 8. Compensation Committee. The Board of Directors, by
resolution adopted by a majority of the number of Directors fixed in the manner
provided in Section 2 of this Article IV, may designate three or more directors
who shall not be otherwise employed by the Corporation or its subsidiaries who
shall constitute the Compensation Committee of the Corporation.

            The Compensation Committee shall provide overall guidance with
respect to the establishment, maintenance and administration of the
Corporation's compensation programs and employee benefit plans.

            The Compensation Committee shall review and approve the annual
compensation, including salary, incentive compensation and other benefits,
direct and indirect, for officers who serve as executive officers of the
Corporation. The Compensation Committee shall also approve and adopt proposals
related to any employee benefit plan of the Corporation or its subsidiaries in
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which any officer participates who also serves as an executive officer of the
Corporation, including proposals for the adoption, amendment, modification or
termination of such plans. As to the salary, incentive compensation and other
benefits, direct and indirect, for the Chief Executive Officer of the
Corporation and of all other officers of the Corporation who are also Directors
of the Corporation, the Compensation Committee shall submit recommendations to
the Executive Committee for review and concurrence prior to their submission to
the Board of Directors for approval.

            The Compensation Committee shall have such other purposes and such
other powers as the Board of Directors may from time to time determine.

            Meetings of the Compensation Committee shall be held quarterly or at
any time on call of the Chairman of the Compensation Committee. A majority of
the members shall constitute a quorum at all meetings. The Compensation
Committee shall keep minutes of its proceedings and shall report its actions in
writing to the next succeeding meeting of the Board of Directors.

            As used herein, the term "executive officer" means those officers of
the Corporation who are designated as such from time to time.

            The Compensation Committee may in its discretion delegate to the
Management Compensation Committee any of its powers and authority set forth in
this Section 8 with respect to any executive officer of the Corporation who is
not a "named executive officer" of the Corporation within the meaning of Item
402 of Regulation S-K promulgated under the Securities Act of 1933 and the
Securities Exchange Act of 1934.

            Section 9. Management Compensation Committee. The Board of
Directors, by resolution adopted by a majority of the Directors fixed in the
manner provided in Section 2 of this Article IV, may designate the Chief
Executive Officer and such other officers as it deems appropriate to constitute
the members of a Management Compensation Committee. The Chief Executive Officer
shall be the Chairman of the Management Compensation Committee.

            The Management Compensation Committee shall have the authority to



establish the titles and the compensation, including salaries, incentive
compensation and other benefits, direct and indirect, for all employees of the
Corporation and its subsidiaries who are not officers and for all officers of
the Corporation and its subsidiaries who do not serve as executive officers of
the Corporation. In connection with its duties, the Management Compensation
Committee shall approve all annual compensation budgets, all employee benefits
plans, the salary guidelines for positions and all incentive compensation plans
for such employees and officers of the Corporation and its subsidiaries.

            The Management Compensation Committee may allocate to a member of
the Management Compensation Committee the authority to establish titles and the
compensation, including salaries, incentive compensation awards pursuant to
incentive compensation plans previously approved by the Management Compensation
Committee, and other benefits for all personnel within such member's area of
functional responsibility except with respect to promo-
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tions to the title of Executive Vice President or its equivalent and except with
respect to actions related to officers in Job Band I. A member of the Management
Compensation Committee may delegate such member's authority with respect to such
matters to one or more officers within such member's area of functional
responsibility pursuant to procedures established by such member from time to
time; provided, however, any such action taken pursuant to any such delegation
of authority shall be subject to ratification by such member of the Management
Compensation Committee.

            The Management Compensation Committee shall make recommendations
from time to time to the Compensation Committee regarding the establishment,
amendment, modification and termination of any employee benefit plans sponsored
by the Corporation and its subsidiaries in which any officer of the Corporation
or its subsidiaries participates who also serves as an executive officer of the
Corporation.

            The Management Compensation Committee shall have such other purposes
and such other powers as the Board of Directors may from time to time determine.

            Meetings of the Management Compensation Committee shall be held
quarterly or at any time on call of the Chairman of the Management Compensation
Committee. A majority of the members shall constitute a quorum at all meetings.
The Management Compensation Committee shall keep minutes of its proceedings and
shall report its actions to the Compensation Committee.

            As used herein, the term "executive officer" means those officers of
the Corporation who are designated as such from time to time.

            In accordance with Section 8, the Management Compensation Committee
may be delegated by the Compensation Committee certain of the powers and
authority of the Compensation Committee set forth in Section 8 with respect to
any executive officer of the Corporation who is not a "named executive officer"
of the Corporation within the meaning of Item 402 of Regulation S-K promulgated
under the Securities Act of 1933 and the Securities Exchange Act of 1934.

            Section 10. Audit Committee. The Board of Directors, by resolution
adopted by a majority of the number of directors fixed in the manner provided in
Section 2 of this Article IV, shall designate three or more directors who shall
not be otherwise employed by the Corporation or its subsidiaries to constitute
the Audit Committee of the Board.

            The Audit Committee shall have such powers and duties as described
from time to time by resolutions of the Board of Directors. The Audit Committee
shall keep minutes of its proceedings and shall report its actions to the next
succeeding meeting of the Board of Directors.

            Section 11. Other Committees. The Board of Directors may create one
or more other committees and appoint members of the Board of Directors to serve
on them. Each committee must have two or more members, who serve at the pleasure
of the Board of Directors. The creation of a committee and appointment of
members of the Board of Directors to it must be
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approved by the greater of a majority of all of the directors in office when the
action is taken or the number of directors required by the Certificate of
Incorporation for the taking of action by the Board of Directors. The provisions
of the DGCL and these Bylaws that govern meetings, action without meetings,
notice and waiver of notice, and quorum and voting requirements of the Board of
Directors, shall apply to committees and their members as well. To the extent
specified by the Board of Directors, each committee may exercise the authority
of the Board of Directors, except as to the matters which the DGCL specifically
excepts from the authority of such committees. Nothing contained in this Section
shall preclude the Board of Directors from establishing and appointing any
committee, whether of directors or otherwise, not having or exercising the
authority of the Board of Directors.



                                   ARTICLE V

                              MEETINGS OF DIRECTORS

            Section 1. Regular Meetings. A regular meeting of the Board of
Directors shall be held without other notice than this Bylaw provision
immediately after, and at the same place as, the annual meeting of the
stockholders. In addition, the Board of Directors may provide, by resolution,
the date, time and place, either within or without the State of North Carolina,
for the holding of additional regular meetings.

            Section 2. Special Meetings. Special meetings of the Board of
Directors may be held at any date, time and place upon the call of the Chairman
of the Board, the Chief Executive Officer or the President or of the Secretary
acting under instructions from the Chairman of the Board or the Chief Executive
Officer or the President, or upon the call of any three directors. Special
meetings may be held at any date, time and place and without special notice by
unanimous consent of the directors.

            Section 3. Notice. The person or persons calling a special meeting
of the Board of Directors shall, at least two days before the meeting, give
notice thereof by any usual means of communication. Such notice may be
communicated, without limitation, in person; by telephone, telegraph, teletype
or other form of wire or wireless communication, or by facsimile transmission;
or by mail or private carrier. Written notice of a directors meeting is
effective at the earliest of the following:

            (a)   When received;

            (b)   Upon its deposit in the United States mail, as evidenced by
                  the postmark, if mailed with postage thereon prepaid and
                  correctly addressed;

            (c)   If by facsimile, by acknowledgment of the facsimile; or

            (d)   On the date shown on the confirmation of delivery issued by a
                  private carrier, if sent by private carrier to the address of
                  the director last known to the Corporation.
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Oral notice is effective when actually communicated to the director. Notice of
an adjourned meeting of directors need not be given if the time and place are
fixed at the meeting adjourning and if the period of adjournment does not exceed
ten days in any one adjournment. The notice of any meeting of directors need not
describe the purpose of the meeting unless otherwise required by the DGCL.

            Section 4. Waiver of Notice. A director may waive any notice
required by the DGCL, the Certificate of Incorporation or these Bylaws before or
after the date and time stated in the notice. The waiver must be in writing,
signed by the director entitled to the notice, and filed with the minutes or
corporate records, except that, notwithstanding the foregoing requirement of
written notice, a director's attendance at or participation in a meeting waives
any required notice to the director of the meeting unless the director at the
beginning of the meeting (or promptly upon the director's arrival) expressly
objects to holding the meeting or transacting business at the meeting and does
not thereafter vote for or assent to action taken at the meeting.

            Section 5. Quorum. A majority of the number of directors in office
immediately before the meeting begins, shall constitute a quorum for the
transaction of business at any meeting of the Board of Directors, but if less
than such majority is present at a meeting, a majority of directors present may
adjourn the meeting from time to time without further notice.

            Section 6. Manner of Acting. The act of the majority of the
directors present at a meeting at which a quorum is present shall be the act of
the Board of Directors, except as otherwise provided by the DGCL. The vote of a
majority of all of the directors in office when the action is taken shall be
required for the creation of a committee and the appointment of members of the
Board of Directors to it.

            Section 7. Presumption of Assent. A director of the Corporation who
is present at a meeting of the Board of Directors or a committee of the Board of
Directors when corporate action is taken shall be deemed to have assented to the
action taken unless the director expressly objects at the beginning of the
meeting (or promptly upon the director's arrival) to holding it or transacting
business at the meeting, unless the director's contrary vote is recorded or such
director's dissent or abstention from the action shall be entered in the minutes
of the meeting or unless the director shall file written notice of dissent or
abstention to such action with the person acting as secretary of the meeting
before the adjournment thereof or shall forward such dissent by registered mail
to the Secretary of the Corporation immediately after adjournment of the
meeting. Such right of dissent or abstention shall not apply to a director who
voted in favor of the action taken.



            Section 8. Conduct of Meetings. The Chairman or the Chief Executive
Officer shall preside at all meetings of the Board of Directors; provided,
however, that in the absence or at the request of the Chairman of the Board, or
if there shall not be a person holding such offices, the person selected to
preside at a meeting of directors by a vote of a majority of the directors
present shall preside at such meeting. The Secretary, or in the absence or at
the request of the Secretary, any person designated by the person presiding at a
meeting of the Board of Directors, shall act as secretary of such meeting.
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            Section 9. Action Without a Meeting. Any action required or
permitted to be taken at a Board of Directors meeting may be taken without a
meeting if the action is taken by all members of the Board. The action must be
evidenced by one or more written consents signed by each director before or
after such action, describing the action taken, which consent or consents shall
be included in the minutes or filed with the corporate records. Action taken as
provided in this Section is effective when the last director signs the consent,
unless the consent specifies a different effective date. A consent signed
pursuant to this Section has the effect of a meeting vote and may be described
as such in any document.

            Section 10. Participation Other Than in Person. The Board of
Directors may permit any or all directors to participate in a regular or special
meeting by, or conduct the meeting through the use of, any means of
communication by which all directors participating may simultaneously hear each
other during the meeting. A director participating in a meeting by this means is
deemed to be present in person at such meeting.

                                   ARTICLE VI

                                    OFFICERS

            Section 1. Officers of the Corporation. The officers of the
Corporation may include a Chairman of the Board, a Chief Executive Officer, one
or more Vice Chairmen, a President, one or more Division Presidents, one or more
Executive Vice Presidents, one or more Senior Vice Presidents, one or more Vice
Presidents, a Secretary, a Treasurer, and such other officers, assistant
officers and agents, as may be appointed from time to time by or under the
authority of the Board of Directors including that authority vested under
Section 8 or 9 of Article IV hereof. The same individual may simultaneously hold
more than one office in the Corporation, but no individual may act in more than
one capacity where action of two or more officers is required. The title of any
officer may include any additional designation descriptive of such officer's
duties as the Board of Directors may prescribe.

            Section 2. Appointment and Term. The officers of the Corporation
shall be appointed by the Board of Directors or by a committee or an officer
authorized by the Board of Directors to appoint one or more officers or
assistant officers; provided, however, that no officer may be authorized to
appoint the Chairman of the Board, the Chief Executive Officer or the President.
Each officer shall hold office until his or her death, resignation, retirement,
removal or disqualification or until such officer's successor is elected and
qualified.

            Section 3. Compensation. The compensation of all officers of the
Corporation shall be fixed by or under the authority of the Board of Directors
or in accordance with Sections 8 and 9 of Article IV hereof. No officer shall be
prevented from receiving such salary by reason of the fact that such officer is
also a director.

            Section 4. Resignation and Removal of Officers. An officer may
resign at any time by communicating such officer's resignation to the
Corporation. A resignation is effective when it is communicated unless it
specifies in writing a later effective date. If a resignation is
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made effective at a later date and the Corporation accepts the future effective
date, the Board of Directors may fill the pending vacancy before the effective
date if the Board of Directors provides that the successor does not take office
until the effective date. The Board of Directors, by the affirmative vote of a
majority of its members, may remove the Chairman of the Board, the Chief
Executive Officer or the President whenever in its judgment the best interest of
the Corporation would be served thereby. In addition, the Board of Directors or
a committee or an officer authorized by the Board of Directors may remove any
other officer at any time with or without cause. A vacancy in any office because
of death, resignation, removal, disqualification or otherwise, may be filled by
the directors or in accordance with Section 8 or 9 of Article IV hereof for the
unexpired portion of the term.

            Section 5. Contract Rights of Officers. The appointment of an
officer does not itself create contract rights. An officer's removal does not
itself affect the officer's contract rights, if any, with the Corporation, and
an officer's resignation does not itself affect the Corporation's contract



rights, if any, with the officer.

            Section 6. Bonds. The Board of Directors may by resolution require
any officer, agent or employee of the Corporation to give bond to the
Corporation, with sufficient sureties, conditioned on the faithful performance
of the duties of the applicable office or position, and to comply with such
other conditions as may from time to time be required by the Board of Directors.
Such bonds may be scheduled or blanket form and the premiums shall be paid by
the Corporation.

            Section 7. Chief Executive Officer. The Board of Directors may
appoint a Chief Executive Officer. The Chief Executive Officer shall, subject to
the direction and control of the Board of Directors, supervise and control the
business and affairs of the Corporation. In general the Chief Executive Officer
shall perform all duties incident to the position of chief executive officer or
as may be prescribed by the Board of Directors or these Bylaws from time to
time.

            Section 8. Chairman of the Board. The Board of Directors may appoint
from among its members an officer designated as the Chairman of the Board, but
the appointment of a Chairman of the Board shall not be required. If a Chairman
of the Board shall be appointed, then the Chairman of the Board shall have such
other duties and authority as may be prescribed by the Board of Directors from
time to time. In general the Chairman of the Board shall perform all duties
incident to the position of chairman of the board or as may be prescribed by the
Board of Directors or these Bylaws from time to time.

            Section 9. President. The Board of Directors may appoint a
President. The President shall perform the duties and exercise the powers of
that office and, in addition, the President shall perform such other duties and
shall have such other authority as the Board of Directors shall prescribe. In
general the President shall perform all duties incident to the position of
president and or as may be prescribed by the Board of Directors or these Bylaws
from time to time. The Board of Directors shall, if it deems such action
necessary or desirable, designate the officer of the Corporation who is to
perform the duties of the President in the event of such officer's absence or
inability to act.

                                      -12-
            Section 10. Vice Chairman. The Board of Directors may appoint one or
more officers designated as the Vice Chairman, but the appointment of one or
more Vice Chairmen shall not be required. If one or more Vice Chairmen shall be
appointed, then one or more Vice Chairmen shall have such duties and authority
as may be prescribed by the Board of Directors from time to time.

            Section 11. Division Presidents. The Board of Directors may appoint
one or more officers designated as Division Presidents, but the appointment of
one or more Division Presidents shall not be required. If one or more Division
Presidents shall be appointed, then the Division President(s) shall have such
duties and authority as may be prescribed by the Board of Directors from time to
time.

            Section 12. Executive Vice Presidents. Each Executive Vice President
shall perform duties and shall have such powers as are normally incident to such
office or as shall otherwise be prescribed by the Chief Executive Officer, the
Board of Directors or a committee established under these Bylaws.

            Section 13. Senior Vice President. Each Senior Vice President shall
perform duties and shall have such powers as are normally incident to such
office or as shall otherwise be prescribed by the Chief Executive Officer, the
Board of Directors or a committee under these Bylaws.

            Section 14. Vice Presidents. Each Vice President shall perform
duties and shall have such powers as are normally incident to such office or as
shall otherwise be prescribed by the Chief Executive Officer, the Board of
Directors or a committee under these Bylaws.

            Section 15. Secretary. The Secretary shall: (a) keep the minutes of
meetings of the stockholders and of the Board of Directors in one or more books
provided for that purpose; (b) have the responsibility and authority to maintain
and authenticate the records of the Corporation; (c) see that all notices are
duly given in accordance with the provisions of these Bylaws or as required by
law; (d) be custodian of the corporate records and of the seal of the
Corporation and see that the seal of the Corporation is affixed to all documents
the execution of which on behalf of the Corporation under its seal is duly
authorized; (e) keep a register of the post office address of each stockholder
which shall be furnished to the Secretary by such stockholder; (f) sign with the
Chairman of the Board, Chief Executive Officer or President, certificates for
shares of the Corporation, the issuance of which shall have been authorized by
resolution of the Board of Directors; (g) have general charge of the stock
transfer books of the Corporation; and (h) in general perform all duties
incident to the office of the Secretary and such other duties as from time to
time may be assigned to the Secretary by the Chief Executive Officer of the
Corporation, the Board of Directors or a committee under these Bylaws.



            Section 16. Treasurer. The Treasurer shall: (a) have charge and
custody of all funds and securities of the Corporation; receive and give
receipts for moneys due and payable to the Corporation from any source
whatsoever, and deposit all such moneys in the name of the Corporation in such
banks, trust companies or other depositories as shall be selected in accordance
with the provisions of Section 4 of Article VII; and (b) in general perform all
of the duties
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incident to the office of Treasurer and such other duties as from time to time
may be assigned to the Treasurer by the Chief Executive Officer of the
Corporation, the Board of Directors or a committee under these Bylaws.

            Section 17. Assistant Vice Presidents, Secretaries and Assistant
Treasurers. The Assistant Vice Presidents, Assistant Secretaries and Assistant
Treasurers, if any, shall, in the event of the death or inability or refusal to
act of the Secretary or the Treasurer, respectively, have all the powers and
perform all of the duties of those offices, and they shall, in general, perform
such duties as shall be assigned to them by the Secretary or the Treasurer,
respectively, or by the Chief Executive Officer of the Corporation or the Board
of Directors.

                                  ARTICLE VII

                            SHARES AND THEIR TRANSFER

            Section 1. Shares. Shares of the Corporation may but need not be
represented by certificates.

            When shares are represented by certificates, the Corporation shall
issue such certificates in such form as shall be required by the DGCL and as
determined by the Board of Directors, to every stockholder for the fully paid
shares owned by such stockholder. Each certificate shall be signed by, or shall
bear the facsimile signature of, the Chairman of the Board, the Chief Executive
Officer or the President and the Secretary or an Assistant Secretary of the
Corporation and may bear the corporate seal of the Corporation or its facsimile.
All certificates for the Corporation's shares shall be consecutively numbered or
otherwise identified. The name and address of the person to whom the shares
represented by a certificate are issued, with the number of shares and date of
issue, shall be entered on the stock transfer books of the Corporation. Such
information may be stored or retained on discs, tapes, cards or any other
approved storage device relating to data processing equipment; provided that
such device is capable of reproducing all information contained therein in
legible and understandable form, for inspection by stockholders or for any other
corporate purpose.

            When shares are not represented by certificates, then within a
reasonable time after the issuance or transfer of such shares, the Corporation
shall send the stockholder to whom such shares have been issued or transferred a
written statement of the information required by the DGCL to be on certificates.

            Section 2. Stock Transfer Books and Transfer of Shares. The
Corporation, or its agent, shall keep a book or set of books to be known as the
stock transfer books of the Corporation, containing the name of each stockholder
of record, together with such stockholder's address and the number and class or
series of shares held by such stockholder. Transfer of shares of the Corporation
represented by certificates shall be made on the stock transfer books of the
Corporation only upon surrender of the certificates for the shares sought to be
transferred by the holder of record thereof or by such holder's duly authorized
agent, transferee or legal representative, who shall furnish proper evidence of
authority to transfer with the Secretary. All certificates surren-
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dered for transfer shall be canceled before new certificates for the transferred
shares shall be issued.

            If shares of the Corporation:

            (1)   are in custody of a clearing corporation or of a custodian
                  bank or a nominee of either subject to the instructions of the
                  clearing corporation; and

            (2)   are in bearer form or endorsed in blank by an appropriate
                  person or registered in the name of the clearing corporation
                  or custodian bank or a nominee of either; and

            (3)   are shown on the account of a transferor or pledgor on the
                  books of the clearing corporation;

then in addition to other methods, a transfer or pledge of the shares or any
interest therein may be effected by the making of appropriate entries on the
books of the clearing corporation reducing the account of the transferor or



pledgor and increasing the account of the transferee or pledgee by the number of
shares transferred or pledged.

            Section 3. Lost Certificates. The Board of Directors or an officer
so authorized by the Board may authorize the issuance of a new certificate in
place of a certificate claimed to have been lost, destroyed or mutilated, upon
receipt of an affidavit of such fact from the persons claiming the loss or
destruction and any other documentation satisfactory to the Board of Directors
or such officer. At the discretion of the party reviewing such claim, any such
claimant may be required to give the Corporation a bond in such sum as it may
direct to indemnify the against loss from any claim with respect to the
certificate claimed to have been lost or destroyed.

            Section 4. Holder of Record. Except as otherwise required by the
DGCL, the Corporation may treat the person in whose name the shares stand of
record on its books as the absolute owner of the shares and the person
exclusively entitled to receive notification and distributions, to vote, and to
otherwise exercise the rights, powers and privileges of ownership of such
shares.

            Section 5. Transfer Agent and Registrar; Regulations. The
Corporation may, if and whenever the Board of Directors so determines, maintain
in the State of Delaware or any other state of the United States, one or more
transfer offices or agencies and also one or more registry offices which
officers and agencies may establish rules and regulations for the issue,
transfer and registration of certificates. No certificates for shares of stock
of the Corporation in respect of which a Transfer Agent and Registrar shall have
been designated shall be valid unless countersigned by such Transfer Agent and
registered by such Registrar. The Board may also make such additional rules and
regulations as it may deem expedient concerning the issue, transfer and
registration of certificates.
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                                  ARTICLE VIII

                                 INDEMNIFICATION

            Section 1. Definitions. For purposes of this Article VIII, the
following definitions shall apply:

            (a)   The "Corporation" shall include any subsidiary corporation, as
                  well as any constituent corporation (including any constituent
                  of a constituent) absorbed in a consolidation or merger which,
                  if its separate existence had continued, would have had the
                  power to indemnify its directors or officers, so that any
                  person who is or was a director or officer of such constituent
                  corporation, or is or was serving at the request of such
                  constituent corporation as a director, officer, employee or
                  agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture,
                  trust or other enterprise, shall stand in the same position
                  under this section with respect to the resulting or surviving
                  corporation as such person would have with respect to such
                  constituent corporation if its separate existence had
                  continued.

            (b)   "Director" means an individual who is or was a director of the
                  Corporation or an individual who, while a director of the
                  Corporation, is or was serving at the Corporation's request as
                  a director, officer, partner, trustee, employee or agent of
                  another foreign or domestic corporation, partnership, joint
                  venture, trust, employee benefit plan, or other enterprise. A
                  director is considered to be serving an employee benefit plan
                  at the Corporation's request if such director's duties to the
                  Corporation also impose duties on, or otherwise involve
                  services by, the director to the plan or to participants in or
                  beneficiaries of the plan. "Director" includes, unless the
                  context requires otherwise, the estate or personal
                  representative of a director.

            (c)   "Expenses" means expenses of every kind incurred in defending
                  a proceeding, including counsel fees.

            (d)   "Indemnified Officer" shall mean all of the Corporation's
                  past, present, and future duly elected or appointed officers,
                  including all individuals listed on the officer's payroll
                  files of the Corporation or any of the Corporation's
                  subsidiary companies notwithstanding any absence of title, and
                  each other officer of the Corporation who is designated by the
                  Board of Directors from time to time as an Indemnified
                  Officer. An Indemnified Officer shall be entitled to
                  indemnification hereunder to the same extent as a director,
                  including, without limitation, indemnification with respect to
                  service by the Indemnified Officer at the Corporation's
                  request as a director, officer, partner, trustee, employee or



                  agent of another foreign or domestic corporation, partnership,
                  joint venture, trust, employee benefit plan or other
                  enterprise.

                                      -16-
            (e)   "Liability" means the obligation to pay a judgment,
                  settlement, penalty, fine (including an excise tax assessed
                  with respect to an employee benefit plan) or reasonable
                  expenses incurred with respect to a proceeding.

            (f)   "Proceeding" means any threatened, pending, or completed
                  action, suit or proceeding, whether civil, criminal,
                  administrative or investigative, whether formal or informal,
                  and any appeal therein (and any inquiry or investigation that
                  could lead to such a proceeding).

            Section 2. Indemnification. In addition to the indemnification
otherwise provided by law and subject to any other requirements under applicable
law, the Corporation shall indemnify and hold harmless its Directors and
Indemnified Officers (as defined herein) against all liability and expenses,
including reasonable attorney's fees, in any proceeding (including without
limitation a proceeding brought by or on behalf of the Corporation itself)
arising out of their status as directors or officers, or their service at the
Corporation's request as a director, officer, partner, trustee, employee or
agent of another foreign or domestic corporation, partnership, joint venture,
trust, employee benefit plan or other enterprise, or their activities in any
such capacity; provided, however, that the Corporation shall not indemnify a
Director or Indemnified Officer against liability or litigation expense that
such person may incur on account of activities of such person which at the time
taken were known or believed by him or her to be in conflict with the best
interests of the Corporation. The Corporation shall also indemnify each Director
and Indemnified Officer for reasonable costs, expenses and attorneys' fees
incurred in connection with the enforcement of the rights to indemnification
granted herein, if it is determined in accordance with Section 3 of this Article
VIII that the Director or Indemnified Officer is entitled to indemnification
hereunder.

            Section 3. Determination. Any indemnification under Section 2 of
this Article IX shall be paid by the Corporation in a specific case only after a
determination that the director or Indemnified Officer has met the standard of
conduct set forth in such Section 2. Subject to any other requirements under
applicable law, such determination shall be made:

            (a)   by the Board of Directors by a majority vote of Directors not
                  at the time parties to the proceeding, even though less than a
                  quorum;

            (b)   by a majority vote of a committee duly designated by the Board
                  of Directors (in which designation Directors who are parties
                  may participate), consisting solely of two or more Directors
                  not at the time parties to the proceeding;

            (c)   if there are no Directors not at the time parties to the
                  proceeding, or if such Directors so direct, by independent
                  legal counsel selected by the Board of Directors or its
                  committee; or

            (d)   by the stockholders, but shares owned by or voted under the
                  control of Directors who are at the time parties to the
                  proceeding may not be voted on the determination.
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            The Board of Directors shall take all such action as may be
necessary and appropriate to enable the Corporation to pay the indemnification
required by this Article VIII.

            Section 4. Advance for Expenses. The expenses incurred by a Director
or Indemnified Officer in defending a proceeding may be paid by the Corporation
in advance of the final disposition of such proceeding as authorized by the
Board of Directors in the specific case upon receipt of an undertaking by or on
behalf of the Director or Indemnified Officer to repay such amount unless it
shall ultimately be determined that such person is entitled to be indemnified by
the Corporation against such expenses. Subject to receipt of such undertaking,
the Corporation shall make reasonable periodic advances for expenses pursuant to
this Section, unless the Board of Directors shall determine, in the manner
provided in Section 3 of this Article VIII and based on the facts then known,
that indemnification under this Article is or will be precluded.

            Section 5. Reliance and Consideration. Any Director or Indemnified
Officer who at any time after the adoption of this Article VIII serves or has
served in any of the aforesaid capacities for or on behalf of the Corporation
shall be deemed to be doing or to have done so in reliance upon, and as
consideration for, the right of indemnification provided herein. Such right,



however, shall not be exclusive of any other rights to which such person may be
entitled apart from the provisions of this Article VIII. No amendment,
modification or repeal of this Article VIII shall adversely affect the right of
any Director or Indemnified Officer to indemnification hereunder with respect to
any activities occurring prior to the time of such amendment, modification or
repeal.

            Section 6. Insurance. The Corporation may purchase and maintain
insurance on behalf of its Directors, officers, employees and agents and those
persons who were serving at the request of the Corporation in any capacity in
another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust, employee benefit plan or
other enterprise against any liability asserted against or incurred by such
person in any such capacity, or arising out of his or her status as such,
whether or not the Corporation would have the power to indemnify such person
against such liability under the provisions of this Article VIII or otherwise.
Any full or partial payment made by an insurance company under any insurance
policy covering any Director, officer, employee or agent made to or on behalf of
a person entitled to indemnification under this Article VIII shall relieve the
Corporation of its liability for indemnification provided for in this Article or
otherwise to the extent of such payment, and no insurer shall have a right of
subrogation against the Corporation with respect to such payment.

                                   ARTICLE IX

                               GENERAL PROVISIONS

            Section 1. Execution of Instruments. All agreements, indentures,
mortgages, deeds, conveyances transfers, contracts, checks, notes, drafts, loan
documents, letters of credit, master agreements, swap agreements, guarantees,
certificates, declarations, receipts, discharges, releases, satisfactions,
settlements, petitions, schedules, accounts, affidavits, bonds, undertakings,
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proxies and other instruments or documents may be signed, executed,
acknowledged, verified, attested, delivered or accepted on behalf of the
Corporation by the Chairman of the Board, the Chief Executive Officer, any Vice
Chairman of the Board, the President, any Vice President, any Assistant Vice
President, or any individual who is listed on the Corporation's Officer's
payroll file in a position equal to any of the aforementioned officer positions,
or such other officers, employees or agents as the Board of Directors or any of
such designated officers or individuals may direct. The provisions of this
Section 1 are supplementary to any other provision of these Bylaws and shall not
be construed to authorize execution of instruments otherwise dictated by law.

            Section 2. Voting of Shares. The Chairman of the Board, the Chief
Executive Officer, any Vice Chairman of the Board, President, any Executive Vice
President, the Secretary, the Treasurer, or such other officers, employees or
agents as the Board of Directors or such designated officers may direct are
authorized to vote, represent and exercise on behalf of the Corporation all
rights incident to any and all shares of any other corporations or associations
standing in the name of the Corporation. The authority herein granted to said
individual to vote or represent on behalf of the Corporation any and all shares
held by the Corporation in any other corporations or associations may be
exercised either by the individual in person or by any duly executed proxy or
power of attorney.

            Section 3. Distributions. The Board of Directors may from time to
time authorize, and the Corporation may pay or distribute, dividends or other
distributions on its outstanding shares in such manner and upon such terms and
conditions as are permitted by the Certificate of Incorporation or the DGCL.

            Section 4. Seal. The Board of Directors shall provide a corporate
seal which shall be circular in form and shall have inscribed thereon the name
of the Corporation and the words "corporate seal."

            Section 5. Amendments. The Board of Directors may amend or repeal
these Bylaws and may adopt new Bylaws by the affirmative vote of a majority of
the directors then holding office at any regular or special meeting of the Board
of Directors. The stockholders of the Corporation may also amend or repeal these
Bylaws and may adopt new Bylaws.
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                                                                     Exhibit 5.1

August 3, 1998

NationsBank Corporation
NationsBank Corporate Center
100 North Tryon Street
Charlotte, North Carolina 28255

Re:   Registration Statement on Form S-4 Related to the Merger of BankAmerica
with and into NationsBank (DE)

Ladies and Gentlemen:

I and other members of my staff have acted as counsel to NationsBank
Corporation, a North Carolina corporation ("NationsBank"), in connection with
the preparation and filing of a Registration Statement on Form S-4 (the
"Registration Statement") relating to the issuance of up to 867,937,200 shares
of the common stock of NationsBank (DE) ("Combined Company Common Stock"), a
Delaware corporation (the "Corporation") and the surviving corporation after the
reincorporation merger of NationsBank into the Corporation. The Combined Company
Common Stock is to be issued by the Corporation in connection with the merger of
BankAmerica Corporation with and into the Corporation.

In rendering this opinion, I have examined such corporate records and other
documents, and I have reviewed such matters of law, as I have deemed necessary
or appropriate. Based on the foregoing, I am of the opinion that the Combined
Company Common Stock is legally authorized and, when the Registration Statement
has been declared effective by order of the Securities and Exchange Commission
and the Combined Company Common Stock has been issued and paid for upon the
terms and conditions set forth in the Registration Statement, the Combined
Company Common Stock will be validly issued, fully paid and nonassessable.

I hereby consent to be named in the Registration Statement and in the related
joint proxy statement-prospectus contained therein as the attorney who passed
upon the legality of the Combined Company Common Stock, and to the filing of a
copy of this opinion as Exhibit 5.1 to the Registration Statement.

Very truly yours,

/s/ Paul J. Polking
 --------------------------- 
PAUL J. POLKING
                                                



                                                                     Exhibit 8.1

                 [Letterhead of Wachtell, Lipton, Rosen & Katz]

                                 August 4, 1998

BankAmerica Corporation
555 California Street
San Francisco, California  94104

NationsBank Corporation
NationsBank Corporate Center
Charlotte, North Carolina  28255

Ladies/Gentlemen:

            We have acted as special counsel to BankAmerica Corporation, a
Delaware corporation ("BankAmerica"), in connection with the proposed merger
(the "Reincorporation Merger") of NationsBank Corporation, a North Carolina
corporation ("NationsBank"), with and into NationsBank (DE) Corporation, a
Delaware corporation and a direct wholly owned subsidiary of NationsBank
("NationsBank (DE)"), and the proposed merger (the "Merger" and, together with
the Reincorporation Merger, the "Reorganization") of BankAmerica with and into
NationsBank (DE), each step of the Reorganization pursuant to the Agreement and
Plan of Reorganization (the "Agreement") dated as of April 10, 1998, by and
between NationsBank and BankAmerica. At your request, in connection with the
filing of the Registration Statement on Form S-4 filed with the Securities and
Exchange Commission in connection with the Reorganization (the "Registration
Statement"), we are rendering our opinion pursuant to Item 601(b)(8) of
Regulation S-K.

            For purposes of the opinion set forth below, we have relied, with
the consent of BankAmerica and the consent of NationsBank, upon the accuracy and
completeness of the
BankAmerica Corporation
NationsBank Corporation
August 4, 1998
Page 2

statements and representations (which statements and representations we have
neither investigated nor verified) contained, respectively, in the certificates
of the officers of BankAmerica and NationsBank dated the date hereof, and have
assumed that such statements and representations will be complete and accurate
as of the Reincorporation Merger Effective Time and the Effective Time and that
all representations made to the knowledge of any person or entity or with
similar qualification are and will be true and correct as if made without such
qualification. We have also relied upon the accuracy of the Registration
Statement and the joint proxy statement-prospectus of BankAmerica and
NationsBank (the "Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus") included therein. Any
capitalized term used and not defined herein has the meaning given to it in the
Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus or the appendices thereto (including the
Agreement).

            We have also assumed that: (i) the transactions contemplated by the
Agreement will be consummated in accordance therewith and as described in the
Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus (and no transaction or condition stated
therein and material to this opinion will be waived by any party); and (ii) the
Reorganization will be reported by BankAmerica, NationsBank and NationsBank (DE)
on their respective federal income tax returns in a manner consistent with the
opinion set forth below.

            Based upon and subject to the foregoing, it is our opinion, under
currently applicable United States federal income tax law, that each of the
Reincorporation Merger and the Merger will be treated as a "reorganization"
within the meaning of Section 368(a) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as
amended, and that, accordingly:

            (i) no gain or loss will be recognized by NationsBank, NationsBank
(DE) or BankAmerica as a result of the Reincorporation Merger or the Merger;

            (ii) no gain or loss will be recognized by the BankAmerica
Shareholders who exchange all of their BankAmerica Common Stock solely for
Combined Company Common Stock pursuant to the Merger (except with respect to
cash received in lieu of a fractional share interest in Combined Company Common
Stock);

            (iii) no gain or loss will be recognized by the NationsBank
Shareholders who exchange all of their NationsBank Common Stock solely for
Combined Company Common Stock pursuant to the Reincorporation Merger;



            (iv) the aggregate tax basis of the Combined Company Common Stock
received by BankAmerica Shareholders who exchange all of their BankAmerica
Common Stock solely for Combined Company Common Stock pursuant to the Merger
will be the same as the aggregate
BankAmerica Corporation
NationsBank Corporation
August 4, 1998
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tax basis of the BankAmerica Common Stock surrendered in exchange therefor
(reduced by any amount allocable to a fractional share interest for which cash
is received); and

            (v) the aggregate tax basis of the Combined Company Common Stock
received by NationsBank Shareholders who exchange all of their NationsBank
Common Stock solely for Combined Company Common Stock in the Reincorporation
Merger will be the same as the aggregate tax basis of the NationsBank Common
Stock surrendered in exchange therefor.

            We are furnishing this opinion solely in connection with the
Registration Statement, and this opinion is not to be relied upon, circulated,
quoted or otherwise referred to for any other purpose. We hereby consent to the
filing of this opinion with the Securities and Exchange Commission as an exhibit
to the Registration Statement, and to the reference to us under the captions
"SUMMARY--The Merger--Federal Income Tax Consequences" and "THE MERGER--Material
Federal Income Tax Consequences." In giving such consent, we do not thereby
admit that we are in the category of persons whose consent is required under
Section 7 of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended.

            We express no opinion as to the tax consequences of the
Reorganization under any foreign, state or local tax law or under any federal
tax laws other than those pertaining to the income tax.

                                    Very truly yours,

                                    /s/ Wachtell, Lipton, Rosen & Katz



                                                                    Exhibit 10.1

                              EMPLOYMENT AGREEMENT

            AGREEMENT by and between NationsBank Corporation, a North Carolina
corporation (the "Company") and David A. Coulter (the "Executive") dated as of
the 10th day of April, 1998.

            The Company and BankAmerica Corporation, a Delaware corporation
("BAC") have determined that it is in the best interests of their respective
shareholders to assure that BAC will have the continued dedication of the
Executive pending the merger of the Company and BAC (the "Merger") pursuant to
the Agreement and Plan of Merger dated as of April 12, 1998 and to provide the
surviving corporation after the Merger with continuity of management. Therefore,
in order to accomplish these objectives, the Executive and the Company desire to
enter into this Agreement.

            NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS HEREBY AGREED AS FOLLOWS:

            1. Effective Date. The "Effective Date" shall mean the effective
date of the Merger.

            2. Employment Period. The Company hereby agrees to employ the
Executive, and the Executive hereby agrees to enter into the employ of the
Company subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement, for the period
commencing on the Effective Date and ending on the fifth anniversary thereof
(the "Employment Period").

            3. Terms of Employment. (a) Position and Duties. (i) During the
Employment Period, the Executive shall serve as President of the Company with
appropriate authority, duties and responsibilities. The Executive shall serve on
the Company's Board of Directors during the Employment Period. It is the present
intention of the Boards of Directors of both the Company and BAC that the
Executive shall succeed the Company's current Chief Executive Officer.

                  (ii) During the Employment Period, and excluding any periods
of vacation and sick leave to which the Executive is entitled, the Executive
agrees to devote substantially all of his attention and time during normal
business hours to the business and affairs of the Company and, to the extent
necessary to discharge the responsibilities assigned to the Executive hereunder,
to use the Executive's reasonable best efforts to perform faithfully and
efficiently such responsibilities. During the Employment Period it shall not be

a violation of this Agreement for the Executive to (A) serve on corporate, civic
or charitable boards or committees, (B) deliver lectures, fulfill speaking
engagements or teach at educational institutions and (C) manage personal
investments, so long as such activities do not significantly interfere with the
performance of the Executive's responsibilities as an employee of the Company in
accordance with this Agreement. It is expressly understood and agreed that to
the extent that any such activities have been conducted by the Executive prior
to the Effective Date, the continued conduct of such activities (or the conduct
of activities similar in nature and scope thereto) subsequent to the Effective
Date shall not thereafter be deemed to interfere with the performance of the
Executive's responsibilities to the Company.

            (b) Compensation (i) Base Salary. During the Employment Period, the
Executive shall receive an annual base salary ("Annual Base Salary") of no less
than $1,500,000, or if greater, 100% of the annual base salary paid to the Chief
Executive Officer of the Company. Any increase in Annual Base Salary shall not
serve to limit or reduce any other obligation to the Executive under this
Agreement. Annual Base Salary shall not be reduced after any such increase and
the term Annual Base Salary as utilized in this Agreement shall refer to Annual
Base Salary as so increased. As used in this Agreement, the term "affiliated
companies" shall include any company controlled by, controlling or under common
control with the Company.

                  (ii) Annual Bonus. During the Employment Period, the Executive
shall be eligible to receive an annual cash bonus ("Annual Bonus") on a basis no
less favorable than the Chief Executive Officer of the Company.

                  (iii) Incentive Awards. On the Effective Date, the Company
shall grant the Executive 300,000 shares of restricted stock (the "Restricted
Stock") pursuant to the terms of the Company's stock incentive plan. Except as
otherwise provided herein, the Restricted Stock shall vest in five equal
installments, on the first, second, third, fourth and fifth anniversaries of the
date of grant.

                  (iv) Retirement Benefits. Upon termination of employment for
any reason, the Executive shall be paid an annual retirement benefit of 60% of
his Final Average Compensation as defined in the Company's Supplemental
Executive Retirement Plan ("SERP"), for his life less any benefit payable
pursuant to the Company's and BAC's qualified retirement plan and social



security and in lieu of any benefit to which he might be entitled under any
other nonqualified defined
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benefit retirement plan (the "Retirement Benefit"), provided, however, that such
Retirement Benefit shall be at least equal to 95% of his Base Salary and Bonus
(as such terms are defined in the SERP) paid by BAC in respect of calendar year
1997. Upon the Executive's death, his current spouse, should she survive the
Executive, shall be paid an annual benefit of 75% of the Retirement Benefit for
her life. For purposes of determining the amount of the Retirement Benefit, all
service rendered by the Executive to BAC shall be deemed service with the
Company.

                  (v) Other Employee Benefit Plans. During the Employment
Period, except as otherwise expressly provided herein, the Executive shall be
entitled to participate in all employee benefit, welfare and other plans,
practices, policies and programs, other than pre-existing split-dollar life
insurance (collectively, "Employee Benefit Plan") applicable to the Chief
Executive Officer of the Company on a basis no less favorable than that provided
to the Chief Executive Officer of the Company. For purposes of all Employee
Benefit Plans, service rendered by the Executive to BAC shall be deemed service
with the Company.

            4. Termination of Employment. (a) Death or Disability. The
Executive's employment shall terminate automatically upon the Executive's death
during the Employment Period. If the Company determines in good faith that the
Disability of the Executive has occurred during the Employment Period (pursuant
to the definition of Disability set forth below), it may give to the Executive
written notice in accordance with Section 11(b) of this Agreement of its
intention to terminate the Executive's employment. In such event, the
Executive's employment with the Company shall terminate effective on the 30th
day after receipt of such notice by the Executive (the "Disability Effective
Date"), provided that, within the 30 days after such receipt, the Executive
shall not have returned to full-time performance of the Executive's duties. For
purposes of this Agreement, "Disability" shall mean the absence of the Executive
from the Executive's duties with the Company on a full-time basis for 180
consecutive business days as a result of incapacity due to mental or physical
illness which is determined to be total and permanent by a physician selected by
the Company or its insurers and acceptable to the Executive or the Executive's
legal representative.

            (b) Cause. The Company may terminate the Executive's employment
during the Employment Period for Cause. For purposes of this Agreement, "Cause"
shall mean:
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                  (i) the continued failure of the Executive to perform
substantially the Executive's duties with the Company or one of its affiliates
(other than any such failure resulting from incapacity due to physical or mental
illness), after a written demand for substantial performance is delivered to the
Executive by the Board or the Chief Executive Officer of the Company which
specifically identifies the manner in which the Board or Chief Executive Officer
believes that the Executive has not substantially performed the Executive's
duties, or

                  (ii) the willful engaging by the Executive in illegal conduct
or gross misconduct which is materially and demonstrably injurious to the
Company, or

                  (iii) conviction of a felony or guilty or nolo contendere plea
by the Executive with respect thereto.

For purposes of this provision, no act or failure to act, on the part of the
Executive, shall be considered "willful" unless it is done, or omitted to be
done, by the Executive in bad faith or without reasonable belief that the
Executive's action or omission was in the best interests of the Company. Any
act, or failure to act, based upon authority given pursuant to a resolution duly
adopted by the Board or upon the instructions of the Chief Executive Officer or
a senior officer of the Company or based upon the advice of counsel for the
Company shall be conclusively presumed to be done, or omitted to be done, by the
Executive in good faith and in the best interests of the Company. The cessation
of employment of the Executive shall not be deemed to be for Cause unless and
until there shall have been delivered to the Executive a copy of a resolution
duly adopted by the affirmative vote of not less than two-thirds of the entire
membership of the Board at a meeting of the Board called and held for such
purpose (after reasonable notice is provided to the Executive and the Executive
is given an opportunity, together with counsel, to be heard before the Board),
finding that, in the good faith opinion of the Board, the Executive is guilty of
the conduct described in subparagraph (i) or (ii) above, and specifying the
particulars thereof in detail.



            (c) Good Reason. The Executive's employment may be terminated by the
Executive for Good Reason. For purposes of this Agreement, "Good Reason" shall
mean in the absence of a written consent of the Executive:
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                  (i) the assignment to the Executive of any duties inconsistent
in any respect with the Executive's position (including status, offices, titles
and reporting requirements), authority, duties or responsibilities as
contemplated by Section 3(a) of this Agreement, or any other action by the
Company which, in the Executive's reasonable judgment, results in a diminution
in such position, authority, duties or responsibilities, excluding for this
purpose an isolated, insubstantial and inadvertent action not taken in bad faith
and which is remedied by the Company promptly after receipt of notice thereof
given by the Executive;

                  (ii) any failure by the Company to comply with any of the
provisions of Section 3(b) of this Agreement, other than an isolated,
insubstantial and inadvertent failure not occurring in bad faith and which is
remedied by the Company promptly after receipt of notice thereof given by the
Executive;

                  (iii) any purported termination by the Company of the
Executive's employment otherwise than as expressly permitted by this Agreement;
or

                  (iv) any failure by the Company to comply with and satisfy
Section 10(c) of this Agreement.

For purposes of this Section 4(c), any good faith determination of "Good Reason"
made by the Executive shall be conclusive.

            (d) Notice of Termination. Any termination by the Company for Cause,
or by the Executive for Good Reason, shall be communicated by Notice of
Termination to the other party hereto given in accordance with Section 11(b) of
this Agreement. For purposes of this Agreement, a "Notice of Termination" means
a written notice which (i) indicates the specific termination provision in this
Agreement relied upon, (ii) to the extent applicable, sets forth in reasonable
detail the facts and circumstances claimed to provide a basis for termination of
the Executive's employment under the provision so indicated and (iii) if the
Date of Termination (as defined below) is other than the date of receipt of such
notice, specifies the termination date (which date shall be not more than thirty
days after the giving of such notice). The failure by the Executive or the
Company to set forth in the Notice of Termination any fact or circumstance which
contributes to a showing of Good Reason or Cause shall not waive any right of
the Executive or the Company, respectively, 
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hereunder or preclude the Executive or the Company, respectively, from asserting
such fact or circumstance in enforcing the Executive's or the Company's rights
hereunder.

            (e) Date of Termination. "Date of Termination" means (i) if the
Executive's employment is terminated by the Company for Cause, or by the
Executive for Good Reason, the date of receipt of the Notice of Termination or
any later date specified therein within 30 days of such notice, as the case may
be, (ii) if the Executive's employment is terminated by the Company other than
for Cause or Disability, the Date of Termination shall be the date on which the
Company notifies the Executive of such termination and (iii) if the Executive's
employment is terminated by reason of death or Disability, the Date of
Termination shall be the date of death of the Executive or the Disability
Effective Date, as the case may be.

            5. Obligations of the Company upon Termination. (a) Good Reason;
Other Than for Cause, Death or Disability. If, during the Employment Period, the
Company shall terminate the Executive's employment other than for Cause or
Disability or the Executive shall terminate employment for Good Reason:

                  (i) the Company shall pay to the Executive in a lump sum in
cash within 30 days after the Date of Termination the aggregate of the following
amounts:

                  A. the sum of (1) the Executive's Annual Base Salary through
            the Date of Termination to the extent not theretofore paid, and (2)
            the product of (x) the highest annual bonus paid to the Executive
            for any of the three years prior to the Date of Termination (the
            "Recent Annual Bonus") and (y) a fraction, the numerator of which is
            the number of days in the fiscal year in which the Date of
            Termination occurs through the Date of Termination, and the
            denominator of which is 365, in each case to the extent not
            theretofore paid (the sum of the amounts described in clauses (1)
            and (2), shall be hereinafter referred to as the "Accrued



            Obligations"); and

                  B. the amount equal to the product of (1) the number of months
            and portions thereof from the Date of Termination until the fifth
            anniversary of the Effective Date, divided by twelve and (2) the sum
            of (x) the Executive's Annual Base Salary and (y) the Recent Annual
            Bonus; and
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                  (ii) for the remainder of the Executive's life and that of his
current spouse, the Company shall continue to provide medical and dental
benefits to the Executive, his spouse and dependents on the same basis as such
benefits are provided to the Chief Executive Officer of the Company
(collectively "Medical Benefits");

                  (iii) the Restricted Stock shall vest immediately; and

                  (iv) to the extent not theretofore paid or provided, the
Company shall timely pay or provide to the Executive any other amounts or
benefits required to be paid or provided or which the Executive is eligible to
receive under any plan, program, policy or practice or contract or agreement of
the Company and its affiliated companies through the Date of Termination (such
other amounts and benefits shall be hereinafter referred to as the "Other
Benefits").

            (b) Death. If the Executive's employment is terminated by reason of
the Executive's death during the Employment Period, this Agreement shall
terminate without further obligations to the Executive's legal representatives
under this Agreement, other than for payment of Accrued Obligations and the
timely payment or provision of Other Benefits. In addition, the Restricted Stock
shall vest immediately. Accrued Obligations shall be paid to the Executive's
estate or beneficiary, as applicable, in a lump sum in cash within 30 days of
the Date of Termination. With respect to the provision of Other Benefits, the
term Other Benefits as utilized in this Section 5(b) shall include death
benefits as in effect on the date of the Executive's death with respect to the
Chief Executive Officer of the Company and his beneficiaries and the continued
provision of Medical Benefits to the Executive's current spouse.

            (c) Disability. If the Executive's employment is terminated by
reason of the Executive's Disability during the Employment Period, this
Agreement shall terminate without further obligations to the Executive, other
than for payment of Accrued Obligations and the timely payment or provision of
Other Benefits. In addition, the Restricted Stock shall vest immediately.
Accrued Obligations shall be paid to the Executive in a lump sum in cash within
30 days of the Date of Termination. With respect to the provision of Other
Benefits, the term Other Benefits as utilized in this Section 5(c) shall
include, and the Executive shall be entitled after the Disability Effective Date
to receive, disability and other benefits as in effect at any time thereafter
generally with respect to the Chief Executive Officer of the Company and the
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continued provision of Medical Benefits to the Executive and his current spouse.

            (d) Cause; Other than for Good Reason. If the Executive's employment
shall be terminated for Cause or the Executive terminates his employment without
Good Reason during the Employment Period, this Agreement shall terminate without
further obligations to the Executive other than the obligation to pay to the
Executive (x) his Annual Base Salary through the Date of Termination, (y)
provision of Medical Benefits to the Executive and his current spouse, and (z)
Other Benefits, in each case to the extent theretofore unpaid.

            6. Non-exclusivity of Rights. Except as specifically provided,
nothing in this Agreement shall prevent or limit the Executive's continuing or
future participation in any plan, program, policy or practice provided by the
Company or any of its affiliated companies and for which the Executive may
qualify, nor, subject to Section 11(f), shall anything herein limit or otherwise
affect such rights as the Executive may have under any contract or agreement
with the Company or any of its affiliated companies. Amounts which are vested
benefits or which the Executive is otherwise entitled to receive under any plan,
policy, practice or program of or any contract or agreement with the Company or
any of its affiliated companies at or subsequent to the Date of Termination
shall be payable in accordance with such plan, policy, practice or program or
contract or agreement except as explicitly modified by this Agreement.

            7. Full Settlement. The Company's obligation to make the payments
provided for in this Agreement and otherwise to perform its obligations
hereunder shall not be affected by any set-off, counterclaim, recoupment,
defense or other claim, right or action which the Company may have against the
Executive or others. In no event shall the Executive be obligated to seek other
employment or take any other action by way of mitigation of the amounts payable
to the Executive under any of the provisions of this Agreement and, such amounts



shall not be reduced whether or not the Executive obtains other employment. The
Company agrees to pay as incurred, to the full extent permitted by law, all
legal fees and expenses which the Executive may reasonably incur as a result of
any contest (regardless of the outcome thereof) by the Company, the Executive or
others of the validity or enforceability of, or liability under, any provision
of this Agreement or any guarantee of performance thereof (including as a result
of any contest by the Executive about the amount of any payment pursuant to this
Agreement), plus in each case
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interest on any delayed payment at the applicable Federal rate provided for in
Section 7872(f)(2)(A) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the
"Code").

            8. Certain Additional Payments by the Company.

            (a) Anything in this Agreement to the contrary notwithstanding and
except as set forth below, in the event it shall be determined that any payment
or distribution by the Company to or for the benefit of the Executive (whether
paid or payable or distributed or distributable pursuant to the terms of this
Agreement or otherwise, but determined without regard to any additional payments
required under this Section 8) (a "Payment") would be subject to the excise tax
imposed by Section 4999 of the Code or any interest or penalties are incurred by
the Executive with respect to such excise tax (such excise tax, together with
any such interest and penalties, are hereinafter collectively referred to as the
"Excise Tax"), then the Executive shall be entitled to receive an additional
payment (a "Gross-Up Payment") in an amount such that after payment by the
Executive of all taxes (including any interest or penalties imposed with respect
to such taxes), including, without limitation, any income taxes (and any
interest and penalties imposed with respect thereto) and Excise Tax imposed upon
the Gross-Up Payment, the Executive retains an amount of the Gross-Up Payment
equal to the Excise Tax imposed upon the Payments. Notwithstanding the foregoing
provisions of this Section 8(a), if it shall be determined that the Executive
is entitled to a Gross-Up Payment, but that the Payments do not exceed 110% of
the greatest amount (the "Reduced Amount") that could be paid to the Executive
such that the receipt of Payments would not give rise to any Excise Tax, then no
Gross-Up Payment shall be made to the Executive and the Payments, in the
aggregate, shall be reduced to the Reduced Amount.

            (b) Subject to the provisions of Section 8(c), all determinations
required to be made under this Section 8, including whether and when a Gross-Up
Payment is required and the amount of such Gross-Up Payment and the assumptions
to be utilized in arriving at such determination, shall be made by Price
Waterhouse & Co. LLP or such other certified public accounting firm reasonably
acceptable to the Company as may be designated by the Executive (the "Accounting
Firm") which shall provide detailed supporting calculations both to the Company
and the Executive within 15 business days of the receipt of notice from the
Executive that there has been a Payment, or such earlier time as is requested by
the Company. All fees and expenses of the Accounting Firm shall be borne solely
by the Company. Any Gross-Up Payment, as determined
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pursuant to this Section 8, shall be paid by the Company to the Executive within
five days of the later of (i) the due date for the payment of any Excise Tax,
and (ii) the receipt of the Accounting Firm's determination. Any determination
by the Accounting Firm shall be binding upon the Company and the Executive. As a
result of the uncertainty in the application of Section 4999 of the Code at the
time of the initial determination by the Accounting Firm hereunder, it is
possible that Gross-Up Payments which will not have been made by the Company
should have been made ("Underpayment"), consistent with the calculations
required to be made hereunder. In the event that the Company exhausts its
remedies pursuant to Section 8(c) and the Executive thereafter is required to
make a payment of any Excise Tax, the Accounting Firm shall determine the amount
of the Underpayment that has occurred and any such Underpayment shall be
promptly paid by the Company to or for the benefit of the Executive.

            (c) The Executive shall notify the Company in writing of any claim
by the Internal Revenue Service that, if successful, would require the payment
by the Company of the Gross-Up Payment. Such notification shall be given as soon
as practicable but no later than ten business days after the Executive is
informed in writing of such claim and shall apprise the Company of the nature of
such claim and the date on which such claim is requested to be paid. The
Executive shall not pay such claim prior to the expiration of the 30-day period
following the date on which it gives such notice to the Company (or such shorter
period ending on the date that any payment of taxes with respect to such claim
is due). If the Company notifies the Executive in writing prior to the
expiration of such period that it desires to contest such claim, the Executive
shall:

                  (i) give the Company any information reasonably requested by
the Company relating to such claim,



                  (ii) take such action in connection with contesting such claim
as the Company shall reasonably request in writing from time to time, including,
without limitation, accepting legal representation with respect to such claim by
an attorney reasonably selected by the Company,

                  (iii) cooperate with the Company in good faith in order
effectively to contest such claim, and

                  (iv) permit the Company to participate in any proceedings
relating to such claim;
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provided, however, that the Company shall bear and pay directly all costs and
expenses (including additional interest and penalties) incurred in connection
with such contest and shall indemnify and hold the Executive harmless, on an
after-tax basis, for any Excise Tax or income tax (including interest and
penalties with respect thereto) imposed as a result of such representation and
payment of costs and expenses. Without limitation on the foregoing provisions of
this Section 8(c), the Company shall control all proceedings taken in connection
with such contest and, at its sole option, may pursue or forgo any and all
administrative appeals, proceedings, hearings and conferences with the taxing
authority in respect of such claim and may, at its sole option, either direct
the Executive to pay the tax claimed and sue for a refund or contest the claim
in any permissible manner, and the Executive agrees to prosecute such contest to
a determination before any administrative tribunal, in a court of initial
jurisdiction and in one or more appellate courts, as the Company shall
determine; provided, however, that if the Company directs the Executive to pay
such claim and sue for a refund, the Company shall advance the amount of such
payment to the Executive, on an interest-free basis and shall indemnify and hold
the Executive harmless, on an after-tax basis, from any Excise Tax or income tax
(including interest or penalties with respect thereto) imposed with respect to
such advance or with respect to any imputed income with respect to such advance;
and further provided that any extension of the statute of limitations relating
to payment of taxes for the taxable year of the Executive with respect to which
such contested amount is claimed to be due is limited solely to such contested
amount. Furthermore, the Company's control of the contest shall be limited to
issues with respect to which a Gross-Up Payment would be payable hereunder and
the Executive shall be entitled to settle or contest, as the case may be, any
other issue raised by the Internal Revenue Service or any other taxing
authority.

            (d) If, after the receipt by the Executive of an amount advanced by
the Company pursuant to Section 8(c), the Executive becomes entitled to receive
any refund with respect to such claim, the Executive shall (subject to the
Company's complying with the requirements of Section 8(c)) promptly pay to the
Company the amount of such refund (together with any interest paid or credited
thereon after taxes applicable thereto). If, after the receipt by the Executive
of an amount advanced by the Company pursuant to Section 8(c), a determination
is made that the Executive shall not be entitled to any refund with respect to
such claim and the Company does not notify the Executive in writing of its
intent to contest such denial of refund prior to the expiration of 30
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days after such determination, then such advance shall be forgiven and shall not
be required to be repaid and the amount of such advance shall offset, to the
extent thereof, the amount of Gross-Up Payment required to be paid.

            9. Confidential Information. (a) The Executive shall hold in a
fiduciary capacity for the benefit of the Company all secret or confidential
information, knowledge or data relating to the Company or any of its affiliated
companies, and their respective businesses, which shall have been obtained by
the Executive during the Executive's employment by the Company or any of its
affiliated companies and which shall not be or become public knowledge (other
than by acts by the Executive or representatives of the Executive in violation
of this Agreement). After termination of the Executive's employment with the
Company, the Executive shall not, without the prior written consent of the
Company or as may otherwise be required by law or legal process, communicate or
divulge any such information, knowledge or data to anyone other than the Company
and those designated by it. In no event shall an asserted violation of the
provisions of this Section 9 constitute a basis for deferring or withholding any
amounts otherwise payable to the Executive under this Agreement.

            (b) In the event of a breach or threatened breach of this Section 9,
the Executive agrees that the Company shall be entitled to injunctive relief in
a court of appropriate jurisdiction to remedy any such breach or threatened
breach, the Executive acknowledges that damages would be inadequate and
insufficient.

            (c) Any termination of the Executive's employment or of this
Agreement shall have no effect on the continuing operation of this Section 9.



            10. Successors. (a) This Agreement is personal to the Executive and
without the prior written consent of the Company shall not be assignable by the
Executive otherwise than by will or the laws of descent and distribution. This
Agreement shall inure to the benefit of and be enforceable by the Executive's
legal representatives.

            (b) This Agreement shall inure to the benefit of and be binding upon
the Company and its successors and assigns.

            (c) The Company will require any successor (whether direct or
indirect, by purchase, merger, consolidation or otherwise) to all or
substantially all of the business and/or
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assets of the Company to assume expressly and agree to perform this Agreement in
the same manner and to the same extent that the Company would be required to
perform it if no such succession had taken place. As used in this Agreement,
"Company" shall mean the Company as hereinbefore defined and any successor to
its business and/or assets as aforesaid which assumes and agrees to perform this
Agreement by operation of law, or otherwise.

            11. Miscellaneous. (a) This Agreement shall be governed by and
construed in accordance with the laws of the State of Delaware, without
reference to principles of conflict of laws. The captions of this Agreement are
not part of the provisions hereof and shall have no force or effect. This
Agreement may not be amended or modified otherwise than by a written agreement
executed by the parties hereto or their respective successors and legal
representatives.

            (b) All notices and other communications hereunder shall be in
writing and shall be given by hand delivery to the other party or by registered
or certified mail, return receipt requested, postage prepaid, addressed as
follows:

            If to the Executive:

            2500 Steiner Street, #9
            San Francisco, California 94115

            If to the Company:
            NationsBank Center
            NC1 007-5803
            Charlotte, North Carolina 28255

            Attention: Executive Vice President-Personnel

or to such other address as either party shall have furnished to the other in
writing in accordance herewith. Notice and communications shall be effective
when actually received by the addressee.

            (c) The invalidity or unenforceability of any provision of this
Agreement shall not affect the validity or enforceability of any other provision
of this Agreement.

            (d) The Company may withhold from any amounts payable under this
Agreement such Federal, state, local or foreign taxes as shall be required to be
withheld pursuant to any applicable law or regulation.
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            (e) The Executive's or the Company's failure to insist upon strict
compliance with any provision of this Agreement or the failure to assert any
right the Executive or the Company may have hereunder, including, without
limitation, the right of the Executive to terminate employment for Good Reason
pursuant to Section 4(c)(i)-(iv) of this Agreement, shall not be deemed to be a
waiver of such provision or right or any other provision or right of this
Agreement.

            (f) From and after the Effective Date this Agreement shall supersede
any other employment, severance or change of control agreement between the
parties with respect to the subject matter hereof.
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            IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Executive has hereunto set the Executive's
hand and, pursuant to the authorization from its Board of Directors, the Company
has caused these presents to be executed in its name on its behalf, all as of
the day and year first above written.



                                       /s/ David A. Coulter
                                   ------------------------------
                                           DAVID A. COULTER

                                   NATIONSBANK CORPORATION

                                   By /s/ NationsBank Corporation
                                     ----------------------------
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 10.2

                              EMPLOYMENT AGREEMENT

            AGREEMENT by and between NationsBank Corporation, a North Carolina
corporation (the "Company") and Michael J. Murray (the "Executive") dated as of
the 10th day of April, 1998.

            The Company and BankAmerica Corporation, a Delaware corporation
("BAC") have determined that it is in the best interests of their respective
shareholders to assure that BAC will have the continued dedication of the
Executive pending the merger of the Company and BAC (the "Merger") pursuant to
the Agreement and Plan of Merger dated as of April 12, 1998 and to provide the
surviving corporation after the Merger with continuity of management. Therefore,
in order to accomplish these objectives, the Executive and the Company desire to
enter into this Agreement.

            NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS HEREBY AGREED AS FOLLOWS:

            1. Effective Date. The "Effective Date" shall mean the effective
date of the Merger.

            2. Employment Period. The Company hereby agrees to employ the
Executive, and the Executive hereby agrees to enter into the employ of the
Company subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement, for the period
commencing on the Effective Date and ending on the third anniversary thereof
(the "Employment Period").

            3. Terms of Employment. (a) Position and Duties. (i) During the
Employment Period, the Executive shall serve as a member of the Company's Policy
Committee, reporting directly to the Chief Executive Officer of the Company,
with appropriate authority, duties and responsibilities.

                  (ii) During the Employment Period, and excluding any periods
of vacation and sick leave to which the Executive is entitled, the Executive
agrees to devote substantially all of his attention and time during normal
business hours to the business and affairs of the Company and, to the extent
necessary to discharge the responsibilities assigned to the Executive hereunder,
to use the Executive's reasonable best efforts to perform faithfully and
efficiently such responsibilities. During the Employment Period it shall not be
a violation of this Agreement for the Executive to (A) serve on corporate, civic
or charitable boards or committees, (B) deliver lectures, fulfill speaking
engagements or teach at 

educational institutions and (C) manage personal investments, so long as such
activities do not significantly interfere with the performance of the
Executive's responsibilities as an employee of the Company in accordance with
this Agreement. It is expressly understood and agreed that to the extent that
any such activities have been conducted by the Executive prior to the Effective
Date, the continued conduct of such activities (or the conduct of activities
similar in nature and scope thereto) subsequent to the Effective Date shall not
thereafter be deemed to interfere with the performance of the Executive's
responsibilities to the Company.

            (b) Compensation. (i) Base Salary. During the Employment Period, the
Executive shall receive an annual base salary ("Annual Base Salary") of no less
than $1,000,000. Any increase in Annual Base Salary shall not serve to limit or
reduce any other obligation to the Executive under this Agreement. Annual Base
Salary shall not be reduced after any such increase and the term Annual Base
Salary as utilized in this Agreement shall refer to Annual Base Salary as so
increased. As used in this Agreement, the term "affiliated companies" shall
include any company controlled by, controlling or under common control with the
Company.

                  (ii) Annual Bonus. During the Employment Period, the Executive
shall be eligible to receive an annual cash bonus ("Annual Bonus") on a basis no
less favorable than peer executives of the Company.

                  (iii) Incentive Awards. On the Effective Date, the Company
shall grant the Executive 200,000 shares of restricted stock (the "Restricted
Stock") pursuant to the terms of the Company's stock incentive plan. Except as
otherwise provided herein, the Restricted Stock shall vest in five equal
installments, on the first, second, third, fourth and fifth anniversaries of the
date of grant.

                  (iv) Retirement Benefits. Upon termination of employment for
any reason, the Executive shall be paid an annual retirement benefit of 60% of
his Final Average Compensation as defined in the Company's Supplemental
Executive Retirement Plan ("SERP"), for his life less any benefit payable
pursuant to the Company's and BAC's qualified retirement plan and social
security and in lieu of any benefit to which he might be entitled under any
other nonqualified defined benefit retirement plan (the "Retirement Benefit"),
provided, however, that the Retirement Benefit shall not be less than
$2,000,000. Upon the Executive's death, his current spouse, should she survive



the Executive, shall be paid an annual benefit of 75% of the Retirement Benefit
for her life. For 
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purposes of determining the amount of the Retirement Benefit, all service
rendered by the Executive to BAC shall be deemed service with the Company.

                  (v) Other Employee Benefit Plans. During the Employment
Period, except as otherwise expressly provided herein, the Executive shall be
entitled to participate in all employee benefit, welfare and other plans,
practices, policies and programs (collectively, "Employee Benefit Plan")
applicable to peer executives of the Company on a basis no less favorable than
that provided to peer executives of the Company. For purposes of all Employee
Benefit Plans, service rendered by the Executive to BAC shall be deemed service
with the Company.

            4. Termination of Employment. (a) Death or Disability. The
Executive's employment shall terminate automatically upon the Executive's death
during the Employment Period. If the Company determines in good faith that the
Disability of the Executive has occurred during the Employment Period (pursuant
to the definition of Disability set forth below), it may give to the Executive
written notice in accordance with Section 11(b) of this Agreement of its
intention to terminate the Executive's employment. In such event, the
Executive's employment with the Company shall terminate effective on the 30th
day after receipt of such notice by the Executive (the "Disability Effective
Date"), provided that, within the 30 days after such receipt, the Executive
shall not have returned to full-time performance of the Executive's duties. For
purposes of this Agreement, "Disability" shall mean the absence of the Executive
from the Executive's duties with the Company on a full-time basis for 180
consecutive business days as a result of incapacity due to mental or physical
illness which is determined to be total and permanent by a physician selected by
the Company or its insurers and acceptable to the Executive or the Executive's
legal representative.

            (b) Cause. The Company may terminate the Executive's employment
during the Employment Period for Cause. For purposes of this Agreement, "Cause"
shall mean:

                  (i) the continued failure of the Executive to perform
substantially the Executive's duties with the Company or one of its affiliates
(other than any such failure resulting from incapacity due to physical or mental
illness), after a written demand for substantial performance is delivered to the
Executive by the Board or the Chief Executive Officer of the Company which
specifically identifies the manner in which the Board or Chief Executive Officer
believes 
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that the Executive has not substantially performed the Executive's
duties, or

                  (ii) the willful engaging by the Executive in illegal conduct
or gross misconduct which is materially and demonstrably injurious to the
Company, or

                  (iii) conviction of a felony or guilty or nolo contendere plea
by the Executive with respect thereto.

For purposes of this provision, no act or failure to act, on the part of the
Executive, shall be considered "willful" unless it is done, or omitted to be
done, by the Executive in bad faith or without reasonable belief that the
Executive's action or omission was in the best interests of the Company. Any
act, or failure to act, based upon authority given pursuant to a resolution duly
adopted by the Board or upon the instructions of the Chief Executive Officer or
a senior officer of the Company or based upon the advice of counsel for the
Company shall be conclusively presumed to be done, or omitted to be done, by the
Executive in good faith and in the best interests of the Company. The cessation
of employment of the Executive shall not be deemed to be for Cause unless and
until there shall have been delivered to the Executive a copy of a resolution
duly adopted by the affirmative vote of not less than two-thirds of the entire
membership of the Board at a meeting of the Board called and held for such
purpose (after reasonable notice is provided to the Executive and the Executive
is given an opportunity, together with counsel, to be heard before the Board),
finding that, in the good faith opinion of the Board, the Executive is guilty of
the conduct described in subparagraph (i) or (ii) above, and specifying the
particulars thereof in detail.

            (c) Good Reason. The Executive's employment may be terminated by the
Executive for Good Reason. For purposes of this Agreement, "Good Reason" shall
mean in the absence of a written consent of the Executive:

                  (i) the assignment to the Executive of any duties inconsistent



in any respect with the Executive's position (including status, offices, titles
and reporting requirements), authority, duties or responsibilities as
contemplated by Section 3(a) of this Agreement, or any other action by the
Company which, in the Executive's reasonable judgment, results in a diminution
in such position, authority, duties or responsibilities, excluding for this
purpose an isolated, insubstantial and inadvertent action not taken in bad faith
and which is remedied by the Company promptly after receipt of notice thereof
given by the Executive;
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                  (ii) any failure by the Company to comply with any of the
provisions of Section 3(b) of this Agreement, other than an isolated,
insubstantial and inadvertent failure not occurring in bad faith and which is
remedied by the Company promptly after receipt of notice thereof given by the
Executive;

                  (iii) any purported termination by the Company of the
Executive's employment otherwise than as expressly permitted by this Agreement;
or

                  (iv) any failure by the Company to comply with and satisfy
Section 10(c) of this Agreement.

For purposes of this Section 4(c), any good faith determination of "Good
Reason" made by the Executive shall be conclusive.

            (d) Notice of Termination. Any termination by the Company for Cause,
or by the Executive for Good Reason, shall be communicated by Notice of
Termination to the other party hereto given in accordance with Section 11(b) of
this Agreement. For purposes of this Agreement, a "Notice of Termination" means
a written notice which (i) indicates the specific termination provision in this
Agreement relied upon, (ii) to the extent applicable, sets forth in reasonable
detail the facts and circumstances claimed to provide a basis for termination of
the Executive's employment under the provision so indicated and (iii) if the
Date of Termination (as defined below) is other than the date of receipt of such
notice, specifies the termination date (which date shall be not more than thirty
days after the giving of such notice). The failure by the Executive or the
Company to set forth in the Notice of Termination any fact or circumstance which
contributes to a showing of Good Reason or Cause shall not waive any right of
the Executive or the Company, respectively, hereunder or preclude the Executive
or the Company, respectively, from asserting such fact or circumstance in
enforcing the Executive's or the Company's rights hereunder.

            (e) Date of Termination. "Date of Termination" means (i) if the
Executive's employment is terminated by the Company for Cause, or by the
Executive for Good Reason, the date of receipt of the Notice of Termination or
any later date specified therein within 30 days of such notice, as the case may
be, (ii) if the Executive's employment is terminated by the Company other than
for Cause or Disability, the Date of Termination shall be the date on which the
Company notifies the Executive of such termination and (iii) if the Executive's
employment is terminated by reason of death or 
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Disability, the Date of Termination shall be the date of death of the Executive
or the Disability Effective Date, as the case may be.

            5. Obligations of the Company upon Termination. (a) Good Reason;
Other Than for Cause, Death or Disability. If, during the Employment Period, the
Company shall terminate the Executive's employment other than for Cause or
Disability or the Executive shall terminate employment for Good Reason:

                  (i) the Company shall pay to the Executive in a lump sum in
cash within 30 days after the Date of Termination the aggregate of the following
amounts:

                  A. the sum of (1) the Executive's Annual Base Salary through
            the Date of Termination to the extent not theretofore paid, and (2)
            the product of (x) the highest annual bonus paid to the Executive
            for any of the three years prior to the Date of Termination (the
            "Recent Annual Bonus") and (y) a fraction, the numerator of which is
            the number of days in the fiscal year in which the Date of
            Termination occurs through the Date of Termination, and the
            denominator of which is 365, in each case to the extent not
            theretofore paid (the sum of the amounts described in clauses (1)
            and (2), shall be hereinafter referred to as the "Accrued
            Obligations"); and

                  B. the amount equal to the product of (1) the number of months
            and portions thereof from the Date of Termination until the third
            anniversary of the Effective Date, divided by twelve and (2) the sum
            of (x) the Executive's Annual Base Salary and (y) the Recent Annual



            Bonus; and

                  (ii) for the remainder of the Executive's life and that of his
current spouse, the Company shall continue to provide medical and dental
benefits to the Executive, his spouse and dependents on the same basis as such
benefits are provided to peer executives of the Company (collectively "Medical
Benefits");

                  (iii) the Restricted Stock shall vest immediately; and

                  (iv) to the extent not theretofore paid or provided, the
Company shall timely pay or provide to the Executive any other amounts or
benefits required to be paid or provided or which the Executive is eligible to
receive under
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any plan, program, policy or practice or contract or agreement of the Company
and its affiliated companies through the Date of Termination (such other amounts
and benefits shall be hereinafter referred to as the "Other Benefits").

            (b) Death. If the Executive's employment is terminated by reason of
the Executive's death during the Employment Period, this Agreement shall
terminate without further obligations to the Executive's legal representatives
under this Agreement, other than for payment of Accrued Obligations and the
timely payment or provision of Other Benefits. In addition, the Restricted Stock
shall vest immediately. Accrued Obligations shall be paid to the Executive's
estate or beneficiary, as applicable, in a lump sum in cash within 30 days of
the Date of Termination. With respect to the provision of Other Benefits, the
term Other Benefits as utilized in this Section 5(b) shall include death
benefits as in effect on the date of the Executive's death with respect to the
peer executives of the Company and his beneficiaries and the continued provision
of Medical Benefits to the Executive's current spouse.

            (c) Disability. If the Executive's employment is terminated by
reason of the Executive's Disability during the Employment Period, this
Agreement shall terminate without further obligations to the Executive, other
than for payment of Accrued Obligations and the timely payment or provision of
Other Benefits. In addition, the Restricted Stock shall vest immediately.
Accrued Obligations shall be paid to the Executive in a lump sum in cash within
30 days of the Date of Termination. With respect to the provision of Other
Benefits, the term Other Benefits as utilized in this Section 5(c) shall
include, and the Executive shall be entitled after the Disability Effective Date
to receive, disability and other benefits as in effect at any time thereafter
generally with respect to peer executives of the Company and the continued
provision of Medical Benefits to the Executive and his current spouse.

            (d) Cause; Other than for Good Reason. If the Executive's employment
shall be terminated for Cause or the Executive terminates his employment without
Good Reason during the Employment Period, this Agreement shall terminate without
further obligations to the Executive other than the obligation to pay to the
Executive (x) his Annual Base Salary through the Date of Termination, (y)
provision of Medical Benefits to the Executive and his current spouse, and (z)
Other Benefits, in each case to the extent theretofore unpaid.
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            6. Non-exclusivity of Rights. Except as specifically provided,
nothing in this Agreement shall prevent or limit the Executive's continuing or
future participation in any plan, program, policy or practice provided by the
Company or any of its affiliated companies and for which the Executive may
qualify, nor, subject to Section 11(f), shall anything herein limit or otherwise
affect such rights as the Executive may have under any contract or agreement
with the Company or any of its affiliated companies. Amounts which are vested
benefits or which the Executive is otherwise entitled to receive under any plan,
policy, practice or program of or any contract or agreement with the Company or
any of its affiliated companies at or subsequent to the Date of Termination
shall be payable in accordance with such plan, policy, practice or program or
contract or agreement except as explicitly modified by this Agreement.

            7. Full Settlement. The Company's obligation to make the payments
provided for in this Agreement and otherwise to perform its obligations
hereunder shall not be affected by any set-off, counterclaim, recoupment,
defense or other claim, right or action which the Company may have against the
Executive or others. In no event shall the Executive be obligated to seek other
employment or take any other action by way of mitigation of the amounts payable
to the Executive under any of the provisions of this Agreement and, such amounts
shall not be reduced whether or not the Executive obtains other employment. The
Company agrees to pay as incurred, to the full extent permitted by law, all
legal fees and expenses which the Executive may reasonably incur as a result of
any contest (regardless of the outcome thereof) by the Company, the Executive or
others of the validity or enforceability of, or liability under, any provision
of this Agreement or any guarantee of performance thereof (including as a result



of any contest by the Executive about the amount of any payment pursuant to this
Agreement), plus in each case interest on any delayed payment at the applicable
Federal rate provided for in Section 7872(f)(2)(A) of the Internal Revenue
Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code")

            8. Certain Additional Payments by the Company.

            (a) Anything in this Agreement to the contrary notwithstanding and
except as set forth below, in the event it shall be determined that any payment
or distribution by the Company to or for the benefit of the Executive (whether
paid or payable or distributed or distributable pursuant to the terms of this
Agreement or otherwise, but determined without
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regard to any additional payments required under this Section 8) (a "Payment")
would be subject to the excise tax imposed by Section 4999 of the Code or any
interest or penalties are incurred by the Executive with respect to such excise
tax (such excise tax, together with any such interest and penalties, are
hereinafter collectively referred to as the "Excise Tax"), then the Executive
shall be entitled to receive an additional payment (a "Gross-Up Payment") in an
amount such that after payment by the Executive of all taxes (including any
interest or penalties imposed with respect to such taxes), including, without
limitation, any income taxes (and any interest and penalties imposed with
respect thereto) and Excise Tax imposed upon the Gross-Up Payment, the Executive
retains an amount of the Gross-Up Payment equal to the Excise Tax imposed upon
the Payments. Notwithstanding the foregoing provisions of this Section 8(a), if
it shall be determined that the Executive is entitled to a Gross-Up Payment, but
that the Payments do not exceed 110% of the greatest amount (the "Reduced
Amount") that could be paid to the Executive such that the receipt of Payments
would not give rise to any Excise Tax, then no Gross-Up Payment shall be made to
the Executive and the Payments, in the aggregate, shall be reduced to the
Reduced Amount.

            (b) Subject to the provisions of Section 8(c), all determinations
required to be made under this Section 8, including whether and when a Gross-Up
Payment is required and the amount of such Gross-Up Payment and the assumptions
to be utilized in arriving at such determination, shall be made by Price
Waterhouse & Co. LLP or such other certified public accounting firm reasonably
acceptable to the Company as may be designated by the Executive (the "Accounting
Firm") which shall provide detailed supporting calculations both to the Company
and the Executive within 15 business days of the receipt of notice from the
Executive that there has been a Payment, or such earlier time as is requested by
the Company. All fees and expenses of the Accounting Firm shall be borne solely
by the Company. Any Gross-Up Payment, as determined pursuant to this Section 8,
shall be paid by the Company to the Executive within five days of the later of
(i) the due date for the payment of any Excise Tax, and (ii) the receipt of the
Accounting Firm's determination. Any determination by the Accounting Firm shall
be binding upon the Company and the Executive. As a result of the uncertainty in
the application of Section 4999 of the Code at the time of the initial
determination by the Accounting Firm hereunder, it is possible that Gross-Up
Payments which will not have been made by the Company should have been made
("Underpayment"), consistent with the calculations required to be made
hereunder. In the 
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event that the Company exhausts its remedies pursuant to Section 8(c) and the
Executive thereafter is required to make a payment of any Excise Tax, the
Accounting Firm shall determine the amount of the Underpayment that has occurred
and any such Underpayment shall be promptly paid by the Company to or for the
benefit of the Executive.

            (c) The Executive shall notify the Company in writing of any claim
by the Internal Revenue Service that, if successful, would require the payment
by the Company of the Gross-Up Payment. Such notification shall be given as soon
as practicable but no later than ten business days after the Executive is
informed in writing of such claim and shall apprise the Company of the nature of
such claim and the date on which such claim is requested to be paid. The
Executive shall not pay such claim prior to the expiration of the 30-day period
following the date on which it gives such notice to the Company (or such shorter
period ending on the date that any payment of taxes with respect to such claim
is due). If the Company notifies the Executive in writing prior to the
expiration of such period that it desires to contest such claim, the Executive
shall:

                  (i) give the Company any information reasonably requested by
the Company relating to such claim,

                  (ii) take such action in connection with contesting such claim
as the Company shall reasonably request in writing from time to time, including,
without limitation, accepting legal representation with respect to such claim by
an attorney reasonably selected by the Company,



                  (iii) cooperate with the Company in good faith in order
effectively to contest such claim, and

                  (iv) permit the Company to participate in any proceedings
relating to such claim;

provided, however, that the Company shall bear and pay directly all costs and
expenses (including additional interest and penalties) incurred in connection
with such contest and shall indemnify and hold the Executive harmless, on an
after-tax basis, for any Excise Tax or income tax (including interest and
penalties with respect thereto) imposed as a result of such representation and
payment of costs and expenses. Without limitation on the foregoing provisions of
this Section 8 (c), the Company shall control all proceedings taken in
connection with such contest and, at its sole option, may pursue or forgo any
and all administrative appeals,
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proceedings, hearings and conferences with the taxing authority in respect of
such claim and may, at its sole option, either direct the Executive to pay the
tax claimed and sue for a refund or contest the claim in any permissible manner,
and the Executive agrees to prosecute such contest to a determination before any
administrative tribunal, in a court of initial jurisdiction and in one or more
appellate courts, as the Company shall determine; provided, however, that if the
Company directs the Executive to pay such claim and sue for a refund, the
Company shall advance the amount of such payment to the Executive, on an
interest-free basis and shall indemnify and hold the Executive harmless, on an
after-tax basis, from any Excise Tax or income tax (including interest or
penalties with respect thereto) imposed with respect to such advance or with
respect to any imputed income with respect to such advance; and further provided
that any extension of the statute of limitations relating to payment of taxes
for the taxable year of the Executive with respect to which such contested
amount is claimed to be due is limited solely to such contested amount.
Furthermore, the Company's control of the contest shall be limited to issues
with respect to which a Gross-Up Payment would be payable hereunder and the
Executive shall be entitled to settle or contest, as the case may be, any other
issue raised by the Internal Revenue Service or any other taxing authority.

            (d) If, after the receipt by the Executive of an amount advanced by
the Company pursuant to Section 8(c), the Executive becomes entitled to
receive any refund with respect to such claim, the Executive shall (subject to
the Company's complying with the requirements of Section 8(c)) promptly pay to
the Company the amount of such refund (together with any interest paid or
credited thereon after taxes applicable thereto). If, after the receipt by the
Executive of an amount advanced by the Company pursuant to Section 8(c), a
determination is made that the Executive shall not be entitled to any refund
with respect to such claim and the Company does not notify the Executive in
writing of its intent to contest such denial of refund prior to the expiration
of 30 days after such determination, then such advance shall be forgiven and
shall not be required to be repaid and the amount of such advance shall offset,
to the extent thereof, the amount of Gross-Up Payment required to be paid.

            9. Confidential Information. (a) The Executive shall hold in a
fiduciary capacity for the benefit of the Company all secret or confidential
information, knowledge or data relating to the Company or any of its affiliated
companies, and their respective businesses, which shall have been obtained by
the Executive during the Executive's employment
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by the Company or any of its affiliated companies and which shall not be or
become public knowledge (other than by acts by the Executive or representatives
of the Executive in violation of this Agreement). After termination of the
Executive's employment with the Company, the Executive shall not, without the
prior written consent of the Company or as may otherwise be required by law or
legal process, communicate or divulge any such information, knowledge or data to
anyone other than the Company and those designated by it. In no event shall an
asserted violation of the provisions of this Section 9 constitute a basis for
deferring or withholding any amounts otherwise payable to the Executive under
this Agreement.

            (b) In the event of a breach or threatened breach of this Section 9,
the Executive agrees that the Company shall be entitled to injunctive relief in
a court of appropriate jurisdiction to remedy any such breach or threatened
breach, the Executive acknowledges that damages would be inadequate and
insufficient.

            (c) Any termination of the Executive's employment or of this
Agreement shall have no effect on the continuing operation of this Section 9.

            10. Successors. (a) This Agreement is personal to the Executive and
without the prior written consent of the Company shall not be assignable by the



Executive otherwise than by will or the laws of descent and distribution. This
Agreement shall inure to the benefit of and be enforceable by the Executive's
legal representatives.

            (b) This Agreement shall inure to the benefit of and be binding upon
the Company and its successors and assigns.

            (c) The Company will require any successor (whether direct or
indirect, by purchase, merger, consolidation or otherwise) to all or
substantially all of the business and/or assets of the Company to assume
expressly and agree to perform this Agreement in the same manner and to the same
extent that the Company would be required to perform it if no such succession
had taken place. As used in this Agreement, "Company" shall mean the Company as
hereinbefore defined and any successor to its business and/or assets as
aforesaid which assumes and agrees to perform this Agreement by operation of
law, or otherwise.

            11. Miscellaneous. (a) This Agreement shall be governed by and
construed in accordance with the laws of the
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State of Delaware, without reference to principles of conflict of laws. The
captions of this Agreement are not part of the provisions hereof and shall have
no force or effect. This Agreement may not be amended or modified otherwise than
by a written agreement executed by the parties hereto or their respective
successors and legal representatives.

            (b) All notices and other communications hereunder shall be in
writing and shall be given by hand delivery to the other party or by registered
or certified mail, return receipt requested, postage prepaid, addressed as
follows:

            If to the Executive:

            2149 Broadway
            San Francisco, California 94115

            If to the Company:

            NationsBank Corporate Center
            NC1 007-5803
            Charlotte, North Carolina 28255

            Attention: Executive Vice President-Personnel

or to such other address as either party shall have furnished to the other in
writing in accordance herewith. Notice and communications shall be effective
when actually received by the addressee.

            (c) The invalidity or unenforceability of any provision of this
Agreement shall not affect the validity or enforceability of any other provision
of this Agreement.

            (d) The Company may withhold from any amounts payable under this
Agreement such Federal, state, local or foreign taxes as shall be required to be
withheld pursuant to any applicable law or regulation.

            (e) The Executive's or the Company's failure to insist upon strict
compliance with any provision of this Agreement or the failure to assert any
right the Executive or the Company may have hereunder, including, without
limitation, the right of the Executive to terminate employment for Good Reason
pursuant to Section 4(c)(i)-(iv) of this Agreement, shall not be deemed to be a
waiver of such provision or right or any other provision or right of this
Agreement. 
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            (f) From and after the Effective Date this Agreement shall supersede
any other employment, severance or change of control agreement between the
parties with respect to the subject matter hereof. 
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            IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Executive has hereunto set the Executive's
hand and, pursuant to the authorization from its Board of Directors, the Company
has caused these presents to be executed in its name on its behalf, all as of
the day and year first above written.

                                   /s/ Michael J. Murray
                                   -------------------------------
                                       MICHAEL J. MURRAY



                                   NATIONSBANK CORPORATION

                                   By /s/ NationsBank Corporation
                                      ----------------------------

                                       15



                                                                    EXHIBIT 10.3

                              EMPLOYMENT AGREEMENT

            AGREEMENT by and between NationsBank Corporation, a North Carolina
corporation (the "Company") and Michael E. O'Neill (the "Executive") dated as of
the 10th day of April, 1998.

            The Company and BankAmerica Corporation, a Delaware corporation
("BAC") have determined that it is in the best interests of their respective
shareholders to assure that BAC will have the continued dedication of the
Executive pending the merger of the Company and BAC (the "Merger") pursuant to
the Agreement and Plan of Merger dated as of April 12, 1998 and to provide the
surviving corporation after the Merger with continuity of management. Therefore,
in order to accomplish these objectives, the Executive and the Company desire to
enter into this Agreement.

            NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS HEREBY AGREED AS FOLLOWS:

            1. Effective Date. The "Effective Date" shall mean the effective
date of the Merger.

            2. Employment Period. The Company hereby agrees to employ the
Executive, and the Executive hereby agrees to enter into the employ of the
Company subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement, for the period
commencing on the Effective Date and ending on the third anniversary thereof
(the "Employment Period").

            3. Terms of Employment. (a) Position and Duties. (i) During the
Employment Period, the Executive shall serve as a member of the Company's Policy
Committee, reporting directly to the Chief Executive Officer of the Company,
with appropriate authority, duties and responsibilities.

                  (ii) During the Employment Period, and excluding any periods
of vacation and sick leave to which the Executive is entitled, the Executive
agrees to devote substantially all of his attention and time during normal
business hours to the business and affairs of the Company and, to the extent
necessary to discharge the responsibilities assigned to the Executive hereunder,
to use the Executive's reasonable best efforts to perform faithfully and
efficiently such responsibilities. During the Employment Period it shall not be
a violation of this Agreement for the Executive to (A) serve on corporate, civic
or charitable boards or committees, (B) deliver lectures, fulfill speaking
engagements or teach at 

educational institutions and (C) manage personal investments, so long as such
activities do not significantly interfere with the performance of the
Executive's responsibilities as an employee of the Company in accordance with
this Agreement. It is expressly understood and agreed that to the extent that
any such activities have been conducted by the Executive prior to the Effective
Date, the continued conduct of such activities (or the conduct of activities
similar in nature and scope thereto) subsequent to the Effective Date shall not
thereafter be deemed to interfere with the performance of the Executive's
responsibilities to the Company.

            (b) Compensation. (i) Base Salary. During the Employment Period, the
Executive shall receive an annual base salary ("Annual Base Salary") of no less
than $1,000,000. Any increase in Annual Base Salary shall not serve to limit or
reduce any other obligation to the Executive under this Agreement. Annual Base
Salary shall not be reduced after any such increase and the term Annual Base
Salary as utilized in this Agreement shall refer to Annual Base Salary as so
increased. As used in this Agreement, the term "affiliated companies" shall
include any company controlled by, controlling or under common control with the
Company.

                  (ii) Annual Bonus. During the Employment Period, the Executive
shall be eligible to receive an annual cash bonus ("Annual Bonus") on a basis no
less favorable than peer executives of the Company.

                  (iii) Incentive Awards. On the Effective Date, the Company
shall grant the Executive 200,000 shares of restricted stock (the "Restricted
Stock") pursuant to the terms of the Company's stock incentive plan. Except as
otherwise provided herein, the Restricted Stock shall vest in five equal
installments, on the first, second, third, fourth and fifth anniversaries of the
date of grant.

                  (iv) Retirement Benefits. Upon termination of employment for
any reason, the Executive shall be paid an annual retirement benefit of 60% of
his Final Average Compensation as defined in the Company's Supplemental
Executive Retirement Plan ("SERP"), for his life less any benefit payable
pursuant to the Company's and BAC's qualified retirement plan and social
security and in lieu of any benefit to which he might be entitled under any
other nonqualified defined benefit retirement plan (the "Retirement Benefit"),
provided, however, that the Retirement Benefit shall not be less than
$2,000,000. Upon the Executive's death, his current spouse, should she survive



the Executive, shall be paid an annual benefit of 75% of the Retirement Benefit
for her life. For 
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purposes of determining the amount of the Retirement Benefit, all service
rendered by the Executive to BAC shall be deemed service with the Company.

                  (v) Other Employee Benefit Plans. During the Employment
Period, except as otherwise expressly provided herein, the Executive shall be
entitled to participate in all employee benefit, welfare and other plans,
practices, policies and programs (collectively, "Employee Benefit Plan")
applicable to peer executives of the Company on a basis no less favorable than
that provided to peer executives of the Company. For purposes of all Employee
Benefit Plans, service rendered by the Executive to BAC shall be deemed service
with the Company.

            4. Termination of Employment. (a) Death or Disability. The
Executive's employment shall terminate automatically upon the Executive's death
during the Employment Period. If the Company determines in good faith that the
Disability of the Executive has occurred during the Employment Period (pursuant
to the definition of Disability set forth below), it may give to the Executive
written notice in accordance with Section 11(b) of this Agreement of its
intention to terminate the Executive's employment. In such event, the
Executive's employment with the Company shall terminate effective on the 30th
day after receipt of such notice by the Executive (the "Disability Effective
Date") , provided that, within the 30 days after such receipt, the Executive
shall not have returned to full-time performance of the Executive's duties. For
purposes of this Agreement, "Disability" shall mean the absence of the Executive
from the Executive's duties with the Company on a full-time basis for 180
consecutive business days as a result of incapacity due to mental or physical
illness which is determined to be total and permanent by a physician selected by
the Company or its insurers and acceptable to the Executive or the Executive's
legal representative.

            (b) Cause. The Company may terminate the Executive's employment
during the Employment Period for Cause. For purposes of this Agreement, "Cause"
shall mean:

                  (i) the continued failure of the Executive to perform
substantially the Executive's duties with the Company or one of its affiliates
(other than any such failure resulting from incapacity due to physical or mental
illness), after a written demand for substantial performance is delivered to the
Executive by the Board or the Chief Executive Officer of the Company which
specifically identifies the manner in which the Board or Chief Executive Officer
believes 
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that the Executive has not substantially performed the Executive's
duties, or

                  (ii) the willful engaging by the Executive in illegal conduct
or gross misconduct which is materially and demonstrably injurious to the
Company, or

                  (iii) conviction of a felony or guilty or nolo contendere plea
by the Executive with respect thereto.

For purposes of this provision, no act or failure to act, on the part of the
Executive, shall be considered "willful" unless it is done, or omitted to be
done, by the Executive in bad faith or without reasonable belief that the
Executive's action or omission was in the best interests of the Company. Any
act, or failure to act, based upon authority given pursuant to a resolution duly
adopted by the Board or upon the instructions of the Chief Executive Officer or
a senior officer of the Company or based upon the advice of counsel for the
Company shall be conclusively presumed to be done, or omitted to be done, by the
Executive in good faith and in the best interests of the Company. The cessation
of employment of the Executive shall not be deemed to be for Cause unless and
until there shall have been delivered to the Executive a copy of a resolution
duly adopted by the affirmative vote of not less than two-thirds of the entire
membership of the Board at a meeting of the Board called and held for such
purpose (after reasonable notice is provided to the Executive and the Executive
is given an opportunity, together with counsel, to be heard before the Board),
finding that, in the good faith opinion of the Board, the Executive is guilty of
the conduct described in subparagraph (i) or (ii) above, and specifying the
particulars thereof in detail.

            (c) Good Reason. The Executive's employment may be terminated by the
Executive for Good Reason. For purposes of this Agreement, "Good Reason" shall
mean in the absence of a written consent of the Executive:

                  (i) the assignment to the Executive of any duties inconsistent



in any respect with the Executive's position (including status, offices, titles
and reporting requirements), authority, duties or responsibilities as
contemplated by Section 3(a) of this Agreement, or any other action by the
Company which, in the Executive's reasonable judgment, results in a diminution
in such position, authority, duties or responsibilities, excluding for this
purpose an isolated, insubstantial and inadvertent action not taken in bad faith
and which is remedied by the Company promptly after receipt of notice thereof
given by the Executive;
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                  (ii) any failure by the Company to comply with any of the
provisions of Section 3(b) of this Agreement, other than an isolated,
insubstantial and inadvertent failure not occurring in bad faith and which is
remedied by the Company promptly after receipt of notice thereof given by the
Executive;

                  (iii) any purported termination by the Company of the
Executive's employment otherwise than as expressly permitted by this Agreement;
or

                  (iv) any failure by the Company to comply with and satisfy
Section 10(c) of this Agreement.

For purposes of this Section 4(c), any good faith determination of "Good
Reason" made by the Executive shall be conclusive.

            (d) Notice of Termination. Any termination by the Company for Cause,
or by the Executive for Good Reason, shall be communicated by Notice of
Termination to the other party hereto given in accordance with Section 11(b) of
this Agreement. For purposes of this Agreement, a "Notice of Termination" means
a written notice which (i) indicates the specific termination provision in this
Agreement relied upon, (ii) to the extent applicable, sets forth in reasonable
detail the facts and circumstances claimed to provide a basis for termination of
the Executive's employment under the provision so indicated and (iii) if the
Date of Termination (as defined below) is other than the date of receipt of such
notice, specifies the termination date (which date shall be not more than thirty
days after the giving of such notice). The failure by the Executive or the
Company to set forth in the Notice of Termination any fact or circumstance which
contributes to a showing of Good Reason or Cause shall not waive any right of
the Executive or the Company, respectively, hereunder or preclude the Executive
or the Company, respectively, from asserting such fact or circumstance in
enforcing the Executive's or the Company's rights hereunder.

            (e) Date of Termination. "Date of Termination" means (i) if the
Executive's employment is terminated by the Company for Cause, or by the
Executive for Good Reason, the date of receipt of the Notice of Termination or
any later date specified therein within 30 days of such notice, as the case may
be, (ii) if the Executive's employment is terminated by the Company other than
for Cause or Disability, the Date of Termination shall be the date on which the
Company notifies the Executive of such termination and (iii) if the Executive's
employment is terminated by reason of death or 
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Disability, the Date of Termination shall be the date of death of the Executive
or the Disability Effective Date, as the case may be.

            5. Obligations of the Company upon Termination. (a) Good Reason;
Other Than for Cause, Death or Disability. If, during the Employment Period, the
Company shall terminate the Executive's employment other than for Cause or
Disability or the Executive shall terminate employment for Good Reason:

                  (i) the Company shall pay to the Executive in a lump sum in
cash within 30 days after the Date of Termination the aggregate of the following
amounts:

                  A. the sum of (1) the Executive's Annual Base Salary through
            the Date of Termination to the extent not theretofore paid, and (2)
            the product of (x) the highest annual bonus paid to the Executive
            for any of the three years prior to the Date of Termination (the
            "Recent Annual Bonus") and (y) a fraction, the numerator of which is
            the number of days in the fiscal year in which the Date of
            Termination occurs through the Date of Termination, and the
            denominator of which is 365, in each case to the extent not
            theretofore paid (the sum of the amounts described in clauses (1)
            and (2), shall be hereinafter referred to as the "Accrued
            Obligations"); and

                  B. the amount equal to the product of (1) the number of months
            and portions thereof from the Date of Termination until the third
            anniversary of the Effective Date, divided by twelve and (2) the sum
            of (x) the Executive's Annual Base Salary and (y) the Recent Annual



            Bonus; and

                  (ii) for the remainder of the Executive's life and that of his
current spouse, the Company shall continue to provide medical and dental
benefits to the Executive, his spouse and dependents on the same basis as such
benefits are provided to peer executives of the Company (collectively "Medical
Benefits")

                  (iii) the Restricted Stock shall vest immediately; and

                  (iv) to the extent not theretofore paid or provided, the
Company shall timely pay or provide to the Executive any other amounts or
benefits required to be paid or provided or which the Executive is eligible to
receive under
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any plan, program, policy or practice or contract or agreement of the Company
and its affiliated companies through the Date of Termination (such other amounts
and benefits shall be hereinafter referred to as the "Other Benefits")

            (b) Death. If the Executive's employment is terminated by reason of
the Executive's death during the Employment Period, this Agreement shall
terminate without further obligations to the Executive's legal representatives
under this Agreement, other than for payment of Accrued Obligations and the
timely payment or provision of Other Benefits. In addition, the Restricted Stock
shall vest immediately. Accrued Obligations shall be paid to the Executive's
estate or beneficiary, as applicable, in a lump sum in cash within 30 days of
the Date of Termination. With respect to the provision of Other Benefits, the
term Other Benefits as utilized in this Section 5(b) shall include death
benefits as in effect on the date of the Executive's death with respect to the
peer executives of the Company and his beneficiaries and the continued provision
of Medical Benefits to the Executive's current spouse.

            (c) Disability. If the Executive's employment is terminated by
reason of the Executive's Disability during the Employment Period, this
Agreement shall terminate without further obligations to the Executive, other
than for payment of Accrued Obligations and the timely payment or provision of
Other Benefits. In addition, the Restricted Stock shall vest immediately.
Accrued Obligations shall be paid to the Executive in a lump sum in cash within
30 days of the Date of Termination. With respect to the provision of Other
Benefits, the term Other Benefits as utilized in this Section 5(c) shall
include, and the Executive shall be entitled after the Disability Effective Date
to receive, disability and other benefits as in effect at any time thereafter
generally with respect to peer executives of the Company and the continued
provision of Medical Benefits to the Executive and his current spouse.

            (d) Cause; Other than for Good Reason. If the Executive's employment
shall be terminated for Cause or the Executive terminates his employment without
Good Reason during the Employment Period, this Agreement shall terminate without
further obligations to the Executive other than the obligation to pay to the
Executive (x) his Annual Base Salary through the Date of Termination, (y)
provision of Medical Benefits to the Executive and his current spouse, and (z)
Other Benefits, in each case to the extent theretofore unpaid.
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            6. Non-exclusivity of Rights. Except as specifically provided,
nothing in this Agreement shall prevent or limit the Executive's continuing or
future participation in any plan, program, policy or practice provided by the
Company or any of its affiliated companies and for which the Executive may
qualify, nor, subject to Section 11(f), shall anything herein limit or otherwise
affect such rights as the Executive may have under any contract or agreement
with the Company or any of its affiliated companies. Amounts which are vested
benefits or which the Executive is otherwise entitled to receive under any plan,
policy, practice or program of or any contract or agreement with the Company or
any of its affiliated companies at or subsequent to the Date of Termination
shall be payable in accordance with such plan, policy, practice or program or
contract or agreement except as explicitly modified by this Agreement.

            7. Full Settlement. The Company's obligation to make the payments
provided for in this Agreement and otherwise to perform its obligations
hereunder shall not be affected by any set-off, counterclaim, recoupment,
defense or other claim, right or action which the Company may have against the
Executive or others. In no event shall the Executive be obligated to seek other
employment or take any other action by way of mitigation of the amounts payable
to the Executive under any of the provisions of this Agreement and, such amounts
shall not be reduced whether or not the Executive obtains other employment. The
Company agrees to pay as incurred, to the full extent permitted by law, all
legal fees and expenses which the Executive may reasonably incur as a result of
any contest (regardless of the outcome thereof) by the Company, the Executive or
others of the validity or enforceability of, or liability under, any provision
of this Agreement or any guarantee of performance thereof (including as a result



of any contest by the Executive about the amount of any payment pursuant to this
Agreement), plus in each case interest on any delayed payment at the applicable
Federal rate provided for in Section 7872(f)(2)(A) of the Internal Revenue Code
of 1986, as amended (the "Code")

            8. Certain Additional Payments by the Company.

            (a) Anything in this Agreement to the contrary notwithstanding and
except as set forth below, in the event it shall be determined that any payment
or distribution by the Company to or for the benefit of the Executive (whether
paid or payable or distributed or distributable pursuant to the terms of this
Agreement or otherwise, but determined without
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regard to any additional payments required under this Section 8) (a "Payment")
would be subject to the excise tax imposed by Section 4999 of the Code or any
interest or penalties are incurred by the Executive with respect to such excise
tax (such excise tax, together with any such interest and penalties, are
hereinafter collectively referred to as the "Excise Tax"), then the Executive
shall be entitled to receive an additional payment (a "Gross-Up Payment") in an
amount such that after payment by the Executive of all taxes (including any
interest or penalties imposed with respect to such taxes), including, without
limitation, any income taxes (and any interest and penalties imposed with
respect thereto) and Excise Tax imposed upon the Gross-Up Payment, the Executive
retains an amount of the Gross-Up Payment equal to the Excise Tax imposed upon
the Payments. Notwithstanding the foregoing provisions of this Section 8(a), if
it shall be determined that the Executive is entitled to a Gross-Up Payment, but
that the Payments do not exceed 110% of the greatest amount (the "Reduced
Amount") that could be paid to the Executive such that the receipt of Payments
would not give rise to any Excise Tax, then no Gross-Up Payment shall be made to
the Executive and the Payments, in the aggregate, shall be reduced to the
Reduced Amount.

            (b) Subject to the provisions of Section 8(c), all determinations
required to be made under this Section 8, including whether and when a Gross-Up
Payment is required and the amount of such Gross-Up Payment and the assumptions
to be utilized in arriving at such determination, shall be made by Price
Waterhouse & Co. LLP or such other certified public accounting firm reasonably
acceptable to the Company as may be designated by the Executive (the "Accounting
Firm") which shall provide detailed supporting calculations both to the Company
and the Executive within 15 business days of the receipt of notice from the
Executive that there has been a Payment, or such earlier time as is requested by
the Company. All fees and expenses of the Accounting Firm shall be borne solely
by the Company. Any Gross-Up Payment, as determined pursuant to this Section 8,
shall be paid by the Company to the Executive within five days of the later of
(i) the due date for the payment of any Excise Tax, and (ii) the receipt of the
Accounting Firm's determination. Any determination by the Accounting Firm shall
be binding upon the Company and the Executive. As a result of the uncertainty in
the application of Section 4999 of the Code at the time of the initial
determination by the Accounting Firm hereunder, it is possible that Gross-Up
Payments which will not have been made by the Company should have been made
("Underpayment"), consistent with the calculations required to be made
hereunder. In the 
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event that the Company exhausts its remedies pursuant to Section 8(c) and the
Executive thereafter is required to make a payment of any Excise Tax, the
Accounting Firm shall determine the amount of the Underpayment that has occurred
and any such Underpayment shall be promptly paid by the Company to or for the
benefit of the Executive.

            (c) The Executive shall notify the Company in writing of any claim
by the Internal Revenue Service that, if successful, would require the payment
by the Company of the Gross-Up Payment. Such notification shall be given as soon
as practicable but no later than ten business days after the Executive is
informed in writing of such claim and shall apprise the Company of the nature of
such claim and the date on which such claim is requested to be paid. The
Executive shall not pay such claim prior to the expiration of the 30-day period
following the date on which it gives such notice to the Company (or such shorter
period ending on the date that any payment of taxes with respect to such claim
is due). If the Company notifies the Executive in writing prior to the
expiration of such period that it desires to contest such claim, the Executive
shall:

                  (i) give the Company any information reasonably requested by
the Company relating to such claim,

                  (ii) take such action in connection with contesting such claim
as the Company shall reasonably request in writing from time to time, including,
without limitation, accepting legal representation with respect to such claim by
an attorney reasonably selected by the Company,



                  (iii) cooperate with the Company in good faith in order
effectively to contest such claim, and

                  (iv) permit the Company to participate in any proceedings
relating to such claim;

provided, however, that the Company shall bear and pay directly all costs and
expenses (including additional interest and penalties) incurred in connection
with such contest and shall indemnify and hold the Executive harmless, on an
after-tax basis, for any Excise Tax or income tax (including interest and
penalties with respect thereto) imposed as a result of such representation and
payment of costs and expenses. Without limitation on the foregoing provisions of
this Section 8 (c), the Company shall control all proceedings taken in
connection with such contest and, at its sole option, may pursue or forgo any
and all administrative appeals,
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proceedings, hearings and conferences with the taxing authority in respect of
such claim and may, at its sole option, either direct the Executive to pay the
tax claimed and sue for a refund or contest the claim in any permissible manner,
and the Executive agrees to prosecute such contest to a determination before any
administrative tribunal, in a court of initial jurisdiction and in one or more
appellate courts, as the Company shall determine; provided, however, that if the
Company directs the Executive to pay such claim and sue for a refund, the
Company shall advance the amount of such payment to the Executive, on an
interest-free basis and shall indemnify and hold the Executive harmless, on an
after-tax basis, from any Excise Tax or income tax (including interest or
penalties with respect thereto) imposed with respect to such advance or with
respect to any imputed income with respect to such advance; and further provided
that any extension of the statute of limitations relating to payment of taxes
for the taxable year of the Executive with respect to which such contested
amount is claimed to be due is limited solely to such contested amount.
Furthermore, the Company's control of the contest shall be limited to issues
with respect to which a Gross-Up Payment would be payable hereunder and the
Executive shall be entitled to settle or contest, as the case may be, any other
issue raised by the Internal Revenue Service or any other taxing authority.

            (d) If, after the receipt by the Executive of an amount advanced by
the Company pursuant to Section 8(c), the Executive becomes entitled to receive
any refund with respect to such claim, the Executive shall (subject to the
Company's complying with the requirements of Section 8(c)) promptly pay to the
Company the amount of such refund (together with any interest paid or credited
thereon after taxes applicable thereto). If, after the receipt by the Executive
of an amount advanced by the Company pursuant to Section 8(c), a determination
is made that the Executive shall not be entitled to any refund with respect to
such claim and the Company does not notify the Executive in writing of its
intent to contest such denial of refund prior to the expiration of 30 days after
such determination, then such advance shall be forgiven and shall not be
required to be repaid and the amount of such advance shall offset, to the extent
thereof, the amount of Gross-Up Payment required to be paid.

            9. Confidential Information. (a) The Executive shall hold in a
fiduciary capacity for the benefit of the Company all secret or confidential
information, knowledge or data relating to the Company or any of its affiliated
companies, and their respective businesses, which shall have been obtained by
the Executive during the Executive's employment

                                       11

by the Company or any of its affiliated companies and which shall not be or
become public knowledge (other than by acts by the Executive or representatives
of the Executive in violation of this Agreement). After termination of the
Executive's employment with the Company, the Executive shall not, without the
prior written consent of the Company or as may otherwise be required by law or
legal process, communicate or divulge any such information, knowledge or data to
anyone other than the Company and those designated by it. In no event shall an
asserted violation of the provisions of this Section 9 constitute a basis for
deferring or withholding any amounts otherwise payable to the Executive under
this Agreement.

            (b) In the event of a breach or threatened breach of this Section 9,
the Executive agrees that the Company shall be entitled to injunctive relief in
a court of appropriate jurisdiction to remedy any such breach or threatened
breach, the Executive acknowledges that damages would be inadequate and
insufficient.

            (c) Any termination of the Executive's employment or of this
Agreement shall have no effect on the continuing operation of this Section 9.

            10. Successors. (a) This Agreement is personal to the Executive and
without the prior written consent of the Company shall not be assignable by the



Executive otherwise than by will or the laws of descent and distribution. This
Agreement shall inure to the benefit of and be enforceable by the Executive's
legal representatives.

            (b) This Agreement shall inure to the benefit of and be binding upon
the Company and its successors and assigns.

            (c) The Company will require any successor (whether direct or
indirect, by purchase, merger, consolidation or otherwise) to all or
substantially all of the business and/or assets of the Company to assume
expressly and agree to perform this Agreement in the same manner and to the same
extent that the Company would be required to perform it if no such succession
had taken place. As used in this Agreement, "Company" shall mean the Company as
hereinbefore defined and any successor to its business and/or assets as
aforesaid which assumes and agrees to perform this Agreement by operation of
law, or otherwise.

            11. Miscellaneous. (a) This Agreement shall be governed by and
construed in accordance with the laws of the
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State of Delaware, without reference to principles of conflict of laws. The
captions of this Agreement are not part of the provisions hereof and shall have
no force or effect. This Agreement may not be amended or modified otherwise than
by a written agreement executed by the parties hereto or their respective
successors and legal representatives.

            (b) All notices and other communications hereunder shall be in
writing and shall be given by hand delivery to the other party or by registered
or certified mail, return receipt requested, postage prepaid, addressed as
follows:

            If to the Executive:

            49 Ivy Drive
            Ross, California 94957

            If to the Company:

            NationsBank Corporate Center
            NC1 007-5803
            Charlotte, North Carolina 28255

            Attention: Executive Vice President-Personnel

or to such other address as either party shall have furnished to the other in
writing in accordance herewith. Notice and communications shall be effective
when actually received by the addressee.

            (c) The invalidity or unenforceability of any provision of this
Agreement shall not affect the validity or enforceability of any other provision
of this Agreement.

            (d) The Company may withhold from any amounts payable under this
Agreement such Federal, state, local or foreign taxes as shall be required to be
withheld pursuant to any applicable law or regulation.

            (e) The Executive's or the Company's failure to insist upon strict
compliance with any provision of this Agreement or the failure to assert any
right the Executive or the Company may have hereunder, including, without
limitation, the right of the Executive to terminate employment for Good Reason
pursuant to Section 4(c)(i)-(iv) of this Agreement, shall not be deemed to be a
waiver of such provision or right or any other provision or right of this
Agreement. 
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            (f) From and after the Effective Date this Agreement shall supersede
any other employment, severance or change of control agreement between the
parties with respect to the subject matter hereof. 
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            IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Executive has hereunto set the Executive's
hand and, pursuant to the authorization from its Board of Directors, the Company
has caused these presents to be executed in its name on its behalf, all as of
the day and year first above written.

                                   /s/ Michael E. O'Neill
                                   -------------------------------
                                       MICHAEL E. O'NEILL



                                   NATIONSBANK CORPORATION

                                   By /s/ NationsBank Corporation
                                      ----------------------------
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                                                                    Exhibit 10.4

                              EMPLOYMENT AGREEMENT

            AGREEMENT by and between NationsBank Corporation, a North Carolina
corporation (the "Company") and James H. Hance, Jr. (the "Executive") dated as
of the 10th day of April, 1998.

            The Company and BankAmerica Corporation, a Delaware corporation
("BAC") have determined that it is in the best interests of their respective
shareholders to assure that the Company will have the continued dedication of
the Executive pending the merger of the Company and BAC (the "Merger") pursuant
to the Agreement and Plan of Merger dated as of April 12, 1998 and to provide
the surviving corporation after the Merger with continuity of management.
Therefore, in order to accomplish these objectives, the Executive and the
Company desire to enter into this Agreement.

            NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS HEREBY AGREED AS FOLLOWS:

            1. Effective Date. The "Effective Date" shall mean the effective
date of the Merger.

            2. Employment Period. The Company hereby agrees to employ the
Executive, and the Executive hereby agrees to enter into the employ of the
Company subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement, for the period
commencing on the Effective Date and ending on the third anniversary thereof
(the "Employment Period").

            3. Terms of Employment. (a) Position and Duties. (i) During the
Employment Period, the Executive shall serve as a member of the Company's Policy
Committee, reporting directly to the Chief Executive Officer of the Company,
with appropriate authority, duties and responsibilities.

                  (ii) During the Employment Period, and excluding any periods
of vacation and sick leave to which the Executive is entitled, the Executive
agrees to devote substantially all of his attention and time during normal
business hours to the business and affairs of the Company and, to the extent
necessary to discharge the responsibilities assigned to the Executive hereunder,
to use the Executive's reasonable best efforts to perform faithfully and
efficiently such responsibilities. During the Employment Period it shall not be
a violation of this Agreement for the Executive to (A) serve on corporate, civic
or charitable boards or committees, (B) deliver lectures, fulfill speaking
engagements or teach at

educational institutions and (C) manage personal investments, so long as such
activities do not significantly interfere with the performance of the
Executive's responsibilities as an employee of the Company in accordance with
this Agreement. It is expressly understood and agreed that to the extent that
any such activities have been conducted by the Executive prior to the Effective
Date, the continued conduct of such activities (or the conduct of activities
similar in nature and scope thereto) subsequent to the Effective Date shall not
thereafter be deemed to interfere with the performance of the Executive's
responsibilities to the Company.

            (b) Compensation. (i) Base Salary. During the Employment Period, the
Executive shall receive an annual base salary ("Annual Base Salary") of no less
than $1,000,000. Any increase in Annual Base Salary shall not serve to limit or
reduce any other obligation to the Executive under this Agreement. Annual Base
Salary shall not be reduced after any such increase and the term Annual Base
Salary as utilized in this Agreement shall refer to Annual Base Salary as so
increased. As used in this Agreement, the term "affiliated companies" shall
include any company controlled by, controlling or under common control with the
Company.

                  (ii) Annual Bonus. During the Employment Period, the Executive
shall be eligible to receive an annual cash bonus ("Annual Bonus") on a basis no
less favorable than peer executives of the Company.

                  (iii) Incentive Awards. On the Effective Date, the Company
shall grant the Executive 200,000 shares of restricted stock (the "Restricted
Stock") pursuant to the terms of the Company's stock incentive plan. Except as
otherwise provided herein, the Restricted Stock shall vest in five equal
installments, on the first, second, third, fourth and fifth anniversaries of the
date of grant.

                  (iv) Retirement Benefits. Upon termination of employment for
any reason, the Executive shall be paid an annual retirement benefit of 60% of
his Final Average Compensation as defined in the Company's Supplemental
Executive Retirement Plan ("SERP"), for his life less any benefit payable
pursuant to the Company's and BAC's qualified retirement plan and social
security and in lieu of any benefit to which he might be entitled under any
other nonqualified defined benefit retirement plan (the "Retirement Benefit"),
provided, however, that the Retirement Benefit shall not be less than
$2,000,000. Upon the Executive's death, his current spouse, should she survive



the Executive, shall be paid an annual benefit of 75% of the Retirement Benefit
for her life.
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                  (v) Other Employee Benefit Plans. During the Employment
Period, except as otherwise expressly provided herein, the Executive shall be
entitled to participate in all employee benefit, welfare and other plans,
practices, policies and programs (collectively, "Employee Benefit Plan")
applicable to peer executives of the Company on a basis no less favorable than
that provided to peer executives of the Company.

            4. Termination of Employment. (a) Death or Disability. The
Executive's employment shall terminate automatically upon the Executive's death
during the Employment Period. If the Company determines in good faith that the
Disability of the Executive has occurred during the Employment Period (pursuant
to the definition of Disability set forth below), it may give to the Executive
written notice in accordance with Section 11(b) of this Agreement of its
intention to terminate the Executive's employment. In such event, the
Executive's employment with the Company shall terminate effective on the 30th
day after receipt of such notice by the Executive (the "Disability Effective
Date"), provided that, within the 30 days after such receipt, the Executive
shall not have returned to full-time performance of the Executive's duties. For
purposes of this Agreement, "Disability" shall mean the absence of the Executive
from the Executive's duties with the Company on a full-time basis for 180
consecutive business days as a result of incapacity due to mental or physical
illness which is determined to be total and permanent by a physician selected by
the Company or its insurers and acceptable to the Executive or the Executive's
legal representative.

            (b) Cause. The Company may terminate the Executive's employment
during the Employment Period for Cause. For purposes of this Agreement, "Cause"
shall mean:

                  (i) the continued failure of the Executive to perform
substantially the Executive's duties with the Company or one of its affiliates
(other than any such failure resulting from incapacity due to physical or mental
illness), after a written demand for substantial performance is delivered to the
Executive by the Board or the Chief Executive Officer of the Company which
specifically identifies the manner in which the Board or Chief Executive Officer
believes that the Executive has not substantially performed the Executive's
duties, or

                  (ii) the willful engaging by the Executive in illegal conduct
or gross misconduct which is materially and demonstrably injurious to the
Company, or
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                  (iii) conviction of a felony or guilty or nolo contendere plea
by the Executive with respect thereto.

For purposes of this provision, no act or failure to act, on the part of the
Executive, shall be considered "willful" unless it is done, or omitted to be
done, by the Executive in bad faith or without reasonable belief that the
Executive's action or omission was in the best interests of the Company. Any
act, or failure to act, based upon authority given pursuant to a resolution duly
adopted by the Board or upon the instructions of the Chief Executive Officer or
a senior officer of the Company or based upon the advice of counsel for the
Company shall be conclusively presumed to be done, or omitted to be done, by the
Executive in good faith and in the best interests of the Company. The cessation
of employment of the Executive shall not be deemed to be for Cause unless and
until there shall have been delivered to the Executive a copy of a resolution
duly adopted by the affirmative vote of not less than two-thirds of the entire
membership of the Board at a meeting of the Board called and held for such
purpose (after reasonable notice is provided to the Executive and the Executive
is given an opportunity, together with counsel, to be heard before the Board),
finding that, in the good faith opinion of the Board, the Executive is guilty of
the conduct described in subparagraph (i) or (ii) above, and specifying the
particulars thereof in detail.

            (c) Good Reason. The Executive's employment may be terminated by the
Executive for Good Reason. For purposes of this Agreement, "Good Reason" shall
mean in the absence of a written consent of the Executive:

                  (i) the assignment to the Executive of any duties inconsistent
in any respect with the Executive's position (including status, offices, titles
and reporting requirements), authority, duties or responsibilities as
contemplated by Section 3(a) of this Agreement, or any other action by the
Company which, in the Executive's reasonable judgment, results in a diminution
in such position, authority, duties or responsibilities, excluding for this
purpose an isolated, insubstantial and inadvertent action not taken in bad faith
and which is remedied by the Company promptly after receipt of notice thereof



given by the Executive;

                  (ii) any failure by the Company to comply with any of the
provisions of Section 3(b) of this Agreement, other than an isolated,
insubstantial and inadvertent failure not occurring in bad faith and which is
remedied by the Company promptly after receipt of notice thereof given by the
Executive;
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                  (iii) any purported termination by the Company of the
Executive's employment otherwise than as expressly permitted by this Agreement;
or

                  (iv) any failure by the Company to comply with and satisfy
Section 10(c) of this Agreement.

For purposes of this Section 4(c), any good faith determination of "Good
Reason" made by the Executive shall be conclusive.

            (d) Notice of Termination. Any termination by the Company for Cause,
or by the Executive for Good Reason, shall be communicated by Notice of
Termination to the other party hereto given in accordance with Section 11(b) of
this Agreement. For purposes of this Agreement, a "Notice of Termination" means
a written notice which (i) indicates the specific termination provision in this
Agreement relied upon, (ii) to the extent applicable, sets forth in reasonable
detail the facts and circumstances claimed to provide a basis for termination of
the Executive's employment under the provision so indicated and (iii) if the
Date of Termination (as defined below) is other than the date of receipt of such
notice, specifies the termination date (which date shall be not more than thirty
days after the giving of such notice). The failure by the Executive or the
Company to set forth in the Notice of Termination any fact or circumstance which
contributes to a showing of Good Reason or Cause shall not waive any right of
the Executive or the Company, respectively, hereunder or preclude the Executive
or the Company, respectively, from asserting such fact or circumstance in
enforcing the Executive's or the Company's rights hereunder.

            (e) Date of Termination. "Date of Termination" means (i) if the
Executive's employment is terminated by the Company for Cause, or by the
Executive for Good Reason, the date of receipt of the Notice of Termination or
any later date specified therein within 30 days of such notice, as the case may
be, (ii) if the Executive's employment is terminated by the Company other than
for Cause or Disability, the Date of Termination shall be the date on which the
Company notifies the Executive of such termination and (iii) if the Executive's
employment is terminated by reason of death or Disability, the Date of
Termination shall be the date of death of the Executive or the Disability
Effective Date, as the case may be.

            5. Obligations of the Company upon Termination. (a) Good Reason;
Other Than for Cause, Death or Disability. If, during the Employment Period, the
Company shall terminate
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the Executive's employment other than for Cause or Disability or the Executive
shall terminate employment for Good Reason:

                  (i) the Company shall pay to the Executive in a lump sum in
cash within 30 days after the Date of Termination the aggregate of the following
amounts:

                  A. the sum of (1) the Executive's Annual Base Salary through
            the Date of Termination to the extent not theretofore paid, and (2)
            the product of (x) the highest annual bonus paid to the Executive
            for any of the three years prior to the Date of Termination (the
            "Recent Annual Bonus") and (y) a fraction, the numerator of which is
            the number of days in the fiscal year in which the Date of
            Termination occurs through the Date of Termination, and the
            denominator of which is 365, in each case to the extent not
            theretofore paid (the sum of the amounts described in clauses (1)
            and (2), shall be hereinafter referred to as the "Accrued
            Obligations"); and

                  B. the amount equal to the product of (1) the number of months
            and portions thereof from the Date of Termination until the third
            anniversary of the Effective Date, divided by twelve and (2) the sum
            of (x) the Executive's Annual Base Salary and (y) the Recent Annual
            Bonus; and

                  (ii) for the remainder of the Executive's life and that of his
current spouse, the Company shall continue to provide medical and dental
benefits to the Executive, his spouse and dependents on the same basis as such
benefits are provided to peer executives of the Company (collectively "Medical



Benefits");

                  (iii) the Restricted Stock shall vest immediately; and

                  (iv) to the extent not theretofore paid or provided, the
Company shall timely pay or provide to the Executive any other amounts or
benefits required to be paid or provided or which the Executive is eligible to
receive under any plan, program, policy or practice or contract or agreement of
the Company and its affiliated companies through the Date of Termination (such
other amounts and benefits shall be hereinafter referred to as the "Other
Benefits").

            (b) Death. If the Executive's employment is terminated by reason of
the Executive's death during the Employment Period, this Agreement shall
terminate without further
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obligations to the Executive's legal representatives under this Agreement, other
than for payment of Accrued Obligations and the timely payment or provision of
Other Benefits. In addition, the Restricted Stock shall vest immediately.
Accrued Obligations shall be paid to the Executive's estate or beneficiary, as
applicable, in a lump sum in cash within 30 days of the Date of Termination.
With respect to the provision of Other Benefits, the term Other Benefits as
utilized in this Section 5(b) shall include death benefits as in effect on the
date of the Executive's death with respect to the peer executives of the Company
and his beneficiaries and the continued provision of Medical Benefits to the
Executive's current spouse.

            (c) Disability. If the Executive's employment is terminated by
reason of the Executive's Disability during the Employment Period, this
Agreement shall terminate without further obligations to the Executive, other
than for payment of Accrued Obligations and the timely payment or provision of
Other Benefits. In addition, the Restricted Stock shall vest immediately.
Accrued Obligations shall be paid to the Executive in a lump sum in cash within
30 days of the Date of Termination. With respect to the provision of Other
Benefits, the term Other Benefits as utilized in this Section 5(c) shall
include, and the Executive shall be entitled after the Disability Effective Date
to receive, disability and other benefits as in effect at any time thereafter
generally with respect to peer executives of the Company and the continued
provision of Medical Benefits to the Executive and his current spouse.

            (d) Cause; Other than for Good Reason. If the Executive's employment
shall be terminated for Cause or the Executive terminates his employment without
Good Reason during the Employment Period, this Agreement shall terminate without
further obligations to the Executive other than the obligation to pay to the
Executive (x) his Annual Base Salary through the Date of Termination, (y)
provision of Medical Benefits to the Executive and his current spouse, and (z)
Other Benefits, in each case to the extent theretofore unpaid.

            6. Non-exclusivity of Rights. Except as specifically provided,
nothing in this Agreement shall prevent or limit the Executive's continuing or
future participation in any plan, program, policy or practice provided by the
Company or any of its affiliated companies and for which the Executive may
qualify, nor, subject to Section 11(f), shall anything herein limit or otherwise
affect such rights as the Executive may have under any contract or agreement
with the
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Company or any of its affiliated companies. Amounts which are vested benefits or
which the Executive is otherwise entitled to receive under any plan, policy,
practice or program of or any contract or agreement with the Company or any of
its affiliated companies at or subsequent to the Date of Termination shall be
payable in accordance with such plan, policy, practice or program or contract or
agreement except as explicitly modified by this Agreement.

            7. Full Settlement. The Company's obligation to make the payments
provided for in this Agreement and otherwise to perform its obligations
hereunder shall not be affected by any set-off, counterclaim, recoupment,
defense or other claim, right or action which the Company may have against the
Executive or others. In no event shall the Executive be obligated to seek other
employment or take any other action by way of mitigation of the amounts payable
to the Executive under any of the provisions of this Agreement and, such amounts
shall not be reduced whether or not the Executive obtains other employment. The
Company agrees to pay as incurred, to the full extent permitted by law, all
legal fees and expenses which the Executive may reasonably incur as a result of
any contest (regardless of the outcome thereof) by the Company, the Executive or
others of the validity or enforceability of, or liability under, any provision
of this Agreement or any guarantee of performance thereof (including as a result
of any contest by the Executive about the amount of any payment pursuant to this
Agreement), plus in each case interest on any delayed payment at the applicable
Federal rate provided for in Section 7872(f)(2)(A) of the Internal Revenue



Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code").

            8. Certain Additional Payments by the Company.

            (a) Anything in this Agreement to the contrary notwithstanding and
except as set forth below, in the event it shall be determined that any payment
or distribution by the Company to or for the benefit of the Executive (whether
paid or payable or distributed or distributable pursuant to the terms of this
Agreement or otherwise, but determined without regard to any additional payments
required under this Section 8) (a "Payment") would be subject to the excise tax
imposed by Section 4999 of the Code or any interest or penalties are incurred by
the Executive with respect to such excise tax (such excise tax, together with
any such interest and penalties, are hereinafter collectively referred to as the
"Excise Tax"), then the Executive shall be entitled to receive an additional
payment (a "Gross-Up Payment") in an amount such that after payment by the
Executive of all taxes (including any interest or penalties imposed with respect
to
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such taxes), including, without limitation, any income taxes (and any interest
and penalties imposed with respect thereto) and Excise Tax imposed upon the
Gross-Up Payment, the Executive retains an amount of the Gross-Up Payment equal
to the Excise Tax imposed upon the Payments. Notwithstanding the foregoing
provisions of this Section 8(a), if it shall be determined that the Executive
is entitled to a Gross-Up Payment, but that the Payments do not exceed 110% of
the greatest amount (the "Reduced Amount") that could be paid to the Executive
such that the receipt of Payments would not give rise to any Excise Tax, then no
Gross-Up Payment shall be made to the Executive and the Payments, in the
aggregate, shall be reduced to the Reduced Amount.

            (b) Subject to the provisions of Section 8(c), all determinations
required to be made under this Section 8, including whether and when a Gross-Up
Payment is required and the amount of such Gross-Up Payment and the assumptions
to be utilized in arriving at such determination, shall be made by Price
Waterhouse & Co. LLP or such other certified public accounting firm reasonably
acceptable to the Company as may be designated by the Executive (the "Accounting
Firm") which shall provide detailed supporting calculations both to the Company
and the Executive within 15 business days of the receipt of notice from the
Executive that there has been a Payment, or such earlier time as is requested by
the Company. All fees and expenses of the Accounting Firm shall be borne solely
by the Company. Any Gross-Up Payment, as determined pursuant to this Section 8,
shall be paid by the Company to the Executive within five days of the later of
(i) the due date for the payment of any Excise Tax, and (ii) the receipt of the
Accounting Firm's determination. Any determination by the Accounting Firm shall
be binding upon the Company and the Executive. As a result of the uncertainty in
the application of Section 4999 of the Code at the time of the initial
determination by the Accounting Firm hereunder, it is possible that Gross-Up
Payments which will not have been made by the Company should have been made
("Underpayment"), consistent with the calculations required to be made
hereunder. In the event that the Company exhausts its remedies pursuant to
Section 8(c) and the Executive thereafter is required to make a payment of any
Excise Tax, the Accounting Firm shall determine the amount of the Underpayment
that has occurred and any such Underpayment shall be promptly paid by the
Company to or for the benefit of the Executive.

            (c) The Executive shall notify the Company in writing of any claim
by the Internal Revenue Service that, if successful, would require the payment
by the Company of the Gross-Up Payment. Such notification shall be given as soon
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as practicable but no later than ten business days after the Executive is
informed in writing of such claim and shall apprise the Company of the nature of
such claim and the date on which such claim is requested to be paid. The
Executive shall not pay such claim prior to the expiration of the 30-day period
following the date on which it gives such notice to the Company (or such shorter
period ending on the date that any payment of taxes with respect to such claim
is due). If the Company notifies the Executive in writing prior to the
expiration of such period that it desires to contest such claim, the Executive
shall:

                  (i) give the Company any information reasonably requested by
the Company relating to such claim,

                  (ii) take such action in connection with contesting such claim
as the Company shall reasonably request in writing from time to time, including,
without limitation, accepting legal representation with respect to such claim by
an attorney reasonably selected by the Company,

                  (iii) cooperate with the Company in good faith in order
effectively to contest such claim, and



                  (iv) permit the Company to participate in any proceedings
relating to such claim;

provided, however, that the Company shall bear and pay directly all costs and
expenses (including additional interest and penalties) incurred in connection
with such contest and shall indemnify and hold the Executive harmless, on an
after-tax basis, for any Excise Tax or income tax (including interest and
penalties with respect thereto) imposed as a result of such representation and
payment of costs and expenses. Without limitation on the foregoing provisions of
this Section 8(c), the Company shall control all proceedings taken in connection
with such contest and, at its sole option, may pursue or forgo any and all
administrative appeals, proceedings, hearings and conferences with the taxing
authority in respect of such claim and may, at its sole option, either direct
the Executive to pay the tax claimed and sue for a refund or contest the claim
in any permissible manner, and the Executive agrees to prosecute such contest to
a determination before any administrative tribunal, in a court of initial
jurisdiction and in one or more appellate courts, as the Company shall
determine; provided, however, that if the Company directs the Executive to pay
such claim and sue for a refund, the Company shall advance the amount of such
payment to the Executive, on an interest-free basis and shall indemnify and hold
the Executive harmless, on an after-tax basis,
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from any Excise Tax or income tax (including interest or penalties with respect
thereto) imposed with respect to such advance or with respect to any imputed
income with respect to such advance; and further provided that any extension of
the statute of limitations relating to payment of taxes for the taxable year of
the Executive with respect to which such contested amount is claimed to be due
is limited solely to such contested amount. Furthermore, the Company's control
of the contest shall be limited to issues with respect to which a Gross-Up
Payment would be payable hereunder and the Executive shall be entitled to settle
or contest, as the case may be, any other issue raised by the Internal Revenue
Service or any other taxing authority.

            (d) If, after the receipt by the Executive of an amount advanced by
the Company pursuant to Section 8(c), the Executive becomes entitled to receive
any refund with respect to such claim, the Executive shall (subject to the
Company's complying with the requirements of Section 8(c)) promptly pay to the
Company the amount of such refund (together with any interest paid or credited
thereon after taxes applicable thereto). If, after the receipt by the Executive
of an amount advanced by the Company pursuant to Section 8(c), a determination
is made that the Executive shall not be entitled to any refund with respect to
such claim and the Company does not notify the Executive in writing of its
intent to contest such denial of refund prior to the expiration of 30 days after
such determination, then such advance shall be forgiven and shall not be
required to be repaid and the amount of such advance shall offset, to the extent
thereof, the amount of Gross-Up Payment required to be paid.

            9. Confidential Information. (a) The Executive shall hold in a
fiduciary capacity for the benefit of the Company all secret or confidential
information, knowledge or data relating to the Company or any of its affiliated
companies, and their respective businesses, which shall have been obtained by
the Executive during the Executive's employment by the Company or any of its
affiliated companies and which shall not be or become public knowledge (other
than by acts by the Executive or representatives of the Executive in violation
of this Agreement). After termination of the Executive's employment with the
Company, the Executive shall not, without the prior written consent of the
Company or as may otherwise be required by law or legal process, communicate or
divulge any such information, knowledge or data to anyone other than the Company
and those designated by it. In no event shall an asserted violation of the
provisions of
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this Section 9 constitute a basis for deferring or withholding any amounts
otherwise payable to the Executive under this Agreement.

            (b) In the event of a breach or threatened breach of this Section 9,
the Executive agrees that the Company shall be entitled to injunctive relief in
a court of appropriate jurisdiction to remedy any such breach or threatened
breach, the Executive acknowledges that damages would be inadequate and
insufficient.

            (c) Any termination of the Executive's employment or of this
Agreement shall have no effect on the continuing operation of this Section 9.

            10. Successors. (a) This Agreement is personal to the Executive and
without the prior written consent of the Company shall not be assignable by the
Executive otherwise than by will or the laws of descent and distribution. This
Agreement shall inure to the benefit of and be enforceable by the Executive's
legal representatives.



            (b) This Agreement shall inure to the benefit of and be binding upon
the Company and its successors and assigns.

            (c) The Company will require any successor (whether direct or
indirect, by purchase, merger, consolidation or otherwise) to all or
substantially all of the business and/or assets of the Company to assume
expressly and agree to perform this Agreement in the same manner and to the same
extent that the Company would be required to perform it if no such succession
had taken place. As used in this Agreement, "Company" shall mean the Company as
hereinbefore defined and any successor to its business and/or assets as
aforesaid which assumes and agrees to perform this Agreement by operation of
law, or otherwise.

            11. Miscellaneous. (a) This Agreement shall be governed by and
construed in accordance with the laws of the State of Delaware, without
reference to principles of conflict of laws. The captions of this Agreement are
not part of the provisions hereof and shall have no force or effect. This
Agreement may not be amended or modified otherwise than by a written agreement
executed by the parties hereto or their respective successors and legal
representatives.

            (b) All notices and other communications hereunder shall be in
writing and shall be given by hand delivery to
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the other party or by registered or certified mail, return receipt requested,
postage prepaid, addressed as follows:

            If to the Executive:

            3901 Beresford Road
            Charlotte, North Carolina 28211

            If to the Company:
            NationsBank Corporate Center
            NC1 007-5803
            Charlotte, North Carolina 28255

            Attention: Executive Vice President-Personnel

or to such other address as either party shall have furnished to the other in
writing in accordance herewith. Notice and communications shall be effective
when actually received by the addressee.

            (c) The invalidity or unenforceability of any provision of this
Agreement shall not affect the validity or enforceability of any other provision
of this Agreement.

            (d) The Company may withhold from any amounts payable under this
Agreement such Federal, state, local or foreign taxes as shall be required to be
withheld pursuant to any applicable law or regulation.

            (e) The Executive's or the Company's failure to insist upon strict
compliance with any provision of this Agreement or the failure to assert any
right the Executive or the Company may have hereunder, including, without
limitation, the right of the Executive to terminate employment for Good Reason
pursuant to Section 4(c)(i)-(iv) of this Agreement, shall not be deemed to be a
waiver of such provision or right or any other provision or right of this
Agreement.

            (f) From and after the Effective Date this Agreement shall supersede
any other employment, severance or change of control agreement between the
parties with respect to the subject matter hereof.
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            IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Executive has hereunto set the Executive's
hand and, pursuant to the authorization from its Board of Directors, the Company
has caused these presents to be executed in its name on its behalf, all as of
the day and year first above written.

                                      /s/ James H. Hance, Jr.
                                   ---------------------------------
                                          JAMES H. HANCE, JR.

                                   NATIONSBANK CORPORATION

                                   By /s/ NationsBank Corporation
                                      ------------------------------
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                                                                    Exhibit 10.5

                              EMPLOYMENT AGREEMENT

            AGREEMENT by and between NationsBank Corporation, a North Carolina
corporation (the "Company") and Kenneth D. Lewis (the "Executive") dated as
of the 10th day of April, 1998.

            The Company and BankAmerica Corporation, a Delaware corporation
("BAC") have determined that it is in the best interests of their respective
shareholders to assure that the Company will have the continued dedication of
the Executive pending the merger of the Company and BAC (the "Merger") pursuant
to the Agreement and Plan of Merger dated as of April 12, 1998 and to provide
the surviving corporation after the Merger with continuity of management.
Therefore, in order to accomplish these objectives, the Executive and the
Company desire to enter into this Agreement.

            NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS HEREBY AGREED AS FOLLOWS:

            1. Effective Date. The "Effective Date" shall mean the effective
date of the Merger.

            2. Employment Period. The Company hereby agrees to employ the
Executive, and the Executive hereby agrees to enter into the employ of the
Company subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement, for the period
commencing on the Effective Date and ending on the third anniversary thereof
(the "Employment Period").

            3. Terms of Employment. (a) Position and Duties. (i) During the
Employment Period, the Executive shall serve as a member of the Company's Policy
Committee, reporting directly to the Chief Executive Officer of the Company,
with appropriate authority, duties and responsibilities.

                  (ii) During the Employment Period, and excluding any periods
of vacation and sick leave to which the Executive is entitled, the Executive
agrees to devote substantially all of his attention and time during normal
business hours to the business and affairs of the Company and, to the extent
necessary to discharge the responsibilities assigned to the Executive hereunder,
to use the Executive's reasonable best efforts to perform faithfully and
efficiently such responsibilities. During the Employment Period it shall not be
a violation of this Agreement for the Executive to (A) serve on corporate, civic
or charitable boards or committees, (B) deliver lectures, fulfill speaking
engagements or teach at

educational institutions and (C) manage personal investments, so long as such
activities do not significantly interfere with the performance of the
Executive's responsibilities as an employee of the Company in accordance with
this Agreement. It is expressly understood and agreed that to the extent that
any such activities have been conducted by the Executive prior to the Effective
Date, the continued conduct of such activities (or the conduct of activities
similar in nature and scope thereto) subsequent to the Effective Date shall not
thereafter be deemed to interfere with the performance of the Executive's
responsibilities to the Company.

            (b) Compensation. (i) Base Salary. During the Employment Period, the
Executive shall receive an annual base salary ("Annual Base Salary") of no less
than $1,000,000. Any increase in Annual Base Salary shall not serve to limit or
reduce any other obligation to the Executive under this Agreement. Annual Base
Salary shall not be reduced after any such increase and the term Annual Base
Salary as utilized in this Agreement shall refer to Annual Base Salary as so
increased. As used in this Agreement, the term "affiliated companies" shall
include any company controlled by, controlling or under common control with the
Company.

                  (ii) Annual Bonus. During the Employment Period, the Executive
shall be eligible to receive an annual cash bonus ("Annual Bonus") on a basis no
less favorable than peer executives of the Company.

                  (iii) Incentive Awards. On the Effective Date, the Company
shall grant the Executive 200,000 shares of restricted stock (the "Restricted
Stock") pursuant to the terms of the Company's stock incentive plan. Except as
otherwise provided herein, the Restricted Stock shall vest in five equal
installments, on the first, second, third, fourth and fifth anniversaries of the
date of grant.

                  (iv) Retirement Benefits. Upon termination of employment for
any reason, the Executive shall be paid an annual retirement benefit of 60% of
his Final Average Compensation as defined in the Company's Supplemental
Executive Retirement Plan ("SERP"), for his life less any benefit payable
pursuant to the Company's and BAC's qualified retirement plan and social
security and in lieu of any benefit to which he might be entitled under any
other nonqualified defined benefit retirement plan (the "Retirement Benefit"),
provided, however, that the Retirement Benefit shall not be less than
$2,000,000. Upon the Executive's death, his current spouse, should she survive



the Executive, shall be paid an annual benefit of 75% of the Retirement Benefit
for her life.
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                  (v) Other Employee Benefit Plans. During the Employment
Period, except as otherwise expressly provided herein, the Executive shall be
entitled to participate in all employee benefit, welfare and other plans,
practices, policies and programs (collectively, "Employee Benefit Plan")
applicable to peer executives of the Company on a basis no less favorable than
that provided to peer executives of the Company.

            4. Termination of Employment. (a) Death or Disability. The
Executive's employment shall terminate automatically upon the Executive's death
during the Employment Period. If the Company determines in good faith that the
Disability of the Executive has occurred during the Employment Period (pursuant
to the definition of Disability set forth below), it may give to the Executive
written notice in accordance with Section 11(b) of this Agreement of its
intention to terminate the Executive's employment. In such event, the
Executive's employment with the Company shall terminate effective on the 30th
day after receipt of such notice by the Executive (the "Disability Effective
Date"), provided that, within the 30 days after such receipt, the Executive
shall not have returned to full-time performance of the Executive's duties. For
purposes of this Agreement, "Disability" shall mean the absence of the Executive
from the Executive's duties with the Company on a full-time basis for 180
consecutive business days as a result of incapacity due to mental or physical
illness which is determined to be total and permanent by a physician selected by
the Company or its insurers and acceptable to the Executive or the Executive's
legal representative.

            (b) Cause. The Company may terminate the Executive's employment
during the Employment Period for Cause. For purposes of this Agreement, "Cause"
shall mean:

                  (i) the continued failure of the Executive to perform
substantially the Executive's duties with the Company or one of its affiliates
(other than any such failure resulting from incapacity due to physical or mental
illness), after a written demand for substantial performance is delivered to the
Executive by the Board or the Chief Executive Officer of the Company which
specifically identifies the manner in which the Board or Chief Executive Officer
believes that the Executive has not substantially performed the Executive's
duties, or

                  (ii) the willful engaging by the Executive in illegal conduct
or gross misconduct which is materially and demonstrably injurious to the
Company, or
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                  (iii) conviction of a felony or guilty or nolo contendere plea
by the Executive with respect thereto.

For purposes of this provision, no act or failure to act, on the part of the
Executive, shall be considered "willful" unless it is done, or omitted to be
done, by the Executive in bad faith or without reasonable belief that the
Executive's action or omission was in the best interests of the Company. Any
act, or failure to act, based upon authority given pursuant to a resolution duly
adopted by the Board or upon the instructions of the Chief Executive Officer or
a senior officer of the Company or based upon the advice of counsel for the
Company shall be conclusively presumed to be done, or omitted to be done, by the
Executive in good faith and in the best interests of the Company. The cessation
of employment of the Executive shall not be deemed to be for Cause unless and
until there shall have been delivered to the Executive a copy of a resolution
duly adopted by the affirmative vote of not less than two-thirds of the entire
membership of the Board at a meeting of the Board called and held for such
purpose (after reasonable notice is provided to the Executive and the Executive
is given an opportunity, together with counsel, to be heard before the Board),
finding that, in the good faith opinion of the Board, the Executive is guilty of
the conduct described in subparagraph (i) or (ii) above, and specifying the
particulars thereof in detail.

            (c) Good Reason. The Executive's employment may be terminated by the
Executive for Good Reason. For purposes of this Agreement, "Good Reason" shall
mean in the absence of a written consent of the Executive:

                  (i) the assignment to the Executive of any duties inconsistent
in any respect with the Executive's position (including status, offices, titles
and reporting requirements), authority, duties or responsibilities as
contemplated by Section 3(a) of this Agreement, or any other action by the
Company which, in the Executive's reasonable judgment, results in a diminution
in such position, authority, duties or responsibilities, excluding for this
purpose an isolated, insubstantial and inadvertent action not taken in bad faith
and which is remedied by the Company promptly after receipt of notice thereof



given by the Executive;

                  (ii) any failure by the Company to comply with any of the
provisions of Section 3(b) of this Agreement, other than an isolated,
insubstantial and inadvertent failure not occurring in bad faith and which is
remedied by the Company promptly after receipt of notice thereof given by the
Executive;
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                  (iii) any purported termination by the Company of the
Executive's employment otherwise than as expressly permitted by this Agreement;
or

                  (iv) any failure by the Company to comply with and satisfy
Section 10(c) of this Agreement.

For purposes of this Section 4(c), any good faith determination of "Good
Reason" made by the Executive shall be conclusive.

            (d) Notice of Termination. Any termination by the Company for Cause,
or by the Executive for Good Reason, shall be communicated by Notice of
Termination to the other party hereto given in accordance with Section 11(b) of
this Agreement. For purposes of this Agreement, a "Notice of Termination" means
a written notice which (i) indicates the specific termination provision in this
Agreement relied upon, (ii) to the extent applicable, sets forth in reasonable
detail the facts and circumstances claimed to provide a basis for termination of
the Executive's employment under the provision so indicated and (iii) if the
Date of Termination (as defined below) is other than the date of receipt of such
notice, specifies the termination date (which date shall be not more than thirty
days after the giving of such notice). The failure by the Executive or the
Company to set forth in the Notice of Termination any fact or circumstance which
contributes to a showing of Good Reason or Cause shall not waive any right of
the Executive or the Company, respectively, hereunder or preclude the Executive
or the Company, respectively, from asserting such fact or circumstance in
enforcing the Executive's or the Company's rights hereunder.

            (e) Date of Termination. "Date of Termination" means (i) if the
Executive's employment is terminated by the Company for Cause, or by the
Executive for Good Reason, the date of receipt of the Notice of Termination or
any later date specified therein within 30 days of such notice, as the case may
be, (ii) if the Executive's employment is terminated by the Company other than
for Cause or Disability, the Date of Termination shall be the date on which the
Company notifies the Executive of such termination and (iii) if the Executive's
employment is terminated by reason of death or Disability, the Date of
Termination shall be the date of death of the Executive or the Disability
Effective Date, as the case may be.

            5. Obligations of the Company upon Termination. (a) Good Reason;
Other Than for Cause, Death or Disability. If, during the Employment Period, the
Company shall terminate
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the Executive's employment other than for Cause or Disability or the Executive
shall terminate employment for Good Reason:

                  (i) the Company shall pay to the Executive in a lump sum in
cash within 30 days after the Date of Termination the aggregate of the following
amounts:

                  A. the sum of (1) the Executive's Annual Base Salary through
            the Date of Termination to the extent not theretofore paid, and (2)
            the product of (x) the highest annual bonus paid to the Executive
            for any of the three years prior to the Date of Termination (the
            "Recent Annual Bonus") and (y) a fraction, the numerator of which is
            the number of days in the fiscal year in which the Date of
            Termination occurs through the Date of Termination, and the
            denominator of which is 365, in each case to the extent not
            theretofore paid (the sum of the amounts described in clauses (1)
            and (2), shall be hereinafter referred to as the "Accrued
            Obligations"); and

                  B. the amount equal to the product of (1) the number of months
            and portions thereof from the Date of Termination until the third
            anniversary of the Effective Date, divided by twelve and (2) the sum
            of (x) the Executive's Annual Base Salary and (y) the Recent Annual
            Bonus; and

                  (ii) for the remainder of the Executive's life and that of his
current spouse, the Company shall continue to provide medical and dental
benefits to the Executive, his spouse and dependents on the same basis as such
benefits are provided to peer executives of the Company (collectively "Medical



Benefits");

                  (iii) the Restricted Stock shall vest immediately; and

                  (iv) to the extent not theretofore paid or provided, the
Company shall timely pay or provide to the Executive any other amounts or
benefits required to be paid or provided or which the Executive is eligible to
receive under any plan, program, policy or practice or contract or agreement of
the Company and its affiliated companies through the Date of Termination (such
other amounts and benefits shall be hereinafter referred to as the "Other
Benefits").

            (b) Death. If the Executive's employment is terminated by reason of
the Executive's death during the Employment Period, this Agreement shall
terminate without further
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obligations to the Executive's legal representatives under this Agreement, other
than for payment of Accrued Obligations and the timely payment or provision of
Other Benefits. In addition, the Restricted Stock shall vest immediately.
Accrued Obligations shall be paid to the Executive's estate or beneficiary, as
applicable, in a lump sum in cash within 30 days of the Date of Termination.
With respect to the provision of Other Benefits, the term Other Benefits as
utilized in this Section 5(b) shall include death benefits as in effect on the
date of the Executive's death with respect to the peer executives of the Company
and his beneficiaries and the continued provision of Medical Benefits to the
Executive's current spouse.

            (c) Disability. If the Executive's employment is terminated by
reason of the Executive's Disability during the Employment Period, this
Agreement shall terminate without further obligations to the Executive, other
than for payment of Accrued Obligations and the timely payment or provision of
Other Benefits. In addition, the Restricted Stock shall vest immediately.
Accrued Obligations shall be paid to the Executive in a lump sum in cash within
30 days of the Date of Termination. With respect to the provision of Other
Benefits, the term Other Benefits as utilized in this Section 5(c) shall
include, and the Executive shall be entitled after the Disability Effective Date
to receive, disability and other benefits as in effect at any time thereafter
generally with respect to peer executives of the Company and the continued
provision of Medical Benefits to the Executive and his current spouse.

            (d) Cause; Other than for Good Reason. If the Executive's employment
shall be terminated for Cause or the Executive terminates his employment without
Good Reason during the Employment Period, this Agreement shall terminate without
further obligations to the Executive other than the obligation to pay to the
Executive (x) his Annual Base Salary through the Date of Termination, (y)
provision of Medical Benefits to the Executive and his current spouse, and (z)
Other Benefits, in each case to the extent theretofore unpaid.

            6. Non-exclusivity of Rights. Except as specifically provided,
nothing in this Agreement shall prevent or limit the Executive's continuing or
future participation in any plan, program, policy or practice provided by the
Company or any of its affiliated companies and for which the Executive may
qualify, nor, subject to Section 11(f), shall anything herein limit or otherwise
affect such rights as the Executive may have under any contract or agreement
with the
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Company or any of its affiliated companies. Amounts which are vested benefits or
which the Executive is otherwise entitled to receive under any plan, policy,
practice or program of or any contract or agreement with the Company or any of
its affiliated companies at or subsequent to the Date of Termination shall be
payable in accordance with such plan, policy, practice or program or contract or
agreement except as explicitly modified by this Agreement.

            7. Full Settlement. The Company's obligation to make the payments
provided for in this Agreement and otherwise to perform its obligations
hereunder shall not be affected by any set-off, counterclaim, recoupment,
defense or other claim, right or action which the Company may have against the
Executive or others. In no event shall the Executive be obligated to seek other
employment or take any other action by way of mitigation of the amounts payable
to the Executive under any of the provisions of this Agreement and, such amounts
shall not be reduced whether or not the Executive obtains other employment. The
Company agrees to pay as incurred, to the full extent permitted by law, all
legal fees and expenses which the Executive may reasonably incur as a result of
any contest (regardless of the outcome thereof) by the Company, the Executive or
others of the validity or enforceability of, or liability under, any provision
of this Agreement or any guarantee of performance thereof (including as a result
of any contest by the Executive about the amount of any payment pursuant to this
Agreement), plus in each case interest on any delayed payment at the applicable
Federal rate provided for in Section 7872(f)(2)(A) of the Internal Revenue



Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code").

            8. Certain Additional Payments by the Company.

            (a) Anything in this Agreement to the contrary notwithstanding and
except as set forth below, in the event it shall be determined that any payment
or distribution by the Company to or for the benefit of the Executive (whether
paid or payable or distributed or distributable pursuant to the terms of this
Agreement or otherwise, but determined without regard to any additional payments
required under this Section 8) (a "Payment") would be subject to the excise tax
imposed by Section 4999 of the Code or any interest or penalties are incurred by
the Executive with respect to such excise tax (such excise tax, together with
any such interest and penalties, are hereinafter collectively referred to as the
"Excise Tax"), then the Executive shall be entitled to receive an additional
payment (a "Gross-Up Payment") in an amount such that after payment by the
Executive of all taxes (including any interest or penalties imposed with respect
to
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such taxes), including, without limitation, any income taxes (and any interest
and penalties imposed with respect thereto) and Excise Tax imposed upon the
Gross-Up Payment, the Executive retains an amount of the Gross-Up Payment equal
to the Excise Tax imposed upon the Payments. Notwithstanding the foregoing
provisions of this Section 8(a), if it shall be determined that the Executive
is entitled to a Gross-Up Payment, but that the Payments do not exceed 110% of
the greatest amount (the "Reduced Amount") that could be paid to the Executive
such that the receipt of Payments would not give rise to any Excise Tax, then no
Gross-Up Payment shall be made to the Executive and the Payments, in the
aggregate, shall be reduced to the Reduced Amount.

            (b) Subject to the provisions of Section 8(c), all determinations
required to be made under this Section 8, including whether and when a Gross-Up
Payment is required and the amount of such Gross-Up Payment and the assumptions
to be utilized in arriving at such determination, shall be made by Price
Waterhouse & Co. LLP or such other certified public accounting firm reasonably
acceptable to the Company as may be designated by the Executive (the "Accounting
Firm") which shall provide detailed supporting calculations both to the Company
and the Executive within 15 business days of the receipt of notice from the
Executive that there has been a Payment, or such earlier time as is requested by
the Company. All fees and expenses of the Accounting Firm shall be borne solely
by the Company. Any Gross-Up Payment, as determined pursuant to this Section 8,
shall be paid by the Company to the Executive within five days of the later of
(i) the due date for the payment of any Excise Tax, and (ii) the receipt of the
Accounting Firm's determination. Any determination by the Accounting Firm shall
be binding upon the Company and the Executive. As a result of the uncertainty in
the application of Section 4999 of the Code at the time of the initial
determination by the Accounting Firm hereunder, it is possible that Gross-Up
Payments which will not have been made by the Company should have been made
("Underpayment"), consistent with the calculations required to be made
hereunder. In the event that the Company exhausts its remedies pursuant to
Section 8(c) and the Executive thereafter is required to make a payment of any
Excise Tax, the Accounting Firm shall determine the amount of the Underpayment
that has occurred and any such Underpayment shall be promptly paid by the
Company to or for the benefit of the Executive.

            (c) The Executive shall notify the Company in writing of any claim
by the Internal Revenue Service that, if successful, would require the payment
by the Company of the Gross-Up Payment. Such notification shall be given as soon
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as practicable but no later than ten business days after the Executive is
informed in writing of such claim and shall apprise the Company of the nature of
such claim and the date on which such claim is requested to be paid. The
Executive shall not pay such claim prior to the expiration of the 30-day period
following the date on which it gives such notice to the Company (or such shorter
period ending on the date that any payment of taxes with respect to such claim
is due). If the Company notifies the Executive in writing prior to the
expiration of such period that it desires to contest such claim, the Executive
shall:

                  (i) give the Company any information reasonably requested by
the Company relating to such claim,

                  (ii) take such action in connection with contesting such claim
as the Company shall reasonably request in writing from time to time, including,
without limitation, accepting legal representation with respect to such claim by
an attorney reasonably selected by the Company,

                  (iii) cooperate with the Company in good faith in order
effectively to contest such claim, and



                  (iv) permit the Company to participate in any proceedings
relating to such claim;

provided, however, that the Company shall bear and pay directly all costs and
expenses (including additional interest and penalties) incurred in connection
with such contest and shall indemnify and hold the Executive harmless, on an
after-tax basis, for any Excise Tax or income tax (including interest and
penalties with respect thereto) imposed as a result of such representation and
payment of costs and expenses. Without limitation on the foregoing provisions of
this Section 8(c), the Company shall control all proceedings taken in connection
with such contest and, at its sole option, may pursue or forgo any and all
administrative appeals, proceedings, hearings and conferences with the taxing
authority in respect of such claim and may, at its sole option, either direct
the Executive to pay the tax claimed and sue for a refund or contest the claim
in any permissible manner, and the Executive agrees to prosecute such contest to
a determination before any administrative tribunal, in a court of initial
jurisdiction and in one or more appellate courts, as the Company shall
determine; provided, however, that if the Company directs the Executive to pay
such claim and sue for a refund, the Company shall advance the amount of such
payment to the Executive, on an interest-free basis and shall indemnify and hold
the Executive harmless, on an after-tax basis,
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from any Excise Tax or income tax (including interest or penalties with respect
thereto) imposed with respect to such advance or with respect to any imputed
income with respect to such advance; and further provided that any extension of
the statute of limitations relating to payment of taxes for the taxable year of
the Executive with respect to which such contested amount is claimed to be due
is limited solely to such contested amount. Furthermore, the Company's control
of the contest shall be limited to issues with respect to which a Gross-Up
Payment would be payable hereunder and the Executive shall be entitled to settle
or contest, as the case may be, any other issue raised by the Internal Revenue
Service or any other taxing authority.

            (d) If, after the receipt by the Executive of an amount advanced by
the Company pursuant to Section 8(c), the Executive becomes entitled to receive
any refund with respect to such claim, the Executive shall (subject to the
Company's complying with the requirements of Section 8(c)) promptly pay to the
Company the amount of such refund (together with any interest paid or credited
thereon after taxes applicable thereto). If, after the receipt by the Executive
of an amount advanced by the Company pursuant to Section 8(c), a determination
is made that the Executive shall not be entitled to any refund with respect to
such claim and the Company does not notify the Executive in writing of its
intent to contest such denial of refund prior to the expiration of 30 days after
such determination, then such advance shall be forgiven and shall not be
required to be repaid and the amount of such advance shall offset, to the extent
thereof, the amount of Gross-Up Payment required to be paid.

            9. Confidential Information. (a) The Executive shall hold in a
fiduciary capacity for the benefit of the Company all secret or confidential
information, knowledge or data relating to the Company or any of its affiliated
companies, and their respective businesses, which shall have been obtained by
the Executive during the Executive's employment by the Company or any of its
affiliated companies and which shall not be or become public knowledge (other
than by acts by the Executive or representatives of the Executive in violation
of this Agreement). After termination of the Executive's employment with the
Company, the Executive shall not, without the prior written consent of the
Company or as may otherwise be required by law or legal process, communicate or
divulge any such information, knowledge or data to anyone other than the Company
and those designated by it. In no event shall an asserted violation of the
provisions of
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this Section 9 constitute a basis for deferring or withholding any amounts
otherwise payable to the Executive under this Agreement.

            (b) In the event of a breach or threatened breach of this Section 9,
the Executive agrees that the Company shall be entitled to injunctive relief in
a court of appropriate jurisdiction to remedy any such breach or threatened
breach, the Executive acknowledges that damages would be inadequate and
insufficient.

            (c) Any termination of the Executive's employment or of this
Agreement shall have no effect on the continuing operation of this Section 9.

            10. Successors. (a) This Agreement is personal to the Executive and
without the prior written consent of the Company shall not be assignable by the
Executive otherwise than by will or the laws of descent and distribution. This
Agreement shall inure to the benefit of and be enforceable by the Executive's
legal representatives.



            (b) This Agreement shall inure to the benefit of and be binding upon
the Company and its successors and assigns.

            (c) The Company will require any successor (whether direct or
indirect, by purchase, merger, consolidation or otherwise) to all or
substantially all of the business and/or assets of the Company to assume
expressly and agree to perform this Agreement in the same manner and to the same
extent that the Company would be required to perform it if no such succession
had taken place. As used in this Agreement, "Company" shall mean the Company as
hereinbefore defined and any successor to its business and/or assets as
aforesaid which assumes and agrees to perform this Agreement by operation of
law, or otherwise.

            11. Miscellaneous. (a) This Agreement shall be governed by and
construed in accordance with the laws of the State of Delaware, without
reference to principles of conflict of laws. The captions of this Agreement are
not part of the provisions hereof and shall have no force or effect. This
Agreement may not be amended or modified otherwise than by a written agreement
executed by the parties hereto or their respective successors and legal
representatives.

            (b) All notices and other communications hereunder shall be in
writing and shall be given by hand delivery to
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the other party or by registered or certified mail, return receipt requested,
postage prepaid, addressed as follows:

            If to the Executive:

            2525 Richardson Drive
            Charlotte, North Carolina 28211

            If to the Company:
            NationsBank Corporate Center
            NC1 007-5803
            Charlotte, North Carolina 28255

            Attention: Executive Vice President-Personnel

or to such other address as either party shall have furnished to the other in
writing in accordance herewith. Notice and communications shall be effective
when actually received by the addressee.

            (c) The invalidity or unenforceability of any provision of this
Agreement shall not affect the validity or enforceability of any other provision
of this Agreement.

            (d) The Company may withhold from any amounts payable under this
Agreement such Federal, state, local or foreign taxes as shall be required to be
withheld pursuant to any applicable law or regulation.

            (e) The Executive's or the Company's failure to insist upon strict
compliance with any provision of this Agreement or the failure to assert any
right the Executive or the Company may have hereunder, including, without
limitation, the right of the Executive to terminate employment for Good Reason
pursuant to Section 4(c)(i)-(iv) of this Agreement, shall not be deemed to be a
waiver of such provision or right or any other provision or right of this
Agreement.

            (f) From and after the Effective Date this Agreement shall supersede
any other employment, severance or change of control agreement between the
parties with respect to the subject matter hereof.
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            IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Executive has hereunto set the Executive's
hand and, pursuant to the authorization from its Board of Directors, the Company
has caused these presents to be executed in its name on its behalf, all as of
the day and year first above written.

                                      /s/ Kenneth D. Lewis
                                   ---------------------------------
                                          KENNETH D. LEWIS

                                   NATIONSBANK CORPORATION

                                   By /s/ NationsBank Corporation
                                      ------------------------------
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                             NATIONSBANK CORPORATION
                             KEY EMPLOYEE STOCK PLAN

ARTICLE 1.  ESTABLISHMENT, PURPOSE, AND DURATION

         1.1 ESTABLISHMENT OF THE PLAN. NationsBank Corporation, a North
Carolina corporation (the "Company"), established an incentive compensation plan
known as the "NationsBank Corporation Key Employee Stock Plan" (the "Plan")
effective as of January 1, 1995 (the "Effective Date"). The Plan was designed to
permit the grant of Nonqualified Stock Options, Incentive Stock Options, Stock
Appreciation Rights, Restricted Stock and Performance Shares.

         1.2 AMENDMENT AND RESTATEMENT OF THE PLAN. The Company entered into an
Agreement and Plan of Reorganization with BankAmerica Corporation, a Delaware
corporation ("BankAmerica"), dated April 10, 1998 (the "Reorganization
Agreement"). Pursuant to the Reorganization Agreement, the Company is being
reformed as a Delaware corporation, BankAmerica is merging into the Company, and
the resulting Delaware corporation is being renamed "BankAmerica Corporation,"
all effective as of the "Effective Time" as defined in the Reorganization
Agreement. References in this Plan to the Company include the Delaware
corporation resulting from the consummation of the transactions contemplated by
the Reorganization Agreement.

         This document is an amendment and restatement of the Plan and shall
become effective upon approval by the shareholders of the Company. The purposes
of this amendment and restatement are to (i) rename the Plan consistent with the
corporate name change resulting under the transactions contemplated by the



Reorganization Agreement, (ii) increase the number of shares available for
awards under the Plan, (iii) increase the limit on awards to individuals in any
given year and (iv) otherwise meet current needs.

         1.3 PURPOSE OF THE PLAN. The purpose of the Plan is to promote the
success and enhance the value of the Company by linking the personal interests
of Participants to those of the Company's shareholders, and by providing
Participants with an incentive for outstanding performance.

         The Plan is further intended to provide flexibility to the Company in
its ability to motivate, attract, and retain the services of Participants upon
whose judgment, interest and special effort the successful conduct of its
operation largely is dependent.

         1.4 DURATION OF THE PLAN. The Plan commenced on the Effective Date, as
described in Section 1.1 hereof, and shall remain in effect, subject to the
right of the Board of Directors to amend or terminate the Plan at any time
pursuant to Article 15 hereof, until all Shares subject to it shall have been
purchased or acquired according to the Plan's provisions. However, in no event
may an Award be granted under the Plan after December 31, 2004.

ARTICLE 2. DEFINITIONS

         Whenever used in the Plan, the following terms shall have the meanings
set forth below and, when the meaning is intended, the initial letter of the
word is capitalized:

         2.1 "AWARD" means, individually or collectively, a grant under this
Plan of Nonqualified Stock Options, Incentive Stock Options, Stock Appreciation
Rights, Restricted Stock or Performance Shares.
         2.2 "AWARD AGREEMENT" means an agreement entered into by the Company
and each Participant setting forth the terms and provisions applicable to Awards
granted under this Plan.

         2.3 "BENEFICIAL OWNER" or "BENEFICIAL OWNERSHIP" shall have the meaning
ascribed to such term in Rule 13d-3 of the General Rules and Regulations under
the Exchange Act.

         2.4 "BOARD" or "BOARD OF DIRECTORS" means the Board of Directors of the
Company.

         2.5 "CHANGE IN CONTROL" of the Company means, and shall be deemed to
have occurred upon, any of the following events:

                  (a) The acquisition by any Person of Beneficial Ownership of
         twenty-five percent (25%) or more of either:

                           (i) The then-outstanding Shares (the "Outstanding
                  Shares"); or

                           (ii) The combined voting power of the
                  then-outstanding voting securities of the Company entitled to
                  vote generally in the election of Directors (the "Outstanding
                  Voting Securities");

         provided, however, that the following acquisitions shall not constitute
         a Change in Control for purposes of this subparagraph (a): (A) any
         acquisition directly from the Company, (B) any acquisition by the
         Company or any of its Subsidiaries, (C) any acquisition by any employee
         benefit plan (or related trust) sponsored or maintained by the Company
         or any of its Subsidiaries, or (D) any acquisition by any corporation
         pursuant to a transaction which complies with clauses (i), (ii) and
         (iii) of subparagraph (c) below; or

                  (b) Individuals who, as of the Effective Date, constitute the
         Board of Directors (the "Incumbent Board") cease for any reason to
         constitute at least a majority of the Board of Directors; provided,
         however, that any individual who becomes a Director subsequent to the
         Effective Date and whose election, or whose nomination for election by
         the Company's shareholders, to the Board of Directors was either (i)
         approved by a vote of at least a majority of the Directors then
         comprising the Incumbent Board or (ii) recommended by a Nominating
         Committee comprised entirely of Directors who are then Incumbent Board
         members shall be considered as though such individual were a member of
         the Incumbent Board, but excluding, for this purpose, any such
         individual whose initial assumption of office occurs as a result of
         either an actual or threatened election contest (as such terms are used
         in Rule 14a-11 of Regulation 14A promulgated under the Exchange Act),
         other actual or threatened solicitation of proxies or consents or an
         actual or threatened tender offer; or

                  (c) Approval by the Company's shareholders of a
         reorganization, merger, or consolidation or sale or other disposition
         of all or substantially all of the assets of the Company (a "Business
         Combination"), in each case, unless following such Business



         Combination, (i) all or substantially all of the Persons who were the
         Beneficial Owners, respectively, of the Outstanding Shares and
         Outstanding Voting Securities immediately prior to such Business
         Combination own, directly or indirectly, more than fifty percent
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         (50%) of, respectively, the then outstanding shares of common stock and
         the combined voting power of the then outstanding voting securities
         entitled to vote generally in the election of directors, as the case
         may be, of the corporation resulting from the Business Combination
         (including, without limitation, a corporation which as a result of such
         transaction owns the Company or all or substantially all of the
         Company's assets either directly or through one or more subsidiaries)
         in substantially the same proportions as their ownership, immediately
         prior to such Business Combination, of the Outstanding Shares and
         Outstanding Voting Securities, as the case may be (provided, however,
         that for purposes of this clause (i), any shares of common stock or
         voting securities of such resulting corporation received by such
         Beneficial Owners in such Business Combination other than as the result
         of such Beneficial Owners' ownership of Outstanding Shares or
         Outstanding Voting Securities immediately prior to such Business
         Combination shall not be considered to be owned by such Beneficial
         Owners for the purposes of calculating their percentage of ownership of
         the outstanding common stock and voting power of the resulting
         corporation), (ii) no Person (excluding any corporation resulting from
         such Business Combination or any employee benefit plan (or related
         trust) of the Company or such corporation resulting from the Business
         Combination) beneficially owns, directly or indirectly, twenty-five
         percent (25%) or more of, respectively, the then outstanding shares of
         common stock of the corporation resulting from the Business Combination
         or the combined voting power of the then outstanding voting securities
         of such corporation unless such Person owned twenty-five percent (25%)
         or more of the Outstanding Shares or Outstanding Voting Securities
         immediately prior to the Business Combination and (iii) at least a
         majority of the members of the board of directors of the corporation
         resulting from such Business Combination were members of the Incumbent
         Board at the time of the execution of the initial agreement, or the
         action of the Board, providing for such Business Combination; or

                  (d) Approval by the Company's shareholders of a complete
         liquidation or dissolution of the Company.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, a Change in Control shall not be deemed to have
occurred for purposes of this Plan as a result of the transactions contemplated
by the Reorganization Agreement.

         2.6 "CODE" means the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended from
time to time. References to the Code shall include the valid and binding
governmental regulations, court decisions and other regulatory and judicial
authority issued or rendered thereunder.

         2.7 "COMMITTEE" means (i) the Stock Option Committee of the Board (or
any other committee of the Board that is appointed by the Board to administer
the Plan with respect to grants of Awards) and (ii) any individual or committee
of individuals (who need not be Directors) that the Committee described in
clause (i) may appoint from time to time to administer the Plan with respect to
grants of Awards to Key Employees who are not Insiders or Named Executive
Officers.

         2.8 "COMPANY" means (i) prior to the Effective Time, NationsBank
Corporation, a North Carolina corporation and (ii) from and after the Effective
Time, BankAmerica Corporation, a Delaware corporation (which is the resulting
entity upon consummation of the transactions contemplated by the Reorganization
Agreement), and any successor as provided in Article 18 herein.
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         2.9 "DIRECTOR" means any individual who is a member of the Board of
Directors of the Company.

         2.10 "DISABILITY" with respect to a Participant, means "disability" as
defined from time to time under any long-term disability plan of the Company or
Subsidiary with which the Participant is employed.

         2.11 "EARNINGS PER SHARE" means "earnings per common share" of the
Company determined in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles
that would be reported in the Company's Annual Report to Shareholders or Annual
Report on Form 10-K.

         2.12 "EFFECTIVE DATE" shall have the meaning ascribed to such term in
Section 1.1 hereof.

         2.13 "EFFECTIVE TIME" means the "Effective Time" as defined in the
Reorganization Agreement.



         2.14 "EXCHANGE ACT" means the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as
amended from time to time, or any successor act thereto.

         2.15 "FAIR MARKET VALUE" of a Share on any date means the closing price
of a Share as reflected in the report of composite trading of New York Stock
Exchange listed securities for that day (or, if no Shares were publicly traded
on that day, the immediately preceding day that Shares were so traded) published
in The Wall Street Journal [Eastern Edition] or in any other publication
selected by the Committee; provided, however, that if the Shares are misquoted
or omitted by the selected publication(s), the Committee shall directly solicit
the information from officials of the stock exchanges or from other informed
independent market sources. If Shares shall not have been publicly traded for
more than ten (10) days immediately preceding such date, then the Fair Market
Value of a Share shall be determined by the Committee in such manner as it shall
deem appropriate.

         2.16 "FREESTANDING SAR" means an SAR that is granted independently of
any Options.

         2.17 "INCENTIVE STOCK OPTION" or "ISO" means an option to purchase
Shares, granted under Article 6 herein, and designated as an Incentive Stock
Option which is intended to meet the requirements of Section 422 of the Code.

         2.18 "INSIDER" shall mean an individual who is, on the relevant date,
an officer, director or ten percent (10%) beneficial owner of any class of the
Company's equity securities that is registered pursuant to Section 12 of the
Exchange Act, all as defined under Section 16 of the Exchange Act and the rules
thereunder.

         2.19 "KEY EMPLOYEE" means an employee of the Company or any Subsidiary,
including an officer of the Company or a Subsidiary, in a managerial or other
important position who, by virtue of such employee's ability, qualifications and
performance, has made, or is expected to make, important contributions to the
Company or its Subsidiaries, all as determined by the Committee in its
discretion.

         2.20 "NAMED EXECUTIVE OFFICER" means, for a calendar year, a
Participant who is one of the group of "covered employees" for such calendar
year within the meaning of Code Section 162(m) or any successor statute.
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         2.21 "NET INCOME" means "net income" of the Company determined in
accordance with generally accepted accounting principles that would be reported
in the Company's Annual Report to Shareholders or Annual Report on Form 10-K.

         2.22 "NONQUALIFIED STOCK OPTION" or "NQSO" means an option to purchase
Shares granted to Key Employees under Article 6 herein, and which is not
intended to meet the requirements of Code Section 422.

         2.23 "OPTION" means an Incentive Stock Option or a Nonqualified Stock
Option.

         2.24 "OPTION PRICE" means the price at which a Share may be purchased
by a Participant pursuant to an Option.

         2.25 "PARTICIPANT" means a Key Employee, a former Key Employee or any
permitted transferee under the Plan of a Key Employee or former Key Employee who
has outstanding an Award granted under the Plan.

         2.26 "PERFORMANCE-BASED EXCEPTION" means the performance-based
exception set forth in Code Section 162(m)(4)(C) from the deductibility
limitations of Code Section 162(m).

         2.27 "PERFORMANCE SHARE" means an Award granted to a Key Employee, as
described in Article 9 herein.

         2.28 "PERIOD OF RESTRICTION" means the period during which the transfer
of Shares of Restricted Stock is limited in some way (based on the passage of
time, the achievement of performance goals, or upon the occurrence of other
events as determined by the Committee, at its discretion), and the Shares are
subject to a substantial risk of forfeiture, as provided in Article 8 herein.

         2.29 "PERSON" shall have the meaning ascribed to such term in Section
3(a)(9) of the Exchange Act and used in Sections 13(d) and 14(d) thereof,
including a "group" as defined in Section 13(d) thereof.

         2.30 "PLAN" means the incentive compensation plan set forth herein
which (i) prior to the Effective Time was known as the "NationsBank Corporation
Key Employee Stock Plan" and (ii) from and after the Effective Time is known as
the "BankAmerica Corporation Key Employee Stock Plan," as the same may be
amended from time to time.

         2.31 "REORGANIZATION AGREEMENT" means the Agreement and Plan of



Reorganization dated April 10, 1998 between NationsBank Corporation and
BankAmerica Corporation.

         2.32 "RESTRICTED STOCK" means an Award granted to a Participant
pursuant to Article 8 herein.

         2.33 "RETURN ON ASSETS" means "return on average assets" of the Company
determined in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles that
would be reported in the Company's Annual Report to Shareholders or Annual
Report on Form 10-K.

         2.34 "RETURN ON EQUITY" means "return on average common shareholders'
equity" of the Company determined in accordance with generally accepted
accounting principles that would be reported in the Company's Annual Report to
Shareholders or Annual Report on Form 10-K.
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         2.35 "SHARES" means the shares of common stock of the Company.

         2.36 "STOCK APPRECIATION RIGHT" or "SAR" means an Award, granted alone
or in connection with a related Option, designated as an SAR, pursuant to the
terms of Article 7 herein.

         2.37 "SUBSIDIARY" means any corporation, partnership, joint venture,
affiliate, or other entity in which the Company owns more than fifty percent
(50%) of the voting stock or voting ownership interest, as applicable, or any
other business entity designated by the Committee as a Subsidiary for purposes
of the Plan.

         2.38 "TANDEM SAR" means an SAR that is granted in connection with a
related Option, the exercise of which shall require forfeiture of the right to
purchase a Share under the related Option (and when a Share is purchased under
the Option, the Tandem SAR shall similarly be canceled).

         2.39 "TOTAL SHAREHOLDER RETURN" means the percentage change of an
initial investment in Shares over a specified period assuming reinvestment of
all dividends during the period or Annual Report on Form 10-K.

ARTICLE 3. ADMINISTRATION

         3.1 THE COMMITTEE. The Plan shall be administered by the Committee.
Awards to Insiders shall be administered by the Committee (or any sub-committee
thereof) comprised of two or more Directors who are "non-employee directors"
within the meaning of Rule 16b-3 adopted under the Exchange Act, and Awards to
Named Executive Officers intended to comply with the Performance-Based Exception
shall be administered by the Committee (or any sub-committee thereof) comprised
of two or more Directors who are "outside directors" within the meaning of
Section 162(m) of the Code.

         3.2 AUTHORITY OF THE COMMITTEE. Except as limited by law, or by the
Articles of Incorporation (or Certificate of Incorporation, as the case may be)
or Bylaws of the Company, and subject to the provisions herein, the Committee
shall have full power to select Key Employees who shall participate in the Plan;
determine the sizes and types of Awards; determine the terms and conditions of
Awards in a manner consistent with the Plan; construe and interpret the Plan and
any agreement or instrument entered into under the Plan; establish, amend, or
waive rules and regulations for the Plan's administration; and (subject to the
provisions of Article 15 herein), amend the terms and conditions of any
outstanding Award to the extent such terms and conditions are within the
discretion of the Committee as provided in the Plan. Further, the Committee
shall make all other determinations which may be necessary or advisable for the
administration of the Plan. As permitted by law, the Committee may delegate its
authority as identified herein.

         3.3 DECISIONS BINDING. All determinations and decisions made by the
Committee pursuant to the provisions of the Plan and all related orders and
resolutions of the Board shall be final, conclusive and binding on all persons,
including the Company, its shareholders, employees, Participants, and their
estates and beneficiaries.

ARTICLE 4. SHARES SUBJECT TO THE PLAN

         4.1 NUMBER OF SHARES AVAILABLE FOR GRANTS. Beginning on the Effective
Date, there is hereby reserved for issuance under the Plan a number of shares
equal to:
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                  (a) for calendar years 1995 through 1998, seventy-five one
         hundredths of a percent (0.75%) of the outstanding Shares as of the
         first business day of each such calendar year; plus

                  (b) for calendar years 1999 through 2004, one and five tenths
         percent (1.5%) of the outstanding Shares as of the last day of the



         immediately preceding calendar year as reported in the Company's Annual
         Report to Shareholders or Annual Report on Form 10-K; plus

                  (c) the Shares available for issuance under the Company's 1986
         Restricted Stock Award Plan (the "1986 Plan") as of January 31, 1995.

Such Shares available for grants of Awards in any year shall be increased by the
number of Shares available under this Section 4.1 in previous years but not
covered by Awards granted under this Plan in those years plus any Shares as to
which Awards granted under this Plan have lapsed, expired, terminated, or been
canceled. In addition, any Shares as to which Awards under the Company's 1986
Plan may lapse, expire, terminate, or be canceled, shall also be reserved and
available for issuance or reissuance under this Section 4.1 in any calendar
year. No further awards are to be granted under the 1986 Plan after January 31,
1995; provided that any outstanding awards under the 1986 Plan shall continue to
remain outstanding in accordance with the terms thereof. An additional Ten
Million (10,000,000) Shares were made available for grants of Awards under the
Plan effective January 7, 1997 in connection with the merger of the Company with
Boatmen's Bancshares, Inc. (after giving effect to the two-for-one stock split
of the Shares effective February 27, 1997), and another Ten Million (10,000,000)
Shares were made available for grants of Awards under the Plan effective January
9, 1998 in connection with the merger of the Company with Barnett Banks, Inc. At
the Effective Time, an additional Eleven Million Five Hundred Thousand
(11,500,000) Shares shall be made available for grants of Awards under the Plan.
In no event shall a Participant receive an Award or Awards during any one (1)
calendar year covering in the aggregate more than Two Million (2,000,000)
Shares. In addition, in no event shall the total number of Incentive Stock
Options granted during the ten (10) year term of the Plan cover in the aggregate
more than the product of (i) ten (10) times (ii) one and five tenths percent
(1.5%) of the outstanding Shares as of the first business day of calendar year
1998. The number of Shares reserved for issuance under this Section 4.1 and the
limitations on the number of annual Awards to individuals and Incentive Stock
Option Awards set forth above shall be subject to adjustment as provided in
Section 4.3.

         4.2 LAPSED AWARDS. If any Award granted under this Plan is canceled,
terminates, expires, or lapses for any reason (with the exception of the
termination of a Tandem SAR upon exercise of the related Option, or the
termination of a related Option upon exercise of the corresponding Tandem SAR),
any Shares subject to such Award again shall be available for the grant of an
Award under the Plan.

         4.3 ADJUSTMENTS IN AUTHORIZED SHARES. In the event of any change in
corporate capitalization, such as a stock split, or a corporate transaction,
such as any merger, consolidation, separation, including a spin-off, or other
distribution of stock or property of the Company, any reorganization (whether or
not such reorganization comes within the definition of such term in Code Section
368) or any partial or complete liquidation of the Company, such adjustment
shall be made in the number and class of Shares which may be delivered under the
Plan and in the number and class of and/or price of Shares subject to
outstanding Awards granted under the Plan, as may be determined to be
appropriate and equitable by the Committee, in its sole discretion, to prevent
dilution or enlargement of rights; provided, however, that the number of Shares
subject to any Award shall always be a whole number.
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         4.4 SOURCE OF SHARES. Shares delivered under the Plan may be original
issue shares, treasury stock or shares purchased in the open market or
otherwise, all as determined by the Chief Financial Officer of the Company (or
the Chief Financial Officer's designee) from time to time.

ARTICLE 5.  ELIGIBILITY AND PARTICIPATION

         5.1 ELIGIBILITY. Persons eligible to participate in this Plan are all
Key Employees of the Company, as determined by the Committee, including Key
Employees who are Directors, but excluding Directors who are not Key Employees.

         5.2 ACTUAL PARTICIPATION. Subject to the provisions of the Plan, the
Committee may, from time to time, select from all eligible Key Employees those
to whom Awards shall be granted and shall determine the nature and amount of
each Award.

         5.3 NON-U.S. EMPLOYEES. Notwithstanding any provision of the Plan to
the contrary, in order to foster and promote achievement of the purposes of the
Plan or to comply with provisions of laws in other countries in which the
Company operates or has employees, the Committee, in its sole discretion, shall
have the power and authority to (i) determine which Key Employees (if any)
employed outside the United States are eligible to participate in the Plan, (ii)
modify the terms and conditions of any Awards made to such Key Employees and
(iii) establish subplans and modified Option exercise and other terms and
procedures to the extent such actions may be necessary or advisable.

ARTICLE 6. STOCK OPTIONS



         6.1 GRANT OF OPTIONS. Subject to the terms and provisions of the Plan,
Options may be granted to Key Employees in such number, and upon such terms, and
at any time and from time to time as shall be determined by the Committee.

         6.2 AWARD AGREEMENT. Each Option grant shall be evidenced by an Award
Agreement that shall specify the Option Price, the duration of the Option, the
number of Shares to which the Option pertains, and such other provisions as the
Committee shall determine. The Award Agreement also shall specify whether the
Option is intended to be an ISO within the meaning of Section 422 of the Code,
or an NQSO whose grant is intended not to fall under Code Section 422.

         6.3 OPTION PRICE. The Option Price for each grant of an Option under
this Plan shall be at least equal to one hundred percent (100%) of the Fair
Market Value of a Share on the date the Option is granted.

         6.4 DURATION OF OPTIONS. Each Option shall expire at such time as the
Committee shall determine at the time of grant; provided, however, that no
Option shall be exercisable later than the tenth (10th) anniversary date of its
grant.

         6.5 EXERCISE OF OPTIONS. Options granted under this Article 6 shall be
exercisable at such times and be subject to such restrictions and conditions as
the Committee shall in each instance approve and which shall be set forth in the
applicable Award Agreement, which need not be the same for each grant or for
each Participant.
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         6.6 PAYMENT. Options shall be exercised by the delivery of a written
notice of exercise to the Company, setting forth the number of Shares with
respect to which the Option is to be exercised, accompanied by full payment for
the Shares.

         The Option Price due upon exercise of any Option shall be payable to
the Company in full either: (a) in cash or its equivalent, or (b) by tendering
previously acquired Shares having an aggregate Fair Market Value at the time of
exercise equal to the total Option Price (provided that the Shares which are
tendered must have been held by the Participant for at least six (6) months
prior to their tender to satisfy the Option Price unless such Shares had been
acquired by the Participant on the open market), or (c) by a combination of (a)
and (b).

         As soon as practicable after receipt of a written notification of
exercise and full payment, the Company shall deliver the Shares to the
Participant in an appropriate amount based upon the number of Shares purchased
under the Option(s).

         Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Committee also may allow (i)
cashless exercises as permitted under Federal Reserve Board's Regulation T,
subject to applicable securities law restrictions, or (ii) exercises by any
other means which the Committee determines to be consistent with the Plan's
purpose and applicable law.

         6.7 RESTRICTIONS ON SHARE TRANSFERABILITY. The Committee may impose
such restrictions on any Shares acquired pursuant to the exercise of an Option
granted under this Article 6 as it may deem advisable, including, without
limitation, restrictions under applicable Federal securities laws, under the
requirements of any stock exchange or market upon which such Shares are then
listed and/or traded, and under any blue sky or state securities laws applicable
to such Shares.

         6.8 TERMINATION OF EMPLOYMENT. Each Participant's Option Award
Agreement shall set forth the extent to which the Participant shall have the
right to exercise the Option following termination of the Participant's
employment with the Company and its Subsidiaries. Such provisions shall be
determined in the sole discretion of the Committee, shall be included in the
Award Agreement entered into with Participants, need not be uniform among all
Options issued pursuant to this Article 6, and may reflect distinctions based on
the reasons for termination of employment. In that regard, if an Award Agreement
permits exercise of an Option following the death of the Participant, the Award
Agreement shall provide that such Option shall be exercisable to the extent
provided therein by any person that may be empowered to do so under the
Participant's will, or if the Participant shall fail to make a testamentary
disposition of the Option or shall have died intestate, by the Participant's
executor or other legal representative.

         6.9  NONTRANSFERABILITY OF OPTIONS.

                  (a) INCENTIVE STOCK OPTIONS. No ISO granted under this Article
         6 may be sold, transferred, pledged, assigned, or otherwise alienated
         or hypothecated, other than by will or by the laws of descent and
         distribution. Further, all ISOs granted to a Participant under the Plan
         shall be exercisable during his or her lifetime only by such
         Participant.



                  (b) NONQUALIFIED STOCK OPTIONS. Except as otherwise provided
         in a Participant's Award Agreement, no NQSO granted under this Article
         6 may be sold, transferred, pledged, assigned, or otherwise alienated
         or hypothecated, other than by will or by the laws of descent and
         distribution. Further, except as otherwise provided in a
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         Participant's Award Agreement, all NQSOs granted to a Participant under
         this Article 6 shall be exercisable during his or her lifetime only by
         such Participant.

         6.10 NO RIGHTS. A Participant granted an Option shall have no rights as
a shareholder of the Company with respect to the Shares covered by such Option
except to the extent that Shares are issued to the Participant upon the due
exercise of the Option.

ARTICLE 7. STOCK APPRECIATION RIGHTS

         7.1 GRANT OF SARS. Subject to the terms and conditions of the Plan,
SARs may be granted to Key Employees at any time and from time to time as shall
be determined by the Committee. The Committee may grant Freestanding SARs,
Tandem SARs, or any combination of these forms of SARs.

         The Committee shall have complete discretion in determining the number
of SARs granted to each Participant (subject to Article 4 herein) and,
consistent with the provisions of the Plan, in determining the terms and
conditions pertaining to such SARs.

         The grant price of a Freestanding SAR shall equal the Fair Market Value
of a Share on the date of grant of the SAR. The grant price of Tandem SARs shall
equal the Option Price of the related Option.

         7.2 EXERCISE OF TANDEM SARS. Tandem SARs may be exercised for all or
part of the Shares subject to the related Option upon the surrender of the right
to exercise the equivalent portion of the related Option. A Tandem SAR may be
exercised only with respect to the Shares for which its related Option is then
exercisable.

         Notwithstanding any other provision of this Plan to the contrary, with
respect to a Tandem SAR granted in connection with an ISO: (i) the Tandem SAR
will expire no later than the expiration of the underlying ISO; (ii) the value
of the payout with respect to the Tandem SAR may be for no more than one hundred
percent (100%) of the difference between the Option Price of the underlying ISO
and the Fair Market Value of the Shares subject to the underlying ISO at the
time the Tandem SAR is exercised; and (iii) the Tandem SAR may be exercised only
when the Fair Market Value of the Shares subject to the ISO exceeds the Option
Price of the ISO.

         7.3 EXERCISE OF FREESTANDING SARS. Freestanding SARs may be exercised
upon whatever terms and conditions the Committee, in its sole discretion,
imposes upon them.

         7.4 SAR AGREEMENT. Each SAR grant shall be evidenced by an Award
Agreement that shall specify the grant price, the term of the SAR, and such
other provisions as the Committee shall determine.

         7.5 TERM OF SARS. The term of an SAR granted under the Plan shall be
determined by the Committee, in its sole discretion; provided, however, that
such term shall not exceed ten (10) years.

         7.6 PAYMENT OF SAR AMOUNT. Upon exercise of an SAR, a Participant shall
be entitled to receive payment from the Company in an amount determined by
multiplying:

                  (a) The difference between the Fair Market Value of a Share on
         the date of exercise over the grant price; by
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                  (b) The number of Shares with respect to which the SAR is
exercised.

         At the discretion of the Committee, the payment upon SAR exercise may
be in cash, in Shares of equivalent value, or in some combination thereof.

         7.7 OTHER RESTRICTIONS. Notwithstanding any other provision of the
Plan, the Committee may impose such conditions on exercise of an SAR (including,
without limitation, the right of the Committee to limit the time of exercise to
specified periods) as may be required to satisfy the requirements of Section 16
(or any successor rule) of the Exchange Act or for any other purpose deemed
appropriate by the Committee.

         7.8 TERMINATION OF EMPLOYMENT. Each SAR Award Agreement shall set forth
the extent to which the Participant shall have the right to exercise the SAR



following termination of the Participant's employment with the Company and its
Subsidiaries. Such provisions shall be determined in the sole discretion of the
Committee, shall be included in the Award Agreement entered into with
Participants, need not be uniform among all SARs issued pursuant to the Plan,
and may reflect distinctions based on the reasons for termination of employment.
In that regard, if an Award Agreement permits exercise of an SAR following the
death of the Participant, the Award Agreement shall provide that such SAR shall
be exercisable to the extent provided therein by any person that may be
empowered to do so under the Participant's will, or if the Participant shall
fail to make a testamentary disposition of the SAR or shall have died intestate,
by the Participant's executor or other legal representative.

         7.9 NONTRANSFERABILITY OF SARS. Except as otherwise provided in a
Participant's Award Agreement, no SAR granted under the Plan may be sold,
transferred, pledged, assigned, or otherwise alienated or hypothecated, other
than by will or by the laws of descent and distribution. Further, except as
otherwise provided in a Participant's Award Agreement, all SARs granted to a
Participant under the Plan shall be exercisable during his or her lifetime only
by such Participant.

         7.10 NO RIGHTS. A Participant granted an SAR shall have no rights as a
shareholder of the Company with respect to the Shares covered by such SAR except
to the extent that Shares are issued to the Participant upon the due exercise of
the SAR.

ARTICLE 8. RESTRICTED STOCK

         8.1 GRANT OF RESTRICTED STOCK. Subject to the terms and provisions of
the Plan, the Committee, at any time and from time to time, may grant Shares of
Restricted Stock to eligible Key Employees in such amounts as the Committee
shall determine.

         8.2 RESTRICTED STOCK AGREEMENT. Each Restricted Stock grant shall be
evidenced by a Restricted Stock Award Agreement that shall specify the Period or
Periods of Restriction, the number of Shares of Restricted Stock granted, and
such other provisions as the Committee shall determine.

         8.3 TRANSFERABILITY. Except as provided in this Article 8, the Shares
of Restricted Stock granted herein may not be sold, transferred, pledged,
assigned, or otherwise alienated or hypothecated until the end of the applicable
Period of Restriction established by the Committee and specified in the
Restricted Stock Award Agreement, or upon earlier satisfaction of any other
conditions, as specified by the Committee in its sole discretion and set forth
in the Restricted Stock Award Agreement. All rights with
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respect to the Restricted Stock granted to a Participant under the Plan shall be
available during his or her lifetime only to such Participant.

         8.4 OTHER RESTRICTIONS. The Committee shall impose such other
conditions and/or restrictions on any Shares of Restricted Stock granted
pursuant to the Plan as it may deem advisable including, without limitation, a
requirement that Participants pay a stipulated purchase price for each Share of
Restricted Stock, restrictions based upon the achievement of specific
performance goals (Company-wide, divisional, and/or individual), time-based
restrictions on vesting following the attainment of the performance goals,
and/or restrictions under applicable Federal or state securities laws.

         The Company shall retain the Shares of Restricted Stock in the
Company's possession until such time as all conditions and/or restrictions
applicable to such Shares have been satisfied.

         Except as otherwise provided in this Article 8, Shares of Restricted
Stock covered by each Restricted Stock grant made under the Plan shall become
freely transferable by the Participant after the last day of the Period of
Restriction.

         8.5 VOTING RIGHTS. During the Period of Restriction, Participants
holding Shares of Restricted Stock granted hereunder may exercise full voting
rights with respect to those Shares.

         8.6 DIVIDENDS AND OTHER DISTRIBUTIONS. During the Period of
Restriction, Participants holding Shares of Restricted Stock granted hereunder
may receive regular cash dividends paid with respect to the underlying Shares
while the Restricted Stock is held by the Company. The Committee may apply any
restrictions to the dividends that the Committee deems appropriate.

         In the event that any dividend constitutes a "derivative security" or
an "equity security" pursuant to Rule 16(a) under the Exchange Act, such
dividend shall be subject to a vesting period equal to the remaining vesting
period of the Shares of Restricted Stock with respect to which the dividend is
paid.

         8.7 TERMINATION OF EMPLOYMENT. Each Restricted Stock Award Agreement



shall set forth the extent to which the Participant shall have the right to
receive unvested Restricted Shares following termination of the Participant's
employment with the Company and its Subsidiaries. Such provisions shall be
determined in the sole discretion of the Committee, shall be included in the
Award Agreement entered into with Participants, need not be uniform among all
Shares of Restricted Stock issued pursuant to the Plan, and may reflect
distinctions based on the reasons for termination of employment. In
amplification but not limitation of the foregoing, in the case of an award of
Restricted Stock to a Named Executive Officer which is intended to qualify for
the Performance-Based Exception, the Award Agreement may provide that such
Restricted Stock may become payable in the event of a termination of employment
by reason of death, Disability or Change in Control, such payment not to occur
before attainment of the related performance goal.

         8.8 LIMITATION ON VESTING FOR CERTAIN AWARDS. Notwithstanding any
provision of the Plan to the contrary, an Award of Restricted Stock that vests
solely on the basis of the passage of time (e.g., not on the basis of any
performance standards) shall not vest more quickly than ratably over the three
(3) year period beginning on the first anniversary of the Award, except that the
Award may vest sooner under any of the following circumstances as more
specifically set forth in the applicable Award Agreement: (i) the Participant's
death, (ii) the Participant's Disability, (iii) the Participant's "retirement"
as defined in the Award Agreement consistent with the Company's retirement
policies and programs, (iv) a Change in Control consistent with the provisions
of Article 14 hereof or (v) in connection with establishing the
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terms and conditions of employment of a Key Employee as the result of a business
combination or acquisition by the Company or any of its Subsidiaries.

ARTICLE 9. PERFORMANCE SHARES

         9.1 GRANT OF PERFORMANCE SHARES. Subject to the terms of the Plan,
Performance Shares may be granted to eligible Key Employees in such amount and
upon such terms, and at any time and from time to time, as shall be determined
by the Committee. The number and/or vesting of Performance Shares granted, in
the Committee's discretion, shall be contingent upon the degree of attainment of
specified performance goals or other conditions over a specified period (the
"Performance Period"). The terms and conditions of an Award of Performance
Shares shall be evidenced by an appropriate Award Agreement.

         9.2 VALUE OF PERFORMANCE SHARES. The value of a Performance Share at
any time shall equal the Fair Market Value of a Share at such time.

         9.3 FORM AND TIMING OF PAYMENT OF PERFORMANCE SHARES. During the course
of a Performance Period, the Committee shall determine the number of Performance
Shares as to which the Participant has earned a right to be paid pursuant to the
terms of the applicable Award Agreement. The Committee shall pay any earned
Performance Shares as soon as practical after they are earned in the form of
cash, Shares or a combination thereof (as determined by the Committee) having an
aggregate Fair Market Value equal to the value of the earned Performance Shares
as of the date they are earned. Any Shares used to pay out earned Performance
Shares may be granted subject to any restrictions deemed appropriate by the
Committee. In addition, the Committee, in its discretion, may cancel any earned
Performance Shares and grant Stock Options to the Participant which the
Committee determines to be of equivalent value based on a conversion formula
stated in the Performance Shares Award Agreement.

         The Committee, in its discretion, may also grant dividend equivalents
rights with respect to earned but unpaid Performance Shares as evidenced by the
applicable Award Agreement. Performance Shares shall not have any voting rights.

         Prior to the beginning of a Performance Period (or at such other time
as determined by the Committee), Participants may elect to defer the receipt of
payment of any Performance Shares or other amounts (e.g., dividend equivalents
rights) earned pursuant to the Award Agreement upon such terms as the Committee
deems appropriate and as set forth in the applicable Award Agreement.

         9.4 TERMINATION OF EMPLOYMENT. Each Performance Share Award Agreement
shall set forth the extent to which the Participant shall have the right to
receive unearned Performance Shares following termination of the Participant's
employment with the Company and its Subsidiaries. Such provisions shall be
determined in the sole discretion of the Committee, shall be included in the
Award Agreements entered into with Participants, need not be uniform among all
Performance Shares awarded pursuant to the Plan, and may reflect distinctions
based on the reasons of termination of employment. In amplification but not
limitation of the foregoing, in the case of an award of Performance Shares to a
Named Executive Officer which is intended to qualify for the Performance-Based
Exception, the Award Agreement may provide that such Performance Shares may
become payable in the event of a termination of employment by reason of death,
Disability or Change in Control, such payment not to occur before attainment of
the related performance goal.
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         9.5 NONTRANSFERABILITY. Except as otherwise provided in a Participant's
Award Agreement, Performance Shares may not be sold, transferred, pledged,
assigned, or otherwise alienated or hypothecated, other than by will or by the
laws of descent and distribution. Further, except as otherwise provided in a
Participant's Award Agreement, a Participant's rights under the Plan shall be
exercisable during the Participant's lifetime only by the Participant.

ARTICLE 10. PERFORMANCE MEASURES

         The performance measure(s) to be used for purposes of Awards to Named
Executive Officers which are designed to qualify for the Performance-Based
Exception shall be chosen from among the following alternatives:

           (a)    Earnings Per Share;

           (b)    Net Income;

           (c)    Return On Assets;

           (d)    Return On Equity; or

           (e)    Total Shareholder Return.

         The Committee shall have the discretion to adjust the determinations of
the degree of attainment of the preestablished performance goals; provided,
however, that Awards which are designed to qualify for the Performance-Based
Exception, and which are held by Named Executive Officers, may not be adjusted
upward (the Committee shall retain the discretion to adjust such Awards
downward).

         In the event that applicable tax and/or securities laws change to
permit Committee discretion to alter the governing performance measures without
obtaining shareholder approval of such changes, the Committee shall have sole
discretion to make such changes without obtaining shareholder approval.

ARTICLE 11. BENEFICIARY DESIGNATION

         Each Participant under the Plan may, from time to time, name any
beneficiary or beneficiaries (who may be named contingently or successively) to
whom any benefit under the Plan is to be paid in case of his or her death before
he or she receives any or all of such benefit. Each such designation shall
revoke all prior designations by the same Participant, shall be in a form
prescribed by the Company, and will be effective only when filed by the
Participant in writing with the Company during the Participant's lifetime. In
the absence of any such designation, benefits remaining unpaid at the
Participant's death shall be paid to the Participant's estate.
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ARTICLE 12. DEFERRALS

         The Committee may permit a Participant to defer such Participant's
receipt of the payment of cash or the delivery of Shares that would otherwise be
due to such Participant by virtue of the exercise of an Option or SAR, the lapse
or waiver of restrictions with respect to Restricted Stock, or the satisfaction
of any requirements or goals with respect to Performance Shares. If any such
deferral election is required or permitted, the Committee shall, in its sole
discretion, establish rules and procedures for such payment deferrals.

ARTICLE 13. RIGHTS OF KEY EMPLOYEES

         13.1 EMPLOYMENT. Nothing in the Plan shall interfere with or limit in
any way the right of the Company to terminate any Participant's employment at
any time, nor confer upon any Participant any right to continue in the employ of
the Company.

         For purposes of this Plan, a transfer of a Participant's employment
between the Company and a Subsidiary, or between Subsidiaries, shall not be
deemed to be a termination of employment. Upon such a transfer, the Committee
may make such adjustments to outstanding Awards as it deems appropriate to
reflect the changed reporting relationships.

         13.2 PARTICIPATION. No Key Employee shall have the right to be selected
to receive an Award under this Plan, or, having been so selected, to be selected
to receive a future Award.

ARTICLE 14. CHANGE IN CONTROL

         14.1 TREATMENT OF OUTSTANDING AWARDS. Upon the occurrence of a Change
in Control, unless otherwise specifically prohibited under applicable laws, or
by the rules and regulations of any governing governmental agencies or national
securities exchanges:

                  (a) Any and all outstanding Options and SARs held by persons



         employed with the Company or any Subsidiary on the date of the Change
         in Control shall become immediately exercisable, and shall remain
         exercisable throughout their entire term;

                  (b) Any restriction periods and restrictions imposed on
         outstanding Shares of Restricted Stock held by persons employed with
         the Company or any Subsidiary on the date of the Change in Control
         shall lapse;

                  (c) The target payout opportunities attainable under all
         outstanding Awards of Restricted Stock and Performance Shares held by
         persons employed with the Company or any Subsidiary on the date of the
         Change in Control shall be deemed to have been fully earned for the
         entire Performance Period(s) as of the effective date of the Change in
         Control, and the vesting of all such Awards shall be accelerated as of
         the effective date of the Change in Control; and

                  (d) Subject to Article 15 herein, the Committee shall have the
         authority to make any modifications to the Awards as determined by the
         Committee to be appropriate before the effective date of the Change in
         Control.
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         14.2 LIMITATION ON CHANGE-IN-CONTROL BENEFITS. It is the intention of
the Company and the Participants to reduce the amounts payable or distributable
to a Participant hereunder if the aggregate Net After Tax Receipts (as defined
below) to the Participant would thereby be increased, as a result of the
application of the excise tax provisions of Section 4999 of the Code.
Accordingly, anything in this Plan to the contrary notwithstanding, in the event
that the certified public accountants regularly employed by the Company
immediately prior to any "change" described below (the "Accounting Firm") shall
determine that receipt of all Payments (as defined below) would subject the
Participant to tax under Section 4999 of the Code, it shall determine whether
some amount of Payments would meet the definition of a "Reduced Amount" (as
defined below). If the Accounting Firm determines that there is a Reduced
Amount, the aggregate Payments shall be reduced to such Reduced Amount in
accordance with the provisions of Section 14.2(b) below.

                  (a)  For purposes of this Section 14.2(a):

                           (i) A "Payment" shall mean any payment or
                  distribution in the nature of compensation to or for the
                  benefit of a Participant who is a "disqualified individual"
                  within the meaning of Section 280G(c) of the Code and which is
                  contingent on a "change" described in Section 280G(b)(2)(A)(i)
                  of the Code with respect to the Company, whether paid or
                  payable pursuant to this Plan or otherwise;

                           (ii) "Plan Payment" shall mean a Payment paid or
                  payable pursuant to this Plan (disregarding this Section
                  14.2);

                           (iii) "Net After Tax Receipt" shall mean the Present
                  Value of a Payment, net of all taxes imposed on the
                  Participant with respect thereto under Sections 1 and 4999 of
                  the Code, determined by applying the highest marginal rate
                  under Section 1 of the Code which applied to the Participant's
                  Federal taxable income for the immediately preceding taxable
                  year;

                           (iv) "Present Value" shall mean such value determined
                  in accordance with Section 280G(d)(4) of the Code; and

                           (v) "Reduced Amount" shall mean the smallest
                  aggregate amount of Payments which (A) is less than the sum of
                  all Payments and (B) results in aggregate Net After Tax
                  Receipts which are equal to or greater than the Net After Tax
                  Receipts which would result if all Payments were paid to or
                  for the benefit of the Participant.

                  (b) If the Accounting Firm determines that aggregate Payments
         should be reduced to the Reduced Amount, the Committee shall promptly
         give the Participant notice to that effect and a copy of the detailed
         calculation thereof, and the Participant may then elect, in the
         Participant's sole discretion, which and how much of the Payments,
         including without limitation Plan Payments, shall be eliminated or
         reduced (as long as after such election the Present Value of the
         aggregate Payments is equal to the Reduced Amount), and shall advise
         the Committee in writing of such election within ten (10) days of the
         Participant's receipt of notice. If no such election is made by the
         Participant within such ten (10) day period, the Committee may elect
         which of the
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         Payments, including without limitation Plan Payments, shall be
         eliminated or reduced (as long as after such election the Present Value
         of the aggregate Payments is equal to the Reduced Amount) and shall
         notify the Participant promptly of such election. All determinations
         made by the Accounting Firm under this Section 14.2 shall be binding
         upon the Company and the Participant and shall be made within sixty
         (60) days immediately following the event constituting the "change"
         referred to above. As promptly as practicable following such
         determination, the Company shall pay to or distribute for the benefit
         of the Participant such Payments as are then due to the Participant
         under this Plan.

                  (c) At the time of the initial determination by the Accounting
         Firm hereunder, it is possible that amounts will have been paid or
         distributed by the Company to or for the benefit of the Participant
         pursuant to this Plan which should not have been so paid or distributed
         ("Overpayment") or that additional amounts which will have not been
         paid or distributed by the Company to or for the benefit of the
         Participant pursuant to this Plan could have been so paid or
         distributed ("Underpayment"), in each case, consistent with the
         calculation of the Reduced Amount hereunder. In the event that the
         Accounting Firm, based either upon the assertion of a deficiency by the
         Internal Revenue Service against the Company or the Participant which
         the Accounting Firm believes has a high probability of success or
         controlling precedent or other substantial authority, determines that
         an Overpayment has been made, any such Overpayment paid or distributed
         by the Company to or for the benefit of the Participant shall be
         treated for all purposes as a loan ab initio to the Participant which
         the Participant shall repay to the Company together with interest at
         the applicable Federal rate provided for in Section 7872(f)(2) of the
         Code; provided, however, that no such loan shall be deemed to have been
         made and no amount shall be payable by the Participant to the Company
         if and to the extent such deemed loan and payment would not either
         reduce the amount on which the Participant is subject to tax under
         Section 1 and Section 4999 of the Code or generate a refund of such
         taxes.

                  In the event that the Accounting Firm, based upon controlling
          precedent or other substantial authority, determines that an
          Underpayment has occurred, any such Underpayment shall be promptly
          paid by the Company to or for the benefit of the Participant together
          with interest at the applicable Federal rate provided for in Section
          7872(f)(2) of the Code.

         14.3 TERMINATION, AMENDMENT, AND MODIFICATIONS OF CHANGE-IN-CONTROL
PROVISIONS. Notwithstanding any other provision of this Plan or any Award
Agreement provision, the provisions of this Article 14 may not be terminated,
amended, or modified on or after the date of a Change in Control to affect
adversely any Award theretofore granted under the Plan without the prior written
consent of the Participant with respect to said Participant's outstanding
Awards; provided, however, the Board of Directors, upon recommendation of the
Committee, may terminate, amend, or modify this Article 14 at any time and from
time to time prior to the date of a Change in Control.

ARTICLE 15.  AMENDMENT, MODIFICATION, AND TERMINATION

         15.1 AMENDMENT, MODIFICATION, AND TERMINATION. The Board may at any
time and from time to time, alter, amend, suspend or terminate the Plan in whole
or in part; provided, however, that an amendment to the Plan may be conditioned
on the approval of the shareholders of the Company if and to the extent the
Board determines that shareholder approval is necessary or appropriate.
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         The Committee shall not have the authority to cancel outstanding Awards
and issue substitute Awards in replacement thereof.

         15.2 AWARDS PREVIOUSLY GRANTED. No termination, amendment, or
modification of the Plan shall adversely affect in any material way any Award
previously granted under the Plan, without the written consent of the
Participant holding such Award.

         15.3 ACCELERATION OF AWARD VESTING; WAIVER OF RESTRICTIONS.
Notwithstanding any provision of this Plan or any Award Agreement provision to
the contrary, the Committee, in its sole and exclusive discretion, shall have
the power at any time to (i) accelerate the vesting of any Award granted under
the Plan, including, without limitation, acceleration to such a date that would
result in said Awards becoming immediately vested, or (ii) waive any
restrictions of any Award granted under the Plan.

ARTICLE 16. WITHHOLDING

         16.1 TAX WITHHOLDING. The Company shall have the power and the right to
deduct or withhold, or require a Participant to remit to the Company, an amount



sufficient to satisfy Federal, state, and local taxes (including the
Participant's FICA obligation) required by law to be withheld with respect to
any taxable event arising as a result of this Plan.

         16.2 SHARE WITHHOLDING. With respect to withholding required upon the
exercise of Options or SARs, upon the lapse of restrictions on Restricted Stock,
or upon any other taxable event arising as a result of Awards granted hereunder,
Participants may elect, subject to the approval of the Committee, to satisfy the
withholding requirement, in whole or in part, by having the Company withhold
Shares having a Fair Market Value on the date the tax is to be determined equal
to the minimum statutory total tax which could be imposed on the transaction.
All such elections shall be irrevocable, made in writing, signed by the
Participant, and shall be subject to any restrictions or limitations that the
Committee, in its sole discretion, deems appropriate.

ARTICLE 17. INDEMNIFICATION

         Provisions for the indemnification of officers and directors of the
Company in connection with the administration of the Plan shall be as set forth
in the Company's Articles of Incorporation (or Certificate of Incorporation, as
the case may be) and Bylaws as in effect from time to time.

ARTICLE 18. SUCCESSORS

         All obligations of the Company under the Plan with respect to Awards
granted hereunder shall be binding on any successor to the Company, whether the
existence of such successor is the result of a direct or indirect purchase,
merger, consolidation, or otherwise, of all or substantially all of the business
and/or assets of the Company.

ARTICLE 19. LEGAL CONSTRUCTION

                                       18
         19.1 GENDER AND NUMBER. Except where otherwise indicated by the
context, any masculine term used herein also shall include the feminine; the
plural shall include the singular and the singular shall include the plural.

         19.2 SEVERABILITY. In the event any provision of the Plan shall be held
illegal or invalid for any reason, the illegality or invalidity shall not affect
the remaining parts of the Plan, and the Plan shall be construed and enforced as
if the illegal or invalid provision had not been included.

         19.3 REQUIREMENTS OF LAW. The granting of Awards and the issuance of
Shares under the Plan shall be subject to all applicable laws, rules, and
regulations, and to such approvals by any governmental agencies or national
securities exchanges as may be required.

         19.4 SECURITIES LAW COMPLIANCE. With respect to Insiders, transactions
under this Plan are intended to comply with all applicable conditions of Rule
16b-3 or its successors under the Exchange Act. To the extent any provision of
the plan or action by the Committee fails to so comply, it shall be deemed null
and void, to the extent permitted by law and deemed advisable by the Committee.

         19.5 GOVERNING LAW. To the extent not preempted by Federal law, the
Plan, and all agreements hereunder, shall be construed in accordance with and
governed by (i) prior to the Effective Time, the laws of the State of North
Carolina and (ii) from and after the Effective Time, the laws of the State of
Delaware.
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                                                                    Exhibit 23.1

[MERRILL LYNCH LETTERHEAD]

August 4, 1998
NationsBank Corporation
100 North Tryon
Charlotte, NC  28255

         CONSENT OF MERRILL LYNCH, PIERCE, FENNER & SMITH INCORPORATED

     We hereby consent to the use of our opinion letter dated August 4,
1998 to the Board of Directors of NationsBank Corporation as Annex E to the
Joint Proxy Statement/Prospectus which forms a part of the Registration
Statement on Form S-4 relating to the proposed merger of BankAmerica Corporation
with and into NationsBank Corporation and to the references to such opinion in
such Joint Proxy Statement/Prospectus. In giving such consent, we do not admit
that we come within the category of persons whose consent is required under
Section 7 of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or the rules and
regulations of the Securities and Exchange Commission thereunder, nor do we
thereby admit that we are experts with respect to any part of such Registration
Statement within the meaning of the term "experts" as used in the Securities Act
of 1933, as amended, or the rules and regulations of the Securities and Exchange
Commission thereunder.

                                        Very truly yours, 

                                       /s/ Merrill Lynch, Pierce,
                                           Fenner & Smith Inc.
                                       --------------------------    
                                       Merrill Lynch, Pierce,
                                       Fenner & Smith
                                       Incorporated
  
August 4, 1998



                                                                    EXHIBIT 23.2

DRAFT

August 4, 1998

Board of Directors
BankAmerica Corporation
555 California Street
San Francisco, California  94104

                      Re: Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus

Ladies and Gentlemen:

     Reference is hereby made to our opinion letter (The "Opinion Letter")
dated August 4, 1998 relating to the fairness, from a financial point of view,
to the holders of the outstanding shares of common stock, par value $1.5625 per
share ("BankAmerica Common Stock"), of BankAmerica Corporation ("BankAmerica")
of the exchange ratio of 1.1316 shares of common stock, without par value, of
NationsBank Corporation ("NationsBank") to be received for each share of
BankAmerica Common Stock pursuant to the merger (The "Merger") contemplated by
the Agreement and Plan of Reorganization dated as of April 10, 1998 by and
between NationsBank and BankAmerica.

     The Opinion Letter is for the information and assistance of the Board of
Directors of BankAmerica in connection with its consideration of the Merger and
is not to be used, circulated, quoted or otherwise referred to for any other
purpose, nor is it to be filed with, included in or referred to in whole or in
part in any registration statement, proxy statement or any other documents,
except in accordance with our prior written consent.

     In that regard we hereby consent to the reference to the Opinion Letter
under the captions "SUMMARY--Opinions of Financial Advisors," "THE
MERGER--Background of the Merger" and "THE MERGER--Opinion of BankAmerica's
Financial Advisor" and to the inclusion of the Opinion Letter in the
Registration Statement on Form S-4 of NationsBank dated August 4, 1998 which
includes the Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus filed in connection with the
Merger. In giving such consent, we do not hereby admit that we come within the
category of persons whose consent is required under Section 7 of the Securities
Act of 1933 or the rules and regulations of the Securities and Exchange
Commission thereunder.

                               Very truly yours,

                               /s/ Goldman, Sachs & Co.
                               -------------------------
                               (GOLDMAN, SACHS & CO)



Exhibit 23.5

                        CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT AUDITORS

We consent to the reference to our firm under the caption "Experts" in the
Registration Statement on Form S-4 and related Joint Proxy Statement/Prospectus
of BankAmerica Corporation and NationsBank Corporation dated August 4, 1998
and to the incorporation by reference therein of our report dated January 20,
1998, with respect to the consolidated financial statements of BankAmerica
Corporation incorporated by reference in its Annual Report on Form 10-K for the
year ended December 31, 1997, filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission.

                                                               ERNST & YOUNG LLP

San Francisco, California
August 4, 1998



                                                                    Exhibit 23.6

                       CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT ACCOUNTANTS

We hereby consent to the incorporation by reference in the Joint
Proxy Statement-Prospectus constituting part of this Registration Statement on
Form S-4 of NationsBank Corporation of our report dated January 9, 1998, which
appears on page 46 of NationsBank Corporation Annual Report on Form 10-K for the
year ended December 31, 1997 and our report dated April 13, 1998, appearing on
page 75 of the Current Report on Form 8-K filed April 16, 1998. We also consent
to the references to us under the headings "Experts" and "Unaudited Comparative
Per Share and Selected Financial Data" in such Joint Proxy Statement-Prospectus.
However, it should be noted that PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP has not prepared or
certified the "Unaudited Comparative Per Share and "Selected Financial Data."

PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP
Charlotte, North Carolina
August 3, 1998



                                                                    Exhibit 24.1

                               POWER OF ATTORNEY

     KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS, that each of NationsBank Corporation,
and the several undersigned Officers and Directors thereof whose signatures
appear below, hereby makes, constitutes and appoints Paul J. Polking and Charles
M. Berger, and each of them acting individually, its, his and her true and
lawful attorneys with power to act without any other and with full power of
substitution, to execute, deliver and file in its, his and her name and on its,
his and her behalf, and in each of the undersigned Officer's and Director's
capacity or capacities as shown below, (a) a Registration Statement of
NationsBank Corporation on Form S-4 (or other appropriate form) with respect to
the registration under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, of a number of
shares of common stock of NationsBank Corporation to be issued in exchange for
the outstanding shares of common stock, on a fully-diluted basis, of BankAmerica
Corporation upon consummation of the proposed reincorporation of NationsBank
Corporation as a Delaware company by means of a merger of NationsBank
Corporation into NationsBank (DE) Corporation and subsequent merger of
BankAmerica Corporation with and into NationsBank (DE) Corporation, and any and
all documents in support thereof or supplemental thereto and any and all
amendments, including any and all post-effective amendments, to the foregoing
(hereinafter called the "Registration Statement"), and (b) such registration
statements, petitions, applications, consents to service of process or other
instruments, any and all documents in support thereof or supplemental thereto,
and any and all amendments or supplements to the foregoing, as may be necessary
or advisable to qualify or register the securities covered by said Registration
Statement under such securities laws, regulations or requirements as may be
applicable; and each of NationsBank Corporation and said Officers and Directors
hereby grants to said attorneys, and to each of them, full power and authority
to do and perform each and every act and thing whatsoever as said attorneys or
attorney may deem necessary or advisable to carry out fully the intent of this
power of attorney to the same extent and with the same effect as NationsBank
Corporation might or could do, and as each of said Officers and Directors might
or could do personally in his or her capacity or capacities as aforesaid, and
each of NationsBank Corporation and said Officers and Directors hereby ratifies
and confirms all acts and things which said attorneys or attorney might do or
cause to be done by virtue of this power of attorney and its, his or her
signature as the same may be signed by said attorneys or attorney, or any of
them, to any or all of the following (and/or any and all amendments and
supplements to any or all thereof): such Registration Statement under the
Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and all such registration statements,
petitions, applications, consents to service of process and other instruments,
and any and all documents in support thereof or supplemental thereto, under such
securities laws, regulations and requirements as may be applicable.

     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, NationsBank Corporation has caused this power of
attorney to be signed on its behalf, and each of the undersigned Officers and
Directors in the capacity or capacities noted has hereunto set his or her hand
as of the date indicated below.

                              NATIONSBANK CORPORATION

                              By: /s/ Hugh L. McColl, Jr.
                                 ----------------------------
                                   Hugh L. McColl, Jr.
                                   Chief Executive Officer

Dated: June 24, 1998

<TABLE>
<CAPTION>

       Signature                           Title                         Date
       ---------                           -----                         ----
<S>                         <C>                                    <C>
/s/ Hugh L. McColl, Jr.     Chief Executive Officer and Director   June 24, 1998  
- -----------------------     (Principal Executive Officer)
Hugh L. McColl, Jr.

/s/ James H. Hance, Jr.     Director, Vice Chairman and            June 24, 1998
- -----------------------     Chief Financial Officer
James H. Hance, Jr.         (Principal Financial Officer)

/s/ Marc D. Oken            Executive Vice President and           June 24, 1998
- -----------------------     Chief Accounting Officer
Marc D. Oken                (Principal Accounting Officer)



/s/ Charles E. Rice         Chairman of the Board                  June 24, 1998
- -----------------------     and Director
Charles E. Rice

/s/ Ray C. Anderson         Director                               June 24, 1998
- -----------------------
Ray C. Anderson

/s/ Rita Bornstein          Director                               June 24, 1998
- -----------------------
Rita Bornstein

/s/ B.A. Bridgewater, Jr.   Director                               June 24, 1998
- -------------------------
B.A. Bridgewater, Jr.

- -------------------------   Director                       
Thomas E. Capps

- -------------------------   Director                       
Alvin R. Carpenter
 

</TABLE>

<TABLE>

<S>                                    <C>                     <C>
                                       Director                
- ----------------------------
Charles W. Coker

/s/ Thomas G. Cousins                  Director                June 24, 1998
- ----------------------------
Thomas G. Cousins

/s/ Andrew B. Craig, III               Director                June 24, 1998
- ----------------------------
Andrew B. Craig, III

/s/ Alan T. Dickson                    Director                June 24, 1998
- ----------------------------
Alan T. Dickson

/s/ Paul Fulton                        Director                June 24, 1998
- ----------------------------
Paul Fulton

/s/ C. Ray Holman                      Director                June 24, 1998
- ----------------------------
C. Ray Holman 

/s/ W. W. Johnson                      Director                June 24, 1998
- ----------------------------
W. W. Johnson

/s/ Kenneth D. Lewis                   President and Director  June 24, 1998
- ----------------------------
Kenneth D. Lewis

/s/ Russell W. Meyer, Jr.              Director                June 24, 1998
- ----------------------------
Russell W. Meyer, Jr.

/s/ Richard B. Priory                  Director                June 24, 1998
- ----------------------------
Richard B. Priory



/s/ John C. Slane                      Director                June 24, 1998
- ----------------------------
John C. Slane

/s/ O. Temple Sloan, Jr.               Director                June 24, 1998
- ----------------------------
O. Temple Sloan, Jr.

/s/ Meredith R. Spangler               Director                June 24, 1998
- ----------------------------
Meredith R. Spangler
</TABLE>

     

/s/  Albert E. Suter               Director            June 24, 1998
     -----------------------
     Albert E. Suter

/s/  Ronald Townsend               Director            June 24, 1998
     -----------------------
     Ronald Townsend               

/s/  Jackie M. Ward                Director            June 24, 1998
     -----------------------
     Jackie M. Ward

/s/  John A. Williams              Director            June 24, 1998
     -----------------------
     John A. Williams

/s/  Virgil R. Williams            Director            June 24, 1998
     -----------------------
     Virgil R. Williams

                            CERTIFICATE OF SECRETARY

             I, ALLISON L. GILLIAM, Assistant Secretary of NationsBank
Corporation, a corporation duly organized and existing under the laws of the
State of North Carolina, do hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and
correct copy of an excerpt from a resolution duly adopted by a majority of the
entire Board of Directors of said Corporation at a meeting of said Board of
Directors held on April 10, 1998, at which meeting a quorum was present and
acted throughout and that said resolution is in full force and effect and has
not been amended or rescinded as of the date hereof.

                 FURTHER RESOLVED, that each officer or Director who may be
      required to sign the Registration Statement or any amendment, exhibit or
      other document related thereto (whether for and on behalf of the
      Corporation, as an officer or Director of the Corporation, or in any other
      capacity) be, and each hereby is, authorized to execute a power of
      attorney appointing Paul J. Polking and Charles M. Berger, and each of
      them, severally, as his or her attorney and agent, with full power of
      substitution and resubstitution, on his or her behalf in any such capacity
      to sign and file the Registration Statement and any and all amendments,
      exhibits and other documents related thereto which any such attorney or
      substitute may deem necessary or advisable to be filed with the
      Commission, with full power and authority to perform and do any and all
      acts and things whatsoever which any such attorney or substitute may deem
      necessary or advisable to be performed or done in connection with any or
      all of the above-described matters, as fully as such officer or Director
      might or could do if personally present and acting and as fully as the
      Corporation might or could do by a properly authorized agent.

             IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereupon set my hand and affixed the
seal of said corporation this 16th day of July, 1998.



(SEAL)

                                        /s/ Allison L. Gilliam
                                        ---------------------------------------
                                        Assistant Secretary



PROXY

                             NATIONSBANK CORPORATION

           THIS PROXY IS SOLICITED ON BEHALF OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
               SPECIAL MEETING OF SHAREHOLDERS, SEPTEMBER 24, 1998

         The undersigned shareholder of NationsBank Corporation hereby appoints
Jerry L. Cole, Caroline K. Dellinger and Charles M. Williams or any of them
acting by majority or acting singly in the absence of the others, attorneys and
proxies, with full power of substitution, to represent the undersigned and vote
all of the shares of Common Stock and 7% Cumulative Redeemable Preferred Stock,
Series B, of NationsBank Corporation which the undersigned is entitled to vote
at the Special Meeting of Shareholders to be held at the International Trade
Center, 200 North College Street, Charlotte, North Carolina, on September 24,
1998, at 12:00 noon (local time) or any adjournment(s) thereof:

         The shares represented by this proxy will be voted as directed by the
shareholder. If no direction is given when the duly executed proxy is returned,
such shares will be voted "FOR" Proposals 1 and 2.

                   THIS PROXY IS CONTINUED ON THE REVERSE SIDE

                 PLEASE SIGN ON REVERSE SIDE AND RETURN PROMPTLY
                     IN THE ENCLOSED POSTAGE-PAID ENVELOPE.

                              FOLD AND DETACH HERE

                                                         Please mark      / X /
                                                         your votes as
                                                         indicated in
                                                         this example.

1.  Approval of the Agreement and Plan of Reorganization, dated as of April
    10, 1998, between NationsBank Corporation and BankAmerica Corporation,
    the related Plan of Reincorporation Merger, dated as of August 3, 1998,
    between NationsBank Corporation and its subsidiary NationsBank (DE)
    Corporation, and the transactions contemplated by those documents.

    /  /  For   /  /   AGAINST   /  /  ABSTAIN

2.  Adoption of the Amended NationsBank Corporation Key Employee Stock Plan.

    /  /  FOR   /  /   AGAINST    /  /  ABSTAIN

    I PLAN TO ATTEND THE SPECIAL MEETING:   /  /  YES   /  /  NO

    The undersigned hereby authorizes the proxies to vote in their discretion on
any other business which may properly be brought before the meeting or any
adjournment thereof.

    Your vote is important to us. Whether or not you expect to attend the 
Special Meeting, please complete, sign and return the attached proxy card
promptly in the accompanying envelope. The envelope requires no postage if
mailed in the United States.

Signature(s)___________________________________________ Date___________________
Please mark, date and sign as your name appears hereon and return in the
enclosed envelope. If acting as executor, administrator, trustee, guardian,
etc., you should so indicate when signing. If the signer is a corporation,
please sign in full corporate name by duly authorized officer. 

                              FOLD AND DETACH HERE



           THIS PROXY IS SOLICITED ON BEHALF OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

                             BANKAMERICA CORPORATION
                          PROXY/VOTING INSTRUCTION CARD

         I appoint (and authorize ChaseMellon Shareholder Services, LLP to take
all necessary steps on my behalf to confirm such appointment) David Coulter,
James Roethe and Cheryl Sorokin, individually and together, proxies with full
power of substitution, to vote all of my BankAmerica Corporation common stock at
the Special Meeting of Shareholders to be held at Nob Hill Masonic Center, 1111
California Street, San Francisco, California on September 24, 1998, at 9:00
a.m. (Pacific Time) and at any adjournment or postponement of the meeting. In
the absence of instructions from me my proxies will vote in accordance with the
Directors' recommendations on the reverse side of this card. My proxies may vote
according to their discretion on any other matter which may properly come before
the meeting. I revoke any proxy previously given and acknowledge that I may
revoke this proxy prior to its exercise.

         This card also provides voting instructions to the trustee of the
BankAmerica 401(k) Investment Plan (Plan) for participants with shares allocated
to their accounts. The trustee will only vote those Plan shares for which voting
instructions are received. Employee participants in the Plan may authorize a
proxy to vote their shares by telephone as described on the reverse side of this
proxy card unless they wish to provide different voting instructions for the
Plan shares versus shares held directly. Your directions to vote shares held in
the Plan will be kept confidential. (See Joint Proxy Statement--Prospectus under
"BankAmerica").

         YOUR VOTE IS IMPORTANT. PLEASE SIGN AND DATE THE OTHER SIDE OF THIS
CARD. OR, IF YOU ARE A SHAREHOLDER OF RECORD, OR A 401(k) PLAN PARTICIPANT USE
THE TOLL-FREE TELEPHONE NUMBER OR THE INTERNET VOTING PROCEDURES SET FORTH ON
THE REVERSE SIDE OF THIS PROXY CARD TO AUTHORIZE A PROXY OR GIVE INSTRUCTIONS TO
THE 401(k) PLAN TRUSTEE TO VOTE YOUR SHARES. YOU WILL REDUCE BAC'S EXPENSE IN
SOLICITING PROXIES IF YOU AUTHORIZE A PROXY TO VOTE BY TELEPHONE OR INTERNET.

       (Continued, and to be marked, dated and signed, on the other side)

                              FOLD AND DETACH HERE

                                     [LOGO]

Recycled paper is used for all the materials you received with this package,
including the envelopes.

                                                 Please mark   / X /
                                                 your votes
                                                 like this.

              The Board of Directors recommends a vote FOR Item 1.

Item 1.  Approval of the Agreement and Plan of Reorganization, dated as of
         April 10, 1998, by and between NationsBank Corporation and BankAmerica
         Corporation, and the transactions contemplated by that agreement.

         /  /   FOR   /  /   AGAINST  /  /   ABSTAIN

I/We plan to attend the special meeting in San Francisco, California: please
send ticket (admits 2)  /  /

Signature_______________________Signature_______________________Date___________
NOTE: Please sign exactly as name(s) appear(s) hereon. If acting as an executor,
administrator, trustee, custodian, guardian, etc., you should so indicate in
signing. If the shareholder is a corporation, please sign the full corporate
name, by duly authorized officer. If shares are held jointly, each shareholder
named should sign. Date and promptly return this card in the envelope provided.

                              FOLD AND DETACH HERE

                          VOTE BY TELEPHONE OR INTERNET
                          QUICK *** EASY *** IMMEDIATE

Your telephone or Internet vote authorizes the named proxies to vote your shares



in the same manner as if you marked, signed and returned your proxy card. 

VOTE BY PHONE: CALL 1-800-435-6710 ON A TOUCH-TONE PHONE ANYTIME. THERE IS 
               NO CHARGE TO YOU FOR THIS CALL.

               You will be asked to enter the Control Number (look below at 
               right).

     OPTION A: To vote as the Board of Directors recommends, press 1.
               Your vote will be confirmed.

     OPTION B: If you choose to vote AGAINST or ABSTAIN, press 0. You will hear
               these instructions:

               Item 1: To vote FOR, press 1; AGAINST, press 2; ABSTAIN, press 3.

               When asked, you must confirm your vote by pressing 1.

VOTE BY INTERNET:  http://www.eproxy.com/bac/

Please have this card handy when you call or log on to the Internet. You'll need
it in front of you in order to complete the voting process. There may be
Internet charges (usage or server fees) that must be paid by the shareholder.

BAC has been advised by counsel that these telephone and Internet voting
procedures comply with Delaware law.

                                             FOR TELEPHONE AND INTERNET VOTING:


